Swiss Law Bibliography

English Language Materials on Swiss Law

edited by

Anne M. Wildhaber Urs Watter Michele Bernasconi

General Editors:

Nedim Peter Vogt Jens Drolshammer

HELBING & LICHTENHAHN
Basle · Geneva · Munich

Bibliographic information published by Die Deutsche Bibliothek		
Die Deutsche Bibliothek lists this publication in the Deutsche Nationalbibliografie; detailed bibliographic data is available in the Internet at http://dnb.ddb.de .		
All rights reserved. No part of this book may be reproduced by any means, or transmitted, or translated into machine language without the written permission of the publisher.		
ISBN 3-7190-2453-9 $©$ 2005 by Bär & Karrer, Zurich, and Helbing & Lichtenhahn, Basle \cdot Geneva \cdot Munich		

Preface

The origins of this undertaking – the first attempt to publish a bibliography of English language materials on Swiss law – lie in our own efforts to efficiently locate and gather a steadily increasing amount of publications and information on Swiss law in English. The principal aim of this *Swiss Law Bibliography* is to make Swiss laws and the Swiss legal system more readily accessible to the large English speaking legal community.

Swiss law has always had an impact on foreign legislation and has been a preferred *choice of law* in international contractual agreements and cross-border transactions. There are clear indications that the choice of Swiss law or of Swiss jurisdiction occurs with a high degree of frequency in areas varying from sales contracts, service agreements, construction (turn-key) contracts, telecom service agreements, sporting event broadcasting agreements, sponsoring agreements, personal service contracts regarding artists and athletes, joint ventures and shareholders' agreements to matrimonial property, inheritance law and estate planning.

Not only have a large number of multinationals chosen Switzerland as the jurisdiction to incorporate their headquarters for their worldwide or regional operations, but many of the big international professional firms have chosen Swiss private law vehicles to structure their international organizations. Nowadays, a large number of international sports organizations are incorporated in Swiss vehicles. In addition, the international deregulation of telecommunications has led to a multiplicity of private telecom organizations being incorporated under Swiss law or entering into agreements that are governed by Swiss law.

Switzerland holds a worldwide reputation as one of the leading jurisdictions for international arbitration and great efforts have been made to foster and further this position by organizations like the *Association Suisse pour l'Arbitrage* (ASA).

Over the last several decades, English has become the *lingua franca* not only of international trade and international relations in general, but also of almost all cross-border legal transactions and international legal issues relating to dispute resolution.

Given this situation, this first bibliography of English language materials on Swiss law will not only provide for a better access to Swiss law in general, but will also make it easier to access English language materials in cases where Swiss law has been chosen as the governing law or where Switzerland has been selected as the jurisdiction for litigation or as a venue for arbitration.

This Swiss Law Bibliography lists: (i) Swiss laws, statutes and ordinances translated into English, (ii) English language materials on Swiss law (books, commentaries, treatises, law journal articles, reports, conference papers etc.),

and (iii) internet links relating to English sources on Swiss law on the web. It is a compilation of information from various sources, such as library catalogues in the U.S. and in Europe, lecturers, faculty members, deans, directors of law institutes and institutes for comparative law from various countries and in various legal systems, members of the Swiss Bar Association (SAV) and Swiss members of the International Bar Association (IBA), the *Association Internationale des Jeunes Avocats* (AIJA), the *Union Internationale des Avocats* (UIA), the *Association Suisse pour l'Arbitrage* (ASA), members of the Swiss Association of Corporate Counsels, the Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX), members of Swiss auditing firms, trust companies and fiduciaries, legal departments of Swiss banks and Swiss insurance companies, the Australian-Swiss, the UK-Swiss and the US-Swiss Chambers of Commerce, the Swiss Institute of Certified Accountants and Tax Consultants and other organizations and individuals.

First, in 1999, and then for a second time in 2001, a questionnaire was sent out to the above-mentioned organizations and individuals requesting that they forward onto us any articles, books, treatises etc. in English they may have written, published or catalogued which pertain to Swiss law. The very positive response to our request for assistance generated a considerable amount of additional bibliographical information. We would like to thank all of those who helped us in our endeavors towards a first Swiss Law Bibliography.

Special thanks are extended to (i) lic. iur. Stephanie Kindler, lic. iur. Jaroslav R. Zuzak, lic. iur. Michael Cadisch and lic. iur Corina Gilbert-Jucker, for their assistance with this project and for the collection of data and materials, based on research, earlier versions and efforts by Dr. iur. Urs Lehmann, lic. iur. Angelica Picenoni and Dr. Jasmin Djalali, (ii) lic. iur. Rita Arnold Haas for gathering weblinks, (iii) Nina Klauser and Nicole Tischhauser for helping to collect outstanding information, and (iv) Nadine Glauser, Sabine Habermacher and Adriana Masciullo for meticulously transforming the collected data into its present form.

This bibliography was completed in late fall 2004. The project of creating a comprehensive Swiss Law Bibliography however is a continuous work in progress. Hence, we invite comments and notifications of additional publications on Swiss law in English that we may not have included, or which may be forthcoming, to be sent to slb@baerkarrer.ch.

Zurich, Spring 2005 Anne M. Wildhaber Nedim Peter Vogt
Urs Watter Jens Drolshammer
Michele Bernasconi

Table of Contents

Pre	face	3
	A. General	
I.	General Texts on Swiss Law a) Translations and Introductions, 13 b) Literature, 14 c) Book Reviews, 15	13
II.	Government and Policy	15
III.	Institutions	18
IV.	Finance and Economic Policy a) Translations and Introductions, 20 b) Literature, 20 c) Treaties and Agreements, 21	20
	B. Public Law	
I.	Constitutional and Administrative Law 1. General a) Translations and Introductions, 23	23 23
	 b) Literature, 24 2. Asylum, Immigration and Naturalization Law a) Translations and Introductions, 33 b) Literature, 33 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 35 d) Book Reviews, 35 	33
	 3. Human Rights and Civil Rights, including the European Convention for the Protection of Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms a) Translations and Introductions, 35 b) Literature, 36 	35
	 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 40 4. Minorities, Discrimination a) Translations and Introductions, 46 b) Literature, 46 	46
	 5. Environment and Animal Welfare a) Translations and Introductions, 49 b) Literature, 51 c) Treaties and Agreements, 56 	49
	 6. Transportation and Communications a) Translations and Introductions, 56 b) Literature, 56 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 58 d) Treaties and Agreements, 58 	56

	7. Nuclear and Other Energy Resources	60
	a) Translations and Introductions, 60	00
	b) Literature, 61	
	c) Treaties and Agreements, 61	
	8. Military and National Security	62
II.	Public International Law	64
	1. General	64
	a) Translations and Introductions, 64	
	b) Literature, 64	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 74	
	2. Neutrality	75
	a) Translations and Introductions, 75	
	b) Literature, 75	
III.	Conflict of Laws – Private International Law –	
	International Civil Procedure	76
	a) Translations and Introductions, 76	
	b) Literature, 78	
	c) Book Reviews, 83	
IV.	Taxation Law	83
	1. General	83
	a) Translations and Introductions, 83	
	b) Literature, 84	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 99d) Book Reviews, 100	
		101
	Taxation Treaties Translations and Introductions, 101	101
	b) Literature, 101	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 105	
	d) Treaties and Agreements, 107	
V.	Criminal Law	109
	1. General	109
	a) Translations and Introductions, 109	10)
	b) Literature, 110	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 114	
	d) Treaties and Agreements, 115	
	e) Book Reviews, 115	115
	2. Criminology	115
	a) Translations and Introductions, 115b) Literature, 115	
	c) Book Reviews, 119	
	3. Extradition	120
	a) Translations and Introductions, 120	
	b) Literature, 120	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 121	
	4. Money Laundering	121
	a) Translations and Introductions, 121	
	b) Literature, 121	

Table of Contents

VI.	Labor Law and Social Insurance Law	123
	a) Translations and Introductions, 123	
	b) Literature, 125	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 131d) Treaties and Agreements, 132	
	C. Civil Law	
I.	General	135
	a) Translations and Introductions, 135	
	b) Literature, 135	
II.	Family Law	137
	a) Translations and Introductions, 137	
	b) Literature, 138c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 142	
III.	Inheritance Law	142
	a) Translations and Introductions, 142	
	b) Literature, 143	
IV.	Trusts and Foundations	143
	a) Translations and Introductions, 143	
	b) Literature, 144c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 147	
V.	Law of Property	147
•	a) Translations and Introductions, 147	11,
	b) Literature, 148	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 150	
	D. Commercial Law	
I.	Business, Tax and Trade Guides	151
	a) Translations and Introductions, 151	
	b) Literature, 151 c) Book Reviews, 153	
Π.	Business Law	153
11.	1. General	153
	a) Translations and Introductions, 153	
	b) Literature, 154	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 156	157
	2. Trade (National and International)a) Translations and Introductions, 157	157
	b) Literature, 157	
	c) Treaties and Agreements, 164	
III.	Swiss Code of Obligations (Translations)	166
IV.	Contract and Tort Law	166
	1. General	166
	a) Translations and Introductions, 166	
	b) Literature, 167	

	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 173d) Book Reviews, 173	
	2. Products Liabilitya) Translations and Introductions, 174b) Literature, 174	174
V.	Company Law a) Translations and Introductions, 175 b) Literature, 176 c) Book Reviews, 183	175
VI.	Securities and Stock Exchanges	183
	 1. General a) Translations and Introductions, 183 b) Literature, 185 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 193 	183
	 2. Insider Trading a) Literature, 194 b) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 197 c) Treaties and Agreements, 197 	194
VII.	Competition Law a) Translations and Introductions, 198 b) Literature, 199 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 206 d) Treaties and Agreements, 206 e) Book Reviews, 206	198
VIII.	Mergers & Acquisitions, Takeovers	207
	a) Translations and Introductions, 207b) Literature, 207	
IX.	Finance and Investment	211
	 1. General a) Translations and Introductions, 211 b) Literature, 211 c) Treaties and Agreements, 214 	211
	2. Credit a) Literature, 214	214
	b) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 216	
X.	Banking and Banking Law 1. General a) Translations and Introductions, 216 b) Literature, 217	216 216
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 225 d) Book Reviews, 225	
	 2. Secrecy a) Translations and Introductions, 226 b) Literature, 226 c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 231 d) Rook Reviews, 232 	226

Table of Contents

XI.	Intellectual Property	232
	a) Translations and Introductions, 232b) Literature, 234	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 246d) Treaties and Agreements, 249	
	e) Book Reviews, 251	
XII.	1 2	251
	a) Translations and Introductions, 251b) Literature, 251c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 254	
XIII	I. Switzerland and World War II (Reparations, Restitution and Indemnification Claims etc.)	254
	a) Translations and Introductions, 254b) Literature, 255	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 260	
	E. Civil Procedure	
	a) Translations and Introductions, 261	
	b) Literature, 261c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 271	
	d) Treaties and Agreements, 273	
	F. Arbitration	
	a) Translations and Introductions, 275	
	b) Literature, 276c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 293	
	d) Treaties and Agreements, 294	
	e) Book Reviews, 294	
	G. Miscellaneous	
I.	Legal Research	295
	a) Literature, 295b) Book Reviews, 297	
II.	Legal Profession	297
	a) Translations and Introductions, 297b) Literature, 297	
	c) Book Reviews, 301	
III.	Computer Law, Data Protection, Internet, E-Commerce	301
	a) Translations and Introductions, 301b) Literature, 302	
	c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews, 305	
IV.	Medicine	305
	a) Translations and Introductions, 305b) Literature, 306	
V.	Imprisonment	307

Appendix

Swiss Law-Related Resources in English on the Internet

I.	Swiss Government	309
	 General, 309 Federal Departments and Federal Offices, 310 Other Governmental Websites, 312 	
II.	Websites of Swiss Academic Institutions 1. General, 313 2. Law Faculties, 313	313
III.	Websites of National Commercial Institutions and Professional Providers	314
IV.	Websites of Bar Associations, Law Firms and Chambers of Commerce 1. Bar Associations and Law Firms, 315 2. Chambers of Commerce, 317	315
V.	 International Sources International Organizations and Associations, 317 Foreign Universities and Law Schools, 319 Foreign Courts, 319 Miscellaneous, 320 	317
Inde	ex of Authors	321
Ind	ex of Subjects	347
Edi	tors	377
Ger	neral Editors	378

Citations for Swiss and foreign, in particular US law journals, are written out in their entirety and do not follow the respectively suggested "Blue Book"-citation methods.

A. General

I. General Texts on Swiss Law

a) Translations and Introductions

Francis Ottiwell Adams, C.D. Cunningham: The Swiss Confederation. London, New York: Macmillan, 1889, 289p.

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

10

A description of the constitution and government of the Swiss Confederation under the amended constitution of 1874, preceded by a historical sketch.

François **Dessemontet**, Tugrul **Ansay** (eds.): *Introduction to Swiss Law*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), 372p.

Hans-Ulrich Freimüller: Some Notes on the Swiss Legal System. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 7, 1979, pp. 64–66.

Swiss Federal Chancellary: The Swiss Confederation: A Brief Guide. 2003 (22nd ed.).

Can be ordered at http://www.admin.ch/ch/e/bk/buku/buku2003/index.html. Selected parts of the publication are available on the internet.

José R. Torres, Steve Windsor: State Legislative Histories: A Select, Annotated Bibliography. In: Law Library Journal, vol. 85, Summer 1993. pp. 545-573.

Joseph Voyame: Introduction (Chapter 1). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 1–14.

Fridolin M.R. Walther: Introduction to the Swiss Legal System – A Guide for Foreign Researchers. In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 29, 2001, pp. 1–24.

Available online at: http://www.llrx.com/features/swiss.htm

Fridolin M.R. Walther: *Update to Introduction to the Swiss Legal System:* A Guide for Foreign Researchers. November 15, 2001, updated on September 29, 2003.

English introduction to the Swiss legal system: A guide for foreign researchers by Fridolin M.R. Walther, University of Berne. Probably the best and the most complete information available on Swiss law in English on the Internet. A huge number of references lead to the most important sites on Swiss law. General information on Switzerland and its institutions, short bibliography on Swiss law in English. Some articles can be downloaded.

Available online only at: http://www.llrx.com/features/swiss2.htm

Frank **Webb**: Switzerland of the Swiss. New York: C. Scribner's Sons, 1910, 254p.

Luzius Wildhaber: The Swiss Judicial System. In: J. Marray Luck (ed.), Modern Switzerland. Palo Alto, CA, 1978, pp. 311–321.

b) Literature

- Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung. Zurich: Schulthess, 1983–(vol. 1).
- 12 Andrew M. Carstairs: A Short History of Electoral Systems in Western Europe. London, Boston: Allen & Unwin, 1980, 236p.
 This book discusses Belgium, The Netherlands, Denmark, Norway, Sweden, Finland, Austria, Switzerland, Italy, Federal Republic of Germany, France, the U.K. and Ireland.
- Council of Europe: Judicial Organisation of Europe. Strasbourg, 1975, 159p.
 A description of the judicial systems of Austria, Belgium, Cyprus, Denmark, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Malta, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland (without the cantonal court systems), Turkey and the U.K. (English and Scottish judicial system).
- Sir George F. **Hill**: *Treasure Trove in Law and Practice from the Earliest Time to the Present Day*. Aalen: Scientia Verlag, 1979 (n.e. of 1936 ed.), 311p.
 - Deals with Roman law, the laws of Germany, Switzerland, Austria, Italy, Spain, Portugal, France, The Netherlands, England, Scotland, Eastern Europe, the Near and the Middle East (Islamic law), the Far East and America.
- Janet Eve **Hilowitz** (ed.): *Switzerland in Perspective*. New York: Greenwood Press, 1990, 229p. (Contributions in Sociology, vol. 92).
- Marcel Alexander **Niggli**: *Error*, *Deceit and Disillusion*. In: Christopher Berry Gray (ed.), The Philosophy of Law: An Encyclopedia. New York: Garland Pub., 1999, pp. 265–266.
- Kenneth R. Redden (ed.): Modern Legal Systems Encyclopedia. Buffalo, NY: William S. Hein & Co., vol. 4, 1984, 936p.
 Vol. 4 contains country studies for Western European Non-E.E.C. countries such as Andorra, Austria, Finland, Monaco, Norway, Portugal, San Marino, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland and Vatican City.
- Gordon Edward **Sherman**: *Switzerland*. In: Bulletin of Comparative Law, vol. 2, 1909, pp. 153–155.
- George **Soloveytchik**: *Switzerland in Perspective*. London, New York: Oxford University Press, 1954, 306p.
- Walter A. **Stoffel**: *National Report "Switzerland"*. In: International Encyclopedia of Comparative Law. Tübingen, Dordrecht, Boston, Lancaster, vol. 1 (National Reports), 1987, pp. 177–204.
- Nathalie **Wharton**, Jean-Philippe **Dunand**: *The Reception of Roman Law in Modern Swiss Law: Back to the Future!* In: Legal Histori(es). Berne: Peter Lang, 2000, pp. 263–281.
- John H. Wigmore: A General Survey of Events, Sources, Persons and Movements in Continental Legal History. Boston: Little, Brown & Co., 1912, 754p. (The Continental Legal History Series, vol. 1).
 Deals with the history of the sources of law and of legal thoughts from Justinian to the 19th century in Germany, Italy, France, The Netherlands, Switzerland, Scandinavia and Spain, and the

A. General

canon law. Collection of translations from the works of leading authorities in the field. In spite of its date, it can be recommended as an introduction to students of law, political science or history (various authors).

c) Book Reviews

Richard W. **Nelson**, Reynald **Bruttin**: *Introduction to Swiss Law, by F. Dessemontet and T. Ansay (Book Review)*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, no. 2, Spring 1985, pp. 715–717.

Charles **Szladits**: *Introduction to Swiss Law, by F. Dessemontet and T. Ansay (Book Review)*. In: International Journal of Legal Information,

23

25

26

27

28

29

30

31

32

vol. 12, nos. 5–6, October–December 1984, pp. 248–249.

II. Government and Policy

John Clarke **Adams**, et al. (eds.): Foreign Governments and Their Backgrounds. New York: Harper, 1950, 968p.

A description of the governments of Great Britain (by W.B. Kerr), France (by J. Park), Switzerland (by J.C. Adams), Italy (by J.C. Adams), Russia (by W.B. Kerr), Japan (by J.W. Pratt) and Germany (by J. Park).

Charles **Borgeaud**: *Federal Characteristics of the Swiss and American Unions*. In: Constitutional Review, vol. 7, 1923, pp. 135–142.

Robert R. **Bowie**, Carl Joachim **Friedrich** (eds.): *Studies in Federalism*. Boston: Little, Brown & Co., 1954, 887p.

A collection of comparative studies by various authors on the aspects of federation: Federal legislature, executive and judiciary; defense, foreign affairs, finances, agriculture, labor, etc. Each essay is followed by an appendix dealing with particular countries, such as Australia, Canada, Germany, Switzerland and the U.S.

Robert Clarkson **Brooks**: *Government and Politics of Switzerland*. New York: World Book, 1918, 430p.

A description of the organization and functioning of the government and of the political parties of Switzerland.

Anne Marie **Burley**: *Law among Liberal States: Liberal Internationalism and the Act of State Doctrine*. In: Columbia Law Review, vol. 92, Dec. 1992, pp. 1907–1996.

George A. **Codding, Jr.**: *The Federal Government of Switzerland*. Boston: Houghton Mifflin Co., 1961, 174p.

George A. Codding, Jr.: Politics in Swiss Local Government: Governing the Commune of Veyrier. Boulder, CO: University of Colorado, 1967, 98p.

John H. Crabb: Federalism and Ethnico-Cultural Pluralism: Switzerland and the United States. In: Proceedings of the Twelfth International Symposium of Comparative Law (Ottawa, Canada, October 3–4, 1974). Ottawa, 1976, pp. 93–108.

- S. Rufus **Davis**: *The Federal Principle: A Journey through Time in Quest of a Meaning*. Berkeley, CA: University of California Press, 1978, 237p.
- Philippe **de Smedt**: *Sovereign Immunity in Switzerland and Germany*. In: International Financial Law Review, May 1983, pp. 20–23.
- Alex N. **Dragnich**, Jorgen S. **Rasmussen**: *Major European Governments*. Chicago: Dorsey Press, 1986 (7th ed.), 626p. (The Dorsey Series in Political Science).
- Francois **Dumartheray**: *Original Characteristics of Swiss Federalism*. In: Review of Contemporary Law, vol. 5, no. 2, 1958, pp. 39–47.
- Ramesh Chandra **Ghosh**: *The Government of the Swiss Republic*. Calcutta: World Press, 1953, 192p.
- Michel **Haymann**: *Approaching Europe: Swiss Prospectives and Dilemmas*. In: Legal Issues of European Integration, no. 1, 1992, pp. 71–101.
- Hans **Huber**, Mary **Hottinger**: *How Switzerland is Governed*. Zurich: Schweizer Spiegel Verlag, 1946, 64p.
- Anup Chand **Kapur**: *Major Governments (England, U.S.A., Canada, Switzerland, U.S.S.R. and People's Republic of China)*. Delhi: S. Chand, 1963, 589p.
- Otto K. Kaufmann: Swiss Federalism. In: Robert A. Goldwin, Art Kaufman, William A. Schambra (eds.), Forging Unity Out of Diversity: The Approaches of Eight Nations. Washington, D.C., Lanham, MD: American Enterprise Institute for Public Policy Research, 1989, pp. 206–238 (AEI Studies, 471).
- ⁴² Uwe W. **Kitzinger**: *Swiss Electoral Democracy*. In: Parliamentary Affairs, vol. 13, 1960, pp. 355–345.
- Kurt T. **Lash**: *Power and the Subject of Religion*. In: Ohio State Law Journal, vol. 59, 1998, pp. 1069–1154.
- Wolf **Linder**: *Swiss Democracy: Possible Solutions to Conflict in Multicultural Societies.* Houndmills, Basingstoke, Hampshire: Macmillan Press; New York: St. Martin's Press, 1998 (2nd ed.), 210p.
- J.B. **Mason**: *Switzerland*. In: Mario Einaudi et al. (eds.), Foreign Governments. The Dynamics of Politics Abroad. New York: Prentice-Hall Inc., 1949, pp. 369–392.
- ⁴⁶ Robert W. **McGee**: *The Theory of Secession and Emerging Democracies: A Constitutional Solution.* In: Stanford Journal of International Law, vol. 28, no. 2, 1992, pp. 451–476.
- Bernard **Moses**: *The Federal Government of Switzerland*; *An Essay on the Constitution*. Oakland, CA: Pacific Press Pub. Co., 1889, 256p.
- Marjorie **Mowlam**: Popular Access to the Decision-Making Process in Switzerland: The Role of Direct Democracy. In: Government & Opposition, vol. 14, 1979, pp. 180–197.

William Bennett Munro , Morley Ayearst : <i>The Governments of Europe</i> . New York: Macmillan, 1926, 782p. A description of the constitutions and governments of Great Britain, France, Germany, Italy and Switzerland.	49
Francis William O'Brien : <i>Church and State in Switzerland: A Comparative Study</i> . In: Virginia Law Review, vol. 49, 1963, pp. 904–924.	50
Franz Xaver Perrez : <i>The Efficiency of Cooperation: A Functional Analysis of Sovereignty</i> . In: Arizona Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 15, 1998, pp. 515–582.	51
Max A. Pock : Systems of Public Responsibility in Switzerland, Germany and Austria. In: University of Illinois Law Review, vol. 4 (Sovereign Immunity and Public Responsibility), Winter 1966, pp. 1023–1059.	52
William E. Rappard : <i>The Government of Switzerland</i> . New York: D. Van Nostrand, 1936, 164p. A description of the constitution and the government.	53
William E. Rappard, Walter R. Sharp, Herbert W. Schneider, James K. Pollock, Samuel N. Harper: Source Book on European Governments: Switzerland, France, Italy, Germany and the Soviet Union. New York: D. Van Nostrand, 1937, pp. 113, 122, 177, 198, 202. A collection of various materials on the constitutions, judiciaries, political parties and governments of the respective countries.	54
I.B. Rees : <i>Local Government in Switzerland</i> . In: Public Administration, vol. 47, 1969, pp. 421–50.	55
René Rhinow , Annemarie Huber-Hotz : <i>The Future of the Political System</i> . In: Kurt R. Kieser, Rolf Spillmann, Thomas Köppel (eds.), The New Switzerland: Problems and Policies. Palo Alto, CA: Sposs, 1996, pp. 16–31.	56
Carlson Diblan Servinc : The Liability of the Government for Service Faults in Turkey (Compared with France and Switzerland). In: International Review of Administrative Science, vol. 24, 1958, pp. 152–164.	57
James T. Shotwell (ed.): <i>Governments of Continental Europe</i> . New York: Macmillan, 1952 (rev. ed.), 881p. A description of the governments and politics of France, Italy, Switzerland and Germany.	58
Dusan Sidjanski : <i>The Swiss and Their Politics</i> . In: Government and Opposition, vol. 6, Summer 1976, pp. 294–321.	59
Peter J. Spiro : Foreign Relations Federalism. In: University of Colorado Law Review, vol. 70, no. 4, Fall 1999, pp. 1223–1275. Symposium on Foreign Affairs Law at the End of the Century. Part II: Role of the States in Foreign Affairs.	60
Michael Stewart : Modern Forms of Government: A Comparative Study. New York: Praeger Publishers, 1961, 284p. Concise description of the governments of various countries dealing with constitution, legislature, executive and judiciary. Separate discussion of the United Kingdom, Canada, Australia, New Zealand, South Africa, India, Pakistan, Ceylon, the United States of America, the German Federal Republic, Switzerland, France, Scandingvia, Italy and the U.S.S.R.	61

- Samuel J. **Stoljar**: *Problems of Codification*. Canberra: The Australian National University, 1977, 150p.
 - A collection of studies by various authors on codification dealing with German, French, Swiss and the common law.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *The Perception of Small States: Myth and Reality*. In: Laurent Goetschel (ed.), Small States Inside and Outside the European Union: Interests and Policies. Boston, Dordrecht: Kluwer Academic Publishers, 1998, pp. 33–42.
- Université européenne d'été (Fribourg, Switzerland): The Territorial Distribution of Power in Europe = Répartition territoriale du pouvoir en Europe. Fribourg (Switzerland): Institut du fédéralisme, Éditions universitaires, 1990– (vol. 1), 395p. (Publications of the Institute of Federalism. Fribourg, Switzerland. EUROrégions).
 - Collection of essays based on lectures presented at the 1987 and 1988 sessions. Includes reprint of: European Charter of Local Self-Government = Charte européenne de l'autonomie locale, originally issued in series: European treaty series, no. 122. Strasbourg: Conseil de l'Europe, Section des publications, 1985. An overview of other volumes can be found at: http://www.federalism.ch/institute/publications/euroregions/.
- John Martin **Vincent**: *Government in Switzerland*. New York: Macmillan, 1900, 370p.
- Luzius Wildhaber: Switzerland. In: Hans J. Michelmann, Panayotis Soldatos (eds.), Federalism and International Relations The Role of Subnational Units. Oxford: Clarendon Press; New York: Oxford University Press, 1990, pp. 245–275.
- J. **Zürcher**: *The Political System of Switzerland*. In: James T. Shotwell (ed.), Governments of Continental Europe. New York: Macmillan, 1952 (rev. ed.), pp. 331–338.

III. Institutions

- Jean-Francois Aubert: The Swiss Federal Assembly, 1848–1998. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, 168p.
 Translated by Urs F. Markun. Published by the Parliamentary Services on the occasion of the festivities "150 years Federal State" 1998.
- Harold K. Becker: Police Systems of Europe A Survey of Selected Police Organizations. Springfield, IL: Thomas, 1973, 224p.
 - Part I deals with the significance and aims of comparative police systems; Part II with Copenhagen and Liverpool: Two distinctive police systems; Part III with descriptive outlines of selected comparative police organizations (Austria, Belgium, France, West Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland).
- Véronique Botteron, Alessandro Della Valle, Eduardo Rieben, Urs Staub, Adrian Vatter: Parliament and Parliamentary Building of Switzerland. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, 168p.
- Gerald E. Caiden (ed.): International Handbook of the Ombudsman. Westport, CT: Greenwood Press, 1983, 366p.
 - Vol. I deals with evolution and present function of the Ombudsman. Vol. II contains country surveys dealing with 22 countries including Switzerland.

A. General

Walter Haller: The Ombudsman Idea in Switzerland. In: The Ombudsman

Christopher J. Hughes: The Parliament of Switzerland. London: Cassell

Journal, no. 1, 1981, pp. 10-23.

(Hansard Society), 1962, 203p.

72

73

Henry H. Kerr : <i>The Swiss Party System: Steadfast and Changing</i> . In: Hans Daalder (ed.), Party Systems in Denmark, Austria, Switzerland, The Netherlands and Belgium. London: Frances Printer, New York: St. Martin's Press, 1987, pp. 107–192.	74
Christoph Leuenberger : <i>The Swiss Federal Court (with Special Reference to Its Library)</i> . In: International Journal of Law Libraries, vol. 5, 1977, pp. 339–346.	75
Donald C. Rowat : <i>The New Ombudsman Plans in Western Europe</i> . In: International Review of Administrative Science, vol. 46, 1980, pp. 135–145. <i>Italy, Switzerland, Portugal and Austria</i> .	76
Georges Sauser-Hall : <i>The Political Institutions of Switzerland</i> . Zurich, New York: Swiss National Tourist Office Pub. Dept., 1946, 208p. <i>A short description of the constitution and government.</i>	77
Joachim Schwietzke : Constitutional Courts of Germany, Austria and Switzerland. In: Igor I. Kavass (ed.), Supranational and Constitutional Courts in Europe: Functions and Sources. Buffalo, NY: William S. Hein & Co., 1992, pp. 147–209. Papers presented at the 30th Anniversary Meeting of the International Association of Law	78
Libraries, Bibliothèque Cujas, Paris, August 1989. Oswald Sigg : Switzerland's Political Institutions. Zurich: Pro Helvetia, 1991 (4 th ed.), 59p. Information, history and state. Translation of "Die politischen Institutionen der Schweiz".	79
U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, Edmund C. Jann: Expanded Functions of the Attorney General of Switzerland under Revised Security Legislation. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, 1956, 7p. mimeo. Translation of relevant sections of the Federal Resolution of June 21, 1935 and of the Federal Law of June 15, 1934 on Federal Procedure.	80
Wenceslas J. Wagner : <i>Political Questions in the Federal Judiciary – A Comparative Study</i> . In: Temple Law Quarterly, vol. 32, 1959, pp. 135–56. <i>The U.S., Switzerland, Argentina, Mexico and Brazil.</i>	81
Wenceslas J. Wagner : The History and Role of a Supreme Court in a Federal System. In: Montana Law Review, vol. 20, 1959, pp. 171–191. Argentina, Mexico, Brazil, Australia, Canada, Switzerland and the U.S.	82
Edouard Zellweger : <i>The Swiss Federal Court as a Constitutional Court of Justice</i> . In: Journal of the International Commission of Jurists, vol. 7, 1966, pp. 97–124.	83

IV. Finance and Economic Policy

a) Translations and Introductions

- Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): OECD Reviews of Foreign Direct Investment: Switzerland. Paris: OECD, 1996—, loose-leaf.
- Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): *OECD Territorial Reviews: Switzerland.* Paris: OECD, 2002, 175p.

b) Literature

- Charbel Ackermann, Walter Steinmann: Privatized Policy-Making: Administrative and Consocial Types of Implementation in Regional Economic Policy in Switzerland. In: European Journal of Policy Research, vol. 10, 1982, pp. 173–185.
- Bhalchandra Pundlik **Adarkar**: *The Principles and Problems of Federal Finance*. London: P.S. King & Son, 1933, 301p.

 Overview of the financial systems of Canada, Australia, South Africa, Switzerland, Germany and the United States.
- David L. Coombes, et al. (eds.): The Power of the Purse: The Role of European Parliaments in Budgetary Decisions. London: Allen & Unwin/PEP, 1976, 393p.

 Great Britain, France, Germany, Italy, The Netherlands and Switzerland. Results from a multinational, inter-disciplinary symposium directed by PEP (Political and Economic Planning) with financial support from the Social Science Research Council and from the Wolfson Foun-
- Bernard **Dafflon**: Federal Finance in Theory and Practice: With Special Reference to Switzerland. Berne, Stuttgart: Paul Haupt, 1977, 229p. (Schriftenreihe Finanzwirtschaft und Finanzrecht, Bd. 21).

dation.

- Georges R. Delaume: Economic Development and Sovereign Immunity.
 In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 79, April 1985, pp. 319–346.
- ⁹¹ Georges R. **Delaume**: *Sovereign Immunity and Public Debt*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 23, Winter 1989, pp. 811–825.
- Oral Joachim Friedrich: Public Finance in Six Contemporary Federations: A Comparative Constitutional Analysis. In: Public Policy, 1953, pp. 180–227.
- Martin Hess: Switzerland. In: Robert C. Effros (ed.), Payment Systems of the World. New York, London, Rome: Oceana Publications, 1994, pp. 307– 342.
- 94 International Monetary Fund (IMF): Surveys of Exchange Controls and Restrictions in Argentina, Burma, Federal Republic of Germany, Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, Indonesia, Japan, New Zealand, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland. Washington, D.C., 1951, 24p.

A. General

Christian **Jacquemoud**: Comparative Study in American and Swiss Law: *The Police Power of the States as Related to the Regulation of Economic* Affairs. New York, 1975, 76p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 001-00225).

Peter J. Katzenstein: Capitalism in One Country? Switzerland in the International Economy. In: International Organization, vol. 34, no. 4, Autumn 1980, pp. 507-540.

Andreu **Olesti Rayo**: The Monetary Union and the Creation of Different Rhythms in the European Integration Process. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, Spring 1999, pp. 625-645.

Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Government Purchasing Regulations and Procedures of OECD Member Countries. Washington, D.C.: OECD, 1976, 130p.

Concise description of rules and procedures in Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey, the U.K. and the U.S.A.

c) Treaties and Agreements

Convention on the Control and Marking of Articles of Precious Metals (Done at Vienna, November 15, 1972). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 12, 1973, pp. 358–369.

Austria, Finland, Norway, Portugal, Sweden, Switzerland and the United Kingdom.

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom and the Swiss Government Further Extending the Provisions of the Anglo-Swiss Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1951, 2p. (Great Britain. Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1951, no. 56. cmd. 8309).

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom and the Swiss Government Further Extending the Anglo-Swiss Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1951, 2p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1951, no. 93, cmd. 8405).

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of *Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Modifying* the Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946 (1950). London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1951, 2p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1951, no. 3, cmd, 8129).

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Further Extending the Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1952, 2p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1952, no. 17, cmd. 8520).

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Further

21

96

95

97

98

99

100

101

102

103

104

- *Prolonging the Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946.* London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1952, 2p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1952, no. 31, cmd. 8952).
- Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Further Prolonging the Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1952, 1p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1952, no. 49, cmd. 8651).
- Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Further Prolonging the Monetary Agreement of 12th March 1946. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1953, 2p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, 1953, no. 15, cmd., 8779).

B. Public Law

I. Constitutional and Administrative Law

1. General

a) Translations and Introductions

Federal Constitution of the Swiss Confederation of 29th May 1874.

Federal Constitution of the Swiss Confederation of April 18, 1999 (as

Berne: Federal Department of Foreign Affairs, 1991, 75p.

Available online only at: http://www.admin.ch/ch/itl/rs/1/c101ENG.pdf

Amended until October 15, 2002). 1999, 64p.

107

108

J J	
Switzerland: Translation of Draft Constitution. In: Albert P. Blaustein, Gisbert H. Flanz (eds.), Constitutions of the Countries of the World. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 1971–, loose-leaf.	109
The Federal Constitution of the Swiss Confederation, Sept. 12, 1848. Washington, D.C.: Henry Polkinhorn, 1858, 40p.	110
Jean-Francois Aubert , Etienne Grisel : <i>The Swiss Federal Constitution</i> (<i>Chapter 2</i>). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3 rd ed.), pp. 15–26.	111
Sybille Bedford : <i>The Faces of Justice – A Traveller's Report</i> . New York: Simon & Schuster, 1961, 316p. (Touchstone Book Series). <i>A popular work on the impressions of the author about the administration of justice in Europe: England, Germany, Austria, Switzerland and France.</i>	112
Thomas Fleiner : <i>Cantonal and Federal Administrative Law of Switzerland</i> (<i>Chapter 3</i>). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3 rd ed.), pp. 27–46.	113
Bruno S. Frey , Iris Bohnet : <i>Switzerland – A Paradigm for Europe?</i> In: European Review, vol. 3, i. 4, 1995, pp. 287–294.	114
George A. Glynn : Foreign Constitutions, Comprising the Constitutions of Argentina, Belgium, Brazil (Empire and Republic), Colombia, Ecuador, France, Germany, Honduras, Japan, Mexico, Prussia, Switzerland, and Venezuela. Albany: Argus Co., 1894, 439p. A compilation of translated constitutional texts. Prepared for the New York (State) Constitutional Convention, 1894.	115
Christopher J. Hughes (ed.): The Federal Constitution of Switzerland	116

("Bundesverfassung" of 1874). Westport, CT: Greenwood Press, 1970

English and German. First published 1954 in Oxford, UK (Clarendon Press).

(2nd ed.), 223p.

- Edmund Janes **James**: *The Federal Constitution of Switzerland ("Bundesverfassung" of 1874)*. Philadelphia: Porter & Coates, 1890, 46p. (Publications of the University of Pennsylvania. Political Economy and Public Law Series, no. 8).
- Pierre A. **Karrer**: Federal Decree on a New Federal Constitution of December 18, 1998. Berne: [s.n.], 1998, 64p. *Unofficial translation*.
- Juliane Kokott: From Reception and Transplantation to Convergence of Constitutional Models in the Age of Globalization. In: Christian Starck (ed.), Constitutionalism, Universalism and Democracy: A Comparative Analysis: The German Contributions to the Fifth World Congress of the International Association of Constitutionalism Law. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1999, pp. 71–134 (Studien und Materialien zur Verfassungsgerichtsbarkeit, Bd. 75). In Rotterdam, Netherlands, from 12 to 17 July 1999.
 - William E. **Rappard**: The Initiative and Referendum in Switzerland. In:
- American Political Science Review, vol. 6, 1912, pp. 345–366.

 William E. **Rappard**: *Pennsylvania and Switzerland: The American Ori*
 - delphia, 1941, pp. 49–121.

 Printed in Varia Politica: Publiés Réimprimés à l'occasion du 70^{ème} anniversaire de William E. Rappard, Zurich: Editions Polygraphiques, 1953, pp. 316–338.

gins of the Swiss Constitution. In: Political Science and Sociology. Phila-

- Gerhard Schmid, Alexander Gutmans: Exploiting National Opportunities
 Switzerland. In: European Council: Life Sciences Industry Report. London, 1999, pp. 202–208.
- Gordon Edward **Sherman**: *Swiss Constitutional Progress*. In: Boston University Law Review, vol. 1, 1921, pp. 249–258.
- Jürg K. **Siegenthaler**, Christoph **Leuenberger**, Arlene **Weingart**: Federal Constitution of the Swiss Federation (Draft Constitution of 1977). [s.l.]: [s.n.], 1977, 34p.

 Committee of experts for the preparation of a total revision of the federal constitution.
- 125 Axel **Tschentscher**: International Constitutional Law (ICL) Switzerland Constitution. 1994–2004, online publication only.

 Contains a translation of the Swiss Constitutions of 1999 (http://www.oefre.unibe.ch/law/icl/sz00000_.html) and 1874 (http://www.oefre.unibe.ch/law/icl/sz01000_.html).

 Available online at: http://www.oefre.unibe.ch/law/icl/sz_indx.html
- 126 Ivy **Williams**: *The Federal Constitution of Switzerland*. Oxford: [s.n.], 1925, 287p.

b) Literature

Georges Abi-Saab: Uses and Perils of Codification. In: The International Law Commission Fifty Years After: An Evaluation: Proceedings of the Seminar Held to Commemorate the Fiftieth Anniversary of the International Law Commission, 21–22 April 1998. New York: United Nations, 2000, pp. 164–172.

128

129

130

131

132

133

134

135

136

Jean-Francois **Aubert**: *Switzerland (Referendums)*. In: David Butler, Ranney Austin (eds.), Referendums: A Comparative Study of Practice and Theory. Washington, D.C.: American Enterprise Institute Studies, no. 216, 1978, pp. 39–66.

Hiranmay **Bagchi**: *Inside Major Constitutions; An Analytical, Comparative, Critical and Selective Treatise on Five Constitutions: American, British, Indian, Soviet and Swiss.* Calcutta: World Press, 1969, 191p.

Benjamin R. **Barber**: *The Death of Communal Liberty; A History of Freedom in a Swiss Mountain Canton*. Princeton, NJ: Princeton University Press, 1974, 302p.

Benjamin R. **Barber**: Global Democracy or Global Law: Which Comes First? In: Indiana Journal of Global Legal Studies, vol. 1, Fall 1993, pp. 119–137.

Symposium: The Globalization of Law, Politics and Markets: Implications for Domestic Law Reform.

Michel **Bassand**: *The Jura Problem*. In: Journal of Peace Research, vol. 12, i. 2, 1975, pp. 139–150.

Lidija R. **Basta Fleiner**: *Historical Development of the Rule of Law in the Major Western Legal Traditions: From the Medieval Idea of the Supremacy of Law towards the Modern Ideas of the Rule of Law.* In: Institute of Law, Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, Institute of Federalism of the University of Fribourg i.Ue. (eds.), Papers of Sino-Swiss International Symposium on Rule of Law and 21st Century, Beijing, China, November 28–30, 2000. Beijing: [s.n.], 2000, pp. 219–233.

Roland **Bieber**, Pierre **Widmer**: *L'espace constitutionnel européen* = *Der europäische Verfassungsraum* = *The European Constitutional Area*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1995, 478p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 28).

Charles **Borgeaud**: *Adoption and Amendment of Constitutions in Europe and America*. Buffalo, NY: William S. Hein & Co., 1989, 353p.

A study of the written constitutions and the description of the various provisions for amendments in the European constitutions, followed by a discussion of the constitutions of the United States, France and Switzerland and their modifications. Translated by C.D. Hazen.

Stephan **Breitenmoser**: *Constitutionalization in Swiss Law*. In: Rapports suisses présentés au XVème Congrès international de droit comparé = Swiss Reports Presented at the XVth International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 34, 1998, pp. 127–142 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 34).

- Daniel A. **Brühlmeier**: *Dicey and the Swiss Constitution*. In: Public Law, Winter 1985, pp. 708–723.
- Samuel **Bufford**: Aesthetic Legislation in Vaud: A Swiss Model Adaptable for American Use. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 24, 1976, pp. 391–446.
- Bertil **Cottier**: *The Revision of the Swiss Constitution: Or chi va piano no always va sano*. In: Miroslav Wyrzykowski (ed.), Constitution-Making Process. Warsaw: Institute of Public Affairs, Center for Constitutionalism and Legal Culture, 1998, pp. 105–113.
- Thomas Cottier: Reforming the Swiss Federal Constitution: An International Lawyer's Perspective. In: Michael Butler, Malcolm Pender, Joy Charnley (eds.), The Making of Modern Switzerland (1848–1998). London, Basingstoke: Macmillan; New York: St. Martin's Press, 2000, pp. 75–96 (New Perspectives in German Studies).
- Council of Europe Directorate of Legal Affairs: Principles and Methods of Preparing Legal Rules: Proceedings of the Twelfth Colloquy on European Law, Fribourg, 13–15 October 1982. Strasbourg, Croton, NY: Council of Europe, 1983, 155p.

 Introductory speeches in French.
- Thomas Craig: Canadian and Foreign Constitutional Amending Procedures. In: University of Toronto Faculty of Law Review, vol. 36, 1978, pp. 159–190.
 Canada, Australia, Switzerland and the U.S.A.
- Indra Datt Sharma: Modern Constitutions at Work. Bombay, London: Asia Publ. House, 1962, 552p.
 A work on modern constitutions for students of political science. It deals with England, the United States, Canada, Russia, France, Japan, Switzerland, Australia, South Africa and Ireland
- Sachindra Nath Datta: A Comparative Study of the Democratic Constitution of India. Calcutta: Indian Research Institute, 1969, 474p.
 An up-to-date survey of the provisions and latest trends of working of the Indian Constitution following the general elections in India in 1967; Comparisons with constitutions of the U.K., the U.S.A., the U.S.S.R., Switzerland, Japan, France and Canada. Several chapters of the author's doctorate-dissertation have been incorporated. Includes bibliographical references.
- Matthias Finger, Christophe Genoud: Administrative vs. Political Reform? In Search of the Missing Link. In: Peter Knoepfel, Wolf Linder (eds.), Verwaltung, Regierung und Verfassung im Wandel, Gedächtnisschrift für Raimund E. Germann = Administration, gouvernement, et constitution en transformation, Hommage en mémoire de Raimund E. Germann. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2000, pp. 233–248.
- Thomas Fleiner-Gerster: The Concept of the Constitution (Switzerland). In: Thomas Fleiner-Gerster, Silvan Hutter (eds.), Federalism and Decentralization Constitutional Problems of Territorial Decentralization in Federal and Centralized States. Fribourg (Switzerland): Éditions Universitaires, 1987, pp. 139–154.

Thomas Fleiner-Gerster: Administrative Law in the Common Law and Civil Law Legal Traditions and the Development of the Rule of Law: The

Role of the Judiciary. In: Institute of Law, Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, Institute of Federalism of the University of Fribourg i.Ue. (eds.), Papers of Sino-Swiss International Symposium on Rule of Law and 21st Century, Beijing, China, November 28–30, 2000. Beijing: [s.n.], 2000, pp. 294–301.	
Thomas Fleiner-Gerster , Andrea Degginger : Legislation in European Countries: Switzerland. In: Legislation in European Countries. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1996, pp. 415–428 (European Association of Legislation, vol. 1). Proceedings of a conference held in Bad Homburg, Germany, December 11–13, 1991.	
David G. Forbes-Jaeger : <i>US Entry Requirements Send Swiss Passport Authorities into Overdrive</i> . In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, August 1, 2003. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?NewslettersRef=7156	
Marc Forster : European Constitutional Law in Action: Visiting a Public Debate at the Swiss Federal Supreme Court. In: Indiana International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 3, Spring 1993, pp. 265–270.	
John F. Garner , Nigel P. Gravells (eds.): <i>Planning Law in Western Europe</i> . Amsterdam: North Holland, 1986 (2 nd ed.), 424p. <i>Description of planning law in 13 countries including Switzerland.</i>	151
Peter Gauch : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Alois Bohmer (ed.), Voting in Western Europe: Switzerland. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, 1974, 21p. (Law Library Studies, 74-3).	
Nicholas Gillett : <i>The Swiss Constitution, Can It Be Exported?</i> Bristol: YES Publications, 1989, 114p. David Brockington, Roger White (assist. eds.).	153
H. Patrick Glenn : Limitations on Judicial Freedom of Speech in West Germany and Switzerland. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 34, no. 1, January 1985, pp. 159–161.	
Harold C. Gutteridge : <i>Abuse of Rights</i> . In: Cambridge Law Journal, vol. 5, 1933, pp. 22–45. England, France, Germany, Switzerland and Soviet Russia.	155
Randolph Conrad Head : Early Modern Democracy in the Grisons: Social Order and Political Language in a Swiss Mountain Canton, 1470–1620. New York, NY: Cambridge University Press, 1995, 287p.	
Douglas H. Hsiao : <i>Invisible Cities: The Constitutional Status of Direct Democracy in a Democratic Republic</i> . In: Duke Law Journal, vol. 41, April 1992, pp. 1267–1310.	
Max Huber : <i>The Intercantonal Law of Switzerland</i> . In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 3, 1909, pp. 62–98.	158
International Association for the Control of Population Law : Annual Review of Population Law, 1974 – Constitutions, Legislation, Regula-	

- tions, Legal Opinions and Judicial Decisions. Medford, MA, 1975, 113p. (Law and Population Monograph Series, no. 30).
- Contains excerpts of legislation, of regulations etc. on general population policy, sterilization, contraception, abortion and some other related subjects in more than 35 countries including Switzerland.
- International Association of Constitutional Law: The New Constitutional Law: International Association of Constitutional Law, Second World Congress, Paris/Aix-en-Provence. Fribourg (Switzerland): Éditions Universitaires, 1991, 342p. (Publications of the Institute of Federalism, Fribourg, Switzerland, IACL/AIDC, vol. 3).
 - English and French. French title: "Le nouveau droit constitutionnel: Association internationale de droit constitutionnel, deuxième congrès mondial, Paris/Aix-en-Provence".
- International Press Institute: *Professional Secrecy and the Journalist*. Zurich: International Press Institute, 1962, 242p. (International Press Institute Survey, no. 6).
 - Part I describes in concise form the legal situation in Argentina, Australia, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Finland, France, the German Federal Republic, India, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, Pakistan, the Philippines, Sweden, Switzerland, the United Kingdom, the United States and the United Nations. Part II contains the views of the journalists based on 250 questionnaires distributed in 31 countries.
- John R.G. Jenkins: Jura Separatism in Switzerland. Oxford: Clarendon Press; New York: Oxford University Press, 1986, 221p. (Oxford Research Studies in Geography).
- Walter **Kälin**: *Integration by Constitutional Review: The Case of the Swiss Federal Tribunal*. In: Roland Bieber, Pierre Widmer (eds.), L'Espace constitutional européen = Der europäische Verfassungsraum = The European Constitutional Area. Zurich: Schulthess, 1995, pp. 209–223 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung, vol. 28).

 **Proceedings of a conference held in Lausanne on April 10–12, 1995.
- Walter **Kälin**: What Makes Decentralized Government Work? Experiences from Switzerland. In: Nepal Law Society, Nepala Kanuna Samaja (eds.), Essays on Constitutional Law. Kathmandu: Nepal Law Society, vol. 27, August 1998, pp. 1–19.
- Walter **Kälin**: *Decentralization*: *Why and How?* In: Direktion für Entwicklung und Zusammenarbeit (DEZA) (ed.), Decentralization and Development. Berne, 1999, pp. 46–69 (SDC Publications on Development, no. 2).
- Walter **Kälin**: *Implementing Treaties in Domestic Law: From "pacta sunt servanda" to "Anything Goes"?* In: Vera Gowlland-Debbas (ed.), Multilateral Treaty-Making: The Current Status of Challenges to and Reforms Needed in the International Legislative Process. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Boston: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 2000, pp. 95–112. *Papers presented at the Forum Geneva held in Geneva on May 16, 1998.*
- 167 Catherine **Kalman**: Constitutional Amendment Procedures in Switzerland and in the United States of America. Los Angeles, CA, 1991, 55p.

 Master's Thesis UCLA (LL.M.). Available at the UCLA Law Library.

Richard S. Katz: Dimensions of Partisan Conflict in Swiss Cantons. In:

Comparative Political Studies, vol. 16, i. 1, 1984, pp. 505–527.

168

180

Martin Kayser , Dagmar Richter : <i>English Summary of "The New Swiss Constitution"</i> . In: Heidelberg Journal of International Law, 1999, pp. 1061–1063.	169
Henry H. Kerr : <i>Switzerland: Social Cleavages and Partisan Conflict</i> . London, Beverly Hills: Sage Publications, 1974, 39p. (Sage Professional Papers in Contemporary Political Sociology, 06-002).	170
Walter Julius Michael Kickert : <i>Questions about New Public Management</i> : <i>Why, What and Beyond: A Brief International "Tour d'horizon"</i> . In: Peter Knoepfel, Wolf Linder (eds.), Verwaltung, Regierung und Verfassung im Wandel: Gedächtnisschrift für Raimund E. Germann = Administration, gouvernement, et constitution en transformation, Hommage en mémoire de Raimund E. Germann. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2000, pp. 249–267.	171
Ulrich Klöti : <i>Swiss Democracy: Exception or Model?</i> Wermatswil: U. Klöti, 1987, 35p.	172
Jens Lehne : <i>Constitutional Compliance</i> . <i>A Game-Theoretic Analysis</i> . Berne: Staempfli Publishers Ltd.; Brussels: Bruylant; Athens: Ant. N. Sakkoulas Publishers, 2004, 358p.	173
Martin Lendi : <i>Swiss Planning Law</i> . In: John F. Garner (ed.), Planning Law in Western Europe. Amsterdam: North Holland, 1975, pp. 293–320.	174
William S. Livingston : Federalism and Constitutional Change. Oxford: Clarendon Press, 1956, 380p. A study on the legal concept of federalism by examining how it works considering the norms and the practice of constitutional amendments. It examines the Canadian, Australian, Swiss and American constitutions.	175
Klaus Luig : The Institutes of National Law in the Seventeenth and Eighteenth Century. In: Juridicial Review, New Series, vol. 17, 1972, pp. 193–226. France, Germany, Switzerland, Spain, Denmark, Sweden, Scotland and Italy.	176
David B. Magleby : Let the Voters Decide? An Assessment of the Initiative and Referendum Process. In: University of Colorado Law Review, vol. 66, 1995, pp. 13–47.	177
Christopher C. Mojekwu : A Handbook of Selected Constitutions. Port Harcourt (Nigeria): [s.n.], 1966, 426p. A collection of constitutions or constitutional documents of Great Britain, the United States, Switzerland, India, Cameroon, Brazil, Congo and Nigeria.	178
Jörg Paul Müller : <i>The Rule of Law and Democracy: The Nature and Role of the Constitution</i> . In: Institute of Law, Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, Institute of Federalism of the University of Fribourg i.Ue. (eds.), Papers of Sino-Swiss International Symposium on Rule of Law and 21st Century, Beijing, China, November 28–30, 2000. Beijing: [s.n.], 2000, pp. 240–244.	179

M. Nef: Swiss Press Law. In: Gazette, vol. 13, 1967, pp. 119–29.

- Dale **Oesterle**, Richard B. **Collins**: *Structuring the Ballot Initiative: Procedures That Do and Don't Work*. In: University of Colorado Law Review, vol. 66, 1995, pp. 47–127.
- Satyavrata R. **Patel**: World Constitutional Law and Practice. Major Constitutions and Governments. Delhi, Bombay, Bangalore: Vikas Publications, 1970, 495p.
- Amos J. **Peaslee**, Dorothy **Peaslee Xydis** (eds.): *Constitutions of Nations*. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff, 1974– (4th rev. ed.), 2 vols. (loose-leaf). *Contains the texts in English of the constitutions of all nations with summaries, annotations and bibliographies on constitutional law.*
- William **Pencak**, J. Ralph **Lingren**, Roberta **Kevelson**, Charles N. **Yood**: "The Law" vs. "The People": Twelfth Round Table on Law and Semiotics. New York: Peter Lang, 2000, 369p. (Semiotics and the Human Sciences, vol. 14).

 April 1998, convened at the Days Inn in State College Pennsylvania.
- Kathryn A. **Perales**: *It Works Fine in Europe, So Why Not Here? Comparative Law and Constitutional Federalism.* In: Vermont Law Review, vol. 23, no. 4, 1999, p. 885.
- Franz Xaver **Perrez**: *Taking Consumers Seriously: The Swiss Regulatory Approach to Genetically Modified Food.* In: New York University Environmental Law Journal, vol. 8, no. 3, 2000, pp. 585–604.
- Jenkin T. **Philips**: The Fundamental Laws and Constitutions of Seven Potent Kingdoms and States in Europe: viz., Denmark, Sweden, Germany, Poland, England, Holland, and Switzerland. London: W. Meadows, 1752, 427p.
- I.B. **Rees**: *Swiss Vote for a New Canton*. In: Local Government Review, vol. 143, 1979, pp. 101–102.
- Joachim **Remak**: *Swiss Cohesion: A Summary*. Berkeley, CA: Center for German and European Studies, University of California, 1992, 14p. (Center for German and European Studies, Working Paper 2.9).
- Ronald H. **Rosenberg**: *Referendum Zoning: Legal Doctrine and Practice*. In: University of Cincinnati Law Review, vol. 53, 1984, pp. 381–433.
- Markus **Rüssli**: Constitutional Protection of Economic Liberties in Switzerland and the United States. In: Tulane European & Civil Law Forum, vol. 18, 2003, pp. 39–59.
- Dietrich **Schindler**: Administration of Justice in the Swiss Federal Court in Intercantonal Disputes. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 15, 1921, pp. 149–188.
- John R. Schmertz, Mike Meier: New Swiss Constitution Continues Supremacy of Federal and International Law, Abandons Gold Standard for Currency. In: International Law Update, vol. 5, May 1999, p. 50.
- 194 Carol Louise **Schmid**: *Conflict and Consensus in Switzerland*. Berkeley (CA), London: University of California Press, 1981, 198p.

Gerhard Schmid, Fritz Rothenbühler, Felix Uhlmann: Legal Country Re-

view Switzerland. In: International Privatisation Review 2/21. London,

Charles F. Schuetz: Revising the Federal Constitution of Switzerland.

Ottawa: Department of Political Science, Carleton University, 1983, 248p.

Includes German text of the draft constitution 1977 of the Swiss Confederation.

2000, pp. 210–212.

195

196

André Siegfried : <i>Switzerland: A Democratic Way of Life</i> . London: Cape, 1950, 223p. <i>Translated from the French by Edward Fitzgerald.</i>	197
Herbert J. Spiro : Government by Constitution: The Political Systems of Democracy. New York: Random House, 1959, 496p. Description of the constitutional developments of Sweden, Switzerland, Italy, Western Germany, France, Britain, Canada and the U.S.	198
Jürg Steiner : Amicable Agreement versus Majority Rule: Conflict Resolution in Switzerland. Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1974, 312p. Translated from the German by Asger Braendgaard and Barbara Braendgaard. Foreword by Stein Rokkan.	199
Jürg Steiner , Robert H. Dorff : <i>A Theory of Political Decision Modes: Intraparty Decision Making in Switzerland</i> . Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 1980, 239p.	200
Walter A. Stöckli: Church-State and School in Switzerland and the United States: A Study in Comparative Constitutional Law. Berne: Herbert Lang, 1970, 50p. (Europäische Hochschulschriften, Reihe 2: Rechtswissenschaft, Bd. 23 = European University Publications, Series 2, Law; vol. 23). First published in Stöckli, Walter A.: Church-State and School in Switzerland and the United States: A Study in Comparative Constitutional Law, Buffalo: William S. Hein & Co., Inc., 1967, 70p. (Hein's legal theses and dissertations, 001-00124).	201
Marja Sutela : Comparative Aspects of Local Direct Democracy: The Municipal Referendum in Finland, Sweden, Germany and Switzerland. In: European Public Law, vol. 7, no. 4, 2001, pp. 651–670.	202
Daniel Thürer : <i>Do We Need a Constitution?</i> In: Robert Schuman Centre (ed.), A Constitution for the European Union. San Domenico: European University Institute Florence, no. 95/9, 1995, pp. 13–22 (EUI Working Paper RSC).	203
W.J. Topken : Analysis and Compilation of Swiss Wartime Economic Law. New York: [s.n.], 1945, 52p.	204
Myron Luehrs Tripp : <i>The Swiss and United States Federal Constitutional Systems: A Comparative Study</i> . Paris: Librairie sociale et économique, 1940, 247p.	205
U.S. Library of Congress – European Law Division: Publication of Laws in Austria, Belgium, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Greece, Italy, The Netherlands, Switzerland and Turkey. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, 1956, 21p.	206
31	

- U.S. Library of Congress Law Library: Legislation for the Protection of the State (Switzerland). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, 1954, 16p.
- ²⁰⁸ Klaus A. **Vallender**, Marc D. **Veit**: The Swiss Economic Constitution and Its Concretisation by the Legislator: A Sketch of Economic Constitutional and Economic Administrative Law. Berne: Stämpfli, 2003, 82p. Translated into English and edited by Siegfried Wyler. Original title: "Skizze des Wirtschaftsverfassungs- und Wirtschaftsverwaltungsrechts".
- Florian **von Meiss**: *Government Procurement in Switzerland*. In: George Washington Journal of International Law and Economics, vol. 21, no. 1, 1987, pp. 151–163.
- Wenceslas J. Wagner: The Federal States and Their Judiciary: A Comparative Study in Constitutional Law and Organization of Courts in Federal States. 's-Gravenhage: Mouton, 1959, 390p.
 A comparative study on the constitutions and federal judiciaries in Argentina, Australia, Brazil, Canada, Mexico, Switzerland and the United States.
- T. Rennie **Warburton**: *The Rise of Nationalism in Switzerland*. In: Canadian Review of Studies in Nationalism, vol. VII, no. 2, 1980, pp. 274–298.
- Dorothea Wayand: Seat Belts A Comparative Study of the Law and Practice. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 30, 1981, pp. 165–189.
 Quebec, the U.S., Austria, Switzerland, the U.K., Canada, Australia, New Zealand, Germany and France.
- Rolf H. **Weber**: *Switzerland: Restrictions for Imports of Films?* In: Computer Law Review International (CRi), i. 3, June 2003, pp. 93–94.
- Joseph H.H. **Weiler** (ed.): *Democracy and Federalism in European Integration*. Berne: Stämpfli, 1995, 74p. (Swiss Papers on European Integration, vol. 1).
- ²¹⁵ Karl H.L. **Welker**: *The Alps in Legal History: Landscape Aesthetics and Protection of Nature in the Seventeenth and Eighteenth Centuries*. In: Rechtsgeschichte(n), 2000, pp. 115–123.
- Thomas **Wipf**: *Swiss Cantons*. In: Herbert M. Kritzer (ed.), Legal Systems of the World, A Political, Social and Cultural Encyclopedia. Santa Barbara, Denver, Oxford: ABC-Clio, vol. IV, 2002, pp. 1567–1569. *Available as e-book at http://www.abc-clio.com.*
- World Jurist Association (ed.): Law and Judicial Systems of Nations. Washington, D.C.: World Jurist Association, 2002 (4th rev. ed.), 653p.

 Lawyer, judiciary and law school directory of 193 nations including Switzerland. Information on practicing lawyers and organisations of the Bar, legal education, courts of justice and a very brief indication of the character of the legal system.
- D. Ben Yaakov (ed.): European Food Legislation; Selected Chapters of Food Legislation from Denmark, The Netherlands, Switzerland, Belgium and Austria. Jerusalem: [s.n.], 1964, 289p.

 Translated from Danish, Dutch, French and German by D. Ben Yaakov.

2. Asylum, Immigration and Naturalization Law

a) Translations and Introductions

Aliens' Lo	aw (of Switzerland, '	Translation). Zurich: IAS; Berne: ISA, 19	991, ²¹⁹
32p.	· ·		

220

222

223

224

225

228

Vincent **Chetail**, Vera **Gowlland-Debbas** (eds.): *Switzerland and the International Protection of Refugees*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2002, 304p. (The Graduate Institute of International Studies, vol. 2).

b) Literature

Political Legitimacy in the Law of Political Asylum (Student Note). In:	221
Harvard Law Review, vol. 99, December 1985, pp. 450–471.	

Review of Foreign Laws: Refugees (Appendix III). In: Transnational Legal Problems of Refugees, Michigan Yearbook of International Legal Studies. New York: Clark Boardman, 1982, pp. 551–586.

Australia, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Denmark, France, German, Hong Kong, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, the Philippines, Singapore, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.K.

Switzerland: Foreign Workers in Switzerland. In: International Labour Review, vol. 87, 1963, pp. 133–155.

Switzerland: Provisions Governing the Foreign Labour Force. In: International Labour Review, vol. 91, 1965, pp. 238–240.

Tugrul **Ansay**: *Problems of Migrant Workers in Europe*. In: A.G. Chloros (ed.), The Reform of Family Law in Europe: The Equality of the Spouses, Divorce, Illegitimate Children. Deventer: Kluwer, 1978, pp. 323–338. *German Federal Republic, Switzerland, France, Belgium, The Netherlands, Luxembourg, Austria, Sweden and the U.K. A seminar of the University Institute of Luxembourg.*

Thomas **Bär**: *Swiss Work and Residence Permit Regulations*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 27, 1972, pp. 851–856.

Baker & McKenzie: Breaking New Ground in Switzerland: Work Visa and Labour Law Aspects. London, 1996, 25p.

Hans **Bollmann**: Legal Status of Foreign Workers in Switzerland. In: Legal Status of Foreign Workers in Seven Different Countries: France, Germany, Israel, South Africa, Sweden, Switzerland and the United Kingdom. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1983, pp. 79–90 (Comparative Law Yearbook, vol. 6).

David **Browne**: *Widespread Migration: The Role of International Law and Institutions*. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 86, April 1–4, 1992, pp. 623–643.

M. Gardner **Clark**: *The Swiss Experience with Foreign Workers – Lessons* for the United States. In: Industrial and Labor Relations Review, vol. 36, no. 4, July 1983, pp. 606–623.

- Edwin J. **Cohn**: *New Swiss Nationality Act*. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 2, 1953, pp. 427–430.
- David G. **Forbes-Jaeger**: "Celebrity" Resident Permits. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, October 26, 2000. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters__Ref=2516
- Martin Frey: Swiss Asylum Law: Recent Changes. In: Georgetown Immigration Law Journal, vol. 2, no. 2, Fall 1987, pp. 439–446.
- Urs Haegi: Employment-Based Permanent Residence Options Work and Residence Permits in Switzerland. In: American Immigration Lawyers Association (ed.), Global Immigration Guide: Crossing Borders for Business. Washington, D.C.: AILA Publications, 2002, pp. 215–219.
- Hans-Joachim Hoffmann-Nowotny: Immigrant Minorities in Switzerland: Sociological, Legal and Political Aspects. In: Margaret S. Archer (ed.), Current Research in Sociology for the VIIth World Congress of Sociology, Toronto, Canada, August 18–24, 1974. The Hague, Paris: Mouton & Co., 1974, pp. 1–25 (Special Congress Issue of Current Sociology).
- John C. Hoppe, Zachary Snow: International Legal Practice Restrictions on the Migrant Attorney. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 15, 1974, pp. 298–332.
 England, France, The Netherlands, the German Federal Republic, Switzerland, Italy, Austria, the European Community, Canada, Japan and the U.S.
- Isabel **Hortreiter**, David **Weissbrodt**: The Principle of Non-Refoulement: Article 3 of the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment in Comparison with the Non-Refoulement Provisions of Other International Human Rights' Treaties. In: Buffalo Human Rights Law Review, vol. 5, 1999, pp. 1–74.
- ²³⁸ **International Labour Office (ILO)**: *Analysis of the Immigration Laws and Regulations of Selected Countries*. Geneva: ILO, vol. 1, 1954, Swi 1–4.
- Walter **Kälin**: *The Legal Condition of Refugees in Switzerland*. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIVth International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1994, pp. 57–73 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 24).
- Martin Killias: Immigrants, Crime and Criminal Justice in Switzerland. In: Michael Tonry (ed.), Ethnicity, Crime and Immigration: Comparative and Cross-National Perspectives. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1997, pp. 375–405 (Crime and Justice, vol. 21).
- David A. Martin: Reforming Asylum Adjudication: On Navigating the Coast of Bohemia. In: University of Pennsylvania Law Review, vol. 138, 1990, pp. 1247–1381.
- Christopher McDowell: A Tamil Asylum Diaspora: Sri Lankan Migration, Settlement and Politics in Switzerland. Providence, RI, Oxford: Berghahn Books, 1996, 308p. (Refugee and Forced Migration Studies, 1).

B. Public Law

Karl Josef Partsch: The Right to Leave and to Return in the Countries of

the Council of Europe. In: Israel Yearbook of Human Rights, vol. 5, 1975,

Austria, Belgium, Cyprus, Denmark, Finland, France, the German Democratic Republic, the Federal Republic of Germany, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, Malta, The Netherlands, Norway,

Henry A.J. Ramos: Recent Developments Affecting the International Legal

Rights of Asylum-Seekers in Switzerland: An Overview and Critique. In: Connecticut Journal of International Law, vol. 6, i. 1, Fall 1990, pp. 53–102. Andrew **Shacknove**, Rosemary **Byrne**: The Safe Country Notion in Euro-

pean Asylum Law. In: Harvard Human Rights Journal, vol. 9, Spring 1996,

Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey and the U.K.

pp. 215-263.

243

244

245

pp. 185–228.	
Helen Silving : <i>Nationality in Comparative Law</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 5, 1956, pp. 410–442.	246
Alexander T. Vazsonyi , Martin Killias : <i>Immigration and Crime among Youth in Switzerland</i> . In: Criminal Justice and Behaviour, 28/3, 2001, pp. 329–366.	247
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews	
Mark D. Hobson : <i>Abducting Foreign Nationals Abroad: United States v. Alvarez-Machain (Note)</i> . In: Journal of Transnational Law and Policy, vol. 1, 1992, pp. 253–271.	248
d) Book Reviews	
Jineki C. Butler : Seeking Asylum: Comparative Law and Practice in Selected European Countries (Book Review). In: Maryland Journal of International Law and Trade, vol. 19, Fall 1995, pp. 339–342. Book by Helene Lambert, The Netherlands, Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1994, 220p.	249
3. Human Rights and Civil Rights, including the European Convention for the Protection of Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms	
a) Translations and Introductions	
Georges Abi-Saab : International Criminal Tribunals and the Development of International Humanitarian and Human Rights Law. In: Emile Yakpo, Tahar Boumedra (eds.), Liber Amicorum Judge Mohammed Bedjaoui. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 649–658.	250
Thomas Buergenthal : <i>Modern Constitutions and Human Rights Treaties</i> .	251

In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 36, 1997, pp. 211–223.

- Council of Europe: Convention for the Protection of Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms as Amended by Protocol No. 11, with Protocol Nos. 1, 4, 6, 7, 12 and 13. Strasbourg: Council of Europe, February 2003, 39p.
 - Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int/ (basic texts)
- International Commission of Jurists: The Legal Protection of Privacy: A Comparative Survey of Ten Countries by the International Commission of Jurists. In: International Social Science Bulletin, vol. 24, 1972, pp. 417–583.

b) Literature

- John Andrews: Presumption of Innocence in Switzerland. In: European Law Review, vol. 8, no. 4, August 1983, pp. 287–289. Litigation Minelli Case – E.C.H.R., 1983, Series A, No. 62, jurisdiction European Economic Community.
- John **Andrews**: *Trial Delays in Switzerland*. In: European Law Review, vol. 8, no. 6, December 1983, pp. 417–418.
- Lidija R. Basta Fleiner: Peace within the State and Government under Law. In: Peter Häberle, Jörg Paul Müller (eds.), Menschenrechte und Bürgerrechte in einer vielgestaltigen Welt, Wissenschaftliche Begegnung einiger Freunde von Thomas Fleiner zu Ehren seines 60. Geburtstages. Fribourg: PIFF, Institut für Föderalismus, Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2000, pp. 21–32.
- Vera **Bolgár**: Abuse of Rights in France, Germany and Switzerland: A Survey of a Recent Chapter in Legal Doctrine. In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 35, 1975, pp. 1015–1036.
- Lucius Caflisch: Chapter 16 (Switzerland). In: Elihu Lauterpacht, John G. Collier (eds.), Individual Rights and the State in Foreign Affairs: An International Compendium. New York: Praeger, 1977, pp. 498–545.
- ²⁵⁹ Antonio **Cariglia**: Human Rights in the World Countries Which Have Close Ties with the Community and South Africa. In: Human Rights Law Journal, vol. 4, 1983, pp. 22–33.

 Cyprus, Malta, Turkey, Switzerland, Algeria, Egypt, Jordan, Lebanon, Morocco, Syria, Tunisia, Israel, West Bank, Namibia and the EEC.
- ²⁶⁰ Richard **Carver**: Performance and Legitimacy: National Human Rights Institutions: International Council on Human Rights Policy. Versoix: International Council on Human Rights Policy, 2000, 132p.
- Jane Connors, Andrew Byrnes: Enforcing the Human Rights of Women: A Complaints Procedure for the Women's Convention? In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 21, 1996, pp. 679–783 (Appendix: pp. 784–797).
 - Symposium: Women's Rights are Human Rights: Selected Articles dedicated to Women in the International Human Rights Arena.
- Henry **Delfiner**: *The Swiss School Prayer Case*. In: Journal of Church and State, vol. 10, 1968, pp. 37–49.

David P. Forsythe, Kelly K. Pease: Human Rights, Humanitarian Inter-

vention, and World Politics. In: Human Rights Quarterly, vol. 15, no. 2,

Suzanne Galand-Carval: The European Court of Human Rights De-

1993, pp. 290-314.

263

264

clares War on Unreasonable Delays. In: Saint Louis Warsaw Transatlantic Law Journal, 1996, pp. 109–126.	
Vera Gowlland-Debbas : <i>The Right to Life and Genocide: The Court and an International Public Policy</i> . In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 315–337.	265
Aeyal M. Gross : Rights and Normalization: A Critical Study of European Human Rights Case Law on the Choice and Change of Names. In: Harvard Human Rights Journal, vol. 9, Spring 1996, pp. 269–284.	266
Harold C. Gutteridge , Frederick Parker Walton : Comparative Law of the Right of Privacy – I. The Law of Germany and Switzerland; II. The French Law as to the Right of Privacy. In: Law Quarterly Review, vol. 47, 1931, pp. 203–228.	267
Arthur Haefliger : Lausanne: Swiss Report (The Hierarchy of Constitutional Norms and Its Function in Protecting Human Rights). In: Human Rights Law Journal, vol. 13, no. 3, March 31, 1992, pp. 81–89.	268
Claudine Haenni : <i>Human Rights and Humanitarian Law Treaties Pertaining to Visits</i> . In: Association for the Prevention of Torture (APT)(ed.), Visits under International Law: Theory and Practice: Proceedings of an APT Workshop, Geneva, 23–24 September 1999. Geneva: Association for the Prevention of Torture, 2000, pp. 57–62.	269
Paul Rodolphe Jollès : <i>The Theory of Civil Liberties in Swiss and American Constitutional Law</i> . Ph.D. Thesis Harvard University, 1946 (typewritten).	270
Paavo Kastari : Guarantees of Fundamental Rights and the Constitutional Principle. In: Archiv des öffentlichen Rechts (Neue Folge), vol. 13, 1964, pp. 437–453. Great Britain, France, Switzerland and Finland.	271
Juliane Kokott : <i>Fair Trial: The Inter-American System for the Protection of Human-Rights</i> . In: David Weissbrodt, Rüdiger Wolfrum (eds.), The Right to a Fair Trial. Berlin: Springer, 1997, pp. 133–162 (Beiträge zum ausländischen öffentlichen Recht und Völkerrecht, Bd. 129).	272
Peter H. Kooijmans : <i>In the Shadowland between Civil War and Civil Strife: Some Reflections on the Standard-Setting Process.</i> In: Astrid J.M.	273

Delissen, Gerard J. Tanja (eds.), Humanitarian Law of Armed Conflict: Challenges Ahead. Essays in Honour of Frits Kalshoven. Dordrecht: Marti-

nus Nijhoff Publishers, 1991, pp. 225–247. *Co-publication with T.M.C. Asser Institute.*

- Marie-Françoise **Lücker-Babel**: The Right of the Child to Express Views and to be Heard: An Attempt to Interpret Article 12 of the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child. In: The International Journal of Children's Rights, vol. 3, nos. 3–4, 1995, pp. 391–404.
- Walter **Meier**: *Switzerland: Human Rights in the Armed Forces (National Report)*. In: Septième Congrès International, San Remo, September 23–28, 1976. Brussels: Société Internationale de Droit Pénal Militaire et de Droit de la Guerre, vol. VII, 1978, pp. 745–755.
- ²⁷⁶ Craig **Mokhiber**: *Local Perspectives: Foreign Aid to the Justice Sector.* Versoix: International Council on Human Rights Policy, 2000, 125p.
- ²⁷⁷ Craig **Mokhiber**: Local Perspectives: Foreign Aid to the Justice Sector: Summary of Findings. Versoix: International Council on Human Rights Policy, 2000, 13p.
- Jovan Patrnogic: Human Rights, Humanitarian Law and Refugee Law: Interdependence and Harmonization. In: Federico Mayor (ed.), Karel Vasak Amicorum Liber: Les droits de l'homme à l'aube du XXIe siècle = Los derechos humanos ante el siglo XXI = Human Rights at the Dawn of the Twenty-First Century. Brussels: Bruylant, 1999, pp. 1105–1113. Publication organized by Federico Mayor, Director-General of UNESCO, in celebration of Karel Vasak's 70th birthday.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: *The WTO Constitution on Human Rights*. In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 3, 2000, pp. 19–25.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: *Human Rights and International Economic Law in the 21st Century: Need for Clarifying their Interrelationships.* In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 4, no. 1, 2001, pp. 3–39.
- Anita **Ramasastry**: Secrets and Lies? Swiss Banks and International Human Rights. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 31, no. 2, 1998, pp. 325–456.
- Fritz **Sturm**: *Abuse of Rights in Swiss Law A Survey of Recent Jurisprudence*. In: Alfredo Mordechai Rabello (ed.), Aequitas and Equity: Equity in Civil Law and Mixed Jurisdictions. Jerusalem: Nevo Publishing, 1997, pp. 672–689.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *The Right of Self-Determination of Peoples*. In: Law and State. Tübingen: Institute for Scientific Co-operation, vol. 35, 1987, pp. 22–39.
- Stefan **Trechsel**: A European Commissioner for Human Rights for the European Court of Human Rights. In: Bruno Haller, Hans-Christian Krüger, Herbert Petzold (eds.), Law in Greater Europe: Towards a Common Legal Area: Studies in Honour of Heinrich Klebes. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 178–189.
- Stefan Trechsel: Human Rights and Minority Rights: Two Sides of the Same Coin? A Sketch. In: Paul Mahoney, Franz Matscher, Herbert Petzold, Luzius Wildhaber (eds.), Protection des droits de l'homme: La perspective

européenne = Protecting Human Rights: The European Perspective. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns, 2000, pp. 1443–1453.

Stefan **Trechsel**: *Inflation in the Field of Human Rights?* Nijmegen: Nijmegen University Press, 2000, 28p.

286

287

288

289

290

291

292

293

294

Mark E. Villiger: *Practices Developed by the Commission: Its Relation-ship with Governments.* In: Michele de Salvia, Mark E. Villiger (eds.), The Birth of European Human Rights Law = L'éclosion du droit européen des droits de l'homme – *Liber Amicorum*: Studies in Honour of Carl Aage Nørgaard, Former President of the European Commission of Human Rights. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1998, pp. 333–338 (Schriften des Europa-Instituts der Universität des Saarlandes – Rechtswissenschaft, Bd. 20).

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *To What Extent Has the Right to Education Undergone an Evolution?* In: 4th International Colloquy about the European Convention on Human Rights. Rome: C.E. Doc. H/Coll, vol. 4, 1975, 41p.

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Limitations on Human Rights in Times of Peace, War and Emergency: A Report on Swiss Law.* In: Armand de Mestral, Suzanne Birks, Michael Bothe, Irwin Cotler, Dennis Klinck, André Morel (eds.), The Limitation of Human Rights in Comparative Constitutional Law. Cowansvill: Éditions Yvon Blais, 1986, pp. 41–62.

French title: "La limitation des droits de l'homme en droit constitutionnel comparé".

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Right to Education and Parental Rights*. In: Ronald St. John Macdonald, Franz Matscher, Herbert Petzold (eds.), The European System for the Protection of Human Rights. Dordrecht: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1993, pp. 531–551.

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *The European System of Human Rights Protection*: *Present and Future*. In: Ronald St. John Macdonald (ed.), Essays in Honour of Wang Tieya. Dordrecht: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1993, pp. 919–925.

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Cultural Rights and the Jurisprudence of the Organs of the European Convention on Human Rights*. In: 8th International Colloquy on the ECHR in Budapest, 1995, pp. 58–64 (Yearbook of the ECHR (YBECHR)).

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *The Right to Respect for Private and Family Life: New Case-Law on Art. 8 of the European Convention on Human Rights.* In: The Modern World of Human Rights = El mundo moderno de los derechos humanos – Essays in Honour of Thomas Buergenthal. San José, Costa Rica: Inter-American Institute of Human Rights, 1996, pp. 103–133.

Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Precedent in the European Court of Human Rights*. In: Paul Mahoney, Franz Matscher, Herbert Petzold, Luzius Wildhaber (eds.), Protection des droits de l'homme: La perspective européenne = Protecting Human Rights: The European Perspective. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns, 2000, pp. 1529–1545.

- c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews
- Amann v. Switzerland. In: Human Rights Case Digest, vol. 11, no. 1, 2000, pp. 69–74.
- Athanassoglou and Others v. Switzerland. In: Human Rights Case Digest, vol. 11, no. 3, 2000, pp. 169–172.
- Henry J. Bourguignon: The Belilos Case: New Light on Reservations to Multilateral Treaties. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 29, 1989, pp. 347–386.
- ²⁹⁸ Rebecca J. Cook: *International Human Rights Law concerning Women: Case Notes and Comments.* In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 23, 1990, pp. 779–818.
- Council of Europe: *Yearbook of the European Convention of Human Rights*. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, vol. 1, 1959 (1955–1957), vol. 44 (2001), published annually.
- Mathew **Craven**: *Human Rights and the Environment: The Case of Balmer-Shafroth and Others v. Switzerland.* In: Review of European Community & International Environmental Law (RECIEL), vol. 7, no. 1, 1998, pp. 93–97.
- Joseph W. **Dellapenna**: *Jurisdiction in Human Rights Cases: Is the Teloren Case a Step Backward?* In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 79, April 25–27, 1985, pp. 361–378.
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Schiesser v. Switzer-land, Judgment of 04/12/1979. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 34.

 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Minelli v. Switzerland, Judgment of 25/03/1983. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 62.

 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Zimmermann and Steiner v. Switzerland, Judgment of 13/07/1983. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 66. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Sutter v. Switzerland, Judgment of 22/02/1984. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 74.
 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Sanchez-Reisse v. Switzerland, Judgment of 21/10/1986. In: Publications of the European Court

of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 107.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of F. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 18/12/1987. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 128.

307

308

309

311

313

314

315

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Belilos v. Switzerland, Judgment of 29/04/1988.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 132.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Müller and Others v. Switzerland, Judgment of 24/05/1988.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 133.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Schönenberger and Durmaz v. Switzerland, Judgment of 20/06/1988. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 137.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Schenk v. Switzerland, Judgment of 12/07/1988*. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 140.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Groppera Radio AG* and *Others v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/03/1990.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 173. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Autronic AG v. Switzerland, Judgment of 22/05/1990.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 178.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Weber v. Switzerland, Judgment of 22/05/1990.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 177.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): *Case of Huber v. Switzerland, Judgment of 23/10/1990.* In: Publications of the European Court of Human

- Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 188.
- Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Quaranta v. Switzerland, Judgment of 24/05/1991. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 205.
 - Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Lüdi v. Switzerland, Judgment of 15/06/1992. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 238.
 - Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of S. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/11/1992. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 220.
 - Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of W. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 26/01/1993. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 254-A.
 - Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Kraska v. Switzerland, Judgment of 19/04/1993. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 254-B.
 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Schuler-Zgraggen v. Switzerland, Judgment of 24/06/1993. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 263.

 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Imbrioscia v. Switzer-land, Judgment of 24/11/1993. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 275.

 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Hurtado v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/01/1994. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 280-A.

 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Burghartz v. Switzerland, Judgment of 22/02/1994. In: Publications of the European Court of

Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG,

Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 280-B.

Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Scherer v. Switzerland, Judgment of 25/03/1994. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 287. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	325
European Court of Human Rights (ed.): Case of Schuler-Zgraggen v. Switzerland, Judgment of 31/01/1995. In: Publications of the European Court of Human Rights. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, Series A (Judgments and Decisions), vol. 305-A. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	326
European Court of Human Rights : Case of Gül v. Switzerland, Judgment of 19/02/1996. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1996-I. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	327
European Court of Human Rights: Case of Thomann v. Switzerland, Judgment of 10/06/1996. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1996-III. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	328
European Court of Human Rights: Case of Ankerl v. Switzerland, Judgment of 23/10/1996. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1996-V. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	329
European Court of Human Rights : Case of Nideröst-Huber v. Switzerland, Judgment of 18/02/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-I. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	330
European Court of Human Rights: Case of Balmer-Schafroth and Others v. Switzerland, Judgment of 26/08/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-IV. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	331
European Court of Human Rights : Case of A.P., M.P. and T.P. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 29/08/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-V. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	332
European Court of Human Rights : Case of E.L., R.L. and J.OL. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 29/08/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-V. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	333
European Court of Human Rights : Case of R.M.D. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 26/09/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Ber-	334

lin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-VI. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Camenzind v. Switzerland, Judgment of 16/12/1997. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1997-VIII. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Kopp v. Switzerland, Judgment of 25/03/1998. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1998-II.
 Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Schöpfer v. Switzerland, Judgment of 20/05/1998. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1998-III. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Oliveira v. Switzerland, Judgment of 30/07/1998. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1998-V. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Ali v. Switzerland, Judgment of 05/08/1998. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1998-V. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Hertel v. Switzerland, Judgment of 25/08/1998. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 1998-VI. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Amann v. Switzerland, Judgment of 16/02/2000. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2000-II. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Kiefer v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/03/2000.
 Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Athanassoglou v. Switzerland, Judgment of 06/04/2000, Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2000-IV. Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Tatete v. Switzerland, Judgment of 06/07/2000.
 Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of G.B. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 30/11/2000.

 Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of M.B. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 30/11/2000.
 Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)

European Court of Human Rights: Case of Wettstein v. Switzerland, Judgment of 21/12/2000. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2000-XII. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	347
European Court of Human Rights : Case of I.O. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 08/03/2001. Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	348
European Court of Human Rights : Case of D.N. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 29/03/2001. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2001-III. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	349
European Court of Human Rights : Case of H.B. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 05/04/2001. Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	350
European Court of Human Rights: Case of J.B. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 03/05/2001. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2001-III. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	351
European Court of Human Rights : Case of Medenica v. Switzerland, Judgment of 14/06/2001. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2001-VI. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	352
European Court of Human Rights : Case of F.R. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/06/2001. Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	353
European Court of Human Rights: Case of VGT Verein gegen Tierfabriken v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/06/2001. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2001-VI. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	354
European Court of Human Rights: Case of Boultif v. Switzerland, Judgment of 02/08/2001. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2001-IX. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	355
European Court of Human Rights : Case of Ziegler v. Switzerland, Judgment of 21/02/2002. Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	356
European Court of Human Rights : Case of H.M. v. Switzerland, Judgment of 26/02/2002. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2002-II. Available online at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)	357
European Court of Human Rights: Case of Demuth v. Switzerland, Judgment of 05/11/2002. In: Reports of Judgments and Decisions. Cologne, Berlin, Bonn, Munich: Carl Heymanns Verlag KG, vol. 2002-IX.	358

- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Müller v. Switzerland, Judgment of 05/11/2002.
 - Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- European Court of Human Rights: Case of Minjat v. Switzerland, Judgment of 28/10/2003.
 - Available online only at: http://www.echr.coe.int (case-law, HUDOC database)
- Pierre-Henri **Imbert**: Reservations to the European Convention on Human Rights before the Strasbourg Commission: The Temeltasch Case. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 33, 1984, pp. 558–595.
- Wendy R. **Leibowitz**: *Human Rights Crusader; Philly Lawyer Wins Billions Suing Marcos, Swiss Banks (Robert A. Swift)*. In: The National Law Journal, vol. 19, no. 37, May 12, 1997, p. A1, col. 2.
- John R. Schmertz, Mike Meier: European Court of Human Rights Rules That Official Tapping of Multiple Law Firm Telephone Lines by Swiss Government during Criminal Investigation of Attorney's Wife Violated Privacy Rights of Attorney as Guaranteed by Article 8 of Human Rights Convention. In: International Law Update, vol. 5, March 1999, pp. 31–33. Kopp v. Switzerland.
- Lucian G. Weeramantry: Recent Swiss Decisions Construing Fundamental Rights. In: Review of the International Commission of Jurists, no. 2, 1969, pp. 49–54.

4. Minorities, Discrimination

a) Translations and Introductions

- Council of Europe: Legislation on the Rehabilitation of Disabled People in the Seven States Parties to the Partial Agreement: Belgium, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland, Austria, Portugal, Spain and Switzerland. Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1985 (2nd ed.), 264p.
- Kenneth D. McRae: Switzerland: Example of Cultural Coexistence. Toronto: Canadian Institute of International Affairs, 1964, 74p. (Contemporary Affairs, vol. 33).
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Federal Act on the Equal Treatment of Women and Men (Federal Statute of March 24, 1995). Zurich: Schulthess, 1996, 6p.

b) Literature

Mark Bell: Anti-Discrimination Law in Transition: The European Union and Racism. In: Walter Kälin (ed.), Das Verbot ethnisch-kultureller Diskriminierung: Verfassungs- und menschenrechtliche Aspekte. Basel: Helbing

Giovanni **Biaggini**: Federalism, Subnational Constitutional Arrangements and the Protection of Minorities in Switzerland. In: G. Alan Tarr, Robert F. Williams, Joseph Marko (eds.), Federalism, Subnational Constitutions, and Minority Rights. Westport, CT, London: Praeger Publishers,

Robert H. Billigmeier: A Crisis in Swiss Pluralism: The Romansh and

Their Relations with the German- and Italian-Swiss in the Perspective of a Millenium. 's-Gravenhage: Mouton, 1979, 450p. (Contribution to the

369

370

& Lichtenhahn, 1999, pp. 27–46.

Sociology of Language, vol. 26).

2004, pp. 213–230.

Rebecca J. Cook : Reservations to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 30, Spring 1990, pp. 643–712.	371
Walter Kälin : Federalism and the Resolution of Minority Conflicts. In: Günther Bächler (ed.), Federalism against Ethnicity? Institutional, Legal and Democratic Instruments to Prevent Violent Minority Conflicts. Chur: Verlag Rüegger, 1997, pp. 169–183. Based on the Proceedings of the International Conference on "Federalism against Ethnicity" held in Basel in September 1995.	372
Walter S.G. Kohn: Women in National Legislatures: A Comparative Study of Six Countries. New York: Praeger Publishers, 1980, 249p. The book describes in separate chapters the U.S. House of Representatives, the British House of Commons, the Canadian House of Commons, the German Parliament, the Austrian "Nationalrat" and the Swiss Parliament.	373
Kenneth Lasson : <i>Racism in Great Britain</i> : <i>Drawing the Line on Free Speech</i> . In: Boston College Third World Law Journal, vol. 7, Spring 1987, pp. 161–181.	374
Kurt B. Mayer : <i>Cultural Pluralism and Linguistic Equilibrium in Switzerland</i> . In: American Sociological Review, vol. 16, 1951, pp. 156–163.	375
Kurt B. Mayer : <i>Ethnic Tensions in Switzerland: The Jura Conflict</i> . In: Charles R. Foster (ed.), Nations Without a State: Ethnic Minorities in Western Europe. New York, NY: Praeger, 1980, pp. 189–208.	376
Kenneth D. McRae : <i>Conflict and Compromise in Multilingual Societies: Switzerland</i> . Waterloo, Ont.: Wilfrid Laurier University Press, vol. 1, 1998 (rev. ed.), 296p.	377
Jerome. B. Paradis : Language Rights in Multi-Cultural States: A Comparative Study. In: Canadian Bar Review, vol. 48, 1970, pp. 651–697. Switzerland, Belgium and Canada.	378
Valeria Piergigli : Human Rights and Minority Rights in the International and European Context: Observations on Developments of Linguistic and Cultural Rights Protection. Fribourg: Institut du Fédéralisme, 1997, 23p. (Publications de l'Institut du Fédéralisme Fribourg Suisse, no. 1).	379

- John Tudor **Rees**, Harley V. **Usill**: *They Stand Apart: A Critical Survey of Problems of Homosexuality*. New York: Macmillan, 1955, 220p.

 Part III deals with homosexuality and the laws in other countries (pp. 143–183) by H.A. Hammelmann (Belgium, Denmark, France, West Germany, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland).
- Eschel M. **Rhoodie**: Discrimination in the Constitutions of the World: A Study of the Group Rights Problem. Columbus, GA: Brentwood, 1984, 461p.
 - Part 1: Introduction; Part 2: Group patterns; Part 3: Deals in separate chapters with Belgium, Canada, India, Malaysia, Nigeria, the Philippines, Switzerland, the USSR and Yugoslavia.
- Carol Louise **Schmid**: *The Politics of Language: Conflict, Identity and Cultural Pluralism in Comparative Perspective*. Oxford, New York: Oxford University Press, 2001, 218p.
- The Swiss Institute of Comparative Law: Comparative Study on Discrimination against Persons with HIV or AIDS. Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1993, 509p.

 Edited by the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, Lausanne (Switzerland), under the auspices of the Council of Europe.
- The Swiss Institute of Comparative Law: Local Self-Government, Territorial Integrity and Protection of Minorities: Proceedings of the Uni-Dem Seminar organised in Lausanne on 25–27 April 1996, in Cooperation with the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law. Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1996, 339p. (Science and Technique of Democracy, no. 16).
- Daniel **Thürer**: *National Minorities*: *A Global, European and Swiss Perspective*. In: The Fletcher Forum of World Affairs, vol. 19, no. 1, Winter/Spring 1995, pp. 53–69.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *National Minorities: A Global, European and Swiss Perspective*. In: dialoque (Sarajevo), 7–8/1998, pp. 105–122.
- Daniel **Thürer**: Protection of Minorities in General International Law and in International Humanitarian Law. In: Karel Wellens (ed.), Essays in Honour of Eric Suy. The Hague, Boston, London: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1998, pp. 533–547.
- Christa **Tobler**: *Encore*: "Women's Clauses" in Public Procurement under EC Law. In: European Law Review, vol. 25, 2000, pp. 618–631.
- Christa **Tobler**: *Sex Equality Law in the EU Context*. In: Teresa Martinho Toldy, João Casqueria Cardoso (eds.), A Igualdade entre Mulheres e Homens na Europa às Portas do Século XXI = Equality between Women and Men in Europe: At the Gateway of the 21st Century. Oporto: Edições Universidade Fernando Pessoa, 2000, pp. 21–52.

5. Environment and Animal Welfare

a) Translations and Introductions

Federal Law on the Reduction of CO ₂ Emissions of October 8, 1999. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), October 8, 1999, 9p. CO ₂ Law, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 641.71. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/co2_bg-en.pdf	390
Federal Law on Trade in Toxic Substances (Toxicity Law) and Ordinance Relating to Toxic Substances and Ordinance concerning Prohibited Toxic Substances. [s.l.]: [s.n.], 1984, 39p.	391
Federal Law relating to the Protection of the Environment of 7 October 1983. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), June 10, 1997, 32p. LPE, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.01. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/usv_bg-en.pdf	392
Guidelines for the Ordinance on the Return, the Taking Back and the Disposal of Electrical and Electronic Appliances. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2000, 72p.	393
Guidelines for Water Protection in Agriculture (Subject: Farm Manure). Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1994, 120p.	394
Guidelines of Waste Management in Switzerland. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1986, 41p.	395
National Standards for Forest Certification in Switzerland. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1999, 6p.	396
Noise Abatement Ordinance (NAO) of 15 December 1986. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), June 1, 2001, 43p. NAO, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.41. Available online at:	397
http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/lsv_vo-en.pdf	
Ordinance on Air Pollution of 16 December 1985. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), March 28, 2000, 118p. OAPC, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.318.142.1. Available online at:	398
http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/lrv_vo-en.pdf	
Ordinance on Substances: Guide to Self Supervision. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1989, 124p.	399
Ordinance on the Contained Use of Organisms of August 25, 1999. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), November 23, 1999, 36p.	400

Containment Ordinance, CO (SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.912). Available at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/esv_vo-en.pdf

- Ordinance on the Release of Organisms into the Environment of August
 25, 1999. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), November 23, 1999, 30p.
 - Release Ordinance, RO (SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.911). Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/fsv_vo-en.pdf
- 402 Ordinance on the Return, the Taking Back and the Disposal of Electrical and Electronic Appliances of January 14, 1998. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), January 14, 1998, 8p.
 - ORDEA (SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.016). Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/vreg_vo-en.pdf
- 403 Ordinance Relating to Environmentally Hazardous Substances of June 9, 1986. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), October 2001, 99p.
 - Ordinance on Substances, OSubst, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.013. Online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/sto_vo-en.pdf
- 404 Ordinance Relating to Environmentally Hazardous Substances of June 9, 1986 – Amendment of 11 November 1998. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), November 11, 1998, 20p.
 - Ordinance on Substances, OSubst, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.013. Amendment of November 11, 1998. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/sto_111198-en.pdf
- Ordinance Relating to Safety Data Sheets for Toxic and Environmentally Dangerous Substances of November 9, 1998. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), November 9, 1998, 13p.
 - SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 813.013.4. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/sdb_vo-en.pdf
- 406 Ordinance Relating to the Remediation of Polluted Sites of August 26, 1998. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), August 26, 1998, 14p.
 Contaminated Sites Ordinance, CSO, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.680. On-
 - Contaminated Sites Ordinance, CSO, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.680. Online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/altl_vo-en.pdf
- Switzerland: Federal Law on the Protection of New Plant Varieties (of March 20, 1975). In: Industrial Property, vol. 15, May 1976, Text 1-001:001-008.
- 408 Technical Ordinance on Waste of 10 December 1990. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), April 1, 1996, 31p.
 - TOW, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.015. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/tva_vo-en.pdf
- Anne **Petitpierre-Sauvain**: *Environmental Law in Switzerland*. The Hague, London: Kluwer Law International; Berne: Stämpfli, 1999, 192p.
- Paul McIntosh **Tyler**: *Mining Laws of Switzerland*. Washington, D.C.: Department of the Interior, Bureau of Mines, 1933, 4p. (Information Circular/Bureau of Mines, 6684).

B. Public Law

b) Literature

Contaminated Sites: Register, Evaluate, Remediate. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2001, 40p.	411
Evaluation of Life Cycle Inventories for Packagings. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1998, 177p.	412
Good Laboratory Practice (GLP) in Switzerland, Procedures and Principles. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1986, 35p.	413
<i>NABEL</i> . Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2001, 23p. <i>National Air Pollution Monitoring Network. The network, monitoring stations, principal results.</i>	414
National Report of Switzerland for the Convention on Biological Diversity. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1998, 64p.	415
Proceedings of the Seventh Meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Flora: Lausanne, Switzerland, 9 to 20 October 1989. Lausanne (Switzerland): Secretariat of the Convention, 1991, 1097p. Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of Wild Fauna and Flora.	416
Self Supervision in the Electronics Sector. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1995, 40p. A sector based introduction to self supervision in accordance with the Ordinance on Substances.	417
Special Wastes in Switzerland: From the Problem to the Solution. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1999, 25p.	418
Sustainability Assessment of Swiss Forest Policy. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1999, 61p.	419
Sustainable Development in Switzerland. Strategy of the Federal Council. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1997, 13p.	420
Swiss National Profile Assessing the National Infrastructure for Management of Chemicals. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2000, 168p.	421
Astrid Boos-Hersberger : <i>Transboundary Water Pollution and State Responsibility: The Sandoz Spill.</i> In: Annual Survey of International and Comparative Law, vol. 4, Fall 1997, pp. 103–131.	422
Hartwin Bungert, Ernst Brandl: Constitutional Entrenchment of Envi-	423

ronmental Protection: A Comparative Analysis of Experiences Abroad. In: Harvard Environmental Law Review, vol. 16.1, 1992, pp. 1–100.

- Thomas Cottier: *The WTO and Environmental Law: Three Points for Discussion.* In: James Cameron, Agata Fijalkowski (eds.), Trade and the Environment, Bridging the Gap. London: Cameron May, 1998, pp. 56–64.
- Andrew H. **Darrell**: *Killing the Rhine*: *Immoral, but is it Illegal?* In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 29, no. 2, 1989, pp. 421–472.
- André Desaules, Markus Hämmann, Peter Weisskopf: Commentary on the Ordinance of 1 July 1998 Relating to Impacts on the Soil (OIS).
 Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2001, 44p.
- Peter **Dollinger**: Legal Protection of Wild Vertebrates in Switzerland. Liebefeld-Berne (Switzerland): Swiss Federal Veterinary Office, 1990, 79p.
- Rudolf **Dolzer**: *Property and Environment: The Social Obligation Inherent in Ownership.* Morges (Switzerland): IUNC Publication, 1976, 72p. (IUCN Environmental Policy and Law Paper, no. 12).
- Thomas **Fleiner-Gerster**: *Switzerland*. In: Sevinç Ercman (ed.), European Environmental Law. Legal and Economic Appraisal. Berne: Bubenberg-Verlag, 1977, pp. 417–432.
- Amy A. **Fraenkel**: *The Convention on Long-Range Transboundary Air Pollution: Meeting the Challenge of International Cooperation.* In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 30, Spring 1989, pp. 447–476.
- Martin **Frick**: *The Polluter Pays Principle as a Swiss Constitutional Principle: The Relevance of EC Experience*. Berne: Stämpfli; Zurich: Schulthess, 2002, 42p. (Swiss Papers on European Integration, vol. 33).
- Martin A. Girsberger: Biodiversity and the Concept of Farmers' Rights in International Law: Factual Background and Legal Analysis. Berne, New York: Peter Lang, 1999, 365p. (Studies in Global Economic Law = Studien zum globalen Wirtschaftsrecht, vol. 1).
- Antoine F. **Goetschel**: Legal Aspects of Animal Welfare Law concerning Animal Experiments: A Viewpoint of the Animal Welfare Movement. In: Federation of European Laboratory Animal Science Associations (ed.), International Harmonization of Laboratory Animal Husbandry Requirements. London: Royal Society of Medicine Press Ltd., 1997, pp. 140–144. Proceedings of the 6th FELASA Symposium of June 19–21, 1996 in Basel, Switzerland.
- Antoine F. Goetschel: Animal Research: When does it Become Abuse in the Opinion of the Public? In: Philip N. O'Donoghue (ed.), The Ethics of Animal Experimentation: Proceedings of the EBRA/FELASA European Congress. London: EBRA, 1998, pp. 187–189. Proceedings of the European Congress held on December 17–18, 1996 at the Palais des Congrès, Brussels, under the patronage of HRH Prince Laurent of Belgium. EBRA: European Biomedical Research Association. FELASA: Federation of European Laboratory Animal Science Associations.
- Antoine F. **Goetschel**: *Animal Cloning and Animal Welfare Law in Switzerland*. Zurich, Berne: Stiftung für das Tier im Recht, 2000, 27p.

Antoine F. **Goetschel**: Dolphinariums in Europe from the Animal Protection Law Viewpoint taking the Legal Situation in Switzerland in particu-

lar into Account: Report by the Foundation for the Animal in Law for the Attention of the Working Group for the Protection of Marine Mammals. Wädenswil: ASMS Verlag, 2001, 32p.	
Antoine F. Goetschel : <i>Animal Welfare Legislation in Switzerland: A Report by the Foundation for the Animal in the Law.</i> Zurich, Berne: Stiftung für das Tier im Recht, 2002, 18p.	437
Antoine F. Goetschel : <i>The Dignity of Whales</i> . In: ASMS (ed.), whale zone 02. Zurich: Tierschutzverlag, 2002, pp. 342–350. <i>ASMS: Arbeitsgruppe zum Schutze der Meeressäuger Schweiz = Working Group for the Protection of Marine Mammals Switzerland</i> .	438
Katharina Huber , Christian Schmelz , Kurt Deketelaere , Jan Vanheule , Michal Hrasky , Alexandra Hrska , Joanna Koufakis , Rita Morosani , Pauline M. Callow : <i>Country Reports: Austria, Belgium, Czech Republic, Greece, Switzerland, the United Kingdom</i> . In: European Environmental Law Review, vol. 9, no. 10, October 2000, pp. 258–265.	439
International Bar Association – Committee for International Environmental Law: Environmental Liability: 7th Residential Seminar on Environmental Law, 9–13 June 1990, Montreux, Switzerland. London, Boston: Graham & Trotman, 1991, 399p. (International Bar Associations Series).	440
William A. Irwin : <i>Toxic Substances Laws and Enforcement: With Special Reference to the Enforcement of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act in the United States.</i> In: RabelsZ (Zeitschrift für ausländisches Privatrecht), vol. 40, 1976, pp. 474–494.	441
Alexandre Charles Kiss : Survey of Current Developments in International Environmental Law. Morges (Switzerland): IUNC Publication, 1976, 141p. (IUCN Environmental Policy and Law Paper, no. 10). Published with the assistance of the Fund for Environmental Studies (FUST) by the International Union for Conservation of Nature and Natural Resources.	442
Peter Knoepfel : Survey on Current Environmental Law in Switzerland – Zum Stand des Umweltrechts in der Schweiz. Lausanne: Institut des Hautes Etudes en Administration Publique, October 1990, 66p. (Cahiers de l'IDHEAP, no. 65).	443
Juliane Kokott : <i>Equity in International Law</i> . In: Ferenc L. Tóth (ed.), Fair Weather? Equity Concerns in Climate Change. London: Earthscan Publications, 1999, pp. 173–192.	444
Katharina Kummer : <i>International Management of Hazardous Wastes: The Basel Convention and Related Legal Rules</i> . Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1995, 455p. (Oxford Monographs in International Law).	445
Katharina Kummer : <i>The Basel Convention: Ten Years On.</i> In: Review of European Community & International Environmental Law (RECIEL), vol. 7, i. 3, 1998, pp. 227–236.	446

- Katharina Kummer: Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes: Learning from Regional Free Trade Regimes? In: James Cameron, Agata Fijalkowski (eds.), Implementation of Multilateral Environmental Agreements – Ways and Means, Report of the Conference, 15–16 September 1997. The Hague: Ministry of Housing, Spatial Planning and the Environment, 1998, pp. 128–132.
- ⁴⁴⁸ Katharina **Kummer**: Accepted and Hidden Realities of the Basel Ban on Hazardous Waste Exports. In: BNA International Environment Reporter, vol. 23, no. 21, October 2000, pp. 808–810.
- Karl-Ludwig **Kunz**: *Crimes against the Environment: Switzerland*. In: Revue Internationale de Droit Pénal, vol. 65, nos. 3–4, 1994, pp. 1187–1195.
- Matthew A. **Light**: Different Ideas of the City: Origins of Metropolitan Land-Use Regimes in the United States, Germany and Switzerland. In: Yale Journal of International Law, vol. 24, Summer 1999, pp. 577–611.
- Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): The Control of Trade in Toxic Chemicals: The Swiss Experience. Paris: OECD, Environmental Directorate, 1976, 14p.
- 452 Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Environmental Impact Assessment: Analysis of the Environmental Consequences of Significant Public and Private Projects. Paris: OECD, Environmental Directorate, 1979, 71p. Part I contains the findings and Part II the instruments of analysis in Australia, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, France, Germany (Federal Republic), Japan, The Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.
- Daniel **Peregrina**: *Environmental Regulation in Switzerland*. In: Thomas Handler (ed.), Regulating the European Environment. London, New York: Chancery Law Pub., 1997 (2nd ed.), pp. 209–220.
- Franz Xaver **Perrez**: *The Relationship between "Permanent Sovereignty"* and the Obligation Not to Cause Transboundary Environmental Damage. In: Environmental Law, vol. 26, 1996, pp. 1187–1212.
- Franz Xaver **Perrez**: Cooperative Sovereignty: From Independence to Interdependence in the Structure of International Environmental Law. The Hague, Cambridge, Dordrecht: Kluwer Law International, 2000, 395p.
- Heribert **Rausch**: *Some Aspects of Swiss Law on Prevention of Pollution*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 6, 1978, pp. 675–677.
- 457 Hansjörg Seiler: Regional Safety Planning A Swiss Experience. In: IAEA Working Materials J4-TC-592.8. Vienna, September 1994. Conference at the IAEA/UNEP/UNIDO/WHO-Meeting on Guidelines for Integrated Risk Assessment and Management, Vienna, September 12–16, 1994.
- Hansjörg Seiler: Review of "Planning Cells": Problems of Legitimation. In: Ortwin Renn, Thomas Webler, Peter Wiedemann (eds.), Fairness and Competence in Citizen Participation. Evaluating Models for Environmental Discourse. Dordrecht: Kluwer, 1995, pp. 141–155.
 Lecture given at the Humboldt Workshop in Rorschach on June 25–27, 1992.

Hansjörg Seiler : <i>Risk Based Regulation</i> : <i>State, Development and Tendencies in Swiss Law.</i> In: Energy Research Inc. (ed.), Proceedings, Rockville/Stockholm/Villigen, October 1996. Stockholm, no. 5, 1996. <i>Paper presented at the Executive Meeting on Risk Based Regulations and Inspections, August 12–14, 1996, Stockholm.</i>	459
Hansjörg Seiler : <i>Legal Questions of Regional Safety Planning</i> . In: International Journal of Environment and Pollution, June 1996, pp. 415–427.	460
Hansjörg Seiler : <i>The Legal Implementation of Regional Safety Planning: Taking into Account the Risk Based Regulation Approach</i> . In: International Journal of Technology Management, December 1996, pp. 438–448.	461
Hansjörg Seiler : Risk Based Regulation: A Convenient Concept for Legislation and Regulation in the Field of Technical Risks. In: Society for Risk Analysis Europe (ed.), Proceedings of the Conference, Paris, vol. 2, 1998, pp. 1177–1187. 1998 Annual Conference on "Risk Analysis: Opening the Process" on October 11–14, 1998.	462
Hansjörg Seiler : <i>Legal Aspects of Natural Working Fluids</i> . In: European Commission, DG Energy and Transport: Natural Working Fluids: A Challenge for the Future. Paris: Report No. HPC-WR-21 (Workshop Proceedings), 1999, pp. 41–44.	463
Hansjörg Seiler : <i>Law and Technical Risks: Risk Based Regulation: Practical Experience</i> . In: Safety, Risk and Reliability: Trends in Engineering. Malta: IABSE Publication, 2001, pp. 21–23. <i>International Conference in Malta, March 21–23, 2001. Available on CD-Rom.</i>	464
Hansjörg Seiler , Thomas Flüeler : <i>Risk Based Regulation: A Suitable Concept to Legislate and Regulate Technical Risks? Evaluation of Various Case Studies in Switzerland</i> . In: Louis H.J. Goossens (ed.), Proceedings of the 9 th Annual Conference on Risk Analysis: Facing the New Millenium (SRA-Europe), Rotterdam, October 10–13, 1999. Delft: Delft University Press, 1999, pp. 593–597.	465
Gilbert Hamish Stewart , J.E. Riley : <i>The Effects of New Animal Welfare Laws in Switzerland: Report of a Visit to Switzerland, 23–25 June 1982</i> . Tolworth: Agricultural Development and Advisory Service (ADAS), 1982, 13p.	466
Hans Rudolf Trüeb : <i>Natural Resource Damages: A Swiss Perspective</i> . In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 23, no. 1, 1998, pp. 8–17.	467
Ursula Wassermann : <i>Switzerland's Control of Trade in Toxic Chemicals</i> . In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 11, 1977, pp. 283–286.	468
Ursula Wassermann : Attempts at Control over Toxic Waste. In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 15, 1981, pp. 410–430. Belgium, Canada, Denmark, France, Germany, German Democratic Republic, The Nether-	469

lands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S., the WHO, the OECD and the UN. Thomas Webler, Ortwin Renn, Hans Kastenholz: Procedural and Sub-

Saftey and Environment, vol. 7, Spring 1996, pp. 145–168.

IIASA Symposium on Fairness and Siting.

stantive Fairness in Landfill Siting: A Swiss Case Study. In: Risk: Health,

c) Treaties and Agreements

- Austria, Canada, Denmark, France, Federal Republic of Germany, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland: Declaration on Acid Rain.
 In: International Legal Materials, vol. 23, no. 3, May 1984, pp. 662–663.
- Denmark, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, United Kingdom: Agreement on the Implementation of a European Project on Pollution (Sewage Sludge); Done at Brussles, November 23, 1971; entered into force on August 1, 1972. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 12, 1973, pp. 9–15.
- European Economic Community, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Switzerland: Convention on the Protection of the Rhine against Chemical Pollution (Done at Bonn on December 3, 1976). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 16, 1977, pp. 242–256.

6. Transportation and Communications

a) Translations and Introductions

- András A. **Gurovits**, Rolf P. **Jetzer**, Martin **Schmid Ding**: *Das Schweizerische Telekommunikationsrecht* = *Le droit des télécommunications suisse*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1998, 662p. (Schweizerisches Infrastrukurrecht (SIR), vol. 1). *Introduction and Telecommunications Act in English.*
- Bruno **Hunziker**, Daniel **Marugg**, Michael A. **Meer**: *Swiss Telecommunication Law*. Salzburg (Austria): Center for International Legal Studies (CILS), 2001, 65p. (loose-leaf).
- 476 Swiss Federal Office of Communications (OFCOM): Telecommunications Law, Act of April 1997. April 1997, 17p.
 Available online at: http://www.bakom.ch/imperia/md/content/english/telecomdienste/principlesandconsultations/law/fmg e 22 12 2003.pdf
- 477 **Swiss Federal Office of Communications (OFCOM)**: Decree concerning Telecommunication Services of October 2001. 2001, 27p.

 Available online at: http://www.bakom.ch/imperia/md/content/english/telecomdienste/principlesandconsultations/law/2.pdf

b) Literature

- 478 Handbook on Emission Factors for Road Transport. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 1999.
 Available on CD-ROM.
- Frederick M. **Abbott**, David J. **Gerber**: *Public Policy and Global Technological Integration*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, March 1997, 392p.

Michele **Bernasconi**: *Communications and Competition – Developments*

at the Crossroads. In: International Business Lawyer, December 2002,

Lucius Caflisch: The Law of International Waterways in Its Institutional

Aspects. In: Walter Haller, Alfred Kölz, Georg Müller, Daniel Thürer (eds.), Im Dienst an der Gemeinschaft: Festschrift für Dietrich Schindler zum

65. Geburtstag. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1989, pp. 21–45.

pp. 517-519.

480

Paul Steven Dempsey : <i>European Aviation Regulation: Flying through the Liberalization Labyrinth</i> . In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 15, Summer 1992, pp. 311–374.	482
Hans Dietler : <i>The Regulation and Nationalization of the Swiss Railways</i> . In: Annals of the American Academy of Political and Social Science. Philadelphia: American Academy of Political and Social Science, vol. 13, 1899, no. 2, pp. 143–172, no. 3, pp. 291–322.	483
Adrian U. Dörig : <i>Telecommunications, the Millennium, the Internet and Beyond; Switzerland: Development of Telecoms Market since Liberalisation</i> . In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 48–51 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).	484
Aryeh S. Friedman : Laker Airways: The Dilemma of Concurrent Jurisdiction and Conflicting National Policies. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 11, Spring 1985, pp. 181–236.	485
Werner Guldimann : Towards a Complete Revision of the Swiss Aviation Act (Lecture at Meeting of Swiss Air Law Society, Basel, Oct. 1980). In: Air Law, vol. 6, no. 1, 1981, pp. 17–22.	486
Harold Dexter Hazeltine : The Law of the Air: Three Lectures Delivered in the University of London at the Request of the Faculty of Laws. London: Periodicals Service Company, 1911, 152p. Three lectures on air law, one of them dealing with the principles and problems of national air law (English, German, French and Swiss).	487
Jonathan M. Hoffman , Philip S. Harris : <i>Recent Developments in Aviation Case Law</i> . In: Journal of Air Law and Commerce, vol. 58, 1992, pp. 1–101.	488
Rico Maggi : <i>Transport Regulation in Switzerland</i> . In: Transport Deregulation: An International Movement. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1991, pp. 63–74.	489
Stephen C. McCaffrey : <i>The International Law Commission and Its Efforts to Codify the International Law of Waterways</i> . In: Schweizerisches Jahrbuch für Internationales Recht, vol. 47, 1990, pp. 32–55.	490
Giovanna Montanaro , Bernard Vischer , Alexander von Ziegler : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: The Official Guide to Ship Registries 2002. Stamford, CT: International Marketing Strategies (IMS), 2002, pp. 367–370.	491
Roger Pfister : Swiss Legislation concerning the Drainage and Treatment of Surface Water from Roads. In: Routes/Roads, vol. 302, 1999, pp. 31–39. Parallel texts in English and French (World Road Association, Paris).	492

- Dieter Schoner: Recent Aviation Legislation in Continental Europe (Note).
 In: Air Law, vol. 4, 1979, pp. 22–26.
 France, Germany (Fed. Rep.), Portugal and Switzerland.
- Dieter **Schoner**: Switzerland: New Legislation on Aircraft Accident Investigation. In: Air Law, vol. 7, no. 2, Spring 1982, pp. 122–123.
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: Superseding Clauses in the Bills of Lading. In: European Transport Law, 1985, pp. 401–415.
- ⁴⁹⁶ Alexander **von Ziegler**: *New International Convention on Maritime Liens and Mortgages*, *1993*. In: BIMCO Review (London), 1994, pp. 81–82.
- ⁴⁹⁷ Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Amended Swiss Maritime Law: Swiss Flag for International Joint Ventures*. In: International Maritime Law, vol. 3, no. 3, March 1996, pp. 106–107.
- ⁴⁹⁸ Alexander **von Ziegler**: *The Comité Maritime International (CMI): The Voyage from 1897 into the Next Millennium*. In: Uniform Law Review, no. 4, 1997, pp. 728–757.
- ⁴⁹⁹ Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Issues of Transport Law*. In: CMI Yearbook 1998, 1998, pp. 107–117.
- Alexander von Ziegler: Alternatives and Methods of Unification or Harmonisation of Maritime Law. In: Il Diritto Marittimo, vol. 1, 1999, pp. 232–239.
- Rolf H. **Weber**: *Status and Developments in Swiss Telecommunications Law.* In: International Telecoms Review, 2003, pp. 34–37.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Carriage by Air: Cases concerning Interpretation of Uniform Laws Warsaw Convention of 1929 on International Carriage by Air (Germany: 1 case; U.S.: 4 cases; Switzerland: 1 case). In: Unification of Law Year-Book, 1958, pp. 395–416.
- Abby L. Posefsky: Air Law-Warsaw Convention and Montreal Agreement: Hijacking Victims May Recover Damages from Airline: Husserl v. Swissair (Comment). In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 6, 1973, pp. 555–68.
- James C. **Stroud**: *Recent Developments in Aviation Case Law*. In: Journal of Air Law and Commerce, vol. 59, September/October 1993, pp. 1–75.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Air Charter Services: Understanding between the United States of America and Switzerland, Effected by Exchange of Letters Signed at Berne on November 20 and 24, 1975. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1976, 10p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 8161). Entered into force on November 24, 1975.

Air Transport Services: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland Amending the Interim Agreement of August 3, 1945, as Amended, and the Agreed Minute of February 6, 1957, Effected by Exchange of Notes Signed at Berne on December 9, 1970. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1971, 6p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 7008).

English and French.

Air Transport Services: Low-Cost Fares: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Modifying the Interim Agreement of August 3, 1945, as Amended Effected by Exchange of Letters Signed at Berne on November 4, 1977. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1978, 4p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 8920).

Convention for the Establishment of a European Space Agency (Done at Paris on May 30, 1975). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 14, 1975, pp. 855-908.

Belgium, Denmark, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland and the United Kingdom.

Diplomatic Notes Modifying the Annex to the Air Services Agreement between the Government of the Republic of Singapore and the Government of the Swiss Confederation signed at Singapore on 28th February, 1969. Singapore: Government Printing Office, 1971, 5p. English and French.

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government Constituting an Agreement for Air Services between and beyond Their Respective Territories. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1952, 7p. (Great Britain. Foreign Office, Switzerland, 1952, no. 1, cmd. 8636).

Exchange of Notes between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Federal Council Further Revising the Route Schedules Annexed to the Air Services Agreement Signed at London on 5 April 1950, Berne, 16 January–5 February 1979. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1979, 4p. (Treaty Series, no. 50. Cmnd. 7552).

Postal Express Mail Service: Agreement, with Detailed Regulations, between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Berne and Washington on December 7, 1978 and January 22, 1979. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1981, 28p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10008). English and French.

Provisional Agreement Relating to Air Services between Ireland and Switzerland, Dublin, May 6th, 1948. Dublin: Stationery Office, 1948, 6p. ([Ireland (Eire) Treaties, etc.] Treaty Series, 1948, no. 5).

Telecommunication Convention, with Annexes, and Final Protocol between the United States of America and Other Governments, Signed at Geneva December 21, 1959, Signed on Behalf of the United States of

59

506

508

507

509

510

511

512

513

- America, Subject to Certain Declarations, December 21, 1959. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1962, 616p. (U.S. Department of State, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 4892).
- Telecommunication Convention, with Annexes, and Final Protocol between the United States of America and Other Governments. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1967, 626p. (U.S. Department of State, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 6267).
- William S. **Strauss**: Air Laws and Treaties of the World: An Annotated Compilation Prepared for the Committee on Science and Astronautics, U.S. House of Representatives, 87th Congress, 1st session, May 11, 1961. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1961, 1476p. It contains also the text in English of the air laws of Switzerland.
- U.S. Library of Congress Law Library: Air Laws and Treaties of the World. 89th Congress, 1st session, May 11, 1961. Committee Print Prepared at the Request of Senator Warren G. Magnuson, Chairman of the Committee on Commerce, United States Senate. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 3 vols., 1965, 4483p.
 - Vol. I is a complete revision of the 1961-publication compiled by William S. Strauss. Vol. I: Air laws from Aden to Italy. Vol. II: Air laws from the Ivory Coast to Zanzibar. Vol. III: Multilateral aviation agreements and bilateral U.S. air transport agreements. All translated into English.

7. Nuclear and Other Energy Resources

a) Translations and Introductions

- 518 Draft Federal Order concerning the Atomic Engergy Act. In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 20, 1977, pp. 45–49.
- Draft Federal Order concerning the Atomic Energy Act of 6th October, 1978. In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 23, October 6, 1978, pp. 57–62.
- Federal Department of the Interior on Radiation Protection Nuclear Research Institutes (Text). In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 4, September 12, 1969 (R.O. 1969–565), pp. 31–33.
- Federal Order concerning the Atomic Energy Act of 6th October, 1978. In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 23, 1979, pp. 57–62.
- Nuclear Liability: Switzerland Bill on Third Party Liability in the Nuclear Field (L.R. CN). In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 25 (suppl.), 1980, pp. 3–13.
- Ordinance relating to Protection from Non-Ionising Radiation (ONIR, 814.710) of 23 December 1999. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), February 1, 2000, 20p. Online: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/nisv_vo-en.pdf

b) Literature

Stanley K. Hornbeck: Federal Control of Water Power in Switzerland.
In: American Political Science Review, vol. 3, 1909, pp. 86–87.

524 525

Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Nuclear Legislation: Analytical Study – Regulations Governing the Transport of Radioactive Materials. Paris: OECD – Nuclear Energy Agency, 1981, 201p.

Regulations governing the transport of radioactive materials. A survey of international regulations, containing also a survey of national regulations of Switzerland.

526

Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): *Nuclear Legislation: Analytical Study – Regulatory and Institutional Framework for Nuclear Activities.* Paris, Washington, D.C.: OECD – Nuclear Energy Agency, 2 vols., 1983, 1984.

Vol. 2 contains a chapter on Swiss nuclear legislation.

527

Norbert **Pelzer**, Werner **Bischof**: Comparative Review of Public Participation in Nuclear Licensing Procedures in Certain European Countries. In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 19, 1977, pp. 53–72.

Deals with France, The Netherlands, Sweden and Switzerland.

Hansjörg **Seiler**: *Risk Based Regulation*: *A Legal View*. In: International Journal of Global Energy Issues, vol. 12, 1999, pp. 180–195.

c) Treaties and Agreements

Agreement between the Swiss Federal Council and the Government of the Federal Republic of Germany on Radiation Protection in Case of Emergency. In: Nuclear Law Bulletin, vol. 22, 1978, pp. 51–52.

529

Atomic Energy: Carbide Fuel Development: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Berne on November 15, 1982. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1985, 19p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10608).

531

530

Atomic Energy: Radioactive Waste Management – Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Bethesda and Baden, August 26 and September 26, 1986; United States. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1993, 11p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 11384).

Atomic Energy: Research Participation and Technical Exchange in Loss of Fluid Test (Loft) and Emergency Core Cooling Systems-Reflood Program: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Washington and Würenlingen June 15 and July 9, 1979. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1980, 21p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 9607).

532

Atomic Energy: Research Participation and Technical Exchange in Steel Technology and Fracture Mechanics: Arrangement between the

- United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Washington and Wurenlingen June 15 and July 9, 1979. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1980, 12p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 9606).
- Atomic Energy: Technical Information Exchange and Cooperation in Nuclear Safety Matters – Arrangement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Bethesda and Berne on July 20 and August 10, 1982 with Patent Addendum. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1985, 14p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10431).
- Proposed Agreement for Cooperation between the U.S. and the Swiss Federal Council Message from the President of the United States Transmitting the Text of a Proposed Agreement for Cooperation between the Government of the United States of America and the Swiss Federal Council concerning Peaceful Uses of Nuclear Energy, with Accompanying Annex and Agreed Minute, Pursuant to 42 U.S.C. 2153(B). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1998, 113p. (House Document, 105th Congress, 2nd Session, 105–184).
- Switzerland, 1. Privileges and Immunities, Delegation to the Negotiations on Nuclear and Space Arms: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Effected by Exchange of Notes, Dated at Berne March 1 and 5, 1985. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1991, 4p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 11188). English and French.
- International Atomic Energy Agency: Atomic Energy: Application of Safeguards Pursuant to the Non-Proliferation Treaty and the US-IAEA Safeguards Agreement of November 18, 1977, Protocol between the United States of America, Switzerland and the International Atomic Energy Agency, suspending the Agreement of February 28, 1972, signed at Vienna September 23, 1980, with Exchange of Letters. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1981, 6p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 9900).

8. Military and National Security

- George H. **Aldrich**: *New Life for the Laws of War*. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 75, no. 4, October 1981, pp. 764–783.
- André Amstein: The Decisions on Political and Military Intelligence Service According to Swiss Law. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Central Intelligence Agency, Foreign Documents Division, 1958, 84p.
- Werner **Balsiger**: Forbidden Intelligence Operations ("Der verbotene Nachrichtendienst", English). Washington, D.C.: United States Central Intelligence Agency, Foreign Documents Division, 1956, 14p.
- Urs **Cipolat**: Nonproliferation and Switzerland: A Critical Analysis of Switzerland's Legislation concerning Military Export Controls. Berne: University of Berne, Institut für Politikwissenschaften, 2000, 45p.

Roger Corbaz : Espionage under Swiss Law. Washington, D.C.: Central Intelligence Agency, Foreign Documents Division, 1956, 14p. Report U-9027, 19 October 1956. Translation of "L'espionnage en droit suisse; exposé de quelques problèmes juridiques", an article in the Revue pénale suisse, vol. 68, no. 1, 1953, pp. 59–68.	542
René Depierre : <i>Swiss Military Justice</i> . In: Military Law Review, vol. 21 (Pam. 27-100-21), 1963, pp. 123–144.	543
Remy Faesch: The Swiss Army System. New York: Stechert, 1916, 24p.	544
David G. Forbes-Jaeger , John McBrayer : <i>Switzerland and United States Join Forces in Fight against Terrorism</i> . In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, October 24, 2002. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters_Ref=5746	545
Carl Joachim Friedrich , Taylor Cole : <i>Responsible Bureaucracy: A Study of the Swiss Civil Service</i> . Cambridge, MA: Harvard University Press, 1932, 93p. (Studies in Systematic Political Science and Comparative Government).	546
Sheldon Glueck : Continental Police Practice: In the Formative Years. Springfield, IL: Charles C. Thomas Publisher, 1974, 70p. A study of European police systems in 1926. The police systems covered by this study are those of Paris, Brussels, The Hague, Berlin, Leipzig, Dresden, Munich, Prague, Vienna, Rome, Berne and Zurich.	547
Blair Lee: <i>The Military Law and Efficient Citizen Army of the Swiss</i> . Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1916, 79p. (United States 64th Congress, 1st Session. Senate. Doc. 360).	548
Chip Lowe : <i>Public Safety Legislation and the Referendum Power</i> : A Re-Examination. In: Hastings Law Journal, vol. 37, March 1986, pp. 591–635.	549
Walter Meier : <i>The Organization of Military Jurisdiction and the Status of Judges and Officers of the Military Justice Corps in Switzerland.</i> In: Revue de Droit Pénal Militaire et de Droit de la Guerre, vol. 11, 1972, pp. 375–386.	550
Francis William O'Brien : <i>The Swiss Cantons and Anti-Communist Laws</i> . In: Ottawa Law Review, vol. 1, 1966, pp. 129–147.	551
Francis William O'Brien : <i>Swiss Law and Subversive Groups</i> . In: Northern Ireland Law Quarterly, vol. 18, 1967, pp. 302–321.	552
Francis William O'Brien : <i>Switzerland and National Anti-Communist Measures</i> . In: Mercer Law Review, vol. 18, 1967, pp. 387–453.	553
Raymond Probst : International Demarcation of Compulsory Military Service with Special Emphasis on the Swiss-United States Situation. In: Georgia Law Journal, vol. 45, 1956, pp. 60–74.	554
Jerry W. Ralston : <i>The Defense of Small States in the Nuclear Age: The Case of Sweden and Switzerland</i> . Geneva: Institut Universitaire des Hautes Etudes Internationales; Seattle: Northwest Copy Company, 1969, 255p. (Université de Genève, Institut Universitaire des Hautes Etudes Internationales, no. 193).	555

- Joachim **Remak**: *A Very Civil War: The Swiss Sonderbund War of 1847*. Boulder: Westview Press, 1993, 221p.
- George J. Roman: Switzerland. In: Gun Control Laws in Foreign Countries.
 Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress Law Library, 1981, 185p.
- U.S. Library of Congress Law Library: Courts Martial Law of Soviet Russia, Germany, Italy, Switzerland and Japan and the Disciplinary Code of Soviet Russia. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress Law Library, 1944 (2nd ed.), 67p.

A survey of the military laws of various countries with translations of relevant code provisions. Mimeographed.

II. Public International Law

1 General

a) Translations and Introductions

- Dag Hammarskjöld Library, Department of Public Information: Public International Law: A Selective Bibliography. New York: United Nations, 1995, 51p.
 - Prepared for the United Nations Congress on public international law held in New York on March 13–17, 1995.
- Herbert J. Liebesny: Foreign Legal Systems: A Comparative Analysis. Washington, D.C.: George Washington University – National Law Center (Government Contracts Program), 1981 (4th rev. ed.), 413p. Chapter 9 deals with judicial review (Germany, Italy, Switzerland, France).
- United Nations: Legislative Series: Laws and Practices concerning the Conclusion of Treaties. New York, 1953, 189p. Contains texts of the constitutional provisions from 86 countries relating to the negotiation and conclusion of treaties.
- Konrad Zweigert, Hein Kötz: An Introduction to Comparative Law. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1998 (3rd ed.), 742p.
 Translated from German by Tony Weir.

b) Literature

- Alternative Reservations to the Compulsory Jurisdiction of the International Court of Justice (Notes). In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 72, February 1959, pp. 749–760.
- Georges Abi-Saab: On Discretion: Reflections on the Nature of Consultative Function of the International Court of Justice. In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 36–50.

Margareta Baddeley: The Settlement of Conflicts within an International

Federation. In: FIBA International Legal Symposium. Bilbao: Deusto,

Carl Baudenbacher: A Brief Guide to European State Aid Law. The

Carl Baudenbacher: The Legal Nature of EEA Law in the Course of

Time: A Drama in Six Acts, and More May Follow. In: Davíd Thór Björgvinsson, Gaukur Jörundsson, Stefán Már Stefánsson, Tryggvi Gunnarson (eds.), Afmaelisrit, Thór Vilhjálmsson Sjötugur. Reykjavik: Bókaútgáfa

Hague: Kluwer Law International, November 1997, 86p.

1999, pp. 175-181.

Orators, 2000, pp. 39-64.

 $FIBA = International \ Basketball \ Federation.$

565

566

Justice. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1999, 230p.	308
Patricia Bernet : <i>The Swiss Double Negative to the EEA</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 8, 1992, pp. 845–963.	569
Edouard J. Bigwood , Alain Gérard : Fundamental Principles and Objectives of a Comparative Food Law. Basel, New York: S. Karger, 4 vols. (vol. 1: 140p., vol. 2: 248p., vol. 3: 250p., vol. 4: 344p.), 1967–1972, 329p. Series: Université libre de Bruxelles. Food Law Research Center.	570
Merritt R. Blakeslee : <i>National Treaty Law and Practice: France, Germany, India, Switzerland, Thailand, United Kingdom.</i> Washington, D.C.: Monroe American Society of International Law, 1995, 267p. (Studies in Transnational Legal Policy, no. 27).	571
Laurence Boisson de Chazournes , Luigi Condorelli : <i>Common Article 1 of the Geneva Conventions Revisited: Protecting Collective Interests</i> . In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (IRRC), vol. 82, no. 837, 2001, pp. 67–87. Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review	572
Laurence Boisson de Chazournes , Vera Gowlland-Debbas (eds.): <i>The International Legal System in Quest of Equity and Universality = L'ordre juridique international, un système en quête d'équité et d'universalité, Liber Amicorum Georges Abi-Saab</i> . The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 2001, 849p.	573
Laurence Boisson de Chazournes , Philippe Sands (eds.): <i>International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons</i> . Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, 592p.	574
Susan Burke : <i>The Increasing Focus of Public International Law on Private Law Issues</i> . In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 86, April 1–4, 1992, pp. 456–1057.	575
Lucius Caflisch : Access of Land-Locked States to the Sea. In: Iranian Review of International Relations, no. 5/6, Winter 1975/1976, pp. 53–76.	576

- Lucius Caflisch: Land-Locked and Geographically Disadvantaged States and the New Law of the Sea. In: Thesaurus Acroasium, vol. VII, 1977, pp. 341–404.
 - The Thesaurus Acroasium contains the collected courses of the annual International Law Sessions of the Institute of International Public Law and International Relations of Thessaloniki.
- Lucius **Caflisch**: *Land-Locked States and their Access to and from the Sea*. In: British Year Book of International Law, vol. 49, 1978, pp. 71–100.
- Lucius Caflisch: The Fishing Rights of Land-Locked and Geographically Disadvantaged States in the Exclusive Economic Zone. In: Benedetto Conforti (ed.), La zona economica esclusiva. Milan: Giuffrè, 1983, pp. 29–48.
- Abram **Chayes**: *A Common Lawyer Looks at International Law*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 78, May 1965, pp. 1396–1413.
- Seung Hwan Choi: The Status, Rights and Duties of Observers for Non-Member States of the United Nations. In: Korean Journal of Comparative Law, no. 19, 1991, pp. 135–171.
- Gordon A. Christenson: Federal Courts and World Civil Society. In: Journal of Transnational Law and Policy, vol. 6, Summer 1997, pp. 405–516.
- Luigi Condorelli: International Humanitarian Law, or the Court's Exploration of a terra somewhat incognita to it. In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 228–246.
- Thomas **Cottier**: *The Impact from Without: International Law and the Structure of Federal Government in Switzerland.* In: Peter Knoepfel, Wolf Linder (eds.), Verwaltung, Regierung und Verfassung im Wandel: Gedächtnisschrift für Raimund E. Germann = Administration, gouvernement, et constitution en transformation, Hommage en mémoire de Raimund E. Germann. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2000, pp. 213–230.
- Victoria Curzon Price, Hasni Abidi (eds.): Euro-Mediterranean Partnership, from Project to Reality: International Conference held in Geneva on 21–22 November 1996: Proceedings = Le partenariat euro-méditerranéen, un projet, des enjeux: Colloque international réuni à Genève les 21–22 novembre 1996: actes. Geneva: University of Geneva – Institut européen, 1999, 251p.
- Jean Rodolphe de Salis: Switzerland and Europe: Essays and Reflections.
 Tuscaloosa: University of Alabama Press, 1971, 319p.
 Translated by Alexander and Elisabeth Henderson.
- Philippe de Sinner: Visits to Places of Detention: Analogies with the Medical Field. In: Association for the Prevention of Torture (APT)(ed.), Visits under International Law: Theory and Practice: Proceedings of an APT Workshop, Geneva, 23–24 September 1999. Geneva: Association for the Prevention of Torture, 2000, pp. 79–82.
- Joseph W. **Dellapenna**: *Foreign State Immunity in Europe*. In: New York International Law Review, vol. 5, Summer 1992, pp. 51–62.

Luigi **Di Marzo**: Component Units of Federal States and International Agreements. Alphen aan den Rijn, Rockville, MD: Sijthoff & Noordhoff, 1980, 244p.

589

592

594

595

596

597

599

Switzerland, the Federal Republic of Germany, the Soviet Union, the U.S.A. and Canada.

Knut **Dörmann**: Preparatory Commission for the International Criminal Court: The Elements of War Crimes: Part II: Other Serious Violations of the Laws and Customs Applicable in International and Non-International Armed Conflicts. In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (IRRC), vol. 83, no. 842, 2001, pp. 461–487.

Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review

Christian **Dominicé**: *The International Responsibility of States for Breach of Multilateral Obligations*. In: European Journal of International Law, vol. 10, no. 2, 1999, pp. 353–363.

Joan E. **Donoghue**: Perpetual Immunity for Former Diplomats? A Response to "The Abisinito Affair: A Restrictive Theory of Diplomatic Immunity?". In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 27, 1989, pp. 615–630.

Jürg **Dubs**: Implementation of International Humanitarian Law at the National Level with Special Reference to Developments of Modern Warfare: Switzerland. In: Revue de droit militaire et de droit de la guerre, vol. 28, nos. 1–2, 1989, pp. 287–293.

Richard W. **Edwards, Jr.**: *Reservations to Treaties*. In: Michigan Journal of International Law, vol. 10, Spring 1989, pp. 362–405. *In Memoriam: William W. Bishop, Jr. (Part II)*.

David J. **Ettinger**: *The Legal Status of the International Olympic Committee*. In: Pace Yearbook of International Law, vol. 4, 1992, pp. 97–121.

Thomas **Fischer**: *The ICRC and the 1962 Cuban Missile Crisis*. In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (IRRC), vol. 83, no. 842, 2001, pp. 287–309.

Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review

Maria **Frankowska**: *The Competence of State Organs to Denounce a Treaty – Some Internal and International Legal Problems*. In: Polish Yearbook of International Law, vol. 7, 1975, pp. 277–314.

The U.S., Belgium, France, Switzerland, The Netherlands, Norway, Denmark, Poland, the Soviet Union, Albania, Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, the German Democratic Republic, Romania and Hungary.

Jürg-Martin **Gabriel**, Thomas **Fischer**: *Swiss Foreign Policy: 1945–2002*. Houndmills, Basingstoke, Hampshire, New York: Palgrave Macmillan, 2003, 214p.

George E. **Glos**: *Comparative Law*. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1978, 798p.

A systematic descriptive presentation separately of French, German, Italian and Spanish law covering private and commercial law, civil procedure, criminal law (substantive and criminal procedure), administrative law (authorities, administrative courts and procedure), legal officers

- and decisions of courts of each system. In addition, notes on other legal systems deal briefly with Austria, Switzerland and Mexico. Encyclopedia-like.
- Joseph Gold: Strengthening the Soft International Law of Exchange Arrangements. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 77, July 1983, pp. 443–489.
- 601 Bernhard Graefrath: Introduction to the Law of Conflictual Relations. In: Mohammed Bedjaoui (gen. ed.), International Law: Achievements and Prospects. Paris, Dordrecht: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1991, pp. 709–716.
- 602 Bernhard A. Grossman: Letters Rogatory: A Symposium before the Consular Law Society. New York: Federal Legal Publications, 1956, 97p. With addresses and discussions on French, Japanese, Swiss and other foreign aspects of letters rogatory.
- Simone M. Haug: The United States Policy of Stringent Antitreaty-Shopping Provisions: A Comparative Analysis. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 29, March 1996, pp. 191–289.
- Jean-Marie **Henckaerts**: Selfexecuting Treaties and the Impact of International Law on National Legal Systems: A Research Guide. In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 26, 1998, pp. 56–159.
- James McLeod Hendry: Treaties and Federal Constitutions. Westport, CT: Greenwood Press (Reprint), 1955, 186p. The historical and constitutional aspects of treaty-making in Canada, the United States, Switzerland and Australia.
- Stéphane **Jeannet**: *Testimony of ICRC Delegates before the International Criminal Court*. In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (ICRC), vol. 82, no. 840, 2000, pp. 993–1000.
 - Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review
- Robert Y. **Jennings**: *Equity and Equitable Principles*. In: Schweizerisches Jahrbuch für Internationales Recht, vol. 62, 1986, pp. 27–38.
- J. Patrick **Kelly**: *The Changing Process of International Law and the Role of the World Court.* In: Michigan Journal of International Law, vol. 11, Fall 1989, pp. 129–166.
- Marcelo Gustavo Kohen: The Notion of State Survival in International Law. In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 293–314.
- Juliane **Kokott**: Federal States in Federal Europe: The German Länder and Problems of European Integration. In: Antero Jyränki (ed.), National Constitutions in the Era of Integration. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 175–204.
 - Papers were first presented at the annual Round Table Conference of the International Association of Constitutional Law, held at the University of Turku, Finland, from 23rd–24th May 1997.
- Jean-Flavien **Lalive**: Recent Version: Abrogation or Alteration of Economic Development Agreement between a State and a Private Foreign

Party. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 17, 1962, pp. 434–468.

The U.S., England, France, Germany and Switzerland.	
Jürg Lindenmann: The Rules of Procedure and Evidence on Jurisdiction	612
and Admissibility. In: Horst Fischer, Claus Kress, Sascha Rolf Lüder (eds.),	
International and National Prosecution of Crimes under International Law:	

Current Developments. Berlin: Arno Spitz, 2001, pp. 173–189 (Bochumer Schriften zur Friedenssicherung und zum humanitären Völkerrecht, Bd. 44).

613 Dietrich A. Loeber: Legal Rules "for International Use Only". In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 19, 1970, pp. 70–98. A comparative analysis of the practice of withholding government decrees from publication in Eastern Europe and in Western countries (Soviet Union, German Democratic Republic, Poland, Yugoslavia, Federal Republic of Germany, Switzerland, U.S.A).

614

615

616

617

618

619

620

621

622

Robert Brownlow Looper: Limitations on the Treaty Power in Federal States. In: New York University Law Review, vol. 34, 1956, pp. 1045–1066.

Robert Brownlow Looper: The Treaty Power in Switzerland. In: American Journal of Computing Law, vol. 7, 1958, pp. 178–194.

Andreas F. Lowenfeld: U.S. Law Enforcement Abroad: The Constitution and International Law, Continued. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 84, April 1990, pp. 444–493.

Harold G. Maier: Extraterritorial Jurisdiction at a Crossroads: An Intersection between Public and Private International Law. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 76, April 1982, pp. 280–320.

Giorgio Malinverni: Democracy and Foreign Policy: The Referendum on Treaties in Switzerland. In: British Year Book of International Law, vol. 49, 1978, pp. 207–129.

Ruth Dorothee Masters: International Law in National Courts: A Study of the Enforcement of International Law in German, Swiss, French and Belgian Courts. New York: Columbia University, 1932 (reprinted 1968),

Published also as "Studies in History, Economics and Public Law, ed. by the Faculty of Political Science of Columbia University, no. 370", Thesis (Ph. D.), reprinted in 1968 by AMS Press, New York, 245p.

Petros C. Mavroidis, Damien J. Neven: Some Reflections on Extraterritoriality in International Economic Law: A Law and Economic Analysis. In: Marianne Dony, Aline de Walsche (eds.), Mélanges en hommage à Michel Waelbroeck. Brussels: Bruylant, vol. II, 1999, pp. 1297–1325.

Samuel Pyeatt Menefee: The Oar of Odysseus: Landlocked and "Geographically Disadvantaged" States in Historical Perspective. In: California Western International Law Journal, vol. 23, 1992, pp. 1–65.

Markus **Metz**, Gerhard **Schmid**: Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), International Public Procurement. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 1998, pp. 1–47.

See also "Public Procurement: A Public Procurement and its Legal Basis", available at http://www.wenger-plattner.ch/articles_Submissionsartikel.htm.

- Leonz **Meyer**: *The Bilateral Agreements Switzerland-EU*. In: Kangaroo Group Newsletter. Brussels, i. 23, April 2000, pp. 8–9.
- David Charles **Mitchell**: An Analysis of Article 82 (Article 82 of Protocol I (1977) Additional to the Geneva Conventions of 1949) Showing the History, Position and Responsibilities of the Law of War Adviser. Essex: [s.n.], 1986, 132p.
- Jacques Moreillon: What is International Humanitarian Law? The Role of the International Committee of the Red Cross? In: American University Law Review, vol. 31, Summer 1982, pp. 819–832.
 Conference on humanitarian law, the ICRC and promoting the Geneva Conventions. The American Red Cross, Washington College of Law Conference: International Humanitarian Law.
- Kirk W. Munroe: Surviving the Solution: The Extraterritorial Reach of the United States. In: Dickinson Journal of International Law, vol. 14, Spring 1996, pp. 505–524.
- Zaim M. **Nedjati**: Acts of Unrecognised Governments. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 30, 1981, pp. 388–415.

 Great Britain, the U.S., France, Germany, The Netherlands and Switzerland.
- Ralph A. Newman (ed.): Equity in the World's Legal Systems A Comparative Study, Dedicated to René Cassin. Brussels: Bruylant, 1973, 652p. (Studies in Jurisprudence, 1).
 A study on the role of equity and its significance in various legal systems comprising also a discussion of Swiss law.
- 629 Ralph A. **Newman** (ed.): The Unity of Strict Law A Comparative Study. Brussels: Bruylant, 1978, 426p.

 A collection of papers on mandatory law (ius cogens) by various authors dealing with comparative studies and with individual legal systems (French, Greek, Dutch, Anglo-American, Scandinavian, German, Swiss, Soviet and Canon law).
- Amadeo **Perez**: The System of Privileges and Immunities Applicable to the International Organisations in Switzerland and to the Permanent Foreign Delegations in Geneva. Geneva: [s.n.], 1997, 67p.

 Can be ordered free of charge by email at danielle.werthmueller@eda.admin.ch.
- Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann: Globalization and Transatlantic Regulatory Cooperation: Proposals for US-EU Initiatives to further Constitutionalize International Law. In: George A. Bermann, Matthias Herdegen, Peter L. Lindseth (eds.), Transatlantic Regulatory Cooperation: Legal Problems and Political Prospects. Oxford, New York: Oxford University Press, 2000, pp. 613–625.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: Dispute Prevention and Dispute Settlement in the Transatlantic Partnership between the EU and the USA. In: Mark A. Pollack, Gregory C. Shaffer (eds.), Transatlantic Governance in the Global Economy. Lanham, MD: Rowman & Littlefield, 2001, pp. 73–94.
- 633 Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: Constitutionalism, International Law and "We the Peoples of the United Nations". In: Hans-Joachim Cremer, Thomas Giegerich, Dagmar Richter, Andreas Zimmermann (eds.), Tradition und Weltoffenheit des Rechts: Festschrift für Helmut Steinberger. Berlin, New

York: Springer, 2002, pp. 291–313 (Beiträge zum ausländischen öffentlichen Recht und Völkerrecht, vol. 152).

Raymond R. **Probst**: "Good Offices" in International Relations in the Light of Swiss Practice and Experience. In: Recueil des Cours. Académie de Droit International de la Haye. Dordrecht, Boston, Lancaster: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1987-I, pp. 211–384 (Collected Courses of the Hague, Academy of International Law, vol. 201).

Martin A. **Rogoff**: Interpretation of International Agreements by Domestic Courts and the Politics of International Treaty Relations: Reflections on Some Recent Decisions of the United States Supreme Court. In: American University Journal of International Law and Policy, vol. 11, 1996, pp. 559–685.

Yves **Sandoz**: Role of the ICRC in the Evolution and Development of International Humanitarian Law. In: Jana Hasse, Erwin Müller, Patricia Schneider (eds.), Humanitäres Völkerrecht: Politische, rechtliche und strafgerichtliche Dimensionen. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 2001, pp. 110–131 (Demokratie, Sicherheit, Frieden, vol. 133).

Louis B. **Sohn**: *The New International Law: Protection of the Rights of Individuals Rather than States.* In: American University Law Review, vol. 32, Fall 1982, pp. 1–64.

Cornelio **Sommaruga**: International Humanitarian Law on the Threshold of the Third Millennium: Taking Stock and Looking to the Future, Geneva, 30 October 1999. Geneva: International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC), 2000, 32p.

638

639

Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review

Meinrad **Studer**: *The ICRC and Civil-Military Relations in Armed Conflict*. In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (IRRC), vol. 83, no. 842, 2001, pp. 367–391. Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review

Hugh W.A. **Thirlway**: *The Nuclear Weapons Advisory Opinions: The Declarations and Separate and Dissenting Opinions*. In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 390–434.

Felix H. **Thomann**: Letter from Switzerland: Recent Developments in Swiss International Law. In: International Lawyer, vol. 14, 1980, pp. 525–528.

Daniel **Thürer**: *The Role of Soft Law in the Actual Process of European Integration*. In: Olivier Jacot-Guillarmod (ed.), L'avenir du libre-échange en Europe: Vers un Espace économique européen? Zurich, Berne: Schulthess, 1990, pp. 131–138.

Daniel **Thürer**: *The Significance of International Humanitarian Law* – 643 *Opening Remarks.* In: William Maley (ed.), Shelters from the Storm: Deve-

- lopments in International Humanitarian Law. Canberra: Australian Defence Studies Center, 1995, pp. 4–6.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *Switzerland*: *The Model in Need of Adaptation*? In: Joachim Jens Hesse, Vincent Wright (eds.), Federalizing Europe? The Costs, Benefits and Preconditions of Federal Political Systems. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1996, pp. 219–239.
- Daniel **Thürer**: The Emergence of Non-Governmental Organizations and Transnational Enterprises in International Law and the Changing Role of the State. In: Rainer Hofmann, Nils Geissler (eds.), Non-State Actors as New Subjects of International Law: International Law, from the Traditional State Order towards the Law of the Global Community. Berlin: Duncker & Humblot, 1999, pp. 37–58 (Veröffentlichungen des Walther-Schücking-Instituts für Internationales Recht an der Universität Kiel, Bd. 125).

 Proceedings of an international symposium of the Walther-Schücking-Institute of International
- Law at the University of Kiel, held from March 25 to 28, 1998.

 Daniel **Thürer**: Self-Determination. In: Rudolf Bernhardt (ed.), Encyclopedia of Public International Law, Ameterdam, Landon, Naw York, Oxford
- pedia of Public International Law. Amsterdam, London, New York, Oxford, Paris, Shannon, Tokyo, vol. IV, 2000, pp. 364–374.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *Soft Law*. In: Rudolf Bernhardt (ed.), Encyclopedia of Public International Law. Amsterdam, London, New York, Oxford, Paris, Shannon, Tokyo, vol. IV, 2000, pp. 452–460.
- United Nations Technical Assistance Administration: Personnel Appeal Procedure: A Comparative Study in Personnel Administration. In: International Review of Administrative Science, vol. 23, 1957, pp. 48–63.
 Australia, Canada, France, Mexico, New Zealand, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey, the United Kingdom and the United States.
- Lore Unt: International Relations and International Insolvency Cooperation: Liberalism, Institutionalism, and Transnational Legal Dialogue.
 In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 28, no. 4, Summer 1997, pp. 1037–1106.
- Laszlo Valko: International Handbook of Co-Operative Legislation.
 [s.l.]: Pullman, State College of Washington, 1954, 273p.
 Description of the development of the laws in the majority of European countries including Switzerland with summaries of co-operative legislation.
- Egbert Willem **Vierdag**: The Law Governing Treaty Relations between Parties to the Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties and States Not Party to the Convention. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 76, October 1982, pp. 779–801.
- Mark E. Villiger: Customary International Law and Treaties A Study of Their Interactions and Interrelations with Special Consideration of the 1969 Vienna Convention on the Law of Treaties. Dordrecht: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1985, 432p.
- Mark E. **Villiger**: *Customary International Law and Treaties A Manual on the Theory and Practice of the Interrelation of Sources*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1997, 346p.

Don Wallace, Jr., Joseph P. Griffin: The Restatement and Foreign Sove-

reign Compulsion: A Plea for Due Process. In: International Lawyer,

654

664

vol. 23, 1989, pp. 593–604.	
Jane Weaver : Are International Institutions Doing Their Job? Kleptocracy and Democracy. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 90, March 27–30, 1996, pp. 83–107.	655
Luzius Wildhaber : <i>Provisions of Internal Law regarding Competence to Conclude a Treaty</i> . In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 8, 1967, pp. 94–149.	656
Luzius Wildhaber : Treaty-Making Power and Constitution – An International and Comparative Study. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1971, 434p. (Schriftenreihe des Instituts für Internationales Recht und Internationale Beziehungen, Bd. 16). An international and comparative study which discusses in the first part the distribution of power between the legislative and the executive with regard to treaty-making and in the second part the substantive constitutionality of international agreements. Overview of the law in Austria, Australia, Belgium, Canada, France, Federal Republic of Germany, India, The Netherlands, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S.A. and the U.S.S.R.	657
Luzius Wildhaber : <i>External Relations of the Swiss Cantons</i> . In: Canadian Yearbook of International Law, vol. 12, 1974, pp. 211–221.	658
Luzius Wildhaber : The Impact of Tomorrow's International Law on the Framework of the Constitution. In: Le droit international demain – International Law Tomorrow, 1974, pp. 91–101. Communications presented at the XXV th Congress of the Association of Attenders and Alumni of the Academy of International Law of The Hague at Neuchâtel in 1974.	659
Luzius Wildhaber : <i>Sovereignty and International Law</i> . In: Ronald St. John Macdonald, Douglas M. Johnston (eds.), The Structure and Process of International Law: Essays in Legal Philosophy, Doctrine and Theory. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1983, pp. 425–452.	660
Luzius Wildhaber : <i>Executive Agreements</i> . In: Rudolf Bernhardt (ed.), Encyclopedia of Public International Law. Amsterdam, New York, Oxford: North Holland, vol. 7, 1984, pp. 81–86.	661
Luzius Wildhaber : <i>Multilateral Treaties</i> . In: Rudolf Bernhardt (ed.), Encyclopedia of Public International Law. Amsterdam, New York, Oxford: North Holland, vol. 7, 1984, pp. 480–484.	662
Luzius Wildhaber : Conclusion and Implementation of Treaties in Switzerland. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIII th International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, pp. 173–194 (Publications of	663

Council on International Law, vol. 19, 1990, pp. 282–291.

the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto compa-

Luzius Wildhaber: Reception of International Law into Domestic Law:

Comparative European Approaches. In: Proceedings of the Canadian

rato, vol. 12).

- Luzius Wildhaber: Parliamentary Participation in Treaty-Making. In: Chicago-Kent Law Review, vol. 67, 1991, pp. 437–458.
 Report on Swiss Law.
- Luzius Wildhaber: Parliamentary Participation in Treaty-Making Report on Swiss Law. In: Stefan Albrecht Riesenfeld, Frederick M. Abbott (eds.), Parliamentary Participation in the Making and Operation of Treaties: A Comparative Study. Dordrecht, Boston, London: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1994, pp. 131–151, 495–512.
- Luzius Wildhaber: National Treaty Law and Practice: Switzerland. In: Monroe Leigh, Merritt R. Blakeslee (eds.), National Treaty Law and Practice: France, Germany, India, Switzerland, Thailand, United Kingdom. Washington, D.C.: American Society of International Law, 1995, pp. 117–172 (Studies in Transnational Legal Policy, no. 27).
- 668 Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Territorial Modifications and Breakups in Federal States*. In: Canadian Yearbook of International Law, vol. 33, 1995, pp. 41–74.
- 669 Luzius Wildhaber, Stephan Breitenmoser: The Relationship between Customary International Law and Municipal Law in Western European Countries. In: Zeitschrift für ausländisches öffentliches Recht und Völkerrecht, vol. 48, 1988, pp. 163–207.
 - c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews
- Francis Patrick **Garvan**: *In the Matter of a Proposed Reciprocal Trade Treaty between the United States and Switzerland.* New York: Pandick Press, 1934, 124p.
- Permanent Court of International Justice: Affaire Losinger & Cie, S.A. (Desistement) The Losinger & Co. Case (Discontinuance). Leyden: A.W. Sijthoff, 1936, pp. 96–102 (Its (Publications) Arrêts, ordonnances et avis consultatifs, fasc. no. 69).
 French and English.
- Marco Sassòli, Laura M. Olson: Case Report, Judgment, The Prosecutor v. Dusko Tadic, Case No. IT-94-A, ICTY Appeals Chamber, 15 July 1999. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 94, 2000, pp. 571–578.
- Marco Sassòli, Laura M. Olson: The Decision of the ICTY Appeals Chamber in the Tadic Case: New Horizons for International Humanitarian and Criminal Law? In: Revue internationale de la Croix Rouge (RICR) = International Review of the Red Cross (IRRC), vol. 82, no. 839, 2000, pp. 733–769. Available online at: http://www.icrc.org/eng/review
- Rudolf B. **Schlesinger**: *Comparative Law: Cases, Text, Materials*. Mineola, NY: Foundation Press, 1980 (4th ed.), 890p. (University Casebook Series).
- Magdalena **Schoch**: *German and Swiss Cases (on International Law)*. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 57, 1963, pp. 139–150.
- 676 Andreas R. **Ziegler**: Switzerland International Humanitarian Law Existence of an International Armed Conflict Attribution of Violations

of the Red Cross Conventions to De Facto Organs or Agents of Parties to a War – Universal Jurisdiction over War Crimes in Switzerland (In Re G., Swiss Military Tribunal). In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 92, no. 1, January 1998, pp. 78–82.

2. Neutrality

a) Translations and Introductions Edgar Reniour: Swiss Neutrality Its History and Meaning London:

Edgar Bonjour. Swiss recurrently, its interiory and meaning. Bondon.
G. Allen & Unwin, 1952 (2 nd ed.), 154p.
Translated by Mary Hottinger.
Marko Milivojevic, Pierre Maurer (eds.): Swiss Neutrality and Security:

677

678

679

680

682

683

684

685

688

Marko **Milivojevic**, Pierre **Maurer** (eds.): *Swiss Neutrality and Security: Armed Forces, National Defence, and Foreign Policy*. New York: Berg, St. Martin's Press, 1990, 258p.

Michael S. **Samsonow**: *Swiss Neutrality and the U.S.S.R.* San Francisco: Nadai, 1953, 45p.

Leo **Scheibert** (ed.): *Switzerland under Siege 1939–1945: A Neutral Nation's Struggle for Survival.* Rockport, ME: Picton Press, 2000, 247p.

Hugh R. **Wilson**: *Switzerland: Neutrality as a Foreign Policy*. Philadelphia: Dorrance, 1974, 78p.

b) Literature

Christian **Dominicé**: *The Question of the Law of Neutrality*. In: Laurence Boisson de Chazournes, Philippe Sands (eds.), International Law, the International Court of Justice and Nuclear Weapons. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 1999, pp. 199–208.

Egon **Guttman**: *The Concept of Neutrality since the Adoption and Ratification of the Hague Neutrality Convention of 1907*. In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, no. 1, 1998, pp. 55–60.

Sheila **Harden**: *Neutral States and the European Community*. London: Brassey's; New York: Macmillan, 1994 (1st English ed.), 164p. *Published in association with the David Davies Memorial Institute of International Studies*.

Alexander R. McLin: *The ICRC: An Alibi for Swiss Neutrality?* In: Duke Journal of Comparative and International Law, vol. 9, 1999, pp. 495–518.

Herbert P. **Minkel, Jr.**: *Claims and Control in Chapter 11 Cases: A Call for Neutrality*. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 13, 1991, pp. 35–101.

Nigel **Page**: *Switzerland's Splendid Isolation*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XIV, no. 1, 1995, pp. 22–34.

Dietrich **Schindler**: Changing Conceptions of Neutrality in Switzerland. In: Austrian Journal of Public and International Law = Oesterreichische Zeit-

- schrift für öffentliches Recht und Völkerrecht, vol. 44, no. 2, 1992, pp. 105–116.
- Dietrich Schindler: Neutrality and Morality: Developments in Switzer-land and in the International Community. In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, 1998, pp. 155–170.
 Conference on neutrality, morality and the holocaust.
- Daniel **Thürer**: *UN Enforcement Measures and Neutrality: The Case of Switzerland*. In: Archiv des Völkerrechts, 1992, pp. 31–53.
- 691 Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Switzerland*, *Neutrality and the United Nations*. In: Malaya Law Review, vol. 12, 1970, pp. 140–159.
- Luzius Wildhaber: Swiss Neutrality Legal Base and Historical Background. In: Bo Huldt, Atis Lejins (eds.), Neutrals in Europe: Switzerland. Stockholm: Swedish Institute of International Affairs, Conference Papers 10, 1989, pp. 3–15.
 - Paper presented to a seminar on neutrals finding a role in postwar Europe: The case of Switzerland; organized by the Swedish Institute of International Affairs, May 27, 1988.
- 693 Luzius **Wildhaber**: *Swiss Bridge-Building Contributions*. In: Hanspeter Neuhold (ed.), The European Neutrals in the 1990s: New Challenges and Opportunities. Boulder, San Francisco, Oxford: Westview Press, Austrian Institute for International Affairs Series, 1992, pp. 221–230.

III. Conflict of Laws – Private International Law – International Civil Procedure

- a) Translations and Introductions
- 694 *CPIL: Switzerland's Federal Code on Private International Law.* Lausanne: Payot, 1989, 244p.
- Federal Act on the International Transfer of Cultural Property (Cultural Property Transfer Act, CPTA). June 20, 2003, 13p.

 Available online only at: http://www.kultur-schweiz.admin.ch/arkgt/files/kgtg2_e.pdf
- Statute on Private International Law (December 18, 1987). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 29, 1990, pp. 1244–1290.
 Translated by Charles Poncet; in collaboration with Emmanuel Gaillard and Antoinette Dop.
- 697 Switzerland: Excerpt on International Arbitration from the Draft Statute on Private International Law. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 23, no. 4, July 1984, pp. 713–718.
- Andreas **Bucher**, Pierre-Yves **Tschanz**: *Private International Law and Act (LDIP, IPRG)*. Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1996, 176p.
- Jean-Claude Cornu: Swiss Federal Statute on Private International Law of December 18, 1987. In: Epitheorese Kypriakou Dikaiou (Cyprus Law Review), no. 2, 1990, pp. 4675–4721.

François Dessemontet, Walter A. Stoffel: Private International Law

(Chapter 17). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess,

Pierre A. Karrer, Karl W. Arnold: Switzerland's Private International

Law Statute: The Swiss Code on Conflict of Laws and Related Legislation. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1989, 302p. Pierre A. Karrer, Karl W. Arnold, Paolo Michele Patocchi: Switzerland's

2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 301–318.

700

701

Private International Law: Private International Law Statute, Lugano Convention and Related Legislation. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers; Zurich: Schulthess, 1994 (2 nd rev. ed.), 410p.	
Walter König : <i>Translation of Legal Texts: Three English Versions of the Swiss Federal Statute on Private International Law.</i> In: Michigan Journal of International Law, vol. 11, no. 4, 1989, pp. 1294–1300.	703
Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Federal Act on International Private Law (of December 18, 1987). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1989, 58p. English translation of the "Bundesgesetz über das internationale Privatrecht", translated by Felix H. Thomann, et al.	704
Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Federal Act on International Private Law of December 18, 1987. English Translation of Official Text. Zurich: Schulthess, 2004, 60p. Editorial and Reviewing Committee: Jerome H. Farnum, Martin Frey, Peter C. Honegger, Teresa Lewis, Bernhard F. Meyer-Hauser, Walter H. Diggelmann.	705
Symeon C. Symeonides : Swiss Federal Statute on Private International Law of December 18, 1987: An English Translation ("Bundesgesetz über das internationale Privatrecht", English). Baton Rouge, LA: Louisiana State University Law Center, 1989, 56p.	706
Symeon C. Symeonides : <i>The New Swiss Conflicts Codification: An Introduction</i> . In: Epitheorese Kypriakou Dikaiou (Cyprus Law Review), no. 2, 1990, pp. 4670–4674.	707
Symeon C. Symeonides , Jean-Claude Cornu , Stéphane Hankins : <i>Swiss Federal Statute on Private International Law of December 18, 1987 (includes Introduction)</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 37, no. 2, Spring 1989, pp. 187–246.	708
Tran Van Linh : <i>The Swiss Code of Private International Law of 1987: A Bibliographical Survey of the English Literature</i> . In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 19, no. 3, Winter 1991, pp. 214–217.	709
Nedim Peter Vogt , Daniel Hochstrasser : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Dennis Campbell, Susan Ladika (eds.), International Execution against Judgement Debtors. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 2000, loose-leaf.	710

b) Literature

- Panel Session: International Unification of Private Law: The Multilateral Approach. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 80, April 9–12, 1986, pp. 233–249.
 Emmanuel Gaillard, Reporter.
- Rapports Suisses Preséntés au XIIème Congrès International de Droit Comparé = Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress of Comparative Law Sydney/Melbourne, August 18–27, 1986. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, 229p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7).
- Nwiss Reports Presented at the XIVth International Congress of Comparative Law: Athens, Greece. Zurich: Schulthess, 1994, 202p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 24). English, French and German.
- Swiss Reports Presented at the XVth International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1998, 570p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 34).
 English, French and German.
- R.E. Anderson: Conflicts of Jurisdiction: Consideration of the Franco-Swiss Treaty of 1869 in Determining the Exercise of Domestic Jurisdiction: Joseph Muller Corp. v. Société Anonyme de Gerance et d'Armement (S.D.N.Y. 1970) (Casenote). In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 11, 1972, pp. 477–489.
- Jean-Francois **Aubert**: *Renvoi in Swiss Law*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 5, 1956, pp. 478–486.
- Jürgen **Basedow**, Isaak **Meier**, Anton K. **Schnyder**, Talia **Einhorn**, Daniel **Girsberger** (eds.): *Private Law in the International Arena From National Conflict Rules Towards Harmonization and Unification: Liber Amicorum Kurt Siehr*. The Hague: T.M.C. Asser Press; Zurich: Schulthess, September 2000, 940p.
- Christophe Bernasconi, David F. Känzig, Nedim Peter Vogt: Switzerland. In: Richard Potok (ed.), Cross Border Collateral: Legal Risk and the Conflict of Laws. London: Butterworths, 2002, pp. 589–590.
- Andreas **Bucher**, Pierre-Yves **Tschanz**: *Private International Law and Arbitration*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1996, 164p. (Switzerland Basic Documents).
- Thomas **Burckhardt**, Petar **Sarcevic**: Conflict of Laws and Public Law: The Swiss Approach. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 139–157 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen

B. Public Law

Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di di-

Jean-Claude **Cornu**: Choice of Law in Tort: A Comparative Study of the Louisiana Draft on Delictual and Quasi-Delictual Obligations and the Swiss Statute on Private International Law. Baton Rouge, LA, 1989, 143p. Master's thesis done at the Paul M. Hebert Law Center (Louisiana State University).

Jean-Baptiste de Weck: Canadian-Swiss Parallels – Canadian National

Olivier **Dunant**: Switzerland (Regional Developments). In: International

Commission for Unesco. In: Unesco Bulletin, vol. 8, 1965, pp. 3–8.

Lawyer, vol. 21, no. 2, Spring 1987, pp. 580-584.

721

722

723

ritto comparato, vol. 7).

Federal Office of Culture: International Transfer of Cultural Objects: UNESCO Convention of 1970 and Unidroit Convention of 1995: Report of the Working Group. Berne: Federal Office of Culture on behalf of the Working Group, June 1999, 53p. Available online at: http://www.kultur-schweiz.admin.ch/arkgt/files/bericht_ida_e.pdf	724
Paul Gully-Hart : <i>How to Obtain Evidence in the Civil Law System</i> . In: Richard D. Atkins (ed.), The Alleged Transnational Criminal, the Second Biennial International Criminal Law Seminar. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1995, pp. 277–292.	725
Kurt M. Hoechner : A Swiss Perspective on Conflicts of Jurisdiction (Symposium on Extraterritoriality of Economic Legislation). In: Law and Contemporary Problems, vol. 50, no. 3, Summer 1987, pp. 271–282.	726
Anne-Catherine Imhoff-Scheier , Paolo Michele Patocchi : <i>Torts and Unjust Enrichment in the New Swiss Conflict of Laws</i> . Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, 209p. (Publications du Centre d'études juridiques européennes). <i>Adapted from the French original "L'acte illicite et l'enrichissement illégitime dans le nouveau droit international privé Suisse".</i>	727
International Institute for the Unification of Private Law (Unidroit): Sales of Movables by Installment and on Credit in the Member States of the Council of Europe; Study in Comparative Law Prepared by Unidroit. Strasbourg, 1970, 253p. Information on legislation and rules in Germany, Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Italy, Ireland, Luxembourg, Norway, The Netherlands, the U.K., Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey and Cyprus.	728
Pierre A. Karrer : Switzerland's New Law of International Arbitration in the Private International Law Statute (Part 1). In: Journal of Business Law, March 1989, pp. 169–176.	729
Pierre A. Karrer : <i>High Tide of Private International Law Codification</i> (<i>Switzerland</i>). In: Journal of Business Law, January 1990, pp. 78–87.	730
François Knoepfler : <i>The International Contract in Swiss Law, Presentation of Federal Law of 18 December 1987 on International Private Law.</i> In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 4, 1988, pp. 413–435.	731
- 0	

- Pierre Lalive: The Transfer of Chattels in the Conflict of Laws A Comparative Study. Oxford: [s.n.], 1955, 200p.

 A monograph dealing mainly with English law, containing, however, substantial discussions of the foreign law as well, especially of the French, the German and the Swiss law. Reprint Scientia Verlag Aalen 1977.
- Pierre **Lalive**: A Disturbing International Convention: Unidroit. In: Art, Antiquity and Law, vol. 4, i. 3, 1999, pp. 219–228.

 Available online at: http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/file/Publications/pla_a_disturbing_international_convention_1999.pdf
- Stephen C. **McCaffrey**: *The Swiss Draft Conflicts Law*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 28, no. 2, Spring 1980, pp. 235–285.
- Jean-Paul **Niboyet**: *Territoriality and Universal Recognition of Rules of Conflict of Laws*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 65, 1952, pp. 582–596.
- Arthur **Nussbaum**: *American-Swiss Private International Law*. In: Colorado Law Review, vol. 47, 1947, pp. 186–210.
- Arthur **Nussbaum**: *American-Swiss Private International Law*. New York: Oceana Publications for Columbia University, Parker School of Foreign and Comparative Law, 1958 (2nd ed.), 93p. (Bilateral Studies in Private International Law, no. 1).
- Yves P. **Piantino**: Recognition and Enforcement of Money Judgments between the United States and Switzerland: An Analysis of the Legal Requirements and Case Law. In: New York Law School Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 17, no. 1, Winter 1997, pp. 91–143.
- Yves P. **Piantino**: *Switzerland's Treatment of U.S. Money Judgments*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 46, no. 1, 1998, pp. 181–201.
- Roman **Plutschow**: Will Switzerland Finally Ratify the UNESCO 1970 Convention? In: Art, Antiquity and Law, vol. 7, i. 2, June 2002, pp. 163–178.
- Mathias Reimann: Savigny's Triumph? Choice of Law in Contracts Cases at the Close of the Twentieth Century. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 39, 1999, pp. 571–605. The Fifteenth Sokol Colloquium on Private International Law: Unity and Hamonization in International Commercial Law.
- William M. **Richman**: *Graphic Forms in Conflict of Laws*. In: The University of Toledo Law Review, vol. 27, Spring 1996, pp. 631–656.
- Adam **Samuel**: *The New Swiss Private International Law Act.* In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 37, no. 3, 1988, pp. 681–695.
- Magdalena **Schoch**: *Conflict of Laws in a Federal State; The Experience of Switzerland*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 55, 1942, pp. 738–779.
- Kurt Siehr: Switzerland. In: J.J. Fawcett (ed.), Declining Jurisdiction in Private International Law: Reports to the XIVth Congress of the International Academy of Comparative Law, Athens, August 1994. Oxford: Oxford University Press; New York: Clarendon Press, 1995, pp. 381–399 (Oxford Monographs in Private International Law).

Kurt Siehr : <i>Protection of Adults in Private International Law under the 1997 Hague Preliminary Draft Convention</i> . In: Katharina Boele-Woelki, Ellen Mostermans (eds.), Volwassen maar onzelfstandig: Meerderjarigenbescherming in Europees en internationaal privaatrechtelijk perspectief: Europees personen- en familierecht. Antwerp: Intersentia; Maastricht: METRO, 1999, pp. 109–134.	746
Kurt Siehr : <i>Revolution and Evolution in Conflicts Law</i> . In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 60, 1999/2000, pp. 1353–1360.	747
Kurt Siehr : <i>Swiss Private International Law at the End of the 20th Century: Progress or Regress?</i> In: Symeon C. Simeonides (ed.), Private International Law at the End of the 20 th Century. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 383–411.	748
Kurt Siehr : European Private International Law and Non-European Countries. In: Patrick J. Borchers, Joachim Zekoll (eds.), International Conflict of Laws for the Third Millennium: Essays in Honor of Friedrich K. Juenger. Ardsley, NY: Transnational Publishers, 2001, pp. 289–299.	749
Michael F. Sturley : <i>International Uniform Laws in National Courts: The Influence of Domestic Law in Conflicts of Interpretation</i> . In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 27, no. 4, Summer 1987, pp. 729–802.	750
Symeon C. Symeonides : <i>On the Side of the Angels: Choice of Law and Stolen Cultural Property</i> . In: Jürgen Basedow, Isaak Meier, Anton K. Schnyder, Talia Einhorn, Daniel Girsberger (eds.), Private Law in the International Arena: From National Conflict Rules Towards Harmonization and Unification: <i>Liber Amicorum</i> Kurt Siehr. The Hague: T.M.C. Asser Press; Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, pp. 747–761.	751
Detlev F. Vagts : <i>Connecting Two Legal Systems</i> . In: Nedim Peter Vogt, <i>et al.</i> (eds.), The International Practice of Law, <i>Liber Amicorum</i> for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 247–261.	752

753

754

756

Frank Vischer: Drafting National Legislation on Conflict of Laws: The Swiss Experience. In: David F. Cavers, Arthur T. von Mehren, Donald T. Trautman, Kurt H. Nadelmann (eds.), Contemporary Perspectives in Conflict of Laws: Essays in Honor of David F. Cavers. Durham, NC: Duke University School of Law, 1977, pp. 131–145.

Frank Vischer: Das neue Restatement "Conflicts of Laws" (with an English Summary). In: RabelsZ (Zeitschrift für ausländisches Privatrecht), vol. 38, 1978, pp. 128-154.

755 Frank Vischer: General Course on Private International Law at the Hague Academy of International Law (July 6-24, 1992). In: Recueil des Cours. Dordrecht, Boston, London: Hague Academy of International Law, vol. 232, 1992-I, pp. 13–255.

Frank Vischer: New Tendencies in European Conflict of Laws and the Influence of the U.S. Doctrine – A Short Survey. In: James A.R. Nafziger, Symeon C. Symeonides (eds.), Law and Justice in a Multistate World, Essays

- in Honor of Arthur T. von Mehren. Ardsley, New York: Transnational Publishers, 2002, pp. 459–473.
- Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *The New Swiss Codification of Private International Law*. Deventer: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1991, 21p. (Forum internationale, no. 16).
- Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *The Hague Conference and Swiss Private International Law*. In: International Law Review, Special Issue: The Influence of the Hague Conference on Private International Law, vol. 40, no. 1, 1993, pp. 93–106.
- Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *The Fate of Two Remarkable Provisions of the Swiss Statute on PIL*. In: Yearbook of Private International Law (PIL). The Hague: Kluwer Law International, vol. 1, 1999, p. 119.
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Switzerland and Conflicts of Laws*. In: William Tetley (ed.), International Conflicts of Laws: Common, Civil & Maritime. Montreal: Blais, October/November 1994, pp. 987–989.
- Alexander von Ziegler: Particularities of the Harmonisation and Unification of International Law of Trade and Commerce. In: Jürgen Basedow, Isaak Meier, Anton K. Schnyder, Talia Einhorn, Daniel Girsberger (eds.), Private Law in the International Arena: From National Conflict Rules Towards Harmonization and Unification: Liber Amicorum Kurt Siehr. The Hague: T.M.C. Asser Press; Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, pp. 875–885.
- Peter **Winship**: *Private International Law and the U.N. Sales Convention*. In: Cornell International Law Journal, vol. 21, 1988, pp. 487–533. *Symposium: Convention on the International Sale of Goods.*
- Richard V. Wolf: International Adjudicatory Jurisdiction: A Comparative Study of the U.S.A., the E.E.C., Austria and Switzerland. Cambridge, MA, 1986, 103p.
 - Thesis (LL.M.), Harvard Law School. Typescript. Available at the Harvard Law School Library.
- Roger **Zäch** (ed.): *Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance*. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, 249p. (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).
 - Contains following essays: Joseph McLaughlin, Litigation of business matters in the U.S.; Rolf A. Schütze, Conceptual differences and areas of potential collision between the United States and "civil law" procedure from the German perspective; Philippe Neyroud, A Swiss view of United States procedural law; James A. Henderson, Stakes and strategies in the stage-by-stage procedural unvolding [sic] of an American products liability case; Hermann Hollmann, A German lawyer's experience with United States and international procedural law relating to products liability defense strategies and problems; Wolfram Fehrlin, A Swiss insurance lawyer's experience with products liability claims in North America; John M. Fedders, Preserving the integrity of the internationalized U.S. capital markets Rudolf von Graffenried, A Swiss lawyer's experience with procedural features of proceedings initiated by the Securities and Exchange Commission; Lionel Frei, Discovery, secrecy, and international mutual assistance in civil matters; Maurice Aubert, Swiss bank secrecy.

c) Book Reviews

Irene **Berkey**: Switzerland's Private International Law Statute of December 18, 1987: The Swiss Code on Conflict of Laws and Related Legislation, by Pierre A. Karrer and Karl W. Arnold (Book Review). In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 18, no. 1, Spring 1990, p. 45.

Robert **Briner**: Switzerland's Private International Law Statute 1987; the Swiss Code on Conflict of Laws and Related Legislation, by Pierre A. Karrer and Karl W. Arnold (Book Review). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 17, no. 4, April 1989, p. 192.

766

767

768

769

770

771

773

765

IV. Taxation Law

1. General

a) Translations and Introductions

Ordinance on Incentive Taxes on Volatile Organic Compounds, of November 12, 1997. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), February 9, 1999, 19p.

OVOC, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 814.018. Available online at: http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/recht/umweltrecht/voc_vo-en.pdf

Isabelle **Althaus-Houriet**: *Law of Taxation (Chapter 12)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 217–232.

Caminada Treuhand AG: *The Swiss Taxation System*. Zug, January 2003, 5p.

Online at: http://www.caminada.com/_/english/bilder_ss/DOK_Swiss_Taxation_System.pdf

Wilhelmina A. **Comello**: *Switzerland: The Swiss Tax Reform*. In: European Taxation, vol. 16, 1976, pp. 303–309.

With a translation of the Draft Federal Decree for a Reform of the Turnover Tax and the Direct Federal Tax and the Draft Federal Decree on Tax Harmonization.

Marcus **Desax**, **Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce** (eds.): *Swiss Stamp Tax Legislation: English Translations of Federal Stamp Tax Act, Federal Stamp Ordinances*. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1993 (2nd ed.), 42p.

Claudia **Magri**, Marcel **Verwaal**, **Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce**: *Swiss Ordinance on the Value Added Tax of June* 22, 1994. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1994, 42p. *English Translation of the Official Text.*

André **Margairaz**, Roger **Merkli**: *The Taxation of Corporations in Switzerland: Profit and Capital Taxes of the Confederation, Cantons and Municipalities*. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1983, 139p.

Translation of "L'imposition des sociétés anonymes en Suisse" by Roselle Prill du Pardal.

Ferdinand **Zuppinger**, Rebecca **Brunner-Peters**, Robert P. **Umbricht**: *Das Recht der direkten Bundessteuer 1995 = Direct Swiss Federal Tax Law of 1995 (Bundesgesetz über die direkte Bundessteuer)*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1993, 471p.

With an unofficial English translation.

b) Literature

- Cantonal Taxation in Switzerland. In: Foreign Taxation Law Weekly Bulletin, vol. 13, 1963, pp. 49–51.
- Cantonal Taxation of Swiss Permanent Establishments of Non-Resident Corporations Engaged in Construction Projects in Switzerland. In: European Taxation, vol. 9, no. 4, 1969, pp. 80–83.
- Confiscation through Taxation Swiss Federal Court Upholds Taxation in Excess of Taxable Income. In: European Taxation, vol. 22, no. 5, 1982, pp. 165–166.
- Greece, Ireland and Switzerland: Computation of Taxable Profits. In: European Taxation, vol. 4, no. 3, 1964, pp. 21–24.
- 779 International Survey of Tax Rules for New Investment. In: Intertax, 1977, pp. 328–336.
 Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Great Britain, Ireland, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.S.A.
- Measures against Tax Avoidance; Ruling; Federal Tax Administration.
 In: European Taxation, vol. 18, 1978, pp. 206–209.
- Net Wealth Tax in Various Countries. In: Tax Law Weekly Bulletin, vol. 14, 1968, pp. 1–12.
 Sweden, Norway, Denmark, Finland, Germany, The Netherlands, Switzerland, Luxembourg, Japan, India, Ceylon, Pakistan, Colombia, Uruguay.
- 782 Residence in Switzerland. In: Tax Law Weekly Bulletin, vol. 19, no. 38, 1969, pp. 13–16.
- Special Tax Relief Granted in Favour of Substantial Participation and "Holding" Corporations. In: European Taxation, vol. 9, no. 1, 1969, pp. 4–13.
- Suggested Tax Increases. In: European Taxation, vol. 6, 1966, pp. 268–269.
- Switzerland: A Digest of Principal Taxes. New York: Ernst & Ernst, 1968,66p. (International Business Series).
- Switzerland: Corporate Taxation in Switzerland. In: European Taxation, vol. 2, 1962, pp. 19–24 and 27–32.
- Switzerland: Corporate Taxation in Switzerland Rates of Municipal, Cantonal and Federal Direct Taxes. In: European Taxation, vol. 5, 1965, pp. 9–12.
- Switzerland: Federal State and Local Taxes on Corporations. In: European Taxation, vol. 1, 1961, no. 2 (pp. 3–6), no. 3 (pp. 4–5).

Switzerland: Foreign Owned Swiss Holding Companies. In: European Taxation, vol. 3, 1963, pp. 75–76.	789
Switzerland: Holding Companies in Switzerland. In: European Taxation, vol. 1, no. 4, 1961, pp. 3–5.	790
Taxation of Intercorporate Dividends Received in Europe (Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Switzerland, Sweden, U.K.). In: European Taxation, vol. 4, no. 16, 1964, pp. 135–156.	791
Taxes on Dividends and Interest Paid by a Swiss Corporation to Non-Residents. In: European Taxation, vol. 2, 1962, pp. 187–192.	792
Zero-Rate Bonds: Is Income from Bonds Taxed as Interest or Capital Gain. In: European Taxation, vol. 23, no. 2, 1983, p. 67.	793
Lionel Aeschlimann : <i>Investing in Switzerland? Know the Tax Laws at All Levels</i> . In: Journal of Taxation of Investments, vol. 16, no. 4, 1999, pp. 271–285.	794
Lionel Aeschlimann : <i>Taxation of Derivatives in Switzerland</i> . In: Steven D. Conlon, Vincent M. Aquilino (eds.), Principles of Financial Derivatives, U.S. and International Taxation. Boston: Warren, Gorham & Lamont, 1999, Chapter D5 (Binder).	795
Peter Robert Altenburger : <i>Taxation of Swiss-Based Investment Funds and Certificate Holders</i> . In: Archiv für Schweizerisches Abgaberecht (ASA), vol. 65, 1996/97, pp. 87–105.	796
Peter Robert Altenburger : <i>Taxation of Partners of an International Professional Partnership</i> . In: Tax Management International Forum, vol. 19, no. 2, 1998, pp. 40–41.	797
Peter Robert Altenburger : <i>Taxation of Non-Resident Entertainers and Athletes</i> . In: Tax Management International Forum, vol. 22, no. 1, 2000, pp. 42–45.	798
Peter Robert Altenburger : Exchange of Information: Switzerland's Position Evolves over Time. May 25, 2000, 10p. Speech held at the VLEKHO Tax Seminar in Brussels. Available online at: http://www.altenburger.ch/pdf/pub_steuern03.pdf	799
Peter Robert Altenburger , Massimo Calderan , Joseph J. Czajkowski : <i>Business Operations in Switzerland</i> . In: BNA Tax Management (Foreign Income Portofolios, 82-6 th). Washington, D.C., 2000, 79p. <i>BNA Tax Management, Foreign Income Portfolios</i> .	800
Peter Robert Altenburger , Joseph J. Czajkowski , Hans-Ulrich Stucki : <i>Business Operations in Switzerland</i> . Washington, D.C.: Tax Management Inc., 1994, loose-leaf (Tax Management Portfolios, 986).	801
Peter Robert Altenburger, Nadja F. Marugg: Consequences of Conversion to the Euro. In: Tax Management International Forum, vol. 20, no. 1	802

1999, pp. 29–32.

- Peter Robert **Altenburger**, Robert **Senn**: *Investments through Derivative Instruments*. In: Tax Management International Forum, vol. 20, no. 2, 1999, pp. 44–46.
- Peter Robert **Altenburger**, Oliver **Senser**: *Host Country Rules Pertaining to Positions Taken by a Taxpayer in Computing Host Country Income Tax Liability*. In: BNA, Tax Management International, Forum, vol. 24, no. 1, March 2003, pp. 35–37.

 Available online at: http://www.altenburger.ch/pdf/pub_steuern01.pdf
- 805 C. Staffan Andersson, John J. Coneys, Jr., Meril L. Benjamin, Victor Abrams: International Taxation of Entertainers and Athletes: Report by Organization for Economic Cooperation and Development Spotlights the Area. In: Entertainment Law Reporter, vol. 10, no. 4, 1988, pp. 3–9.
- Robert Anthoine (ed.): Tax Incentives for Private Investment in Developing Countries. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1979, 272p.

 Published under the auspices of the Tax Committee of the Section of Business Law of the International Bar Association. More than 20 countries including Switzerland. A collective work by various authors. The chapters cover Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, France, Fed. Rep. of Germany, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S., as well as the developing countries Argentina, Brazil, Greece, Guatemala, India, Morocco, Spain and Yugoslavia. There are brief summaries of the tax incentives in Finland, Ireland, New Zealand, Norway and South Africa.
- Peter **Athanas**, Philip **Robinson**: *Overview of the Swiss Tax System*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 359–364.
- Stephan **Bauman**: Interest Rates between Related Parties (Extract of the Circular Issued by the Federal Tax Administration January 20, 2003).

 In: Bulletin Deloitte & Touche Switzerland, February 2003, 2p.
 Online at: http://www.deloitte.com/dtt/cda/doc/content/Bulletin_e_February_1_03.pdf
- Stephan **Bauman**: Overview of the 50/50 Practice in Switzerland. In: Bulletin Deloitte & Touche Switzerland, June 2003, 8p. (Reprint from May 2002). Online at: http://www.deloitte.com/dtt/cda/doc/content/TA_CO_50_50%20practice(3).pdf
- Agnès **Bénassy-Quéré**, Lionel **Fontagné**, Amina **Lahrèche-Révil**: *Foreign Direct Investment and Company Taxation in Europe*. Brussels: European Network of Economic Policy Research Institutes (ENEPRI), April 2001, 45p. (Economics Working Papers, no. 004).

 Available online at: http://www.enepri.org/Publications/WP004.pdf
- Denis **Berdoz**: 1997 Swiss Corporate Taxation Reform Act. In: Intertax, vol. 26, no. 5, May 1, 1998, pp. 168–177.
- Urs **Bertschinger**: *Swiss Use Tax to Start up Repo Business*. In: International Tax Review, May 1997, pp. 47–48.
- Silvio **Bianchi**: Switzerland: Taxation and Tax Incentives Confederation; Basel-Landschaft, Basel-Stadt, Solothurn and Ticino. In: Intertax, vol. 5, May 1979, pp. 184–191.
- 814 Silvio **Bianchi**, Otto L. **Walter**: *Swiss Tax Shelter Opportunities for U.S. Business*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1960, 50p.

Ian S. Blackshaw : Fiscal Advantages of Holding, Domiciliary, and Other Special-Purpose Companies (Switzerland). In: Business Law Review, vol. 8, no. 3, March 1987, pp. 76–77.	815
Boleslaw Adam Boczek : <i>Taxation in Switzerland</i> . Chicago: Commerce Clearing House, 1976, 1308p. (Harvard Law School – International Tax Program, World Tax Series).	816
Paul I. Boekhorst : Tax Reform at Final Stage – Law of 14 December 1990 on the Federal Direct Tax Law of 14 December 1990 on the Harmonization of the Direct Taxation of Cantons and Municipalities. In: European Taxation, vol. 31, 1991, pp. 215–221.	817
Robert C. Bonner , Richard E. Drooyan : <i>New Approaches to Tax Fraud Prosecutions</i> . In: American Law Institute and American Bar Association Committee on Continuing Professional Education. Philadelphia, PA, Feb. 18, 1988, pp. 293–314.	818
Walter H. Boss : <i>Switzerland 1994 Preview (Expected Tax Developments)</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 8, no. 2, January 10, 1994, p. 92.	819
Walter H. Boss : <i>Swiss Federal Council Adopts Final VAT Decree</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 9, no. 8, August 22, 1994, pp. 566–567.	820
Walter H. Boss : <i>Private Rulings in Switzerland</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 13, no. 18, October 28, 1996, pp. 1425–1427.	821
Walter H. Boss : <i>Switzerland Considers Corporate Tax Reform Proposal</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 14, no. 17, April 28, 1997, pp. 1351–1353.	822
Walter H. Boss : <i>Swiss Parliament Approves Corporate Tax Reform</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 15, no. 16, October 20, 1997, pp. 1249–1250.	823
Dietmar Braun , Anne-Béatrice Bullinger , Sonja Wälti : <i>The Influence of the Federal Factor on Fiscal Policy-Making</i> . In: Peter Knoepfel, Wolf Linder (eds.), Verwaltung, Regierung und Verfassung im Wandel: Gedächtnisschrift für Raimund E. Germann = Administration, gouvernement, et constitution en transformation, Hommage en mémoire de Raimund E. Germann. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2000, pp. 61–78.	824
W. David Braun : The Swiss Base Company: Tax Avoidance Device for Multinationals (Student Note). In: Notre Dame Lawyer, vol. 50, 1975, pp. 645–661.	825
E.K. Briner : <i>Swiss Taxation: New Horizons</i> . In: Tax Executive, vol. 26, 1974, pp. 243–252.	826
E.K. Briner : <i>Tax-Privileged Corporate Structures in Switzerland</i> . In: Intertax, vol. 2, 1983, pp. 245–263.	827
Nathalie Brouard , Timothy Bloos : <i>Holding and Financing Companies</i> : <i>The Swiss Alternative</i> . In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 46, no. 6, December 1998, pp. 1294–1321.	828
Nicolas Buchel , Xavier Oberson : VAT on Cross-Border Services. In: Bul-	829

letin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 365–371.

- Josef A. **Bühler**, Pierre-Olivier **Gehriger**: *Tax Consequences of International Acquisitions and Business Combinations: Switzerland*. In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, 1992, pp. 555–579.
- Josef A. **Bühler**, Frank **Lampert**: *Revised Tax Law of the Canton of Zug.* Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 2001, 43p.
- Fabian **Burkart**: *Switzerland*. In: Butterworths European Tax and Investment Service. London, Dublin, Edinburgh: Butterworths, i. 3, 1996, looseleaf.
- Nico H. **Burki**, Peter **Reinarz**: *The Taxation of Holding, Domiciliary and Auxiliary Companies in Switzerland*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 351–358.
- Martin **Busenhart**: Swiss Tax Treatment of Own Shares Deadline for Accounting Adjustments set for 31 July 2002. Zurich: Walder Wyss & Partner, June 2002, 2p. (Newsletter, no. 35).
- Roger M. Cadosch: The Influence on Swiss Tax Law of the Swiss-EC Agreement on the Free Movement of Persons. Berne: Staempfli Publishers Ltd., 2004, 111p.
- Wilhelmina A. Comello: Switzerland: Federal Taxation of Corporate Mergers in Switzerland (Part I). In: European Taxation, vol. 4, 1964, no. 18 (pp. 167–168), no. 20 (pp. 207–210).
- Wilhelmina A. Comello: *Switzerland: Tax Harmonization in Progress*. In: European Taxation, vol. 23, 1983, pp. 379–386.
- Joseph **Dach**: *Tax Aspects of Inflation A Study in Monetary Nominalism*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 9, 1960, pp. 657–667. *The U.S., Switzerland, Brazil and Hungary*.
- Charles **Davenport**: CFCs Controlled by Foreign Persons Continue to Increase, IRS Reports. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 12, no. 3, Jan. 15, 1996, pp. 191–192.
- 840 W.B. Deadman, Geoffrey G. Wall: Taxation in Europe. London: Farringdon Pub., 1975, 120p.
 A brief outline of taxation in Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, the U.K., Austria, Finland, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden and Switzerland.
- 841 Deloitte & Touche: Swiss VAT Law. Zurich: Deloitte & Touche, Switzerland, 1999, 42p.
- Beloitte & Touche: New Tax Relief for Expatriates in Switzerland. In:
 Bulletin Deloitte & Touche Switzerland, February 2001, 4p.
- Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu: *Taxation in Western Europe*. New York: DTTI, 1999, 392p. (International Tax and Business Guide).
- Walter H. **Diamond**, Dorothy B. **Diamond**: *Tax-free Trade Zones of the World*. New York: Matthew Bender, 3 vols., 1979–, loose-leaf.

John F. Due : <i>The Literature of Sales Taxation</i> . In: Public Finance, vol. 12, 1957, pp. 374–387.	845
General surveys, Austria, Switzerland, Germany, France, Belgium, The Netherlands, the Scandinavian countries, Great Britain, Spain, Latin America, Australia, New Zealand, India, Pakistan and the U.S.	
John F. Due : Swiss Experience and the Canadian Wholesale Sales Tax Proposal. In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 24, 1976, pp. 103–110.	846
John F. Due : Accepted v. Controversial Sales Tax Structures – Switzerland, Australia, New Zealand, Canada. In: Australian Tax Forum, vol. 1, no. 4, December 1984, pp. 363–377.	847
John F. Due : <i>The Evolution of the Swiss Federal Sales Tax</i> . In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 37, no. 3, May–June 1989, pp. 693–717.	848
John F. Due : <i>The Enactment of a Value-Added Tax in Switzerland</i> . In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 42, no. 5, December 1994, pp. 1294–1305.	849
John F. Due : <i>The Swiss Value-Added Tax</i> . In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 45, no. 2, April 1997, pp. 260–268.	850
Roland Duss , Richard Bird : <i>Switzerland's "Tax Jungle"</i> . In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 27, 1979, pp. 46–67.	851
Alex Egloff : <i>Income Taxation of Corporations: A Comparison of the American and Swiss Tax Systems</i> . Illinois: University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, 1965, 96p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 005-00252). <i>Master's thesis (LL.M.) at the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign</i> .	852
Maarten J. Ellis, Paul M. Storm (eds.): Business Law in Europe: Legal, Tax, and Labour Aspects of Business Operations in the European Community Countries and Switzerland. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1990– (2 nd ed.), loose-leaf. Under the auspices of the Association européenne d'études juridiques et fiscales.	853
Ernst & Young Global Ltd.: <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Worldwide VAT and GST Guide. New York: Ernst & Young, March 2003, pp. 343–350. Available online at: http://www2.eycom.ch/publications/items/mwst/mwst_030804/de.pdf	854
Ernst & Young Ltd.: Switzerland: Corporate Taxes. In: Ernst & Young (ed.), Worldwide Corporate Tax Guide. New York: Ernst & Young, January 2004, pp. 857–873. Available online at: http://www2.eycom.ch/publications/items/corp_tax_guide/en.pdf	855
Ernst & Young Ltd. (Financial Services): Venture Capital: Tax Advantages for Venture Capital in Switzerland. Geneva, Zurich: Ernst & Young, 2003, 15p. Available online at: http://www2.eycom.ch/publications/items/tax_fs_venturecapital/en.pdf	856
Richard D. Farman : Swiss Tax Decree Limits Advantages of Base Companies in Switzerland. In: Stanford Law Review, vol. 16, 1964, pp. 416–433.	857
Federation of British Industries : <i>Taxation in Western Europe 1968 – A Guide for Industrialists</i> . London: Federation of British Industries, 1970 (10 th rev. ed.), 381p.	858

- Fidinam Fiduciaria (Lugano): Switzerland as Most Convenient Location for International Tax Planning. Lugano: The International Tax and Corporate Services Department of Fidinam Limited, 2000, 48p.
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger: Impact of New US Withholding Tax Rules for Customers of Swiss Financial Institutions. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, July 20, 2000.
 Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters Ref=2048
- David G. **Forbes-Jaeger**: *Implementing the New US Withholding Tax Rules*. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, December 13, 2000.

 Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters_Ref=2713
- Foreign Tax Law Association: Switzerland Income Tax Service. St. Petersburg, FL, 3 vols., 1955–, loose-leaf.
 Vol. 1: Federal taxation, vols. 2–3: Cantons. Swiss income tax service.
- Foreign Tax Law Association: Tax Laws of the World: Switzerland. Ormond Beach, FL: Foreign Tax Law Publishers, January 1988–, loose-leaf. Includes Code of Obligations August, 1999, Federal Taxation of Individuals and Corporations, Taxation of Foreigners, Cantonal Taxation.
- John I. Forry, IBA Committee on Taxes (Business Law Section) (eds.): Differences in Tax Treatment of Foreign Investors: Domestic Subsidiaries and Domestic Branches. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1984, 256p.
 - A series of reports prepared by the Committee on Taxes of the International Bar Association's Section of Business Law. A general report and national reports: Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, South Africa, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.A.
- David L. Forst: The U.S. International Tax Treatment of Partnerships: A Policy-Based Approach. In: Berkeley Journal of International Law, vol. 14, 1996, pp. 239–289.
- Peter Forstmoser, Walter Meier: Switzerland. In: Maarten J. Ellis, Paul M. Storm (eds.), Business Law in Europe: Legal, Tax and Labour Aspects of Business Operations in the Ten European Community Countries and Switzerland. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1982, pp. 513–553.
- James P. **Fuller**, Walter T. **Raineri**: *U.S. Tax Consequences of International Acquisitions*. In: Tax Law and Estate Planning Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 305, October 1990, pp. 69–140.
- James P. **Fuller**, Walter T. **Raineri**: *U.S. Tax Consequences of Cross Border Acquisitions*. In: Tax Law and Estate Planning Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 333, October 1, 1992, pp. 269–340.
- Pierre Oliver **Gehrig**: *Revised Tax Law of the Canton of Zurich*. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 1999, 32p.

William John **Gibbons**: *International Program in Taxation – Tax Factors*

in Basing International Business Abroad. Cambridge, MA: Harvard Law

Part I: A study of the law of the United States and of selected foreign countries, including Switzerland. Part II: Country studies, contains chapters on the Bahamas, Bermuda, Canada, Haiti, Liberia, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, The Netherlands Antilles, Panama, Switzerland, Tangier,

Paul **Gmuer**: *Luncheon Speech at the Celebration of the 30th Anniversary*

of the Swiss Association of Fiscal Law (Swiss Branch of the International Fiscal Association) on June 15, 1979. In: Bulletin for International

M. Annette Gold: United States Estate and Gift Taxation of Nonresident

Aliens: Troublesome Situs Issues In: Tax Lawver vol 51 Fall 1997

School, 1957, 177p. (Harvard Studies in Taxation).

Fiscal Documentation, vol. 33, 1979, pp. 468–469.

Uruguay and Venezuela.

870

871

pp. 109–153.	
Thomas Graf : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Tax Reference Library: Capital Markets, no. 2, 2001 (4 th ed.), pp. 73–79. <i>In association with Niederer Kraft & Frey</i> .	873
Harold Grüninger : Switzerland: Cross Border Exchange of Information and Administrative Assistance in Tax Matters, in Particular between Germany and Switzerland. In: European Taxation, vol. 27, no. 5, 1987, pp. 139–142.	874
Milton Grundy , Conrad McDonnell : <i>Offshore Business Centres: A World Survey (Rev. Ed. of Grundy's Tax Havens)</i> . London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1997, 222p.	875
Daniel Gutmann , Robert J. Danon , Hugues Salome : <i>The Personal Attribution of Income Requirement in International Tax Law: French-Swiss Point of View on the Société Schneider Electric Case (Conseil d'Etat, June 28, 2002)</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 8, 2002, pp. 911–922.	876
Haskins & Sells : <i>Taxation in Switzerland</i> . New York: Haskins & Sells, 1975, 76p. (International Tax and Business Service Haskins & Sells). <i>In collaboration with the Swiss firm of Deloitte, Haskins & Sells</i> .	877
Jacqueline C. Hess-Ingrassia : <i>The Optimal Taxation of Interest Income:</i> A Comparative View of Interest Taxation in Germany, The Netherlands, Switzerland and the United States. Leuven (Belgium): Leuven University Press, 1995, 81p. (Leuven Law Series, 4).	878
Michael W. Hildebrandt : <i>National Report: Switzerland. International Tax Aspects of Deferred Remunerations</i> . In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, vol. 85b, 2000, pp. 745–772.	879
Hans-Jörg Hitzegrad : <i>Inheritance and Gift Tax: Switzerland</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 34, nos. 10–11, 1994, pp. 414–420.	880
Hans-Jörg Hitzegrad : <i>Taxing Non-Resident Employees: Switzerland</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 35, nos. 11–12, 1995, pp. 412–416.	881
91	

- Ernst **Höhn**, Wilhelmina A. **Comello**: *Switzerland: The Swiss Tax System and Its Anticipated Development Trends*. In: European Taxation, vol. 13, 1973, pp. 191–208.
- Howard R. **Hull**: *Income Tax Incentives for Corporations*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 1, 1996, pp. 29–34.
- Howard R. **Hull**: *Tax Relief on Share Transfers*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 338–345.
- Howard R. **Hull**: *Limitation on Benefits in the New U.S.-Switzerland Treaty*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 51, no. 1, 1997, pp. 2–15.
- Howard R. **Hull**: *New Tax Incentives for Corporations*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 52, no. 5, 1998, pp. 198–201.
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): Supplementary Service to European Taxation. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1963–, loose-leaf.
 Edited by J. Kesti and A. Seyfang; 25 binders, updated monthly.
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Taxation of Patent Royalties, Dividends, Interest in Europe. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1964, loose-leaf (Guides to European Taxation, vol. 1).

 Edited by J. Kesti. Description of the taxation of patent royalties, dividends and interests in Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, West Germany, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxemburg, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland and the UK. It deals with the subject in 5 sections: A. Taxation of resident companies; B. Taxation of foreign source income; C. Taxation of nonresident companies; D. Taxation of patent royalties, dividends, interest, received by non-resident companies; E. Holding companies.
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Taxation of Private Investment Income. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1967—, loose-leaf (Guides to European Taxation, vol. 3).

 Edited by J. Kesti; updated regularly (2003). A systematic and detailed analysis unravelling the effects of direct and indirect taxation on dividends and interest received by individuals in Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the United Kingdom and the United States.
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Taxation of Companies in Europe. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1972–, loose-leaf (Guides to European Taxation, vol. 2).

 Edited by J. Kesti, W. van der Corput, R.H.M.J. Offermanns; updated regularly (2003).
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Tax Treatment of Transfer Pricing. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1987, looseleaf.
 - Edited by C. Rotondaro and J. Rienstra; 6 binders; updated bi-annually.
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Taxation of Individuals in Europe. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1991–, loose-leaf (Guides to European Taxation, vol. 6).

 Edited by C.S. Bobbett; updated regularly (2003).

1	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The International Guide to Mergers and Acquisitions. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1992—, loose-leaf. Edited by P. Bater, E.G. Tornsett; 3 binders; updated bi-annually.	893
I <i>H</i>	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Taxation of Permanent Establishments. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1993–, loose-eaf.	894
	Edited by A. Ostaszewska and I.J.J. Burgers; Three binders, updated bi-annually.	
r.	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The Tax Treatment of Cross-Border Donations: Including the Tax Status of Charities and Foundations. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1994—, loose-leaf. Edited by P. Bater; 1 binder, updated annualy.	895
1	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The International Guide to Partnerships. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1996—, looseeaf. Edited by P. Bater, C. van Raad; 1 binder, updated annually.	896
C	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): The International Guide to Tax Auditing. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1999–, looseeaf.	897
E	Edited by R.N.J. Kamerling; 2 binders; updated annually.	
t	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): Tax Treaties Da- labase. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 2002, loose-leaf. Updated quarterly.	898
I E	International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): European Tax Handbook. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 2003, 720p. Edited by J. Kesti; also available on CD-ROM from the 2000 ed. onwards, updated quarterly. First published in 1990.	899
S	Arthur Kamber : Offshore Companies – Anti-Avoidance Measures in Switzerland. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 4, 1991, pp. 523–528.	900
	Arthur Kamber : <i>Tax Strategy: 12 Principles</i> . Geneva: taxlink, 2000 (2 nd ed.), 118p.	901
l	Richard L. Kaplan : <i>International Tax Enforcement and the Special Chalenge of Transfer Pricing</i> . In: University of Illinois Law Review, 1990, pp. 299–328.	902
	Charles I. Kingson : <i>The Coherence of International Taxation</i> . In: Columbia Law Review, vol. 81, October 1981, pp. 1151–1289.	903
I to a co	Arnold Knechtle , Walter E. Weisflog : Basic Problems in International Fiscal Law. London: HFL (Publishers), 1979, 264p. Deals primarily with the problems of double taxation. It considers the framework of international economics, concepts of international fiscal law, the working of international fiscal law and the sources of international fiscal law. Most of the explanations and examples are based on Swiss and German law; there are, however, references to recent English literature added by the translator. First published in German with the title "Grundfragen des internationalen Gewerrechts".	904

- 905 **KPMG Switzerland**: *Reform of Corporate Taxation*. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 1999, 260p.
- Mario Kronauer: Information Given for Tax Purposes from Switzerland to Foreign Countries – Especially to the United States for the Prevention of Fraud or the Like in Relation to Certain American Taxes. In: Tax Law Review, vol. 30, no.1, Fall 1974/75, pp. 47–99.
- Georg Ladner: *Individual Taxes Switzerland*. In: PricewaterhouseCoopers (ed.), Individual Taxes Worldwide 2003–2004: Summaries. Indianapolis, IN: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2003, pp. 473–490.
- 908 Mary **LaFrance**: *The Separate Tax Status of Loan-Out Corporations*. In: Vanderbilt Law Review, vol. 48, May 1995, pp. 879–963.
- Walter Lamp: How Revenue Ruling 76–39 Affects Accrual of Swiss Defense Tax for Foreign Tax Credit. In: Journal of Taxation, vol. 44, 1976, pp. 368–370.
- Michael Lang (ed.): Avoidance of Double Non-Taxation. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 504p. (Schriftenreihe zum Internationalen Steuerrecht, Bd. 26).
 experts, including the National Reporters, convened for a joint conference on Double Non-Taxation in Hernstein (Austria) from 22–22 June 2002. 19 National Reports from nearly all EU countries dealt with this topic and have been compiled and published in this volume.
- 911 Martin **Lanz**: *Amendments to the Swiss Stamp Duty Act*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. X, no. 3, March 1991, p. 46.
- 912 Martin **Lanz**: *Amendments to the Swiss Stamp Duty Act*. In: International Financing Review, i. 948, September 1992, p. 83.
- 913 Martin Lanz: Amendments to the Swiss Stamp Duty Act. In: International Business Lawyer, December 1992, p. 554.

 Published by the Section on Business Law of the International Bar Association.
- ⁹¹⁴ Ernest R. **Larkins**: *Multinationals and Their Quest for the Good Tax Haven: Taxes Are but One, Albeit an Important, Consideration.* In: International Lawyer, vol. 25, Summer 1991, pp. 471–487.
- 915 Willi **Leutenegger**: *Federal Law with Regard to Value Added Tax*. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 2001, 42p.
- Michael Loftus: Taxation and Secrecy Laws Relating to Bank Accounts for Non-Residents in Switzerland. In: Australian Tax Review, vol. 7, 1978, pp. 39–43.
- Armin Marti: Switzerland Introduces Reform Proposals to Attract Holding Companies. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 13, no. 8, August 19, 1996, pp. 563–566.
- Armin Marti: Switzerland Regains Status as Appealing Holding Company Location. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 16, no. 5, February 2, 1998, pp. 332–335.
- L. Thorne McCarty: Reflections on Taxman: An Experiment in Artificial Intelligence and Legal Reasoning. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 90, 1977, pp. 837–893.

Walter Meier: Banking Secrecy in Swiss and International Taxation. In:

Thomas Meister: National Report Switzerland: Tax Treatment of Hybrid

Financial Instruments in Cross-Border Transactions. In: Cahiers de

Yves Noël: Confidentiality of Taxpayer Information. In: International

International Lawyer, vol. 7, 1973, pp. 16–45.

Droit Fiscal International, vol. 85a, 2000, pp. 613–643. *International Fiscal Association Congress in Munich* 2000.

920

921

922

Transfer Pricing Journal, vol. 7, no. 4, 2000, p. 152 et seq.	
Xavier Oberson : Issues in the Tax Treatment of International Interest Rate and Currency Swap Transactions: An Analysis of the Tax Treatment of Interest Rate and Currency Swap Transactions in the United States, Switzerland and under the OECD Model. Zurich: Schulthess, 1993, 103p. (Publications du Centre d'études juridiques européennes).	923
Xavier Oberson : <i>Influence of EC Tax Rules on the Swiss Tax System.</i> In: Archives de droit fiscal suisse, vol. 65, 1996/97, pp. 239–255.	924
Xavier Oberson , Howard R. Hull : <i>Switzerland in International Tax Law</i> . Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 2001 (2 nd ed.), 326p.	925
Xavier Oberson , Klaus A. Vallender : <i>Tax Avoidance Concepts in Switzerland</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 39, no. 6, 1999, pp. 223–225.	926
William W. Park : <i>Tax Characterization of International Leases: The Contours of Ownership</i> . In: Cornell Law Review, vol. 67, 1981, pp. 103–186.	927
Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Co.: Taxation of Intercompany Transactions in Selected Countries in Europe and the USA. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer, 1979, 119p. This short study contains brief reports on Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Ireland, Italy, The Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Switzerland, the U.K. and the USA. Divided into 12 chapters, each chapter contains the national reports on specific subject.	928
H.W.T. Pepper : Tax Relief Provisions between Developed and Developing Countries: Part I. Tax Incentives, Tax Sparing and Tax Shadowing in Double Taxation Treaties between Developed and Developing Countries; Part II. Survey of Tax Sparing by European Countries. In: European Taxation, vol. 12 (1), 1972, pp. 3–25. Article as a joint effort of H.W.T. Pepper and the staff of the International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation. Countries: Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece,	929
Anton Pestalozzi-Hengeler : Taxation Legislation since the Outbreak of World War II, with Particular Reference to the Capital Levy Imposed on Non-Residents (Switzerland). In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, vol. 4, 1947, pp. 1–14.	930
Alfred Preisig : <i>Tax Incentives for New Ventures in Switzerland</i> . In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 346–	931

350.

- Per **Prod'hom**: The VAT Issues regarding the Holding and Sale of Shares: A Critical Approach under the VAT Ordinance and the New VAT Act. In: Der Schweizer Treuhänder = L'éxpert-comptable suisse, vol. 74, 2000, pp. 1287–1296.

 Available online at: http://www.treuhaender.ch/pdf/artikel/a00_1287.pdf
- 933 Alan R. **Rado**: Switzerland Establishes New Measures to Prevent Tax Haven Abuses. In: Journal of Taxation, vol. 18, 1963, pp. 222–223.
- William E. Rappard: Democracy v. Demagogy: The Swiss Referendum and Confiscatory Taxation. In: Political Science Quarterly, vol. 98, 1923, pp. 290–306, 361–87.
- Oraig E. Reese: Federal Income Tax Policy and Swiss Bank Secrecy. San Antonio, TX: St. Mary's University, 1974, 187p.
- Peter Reinarz: Introduction of VAT in Switzerland. In: Tax Letter Europe, vol. 2, 1995, pp. 1–2.
- Peter Reinarz: Switzerland Reforms Tax System to Attract International Business. In: FT World Tax Report. London: FT Finance, 1997, pp. 225– 228.
- Peter **Reinarz**: *Zurich Change of Practice Improves Tax Treatment*. In: International Tax Report, vol. 1, 1997, pp. 9–10.
- Peter Reinarz: Business Tax Reform 1997. In: European Taxation, vol. 38, no. 1, 1998, pp. 42–45.
- Peter Reinarz: Revised Tax Rules on Bonds, Derivates and Hybrid Products. In: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (ed.), Derivatives & Financial Instruments. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1999, pp. 342–347.
- Peter **Reinarz**: *Treaty Shopping and the Swiss Withholding Tax Trap*. In: European Taxation, vol. 41, no. 11, 2001, pp. 415–422.
- Peter Reinarz: Employee Benefits: Swiss to Change Taxation of Stock
 Options New Rules. In: International Tax Report, June 2003, pp. 5–9.
- Jean-Marc Rivier, Georg Müller: Switzerland (Tax Status of Regional Headquarters of International Groups). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 10, nos. 7–8, July/August 1982, pp. 248–249.
- Imre Rochlitz: Some Basic Principles of Taxation of Corporations in Switzerland. In: New York Law Journal, vol. 192, August 21, 1984, p. 1 col. 3.
- Marc A. Russenberger: Taxation in Switzerland. In: Law Institute Journal, vol. 63, no. 5, May 1989, pp. 394–399.
- Walter Ryser: Aspects of the Taxation of Foreign Permanent Establishments in Switzerland. In: Allgemeine Treuhand AG (ed.), Beiträge aus der Treuhandpraxis. Festgabe der Allgemeinen Treuhand AG zum 60. Geburtstag ihres Verwaltungsratspräsidenten, Herrn Hans Müller (20. April 1960). Berne: Stämpfli, 1961, pp. 170–185.

M. Roy Saunders : Tax Planning for Businesses in Europe. London: Butterworths, 1977, 334p. Deals mainly with corporate taxation looking at the tax consequences of international trade. The book is divided into eight chapters, each is a separate study of a country's tax legislation (8 countries including Swizterland). Each chapter is divided into two sections A and B; A considers taxes on domestic profits, B studies domestic taxes legislation affecting international trade (e.g. the treatment for tax of incoming dividends, royalties, interest and tax on non-residents on income sent abroad).	947
Urs Schenker : <i>Taxation of Private Capital Gains on Securities and Derivatives</i> . In: Intertax, vol. 23, no. 1, 1995, pp. 31–35.	948
Günter Schmölders : Turnover Taxes: Developments in Taxation since World War I. Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, vol. IV, 1966, 80p. Turnover taxes in Germany, France, Italy, Belgium, the U.S., Sweden, the U.K., Switzerland and the U.S.S.R.	949
Thomas W. Scott : <i>Survey of European Wealth Taxes</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 14, 1974, pp. 374–378. Austria, Denmark, Finland, the German Federal Republic, Great Britain, Ireland, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden and Switzerland.	950
Rudolf Sigg , Toni Hess : <i>The Taxation of Investment Funds and Their Unit Holders in Switzerland</i> . In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 372–381.	951
Société Fiduciaire Suisse , Swiss Bank Corporation : <i>Taxation in Switzerland</i> . Basel: Swiss Auditing and Fiduciary Co., 1987 (5th rev. ed.), 94p.	952
Piroska Soos : <i>Selfemployed Evasion and Tax Withholding: A Comparative Study and Analysis of the Issues</i> . In: U.C. Davis Law Review, vol. 24, no. 1, Fall 1990, pp. 107–193.	953
James P. Springer : An Overview of International Evidence and Asset Gathering in Civil and Criminal Tax Cases. In: George Washington Journal of International Law and Economics, vol. 22, 1988, pp. 277–330.	954
Willem F.C. Stevens : <i>Licensing – The Use of Tax Havens</i> . In: European Intellectual Property Review, 1981, pp. 201–206. <i>The Netherlands, Luxembourg and Switzerland</i> .	955
Swiss Federal Tax Administration : <i>The Advantages of the Swiss Tax System</i> . Berne: Fiscal Information Office, Swiss Tax Conference, 2002, 63p. Available online at: http://www.estv.admin.ch/data/ist/e/vorzug.htm	956
Chantal Thomas : Customary International Law and State Taxation of Corporate Income: The Case for the Separate Accounting Method. In: Berkeley Journal of International Law, vol. 14, 1996, pp. 99–102.	957
Henri Torrione : Treatment in Switzerland of Transnational Operating Losses for a Foreign Company with a Swiss Permanent Establishment and for a Swiss Company with Permanent Establishment Abroad. In: Herbert H. Edt Van Raad, Kees Alpert (eds.), Essays on International Taxation: To Sidney L. Roberts, with Esteem and Affection from the Participating Authors and the Partners of Roberts & Holland. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1993, pp. 363–384 (Series on International Taxation, 15).	958

- Henri **Torrione**: Treatment in Switzerland of Transnational Operating Losses for a Foreign Company with a Swiss Permanent Establishment and for a Swiss Company with a Permanent Establishment Abroad. In: Intertax, vol. 23, no. 12, 1995, pp. 635–648.
- Roman Truog: Switzerland: Mergers, Divisions, Transfer of Individual Assets and Their Tax Consequences. In: Intertax, vol. 8, 1980, pp. 327–335, 385–394.
- Jan van Hoorn, Alexander Spitzer, Donald S. Breakstone, International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD) (eds.): Value Added Taxation in Europe. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 1971–, loose-leaf (Guides to European Taxation, vol. 4).
 4 binders, updated regularly.
- Sandro Vecchio: Advantages Offered by the Swiss Tax System to Foreign Individuals Interested in Transferring their Domicile in Switzerland. In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 27, no. 4, December 2002, pp. 129–132.
- Jean-Marc Vionnet: Taxation of Charities: A Landlocked Regime? A Comparative Study of Selected Countries Switzerland. In: European Taxation, vol. 37, nos. 9–10, 1997, pp. 362–366.
- Roger von der Weid: Application of Swiss Tax-Exempt Capital Gains Law Is Uncertain. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 18, no. 14, April 5, 1999, pp. 1335–1337.
- Roger **von der Weid**: *Switzerland Amends Securities Turnover Tax*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 18, no. 17, April 26, 1999, pp. 1649–1651.
- Roger von der Weid: Swiss Corporate Reorg Methods Trigger Differing Tax Consequences (Reorganizations). In: Tax Notes International, vol. 18, no. 22, May 31, 1999, pp. 2202–2208.
- Andrin Waldburger: Corporate Taxes Switzerland. In: Pricewaterhouse-Coopers (ed.), Corporate Taxes Worldwide 2003–2004: Summaries. Indianapolis, IN: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 2003, pp. 795–806.
- Rolf M. Wüthrich: Foreign Tax Credit Modifications. In: European Taxation, vol. 41, no. 10, 2001, pp. 408–411.
- ⁹⁶⁹ Rolf M. Wüthrich: *Taxation and the European Convention on Human Rights in the Domestic Law of the Council of Europe Countries*. In: European Taxation, vol. 41, no. 10, 2001, p. 575.
- ⁹⁷⁰ Rolf M. **Wüthrich**: *Tax Developments in the Canton of Geneva*. In: European Taxation, vol. 42, no. 2, 2002, pp. 103–106.
- Rolf M. Wüthrich: IBFD Tax Travel Comparison, Chapter on Switzer-land. In: IBFD Tax Travel Comparison. Amsterdam: IBFD Publication, 2003, pp. 571–578.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Decision of the Cantonal Commission of Appeal in Tax Matters (Commission Cantonale de Recours en Matière d'Impôt) of Vaud of November 16, 1972 (Taxation of Dividends from a Dutch Corporation). In: European Taxation, vol. 15, 1975, pp. 280–281.

972

Decision of the Court of Justice of Geneva of March 13, 1970 (Lump Sum Taxation of a Resident Alien of Geneva). In: European Taxation, vol. 11, no. 11 (part II), 1971, pp. 137–138.

973

Decision of the Swiss Federal Court (Bundesgericht) of February 20, 1971. In: European Taxation, vol. 11, no. 7 (part II), 1971, pp. 81–83. Interpretation of the concept "A corporation in which non-residents of Switzerland have a prominent interest".

974

Decision of the Swiss Federal Court (Bundesgericht) of October 28, 1977 (Tax Avoidance). In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 333–335.

976

975

Decision of the Swiss Federal Court (Bundesgericht) of October 3, 1980 – Unsuccessful Attempt, through an Unusual Legal Construction, to Partially Liquidate a Swiss Company without Incurring Liability to Withholding Tax on the Distributions. In: European Taxation, vol. 21, 1981, pp. 329–330.

Decision of the Swiss Federal Court of June 20, 1969: Exemption from Turnover Tax on Export Delivery. In: European Taxation, vol. 10, 1970, pp. 7–8.

977

Federal Supreme Court: Extract from the Decision of December 23, 1970 in the case of X versus the Federal Tax Administration. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 10, September 1971, pp. 1029–1037.

978

 $Bank\ secrecy\ principles\ in\ relation\ to\ the\ double\ taxation\ agreement\ with\ the\ United\ States.$

979

Fixed Base: A Participation in a Swiss Joint Venture Is Not Necessarily a Fixed Base; Decision of the German Supreme Tax Court of 14 January 1982. In: European Taxation, vol. 22, no. 11, 1982, pp. 364–367.

980

Germany: Decision of the Lower Tax Court of Hamburg of May 16, 1972 (Stock Dividend Distributed by a Swiss Corporation to Its German Shareholder; If Current Profits Are Converted into Capital the Resulting Stock Dividend Is Subject to German Individual Income Tax). In: European Taxation, vol. 12, no. 2 (part II), 1972, pp. 86–87.

981

Germany: Decisions of the Lower Tax Court (Finanzgericht) of Nuremberg of June 7, 1972 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty of July 15, 1931 [as Amended]; Transformation of a German Sole Proprietorship into a Corporation; German Individual Income Tax Due on Resulting Capital Gain If Shareholders of the New Corporation Are Domiciled in Switzerland). In: European Taxation, vol. 12, no. 2 (part II), 1972, p. 95.

Germany: Decisions of the Supreme Tax Court (Bundesfinanzhof) of July 26, 1972 (Majority Shareholder of a German GmbH, Domiciled in

- Germany and Switzerland, May Act as an Independent Commissioned Agent of the Company). In: European Taxation, vol. 12, no. 2, 1972, pp. 109–112.
- ⁹⁸³ Intercantonal Exchange of Information (Court Decision). In: European Taxation, vol. 18, 1978, pp. 205–206.
- Liechtenstein Anstalt: Do Profit Distributions by a Liechtenstein Anstalt to a Swiss Holding Company Qualify for Tax Reduction Decision of the Supreme Court (Bundesgericht) of 11 September 1981. In: European Taxation, vol. 23, no. 10, 1983, pp. 334–336.
- Switzerland: Court Decision concerning Obligation of Banks to Furnish Information in Tax Fraud Proceedings (October 1, 1969). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 9, May 1970, pp. 567–582.
- Switzerland: Decision of the Federal Court ("Bundesgericht") of March 4, 1975 (An Individual Shareholder Can Be Deemed to Realize Taxable Income upon Contribution of Shares to a Holding Company in Exchange of Shares in That Holding Company). In: European Taxation, vol. 15, 1975, pp. 280–281.
- Tax Avoidance: Corporate Distribution Subject to Withholding Tax on Dividends – Decision of the Federal Court of 11 December 1981. In: European Taxation, vol. 22, no. 8, 1982, pp. 261–263.
- Monroe Leigh: U.S.-Swiss Tax Treaty Federal Estate Tax Swiss Domiciliary Entitled to Prorated Portion of Tax Credit Available to U.S. Citizens. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 81, no. 3, July 1987, pp. 663–665.

Taxation Case Mudry v. United States – 11 Cl. Ct. 207 (1986). Jurisdiction United States.

d) Book Reviews

- James L. Clare: Fiscal Federalism in Switzerland, by S. Bieri (Book Review). In: Canadian Tax Journal, vol. 28, no. 1, January/February 1980, pp. 125–126.
- ⁹⁹⁰ Jacqueline **Cote**: The Taxation of Corporations in Switzerland, Profit and Capital Taxes of the Confederation, Cantons and Municipalities, by André Margairaz and Roger Merkli (Book Review). In: British Tax Review, no. 3, May/June 1985, pp. 193–195.
- ⁹⁹¹ Michel **Nussbaumer**: Switzerland in International Tax Law, by Xavier Oberson and Howard Hull (Book Review). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 26, no. 7, July/August 1998, p. 336.
- Walter F. O'Connor: Switzerland in International Tax Law, by Xavier Oberson and Howard Hull (Book Review). In: The International Tax Journal, vol. 23, no. 3, Summer 1997, p. 87.
- 993 Miklos K. **Radvanyi**: The Taxation of Corporations in Switzerland, Profit and Capital Taxes of the Confederation, Cantons and Municipalities, by

André Margairaz and Roger Merkli (Book Review). In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 13, nos. 3–4, 1985, pp. 108–109.

H.A. **Sherman**: *The Swiss Report: 1991–1992 ed.*, by Marshall J. Langer (Book Review). In: British Tax Review, no. 2, February 1992, pp. 113–114.

d, Profit 995
ipalities
/Decem-

994

David W. **Williams**: The Taxation of Corporations in Switzerland, Profit and Capital Taxes of the Confederation, Cantons and Municipalities (Book Reviews). In: Conveyance and Property Lawyer, November/December 1984, pp. 452–454.

2. Taxation Treaties

a) Translations and Introductions

Mitchell Benedict Carroll, Kurt Locher: The Tax Conventions between the Swiss Confederation and the United States: With the Text of the Conventions. Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, 1951, 53p. (Publications of the International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, no. 4). Supplement A to the Bulletin for international fiscal documentation, vol. V. Two short essays explaining the conventions and containing the texts in English and German of the U.S.-Swiss conventions for the avoidance of double taxation with respect to income tax and to estates and inheritances.

997

996

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss-U.S. Income Tax Treaty: Convention between the United States of America and Switzerland for the Avoidance of Double Taxation with Respect to Taxes on Income, Signed on October 2, 1996 (Updated 2002). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 2002, 335p.

Updated and expanded article-by-article comments (English), latest developments and explanations, tax planning opportunities, sources of law, Interaction of treaty provisions with QI arrangements, Frequently used forms, Official treaty texts (English and German), Memorandum of Understanding, Protocol (English and German), Technical Explanations by the U.S. Treasury Department (official guide), Ordinance of the Swiss Federal Council, amended (English and German). Produced by the following members of the Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Peter R. Altenburger, Walter H. Boss, Nico H. Burki, Gion Clopath, Joseph J. Czajkowski, Markus Föllmi, Frank Jonker, Philip Marcovici and Henri Torrione.

b) Literature

Application of the Swiss-Belgian Tax Treaty: Instructions to Cantons. In: European Taxation, vol. 21, 1981, pp. 28–31.

998

Double Taxation – Switzerland. In: Treasury Department Technical Explanations of Pending Tax Treaties and Protocol. Washington, D.C.: Bureau of National Affairs, 1997, pp. S-1–S-173.

999

Daily report for executives. No. 196 (Text supplement), 0148-8155 Daily tax report. No. 196 (Text supplement), 0092-6884.

Explanation of Proposed Income Tax Treaty and Proposed Protocol between the United States and the Swiss Confederation: Scheduled for a Hearing before the Committee on Foreign Relations, United States Senate

- on October 7, 1997. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office (United States. Congress. Senate. Committee on Foreign Relations. Joint Committee on Taxation), 1997, 66p.
- Implementation of Relief for Foreign Taxes on Dividends, Interest and Royalties Called for under Tax Treaties. In: European Taxation, vol. 8, 1968, pp. 52–61.
- Peter Robert Altenburger: Information Exchange and Bank Secrecy Remain Key to New U.S.-Switzerland Treaty: The Swiss Point of View. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 8, no. 17, April 25, 1994, pp. 1141–1143.
- Stephan **Bauman**: Switzerland's Unilateral and International Measures against Double Tax Treaty Abuse. In: Bulletin Deloitte & Touche Switzerland, March 2003, 6p.

 Available online at: http://www.deloitte.com/dtt/cda/doc/content/Bulletin_e_March_03.pdf
- David M. **Benson**: Revenue Ruling Exempts Equipment Rental Payments under Netherlands Treaty. In: Tax Management International Journal, April 10, 1987, pp. 160–161.
- Walter H. **Boss**: *Switzerland Working to Expand and Update Its Tax Treaty Network*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 9, no. 13, September 26, 1994, pp. 947–949.
- Walter H. Boss: Exchange of Information under the New U.S.-Swiss Income Tax Treaty. In: Tax Management International Journal, vol. 26, no. 12, December 12, 1997, pp. 641–644.
- E.A. Brassem: Swiss Rules for the Implementation of Relief for Foreign Taxes on Dividends, Interest and Royalties Granted under Tax Treaties.
 In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 280–290.
- E.A. **Brassem**: Switzerland: Swiss Measures against the Abuse of Tax Conventions. In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 50–60.
- Harrison J. **Cohen**, Lawrence A. **Pollack**, Matthias **Scherer**: *Analysis of the New U.S.-Switzerland Income Tax Treaty*. In: Tax Management International Journal, vol. 26, no. 2, February 14, 1997, pp. 47–79.
- Robert T. **Cole**, Steven A. **Musher**: *Swiss Treaty Reduced 5 Percent Withholding Rate on Direct Investment Dividends Denied PLR 8420005*. In: Tax Management International Journal, vol. 13, no. 8, August 1984, pp. 270–272.
- Vanessa **Crosland**, Dexta **Yeung**: *Double Tax Agreements and the Treatment of Capital Gains Derived by Non-Residents (Australia)*. In: Australian Tax Review, vol. 27, no. 1, March 1998, pp. 55–60.
- W. Warren **Crowdus**: *U.S. and Switzerland Signs Income Tax Treaty*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 13, no. 25, December 16, 1996, pp. 1983–1992.
- W. Warren **Crowdus**: *Key Aspects of New U.S.-Switzerland Income Tax Treaty*. In: Tax Notes, vol. 73, no. 12, December 23, 1996, pp. 1413–1422.

T. Denayer : <i>Belgium and Switzerland Conclude Tax Treaty: Deviations from the O.E.C.D. Model Convention of 1977</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 25–29.	1014
Arthur J. Dichter : <i>Current Income Tax Treaty Developments (Part 1)</i> . In: The Tax Adviser, vol. 28, no. 4, April 1997, pp. 218–221.	1015
Arthur J. Dichter : Current Income Tax Treaty Developments (Part 2). In: The Tax Adviser, vol. 28, no. 5, May 1997, pp. 306–319. United States, Austria, Luxembourg, South Africa, Switzerland, Thailand and Turkey.	1016
Charl P. Du Toit : <i>Beneficial Ownership of Royalties in Bilateral Tax Treaties</i> . Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Administration, 1999, 280p.	1017
Felix R. Ehrat : <i>National and International Tax Aspects of Charities and Charitable Contributions: Swiss Report</i> . In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 43, no. 12, 1989, pp. 570–575.	1018
Meade Emory , James B. Swenson , Herbert J. Lerner , James P. Fuller : <i>IRS Bars Swiss Company's Treaty Benefit</i> . In: The Journal of Taxation, vol. 63, no. 1, July 1985, p. 55.	1019
Federation of British Industries: Unilateral Relief of Double Taxation – A Comparison of Law and Practice in Certain European Countries. London: Federation of British Industries, 1960 (2nd rev. ed.), 65p. A summary guide dealing with Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Italy, Luxemburg, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland and the United Kingdom.	1020
Hans-Ulrich Freimüller : Principles of Taxation of Western Business Activities in CMEA Countries – Tax Reflections in Switzerland (The Tax Exemption and the Tax Deduction Method; Legal Aspects of East-West Joint Ventures). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 10, no. 5, May 1982, pp. 159–162.	1021
John G. Goldsworth : <i>U.K. Publishes New Treaties with Mexico, Vietnam, Estonia, Kasakhstan, Russia, and Switzerland; Channel Islands Pacts Modified</i> . In: Tax Notes International, vol. 9, no. 12, September 19, 1994, pp. 872–877.	1022
Patrick L. Kelley , Jean-Pierre Lagae : <i>The Belgian-Swiss Income Tax Treaty – Analysis of Its Principal Features</i> . In: Intertax, vol. 8, 1980, pp. 153–163.	1023
Willem G. Kuiper : <i>The New German-Swiss Inheritance Tax Treaty</i> . In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 175–183.	1024
Kurt Locher : Swiss Measures against Abuse of Tax Conventions. Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, no. 19, 1963, 91p.	1025
Peter Locher : <i>Interpretation of Double Taxation Conventions: Switzerland</i> . In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, no. 78(A), 1993, pp. 573–595.	1026
Daniel Lüthi : Countering the Abuse of Tax Treaties – A Swiss View. In: Intertax, vol. 17, nos. 8–9, 1989, pp. 336–340.	1027

- Daniel **Lüthi**: *Switzerland's Treaty Policy*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 50, no. 8, 1996, pp. 333–337.
- Kathleen **Matthews**: *Treasury, Foreign Lawyers Discuss U.S.-Switzerland Tax Treaty (ABA Spring Tax Meeting)*. In: Tax Notes, vol. 75, no. 8, May 26, 1997, pp. 1057–1059.
- S.A. **Minnis**: *Double Taxation in Holland, Norway, Switzerland and Italy*. In: Journal of Comparative Legislation, vol. 3, 1921, pp. 88–92.
- K.A. Siobhan **Monaghan**: *Canada and Switzerland Sign Tax Treaty*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 15, no. 4, July 28, 1997, pp. 254–257.
- Walter **Müllhaupt**: Seeking Swiss Assistance in Enforcing United States Tax Laws. In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 4, no. 1, 1986, pp. 144–154.
- William H. **Newton, III**: *Estate, Gift, and Generation-Skipping Transfer Tax Treaties*. In: Southwestern Law Journal, vol. 37, 1983, pp. 563–597.
- T. Modibo **Ocran**: *Double Taxation Treaties and Transnational Investment: A Comparative Study*. In: Transnational Lawyer, vol. 2, Spring 1989, pp. 131–177.
- T. **Oenayer**: Belgium and Switzerland Conclude Tax Treaty: Deviations from the O.C.D.E. Model Convention of 1977. In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 25–29.
- Emil **Paulis**: *The New Tax Treaty between Belgium and Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 4, April 1981, pp. 141–142.
- Peter **Reinarz**: *Revised Swiss Anti-Treaty Shopping Rules*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, 1999, pp. 116–117.
- Stanley I. Rubenfeld: Protecting Confidentiality The Exchange of Information under Income Tax Treaties. In: Tax Law and Estate Planning Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October 1984, pp. 325–382.
- Walter **Ryser**: Some Reflections on the Unilateral Measures Taken by Switzerland against the Abuse of Treaties for the Avoidance of Double Taxation. In: Intertax, 1975, pp. 60–66.
- Walter Ryser, David Morris: Survey of Some of the Innovations Introduced by the New German-Swiss Double Taxation Convention (of 11 August 1971). In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 25, 1971, pp. 411–423.
- Karl Gustaf Armand **Sandström**: *The Convention between Sweden and Switzerland for the Avoidance of Double Taxation of Income and Property.* In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 3, 1949, pp. 173–181.
- John R. Schmertz, Mike Meier: Switzerland Issues Regulation to Implement New Swiss-U.S. Double Taxation Treaty. In: International Law Update, vol. 4, July 1998, p. 87.

Ordinance of the Federal Council on the Swiss-U.S. Double Taxation Treaty (to be published in the Swiss Official Gazette).

Arvid Aage **Skaar**: *The Continental Shelf and Tax Treaties – A Case Study (Norway, Switzerland)*. In: British Tax Review, no. 3, March 1993, pp. 189–200.

Hans-Ulrich **Stucki**, Peter Robert **Altenburger**: *The New Double Taxation*Treaty between Italy and Switzerland as Compared to the 1977 OECD
Model Convention. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 7, 1979, pp. 198–200.

1045

1048

1049

1051

1052

1053

1054

Arnold **Troconis**, Alberto **Benshimol**: *Venezuela and Switzerland Sign Tax Treaty*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 16, no. 8, February 23, 1998, pp. 578–579.

Roman **Truog**: *Switzerland*: *Abuse of Tax Treaties*. In: Intertax, no. 8, Aug. 1985, pp. 190–192.

John **Turro**: Override Articles May Appear in Future U.S. Treaties, Morrison Warns; U.S. Breaks off Negotiations with Switzerland. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 2, no. 12, December 1990, pp. 1227–1228.

John **Turro**: *Information Exchange and Bank Secrecy Remain Keys to New U.S.-Switzerland Tax Treaty.* In: Tax Notes, vol. 62, no. 11, March 14, 1994, pp. 1356–1357.

Roger **von der Weid**: Swiss Federal Tax Administration Issues New Circular on Treaty Anti-Abuse Provisions. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 17, no. 24, December 14, 1998, pp. 1870–1874.

Silvia **Zimmermann**: Substance over Form in Tax Treaties: A Swiss View. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 2, no. 10, October 1990, pp. 1010–1012.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Abuse of UK/Swiss Tax Treaty by German Shareholder of a Swiss GmbH Accumulating Royalties (Decision of the Federal Court of Nov. 22, 1968). In: European Taxation, vol. 10, no. 11, 1970, pp. 18–19.

Decision of the Federal Tax Administration of April 25, 1979; The Netherlands-Switzerland Tax Treaty – Full Refund of Swiss Withholding Tax Denied. In: European Taxation, vol. 20, 1980, pp. 91–94.

Decision of the German Supreme Tax Court (Bundesfinanzhof), August 3, 1977 – German-Swiss Tax Treaty: Taxation of Substantial Interest Gain. In: European Taxation, vol. 18, 1978, pp. 34–35.

Decision of the Lower Court of Amsterdam of June 20, 1978: Dutch-Swiss Treaty of November 12, 1951; Permanent Establishment: Under What Circumstances Can an Agent Be Deemed to Constitute a Permanent Establishment? In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 97–99.

- Decision of the Lower Court of Hertogenbosch on September 29, 1978: Tax Treaty The Netherlands-Switzerland of November 12, 1951 (as Amended) – Residence of Captain of a Swiss Riverboat. In: European Taxation, vol. 19, 1979, pp. 167–168.
- Decision of the Swiss Federal Court (September 17, 1977): Spanish-Swiss Treaty of April 22, 1966 Definition of Permanent Establishment. In: European Taxation, vol. 18, 1978, pp. 100–102.
- 1057 Federal Republic of Germany: Decision of the Supreme Tax Court (April 30, 1975; German-Swiss and German-U.K. Tax Treaties: Reorganization of Limited Partnership into Limited Liability Company; Taxation of Hidden Reserves). In: European Taxation, vol. 16, 1976, pp. 164–168.
- 1058 Federal Republic of Germany: Decision of the Supreme Tax Court (Bundesfinanzhof) of June 15, 1975 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty of July 15, 1931: Transfer of Domicile-Termination of Tax Liability). In: European Taxation, vol. 14, 1974, pp. 73–75.
- 1059 Federal Republic of Germany: Decision of the Supreme Tax Court (Bundesfinanzhof) ... of January 16, 1976 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty: Net Worth Tax: The Creation of a Foreign Base Company Requires Substantial Economic and Other Business Activities of That Company). In: European Taxation, vol. 17, 1977, pp. 170–172.
- Federal Republic of Germany: Decision of the Supreme Tax Court (Bundesfinanzhof) ... of January 21, 1976 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty of July 15, 1931: Request of Refund of German Withholding Tax on Dividends Refused in Case of Abuse of Law ...). In: European Taxation, vol. 17, 1977, pp. 64–67.
- Federal Republic of Germany: German-Swiss Death Duty Treaty: Application in Cases of Exemptions under National Law. In: European Taxation, vol. 16, 1976, pp. 244–246.
- Federal Republic of Germany: German-Swiss Tax Treaty: Change of the Right to Tax Gains from Membership Rights in a Limited Company (Tax Note). In: European Taxation, vol. 17, 1977, pp. 135–137.
- 1063 France: Decision of the Supreme Court (Conseil d'Etat) of April 12, 1972 (French-Swiss Tax Treaty; Swiss Dividend Withholding Tax Which Is Refunded under Treaty Provisions Is Deemed to Be a Dividend and Subject to French Income Tax). In: European Taxation, vol. 13, 1973, pp. 22–23.
- 1064 France: Decision of the Supreme Court (Conseil d'Etat) of December 4, 1974 (French-Swiss Tax Treaty: Domicile: Interpret. by Ministry of Foreign Affairs). In: European Taxation, vol. 15, 1975, pp. 127–129.
- France: Decision of the Supreme Court (Conseil d'Etat) of December 19,
 1976 (Permanent Establishment: French Dividends Received by a Swiss
 Corporation through a French Permanent Establishment Are Not Subject

to French Dividend Withholding Tax). In: European Taxation, vol. 16, 1976, pp. 312–316.

German Federal Republic: Decision of the Constitutional Court (Bundesverfassungsgericht) of March 10, 1971 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty of July 14, 1931: Exemption with Progression Introduced in 1959 Is Not Retroactively Applicable on 1957 and 1958 Income). In: European Taxation, vol. 13, 1973, pp. 401–403.

German Federal Republic: Decision of the Supreme Tax Court (Bundes-finanzhof) of 18 July, 1973 (German-Swiss Tax Treaty of July 15, 1931; Compensation Paid to Frontier Worker). In: European Taxation, vol. 13, 1973, pp. 397–399.

Germany: Decision of the Lower Tax Court of Düsseldorf (of June 13, 1972 – Relief from the Succession Duty When Property Is Transferred Twice by Death; No Such Relief Where Succession Duty under the German-Swiss Tax Treaty). In: European Taxation, vol. 12, no. 9 (part II), 1972, p. 71.

Refund of Dividend Withholding Tax: Application of the Dutch-Swiss

Tax Treaty – Decision of the Lower Court of Amsterdam of 13 April

1983. In: European Taxation, vol. 23, no. 10, 1983, pp. 329–331.

Switzerland: Decision of the Supreme Court (Dec. no. 30, May 16, 1975) - Swiss-U.S. Tax Treaty: Exchange of "Information". In: European Taxation, vol. 16, 1976, pp. 199–200.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Convention between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great
Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Government for the Avoidance of Double Taxation with Respect to Taxes on Income (London, September 30, 1954). London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1955, 27p.
(Great Britain, Foreign Office, Treaty Series, no. 21, cmd. 9434).
See also 1954, no. 1, cmd. 9301, 13p. under the same title.

France-Switzerland: The Franco Swiss Tax Treaty. In: European Taxation, vol. 1, 1961, no. 12 (pp. 7–8), no. 13 (pp. 5–6).

1072

1075

French-Swiss Convention for the Avoidance of Double Taxation with Respect to Taxes on Income and Capital of Sept. 9, 1966. In: European Taxation, vol. 7, 1967, pp. 4–22.

Switzerland: New Swiss Federal Legislation Counteracts Abuses of Tax Realities. In: European Taxation, vol. 3, 1963, pp. 19–22.

Tax Convention with Swiss Confederation: Message from the President of the United States Transmitting Convention between the United States of America and the Swiss Confederation for the Avoidance of Double Taxation with Respect to Taxes on Income, Signed at Washington on Oc-

- tober 2, 1996. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1997, 102p. (Treaty Doc. 105-8).
- Includes a protocol to the Convention.
- 1076 Tax Convention with Switzerland: Report (to Accompany Treaty doc. 105-8, October 2, 1996). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1997, 68p. (105th Congress, 1st Session, Senate; 105-10 United States, Congress, Senate, Executive Report, 105-10).
- 1077 The Double Taxation Relief (Taxes on Estates of Deceased Persons and Inheritances: Switzerland) Order 1994. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1994, 9p. (Statutory Instruments, Privy Council, no. 3214).
- The Double Taxation Relief (Taxes on Income: Switzerland) Order 1078 1994. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1994, 3p. (Statutory Instruments, Privy Council, no. 3215).
- 1079 The German-Swiss Tax Treaty. In: European Taxation, vol. 2, 1962, pp. 35– 40, 43–48.
- 1080 The New German-Swiss Tax Treaty: An Example of the Fight against Tax Avoidance. In: European Taxation, vol. 11, no. 9 (part II), 1971, pp. 213–222.
- 1081 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue: Income Taxes Worldwide. Chicago: Commerce Clearing House, Inc., 5 vols., 1976, loose-leaf. A loose-leaf service designed to provide an overview of the income and related tax systems in more than 100 countries including Switzerland. It deals with all significant taxes on the income and capital gains of individuals, partnerships and corporations, with wealth taxes where linked to income taxes, as well as taxes on income from special trades (insurance, mining, shipping, agriculture, etc.). It contains also summaries of taxes levied on non-residents and of double taxation relief. The chapter on Switzerland is to be found in vol. 1, Group 2.
- 1082 Harold Grüninger, Franz Kellerhals: International Mutual Assistance through Exchange of Information: Switzerland. In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, vol. 75b, 1990, pp. 499–517.
- 1083 John F. Avery **Jones**: The New Inheritance Tax Double Taxation Agreement with Switzerland (United Kingdom). In: British Tax Review, no. 1, January/February 1995, pp. 1–4.
- 1084 Karl Gustaf Armand Sandström, Kurt Locher: The Double Taxation Conventions between Sweden and Switzerland of October 16th, 1948. Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, no. 5, 1951, 67p.

V. Criminal Law

General

a) Translations and Introductions

Federal Assembly of the Swiss Confederation, Swiss Federal Council:	1085
Federal Act on International Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters	
(IMAC): Act on International Criminal Assistance of 20th of March,	
1981 (as Amended on the 4th of October, 1996). Berne, 1997, 57p.	
Includes the Decree on International Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters (D-IMAC). De-	
cree on International Assistance, of the 24th of Feb. 1982 (as amended on the 9th of Dec. 1996).	
The Swiss Federal Council, SR [=Systematic Compendium of Swiss Law] 351.1 and 351.11.	
Translated by Lional Frei and H.P. Wyssmann	

Walter A. **Friedlander**, W. Abraham **Goldberg**: *The Swiss Federal Criminal Code of December 21, 1937*. Chicago, IL: Published for the American Institute of Criminal Law and Criminology by the Northwestern University Press, 1939, 86p.

Journal of the American Institute of Criminal Law and Criminology, vol. 30, no. 1, Supplement, 1939/1940.

Ernest **Hafter**: *Criminal Law and Procedure in Switzerland since the Ar- mistice*. In: Journal of Criminal Law, vol. 12, 1922, pp. 594–603.

1088

1089

1093

Edmund C. **Jann**: *Switzerland*: *Criminal Law-Protection of State*. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, Legislation for the Protection of the State, 1954, 16p. mimeo. *Translation of the Art.* 265–278, 285–287, 293, 296–302, 340–341 of Swiss Criminal Code of

John R. **Schmertz**, Mike **Meier**: *Switzerland to Revise Law on International Judicial Assistance in Criminal Matters with Effects on the Swiss-American MLAT*. In: International Law Update, vol. 1, October 1995, pp. 4–5.

December 21, 1937.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Penal Code. Zurich: 1090 Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 2004, 78p.

English translation of 65 articles relevant to business, article by article together with the official German, French and Italian text.

Stefan **Trechsel**, Martin **Killias**: *Criminal Law (Chapter 14)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rded.), pp. 245–268.

Stefan **Trechsel**, Martin **Killias**: *Law of Criminal Procedure (Chapter 15)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 269–286.

Carl Ludwig von Bar: A History of Continental Criminal Law. Boston: Little, Brown & Co., 1916, 561p. (Continental Legal History Series, vol. 6). This work is a translation of Bar's history of German criminal law with added chapters by other continental authorities on the history of criminal law in France, Switzerland, The Netherlands,

Scandinavia and Austria, down to the end of the 19th century, with a chapter on Roman law. The second part deals with the history of the theories of criminal law. Reprinted 1999. Translation by Thomas S. Bell and others.

b) Literature

- 1094 Transnational Aspects of Criminal Procedure. New York: C. Boardman, 1983, 406p. (Michigan Yearbook of International Legal Studies, 1983). Appendix I contains a selection of summaries of national laws governing jurisdiction and judicial assistance, including a summary on Switzerland.
- Marc Ancel, European Committee on Crime Problems: The Death Penalty in European Countries. Report Presented by Marc Ancel, Counsellor of the Cour de Cassation of France, Chairman of the European Commitee on Crime Problems. Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1962, 81p. Discusses capital punishment, its practical application and its various aspects de lege ferenda. The Appendix contains a list of crimes punishable by death penalty in Austria, Belgium, Switzerland, Denmark, France, Germany, Greece, Italy, Luxembourg, Norway, The Netherlands, Sweden, Turkey and the United Kingdom (both in criminal and military law).
- Maritza F. **Bolano**: *International Art Theft Disputes: Harmonizing Common Law Principles with Article 7(B) of the UNESCO Convention*. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 15, 1991/1992, pp. 129–173.
- Scott P. **Boylan**: Organized Crime and Corruption in Russia: Implications for U.S. and International Law. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 19, June 1996, pp. 1999–2027.
- L. **Breitenecker**, R. **Breitenecker**: *Abortion in German-Speaking Countries of Europe*. In: David T. Smith (ed.), Abortion and the Law. Cleveland: The Press of Case Western Reserve University, 1967, pp. 206–223.
- Petru **Buzescu**: *Prevention of Child Abuse in Switzerland*: *Statutes and Court Decisions*. In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 13, nos. 3–4, June/August 1985, pp. 41–44.
- Edwin J. **Cohn**: *The Reckless Driver in Switzerland*. In: New Law Journal, vol. 116, 1966, pp. 1179–1180.
- Sigmund A. **Cohn**: "Criminal Records" A Comparative Approach. In: Georgia Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 4, 1974, pp. 116–156.

 The U.S., Switzerland, France, Italy and the German Federal Republic.
- Christian Dominicé: Coordination between Universal and Regional Organizations. In: Niels M. Blokker, Henry G. Schermers (eds.), Proliferation of International Organizations: Legal Issues. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 65–84 (Legal Aspects of International Organizations, vol. 37).
 - A collection of papers for the conference that took place from 18 to 20 November 1999 in the Academy Building of Leiden University, The Netherlands.
- Helga **Einsele**: Female Criminality in the Federal Republic of Germany

 Development and Present Situation (Including Some Comments on Switzerland and Austria). Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1980, 90p.

Alan Ellis, Robert L. Pisani: The United States Treaties on Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters a Comparative Analysis. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, no. 1, Winter 1985, pp. 189-223.

1104

Lionel Frei, Stefan Trechsel: Origins and Applications of the United States-Switzerland Treaty on Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 31, no. 1, 1990, pp. 77–97.

1105

Nathalie Gadola-Duerler, Jennifer E. Payne: The Different Interdependencies and Connections in Criminal Procedure Law, Specifically between Pretrial Detention and Bail from a Civil and a Common Law Point of View: A Swiss and American Comparative Law Analysis. In: Tulsa Journal of Comparative and International Law, vol. 3, Spring 1996, pp. 205-227.

1106

Horace Gautier: Switzerland and the United Kingdom: Improved Cooperation in Criminal Matters. In: Journal of International Banking Law, vol. 7, i. 2, 1992, pp. 78–79.

1107

François Gorphe: Jury System in Europe. In: Journal of Criminal Law, vol. 27, 1936, pp. 155–168.

1108

France, Belgium, Germany, Austria, Switzerland, Czechoslovakia, Hungary, Greece, Poland, Italy, the U.S.S.R, Denmark, Spain and Japan.

1109

Paul **Gully-Hart**: Loss of Time Through Formal and Procedural Requirements in International Cooperation. In: Albin Eser, Otto Lagodny (eds.), Principles and Procedures for a New Transnational Criminal Law: Documentation of an International Workshop in Freiburg, May 1991. Freiburg im Breisgau: Society for the Reform of Criminal Law and Max Planck Institute for Foreign and International Criminal Law = Max-Planck-Institut für Ausländisches und Internationales Strafrecht, 1992, pp. 245–266 (Beiträge und Materialien aus dem Max-Planck-Institut für ausländisches und internationales Strafrecht, Bd. 533).

1110

Paul Gully-Hart: The Function of State and Diplomatic Privileges and Immunities in International Cooperation in Criminal Matters: The Position of Switzerland. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 23, no. 5, June 2000, pp. 1334-1343.

Debra Jean **Hamilton**: Are International Institutions Doing Their Job? 1111 Transnational Crime. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 90, March 27–30, 1996, pp. 533–544.

Dana Elizabeth **Hirsch**: Euthanasia: Is It Murder or Mercy Killing? A Comparison of the Criminal Laws in the United States, The Netherlands and Switzerland. In: Loyola of Los Angeles International and Comparative Law Journal, vol. 12, no. 3, May 1990, pp. 821-843.

1112

Martin **Killias**: The Emergence of a New Taboo: The Desexualization of Youth in Western Societies since 1800. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 8, no. 4, 2000, pp. 459–477.

1113

Martin Killias: Switzerland's Drug Policy as an Alternative to the American War on Drugs? In: Jürg Gerber, Eric L. Jensen (eds.), Drug War, Ame-

- rican Style: The Internationalization of Failed Policy and Its Alternatives. New York: Garland Pub., 2001, pp. 241–259.
- Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**, André **Kuhn**: *Sentencing in Switzerland in 2000*. In: Overcrowded Times, vol. 10, no. 6, 1999, pp. 15–20.
- Martin Killias, André Kuhn, Simone Rônez: Sentencing in Switzerland. In: Overcrowded Times, vol. 6, no. 3, June 1995, pp. 1–17. Reprinted in: M. Tonry, Kathleen Hatlestad (eds.), Sentencing Reform in Overcrowded Times. New York, Oxford: Oxford University Press 1997, pp. 203–211.
- Harald K.-H. **Klingemann**: From Controlling a Wayward Life to Controlled Therapeutic Measures? Changes in Swiss Commitment Laws. In: Contemporary Drug Problems, vol. 14, no. 1, September 1987, pp. 51–77.
- Mark R. **Kmetz**: *Disclosure of Grand Jury Materials to Foreign Authorities under Federal Rule of Criminal Procedure 6(e) [Note]*. In: Virginia Law Review, vol. 70, November 1984, pp. 1623–1656.
- Nathalie **Kohler**: *The Confiscation of Criminal Assets in the United States and Switzerland*. In: Houston Journal of International Law, vol. 13, no. 1, Fall 1990, pp. 1–38.
- Karl-Ludwig **Kunz**: Alternative Sanctions in Switzerland: A Comparative Overview. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIVth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1994, pp. 75–90 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 24).
- Jean-Flavien Lalive: Limits and Restrictions of Public Reporting on Criminal and Civil Court Proceedings. In: I.B.A. Eleventh Conference Report, Lausanne, Switzerland. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1966, pp. 169–216.
- Steven **Lowenstein**: *Materials on Comparative Criminal Law as Based upon the Criminal Codes of Ethiopia and Switzerland*. Addis Abbeba (Ethiopia): Faculty of Law, Haile Sellassie I University, 1965, 425p.
- Edward J. Naughton, Timothy Choppin: Appeals. In: Georgetown Law Journal, vol. 81, April/May 1993, pp. 1518–1545.
 22nd Annual Review of Criminal Procedure: United States Supreme Court and Courts of Appeals 1991–92. V Review Proceedings.
- Roger M. **Olsen**: *Discovery in Federal Criminal Investigations*. In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 16, 1984, pp. 999–1029.

 Compelling discovery in transnational litigation.
- Anton **Pestalozzi-Hengeler**: *Euthanasia under the Swiss Criminal Code*. In: Southwest Law Journal, vol. 15, 1964, pp. 393–398.
- Helene **Pfander**: English Studies in Criminal Science Swiss Law (Continued). In: Canadian Bar Review, vol. 22, 1944, pp. 870–889.

Helene **Pfander**: Swiss Criminal Law – Replies to the Questionnaire Issued by the Department of Criminal Science in the Faculty of Law, University of Cambridge. In: Canadian Bar Review, vol. 22, 1944, pp. 745–775.

Helene Pfander : <i>The Leading Principles of the Swiss Criminal Code</i> . In: Canadian Bar Review, vol. 22, 1944, pp. 890–902.	1128
Didier Pfirter : The Position of Switzerland with Respect to the ICC Statute and in Particular the Elements of Crimes. In: Cornell International Law Journal, vol. 32, no. 3, 1998, pp. 499–519.	1129
Mark Pieth : <i>Financing Terrorism</i> . Dordrecht: Kluwer Academic Publishers, 2002, 220p.	1130
Dominique Poncet , Paul Gully-Hart : <i>The European Approach</i> . In: M. Cherif Bassiouni (ed.), International Criminal Law: Procedure and Enforcement Mechanisms. New York: Transnational Publishers, vol. 2, 1999 (2 nd ed.), pp. 277–309.	1131
Anne-Marie Rey : <i>Abortion in Switzerland</i> . In: Bill Rolston, Anna Eggert (eds.), Abortion in the New Europe: A Comparative Handbook. Westport, CT: Greenwood Press, 1994, pp. 253–265.	1132
Bruno A. Ristau : Switzerland: Judicial Assistance (Criminal Law) – Law on International Judicial Assistance in Criminal Matters (March 20, 1981) [Text]. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 20, 1981, pp. 1339–1364.	1133
Cecil H. Rolph : <i>The Queen's Pardon</i> . London: Cassell, 1978, 173p. A study dealing with the prerogative of pardon in England. Chapter 4 considers pardon in France, Western Germany, Austria, Finland, Sweden and Switzerland.	1134
Nora M. Rubin : A Convergence of 1996 and 1997 Global Efforts to Curb Corruption and Bribery in International Business Transactions: The Legal Implications of the OECD Recommendations and Convention for the United States, Germany, and Switzerland. In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, 1998, pp. 257–320.	1135
Hernan De J. Ruiz Bravo : <i>Monstrous Decision: Kidnapping is Legal</i> . In: Hastings Constitutional Law Quarterly, vol. 20, Summer 1993, pp. 833–875.	1136
Mustafa D. Sayid : <i>Euthanasia: A Comparison of the Criminal Laws of Germany, Switzerland and the United States</i> . In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 6, no. 2, Spring 1983, pp. 533–562.	1137
Stephen Schafer : Compensation and Restitution to Victims of Crime. Montclair, NJ: Patterson Smith, 1970 (2 nd ed.), 130p. Part II contains a survey of Swiss legislations.	1138
Ariane M. Schreiber : <i>States That Kill: Discretion and the Death Penalty – A Worldwide Perspective (Note)</i> . In: Cornell International Law Journal, vol. 29, 1996, pp. 263–327.	1139
Edie Scott : Swiss Supreme Court Offers Remedy for Awards Obtained by Fraud. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 8, no. 3, March 1993, pp. 12–14.	1140

- Maynard **Shipley**: *The Abolition of Capital Punishment in Switzerland*. In: American Law Review, vol. 39, 1905, pp. 734–746.
- Norman St. John-Stevas: Obscenity and the Law. London: Secker & Warburg, 1956, 289p.
 Appendix III contains a digest of the laws on obscene publications in the Commonwealth countries, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Greece, Japan, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.S.S.R.
- Harry W. **Stonecipher**, Don **Sneed**: A Survey of the Professional Person as Libel Plaintiff: Reexamination of the Public Figure Doctrine. In: Arkansas Law Review, vol. 46, 1993, pp. 303–332.
- Michael E. Tigar, Austin J. Doyle, Jr.: International Exchange of Information in Criminal Cases. In: Michigan Yearbook of International Legal Studies. New York, NY: Clark Boardman, 1983, pp. 61–84.
 Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters Treaty of 1973 between the U.S. and Switzerland.
- United Nations Secretariat: Aspects and Trends in the Treatment of Young Adult Offenders. In: International Review of Criminal Policy, vol. 11, 1957, pp. 29–64.
 Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, Finland, France, Greece, Israel, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, the UK and Yugoslavia.
- Henryka **Veillard-Cybulska**: *Modern Juvenile Codes in Switzerland*. In: International Journal of Offender Therapy, vol. 17, 1973, pp. 189–192.
- Arthur Taylor von Mehren: Doctrinal Premises and the Law of Delict: Some Comparative Observations on German and Swiss Law (Encuentro Internacional de Juristas: Estudio Comparado del Derecho de Daños).
 In: Revista Jurídica de la Universidad Interamericana de Puerto Rico, vol. 16, no. 1, September–December 1981, pp. 21–33.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Benjamin **Borsodi**: Swiss Federal Tribunal Sets New Rules for the Transmission of Documents to Requesting States in the Frame of International Legal Assistance in Criminal Matters. In: International Enforcement Law Reporter, vol. 20, i. 6, June 2004, pp. 237–239.

 Available online at: http://www.swlegal.ch/downloads/misc/BBO_doc_transmission.pdf
- Susan F. **Jennison**: *The Crime or Fraud Exception to the Attorney-Client Privilege: Marc Rich and the Second Circuit.* In: Brooklyn Law Review, vol. 51, no. 913, Summer 1985, pp. 913–943.
- Jeff V. **Nelson**: A Comparative Look at the Reporter's Privilege in Criminal Cases in the United States, Federal Republic of Germany, and Switzerland. In: Brigham Young University Law Review, no. 3, Summer 1984, pp. 431–496.
- Joseph R. **Tybor**: Swiss Detention of Lawyer Costly to Fraud Defendant (Fred Huber's Alleged Commodities Swindle). In: The National Law Journal, vol. 4, January 18, 1982, p. 9.

 Litigation Fred Huber, Lloyd Kadish, Thomas Koller. Jurisdiction United States.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters: Treaty between the United States of America and Switzerland, Signed at Berne on May 25, 1973, and Interpretive Letters Signed at Berne on May 25, 1973 and December 23, 1975. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1976, 160p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 8302).

1152

1153

1157

1158

Entered into force on January 23, 1977. English and German.

United States-Switzerland: Criminal Procedure – Treaty on Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters (Done at Berne, May 25, 1973). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 12, 1973, pp. 916–975.

James H. **Bloem**: *Criminal Law – Treaty on Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters between the United States and Switzerland (Recent Treaties)*. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 7, 1974, pp. 468–479.

Federal Office for Police Matters, Section for International Mutual Assistance: International Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters: Guideline. Berne, 1998, 47p.

e) Book Reviews

Joan **Ullman**: Circle of Fire: Murder and Betrayal in "The Swiss Nanny Case", by Joyce Egginton (Book Review). In: New York Law Journal, vol. 213, no. 102, May 30, 1995, p. 2 col. 3.

2. Criminology

a) Translations and Introductions

Adelheid **Kühne**, Martin **Usteri**: *The Correlation between Psychology and Law – A Few Considerations and Comments on Research and Practice from the Point of View of Legal Psychology and Jurisprudence*. In: Lawrence A. Frolik, Wolfgang Fikentscher, Gerti Dieker (eds.), Law and Evolutionary Biology. Portola Valley, CA: Gruter Institute for Law and Behavioral Research, 1999, pp. 281–296.

Selected essays in honor of Margaret Gruter on her 80th birthday.

b) Literature

Walter **Bär**: Ethical and Legal Issues of DNA Typing in Forensic Medicine: The Situation in Switzerland (Proceedings of the European Symposium: Ethical and Legal Issues of DNA Typing in Forensic Medicine). In: Forensic Science International, vol. 88, no. 1, July 18, 1997, pp. 91–93.

- Walter **Bär**, Adelgunde **Kratzer**, Marco **Machler**, Werner **Schmid**: *Postmortem Stability of DNA*. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 39, no. 1, October 1988, pp. 59–70.
- Conxita **Brandt-Casadevall**, C. **Bozic**, Peter **Dangel**, H.-R. **Gujer**: *Exceptional Death by Deep Introduction of a Dummy into the Mouth*. In: Journal of the Forensic Science Society, vol. 27, no. 5, 1987, pp. 331–334.
- Marshall B. Clinard: Cities with Little Crime: The Case of Switzerland. Cambridge, MA: Cambridge University Press, 1978, 208p. (ASA Rose Series in Sociology).
- Bruce L. **Danto**: *Firearms and Violence*. In: International Journal of Offender Therapy, vol. 23, 1979, pp. 135–145. *Postscript: Firearms in Switzerland, p. 270.*
- Philippe **Ducor**: *The Legal Status of Human Materials*. In: Drake Law Review, vol. 44, 1996, pp. 195–259.
- Philippe **Ducor**: *Biological Material Transfer Agreements*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 74, no. 6, 2002, pp. 317–333.
- Raymond A. **Eve**, Ursula **Cassani**: *The Etiology of Juvenile Delinquency the United States and Switzerland Compared*. In: International Journal of Comparative and Applied Criminal Justice, vol. 8, no. 2, Winter 1984, pp. 163–174.
- Christian **Gebrig**, Manfred N. **Hochmeister**, Bruce **Budowle**, Rebecca **Reynolds**, Richard **Dirnhofer**: *HLA-DQA1 Subtyping Data in the Swiss Population*. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 83, no. 1, November 11, 1996, pp. 27–30.
- Alfred **Glaus**: *The Handling of Criminal Psychopaths in Switzerland*. In: International Journal of Offender Therapy, vol. 12, 1968, pp. 29–36.
- P.A. **Gloor**: Bertillon's Method and Anthropological Research; A New Use for Old Anthropometric Files (Switzerland). In: Journal of the Forensic Science Society, vol. 20, no. 2, April 1980, pp. 99–101.
- Rolf **Halonbrenner**: *Thermal Analysis as an Aid to the Criminalist (Switzerland)*. In: Journal of the Forensic Science Society, vol. 23, no. 2, April 1983, pp. 165–166.
- 1170 Cornelia **Imobersteg**: *The Falsification of an Odontogram*. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 20, no. 1, July/August 1982, pp. 77–79.
- Günther **Kaiser**, Hans-Jörg **Albrecht**, Helmut **Kury**: *Criminological Research in the 80's and Beyond: Reports from the Federal Republic of Germany, German Democratic Republic, Austria, Switzerland*. Freiburg (Switzerland): Eigenverlag, 1988, 106p. (Criminological Research Reports by the Max Planck Institute for Foreign and International Criminal Law, Freiburg i.Br., vol. 33 = Kriminologische Forschungsberichte aus dem Max-Planck-Institut für Ausländisches und internationales Strafrecht, Freiburg i.Br., Bd. 33).

Martin Killias: Recent Trends in Swiss Criminology. In: Günther Kaiser, Helmut Kury, Hans-Jörg Albrecht (eds.), Criminological Research in the 80's and Beyond. Freiburg im Breisgau: Max-Planck-Institut für ausländisches und internationales Strafrecht, 1988, pp. 75–97 (Kriminologische Forschungsberichte aus dem Max-Planck-Institut für Ausländisches und Internationales Strafrecht, Freiburg i. Br., Bd. 34).

Martin Killias: Victim-related Alternatives to the Criminal Justice System: Compensation, Restitution and Mediation. In: Günther Kaiser, Hans-Jörg Albrecht (eds.), Crime and Criminal Policy in Europe: Proceedings of the II. European Colloquium. Freiburg im Breisgau: Max-Planck-Institut für ausländisches und internationales Strafrecht, 1990, pp. 249–269 (Kriminologische Forschungsberichte aus dem Max-Planck-Institut für Ausländisches und Internationales Strafrecht, Freiburg i. Br., Bd. 43). Second Colloquium on crime and criminal policy in Europe, held in Buchenbach in Sept. 1989.

Martin **Killias**: *Swiss Research in Victimology in the 1980's: An Overview*. In: Günther Kaiser, Helmut Kury, Hans-Jörg Albrecht (eds.), Victims and Criminal Justice: Legal Protection, Restitution and Support. Freiburg im Breisgau: Max-Planck-Institut für ausländisches und internationales Strafrecht, 1991, pp. 55–70 (Criminological Research Reports by the Max-Planck-Institute for Foreign and International Penal Law, vol. 51).

1174

1175

1176

1181

Martin **Killias**: *Crime Institute Profile*: *School of Forensic Science and Criminology*. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 2, no. 2, 1994, pp. 109–116.

Martin **Killias**: *The European Sourcebook of Crime and Criminal Justice Statistics*. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 3, no. 4, 1995, pp. 108–117.

Martin **Killias**: Fighting Evils or Preventing Harm: Switzerland's Drug
Policy as a Test of Situational Crime Prevention Policies? In: Roger
Hood, Nestor E. Courakis (eds.), The Changing Face of Crime and Criminal
Policy in Europe. Oxford: University of Oxford, Centre for Criminological
Research, 1999, pp. 24–35 (Occasional Paper No. 19).

Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**: *Crime Trends in Europe from 1990 to* 1996: *How Europe Illustrates the Limits of the American Experience*. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 8, no. 1, 2000, pp. 43–63.

Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**, Denis **Ribeaud**: *Effects of Heroin Prescription on Police Contacts among Drug-Addicts*. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 6, no. 3, 1998, pp. 433–438.

Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**, Denis **Ribeaud**: *Learning through Controlled Experiments: Community Service and Heroin Prescription in Switzerland*. In: Crime and Delinquency, vol. 46, no. 2, 2000, pp. 233–251.

Martin **Killias**, Christian **Clerici**: *Different Measures of Vulnerability in Their Relation to Different Dimensions of Fear of Crime*. In: British Journal of Criminology, vol. 40, no. 3, 2000, pp. 437–450.

- Martin **Killias**, Jacqueline **De Puy**, Mathieu **Simon**: Violence Experienced by Women in Switzerland over Their Lifespan. Results of the International Violence against Women Survey (IVAWS). Berne: Stämpfli, 2005, 164p.
- Martin **Killias**, Juan **Rabasa**: Weapons and Athletic Constitution as Factors Linked to Violence among Male Juveniles: Findings from the Swiss Self-Reported Delinquency Project. In: British Journal of Criminology, vol. 37, no. 3, 1997, pp. 446–457.
- Martin Killias, Juan Rabasa: Does Heroin Prescription Reduce Crime?
 Results from the Evaluation of the Swiss Heroin Prescription Projects.
 In: Studies on Crime and Crime Prevention, vol. 7, no. 1, 1998, pp. 127–133.
- Martin **Killias**, Wolfgang **Rau**: The European Sourcebook of Crime and Criminal Justice Statistics: A New Tool in Assessing Crime and Policy Issues in Comparative and Empirical Perspective. In: European Journal on Criminal Policy and Research, vol. 8, no. 1, 2000, pp. 3–12.
- Martin **Killias**, Denis **Ribeaud**: *Drug Use and Crime among Juveniles*. *An International Perspective*. In: Studies on Crime and Crime Prevention, vol. 8, no. 2, 1999, pp. 189–209.
- Martin **Killias**, Jan J.M. **van Dijk**, Pat **Mayhew**: *Experiences of Crime across the World. Key Findings of the 1989 International Crime Survey*. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1991 (2nd ed.), 196p.
- Martin Killias, Patrice Villettaz, Juan Rabasa: Self-Reported Juvenile Delinquency in Switzerland. In: Josine Junger-Tas, Gert J. Terlouw, Malcolm W. Klein (eds.), Delinquent Behavior among Young People in the Western World. New York, Amsterdam: Kugler Publications, 1994, pp. 186–211.
- Thomas **Krompecher**: Experimental Evaluation of rigor mortis v. Effect of Various Temperatures on the Evolution of rigor mortis. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 17, no. 1, January/February 1981, pp. 19–26.
- Thomas **Krompecher**, Claude **Bergerioux**: *Effect of Ante- and Post-Mortem Electrocution on the Evolution of Rigor Mortis (Experimental Evaluation of rigor mortis, Part 7)*. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 38, nos. 1–2, July/August 1988, pp. 27–35.
- Thomas **Krompecher**, Claude **Bergerioux**, Conxita **Brandt-Casadevall**, H.-R. **Gujer**: Experimental Evaluation of Rigor Mortis, VI. Effect of Various Causes of Death on the Evolution of Rigor Mortis (Switzerland). In: Forensic Science International, vol. 22, no. 1, July 1983, pp. 1–9.
- Pierre A. **Margot**: *The Role of the Forensic Scientist in an Inquisitorial System of Justice (Switzerland) [Editorial].* In: Science and Justice, vol. 38, no. 2, April/June 1998, pp. 71–73.
- Jacques Mathyer: Professor R.A. Reiss, a Pioneer of Forensic Science.
 In: Journal of the Forensic Science Society, vol. 24, no. 2, 1984, pp. 131–142.
 Delivered as the Sixth James Brierley Firth Memorial Lecture at the Autumn Symposium of the Forensic Science Society at the Bonnington Hotel, London on November 4, 1983 (transcript).

Crossing Strokes by the "Kromekote" Paper Lifting Process and by the Scanning Electron Microscopic Method. In: Forensic Science International vol. 24, no. 2. February 1084, pp. 113–124	
nal, vol. 24, no. 2, February 1984, pp. 113–124. There Josef Mossinger: A Gentle and Fasy Death: From Ancient Greece.	1195

Thane Josef **Messinger**: A Gentle and Easy Death: From Ancient Greece to beyond Cruzan toward a Reasoned Legal Response to the Societal Dilemma of Euthanasia. In: Denver University Law Review, vol. 71, 1993, pp. 175–251.

André **Normandeau**, Burkhard **Hasenpush**: *Crime and Delinquency Prevention in Some European Countries*. In: International Journal of Comparative and Applied Criminal Justice, vol. 5, 1981, pp. 41–49.

Belgium, France, Germany and Switzerland.

Schweizerisches Nationalkomitee für geistige Gesundheit (Swiss National Commitee for Mental Sanity): Arbeitsgruppe für Kriminologie (= Working Group for Criminology) – Psychisch abnorme und drogenabhängige Rechtsbrecher = Délinquants psychiquement anormaux et toximanes = Mentally Abnormal and Drug-Addicted Offenders. Diessenhofen: Rüegger, 1984, 455p.

Keith L. **Soothill**, et al.: Social Control of Deviants in Six Countries. In: Medical Science and Law, vol. 21, 1981, pp. 31–40. England, Denmark, Switzerland, Thailand, Swaziland, Brazil and Egypt.

Jacques A. **Tappolet**: *The High-Performance Thin Layer Chromatogra- phy (HPTLC)*: *Its Application to the Examination of Writing Inks (Swit- zerland)*. In: Forensic Science International, vol. 22, nos. 2–3, August/
September 1983, pp. 99–109.

c) Book Reviews

Mylène **Jaccoud**: *The Snow-White Image: The Hidden Reality of Crime in Switzerland, by Flemming Balvig (Book Review)*. In: Canadian Journal of Criminology, vol. 32, no. 1, January 1990, pp. 222–224.

1200

1203

Martin **Killias**: *The Snow-White Image: The Hidden Reality of Crime in Switzerland, by Flemming Balvig and Karen Leander (Book Review)*. In: British Journal of Criminology, vol. 29, no. 3, Summer 1989, pp. 300–303.

Karl-Ludwig **Kunz**: *The Snow-White Image – The Hidden Reality of Crime in Switzerland, by F. Balvig, 1988 (Book Review).* In: Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Strafrecht, vol. 107, no. 2, 1990, pp. 304–307.

Ann **Munster**: *The Snow-White Image: The Hidden Reality of Crime in Switzerland, by Flemming Balvig (Book Review)*. In: Journal of Criminal Justice, vol. 18, no. 1, January/February 1990, pp. 75–77.

3. Extradition

a) Translations and Introductions

Extradition Treaty between the Argentine Republic and the Swiss Confederation. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 6 (suppl.), 1912, pp. 219–226.

From "Boletín del Ministerio de relaciones exteriores y culto, Argentine Republic, January, 1912, vol. XXXIII, no. IV, p. 349".

b) Literature

- Extradition and the Political Offense Exception. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 81, April 8–11, 1987, pp. 467–483. Panel convened on April 10, 1987 by the Chair, Mary v. Mochary.
- Jeffrey J. Carlisle: Extradition of Government Agents as a Municipal Law Remedy for State-Sponsored Kidnapping. In: California Law Review, vol. 81, December 1993, pp. 1541–1586.
- Paul K. Carter: Swiss Aspects of Extradition (New Law and Affirmed Concepts). In: New York Law School Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 6, no. 3, Spring 1986, pp. 539–634.
- L.F.E. Goldie: The "Political Offense" Exception and Extradition between Democratic States. In: Ohio Northern University Law Review, vol. 13, 1986, pp. 53–95.
 Symposium on International Terrorism.
- John G. **Kester**: *Some Myths of United States Extradition Law*. In: Georgetown Law Journal, vol. 76, April 1988, pp. 1441–1454.
- Bradley Larschan: Extradition, the Political Offense Exception and Terrorism: An Overview of the Three Principal Theories of Law. In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 4, Summer 1986, pp. 231–284.
- Dominique **Poncet**, Paul **Gully-Hart**: *Extradition: The European Model*. In: M. Cherif Bassiouni (ed.), International Criminal Law. New York: Transnational Publishers, vol. 2, 1986, pp. 461–503.
- Miriam E. Sapiro: Extradition in an Era of Terrorism: The Need to Abolish the Political Offense Exception (Note). In: New York University Law Review, vol. 61, October 1986, pp. 654–702.
- Jacques **Semmelman**: Federal Courts, the Constitution, and the Rule of Non-Inquiry in International Extradition Proceedings. In: Cornell Law Review, vol. 76, September 1991, pp. 1198–1241.
- 1214 Lee A. Sheppard: Marc Rich Companies' Plea Due to Swiss Refusal to Extradite. In: Tax Notes, vol. 25, no. 4, October 22, 1984, pp. 286–287. Marc Rich and Company AG, Litigation on tax evasion, Litigation Companies Clarendon AG Ltd. Jurisdiction United States.

Daniel **Thürer**: Swiss National Report on the Judicial Control over the Discretionary Power to Expel and Extradite Foreigners from Switzerland. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 157–177 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7).

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Committal for Extradition Offences (United Kingdom). In: Journal of Criminal Law, vol. 62, i. 6, December 1998, pp. 573–576.

United Kingdom; Switzerland; Bahamas; Litigation Cases Rey v. Switzerland – (1998) 3 W.L.R. 1 (P.C.).

Alona E. **Evans**: Extradition – Double Criminality – Political Offenses – 12. Role of Court in Extradition Proceeding – Extradition Treaty with Switzerland of 1900. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 74, no. 1, January 1980, pp. 189–190.

Pamela **Loughman**: Carron v. McMahon: The Widening Scope of the Political Offense Exception to Extradition. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 18, 1992, pp. 635–664.

4. Money Laundering

a) Translations and Introductions

Christoph **Graber**: Federal Statute concerning the Combat of Money Laundering in the Financial Sector (Money Laundering Statute, MLS) of 10th October 1997. In: Christoph Graber, GwG – Geldwäschereigesetz. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003 (2nd ed.), pp. 15–160.

This German publication includes an English translation of the Federal Statute.

b) Literature

Lisa A. **Barbot**: *Money Laundering: An International Challenge*. In: Tulane Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 3, Spring 1995, pp. 161–201.

François C. **Bellanger**: *Could the Swiss Provisions on Money Laundering be a Valid Implementation of Community Law?* Brussels: European Interuniversity Press, 1995, 70p. (Documents de travail / Collège d'Europe).

Didier **De Montmollin**: Banking Supervision and Prevention of Money Laundering: The Swiss Approach. In: European Financial Services Law, vol. 3, no. 1, 1996, pp. 11 et seq.

- Didier **De Montmollin**: *The Prevention of Money Laundering in Switzerland: Recent Developments (Part 1, 1998 with a Note for 1999).* In: Butterworths Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, vol. 13, no. 9, October 1998, pp. 412–415, and no. 10, pp. 463–468.
- Shelby R. **du Pasquier**: *The Swiss Anti-Money Laundering Legislation*. In: Journal of International Banking Law, vol. 13, i. 5, 1998, pp. 160–165.
- Shelby R. **du Pasquier**, Andreas **von Planta**: *Money Laundering in Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 18, no. 9, 1990, pp. 394–397.
- Thierry **Gerber**: *Money Laundering: A Comparative Study between the Law in Switzerland and in the United States of America*. Ann Arbor, MI: UMI Dissertation Services, 1995, 98p.
- Thomas D. **Grant**: *Toward a Swiss Solution for an American Problem: An Alternative Approach for Banks in the War on Drugs.* In: Annual Review of Banking Law Annual, vol. 14, 1995, pp. 225–268.
- Paul **Gully-Hart**: *Switzerland: Money-Laundering Legislation and Asset Forfeiture*. In: Journal of Money Laundering Control, vol. 2, no. 4, Spring 1999, pp. 375–383.
- Matthew R. Hall: An Emerging Duty to Report Criminal Conduct: Banks, Money Laundering and the Suspicious Activity Report (Note). In: Kentucky Law Journal, vol. 84, 1995–1996, pp. 643–684.
- Alain **Hirsch**: *Dirty Money and Swiss Banking Regulations*. In: Journal of Comparative Business and Capital Market Law, vol. 8, no. 4, December 1986, pp. 373–380.
- Gael **Kerrigan**: *Swiss Propose to Criminalise Money Laundering*. In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 8, no. 6, November 1987, pp. 285–286.
- Scott E. **Mortman**: *Putting Starch in European Efforts to Combat Money Laundering (Note)*. In: Fordham Law Review, vol. 60, 1992, pp. 429–465.
- 1233 Raymond L. Moss, Lionel Aeschlimann, Gerald B. Kline, Gilbert H. Davis: The U.S. Patriot Act and Related Domestic and International Anti-Money Laundering Regulations, With a Special Focus on Switzerland: Legal and Business Implications. In: Securities Arbitration 2004, A Rapidly Evolving Process, Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 2004, pp.801–830. Available online at: http://www.swlegal.ch/downloads/PatriotActArticle.pdf
- Jeffrey Lowell **Owen**: *The International Attack on Money Laundering: European Initiatives (Note)*. In: Duke Journal of Comparative and International Law, 1991, pp. 213–240.
- William W. **Park**: *Anonymous Bank Accounts: Narco-Dollars, Fiscal Fraud, and Lawyers*. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 15, 1991/1992, pp. 652–672.
- Rebecca G. **Peters**: *Money Laundering and Its Current Status in Switzerland: New Disincentives for Financial Tourism.* In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 11, Spring 1990, pp. 104–139.

Wendy Shuck : <i>The Impact of Anti-Money Laundering Laws on Attorney-Client Privilege</i> . In: Suffolk Transnational Law Review, vol. 19, Summer 1996, pp. 507–522.	1237
Scott Sultzer : <i>Money Laundering</i> : <i>The Scope of the Problem and Attempts to Combat It.</i> In: Tennessee Law Review, vol. 63, Fall 1995, pp. 143–238.	1238
Franco Taisch : <i>Swiss Statutes concerning Money Laundering</i> . In: International Lawyer, vol. 26, no. 3, Fall 1992, pp. 695–714.	1239
Franco Taisch : <i>Swiss Measures against Money Laundering</i> . In: Joseph J. Norton (ed.), Banks: Fraud and Crime. London: Lloyd's of London Press, 1994, pp. 189–214.	1240
Gert Thoenen : <i>Money Laundering and Banking Secrecy in Switzerland</i> . Houston: University of Houston, 1989, 73p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 006-00137). <i>LL.M. thesis at the University of Houston, Law Center</i> .	1241
Glenn C.H. Wilson : <i>Swiss Federal Act on the Prevention of Money Laundering in the Financial Sector</i> . In: Trusts and Trustees, vol. 5, i. 5, April 1999, pp. 11–13.	1242
Jean-Baptiste Zufferey : <i>Prevention of Money Laundering and Mandatory Registration</i> . In: Swiss Derivatives Review, no. 15, 2000, pp. 30–31.	1243
VI. Labor Law and Social Insurance Law	
VI. Labor Law and Social Insurance Law a) Translations and Introductions	
	1244
a) Translations and Introductions Administrative Ordinance under the Federal Vocational Training Act.	1244
a) Translations and Introductions Administrative Ordinance under the Federal Vocational Training Act. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 1, 1965, pp. 1–28. Federal Act Respecting Compulsory Unemployment Insurance and Insolvency Benefit, Dated 25 June 1982. In: International Labour Office Legal	
a) Translations and Introductions Administrative Ordinance under the Federal Vocational Training Act. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 1, 1965, pp. 1–28. Federal Act Respecting Compulsory Unemployment Insurance and Insolvency Benefit, Dated 25 June 1982. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, Swi. 1, December 14, 1982, pp. 1–29. Federal Vocational Training Act (Dated 19 April 1978). In: International	1245

Swiss Federal Ordinance (BVV 2/OPP 2) concerning Occupational Re-

tirement, Survivors' and Disability Pension Schemes of 18th April 1984.

Peseux, Zurich: PRASA, 1984, 33p.

- Switzerland: Federal Act Respecting Disability Insurance, Dated 19 June 1959.
 In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 40, Swi. no. 1, 1959, pp. 1–24.
- Switzerland: Federal Act Respecting Work in Industry, Handicrafts and Commerce (Labor Act), Dated 13 March 1964. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, Swi. no. 1, 1964, pp. 1–24.
- Switzerland: Federal Act to Amend Parts X and X (bis) of the Code of Obligations (Labour Contracts), Dated 25 June 1971 (Recueil des lois fédérales Sammlung der eidgenössischen Gesetze, 22 October 1971, No. 42, p. 1461). In: International Labour Office Legal Service, Swi. no. 1, 1971, pp. 1–40.
- Switzerland: Federal Act to Permit the Extension of the Scope of Collective Labour Agreements, Dated 28 September 1958. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 37, Swi. no. 2, 1956, pp. 1–8.
- Switzerland: Federal Labor Act, 1964. In: International Labour Review, vol. 91, 1965, pp. 341–344.
- Switzerland: Labor Law Administrative Ordinance under the Federal Vocational Training Act, Dated 30 March 1965. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, 1965–, Swi 1A, pp. 1–10.
- Switzerland: Social Security A Federal Act Respecting Unemployment Insurance, Dated 22 June 1951. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 31, Swi. no. 1, 1951, pp. 1–15.
- Switzerland: Social Security. Federal Old-Age and Survivors' Insurance Act. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, Swi. no. 1, 1972, pp. 1–69. Consolidated text of the Act of 20 December 1946, as in force on 1 January 1973, prepared by the Federal Social Insurance Office following the 8th revision of the Act on 30 June 1972.
- Switzerland: Vocational Training Vocational Training Ordinance, Dated November 7, 1979. In: International Labour Office Legal Service, Swi. no. 1, 1979, pp. 1–7.
 Recueil des Lois Fédérales Sammlung der eidgenössischen Gesetze, December 11, 1979, no. 49. p. 1712.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**, Pascal **Mahon**: *Labour Law in Switzerland*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Berne: Stämpfli, 2001 (2nd ed.), 204p.
- Hewitt S.A. (ed.): Swiss Pension Legislation. Zurich, Neuchâtel: Hewitt, 2004— (regularly updated), loose-leaf. English translation of the most important Swiss legislation in the field of occupational pension plans.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Pension Fund Law Federal Law on the Occupational Old Age, Survivors' and Disability Benefit Plan. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1983, 55p.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Collective Employment Contract. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1998, 20p.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: *Swiss Work Permit Regulations*. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 2002, 86p.

Includes "Work Permit Regulations for EU Nationals" and "Work Permit Regulations for Non-EU Nationals". The Swiss Federal Council has decreed two new ordinances governing work permits. They entered into force with the Bilateral Agreements between Switzerland and the European Community and its member states: Work Permit Regulations for EU Nationals (English, German and French versions of the original texts of the Ordinance on the Gradual Introduction of the Free Movement of Persons between the Swiss Confederation and the European Community as well as its Member States) and "Work Permit Regulations for Non-EU Nationals" (English, German and French versions of the original texts of the new Federal Ordinance on the Limitation of the Number of Aliens, for third-country nationals only).

Rémy **Wyler**: *Labor Law (Chapter 13)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 233–244.

1264

1269

1270

1271

1273

b) Literature

Insurance in the EC and Switzerland: Structure and Development towards Harmonisation: A Financial Times Management Report. London: Financial Times Business Information, 1992, 327p.

Libel: Employee Accused of Theft. In: Inside Litigation, vol. 7, no. 6, June 1993, p. 34.

New Act Respecting Unemployment Insurance and Guaranteed Pay in the Event of Bankruptcy (Social Security News). In: International Social Security Review, vol. 36, 1983, pp. 93–94.

Old-Age and Survivors' Insurance Scheme Revision. In: Tax Law Weekly Bulletin, vol. 20, no. 15 & 16, 1969, pp. 10–12.

Old-Age Protection and Social Security Schemes: A Statistical Study of Selected Countries. In: International Labour Review, vol. 82, 1960, pp. 524–571.

Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, The Netherlands, New Zealand, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S.A.

Revision of the Federal Invalidity Insurance Scheme in Switzerland (Current Information). In: International Labour Review, vol. 97, 1968, pp. 495–496.

Seventh Revision of the Old-Age and Survivors' Insurance Scheme (Current Information). In: International Labour Review, vol. 99, 1969, pp. 650–652.

Social Security in Switzerland (Current Information). In: International Labour Review, vol. 95, 1967, pp. 491–493.

Survey of Benefits Granted to Veterans by Foreign Countries. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Congress, House Committee on Veteran's Affairs, 1960, 489p. Surveys of 38 countries including Switzerland.

Switzerland: Labour Aspects. In: Breaking New Ground in Europe. San ¹²⁷⁴ Francisco: Baker & McKenzie, 1989, 26p.

- Switzerland: Supplementary Benefits for Pensioners in Switzerland. In: International Labour Review, vol. 91, 1965, pp. 32–33.
- Switzerland: The Instruments of Employment Policy in Switzerland. In: International Labour Review, vol. 82, 1960, pp. 184–188.
- 1277 The Insurance Companies (Switzerland) Regulations 1993. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office Department of Trade and Industry, 1993, 5p. (Great Britain, Department of Trade and Industry, Statutory Instruments, no. 3127).
- 1278 Two Orders concerning General Conditions of Work in Switzerland. In: International Labour Review, vol. 95, 1967, pp. 113–117.
- Jonathan Aldrich: The Earnings Replacement Rate of Old–Age Benefits in 12 Countries, 1969–80. In: Social Security Bulletin, vol. 45, no. 11, 1982, pp. 3–22.
 Austria, Canada, Denmark, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.A.
- Karl W. **Arnold**: *Worker Participation in Management: Switzerland*. In: Center for International Legal Studies (ed.), Comparative Law Yearbook. The Hague, Boston: M. Nijhoff, vol. 4, 1980, pp. 143-151.
- Andrea **Baechtold**: *Switzerland*. In: Dirk van Zyl Smit, Frieder Dünkel (eds.), Prison Labor: Salvation or Slavery? International Perspectives. Brookfield, VT: Ashgate Publishing, 1999, pp. 259–267.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**: *The Influence of International Labour Conventions on Swiss Legislation*. In: International Labour Review, vol. 77, 1958, pp. 495–518.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**: *Union Security and the Scope of Collective Agreements in Switzerland*. In: International Labour Review, vol. 85, 1962, pp. 101–121.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**: *Disability Benefits*: *Swiss Report*. In: Rutgers Law Review, vol. 18, 1964, pp. 584–602.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**: *Industrial Disputes in Switzerland*. In: Otto Kahn-Freund (ed.), Labour Relations and the Law. London: Stevens & Sons, 1965, pp. 220–224.
- Alexandre Berenstein: The Law of Collective Agreements in Switzerland.
 In: Otto Kahn-Freund (ed.), Labour Relations and the Law. London: Stevens & Sons, 1965, pp. 117–124.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**: *Switzerland (Updated to April 1983)*. In: Roger Blanpain (ed.), International Encyclopedia for Labour Law and Industrial Relations, Supplement no. 39. Deventer: Kluwer, 1977–1984, loose-leaf. *Rewritten by Paula Stirling*.
- Alexandre **Berenstein**, Pascal **Mahon**: *Labour Law in Switzerland*. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International; Berne: Stämpfli, 2001 (2nd ed.), 204p.

Charles B. Blankart , Jörg Finsinger : <i>Instability in Swiss Motor Car Liability Insurance</i> . In: Jörg Finsinger, Mark V. Pauly (eds.), The Economics of Insurance Regulation: A Cross-National Study. London: Palgrave Macmillan, 1986, pp. 200–211.	1289
Charles B. Blankart , Friedrich Schneider : <i>Insurance Regulation in Switzerland: An Outline with Special Reference to Life and Motor Car Liability Insurance</i> . In: Jörg Finsinger, Mark V. Pauly (eds.), The Economics of Insurance Regulation: A Cross National Study. London: Palgrave Macmillan, 1986, pp. 189–199.	1290
Ferdinand Bohny : <i>Vocational Guidance in Switzerland</i> . In: International Labour Review, vol. 67, 1953, pp. 44–63.	1291
Hans Bollmann , G. Hochstrasser : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Claude S. Aronstein (ed.), International Handbook on Contracts of Employment. Deventer: Kluwer, 1976, pp. 235–242.	1292
Giuliano Bonoli , André Mach : <i>The New Swiss Employment Puzzle</i> . In: Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Politikwissenschaften, vol. 7, 2001, pp. 81–94.	1293
Ann Romanis Braun : <i>Indexation of Wages and Salaries in Developed Economies</i> . In: International Monetary Fund Staff Papers, vol. 23, 1976, pp. 226–271. <i>Appendix: Provisions for Indexation of Wages and Salaries in 13 countries: Belgium, Luxem-</i>	1294
bourg, Canada, Finland, France, Federal Republic of Germany, Ireland, Israel, Italy, The Netherlands, Switzerland, U.K., United States.	
Danielle Bridel : <i>The Evolution of Swiss Social Insurance in 1972</i> . In: International Social Security Review, vol. 26, 1973, pp. 241–249.	1295
François Chaix : <i>The Right of Recourse of an Employer against a Subcontractor (Switzerland)</i> . In: The International Construction Law Review, vol. 15, no. 2, April 1998, pp. 211–234.	1296
Thomas Cottier , Alexandra Caplazi : <i>Labour Standards and World Trade Law: Interfacing Legitimate Concerns</i> . In: Thomas Geiser, Hans Schmid, Emil Walter-Busch (eds.), Entwicklung und Krisen der Arbeit in der Schweiz des 20. Jahrhunderts. Berne, Stuttgart: Paul Haupt, 1998, pp. 469–508. <i>Symposium "Arbeit in der Schweiz im 20. Jh." vom 31. März bis 2. April 1998, 100 Jahre HSG</i>	1297
Paul J. Donahue : Federalism and the Financing of Health Care in Canada and Switzerland: Lessons for Health Care Reform in the United States. In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 21, no. 2, Summer 1998, pp. 385–435.	1298
Michael Dudra : <i>The Swiss System of Union Security</i> . In: Labour Law Journal, vol. 10, 1959, pp. 165–174.	1299
Richard Forster : <i>Euro-Compatibility is Swiss Insurance Policy</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XV, no. 6, 1996, pp. 29–31.	1300
Lee K. Frankel, Miles M. Dawson, Louis I. Dublin: Workingmen's Insur-	1301

ance in Europe. New York: Charities Publication Committee, 1911, 477p.

(Russell Sage Foundation Series).

- A study considering the various aspects of insurance: Against industrial accidents, sickness and death, old age, unemployment in Great Britain, Norway, Sweden, Denmark, Holland, Belgium, France, Switzerland, Italy, Germany and Austria.
- Johann-Matthias Graf von der Schulenburg: Deregulation of Statutory Health Insurance: The Effects of Increased Cost-Sharing Arrangements.
 Berlin: Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin, 1984, 27p. (Discussion Papers, International Institute of Management, Industrial Policy; IIM/IP 84-14).
- Pierre-Yves Greber: The Adaptation of Our Social Security Systems. To-day's Greatest Challenge: General Remarks. In: Danny Pieters (ed.), Social Protection of the Next Generation in Europe. London, The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 305–327 (European Institute of Social Security (EISS), E.I.S.S. Yearbook 1997).
- Pierre-Yves Greber: Work Patterns and Social Security: Synoptic Report.
 In: Danny Pieters (ed.), Changing Work Patterns and Social Security. London,
 The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 161–171 (European Institute of Social Security (EISS), E.I.S.S. Yearbook 1999, Part 4).
- Leif Haanes-Olsen: Earnings-Replacement Rate of Old-Age Benefits, 1965-75, Selected Countries. In: Social Security Bulletin, vol. 41, no. 1, 1978, pp. 3-14.
 Austria, Canada, Denmark, the Federal Republic of Germany, France, Italy, The Netherlands, Norway, Switzerland and the U.K.
- Erwin **Haymann**: The Definition of Accidents in the Swiss Compulsory Accident Insurance Scheme. In: International Labour Review, vol. 36, Nov. 1937, pp. 591–614.
- Erwin **Haymann**: *Medical Benefits under the Swiss Accident Insurance Scheme*. In: International Labour Review, vol. 38, October 1938, pp. 481–499.
- Jan **Hellner**, Gunnar **Nord**: *Life Insurance Law in International Perspective Reports from an International Colloquium, Stockholm, September 18–22, 1967*. Stockholm: Försäkringsjuridiska Föreningens, no. 20, 1969, 300p.
 - Reports on various aspects of life insurance law dealing with Belgium, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Norway, Poland, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.A. It also contains relevant provisions of the Insurance Contracts Acts of Denmark, Finland, Germany, Norway and Sweden in English translation.
- 1309 Karl **Hofstetter**: Plant Closings and Other Decisions Leading to Massdismissals: A Comparison of the Law in the USA, Japan, Westgermany, Sweden and Switzerland, with an Additional Focus on Legislative Efforts Made on the Supranational (EC) and International (OECD, ILO, UN) Level. Los Angeles, CA: [s.n.], 1985, 118p.
- Max **Horlick**: *Switzerland: Compulsory Private Pensions*. In: Social Security Bulletin, vol. 36, no. 10, 1973, pp. 46–47, 49.
- Max Horlick: Mandating Private Pensions: Experience in Four European Countries. In: Social Security Bulletin, vol. 42, no. 3, 1979, pp. 18–29.
 The Netherlands, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.K.

Hans-Joachim **Jäger**: *Economic Aspects of Granting Employee Stock Options in Switzerland*. In: Grégoire Bovet (ed.), Les plans d'intéressement – Stock Option Plans. Lausanne: Centre du droit de l'entreprise de l'Université

de Lausanne (CEDIDAC), 2001, pp. 1–39.

Marion Janjic : <i>Women's Employment and Conditions of Work in Switzerland</i> . In: International Labour Review, vol. 96, 1967, pp. 292–317.	1313
Erwin Jeangros : <i>Reform of Vocational Training in Switzerland</i> . In: International Labour Review, vol. 80, 1959, pp. 373–390.	1314
Otto Kahn-Freund (ed.): Labour Relations and the Law: A Comparative Study. London: Stevens & Sons, 1965, 231p. Deals with collective bargaining and the law, with industrial conflicts and the law in Great Britain, Ireland, the U.S., Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, The Netherlands and Switzerland. A collection of papers presented at a colloquium of December 1962, held in London.	1315
S.L. Kimball , Werner Pfennigstorf : Legislative and Judicial Control of the Terms of Insurance Contracts: A Comparative Study of American and European Practice. In: Industrial Law Journal, vol. 39, 1964, pp. 675–731.	1316
The U.S., England, Switzerland, Germany, Austria and France.	
E.K. Kirkpatrick : <i>Switzerland Changes Social Insurance Philosophy</i> . In: Social Security Bulletin, vol. 35, no. 4, 1972, pp. 24–26.	1317
Seth Kupferberg : <i>Political Strikes, Labor Law and Democratic Rights</i> . In: Virginia Law Review, vol. 71, June 1985, pp. 685–752.	1318
Michael Magrez : Legal Bases of Financial Control of Social Security; Legal Status of Controlling Bodies. In: International Social Security Review, vol. 26, 1973, pp. 3–72. Situation in 40 countries including Switzerland.	1319
H. Meyer : The Functions of Designations of Beneficiaries in Modern Life Insurance – Switzerland. In: Jan Hellner, Gunnar Nord (eds.), Life Insurance Law in International Perspective. Stockholm: Försèakringsjuridiska Föreningen, 1969, pp. 69–73. Reports from an international colloquium, Hèasselby Slott, Stockholm, September 18–22, 1967 (Conference Proceedings).	1320
Frederik Neumeyer : <i>Employees' Rights in Their Inventions – A Comparison of National Laws</i> . In: International Labour Review, vol. 83, 1961, pp. 36–64. Comparison of 15 countries: Austria, Canada, Japan, The Netherlands, Italy, the Soviet Union, the German Democratic Republic, Czechoslovakia, Poland, Switzerland, Denmark, the Federal Republic of Germany, the UK and the USA. Also appeared in Journal of the Patent and Trademark Office Society, vol. 44, 1962, pp. 674–710.	1321
Pierre Neyens , Edmond Koob : Pension Schemes in the European Public Sector: Professional Research Paper (European Economic Community Countries, Austria, Switzerland). Maastricht: European Institute of Public Administration, 1992, 180p.	1322
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Supervision of Private Insurance in Europe: Country Reports. Paris: OECD, Insurance Committee, 18 vols., 1963.	1323

- 19 European countries: Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Greece, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Luxumbourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey, the United Kingdom and the European Community.
- Christoph M. **Pestalozzi**: Litigating Non-Competition Clauses in Labour Contracts and Related Fields of Law Switzerland. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 29, no. 4, April 2001, pp. 166–172.
- 1325 Werner **Pfennigstorf**: Compensation of Auto Accident Victims in Europe: Studies of Injury Reparations Systems in France, Great Britain, Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Sweden and Switzerland. Chicago: American Mutual Insurance Alliance, 1972, 96p.

 Concise survey country by country. Appendix for each country contains translations of relevant legal provisions.
- William Gorham **Rice**: *Intercantonal Public Assistance Liability in Switzerland*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 8, 1959, pp. 463–484.
- Ana Teresa **Romero**, Raymond **Torres**: *Switzerland*. Geneva: International Labour Office, 2001, 116p. (Studies on the Social Dimensions of Globalization).
- Alexandra Rumo-Jungo: The Impact of Social Security Law on the Private Law of Torts in Regard to Personal Injuries, Swiss Country Report. In: Ulrich Magnus (ed.), The Impact of Social Security Law on Tort Law. Vienna, New York: Springer, 2003, pp. 188–221 (European Centre of Tort and Insurance Law (ECTIL), Tort and Insurance Law Series, vol. 3).
- Arnold **Saxer**: *The Swiss Old-Age and Survivors' Insurance Scheme*. In: International Labour Review, vol. 56, 1947, pp. 543–565.
- Arnold **Saxer**: *The Swiss Federal Act on Invalidity Insurance*. In: International Labour Review, vol. 81, 1960, pp. 47–57.
- R. **Schneider**: *Reform of Health Insurance in Switzerland*. In: European Journal of Health Law, vol. 3, no. 4, 1996, pp. 331–343.
- Adelrich **Schuler**: *The Organisation, Role and Responsibilities of the Swiss Federal Social Insurance Office*. In: International Social Security Review, vol. 31, 1978, pp. 205–214.
- Jürg K. Siegenthaler: Current Problems of Trade Union-Party Relations in Switzerland: Reorientation versus Inertia. In: Industrial and Labor Relations Review, vol. 28, 1975, pp. 264–281.
- William.T. **Singleton**: Occupational Safety and Health Systems: A Three Country Comparison. In: International Labour Review, vol. 122, 1983, pp. 155–168.

 Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.
- Dominique Sprumont: The Right to Health Care in Swiss, Canadian and American Law. In: André den Exter, Herbert Hermans (eds.), The Right to Health Care in Several European Countries. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 67–79.
 - Expert meeting held in Rotterdam, The Netherlands, on April 27–28, 1998.

Hélène **Thalmann-Antenen**: Equal Pay: The Position in Switzerland. In:

Martin Booth Tracy: Contributions under Social Security Programmes:

Survey of Some Selected Countries. In: International Social Security Re-

United Nations - Department of Social Affairs: Methods of Social Wel-

1337

1338

International Labour Review, vol. 104, 1971, pp. 275–288.

view, vol. 29, no. 1, 1976, pp. 66–85. *Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Spain and Switzerland.*

fare Administration. New York, 1950, 299p. Monographs on the administration of social welfare legislation in 30 nations.	
Charles Villars : <i>Swiss Sickness and Maternity Insurance</i> . In: International Social Security Review, vol. 30, 1977, pp. 170–188.	1339
Charles Villars : <i>Old–Age, Survivors' and Invalidity Insurance in Switzerland</i> . In: International Social Security Review, vol. 32, 1979, pp. 465–493.	1340
Charles Villars : <i>The Ninth Revision of the Swiss Old-Age and Survivors' Insurance Scheme</i> . In: International Social Security Review, vol. 32, 1979, pp. 72–79.	1341
Charles Villars : Insurance against Employment Accidents and Occupational Diseases in Switzerland – New Federal Law of 20 March 1981 on Accident Insurance. In: International Social Security Review, vol. 36, 1983, pp. 45–69.	1342
Andrew Watt : What Has Become of Employment Policy? Explaining the Ineffectiveness of Employment Policy in the European Union. Basel: Europainstitut an der Universität Basel, 2000, 86p. (Basler Schriften zur europäischen Integration, Nr. 47/48).	1343
Jacques Wittmer : <i>The Obligations and Liabilities of Directors and Officers of Companies and Their Protection by Insurance</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 11, November 1981, pp. 427–428.	1344
Helen Laura Sumner Woodbury : <i>Industrial Courts in France, Germany and Switzerland</i> . In: United States Bureau of Labor Statistics, vol. 24, 1910, pp. 273–464.	1345
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews	
David Brooks : <i>J & J Loses Bid to Try Case in Swiss Courts (Johnson & Johnson)</i> . In: New Jersey Law Journal, vol. 124, no. 1, July 6, 1989, pp. 5–14.	1346
International Labour Office (ILO): Judicial Decisions in the Field of Labour Law. In: International Labour Review, vol. 105, 1972, pp. 351–377. England, Italy, France, the U.S.A., Japan, the Federal Republic of Germany, the European Community, Spain, Argentina, India, Gabon, Senegal, Chile, Pakistan, Canada, Belgium, Israel, Switzerland and Madagascar.	1347
International Labour Office (ILO) : <i>Judicial Decisions in the Field of Labour Law (Summary)</i> . In: International Labour Review, vol. 107, 1973, pp. 57–87.	1348

17 countries including Switzerland.

- International Labour Office (ILO): Judicial Decisions in the Field of Labour Law. In: International Labour Review, vol. 109, 1974, pp. 153–179. Chile, Argentina, India, the German Democratic Republic, England, the U.S., Pakistan, the Federal Republic of Germany, Australia, Gabon, Senegal, Austria, France, the European Community, Scotland, Canada, Belgium, Mexico, Spain, Switzerland, Japan, Bangladesh and Italy.
- International Labour Office (ILO): Judicial Decisions in the Field of Labour Law. In: International Labour Review, vol. 115, 1977, pp. 25–39.
 The Federal Republic of Germany, France, the U.S., India, Brazil, Switzerland, Belgium, Zaire, Argentina, Japan, Chile, Canada, Yugoslavia, Italy, the European Community, the German Democratic Republic, Spain, Australia and the U.K.
- International Labour Office (ILO): Judicial Decisions in the Field of Labour Law. In: International Labor Review, vol. 118, 1979, pp. 39–57.
 France, GDR, Italy, Belgium, Germany, Argentina, India, Brazil, Senegal, EEC, U.S., Congo, Cameroon, Switzerland, England and Canada.

d) Treaties and Agreements

- Convention on Social Insurance between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Government of Switzerland, with Protocol, Berne, 16 January 1953. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1953, 25p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office. Switzerland, 1953, no. 1, cmd. 8788).

 English and French.
- Convention on Social Security between the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Swiss Federal Council, Berne, 21 February 1968 (with Final Protocol): Presented to Parliament by the Secretary of State for Foreign Affairs by Command of Her Majesty, June 1968. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1968, 19p. (Great Britain, Foreign Office. Switzerland, 1968, no. 1, cmd. 3644).
- Exchange of Notes between the Government of Ireland and the Government of Switzerland in Regard to the Exchange of Employment Facilities, Dublin, 14 March 1949; Switzerland. Treaties, etc. Ireland, March 1949. Dublin: Stationery Office, 1949, 9p. (Treaty Series, 1949, no. 3 Ireland).
- Social Security Totalization Agreement with Switzerland: Message from the President of the United States Transmitting an Agreement between the United States of America and the Swiss Confederation on Social Security, Pursuant to Section 233(E)(1) of the Social Security Act, as Amended (1979 July 18; Protocols, etc. 1979 Dec. 20). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1980, 65p. (House Document, no. 96-261, United States, Congress (96th, 2nd Session: 1980)).
- United States-Switzerland Supplementary Social Security Agreement: Message from the President of the United States Transmitting the Supplementary Agreement Amending the Agreement between the United States of America and the Swiss Confederation on Social Security ("Supplementary Agreement"), Which Consists of Two Separate Instruments: A Principal Agreement and an Administrative Agreement, Pursu-

B. Public Law

ant to 42 U.S.C. 433(E)(1) (1979 July 18; Protocols, etc., 1988 June 1). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1989, 43p. (House Document, 101st Congress, 1st Session, 101-27).

International Labour Office (ILO): Labour Law Documents: Treaties and Legislation on Labour and Social Security. Geneva: International Labour Office, vol. 1, 1990.

1357

1358

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss-U.S. Social Security Agreement (Bilateral Agreement of 1979). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1979, 29p.

Bilateral agreement of 1979, summary in English-German or English-French.

C. Civil Law

I. General

a) Translations and Introductions

Civil Law III: Austria, Germany, Switzerland: A Basic Collection. Honolulu, HI: LLMC, 1999 (permanent ed.), 19p. (and 2918 microfiches) (The LLMC Sourcebook, Section 15).

"Introduction & Overview" by Thomas M. Reynolds and selected information available online at http://www.llmc.com/catalog15.htm.

American Bar Association – Comparative Law Bureau, et al. (eds.): The 1360 Swiss Civil Code of December 10, 1907 (Effective January 1, 1912). Westport, CT: Hyperion Press, 1980, 262p. (Foreign Civil Code Series). Reprint of the 1915 edition published by the Boston Book Company, Boston. Translated by Robert Porter Shick, annotated by Charles Wetherill, corrected and revised by Eugen Huber, Alfred Siegwart, Gordon E. Sherman.

François **Knoepfler**: Law of Persons (Chapter 4). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 47–58.

T.R. Robinson: Roman Law Element in the Swiss Civil Code of 1912. In: Law Review, vol. 15, 1920, pp. 1–13, 181–197.

Ernest Joseph Schuster: Swiss Civil Code. In: Journal of Comparative Legislation, vol. 5, 1923, pp. 216–226.

Siegfried Wyler, Barbara Wyler (eds.): The Swiss Civil Code. Zurich: Re-Mak Verlag, 2 vols., 1987, 420p.

A revised and updated edition with notes and vocabularies of the English version of the Swiss Civil Code (1st ed. by Ivy Williams), updated, translated and edited in collaboration with Dr. Barbara Wyler by Prof. Dr. phil. Siegfried Wyler. State of law as of 01/01/1988, containing new and old law on marriage. Vol. 1: Preliminary chapter: Part 1: Law of persons. Part 2: Family law. Vol. 2: Part 3: Law of inheritance. Part 4: Law of property, final title, appendices.

Siegfried Wyler, Barbara Wyler (eds.): The Swiss Civil Code: Supplementary Volume (Modifications of the Code). St. Gallen: ReMak Verlag. vol. 18, 2000, 96p.

This volume brings the Swiss Civil Code up-to-date. State of law as of 01/01/2000. It contains all changes made in the Code between 01/01/1988 and 01/01/2000 (in particular the Law of Persons and the new Law on Divorce).

b) Literature

Fikret **Arik**: The Principal Differences between the Swiss and Turkish Practice in Interpreting the Civil Code. In: Annales de la Faculté de Droit d'Istanbul, vol. 6, 1956, pp. 144–149.

135

1359

1361

1362

1363

1364

1365

- Margareta **Baddeley**: The Protection of the Personal Rights of Athletes: Concept, Application and Function of Such a Protection in Swiss Civil Law. In: Sport and the Law Journal, vol. 6, i. 1, 1998, pp. 19–30.
- Carl **Baudenbacher**: *Some Remarks on the Method of Civil Law*. In: Texas International Law Journal, vol. 34, no. 3, Summer 1999, pp. 645–695.
- Council of Europe: The Practical Guide to the Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Judicial Decisions in Civil and Commercial Law. Strasbourg, 1975, 500p.
 - Part I contains a concise survey of the laws of 17 member states (legislative provisions, procedure, international agreements, a short bibliography). The countries are Austria, Belgium, Cyprus, Denmark, Finland, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, Iceland, Ireland, Italy, Luxembourg, Malta, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey and the U.K. Part II contains the texts of multinational and bilateral agreements (in their original languages).
- Henry P. De Vries, Andreas F. Lowenfeld: Jurisdiction in Personal Actions

 A Comparison of Civil Law Views. In: Iowa Law Review, vol. 44, 1959,
 pp. 306–344.

 France, Germany and Switzerland.
- François **Dessemontet**: *Privacy, Publicity and Personality Laws in Switzerland*. In: Michael Henry (ed.), International Privacy, Publicity and Personality Laws. London: Butterworths, 2001, pp. 421–434.
- Bernard **Dutoit**: *Good Faith and Equity in Swiss Law*. In: Ralph A. Newman (ed.), Equity in the World's Legal Systems: A Comparative Study, Dedicated to René Cassin. Brussels: Bruylant, 1973, pp. 307–345.
- Alejandro M. **Garro**: Codification Technique and the Problem of Imperative and Suppletive Laws. In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 41, 1981, pp. 1007–1030.

 Civil law, Louisiana, France, Germany and Switzerland.
- Gérard **Hertig**: *Law and Economics in Civil Law Countries: Switzerland*. In: International Review of Law and Economics, vol. 11, 1991, pp. 293–300.
- 1375 Ake **Lödberg**: *The Right in a Person's Own Likeness*. In: Scandinavian Studies in Law, vol. 11, 1967, pp. 211–224.

 Swedish law with a comparison of French, German, Swiss, English, American, Norwegian and Danish law.
- Martin Löffler, Heribert Golsong, Frank Götz (eds.): Das Gegendarstellungsrecht in Europa: Möglichkeiten der Hamonisierung = The Right of Reply in Europe: Possibilities of Harmonization = Le droit de réponse en Europe: Possibilités d'harmonisation. Munich: C.H. Beck, 1974, 333p. (Schriftenreihe der Deutschen Studiengesellschaft für Publizistik, Bd. 11). Papers presented by members of the Legal Section of the International Association for Mass Communication Research at a conference held in May, 1973. Includes a paper on Switzerland, pp. 92–98.
- 1377 Kenneth R. **Peel**: Aspects of Swiss Law within the Civil Law Tradition. In: York University Law Library (ed.), Comparative Law: Papers Prepared for a Seminar Given by Professor Francis G. Snyder at Osgoode Hall Law School, York University (Toronto), Spring Term 1974. Toronto, ON, 1974, [1] 50, 6 leaves.

Ernst **Rabel**: *Private Laws of Western Civilization: The German and the Swiss Civil Codes (Part III)*. In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 10, 1950, pp. 265–275.

1378

Theo **Rauh**: Legal Consequences of Force Majeure under German, Swiss, English and United States' Law. In: Denver Journal of International Law and Policy, vol. 25, Fall 1996, pp. 151–172.

1379

Charles **Szladits**: *The Concept of Specific Performance in Civil Law*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 4, 1955, pp. 208–234. *French, German and Swiss law*.

1380

Charles **Szladits**: *The Civil Law System (Structure and the Divisions of Law)*. In: International Encyclopedia of Comparative Law, vol. II (The Legal Systems of the World, their Comparison and Unification, Chapter 2). Tübingen, The Hague, Paris, 1974, pp. 15–67.

1381

Sections 25–57 discuss the distinction between public law and private law (pp. 15–48) and sections 58–76 discuss the characteristics of public law with special emphasis on the character and institutions of administrative law (sources, entities of administrative law, administrative act, and contracts, property and administratives tort liability, administrative procedure and court procedure) in France, Germany, Austria and Switzerland, with brief references to Belgium, Italy and Spain (pp. 48–67).

1382

Franco **Taisch**: *Unconscionability in a Civil Law System: An Overview of Swiss Law*. In: Loyola of Los Angeles International and Comparative Law Journal, vol. 14, July 1992, pp. 529–540.

·_

Symposium of unconscionability around the world: Seven perspectives on the contractual doctrine.

Ivy Williams: The Sources of Law in the Swiss Civil Code. Zurich: ReMak 1383

Reprint of the 1923 ed., published by Oxford University Press, London.

Verlag, 1976 (Reprint of 1923 edition), 199p.

II. Family Law

a) Translations and Introductions

Jacques-Michel **Grossen**, Olivier **Guillod**: *Family Law (Chapter 5)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 59–76.

1384

Jean **Russotto**, Frank E. **Samuel**: *Swiss Family Law*. Cambridge, MA: Hazen Publications, 1965, 52p. (Foreign Family Law Translations).

1386

1385

Thomas Max **Safley**: Canon Law and Swiss Reform: Legal Theory and Practice in the Marital Courts of Zurich, Berne, Basel and St. Gall. In: Richard H. Helmholz (ed.), Canon Law in Protestant Lands. Berlin: Duncker & Humblot, vol. 2, 1992, pp. 187–201 (Comparative Studies in Continental and Anglo-American Legal History, vol. 11 = Vergleichende Untersuchungen zur kontinentaleuropäischen und anglo-amerikanischen Rechtsgeschichte, Bd. 11).

b) Literature

- Mary-Jo Anderson, Celia Hampton: Switzerland: Adoption (Current Legal Developments). In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 22, 1973, pp. 174–175.
 - Current legal developments section prepared by the research officers of the British Institute of International and Comparative Law.
- Maria V. Antokolskaia: Would the Harmonisation of Family Law in Europe Enlarge the Gap between the Law in the Books and the Law in Action? A Discussion of Four Historical Examples of Radical Family Law Reform. In: FamPra.ch Praxis des Familienrechts = La pratique du droit de la famille, vol. 2, 2002, pp. 261–292.
 Available online for subscribers at: http://www.fampra.ch
- Andrew **Bainham**: Switzerland: Choosing Its Own Way or Following Others? In: Andrew Bainham (ed.), The International Survey of Familiy Law. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1997, pp. 487–502. Co-publication with The International Society of Family Law.
- Benoit **Bastard**, Laura **Cardia-Vonèche**, Mavis **Maclean**: *Privatising Divorce* (*Great Britain*, *Switzerland*). In: New Law Journal, vol. 138, no. 6385, December 2, 1988, pp. 877–878.
- Astrid **Boos-Hersberger**: Stepparents' Custody Rights When the Stepfamily Breaks Up. In: American Journal of Family Law, vol. 12, Winter 1998, pp. 247–274.
- William John **Brockelbank**: Nature of the Promise to Marry A Study in Comparative Law. In: Illinois Law Review, vol. 41, 1946, pp. 1–26. Germany, Switzerland, Austria, Sweden, Italy, Spain, Portugal, Brazil, Argentina and France.
- Andrea **Büchler**: Family Law in Switzerland: Recent Reforms and Future Issues An Overview. In: European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 3, no. 3, 2001, pp. 275–296.
- Michael Coester: Same-Sex Relationships: A Comparative Assessment of Legal Developments Across Europe. In: FamPra.ch Praxis des Familienrechts = La pratique du droit de la famille, vol. 4, 2002, pp. 748–768. Available online for subscribers at: http://www.fampra.ch
- Edwin J. Cohn: *The Nullity of Marriage*. In: Law Quarterly Review, vol. 64, 1948, pp. 324–340, 533–544.

 England, Roman law, Canon law, France, Scotland, Switzerland, Germany.
- Herman **Cohn**: *The Foreign Laws of Marriage and Divorce*. Tel-Aviv: Palestine Pub. Co., 1937, 233p.
- Henry S. **Drinker**: *Problems of Professional Ethics in Matrimonial Litigation*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 66, January 1953, pp. 443–464.
- Léon Duc: Marriage Counselling in Switzerland. In: Revue suisse de médecine, vol. 45, no. 38, August 9, 1956, pp. 738–743.
 Extracts from the article "Introduction à l'hyménologie" by Léon Duc, published in "Praxis".

Léon **Duc**, Hans **Hinderling**: *Marriage Counseling in Switzerland*. In: Annales de la Faculté de Droit d'Istanbul, vol. 9, 1960, pp. 99–103.

a- ¹⁴⁰⁰

John Michael **Eekelaar**, Sanford N. **Katz** (eds.): *Marriage and Cohabitation in Contemporary Societies: Areas of Legal, Social and Ethical Change; An International and Interdisciplinary Study*. Toronto: Butterworths, 1980, 454p.

Papers presented to the Third World Conference of the International Society of Family Law on "Family living in a changing society" held at Uppsala (June 5–9, 1979). The work is divided into five parts: I. Demographic and sociological aspects; II. Modern marriage laws and their underlying assumptions: III. The legal and administrative response to cohabitation; IV. Policy perspective of legal recognition of cohabitation without marriage; V. The position of children of unmarried, but cohabiting parents and the position of step-children. Most contributions are in English, some in French. The contributions dealing with the law of specific countries (e.g. Sweden, Switzerland, etc.) are listed under the author's name.

ion ¹⁴⁰¹ hts:

Michael D.A. **Freeman**: *Swiss Law and the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child.* In: Michael Freeman (ed.), Childrens's Rights: A Comparative Perspective. Brookfield, VT: Dartmouth Pub. Co., 1996, pp. 223–241.

1402

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**: Beyond the Traditional Family the Steprelationship and Its Status in Canadian and Swiss Law. Ottawa: National Library of Canada, 1994, 4 microfiches. Thesis (LL.M.). Queen's University at Kingston (Canada).

1403

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**: *Family Law in Switzerland*. In: Carolyn Hamilton, Kate Standley (eds.), Family Law in Europe. London: Butter-

Family Law Quarterly, vol. 29, no. 3, Fall 1995, pp. 685–700.

worths, 1995, pp. 511–548.

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**: International Marriage and Divorce Regulation and Recognition in Switzerland (Special Symposium on International Marriage and Divorce Regulation and Recognition). In:

1404

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**: Support Obligations of Stepparents and Persons "In Loco Parentis" in a Comparative and International Context. In: Nigel V. Lowe, Gillian Douglas (eds.), Families Across Frontiers. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1996, pp. 765–792.

1405

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**: *Principles of Marriage Recognition Applied to Same-Sex Marriage Recognition in Switzerland and Europe (Symposium on Interjurisdictional Marriage Recognition)*. In: Creighton Law Review, vol. 32, i. 1, October 1998, pp. 121–146.

1406

Barbara E. **Graham-Siegenthaler**, Kurt **Siehr**: *Swiss Law of Marriage*, *Material Relations and Divorce*. In: Gustavo A. Bossert (ed.), The Marriage. Milan: A. Giuffrè, vol. 11, 1998, pp. 489–509 (Inchieste di Diritto Comparato, vol. 11).

1407

Jacques-Michel **Grossen**: Aspects of De Facto Marriage under Switzerland's Private Law. In: John Eekelaar, Sanford N. Katz (eds.), Marriage and Cohabitation in Contemporary Societies: Areas of Legal, Social and Ethical Change; An International and Interdisciplinary Study. Toronto: Butterworths, 1980, pp. 258–264.

- Jacques-Michel Grossen: Agreements Regarding the Financial Aspects of Divorce: How Free? How Binding? In: John M. Eckelaar, Sanford N. Katz (eds.), The Resolution of Family Conflict: Comparative Legal Perspectives. Toronto: Butterworths, 1984, pp. 313–321.
 Papers presented at the fourth annual conference of the International Society of Family Law held in June 1982 at Harvard University.
- Jacques-Michel Grossen: Switzerland. In: M. Freeman (ed.), Annual Survey of Family Law 1983–1984. London: International Society of Family Law, 1985, pp. 178–190.
- Jacques-Michel Grossen: Comparative Developments in the Law of Matrimonial Regimes. In: Tulane Law Review, vol. 60, June 1986, pp. 1199–1208.
 Eason-Weinmann Center for Comparative Law Symposium on Reflections on the Civil-Law Tradition in Louisiana: Agenda for the Twenty-First Century.
- Jacques-Michel **Grossen**: *Switzerland: Further Steps towards Equality* (*Annual Survey of Family Law 1985*). In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 25, no. 1, October 1986, pp. 255–259.
- Jacques-Michel **Grossen**: *Switzerland: Hard Cases (Annual Survey of Family Law)*. In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 26, no. 1, November 1987, pp. 207–211.
- Jacques-Michel Grossen: The Contributions of Comparative (or Foreign Law) Studies to Family Law Reform. In: Geoffrey Hand, Jeremy McBride (eds.), Droit Sans Frontières. Essays in Honour of L. Neville Brown. Birmingham: Holdsworth Club, 1991, pp. 95–101.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Switzerland: Hints of Things to Come (Annual Survey of Family Law 1987)*. In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 27, no. 1, November 1988, pp. 305–313.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Switzerland*: of Personal Freedom and Family Duties (Annual Survey of Family Law). In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 29, no. 2, February 1991, pp. 441–452.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Switzerland: Abused Children, HIV-Positive Sexual Partners and Family Reunion (Annual Survey of Family Law).* In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 30, no. 2, February 1992, pp. 417–425.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *The Twins' Child and Other Stories*. In: Journal of Family Law, vol. 31, 1993, pp. 483–489.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Switzerland*: *Everyone Has the Right to Know His or Her Origins!* (Annual Survey of Family Law). In: University of Louisville Journal of Family Law, vol. 32, no. 2, Spring 1994, pp. 465–474.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Selected Legislation and Jurisprudence Switzerland*. In: European Journal of Health Law, 1995, pp. 271–279.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *A New Divorce Law for the New Millenium*. In: Andrew Bainham (ed.), The International Survey of Family Law. Bristol: Jordan Publishing Ltd., vol. 7, 2000, pp. 357–368.

of Birth in Lawful Wedlock. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 5, 1956, pp. 217–229. English, French, German and Swiss law.	1422
Cyril Hegnauer : <i>Child Law Reform in Switzerland</i> . In: Frank Bates (ed.), The Child and the Law. New York: Dobbs Ferry, 1976, pp. 335–347.	1423
Roland Huber : Recognition of Mexican Divorces in Europe – Switzerland. In: International Lawyer, vol. 1, 1967, pp. 229–232.	1424
Jean Kellerhals , Jean-François Perrin , Laura Voneche : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Robert Chester, Gerrit Kooy (eds.), Divorce in Europe. Leyden: Martinus Nijhoff (Social Sciences Division), 1977, pp. 195–210 (Publications of The Netherlands Interuniversity Demographic Institute (N.I.D.I.) and the Population and Family Study Centre (C.B.G.S.), vol. 3).	1425
Robert Kiebala , George Naschitz : <i>The Paternity Suit in Europe</i> . In: Buffalo Law Review, vol. 16, 1966, pp. 287–305. <i>21 European countries including Switzerland</i> .	1426
Caroline LeGette : International Child Abduction and the Hague Convention: Emerging Practice and Interpretation of the Discretionary Exception. In: Texas International Law Journal, vol. 25, Spring 1990, pp. 287–308.	1427
H. F. Lüthke : <i>Switzerland: Duty of Father to Support Illegitimate Child</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 1, 1952, pp. 124–128.	1428
Paul J. Magnarella : <i>Turkey: The Reception of Swiss Family Law in Turkey</i> . In: Anthropological Quarterly, vol. 46, 1973, pp. 100–116.	1429
Edward Manson : <i>Breach of Promise of Marriage</i> . In: Journal of Comparative Legislation and International Law, vol. 11, 1910/11, pp. 156–167. <i>France, Portugal, Spain, The Netherlands, Germany, Switzerland, Sweden and Scotland.</i>	1430
Marie Therese Meulders-Klein : <i>The Status of the Father in European Legislation</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 44, 1996, pp. 487–520.	1431
Max Rheinstein : <i>Marriage Breakdown in Ticino and Comasco</i> . In: Murad Ferid (ed.), Festschrift für Hans G. Ficker zum 70. Geburtstag am 20. Juli 1967. Frankfurt a.M., Berlin: Metzner, 1967, pp. 385–409.	1432
Thomas Max Safley : Marital Disputes and Marital Litigation in Basel, Freiburg and the Diocese of Constance: A Comparative Study, 1550–1600. Madison: University of Wisconsin, 2 vols., 1980, 490p.	1433
Suzette Sandoz : <i>The Name of Spouses and Children in Swiss Law</i> . In: Proceedings/ICCS Colloquy. Strasbourg: Commission Internationale de l'État-Civil (CIEC), 1999, pp. 37–42. <i>Colloquy of March 26, 1999</i> .	1434
Kurt Siehr : <i>The 1980 Hague Convention on the Civil Aspects of International Child Abduction: Failures and Successes in German Practice</i> . In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 33, Fall	1435

- 2000, pp. 207–219 (Symposium Issue Celebrating Twenty Years: The Past and Promise of the Hague Convention on the Civil Aspects of International Child Abduction).
- Erwin Spiro: Adoption and the Conflict of Laws. In: Comparative and International Law Journal of South Africa, vol. 16, 1983, pp. 242–255.
 South Africa, Roman-Dutch law, the U.K., the U.S., The Netherlands, Sweden, Switzerland, Western Germany, Austria, France, Italy and Eastern Germany.
- 1437 Christa **Tobler**: *Same-Sex Couples under EU Law*. In: Aktuelle Juristische Praxis (AJP/PJA), vol. 10, 2001, pp. 269–286.
- United Nations Department of Social Affairs: Study on Adoption of Children; A Study on the Practice and Procedures Related to the Adoption of Children. New York, 1953, 104p. A study based on the legal systems of Denmark, France, Greece, Poland, Switzerland, the United Kingdom, the U.S.S.R., Yugoslavia, Canada, the U.S., Argentina, Bolivia, Peru and Uruguay.
- United Nations International Law Commission: Dissolution of Marriage, Annulment of Marriage and Judical Separation. New York, 1963, 105p.
 (UN/E/CN.6/415/add.1). Information on the U.S., Canada, Sweden, India, Switzerland, Yugoslavia, Finland and Mexico.
- Hamilton Vreeland, Jr.: Validity of Foreign Divorces: A Study concerning the Extraterritorial Recognition of Divorce Decrees. Chicago: Callaghan, 1938, 355p.
 - Part IV of this work deals with the European law under the Hague Treaty of June 12, 1902, with illustrative cases in German, Italian, Dutch, Swiss, etc., law. Part V states the European law aside from the treaty in alphabetical order from Albania to Yugoslavia.
 - c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews
- Andreas C. **Limburg**: Swiss Federal Supreme Court Rejects Recognition of Divorce by Unilateral Repudiation under Islamic Law. In: International Litigation News, July 2002, pp. 37–38.
- Claude **Reymond**: Switzerland: Caliaro and Wyler v. Canton of Argovie (1954); Decision of the Federal Supreme Court on Matrimonium Claudicans. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 5, 1956, pp. 144–146.

III. Inheritance Law

a) Translations and Introductions

- Duri **Berther**: *Switzerland*. In: David J. Hayton (ed.), European Succession Laws. Bristol, UK: Jordans, 2002 (2nd ed.), pp. 479–514.
- Audrey **Leuba**: *Law of Inheritance (Chapter 6)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 77–92.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Inheritance Law (Swiss Civil Code, Articles 457–640). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Com-	1445
merce, 2000, 50p.	

b) Literature

Olivier **Dunant**, Carl **Heggli**: Switzerland (Chapter 17). In: International

Estate Planning. LexisNexis, 2002 (2 nd ed.), pp. 17-1 to 17-61.	
Written with the assistance of Louis Boissier and Michel Barbey.	
Hamid Khan : Islamic Law of Inheritance – A Comparative Study with	1447
Emphasis on Contemporary Problems. Karachi: Pakistan Law House;	
London: Platinum Publishing Ltd., 1999 (2 nd ed.), 218p.	

1446

1448

1449

1454

Discussion of the general principles of inheritance in Islamic law, with particular focus on recent reforms in several Muslim countries, the Hanafi law of inheritance, the Shia law of inheritance and brief comparison of the Islamic law to the German and Swiss law of succession.

Edgar H. **Paltzer**, Alex H. **Weber**, Esther **Cohen**: *Chapter on Switzerland*. In: David Way, Mark Bridges (cons. eds.), Tolley's International Succession Laws. Croyden, UK: Tolley LexisNexis, May 2002, pp. 9/1–9/15.

Lex **Roeleveld**: *Questions concerning Simultaneous Death*. In: Acta Juridica, 1970, pp. 31–52.

Roman law, South Africa, France, Belgium, The Netherlands, Western Germany, Switzerland, Italy, England, the U.S.A. and Canada.

Walter **Ryser**: The Traps of Forced Heirship When Migrating from a Common Law to a Civil Law Country. In: Rosalind F. Atherton (ed.), The International Academy of Estate and Trust Law: Selected Papers 1997/1999 (Part VII. Family Provisions and Forced Heirship, no. 37). The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 699–717.

Jeffrey A. **Schoenblum**: *Multistate and Multinational Estate Planning*. ¹⁴⁵¹ Boston, Toronto: Little, Brown & Co., vol. 2, 1982, 346p. *Contains materials on Switzerland*.

Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *American-Swiss Successions: The Meaning of Article VI of the 1850 Treaty*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 18, 1970, pp. 595–611.

IV. Trusts and Foundations

a) Translations and Introductions

Peter **Hefti**: *Trusts and Their Treatment in the Civil Law*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 5, 1956, pp. 553–576.

Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *National Report on Switzerland*. In: David J. Hayton, Sebastianus C.J.J. Kortmann, H.L.E. Verhagen (eds.), Principles of European Trust Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 105–121.

Felix **Weiser**: Trusts on the Continent of Europe; A Study in Comparative Law. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1936, 103p.

A monograph for the comparative lawyer, presenting the difficulties which the continental lawyer meets when confronted with the institution of trust. It discusses the general approach to this problem and states the laws in Germany, Austria, Switzerland, Liechtenstein, France and Italy.

b) Literature

- Beat M. **Barthold**: *Trusts and Switzerland*: *Bankruptcy Aspects*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 27, no. 2, February 1999, pp. 55–59.
- Stephen V. Berti: Trusts and the Lugano Convention Does it Matter? And what About the Hague Trust Convention? In: Nedim Peter Vogt (ed.), Disputes Involving Trusts. Munich: C.H. Beck; Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; Saffron Walden (UK): Trusts & Trustees, 1999, pp. 9–11.
- Michael **Brandon**: *English Wills and Trusts in Switzerland*. In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 2, 1977, pp. 35–41.
- Michael Brandon: Claims against Wills and Trusts of UK Citizens Domiciled in Switzerland. In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 4, 1979, pp. 16–19.
- Michael Brandon: A Case Study on Individual Tax and Estate Planning,
 Wills, Trusts and Succession The Swiss Position. In: International Legal
 Practitioner, vol. 18, no. 2, 1993, pp. 49–51.
- Lilian Chan Keller: Disclosure Dilemma in Switzerland. In: Barry D. McCutcheon, Patrick C. Soares (eds.), Euro-Trusts: The New European Dimension for Trusts. London: Legal Studies Publishing Ltd., 1993, pp. 225–235.
- Philipp Egger, Swiss Foundations (eds.): Swiss Code of Best Foundation Practice. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2005, 140p. (Foundation Governance, vol. 2).
 - Text of the Swiss Code of Best Foundation Practice available in German, French and English.
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger: Anglo-Saxon Trusts in Continental Europe: A Practitioner's View from Switzerland. Geneva, Zurich, Guernsey: Havelet Fiduciaire et Trustee (Suisse) S.A., Havelet Trust Company (International) Limited, November 1995, pp. 1–36.
- David G. **Forbes-Jaeger**: *Trusts in Switzerland: A Practitioner's View from Switzerland*. Geneva: European-American Tax Institute, 1996, 9p.
- David G. **Forbes-Jaeger**, Martin **Gstoehl**: *Liechtenstein Foundation and Anglo-Saxon Trust Compared*. In: Trusts and Trustees, vol. 3, no. 10, 1997, pp. 6–12.
- David G. **Forbes-Jaeger**, Eva Patricia **Stormann**: *The Trust in Switzerland*. In: Journal of International Trust and Corporate Planning, vol. 5, no. 2, 1996, pp. 75–86.

David G. Forbes-Jaeger, Eva Patricia Stormann: The Trust in Switzer-

<i>land-Revisited.</i> In: Journal of International Trust and Corporate Planning, vol. 8, no. 3, 2000, pp. 141–158.	
David G. Forbes-Jaeger , Eva Patricia Stormann : <i>Recognition of Foreign Trusts in Switzerland</i> . In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, November 8, 2001. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?NewslettersRef=4265	1468
Nicholas S. Freud : <i>International Trust and Estate Planning</i> . Philadelphia: American Law Institute – American Bar Association, 2 vols., 1999, pp. 25–91. <i>Also published as Chapter 12 in: "A Guide to International Estate Planning", American Bar Association (ed.), Philadelphia.</i>	1469
Daniel A. Guggenheim : <i>Trusts and Foundations: A Comparative Study of Certain Trust and Foundation Problems under American and Swiss Law</i> . New York, 1965, 90p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 001-00303).	1470
David J. Hayton , Sebastianus C.J.J. Kortmann , H.L.E. Verhagen (eds.): <i>Principles of European Trust Law</i> . The Hague: Kluwer Law International, February 1999, 236p.	1471
Erich Huber : <i>Trust and Treuhand in Swiss Law</i> . In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 1, 1952, pp. 64–66.	1472
International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): <i>The International Guide to the Taxation of Trusts</i> . Amsterdam, 2002, loose-leaf. <i>I binder, updated annually.</i>	1473
Alon Kaplan (ed.): <i>Trusts in Prime Jurisdictions</i> . The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, 560p.	1474
John H. Langbein : <i>The Contractarian Basis of the Law of Trusts</i> . In: Yale Law Journal, vol. 105, December 1995, pp. 625–675.	1475
Andreas C. Limburg : <i>Trustees in Civil Law Jurisdictions? – The Swiss Example</i> . In: Offshore Investment, December/January 1996/1997, pp. 24–26.	1476
Andreas C. Limburg : <i>Pre-Immigration Trusts: Taxation in Switzerland</i> . In: Private Client Business, issue no. 5, 1999, pp. 284–289.	1477
Andreas C. Limburg : New Swiss Due Diligence Requirements – Impact on Trusts and Offshore Structures. In: Trusts and Trustees, vol. 5, i. 5, April 1999, pp. 6–10.	1478
Andreas C. Limburg , Pietro Supino : <i>Disputes Involving Trusts: The Swiss Perspective</i> . In: Nedim Peter Vogt (ed.), Disputes Involving Trusts. Munich: C.H. Beck; Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; Saffron Walden (UK): Trusts & Trustees, 1999, pp. 191–212.	1479
James T. Lorenzetti : <i>The Offshore Trust: A Contemporary Asset Protection Scheme</i> . In: Commercial Law Journal, vol. 102, Summer 1997, pp. 138–159.	1480
Hermine Herta Meyer : <i>Trusts and Swiss Law</i> . In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 1, 1952, pp. 378–381.	1481

- Klaus Neuhoff, Uwe Pavel: Trusts and Foundations in Europe: A Comparative Survey. London: Bedford Square Press, 1971, 309p.
 A comparative survey of 12 European countries: Austria, Belgium, Denmark, England, France, Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Portugal, Sweden, Switzerland and Spain.
- Richard **Pease**: *The Tax Free Trinity: Switzerland, Liechtenstein and Monaco*. In: Barry D. McCutcheon, Patrick C. Soares (eds.), Euro-Trusts: The New European Dimension for Trusts. London: Legal Studies Publishing Ltd., 1993, pp. 237–257.
- Nicholas **Poncet**, Ian L. **Meakin**: *Trusts and Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 26, no. 7, July/August 1998, pp. 324–328.
- Walter **Ryser**: *Switzerland: Trusts and Trust Taxation*. In: European Taxation, vol. 38, no. 7, 1998, pp. 198–203.
- Walter **Ryser**: *Switzerland*. In: The International Guide to the Taxation of Trusts. Amsterdam: International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation, Sept. 1998, pp. 1–70.
- Pietro **Supino**, Andreas C. **Limburg**: *A Swiss Perspective on Trusts*. In: Alon Kaplan (ed.), Trusts in Prime Jurisdictions. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 1–19.
- Luc **Thévenoz**: Trusts in Switzerland Ratification of the Hague Convention on Trusts and Codification of Fiduciary Transfers. Zurich: Schulthess, 2001, 400p.

 Publication du Centre d'études juridiques européennes.
- Luc **Thévenoz**: Civil Law Jurisdictions on their Way to Trusts? A Swiss Viewpoint. In: David J. Hayton (ed.), Extending the Boundaries of Trusts and Similar Ring-Fenced Funds. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2002, pp. 115–133.
- Luc **Thévenoz**: Purpose, Contents, and Implementation of the Hague Convention on Trusts: Elbowroom for Contracting States. In: Alexander R. Markus, Andreas Kellerhals, Monique Jametti-Greiner (eds.), Das Haager Trust-Übereinkommen und die Schweiz. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, pp. 3–29 (Europa Institut Zürich, vol. 44).
- Luc **Thévenoz**, Jean-Philippe **Dunand**: The Swiss Fiducie: A Subtle Conceptual Blend of Contract and Property. In: Madeleine Cantin Cumyn (ed.), La fiducie face au trust dans les rapports d'affaires = Trust vs Fiducie in a Business Context. Brussels: Bruylant, 1999, pp. 309–339.

 15th International Congress of Comparative Law held at the Law Faculty, University College, of Bristol (UK) under the auspices of the International Academy of Comparative Law from July 27 to August 1, 1998.
- Harrie L. van Mens: The Trust and Swiss Tax Law. In: Frans Sonneveldt, Harrie L. van Mens (eds.), The Trust: Bridge or Abyss between Common and Civil Law Jurisdictions? Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1992, pp. 45–51.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt** (ed.): *Disputes Involving Trusts*. Munich: Verlag C.H. Beck; Basel: Helbling & Lichtenhahn; Saffron Walden (UK): Trusts & Trustees, 1999, 431p.

Alfred E. von Overbeck: Law Applicable to and Recognition of Trusts in

Switzerland: The Possible Future under the Hague Convention. In:

Alfred E. von Overbeck: Switzerland (Chapter 52). In: John Glasson (ed.),

International Trust Laws. Bristol: Jordans, 1999, section A52-3.

Trusts & Trustees, no. 5, 1996, pp. 8-13.

1494

1495

1505

Last updated on June 18, 2002.	
Alfred E. von Overbeck : <i>Trusts in Switzerland</i> . In: Yearbook of Private International Law, vol. 4, 2002, pp. 217–218.	1496
Thomas A. Wach : Appraisal of a Guernsey Trust under Swiss Law by the District Court of Zurich. In: Trust and Trustees, vol. 6, i. 5, April 2000, pp. 28–29.	1497
Thomas A. Wach : <i>Switzerland and the Hague Convention: Proposals to Prepare for Ratification.</i> In: Trust and Trustees, vol. 8, i. 5, April 2002, pp. 13–17.	1498
David W. Wilson : <i>X v. USA</i> , <i>Debt Collection Proceedings – Recovery Rights – Constructive Trusts under Swiss Law</i> . In: Wills & Trusts Law Reports, i. 45, December 2004, pp.1493–1508.	1499
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews	
Andreas C. Limburg : <i>Swiss Federal Supreme Court Rejects Recognition of Repudiation under Islamic Law</i> . In: Trusts and Trustees, June 2001, pp. 16–17.	1500
David W. Wilson : Switzerland's Supreme Court Deals with Constructive Trusts. In: Journal of International Trust and Corporate Planning, vol.11, no. 1, 2004, p. 17.	1501
V. Law of Property	
a) Translations and Introductions	
Jean Nicolas Druey : <i>Law of Property (Chapter 7)</i> . In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3 rd ed.), pp. 93–106.	1502
Daniel Hochstrasser : <i>Property in Switzerland</i> . In: Anthony Hurndall (ed.), Property in Europe – Law and Practice. London: Butterworths, 1998, pp. 633–668.	1503
Daniel Hochstrasser , Peter Hänseler : <i>Real Estate in Switzerland</i> . Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1996, 86p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 5). Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/	1504

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Property Law (Swiss

Civil Code, Articles 641–977). Zurich, 1999, 100p.

Siegfried Wyler, Barbara Wyler: Lex Friedrich: Law and Ordinance on the Acquisition of Landed Property by Persons in Foreign Countries: In the Four Languages German, French, Italian and English. Zurich: ReMaK Verlag, 1987, 251p.

Alternative titles: "Bundesgesetz und Verordnung über den Erwerb von Grundstücken durch Personen im Ausland"; "Loi et ordinance sur l'acquisition d'immeubles par des personnes à l'étranger"; "Legge e ordinanza sull'acquisito di fondi da parte di persone all'estero".

b) Literature

- Financial Relation of Planning to Ownership Rights. [s.l.]: Wightman, 1948, 10 pamphlets.
 - International Congress for Housing and Town Planning (19th: 1948: Zurich, Switzerland). English or French, with summaries in the other language. 10 countries including a chapter on Switzerland.
- Switzerland Applies for EC Membership. In: Journal of Proprietary Rights, vol. 4, no. 7, July 1992, p. 35.

 International Developments Section.
- Mary-Jo Anderson, Celia Hampton: Switzerland: Landlord and Tenant (Current Legal Developments). In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 22, 1973, pp. 377–379.
 Current legal developments section prepared by the research offices of the British Institute of International and Comparative Law.
- Dennis Campbell: Legal Aspects of Alien Acquisition of Real Property. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1980, 206p.

 Survey discussing the most important statutes and regulations dealing with the acquisition of real property by foreigners and the respective policies to restrict or facilitate foreign investment in land. The various chapters deal with Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Federal Republic of Germany, France, Israel, The Netherlands, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S. and the European Community.
- Michael G. Dickson, Wolfgang Rosener, Paul M. Storm: Security on Movable Property and Receivables in Europe: The Principal Forms of Security in the European Community (Except Greece) and Switzerland. Oxford: ESC Publishing, 1988, 227p.
- Sir Ernest Dowson, Vivian Lee Osborne Sheppard: Land Registration. London: Colonial Research Pub., 1956 (2nd ed.), 265p.
 With a concise survey of the historical evolution of land records, deals with the laws of the British Empire, France, Belgium, Sweden, Holland, Luxembourg, Germany, Austria, Switzerland, Yugoslavia, Scotland, South Africa, the French colonies and the Belgian Congo.
- Jacques **Dumas**: Registering Title to Land: A Series of Lectures Delivered at Yale. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1985 (Reprint ed.), 106p. (Storrs Lectures for 1899–1900).
 - A series of lectures dealing with the English, the French and the German system of registration of title with references to the laws of Canada, Tunis, Switzerland, Belgium and Scotland. Originally published by Callaghan, Chicago IL, 1900.
- Ernest **Feder**: The Swiss Statute of 1940 on the Liquidation of Debts on Farms (Farmer-Debter Relief Legislation) and the Swiss Statute of 1951 on the Preservation of Rural Properties. Brooking, S.D.: Agricultural

Economics Dept., Agricultural Experiment Station, South Dakota State Col-

Roland **Flueler**, Rudolf **Meroni**: *Acquisition of Real Estate by Foreigners*:

1515

lege, 1958, 39p.

Switzerland. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, vol. 11, 1992, pp. 39–54.	
A.H. Nick Gaede , Jr. : <i>International Construction</i> . In: Real Estate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 425, April 1998, pp. 211–318.	1516
Horace Gautier , Michel Nussbaumer : <i>Easing of Swiss Rule on Acquisition of Real Estate by Foreigners</i> . In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 23, no. 2, 1998, pp. 74–75.	1517
Henrici, Wicki & Guggisberg : Multinational Survey of the Personal Property Lien Perfection Laws of Specified Jurisdictions. Houston, TX: Interlaw, 1994, pp. 102–106. 25 countries including Switzerland.	1518
Yves Jeanrenaud : <i>Real Estate in Switzerland</i> : <i>Acquisition of Real Estate by Foreigners</i> . In: Conference Paper, 26 th Biennial Conference – International Bar Association, November 1996 (Special Supplement).	1519
Josef Jurt : <i>Actions Relating to Possession and Property in the Swiss Civil Law.</i> In: Tulane Law Review, vol. 29, 1955, pp. 735–737.	1520
Jean-Flavien Lalive : Swiss Law and Practice in Relation to Measures of Execution against the Property of a Foreign State. In: The Netherlands Yearbook of International Law, vol. 10, 1979, pp. 153–166.	1521
Kurt Lipstein : Strict Settlements According to English Law and the Swiss Land Register; A Cast of Transposition. In: Kubali ya armagan – Mélanges Kubali. Istanbul: Istanbul University Institute of Comparative Law, 1974, pp. 721–732.	1522
Charles Sumner Lobingier : A Historical Introduction to Community Property Law. In: Chinese Law Review, vol. 4, 1929/1931, pp. 243–276. Germany, Scandinavia, Switzerland, The Netherlands, France, Spain and the United States.	1523
Emilio Pietra : <i>Real Estate Investments Funds in Switzerland</i> . In: Stefano Preda (ed.), Funds and Portfolio Management Institutions: An International Survey. Amsterdam, New York, NY: North Holland, 1991, pp. 255–279.	1524
Enrico Riva : Regulatory Takings in American Law and "Material Expropriation" in Swiss Law – A Comparison of the Applicable Standards. In: The Urban Lawyer, vol. 16, no. 3, Summer 1984, pp. 425–458. Includes bibliography of Swiss law.	1525
John R. Schmertz , Mike Meier : <i>Switzerland Changes Property Restrictions to Permit Foreign Individuals to Purchase Commercial Property for Investment Purposes</i> . In: International Law Update, vol. 3, October 1997, pp. 117–118.	1526
Citation: Bundesgesetz über den Erwerb von Grundstücken durch Personen im Ausland, 53 Bundesblatt, 149. Jahrgang, Bd. II, 1494.	

- Stefan J. Schmid: International Financing of Real Estate Related Transactions in Switzerland. In: International Bank Lending and Security. Salzburg (Austria): Center for International Legal Studies (CILS), 1998, pp. 117–124 (International Business Law Library).
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Switzerland*. In: Transfer of Ownership in International Trade. London, The Hague, Boston, Paris, New York: Kluwer Law International, ICC Publishing, 1999, pp. 393–413.
- Martin **Weber**: Statutory Restrictions to the Participation in Companies by Non-Residents Holding Real Estate in Switzerland. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 18, no. 10, November 1990, pp. 458–461.
- Luzius Wildhaber: Compensation for Expropriation in Swiss Law. In: John F. Garner (ed.), Compensation for Compulsory Purchase A Comparative Study. London: United Kingdom National Committee of Comparative Law, 1975, pp. 220–227, 287–289 (United Kingdom Comparative Law Series, vol. 2).
- Roger **Zäch**: *Investments in United States Real Estate from a European Perspective*. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1985, 484p. (St. Galler Studien zum Privat, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 6).
 - c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews
- Jean-Francois **Aubert**: Switzerland: Foreign Expropriations in Swiss Law (Decisions). In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 6, 1957, pp. 577–587.

D. Commercial Law

I. Business, Tax and Trade Guides

a) Translations and Introductions

Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu, Economist Intelligence Unit: *Country Business Guide: Switzerland.* Zurich: Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu, 2003, 32p.

1533

1536

1537

Kamen Troller , Novin Tabatabay : <i>Setting up a Business in Switzerland</i> . In: International Company and Commercial Law Review (Supplement), vol. 4, i. 9, 1993, pp. ICCLR i–viii. Available online at: http://lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/kt_setting_up_a_business.pdf	1534
b) Literature	
Founding a Company in Switzerland. Zurich: Union Bank of Switzerland, 1977 (9th ed.), 37p.	1535

Deloitte, Haskins & Sells, 1985, 85p. (International Tax and Business Service). **Allgemeine Treuhand A.G.**: Conducting Business in Switzerland; An

Taxation in Switzerland: A Guide for the Foreign Investor. New York:

Outline for United States Corporations and Individuals. Basel: ATAG, 1962–, loose-leaf.

Swiss federal and cantonal law in force as of December 1961. It gives an outline of the protection of industrial property, of taxes and of social security legislation.

Arthur Andersen & Co.: *Tax and Trade Guide: Switzerland.* Chicago: 1538 Arthur Andersen, 1977 (3rd ed.), 153p. (Tax and Trade Publications). *Updated by supplements.*

Silvio **Bianchi**: *Business Operations in Switzerland*. Washington, D.C.: 1539 Tax Management, Bureau of National Affairs, 1986, loose-leaf (updated) (Tax Management Portfolios, 82-3d).

Caminada Treuhand AG: *Doing Business in Switzerland*. Zug: Impact International, October 1999 (3rd ed.), 29p.

Online at: http://www.caminada.com/_/english/bilder_ss/DOK_doing_business_in_CH.pdf

Crédit Suisse: Formation and Taxation of Companies in Switzerland.

Zurich: Crédit Suisse, July 1987 (rev. ed.), 33p. (Crédit Suisse Special Publications no. 38).

Deloitte & Touche: *Quick Guide to Taxation in Switzerland*. [s.l.]: Deloitte & Touche, Switzerland, November 2002, 22p.

Available online at: http://www.deloitte.com/dtt/cda/doc/content/taxation2002(1).pdf

- G.K. Dykes, J.A. Newman, Touche Ross & Co.: Switzerland/Liechtenstein. New York: Touche Ross & Co., 1978 (2nd ed.), 178p. (Business Study – Touche Ross International).
- Ernst & Ernst: Switzerland. New York: Ernst & Ernst, 1978, 8p. (Ernst & Ernst International Series).
- Ernst & Young: *Doing Business in Switzerland*. New York: Ernst & Young, 2001, 104p. (Ernst & Young's International Business Series).
- Peter C. **Honegger**, Peter R. **Isler**, Urs **Pulver**: *Banking and Finance*. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 7–12 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).
- Luka **Müller-Studer**: *Doing Business in Zug*. Zug: Economic Promotion Zug, March 2003 (4th ed.), 31p.

 Available online at: http://www.caminada.com/_/english/bilder_ss/DOK_doing_in_Zug_e.pdf
- Parkland Research Europe S.A., Victor Selwyn (eds.): Guide to National Practices in Western Europe: A Guide to Commercial, Business and Legal Practices and Attitudes in the Continental EEC Countries and Switzerland. Brussels: Parkland Research Europe S.A.; London: Hawtin & Partners Ltd., 1973, 223p.
- Pestalozzi Gmuer & Patry: Business Law Guide to Switzerland. Bicester: CCH Europe (Pestalozzi Gmuer & Patry), 1997 (2nd ed.), 676p.
- C.J. Platt: Tax Systems of Western Europe: A Guide for Business and the Professions. Aldershot, Hants (England); Brookfield, VT (USA): Gower, 1985 (3rd ed.), 171p.
 Contains brief surveys on the laws of 23 countries including Switzerland.
- PriceWaterhouseCoopers: Doing Business in Switzerland. New York: Price Waterhouse World Firm Services, March 1998, 278p. (Price Waterhouse Information Guide).
- Robert **Roethenmund**: *The Swiss Banking Handbook: A Complete Manual for Practical Investors*. New York: Books in Focus, 1980 (6th ed.), 230p.
- Claus Schellenberg, Karl W. Arnold: Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), Legal Aspects of Doing Business in Western Europe. Deventer: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, West Pub., 1983, pp. 387–421 (International Business Series, vol. 1).
 - The survey contains discussions of problems of investments, business organizations, labor law, taxation, industrial property and various controls (e.g. exchange controls) and regulations.
- Swiss State Secretariat for Economic Affairs (SECO): Handbook: Information concerning Switzerland for Entrepreneurs, Advisers and Decision-Makers. Federal Office for Economic Development and Labour, May 2001, 73p.
 - Available online at:
 - http://www.standortschweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/seco/english/publication/Handbook.pdf
- Touche Ross International: *Switzerland*. London: Touche Ross International, 1984, 51p. (Tax & Investment Profile).

Union Bank of Switzerland: The Formation and Taxation of Companies
in Switzerland. Zurich, 1993 (rev. ed.), 54p. (UBS Publications on Business,
Banking, and Monetary Topics, no. 110).

1556

Gail **van Keulen**: *Establishing a Business in Switzerland*. In: Overseas Business Reports 68–73. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of Commerce, 1968, 12p.

1557

Sylvia **Viecenz-Bütler**, Benno **Bucher**: *Switzerland*. In: Michael J. Oltmanns (ed.), European Company Structures: A Guide to Establishing a Business Entity in a European Country. London, The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 241–263.

1558

c) Book Reviews

S.H. **Kim**: *Business Law Guide to Switzerland (Book Review)*. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 33, no. 2, Spring 1992, pp. 655–656.

1559

Jonathan **Pratter**: Business Law in Europe: Legal, Tax and Labour Aspects of Business Operations in the European Community Countries and Switzerland, by Maarten Ellis and Paul M. Storm (Book Review). In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 19, no. 3, Winter 1991, pp. 263–264.

1560

Ivan **Sipkov**: *Business Law Guide to Switzerland (Book Review)*. In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 20, no. 2, Summer 1992, pp. 167–168.

II. Business Law

1. General

a) Translations and Introductions

Consumer Laws in Member States of the European Union, Norway and Switzerland: Collection of Texts. Louvain-la-Neuve (Belgium): Centre de Droit de la Consommation, Faculty of Law, 3 vols., 1995 (CICPP Compendium Series, no. 3).

1562

Decree for the Execution of the Federal Act of June 22, 1951, concerning the Protection of the Horological Industry of Switzerland, of December 21, 1951 (Executory Decree). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1955, 30p.

1563

1564

Foreign Tax Law Association (ed.): *Commercial Law and Contracts – Commercial Laws of Switzerland.* Deer Park, NY: Foreign Tax Law Association, 1959, loose-leaf.

- Foreign Tax Law Association (ed.): Commercial Laws of the World: Switzerland. Ormond Beach, FL: Foreign Tax Law Publishers, 1989, looseleaf.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Commercial Register (Swiss Code of Obligations, Title 30). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1996, 40p.

Ordinance on the Commercial Register of June 7, 1937, as amended through September 30, 1993.

b) Literature

- Robert E. **Baldwin**, Heinz **Hauser** (eds.): *Protectionism and Structural Adjustment*. Grüsch: Verlag Rüegger, 1986, 312p. (The Swiss Institute for Research into International Economic Relations, Economic Structures and Regional Science = Schweizerisches Institut für Aussenwirtschafts-, Struktur- und Regionalforschung an der Hochschule St. Gallen, Bd. 12, 41. Jahrg., Heft 2/3, Sept. 1986).
 - Papers and summaries of the discussions of the 3rd "St. Galler Forschungsgespräche", held at the St. Gall Graduate School of Economics, Law, Business and Public Administration from September 25th to 27th, 1985.
- Klaus Peter **Berger**: The Central Enquiry on the Use of Transnational Law in International Contract Law and Arbitration Selected Results from the First Worlwide Survey on the Practice of Transnational Commercial Law. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 3, 2000, pp. 654–669.
- Peter **Bertschinger**, Philippe **Hallauer**: *Accounting and Business in Switzerland*. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 1999 (2nd ed.), 232p.
- Peter Böckli: Osmosis of Anglo-Saxon Concepts in Swiss Business Law. In: Nedim Peter Vogt, et al. (eds.), The International Practice of Law, Liber Amicorum for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 9–29.
- Massimo **Calderan**, Roman **Plutschow**: *Negative Declarations A Global Review*. In: International Commercial Litigation, June 1998, p. 45.
- 1572 Dennis Campbell (ed.): International Handbook on Comparative Business Law. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer, 1979, 212p.

 The first 8 chapters discuss current legal issues in Belgium, Denmark, England, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, Switzerland and the U.S. relevant to foreign business enterprises doing business in these countries. The second part of the book deals with a hypothetical joint venture which then is discussed by each of the contributors from the point of view of his own country's law.
- Warren **Christopher**, Louis B. **Kimmelman**, Robert L. **Haig** (eds.): *Section* 17.6: Forum Selection and Choice of Law Clauses. In: Business and Commercial Litigation Federal Courts, vol. 2, 1998, pp. 104–112.
- Thomas **Cottier**: *A Theory of Direct Effect in Global Law*. In: Armin von Bogdandy, Petros C. Mavroidis, Yves Mény (eds.), European Integration and

International Co-ordination: Studies in Transnational Economic Law in Ho-

nour of Claus-Dieter Ehlermann. The Hague, London, New York: Kluv Law International, 2002, pp. 99–123.	ver
Jens Drolshammer : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Hans Henrik Lidgard, Claude D. Rower, Dennis Campbell (eds.), A Survey of Commercial Agency – Rights a Liabilities in Europe and the United States. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer L and Taxation Publishers, 1984, pp. 329–395. <i>One of sixteen country reports on the commercial agent, his definition, his obligations, rights and the termination of the agency contract.</i>	and aw
Ernst & Young Ltd. (Financial Services): Qualified Intermediary: Extended Audit Process. Geneva, Zurich: Ernst & Young, 2002, 14p. Available online at: http://www2.eycom.ch/publications/items/tax_fs_qi/en.pdf	er- 1576
Peter Forstmoser : <i>The Duties and Liabilities of Auditors under Sw Law</i> . In: Journal of Comparative Business and Capital Market Law, vol. no. 3, September 1983, pp. 305–316.	
Thomas Graf : <i>Making the Most of New Thin Capitalisation Rules</i> . The Treasurer – The Official Journal of The Association of Corporate Tresurers, July/August 1998, pp. 54–55.	
Marco A. Jagmetti : <i>Switzerland: Letter of Responsibility</i> . In: Internatio Business Lawyer, vol. 6, 1978, pp. 320–328.	nal ¹⁵⁷⁹
Philipp Känzig : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Iwan Davies (ed.), Retention of Ti Clauses in Sale of Goods' Contracts in Europe. Dartmouth: Ashgate Pt lishing, 1999, pp. 89–100.	
John Krahmer : <i>Commercial Transactions</i> . In: Southwestern Law Journ vol. 39, April 1985, pp. 179–202.	nal, ¹⁵⁸¹
Leo Kuus : <i>Marketing in Switzerland</i> . In: Overseas Business Reports 78-Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of Commerce, 1978, 20p.	28. 1582
Walter Meier : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Marteen J. Ellis, Paul M. Storm (eds.), Buness Law in Europe: Legal, Tax and Labour Aspects of Business Operation the European Community Countries and Switzerland. Deventer, Bosto Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1990–, Swi 1–Swi 60 (loose-leaf). <i>Under the auspices of the Association européenne d'études juridiques et fiscales</i> .	ons on:
Walter Meier , Ernst F. Schmid : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Paul M. Storm, Marteer Ellis (eds.), Business Law in Europe. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluv Law International, April 2001, loose-leaf.	
Matthew T. Reiter , Nedim Peter Vogt : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Anthony Colm (ed.), Encyclopedia of International Commercial Litigation. The Hag London, New York: Kluwer Law International, 2002, 45p.	
Bernd Stauder : <i>Principles of Consumer Protection in Swiss Law</i> . Donald B. King (ed.), Commercial and Consumer Law from an Internation Perspective. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1986, pp. 389–399. Papers from the Conference of the International Academy of Commercial and Consumer Law	nal

Castle Hofen, Austria, July 17–24, 1984.

- Bernd **Stauder**: Warranties and Consumer Protection in Swiss Law (Third Conference of the International Academy of Commercial and Consumer Law). In: Arizona Journal of International and Comparative Law, no. 4, 1987, pp. 53–72.
- Mark **Tauber**, Ken **Nichols**: *Marketing in Switzerland*. In: Overseas Business Reports 81–07. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of Commerce, 1981, 18p.
- Luc **Thévenoz**, Marcel **Fontaine**: *The Euro and Non Participating Countries*. Zurich: Schulthess; Brussels: Bruylant, 1999, 407p.
- Gail **van Keulen**: *Selling in Switzerland*. In: Overseas Business Reports 68–21. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Department of Commerce, 1968, 12p.
- Bernard **Vischer**: *Switzerland*. In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), Remedies for International Sellers of Goods. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1993–1997, looseleaf.
- Archibald John Wolfe, Robert Porter Shick, Phanor James Eder: Commercial Laws of Switzerland. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1917, 52p.
- André **Zünd**: *Group Accounting in Switzerland*. In: Sidney J. Gray, Adolf Gerhard Coenenberg, Paul D. Gordon (eds.), International Group Accounting: Issues in European Harmonization. London, New York: Routledge, 1993 (2nd ed.), pp. 257–268 (Series on International Accounting and Finance).
 - Paper presented at a workshop on the EC Seventh Directive, held in June 1986 in Brussels under the auspices of the European Institute for Advanced Studies in Management.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Switzerland: Supreme Court Opinion in the Matter of El Nasr Export Import & Co. v. Anglo French Steel Corporation S.A. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 23, no. 5, September 1984, pp. 1143–1149.
- John M. Cashin: United States of America, Plaintiff, against the Watch-makers of Switzerland Information Center, Inc. (and Others), Defendants; Opinion. New York: Record Press (United States. District Court New York: Southern District), 1962, 115p.
 Civil action no. 96-170.
- European Law Centre (ed.): *European Commercial Cases (Serial)*. London: European Law Centre, vol. 1, April 1978– (Quarterly).
- Olivier **Jacot-Guillarmod**: Federal Tribunal (Switzerland), Decision of 25 January 1979, Bosshard Partners Intertrading AG v. Sunlight AG (Case Excerpted and Annotated). In: Common Market Law Review, vol. 18, no. 3, August 1981, pp. 427–435.
 - Bosshard Partners Intertrading AG v. Sunlight AG–ATF vol. 105, Part 2, p. 49 (Swiss Federal Tribunal, January 25, 1979).

Linda Teal: A Limitation on Recovery of Consequential Damages in an Electronic Fund Transfer. In: North Carolina Journal of International Law and Commercial Regulation, vol. 8, no. 1, Winter 1982, pp. 103–115. Case Evra Corp. v. Swiss Bank Corp; 673 F. 2d 951 (7th Cir. 1982). Jurisdiction United States.

2. Trade (National and International)

a) Translations and Introductions

Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: Alternative Dispute Resolution: What Lessons for the WTO? In: Robert Briner, Yves L. Fortier, Klaus Peter Berger, Jens Bredow (eds.), Law of International Business and Dispute Settlement in the 21st Century = Recht der internationalen Wirtschaft und Streiterledigung im 21. Jahrhundert – Liber Amicorum Karl-Heinz Böckstiegel. Cologne: Carl Heymanns, 2001, pp. 599-612.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Distribution Agreement, Model Form. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1981, 23p. Model form with footnotes for use in U.S.-Swiss relationships, English/German.

b) Literature

1601 *The Legislative History of the Swiss Watch Industry.* La Chaux-de-Fonds: Swiss Watch Chamber of Commerce, 1953, 19p.

Frederick M. Abbott: Regional Integration Mechanisms in the Law of the United States: Starting Over. In: Indiana Journal of Global Legal Studies, vol. 1, Fall 1993, pp. 155–184.

Symposium: The Globalization of Law, Politics, and Markets: Implications for Domestic Law Reform.

Carl **Baudenbacher**: A Note on the Position and the Functions of the EFTA Court. In: Public Procurement Law Review, vol. 5, 1999, pp. 136–137.

Carl **Baudenbacher**: *The EFTA Court and the Court of Justice of the EC*. In: EEA-EU Relations: Deutsch-Norwegisches Forum des Rechts. Berlin: Verlag Arno Spitz, vol. 2, 1999, pp. 69–95.

Geert Bogaert, Ulrich Lohmann (eds.): Commercial Agency and Distribution Agreements: Law and Practice in the Member States of the European Community and the European Free Trade Association. London, Norwell, MA: Graham & Trotman; Brussels: Martinus Nijhoff, 1993 (2nd ed.), 521p. (AIJA Series).

British Institute of International and Comparative Law: Commercial Agency and Distribution Agreements in Europe: Law and Practice in the Common Market Countries and Switzerland. London: British Institute of International and Comparative Law, 1964, 125p. (Special Publication, no. 3). Contains texts of relevant laws in both the original language and the English translation.

157

1598

1599

1600

1602

1603

1604

1605

- Dennis Campbell (ed.): Unfair Trading Practices: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business (Special Issue 1996). The Hague: Kluwer Law International, September 1997, 440p. (Comparative Law Yearbook, vol. 18a).
- Lucie A. Carswell: EEC Harmonization of Laws Free Movement of Goods. In: Transnational Lawyer, vol. 3, Fall 1990, pp. 521–548.
 Recent Developments Section.
- Stefano **Codoni**: *Switzerland*: *Courts Expand Rights of Parallel Importers*. In: IP Worldwide, September 1999, pp. 36–40.
- Commodity Futures Trading Commission: Globalization of Markets Leads to International Regulatory Changes. In: Andrews Derivatives Litigation Reporter, Rep. 10, July 3, 1997.

 Regulatory Affairs.
- Thomas **Cottier**: Constitution Trade Regulation in National and International Law: Structure-Substance Pairings in the EFTA Experience. In: Meinhard Hilf, Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann (eds.), National Constitutions and International Economic Law. Deventer: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1993, pp. 409–492 (Studies in Transnational Economic Law, vol. 8).
- Thomas **Cottier**: *The Challenge of Regionalization and Preferential Relations in World Trade Law and Policy*. In: European Foreign Affairs Review, 1996, pp. 149–167.
- Thomas Cottier: The Impact of New Technologies on Multilateral Trade Regulation and Governance. In: Chicago Kent Law Review, vol. 72, no. 2, 1996, pp. 415–436.
 Also published in: Frederick M. Abbott, David J. Gerber (eds.), Public Policy and Global Technological Integration, The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1997, pp. 77–96.
- Thomas **Cottier**: *Dispute Settlement in the World Trade Organization: Characteristics and Structural Implications for the European Union.* In: Common Market Law Review, vol. 35, 1998, pp. 325–378.
- Thomas Cottier: Emerging Doctrines of Good Governance: The Impact of the WTO and China's Accession. In: Frederick M. Abbott (ed.), China in the World Trade System: Defining the Principles of Engagement. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 119–126.
- Thomas **Cottier**: The Protection of Genetic Resources and Traditional Knowledge: Towards More Specific Rights and Obligations in World Trade Law. In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 1, no. 4, 1998, pp. 555–584.
- Thomas **Cottier**: *The WTO Dispute Settlement System: New Horizons*. In: The Challenge of Non-State Actors. Washington, D.C.: The American Society of International Law, 1998, pp. 86–91.

 **Proceedings of the 92nd Annual Meeting held in Washington, D.C., April 1–4, 1998.
- Thomas **Cottier**: Conflict Resolution in the World Trade Organization.

 Assessing the Story so Far: Hope for a New Horizon. In: Halina Ward,

Duncan Brack (eds.), Trade, Investment and the Environment. London: The Royal Institute of International Affairs, 2000, pp. 187–202.

Thomas **Cottier**: *Limits to International Trade: The Constitutional Challenge*. In: American Society of International Law (ed.), International Law in Ferment: A New Vision for Theory and Practice. Washington, D.C.: American Society of International Law, 2000, pp. 220–222.

1619

1623

1625

Paper presented at the 94th Annual Meeting of ASIL, Washington 2000.

Thomas **Cottier**: *Risk Management Experience in WTO Dispute Settle- ment*. In: David Robertson, Aynsley Kellow (eds.), Globalisation and the Environment: Risk Assessment and the WTO. United Kingdom: Edward Elgar, Cheltenham, Northampton, 2001, pp. 41–62.

Thomas **Cottier**: *Trade and Human Rights: A Relationship to Discover.* 1621 In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 5, no. 1, 2002, pp. 111–132.

Thomas **Cottier**, Christophe **Germann**: *The WTO and EU Distributive Policy: The Case of Regional Promotion and Assistance*. In: Grainne de Burca, Joanne Scott (eds.), The EU and the WTO, Legal and Constitutional Issues. Oxford, Portland, OR: Hart Publishing, 2001, pp. 185–209.

Thomas **Cottier**, Petros C. **Mavroidis** (eds.): *State Trading in the Twenty-First Century*. Ann Arbor, MI: University of Michigan Press, 1998, 445p. (World Trade Forum, vol. 1).

Krista Nadakavukaren Schefer, Associate Editor. Revised versions of papers presented at the First Annual World Trade Forum, held September 12–13, 1997, in Gerzensee, Switzerland.

Thomas **Cottier**, Petros C. **Mavroidis** (eds.): *Regulatory Barriers and the Principle of Non-Discrimination in World Trade Law*. Ann Arbor, MI: University of Michigan Press, vol. 2, 2000, 472p. (Studies in International Economics, vol. 2).

Thomas **Cottier**, Petros C. **Mavroidis**: *Regulatory Barriers and the Principle of Non-Discrimination in WTO Law: An Overview*. In: Thomas Cottier, Petros C. Mavroidis, (eds.), Patrick Blatter (ass.ed.), Regulatory Barriers and the Principle of Non-Discrimination in World Trade Law. Ann Arbor, MI: University of Michigan Press, 2000, pp. 3–10 (Studies in International Economics, vol. 2).

Paper presented at the second World Trade Forum Conference held in Neuchâtel, Switzerland, August 28–29, 1998.

Thomas **Cottier**, Krista **Nadakavukaren Schefer**: *Non-Violation Complaints in WTO/GATT Dispute Settlement: Past, Present and Future*. In: Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann (ed.), International Trade Law and the GATT/WTO Dispute Settlement-System. London: Kluwer Law International, 1997, pp. 145–183.

Thomas **Cottier**, Krista **Nadakavukaren Schefer**: *Switzerland: The Challenge of Direct Democracy*. In: John J. Jackson A. Sykes (eds.), Implementing the Uruguay Round. Oxford: Oxford University Press; New York: Clarendon Press, 1997, pp. 334–363.

- Thomas **Cottier**, Krista **Nadakavukaren Schefer**: *The Relationship between World Trade Organization Law, National and Regional Law.* In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 1, 1998, pp. 83–122.
- Thomas **Cottier**, Krista **Nadakavukaren Schefer**: *Good Faith and the Protection of Legitimate Expectations in the WTO*. In: Marco Bronckers, Reinhard Quick (eds.), New Directions in International Economic Law: Essays in Honour of John H. Jackson. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 47–68.
- Thomas **Cottier**, Matthias **Oesch**: *WTO Law*, *Precedents and Legal Change*. In: Turku Law Journal, vol. 3, no. 1, 2001, pp. 27–41.
- Thomas **Cottier**, Matthias **Oesch**, Thomas M. **Fischer**: *International Trade Regulation: Law and Policy in the WTO, the EU, and Switzerland Cases, Material and Comments*. Berne: Staempfli Publishers Ltd.; London: Cameron May, 2004, 1100p.
- Thomas **Cottier**, Daniel **Plüss**: *WTO Law and Domestic Law: An Uneasy Relationship*. In: Jusletter, October 9, 1999.

 Available online for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/
- Felix Dasser: Lex Mercatoria Critical Comments on a Tricky Topic. In: Richard P. Appelbaum, William L.F. Felstiner, Volkmar Gessner (eds.), Rules and Networks The Legal Culture of Global Business Transactions. Oxford, Portland, OR: Hart Publishing, 2001, pp. 189–200 (Oñati International Series in Law and Society). Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_56.pdf
- Jens **Drolshammer**: *A Survey of Commercial Agency*. In: Country Report of Switzerland, 1984, pp. 329–395.
- Steve **Dryden**: *Plan to Monitor Tech Exports Is Boon to Perle's Swiss Client: Privatizing National Security? (Richard Perle)*. In: Legal Times, vol. 13, no. 20, October 15, 1990, pp. 1, 18 and 19.
- D. **Frei**: *Switzerland and the EEC: Facts and Trends*. In: Journal of Common Market Studies, vol. 12, 1974, pp. 248–264.
- General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (Organization): Contracting Parties to the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade Anti Dumping Legislation; Anti-Dumping Laws and Regulations of Parties to the Agreement on the Implementation of Article VI of GATT. Geneva, 1970, 129p.
 - Contains translations of relevant provisions of the laws of Canada, Denmark, Finland, Greece, Japan, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S. and Yugoslavia.
- General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (Organization): Trade Policy Review: Switzerland. Geneva: GATT, 2 vols., 1991–1996.
- Olivier **Guillod**: *Market Integration in a Small Federal State (Switzerland): The Role of Public Health.* In: Thomas Cottier, Petros C. Mavroidis (eds.), Patrick Blatter (ass.ed.), Regulatory Barriers and the Principle of Non-Discrimination in World Trade Law. Ann Arbor, MI: University of Michigan Press, 2000, pp. 211–230 (Studies in International Economics, vol. 2).

Karl G. Herold: Negotiating and Drafting International Distribution,

Agency and Representative Agreements: The United States Exporter's Perspective. In: International Lawyer, vol. 21, Fall 1987, pp. 939–987.

Josef **Hunkeler**: Flexible Exchange Rates and International Trade: Swiss

Foreign Trade in a Changing Monetary Environment (1968–1975). Berne, Las Vegas: Peter Lang, 1978, 133p. (Université de Genève, Institut

1640

Universitaire des Hautes Études Internationales, no. 299).	
Pierre A. Karrer : <i>Sales of Art: Switzerland</i> . In: International Sales Quarterly, no. 20, October 1996, pp. 13–19.	1642
Katharina Kummer : <i>Prior Informed Consent for Chemicals in International Trade</i> : <i>The 1998 Rotterdam Convention</i> . In: Review of European Community & International Environmental Law (RECIEL), vol. 8, i. 3, 1999, pp. 322–329.	1643
Christopher D. Liguori : <i>Yossarian's Nightmare a "Catch-22" between American Grand Jury Powers and Swiss Nondisclosure Laws – A New Solution</i> . In: American University Journal of International Law and Policy, vol. 2, no. 1, Spring 1987, pp. 229–264.	1644
Gabrielle Marceau : Conflicts of Norms and Conflicts of Jurisdictions — The Relationship between the WTO Agreement and Other Treaties Such as MEAs. In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 34, no. 6, 2001, pp. 1081—1131.	1645
Gabrielle Marceau : <i>Practical Suggestions for the Administration of Amicus Curiae Briefs by WTO Adjudicating Bodies</i> . In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 4, i. 1, 2001, pp. 155–187.	1646
Gabrielle Marceau , Jennifer Morrissey : <i>Clarifications of the DSU brought by WTO Jurisprudence</i> . In: Joseph A. McMahon (ed.), Trade & Agriculture: Negotiating a New Agreement? London: Cameron May, 2001, pp. 143–194.	1647
Gabrielle Marceau , Cornelis Reiman : <i>When and How is a Regional Trading Agreement Compatible with the WTO</i> . In: Legal Issues of Economic Integration, vol. 2, 2001, pp. 297–336.	1648
Petros C. Mavroidis : "Like Products": Some Thoughts at the Positive and Normative Level. In: Thomas Cottier, Petros C. Mavroidis, (eds.), Patrick Blatter (ass.ed.), Regulatory Barriers and the Principle of Non-Discrimination in World Trade Law. Ann Arbor, MI: University of Michigan Press, 2000, pp. 125–135 (Studies in International Economics, vol. 2).	1649
Petros C. Mavroidis : <i>Remedies in the WTO Legal System: Between a Rock and a Hard Place</i> . In: European Journal of International Law, vol. 11, no. 4, 2000, pp. 763–813.	1650
Peter G. McGonagle : <i>Serving Subpoenas Abroad Pursuant to the Futures Trading Act of 1986 (Note)</i> . In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 10, Summer 1987, pp. 710–732.	1651

- Christian A. **Meyer**: Der Alleinvertrieb. Ein Handbuch für den Praktiker. St. Gallen: Sogetes, 1992 (2nd ed.), 448p.
 "Sole Distribution": English Summary on pp. 400–408.
- William Nagel: Foreign Trade Regulations of Switzerland. In: Overseas Business Reports 72-070. Washington, D.C.: The Office of International Marketing, 1972, 8p.
- Franz Xaver **Perrez**: The Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety and the Relationship between the Multilateral Trading System and Multilateral Environmental Agreements (MEAs). In: Schweizerische Zeitschrift für internationales und europäisches Recht, vol. 4, 2000, pp. 518–527.
- Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann: Constitutional Functions and Constitutional Problems of International Economic Law: International and Domestic Foreign Trade Law and Foreign Trade Policy in the United States, the European Community and Switzerland. Fribourg (Switzerland): Fribourg University Press; Boulder, CO: Westview Press, 1991, 463p. (PUPIL: Progress and Undercurrents in Public International Law, vol. 3).
- Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann: Alternative Dispute Resolution: Lessons for the WTO? In: Friedl Weiss (ed.), Improving WTO Dispute Settlement Procedures: Issues and Lessons from the Practice of Other International Courts and Tribunals. London: Cameron May, 2000, pp. 27–44.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: Prevention and Settlement of International Trade Disputes between the European Union and the United States. In: Tulane Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 8, 2000, pp. 233–260.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: *Principles of Word Trade*. In: Rudolf Bernhardt (ed.), Encyclopedia of Public International Law. Amsterdam: Elsevier, vol. IV, 2000, pp. 1542–1552.
- Ernst-Ulrich **Petersmann**: *The WTO Constitution and the Millennium Round*. In: Marco Bronckers, Reinhard Quick (eds.), New Directions in International Economic Law: Essays in Honour of John H. Jackson. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 111–133.
- Albert **Riedweg**: *The Extra-Territorial Application of Restrictive Trade Legislation: Recent Developments*. In: International Law Association, Report of the 52nd Conference Held at Helsinki. London: International Law Association, 1967, pp. 61–108.
- Maurice **Sheridan**, James **Cameron**, John **Toulmin** (eds.): *EFTA Legal Systems: An Introductory Guide*. London: Butterworths; St. Paul, MN: Butterworths Legal Publishers, 1993, various pagings.
- 1662 Xaver M. Speckert: The Law Relating to Restrictive Trade Practices in Switzerland. In: National Committee of Comparative Law (United Kingdom)(ed.), Comparative Aspects of Restrictive Trade Practices, 1961, pp. 6, 56–69 (International & Comparative Law Quarterly, Supplementary Publication No. 2).

Robert J. Staaf: The International Gray Market: The Nexus of Vertical Restraints, Price Discrimination and Foreign Law. In: University of Miami Inter-American Law Review, vol. 19, Fall 1987, pp. 37–96. Joseph Straus, Martin Kurer, Martin Lutz (eds.): New Technologies, Glo-1664 bal Markets and Territoriality of Laws: A Challenge for Intellectual Property. Zurich: AIPPI, 1998, 145p. AIPPI Centennial Symposia, Vienna 1997.

1663

1666

1667

1670

1671

1672

Marc Stucki: Trademarks and Free Trade: An Analysis in Light of the 1665 Principle of Free Movement of Goods, the Exhaustion Doctrine in EC Law and of the WTO Agreements. Berne: Stämpfli; Zurich: Schulthess, 1997, 72p. (Swiss Papers on European Integration, vol. 12).

Dennis **Thompson**: Commercial Agency and Distribution Agreements in Europe: Law and Practice in the Common Market Countries and Switzerland. London: British Institute of International and Comparative Law, 1964, 125p. (Special Publication, no. 3).

A report of a symposium held on March 19, 1963, under the auspices of the British Institute of International and Comparative Law in the Council Suite of the Law Society, the Law Society's Hall, Chancery Lane, London, W.C.2. Contains texts of relevant laws in both the original language and in the English translation.

Kamen **Troller**, Isabelle **Hering**: *Unfair Competition Law*, *Chapter on* Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell, Susan Cotter (eds.), Unfair Trading Practices. London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1996, pp. 279–314 (The Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, Special Issue). Available online at:

http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/KT_unfair_trading_001.pdf http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/kt_unfair_trading_002.pdf http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/kt_unfair_trading_003.pdf

United States Tariff Commission: Large Power Transformers from 1668 France, Italy, Japan, Switzerland, and the United Kingdom: Determination of Injury in Investigations no. AA1921-86/90 under the Antidumping Act, 1921, as Amended. Washington, D.C.: United States Tariff Commission, April 1972, 7p. (TC Publication, 476).

Alexander von Ziegler: Queries in Incoterms. In: Charles Debattista (ed.), 1669 Incoterms in Practice. Paris: ICC, July 1995, pp. 165–182 (ICC Publication, no. 505).

S. Linn Williams: Export Contracts for the Sale of Goods. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), vol. 458, May 1, 1988, pp. 183–225.

Aaron N. Wise: Trade Secrets and Know-How throughout the World. New York: C. Boardman, 5 vols., 1974–, loose-leaf.

A study of trade secrets and know-how on a country-by-country basis dealing with Japan, India, Belgium (vol. 1), England (vol. 2), France, Germany (vol. 3), Italy, Luxembourg, the European Economic Community and Switzerland (vol. 4).

World Trade Organization (WTO): Trade Policy Review. Switzerland and Liechtenstein. In: World Trade and Arbitration Materials. Geneva: World Trade Organization; Lanham, MD: Bernan Associates, vol. 13, no. 2, 2001, pp. 14–23.

Roger **Zäch** (ed.): Towards WTO Competition Rules: Key Issues and Comments on the WTO Report (1998) on Trade and Competition: Proceedings of the Seminar, Zurich University, 8–10 July 1997. Berne: Stämpfli; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, 406p.

c) Treaties and Agreements

- Agreement between the European Economic Community and the Swiss Confederation on Trade Electronic Data Interchange Systems. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1990, 6p. (European Communities, no. 52).
- Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland Relating to United States Schedules to the Agreements of January 9, 1936, and June 8, 1955, Effected by Exchange of Notes Dated at Berne July 10 and 11, 1963. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1963, 3p. (U.S. Department of State, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 5400).
- 1676 Free Trade Agreements: The Text of the Free Trade Agreements between 5 EFTA countries (Austria, Iceland, Portugal, Sweden, and Switzerland) and the Enlarged EEC. In: European Taxation, vol. 12, no. 2 (part II), 1972, pp. 96–105.
- Interim Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Relating to the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade, Signed at Geneva March 5, 1962, with Exchange of Letters Signed at Geneva and Bern on June 7 and 14, 1962. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1962, 20p. (U.S. Department of State, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 5031).
- Reciprocal Trade: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Supplementing Agreement of January 9, 1936, Signed at Geneva June 8, 1955, and Proclamation by the President of the United States of America Carrying Out Supplementary Agreement with Switzerland Issued June 25, 1955. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1956, 31p. (U.S. Department of State, Publication 6099, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 3328).
- Reciprocal Trade: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Amending Agreement of January 9, 1936, a Supplemented, Effected by Exchange of Notes Signed at Washington, December 30, 1959. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1960, 27p. (U.S. Department of State, Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 4379).
- Switzerland: Treaties, etc. European Coal and Steel Community, 24 July 1989. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1990, 3p. (European Communities, no. 58).
 - Supplementary protocol to the additional agreement concerning the validity for the Principality of Liechtenstein of the agreement between member states of the European Coal and Steel Community and the Swiss Confederation following the implementation of the harmonized commodity description and coding system, Brussels, 24 July 1989.

Trade, Tokyo Round of the Multilateral Trade Negotiations, Beef: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Done at Geneva and Berne on July 10, 1979, with Related Letter Signed at Washington on November 19, 1980. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1981, 6p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10006).

Trade, Tokyo Round of the Multilateral Trade Negotiations, Cheeses: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Done at Geneva and Berne on April 12, 1979, with Related Letter Signed at Washington on November 19, 1980. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1981, 12p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10005).

Trade, Tokyo Round of the Multilateral Trade Negotiations, Chemicals: Agreement between the United States of America and Switzerland, Effected by Exchange of Letters Signed at Geneva and Washington on December 18 and 21, 1979. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, 1981, 4p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 10007).

Treaties, etc. European Economic Community, 22 July 1972. Protocols, etc., 12 July 1989. London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1990, 6p. (European Communities, no. 51).

Supplementary protocol to the agreement between the European Economic Community and the Swiss Confederation concerning the elimination of existing and prevention of new quantitative restrictions affecting exports or measures having equivalent effect.

General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (Organization): Declaration on the Provisional Accession of the Swiss Confederation to the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (November 1958). Geneva, 1958, 294p. English and French.

General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (Organization): General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade; Protocol to the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade, Embodying Results of the 1960–61 Tariff Conference Done at Geneva July 16, 1962, and Agreements Rectifying Part I of the United States Schedule to the Protocol, Effected by Exchanges of Letters between the United States of America and the European Economic Community Signed at Geneva and Brussels, December 11 and 18, 1962; Japan Signed at Geneva December 18, 1962; Switzerland Signed at Geneva and Berne on December 11 and 27, 1962. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1963, 939p. (Treaties and Other International Agreements Series, 5253).

General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (Organization): General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade – Protocol for the Accession of Switzerland to the Agreement of October 30, 1947, Done at Geneva April 1, 1966. Washington, D.C., 1966, 20p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 6065).

1682

1683

1684

1685

1686

III. Swiss Code of Obligations (Translations)

- Simon L. **Goren**: *The Swiss Federal Code of Obligations (as of January 1, 1984)*. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1987, 305p.
- Simon L. Goren: 1988 Supplement to the Swiss Federal Code of Obligations. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1988, 6p.
 Amendments, repeals and insertions which update the translation of the code of June 1, 1988. Translated by Simon L. Goren.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Code of Obligations: English Translation of the Official Text. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 3 vols., 1995–2002, 232p. (vol. 1), 130p. (vol. 2), 54p. (vol. 3). "Obligationenrecht" (1911): Vol. 1: Contract law, articles 1–551; vol. 2: Company law, articles 552–964; vol. 3: Securities law, articles 965–1186.
- Georg **Wettstein** (ed.): The Swiss Federal Code of Obligations, Indicating the Alterations Made in Connection with the Adoption of this Law in Turkey = Código federal suizo de las obligaciones ... = Le Code féderal suisse des obligations, complété par l'indication des changements y portés lors de l'adoption de la loi en Turquie. Zurich: J. Bollmann, 1928 (vol. 1, 400p.) and 1939 (vol. 2, 487p.).

Assisted by Herbert Oppenheimer and Charles Jucker, with the collaboration of Don Eduardo Torralva Medina and Erich Pritsch (vol. 1) as well as Miguel Royo Martinez and Hans Berger (vol. 2). In English, Spanish and French. Changes made to the Swiss Code of Obligations by adapting it into Turkish law are indicated in brackets.

IV. Contract and Tort Law

1. General

a) Translations and Introductions

- Eugen **Bucher**: *The Law of Contracts (Chapter 8)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 107–1144.
- Pascal **Pichonnaz**: The Retroactive Effect of Set-Off (compensatio): A Journey through Roman Law to the New Dutch Civil Code. In: Tijdschrift voor Rechtsgeschiedenis (TR), vol. 46, 2000, pp. 541–565.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, Peter Böckli, et al. (eds.): Swiss Contract Law (Swiss Code of Obligations, Articles 1–551). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, Schulthess, 2002 (4th rev. ed.), 232p. (Swiss Code of Obligations, vol. I).
 - Co-editors: Louis-Charles Eberle, Andreas Escher, Steven E. Kraft, Johannes J. Müller, Felix H. Thomann, Max Wehrli. General provisions on contracts and individual types of contracts, amended through October 2002. Purchase and Barter (Articles 1–283), Donation (Articles 239–252), Rental Agreement (Articles 253–304), Lending (Articles 305–318), Employment Contract (Articles 319–362), Work Contract (Articles 363–379), Publishing Contract (Articles 380–393), Mandate (Articles 394–418v), Conducting Business without Mandate (Articles 419–424), Com-

D. Commercial Law

mission (Articles 425–439), Contract of Carriage (Articles 440–457), Procuration and other Commercial Mandates (Articles 458–465), Order (Articles 466–471), Bailment (Articles 471–491), Guarantee (Articles 492–512), Betting and Gambling (Articles 513–515a), Life Annuities and Contract of Support for Life (Articles 516–529), Simple Partnership (Articles 530–551).

Pierre **Tercier**, Dominique **Dreyer**: *Torts* (*Chapter 9*). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 145–164.

1695

b) Literature

Michael **Akehurst**: Tortious Liability – Breach of Duty of Confidentiality – Limitation Period – Contributory Negligence – Free Trade Agreement between the EEC and Switzerland. In: British Yearbook of International Law, vol. 57, 1986, pp. 482–486.

Oscar **Battegay**, Alessandra **Ceresoli**: *Switzerland (Chapter 19)*. In: Center for International Studies (ed.), International Personal Injury Compensation Sourcebook. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1996, pp. 137–148 (update), pp. 601–633 (original).

Klaus Peter **Berger**: *The Lex Mercatoria Doctrine and the Unidroit Prin- ciples of International Commercial Contracts*. In: Law and Policy in In-

ciples of International Commercial Contracts. In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 28, Summer 1997, pp. 943–990.

Alfred **Blesi**, Gilda **Modoianu**: Employment – The Termination of the In-

1699

1697

Alfred Biesi, Gilda Modolanu: Employment – The Termination of the Individual Employment Contract. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 25–28 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).

Marc **Blessing**: *Drafting Dispute Resolution Clauses*. In: The American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 5, 1994, pp. 54–83.

1700

1701

Marc **Blessing**: *Impact of the Extraterritorial Application of Mandatory Rules of Law on International Contracts*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, April 1999, 75p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 9). Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

François **Bohnet**: *The Liability of the Holder of a Credit Card for Unauthorized Purchases under Swiss Law: Shall We Follow the American Model?* In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 72, no. 6, 2000, pp. 265–275.

1702

C. Mark **Bruppacher**, Kurt D. **Müller**: *Switzerland*. In: Martin Medelsohn, Michael G. Brennan (eds.), The International Encyclopaedia of Franchising. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, Swi 1–Swi 28.

1703

Ivan **Cherpillod**: *Termination Clauses under Swiss Law*. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 7, 1997, pp. 917–937.

1704

Stefano Codoni: Chapter on Switzerland. In: Martin Kurer, Stefano Codoni, Klaus Günther, Jorge Santiago Neves, Lawrence Teh (eds.), Warranties

- and Disclaimers: Limitations of Liability in Consumer-Related Transactions. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, June 2002, pp. 527–543.
- John P. **Dawson**: Negotiorum Gestio: The Altruistic Intermeddler. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 74, 1960/1961, pp. 817–865, 1073–1129. Germany, Switzerland and Italy.
- 1707 François **Dessemontet**: Transfer of Technology under UNCTAD and EEC Draft Codifications: A European View on Choice of Law in Licensing. In: Journal of International Laws and Economics, vol. 12, 1977, pp. 1–55.
- François **Dessemontet**: *Switzerland*. In: Albert H. Kritzer (ed.), International Contract Manual. Country Handbooks. Cambridge: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1990, pp. 1–14.
- Bernard **Dutoit**: *The Rome Convention on the Choice of Law for Contracts*. In: Bernd von Hoffmann (ed.), European Private International Law. Nijmegen: Ars aequi libri, 1998, pp. 39–65.
- Michael Esser: Commercial Letters of Confirmation in International Trade: Austrian, French, German and Swiss Law and Uniform Law under the 1980 Sales Convention. In: Georgia Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 18, no. 3, Winter 1988, pp. 427–460.
- Peter H. **Eulau**: *Inducing Breach of Contracts: A Comparison of the Laws of the United States, France, the Federal Republic of Germany and Switzerland*. In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Journal, vol. 2, no. 1, 1978, pp. 41–68.
- Franco **Ferrari**: A Comparative Overview on Offer and Acceptance Inter Absentes. In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 10, Fall 1992, pp. 171–207.
- Franco **Ferrari**: Comparative Ruminations on the Foreseeability of Damages in Contract Law. In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 53, March 1993, pp. 1257–1269.
- Edith **Fine**, Friedrich **Kessler**: *Culpa in Contrahendo, Bargaining in Good Faith and Freedom of Contract: A Comparative Study*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 77, January 1964, pp. 401–449.
- Joachim G. Frick: Restrictions on the Termination of Franchise Agreements A Foreigner's View. In: Commercial Law Journal, vol. 101, no. 1, Spring 1996, pp. 81–114.
 United States; Switzerland SIC code 6794.
- Peter Gauch: Swiss Law: Subcontracting under Swiss Law. In: Terence M. Burke, Peter Gauch, Justin Sweet (eds.), Selected Problems of Construction Law: International Approach. Fribourg: Fribourg University Press; London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1983, pp. 233–254.

 Paper presented at the First International Construction Law Conference, held on May 24–28, 1982, at the University of Fribourg.
- Peter **Gauch**: Price Increases or Contract Termination in the Event of Extraordinary Circumstances. In: The International Construction Law Review, 1987, pp. 265–282.

Hans Giger: Reflections on the Character of the Law as a Function of the

System of Classification. Berne: Stämpfli, 1998, 151p.

1718

Daniel Girsberger : <i>Defenses of the Account Debtor in International Factoring</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 40, no. 2, 1992, pp. 201–236.	1719
Peter Hay : Bridging the Gap between Rules and Approaches in Tort Choice of Law in the United States: A Survey of Current Case Law. In: International Lawyer, vol. 27, no. 2, Summer 1993, pp. 369–395.	1720
Michel Haymann : Contract Drafting Problems in the Light of the Lugano Convention. In: Michael Carpenter, Michel Haymann, Tony Hunter-Tilney, Paul Volken (eds.), The Lugano and San Sebastian Conventions. London, Dublin, Edinburgh, Munich: Butterworths; St. Paul, MN: Butterworths Legal Publishers, 1990, pp. 35–58 (Current EC Legal Developments Series). Based on presentations given at the Congress of the Union Internationale des Avocats, held in Interlaken in August 1989.	1721
Christoph R. Heiz : Validity of Contracts under the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods, April 11, 1980, and Swiss Contract Law. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 20, no. 4, October 1987, pp. 639–663. UN Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods, 1980.	1722
Eric Homburger , Hans Jenny : <i>Licensing in Switzerland</i> . In: Götz M. Pollzien, Eugen Langen (eds.), International Licensing Agreements. Indianapolis: Bobbs-Merrill, 1973 (2 nd ed.), pp. 408–424.	1723
Roland Hürlimann : <i>Subcontracting in Switzerland – National Report</i> . In: The International Construction Law Review, vol. 8, part 2, April 1991, pp. 151–169.	1724
Roland Hürlimann , Viktor Aepli : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Anthony Lavers (ed.), Case Studies in Post-Construction Liability and Insurance. London, New York: E & FN SPON, 1999, pp. 227–249.	1725
Terrian Inhester: Re-Evaluating Exceptional Circumstances: Will IMS Create a New Legal Test for Compulsory Licensing. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 91p. (Veröffentlichungen aus dem Nachdiplomstudium Internationales Wirtschaftsrecht der Universität Zürich und dem Europa Institut Zürich, Bd. 25).	1726
Marco A. Jagmetti : <i>Foreign Exchange Contracts: The Swiss View.</i> In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 5, 1977, pp. 30–36.	1727
Gianna Julian-Arnold : <i>International Compulsory Licensing: The Rationales and the Reality</i> . In: IDEA: The Journal of Law and Technology, vol. 33, 1993, pp. 349–400.	1728
Pierre A. Karrer : <i>Liquidated Damages and Penalty Clauses – A Comparative Study</i> . In: The International Contract, vol. 1, 1980, pp. 225–230. <i>Switzerland, the Federal Republic of Germany, France, England and the U.S.A.</i>	1729
Hemut Koziol , Barbara C. Steiniger : <i>European Tort Law 2002: Tort and Insurance Law</i> . Berlin: Schulthess, 2003, 609p.	1730

- Ernst A. **Kramer**: Contractual Validity According to the UNIDROIT Principles. In: European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 1, no. 3, 1999, pp. 269–288.
- Martin **Kurer** (ed.): *Warranties and Disclaimers: Limitation of Liability in Consumer-Related Transactions*. London, New York: Kluwer Law International, 2002, 628p. (International Bar Association Series).
- 1733 Werner **Lorenz**, Karl Heinz **Neumayer**: *German-Swiss-Austrian Report*. In: Rudolf B. Schlesinger (ed.), Formation of Contracts: A Study of the Common Core of Legal Systems, Conducted under the Auspices of the General Principles of Law Project of the Cornell Law School. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 1968, vol. 1.

 Part A, pp. 251–278, 415–418, 511–517, 555–557, 590–593, 627–634, 668–671, 699–704, 729–733, 780–783, 819–823, 855–858, 892–895; vol. 2, Part B, pp. 928–933, 978–985, 1022–1028, 1060–1063, 1152–1165, 1256–1264, 1324–1328, 1368–1371, 1464–1473, 1520–1527, 1562–1569; vol. 3, Part C, pp. 1602–1613, 1656–1668. Introductory comments on the Austrian, German and Swiss legal systems with particular reference to the law of contract in vol. 1, Part A, pp. 251–278. Rest deals with the terms and conditions of offers such as the rejection, revocation and acceptance of offers.
- Stuart S. Malawer: Moral Damages in Wrongful Death Cases in Foreign Law. In: Eastern Journal of International Law, vol. 7, 1975, pp. 218–239, and vol. 8, 1976, pp. 270–299.
 Brazil, Republic of China, Ethiopia, France, Germany, Greece, Italy, Japan, Libya, the Philippines, Portugal, the Seychelles, Spain, Switzerland and Turkey.
- 1735 Christian A. Meyer: Der Euro Auswirkungen auf Verträge für die Schweiz: Einführung mit Checkliste und Musterklauseln: Rechtsgrundlagen in Deutsch, Englisch, Französisch und Italienisch. Zurich: Orell Füssli, 1998, 257p.

 The German book with the translated title "The Euro Effects on Contracts for Switzerland: Introduction with Checklist and Sample Clauses: Legal basis in German, English, French and Italian." contains the following sections in English: European Legal Provisions, pp. 101–109,
- Andrea **Mondini**: Swiss Law and Swiss Arbitration for International License Agreements: More than the Myth of Neutrality? In: Les Nouvelles, vol. 37, no. 2, 2002, pp. 58–60.

145–159, 201–208; Swiss Legal Provisions, pp. 232, 237–240.

- Edward M. **Morgan**: *Contract Theory and the Sources of Rights: An Approach to the Arbitrability Question*. In: Southern California Law Review, vol. 60, 1987, pp. 1059–1082.
- John Humphrey Carlile **Morris**: *The Proper Law of a Tort*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 64, 1951, pp. 881–895.
- Arthur G. **Murphey, Jr.**: Consequential Damages in Contracts for the International Sale of Goods and the Legacy of Hadley. In: George Washington Journal of International Law and Economics, vol. 23, 1989, pp. 415–474.
- James F. **Nagel**: *Financial Inability in Government Contracts*. In: Public Contract Law Journal, vol. 17, 1987, pp. 320–361.
- John E. **Noyes**, Brian D. **Smith**: *State Responsibility and the Principle of Joint and Several Liability*. In: Yale Journal of International Law, vol. 13, Summer 1988, pp. 225–267.

Paolo Michele **Patocchi**: Characteristic Performance: A New Myth in the Conflict of Laws? Some Comments on a Recent Concept in the Swiss and

European Private International Law of Contract. In: Christian Dominicé, Robert Patry, Claude Reymond (eds.), Études de Droit International en l'honneur de Pierre Lalive. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1993, pp. 113–139.	
Maria del Pilar Perales Viscasillas : <i>Unidroit Principles of International Commercial Contracts</i> : <i>Sphere of Application and General Provisions</i> . In: Arizona Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 13, Fall 1996, pp. 383–441.	1743
Maria del Pilar Perales Viscasillas : Recent Developments relating to CISG: Contract Conclusion under CISG. In: Journal of Law & Commerce, vol. 16, Spring 1997, pp. 315–343.	1744
Götz M. Pollzien , Eugen Langen (eds.): <i>International Licensing Agreements</i> . Indianapolis: Bobbs-Merrill, 1973 (2 nd ed.), 593p. <i>Contains an essay on licensing in Switzerland</i> .	1745
Bernard J. Reverdin : Swiss Law with Regard to the Form and Formation of Contracts for the Sale of Goods. In: American Bar Association (ed.), International and Comparative Law Section Proceedings, 1965, pp. 170–173.	1746
Horton W.V. Rogers : <i>A Common Lawyer Looks at the Swiss Tort Law Reform Project</i> . In: Zeitschrift für Schweizerisches Recht (ZSR), Halbband I, vol. 4, 2001, pp. 351–370.	1747
George J. Roman : <i>Transnational Contracts in the Swiss Draft Statute and in the General European Context</i> . Washington, D.C.: U.S. Law Library – Library of Congress, 1981, 106p. (Law Library Publications).	1748
Thomas Rüede : The Criteria Applying to the Position in Contracts of Principal and Agent and of "Kommittent" and "Kommissionar": A Comparative Study of English and Swiss Law. Zurich: Keller, 1966, 53p.	1749
Franz Schenker : <i>Precontractual Liability in Swiss Law</i> . In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, pp. 89–101 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 12).	1750
Rudolf B. Schlesinger : <i>The Notary and the Formal Contract in Civil Law</i> . In: 1941 Report of the New York Law Revision Commission: Acts, Recommendation and Study Relating to the Seal and to the Enforcement of Certain Written Contracts. New York, 1941, pp. 403–414. <i>Concise description of the civil law in Germany, France and Switzerland</i> .	1751
Rudolf B. Schlesinger : Formation of Contracts – A Study of the Common Core of Legal Systems. London, New York: Oceana Publications, 2 vols., 1968, 910p.	1752
Hans Smit : Frustration of Contract: A Comparative Attempt at Consolidation. In: Columbia Law Review, vol. 58, 1958, pp. 287–315. Swiss, German, Dutch, French, English, American law in comparison.	1753

- Hans **Stoll**: *Penal Purposes in the Law of Tort*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 18, 1970, pp. 3–21.

 Switzerland, Turkey, Germany, Norway, Anglo-American law and Socialist countries.
- 1755 Charles Szladits: Charge of Contract by Breach in Civil Law. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 2, 1953, pp. 334–354.
 France and Switzerland.
- Edmond Tavernier, Pierre-Yves Tschanz: Swiss Law of Set-off. In: Francis W. Neate (ed.), Using Set-off as Security: A Comparative Survey for Practicioners. Dordrecht, London: Graham & Trotman; London: International Bar Association, 1990, pp. 248–263 (International Bar Association Series).
- Patrick E. **Thieffry**, Christine **Lécuyer-Thieffry**: Negotiating Settlement of Disputes Provisions in International Business Contracts: Recent Developments in Arbitration and Other Processes. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 45, February 1990, pp. 577–633.
- Guenter H. **Treitel**: Remedies for Breach of Contract: A Comparative Account. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1992, 470p.

 References to Swiss law.
- Silvio **Venturi**: *Warranty and Reduction in Price under Swiss Law*. In: The International Construction Law Review, vol. 14, no. 2, April 1997, pp. 199–213.
- 1760 Frank **Vischer**: *The Antagonism between Legal Security and the Search for Justice in the Field of Contracts.* In: Recueil des Cours. Leyden: Hague Academy of International Law, vol. 142, 1974, pp. 1–70.
- Frank **Vischer**: *The Principle of the Typical Performance in International Contracts and the Draft Convention*. In: Kurt Lipstein (ed.), Harmonization of Private International Law by the E.E.C. London: Institute of Advaned Legal Studies (University of London), 1978, pp. 25–30.
- Frank Vischer: The Concept of the Characteristic Performance Reviewed. In: Alegría Borrás, Andreas Bucher, Teun Struycken, Michel Verwilghen (eds.), Liber Amicorum Georges A.L. Droz, E pluribus unum: On the Progressive Unification of Private International Law. The Hague: Martinus Nijhoff Publishers, 1996, pp. 499–520.
- Arthur Taylor **von Mehren**: *Civil-Law Analogues to Consideration: An Exercise in Comparative Analysis*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 72, 1959, pp. 1009–1078.
- Alfred E. von Overbeck: Contracts: The Swiss Draft Statute Compared with the EEC Convention. In: Peter M. North (ed.), Contract Conflicts: The EEC Convention on the Law Applicable to Contractual Obligations. A Comparative Study. Amsterdam, NY: North Holland, 1982, pp. 269–286, Annex I: Swiss Draft of 1978, pp. 287–288, Annex II: New Swiss Draft of 1981, pp. 289–294.
- Georg **von Segesser**: Exclusion and Restriction of the Contractual Liability under Swiss Law. In: International Contract, vol. 2, 1981, pp. 27–30.

Franz Werro: Tort Law at the Beginning of the New Millennium: A Tribute

to John G. Fleming's Legacy. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 49, no. 1, 2001, pp. 147–159.	
Franz Werro , Eva Maria Belser : A New Approach to International Commercial Contracts: The UNIDROIT Principles of International Commercial Contracts: Switzerland. In: Michael Joachim Bonell (ed.), A New Approach to International Commercial Contracts: The UNIDROIT Principles of International Commercial Contracts. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 331–378.	1767

1768

1769

1770

Franz **Werro**, Vernon Valentine **Palmer**: *The Boundaries of Strict Liability in European Tort Law: The Common Core of European Private Law.* Berne: Schulthess; Durham, NC: Carolina Academic Press, 2004, 450p.

Jean-Claude **Werz**: *Delay in Construction Contracts: A Comparative Study of Legal Issues under Swiss and Anglo-American Law*. Freiburg (Switzerland): Universitätsverlag, 1994, 373p. (Arbeiten aus dem Juristischen Seminar der Universität Freiburg Schweiz, 138).

Originally presented as the author's doctoral thesis (University of Freiburg, Switzerland).

Nathalie **Wharton**: *The Buyer's Contractual Remedies and Breach of Quality Warranty Remedies: A Comparative Analysis of Swiss Law and Modern Law Systems*. Montreal: McGill University, Institute of Comparative Law Series, 1995, 102p.

Michael R. **Will** (ed.): *Twenty Years of International Sales Law under the CISG, the UN Convention on Contracts for the International Sale of Goods: International Bibliography and Case Law Digest (1980–2000).*The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, 276p.

Reinhard **Zimmermann**, Simon **Whittaker** (eds.): *Good Faith in European Contract Law*. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2000, 720p. (Cambridge Studies in International and Comparative Law, vol. 14).

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Non-Contractual Liability – Protection of the Confidentiality of Information. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 14, no. 2, 1986, pp. 4–5. Legal brief: Adams v. Commission of the European Communities – No. 145–83 (E.C.J. Nov. 7, 1985).

d) Book Reviews

Robert A. **Leflar**: *The Test of Factual Causation in Negligence and Strict Liability Cases by Arno C. Becht and Frank W. Miller (Book Review)*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 75, June 1962, pp. 1691–1694.

Justin **Sweet**: Delay in Construction Contracts: A Comparative Study of Legal Issues under Swiss and Anglo-American Law, by Jean-Claude Werz (Book Review). In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 43, no. 1, Winter 1995, pp. 147–149.

Detlev F. **Vagts**, Hans **Smit**: Frustration of Contract and Clausula Rebus Sic Stantibus, by Stefan Schmiedlin, Basel and Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1985, 184 pp. (Book Review). In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 81, April 1987, pp. 537–540.

2. Products Liability

a) Translations and Introductions

- Daniel **Hochstrasser**: *Switzerland*. In: Producer's Liability for High Technology Goods (Working Session 4). Florence, 1997, pp. 145–168. *Swiss Report delivered at the 35th Annual Congress of AIJA, Florence 1997*.
- 1778 **Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce**: Swiss Federal Act on Product Liability (Act of 18 June 1993). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1995, 8p.

b) Literature

- Wolfram **Fehrlin**: A Swiss Insurance Lawyer's Experience with Products Liability Claims in North America. In: Roger Zäch (ed.), Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, pp. 105–108 (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).
- Peter Christoph Gutzwiller: Some Problems of Products Liability in German, Swiss and American Law. New York, 1973, 53p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 001-00222).
- Peter C. **Honegger**: *Product Liability in Switzerland*. In: Butterworths Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, vol. 7, no. 9, 1992, pp. 421–427.
- P. John **Kozyris**: Interest Analysis Facing Its Critics And, Incidentally, What Should Be Done about Choice of Law for Products Liability? (Postscript). In: Ohio State Law Journal, vol. 46, 1985, pp. 569–593. Symposium on Interest Analysis in Conflict of Laws and Inquiry into Fundamentals with a Side Glance at Products Liability.
- 1783 P.D. **Lederer**: A Comparative Survey of Products Liability Law as Applied to Motor Vehicles Switzerland. In: International Lawyer, vol. 2, 1967, pp. 157–161.
- Thomas **Müller**: Switzerland. In: Center for International Legal Studies (CILS)(ed.), International Product Liability. Salzburg (Austria): Yorkhill Law Publishing, 1997, pp. 533–562 (International Business Law Library). Chapters: Australia, Austria, Canada, Denmark, England, France, Germany, Greece, Italy, Luxembourg, New Zealand, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the European Community, The Netherlands, the United States Topics: Theories of liability, proximate cause, manufacturers' liability, international product liability, concept of defect, duties of warning and recall, defenses, remedies, exclusions, statutes of limitation, liability of corporate successors, chain of distribution, strict liability, insurance. System requirements: CD-ROM drive.

Frank. A. **Orban, III**: *Product Liability: A Comparative Legal Restate-ment – Foreign National Law and EEC Directive (with Text of Proposal of Directive)*. In: Georgia Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 8, 1978, pp. 342–406.

1785

1787

1789

1791

1792

France, Belgium, Luxembourg, the Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, Switzerland, Japan, England, Australia, New Zealand, the U.S.S.R and the EEC.

Hans-Ulrich **Stucki**, Peter Robert **Altenburger** (eds.): *Product Liability: A Manual of Practice in Selected Nations*. London, Dobbs Ferry, NY:
Oceana Publications, 1981–, loose-leaf.

V. Company Law

a) Translations and Introductions

Reto **Arpagaus**: Business Associations under Swiss Law – An Overview of the Most Important Types and a Comparison with U.S. Business Associations, Prepared for the Embassy of Switzerland in Washington, D.C., August 6, 1997. Last updated on December 7, 2000. Available online only at: http://www.swissemb.org/legal/assoc.pdf

Bruno **Becchio**, Urs **Wehinger**, Stanley **Siegel**, Alfred S. **Farha**: *Swiss*Company Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1996 (2nd ed.), 256p.

Translation of the official text of the portions of the Swiss Civil Code and Code of Obligations relating to companies and other business associations.

René **Bösch**, Daniel A. **Würsch**: Swiss Corporation Law: English Translation of the Provisions of the Amended Swiss Code of Obligations Governing Corporations with an Introduction to Swiss Corporation Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1992, 164p.

François **Dessemontet**: Commercial Law, Competition Law and Intellectual Property (Chapter 10). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 165–196.

David F. **Känzig**, Rolf **Watter**: *An Introduction to the Law Governing the Swiss Joint Stock Corporation*. In: Transnational Lawyer, vol. 6, Fall 1993, pp. 495–538.

Ralph **Malacrida**, Rolf **Watter**: *Swiss Corporate Finance and Capital Markets – Legal Aspects*. Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2001, 94p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 12).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, Peter Böckli, et al. (eds.): Swiss

Company Law (Swiss Code of Obligations, Articles 552–964). Zurich:
Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, vol. 2, 1999 (rev. ed.), 130p.

Editor and reviewing committee: Alfred Reber, Jerome H. Farnum, Bernhard F. Meyer-Hauser,
Walter H. Diggelmann, Felix Thomann, Marianne Vontobel; Editorial Team: Peter Böckli,
Louis-Charles Eberle, Andreas Escher, Steven E. Kraft, Johannes J. Müller, Max Wehrli.

- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Rolf **Watter**: *Joint Ventures in Switzerland*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1995, 43p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 4). Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- 1795 Siegfried **Wyler**, Rolf **Watter**, Jürg **Wyler**: Swiss Company Law in the European Context: The New Swiss Company Law and the Euro-Council Directives. St. Gallen: ReMaK Verlag, 1994, 640p.

 Translated and edited by Siegfried Wyler in collaboration with Rolf Watter and Juerg Wyler.

b) Literature

- 1796 Proceedings of the Fourth Annual International Business Law Symposium: Multinational Corporations and Cross Border Conflicts: Nationality, Veil Piercing, and Successor Liability. In: Florida Journal of International Law, vol. 10, Summer–Fall 1995, pp. 221–273.
- Switzerland: Alternative Ways of Financing a Swiss Corporation. In: European Taxation, vol. 4, no. 5, 1964, pp. 36–40.
- Peter R. **Ackermann**: *Shareholders' Liability: Switzerland*. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, vol. 15, 1993, pp. 463–475.
- Roger **Anker**: *A Comparison between the English Private Company and the Swiss Société à Responsabilité Limitée.* Berne: Stämpfli, 1956, 84p.
- Thomas **Bär**, Martin **Karrer**: *Some Aspects of Swiss Corporate Law*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 28, 1973, pp. 1261–1273.
- Evan R. Berlack: Case Study: Operation of International Hightechnology Joint Ventures, Including Applicability of U.S. and Foreign Export Control Systems; Obligations of the Joint Venture Parties to Their Respective Governments and to Each Other. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 453, Apr. 14, 1988, pp. 407–416.
- Martin Bernet: Switzerland International Commercial Fraud. In: Robert Goldspink, Jeremy Cole (gen. eds.), International Commercial Fraud. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 2001, pp. 265–313.
- Kurt U. **Blickenstorfer**: *Joint Ventures in Switzerland*. In: Acquisitions Yearbook. New York: New York Institute of Finance, 1992, pp. 173–192.
- Peter Böckli: Switzerland. In: Arthur R. Pinto, Gustavo Visentini (eds.), The Legal Basis of Corporate Governance in Publicly Held Corporations A Comparative Approach. The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 195–218 (Studies in Comparative Corporate and Financial Law, vol. 1).
- Robert **Briner**: Remedies for Corporate Misconduct: Class Action and Derivative Action (Switzerland). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, 1981, pp. 336–338.
- F. **Brunschwig**: *Switzerland*. In: George Kohlik (ed.), Digest of Commercial Laws of the World. New York: Dobbs Ferry, 1966–67, loose-leaf. *Publication for the National Association of Credit Management*.

Roger Budin: Corporate Law New Developments; Switzerland. In: Inter-

Christoph B. **Bühler**: US Corporate Governance Reform: Impact on NYSE-Listed Swiss Companies. Zurich: Schulthess, 2004, 74p. (2nd rev. ed.)

Nico H. Burki: Holding Companies: Switzerland. In: Bulletin for Interna-

Ancillo Canepa, Georg Engeli: The Corporation: Swiss Corporation Law

Christiane Combe de Senarclens: Switzerland (Corporate Law: Recent

tional Fiscal Documentation, vol. 48, nos. 6–7, 1994, pp. 292–295.

in Flowcharts. Basel: ATAG Ernst & Young AG, 1993, 84p. English edition translated by Victoria Twist, Bernard S. MacCabe.

national Business Lawyer, December 1983, pp. 40–41.

(Schriften zum neuen Aktienrecht, vol. 19).

1807

1808

1809

1810

<i>Developments, Part 1).</i> In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 16, no. 10, November 1988, pp. 451–454.	
Christiane Combe de Senarclens : <i>Switzerland (Corporate Law: Recent Developments, Part 2)</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 16, no. 1, January 1988, pp. 34–36.	1812
Christiane Combe de Senarclens : <i>Switzerland (Corporate Law: Recent Developments, Part 3)</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 18, no. 1, January 1990, pp. 36–39.	1813
Eric L. Dreifuss , Matthias Alder : <i>Chapter 18: Switzerland</i> . In: Dennis Campbell, Christian T. Campbell (eds.), Liability of Corporate Directors. London, New York, Hamburg, Hong Kong: Lloyd's of London Press, 1993, pp. 633–675.	1814
Jean Nicolas Druey : <i>Company Groups in Swiss Law</i> . In: Klaus J. Hopt (ed.), Legal and Economic Analyses on Multinational Enterprises: Groups of Companies in European Laws. Berlin, New York: De Gruyter, 1982, pp. 131–141 (Groups of Companies in European Laws, vol. 2).	1815
Felix R. Ehrat : <i>Protection of Minority Shareholders – Switzerland</i> . In: Matthias W. Stecher (ed.), Protection of Minority Shareholders. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1997, pp. 221–239 (AIJA Law Library Series).	1816
Julian Ellison , Edward Kling (eds.): <i>Joint Ventures in Europe</i> . London: Butterworths, 1997, vol. 9 (2 nd ed.), 376p. A collaborative study of law and practice prepared by the law firms Advokatfirman Vinge KB, et al. Contains a chapter on Swizterland.	1817
Peter Forstmoser : <i>Personal Liability Risks Arising from the New Swiss Law on Stock Corporations [Includes English Summary]</i> . In: Persönliche Haftungsrisiken nach neuem Aktienrecht. Zurich: Niederer Kraft & Frey, 1994, pp. 47–53 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 3).	1818
Peter Forstmoser : <i>Reform of the Swiss Limited Liability Company Law [Includes English Summary]</i> . In: Die schweizerische GmbH – gestern, heute und morgen. Zurich: Niederer Kraft & Frey, 2000, pp. 49–56 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 8).	1819

- Peter **Forstmoser**: Corporate Governance Rules in Switzerland [Includes English Summary]. In: Corporate Governance. Regeln guter Unternehmungsführung in der Schweiz. Zurich: Niederer Kraft & Frey, 2002, pp. 49–57 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 10).
- Hans-Ulrich **Freimüller**: *Shareholders' Agreements: Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 7, 1979, pp. 110–114.
- Andreas **Froriep**: *Switzerland*. In: Stefan N. Frommel, James H. Thompson (eds.), Company Law in Europe. London: Kluwer-Harrap Handbooks, 1975, pp. 509–539.
- Sabine **Geissbühler**, Roman **Plutschow**: *Switzerland: Joint Ventures in the Swiss Legal System.* In: Partnerships: How to Ensure Success, Guide to Joint Ventures and Alliances 2000, A Supplement to Corporate Finance. London, February 2000, pp. 19–20.
- Paul **Gmuer**: *Investing in Switzerland: The Use of Holding and Domiciliary Companies.* In: International Contract, vol. 2, 1981, pp. 203–210.
- Dieter Gränicher, Alexander Gutmans: Leveraged Buyouts in Switzerland. In: Corporate Finance, Global M&A Yearbook 2000. London: Euromoney Institutional Investor PLC, 2000, pp. 100–104. Available online at: http://wenger-plattner.ch/english/en_lawyer_related_leveraged-buy-outs-in-switzerland.htm
- G.W. **Haight**: Corporations in England and Western Europe. In: Institute on Private Investments Abroad (ed.), Proceedings of the Annual Symposium of the Institute on Private Investments Abroad. Albany, NY: Matthew Bender, 1960, pp. 81–129.

 Discusses the corporations in England, Germany, France, Belgium and Switzerland.
- Michel **Haymann**: Swiss Aspects of Corporate Governance: Between True Standards and Prescribed Good Conduct. In: International Legal Forum, vol. 3/4, 1999, pp. 147–161.
- Gérard **Hertig**: Lenders as a Force in Corporate Governance Criteria and Practical Examples for Switzerland. In: Comparative Corporate Governance The State of the Art and Emerging Research. Oxford: Clarendon Press, Oxford University Press, 1998, pp. 809–835.
- Gérard **Hertig**: Western Europe's Corporate Governance Dilemma. In: Theodor Baums, Klaus J. Hopt, Norbert Horn (eds.), Corporations, Capital Markets and Business in the Law Liber Amicorum Richard M. Buxbaum. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 265–282.
- Alain **Hirsch**: Company Law in the Common Market from a Swiss Viewpoint. In: Clive M. Schmitthoff (ed.), The Harmonisation of European Company Law. London: British Institute of International and Comparative Law, 1973, pp. 166–178.
- William C. **Hoffman**: The Separate Entity Rule in International Perspective: Should State Ownership of Corporate Shares Confer Sovereign Status for Immunity Purposes? In: Tulane Law Review, vol. 65, February 1991, pp. 535–584.

Andreas **Hünerwadel**: The Corporate Vehicles/Switzerland – the Joint Stock Corporation. In: European Counsel, December 1998/January 1999,

Sandra C. **Hymowitz**: Extraterritorial Application of the Sherman Act to Foreign Corporations (Note). In: Delaware Journal of Corporate Law,

Jordan S.A.: Corporation Law of Switzerland; Principal Features In-

cluding Taxes, Costs of Incorporation, Exchange Control. Brussels: Jor-

1834

pp. 17–19.

vol. 26, 1986, pp. 513-534.

dan S.A., Jordan & Sons, 1973, 31p.

David F. Känzig , Rolf Watter , Nadine Faruque : <i>An Introduction to the Law Governing the Swiss Joint Stock Corporation</i> . In: The Transnational Lawyer, vol. 6, no. 2, Fall 1993, pp. 495–538.	1835
Philipp Känzig : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Paul J. Omar (ed.), Directors' Duties and Liabilities. Dartmouth: Ashgate Publishing, 2000, pp. 127–137.	1836
Martin Karrer : <i>The Swiss Company Limited by Shares</i> . In: Gregor van der Burght, H.Th.M. Burgers (eds.), Corporate Law in Practice – A Vademecum for Fiscal Practitioners, Managers and Shareholders. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1988, pp. 149–171.	1837
B. Gino Koenig : <i>Rights and Obligations of Shareholders and Directors in Switzerland</i> . In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), Approaching 2000: The Corporation in Transition. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1994, pp. 89–102.	1838
Maximilian Koessler : <i>The Stockholder's Suit; A Comparative View</i> . In: Colorado Law Review, vol. 46, 1946, pp. 238–254. <i>France, Switzerland and Germany</i> .	1839
P. John Kozyris : <i>Corporate Wars and Choice of Law</i> . In: Duke Law Journal, February 1985, pp. 1–99.	1840
Marco Lanter : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: International Joint Ventures. Newark, San Francisco: Lexis Publishing, vol. 1, 2002, Swi 1–Swi 29.	1841
R.M. Littauer : <i>Parent-Subsidiary in Switzerland and Belgium and Bearer Shares</i> . In: Henry Landau (ed.), Doing Business Abroad. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1962, pp. 235–239.	1842
Gary G. Lynch , Kenneth H. Hall , Daniel L. Goelzer : <i>Financial Statement Fraud and Auditor Liability</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October 1985, pp. 189–239.	1843
Peter Mathys : <i>Amended Swiss Corporation Law</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 21, no. 11, December 1993, pp. 525–534.	1844
Christian J. Meier-Schatz: Corporate Governance and Legal Rules: A Transnational Look at Concepts and Problems of Internal Management Control. In: Journal of Corporation Law, vol. 13, no. 2, Winter 1988, pp. 431–480.	1845
179	

- Peter Meinhardt: Company Law in Europe. Farnborough, Hants.: Gower Press, 1981 (3rd ed.), loose-leaf.
 A work which contains brief descriptions of the company laws of Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Sweden and Switzer-
- Anne **Moebes**: *Structuring Media Joint Ventures in the European Community (Comment)*. In: Hastings Communications and Entertainment Law Journal, vol. 14, Fall 1991, pp. 1–34.
- James W. Moore, Donald T. Weckstein: Corporations and Diversity of Citizenship Jurisdiction: A Supreme Court Fiction Revisited. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 77, 1964, pp. 1426–1451.
- Peter Nobel: Shareholder Voting Rights and Practices in Switzerland. In: Theodor Baums, Eddy Wymeersch (eds.), Shareholder Voting Rights and Practices in Europe and the United States. London, Cambridge, MA: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 311–329.
- Peter **Nobel**: *Social Responsibility of Corporations*. In: Cornell Law Review, vol. 84, 1999, pp. 1255–1265.
- Peter **Nobel**: *Evolution of Regulation and the Company Law of Groups*. In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 21, no. 3, 2000, pp. 98–100.
- Felix **Paschoud**: *The Formation and Operation of Foreign Subsidiaries and Branches (VII. Switzerland)*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 17, 1961, pp. 512–516.
- Stephan Rammeloo: Corporations in Private International Law: A European Perspective. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2001, 349p. (Oxford Monographs in Private International Law).
- Franz **Reichenbach**: The Obligations and Liabilities of Directors and Officers of Companies and Their Protection by Insurance (Switzerland). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 1, January 1981, pp. 5–7.
- Bernard J. **Reverdin**: Selecting a Base of Operation in Europe: Switzerland, Liechtenstein, Benelux. In: Institute on Private Investments Abroad. Albany, NY: Matthew Bender, 1960, pp. 311–378.

 This study compares the corporation law and the tax law of the countries mentioned.
- Bernard J. **Reverdin**: *The Liability of a Parent Corporation for the Obligations of Its Foreign Subsidiary (Switzerland)*. In: American Bar Association International and Comparative Law Section Proceedings, 1961, pp. 205–209.
- 1857 Bernard J. **Reverdin**, Eric E. **Homburger**: The American Close Corporation and Its Equivalent, and the Status of Wholly-Owned Subsidiaries in Other Countries: Switzerland. The Hague, 1958, pp. 209–223. Paper I.B.A. Seventh Conference Report, Cologne 1958.
- Bernard J. **Reverdin**, Eric E. **Homburger**: *The American Close Corporation and Its Swiss Equivalent*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 14, 1958, pp. 263–278.

Alain P. Roethlisberger: Disclosure of Interests in Shares. Zurich: Schult-

1859

hess, 1998, 74p.	
A comparative analysis of the United Kingdom and Switzerland. Walter R. Schluep , Carl Baudenbacher , Ralph A. Newman : Corporation Law and the Law of Intangible Property in Swiss Law. In: Ralph A. Newman (ed.), The Unity of Strict Law. Brussels: Bruylant, 1978, pp. 355–370.	1860
R.M. Schmid : <i>Corporate Control in Switzerland</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 6, 1957, pp. 27–43.	1861
Michael E. Schneider : <i>International Organizations and Private Persons: The Case for a Direct Application of International Law.</i> In: Christian Dominicé, Robert Patry, Claude Reymond (eds.), Études de Droit International en l'honneur de Pierre Lalive. Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1993, pp. 345–358.	1862
Allin C. Seward, III : <i>After Bhopal: Implications for Parent Company Liability</i> . In: International Lawyer, vol. 21, Summer 1987, pp. 695–707. <i>Section Symposium: Legal Problems Affecting Multinational Corporations</i> .	1863
Wolfgang Strub : Auditing in the Liechtenstein Company Law and in the Swiss Law Relating to Shares. Vaduz: Präsidial-Anstalt, 1982, 91p. Originally presented as the author's thesis (Hochschule St. Gallen).	1864
René M. Stulz , Walter Wasserfallen : Foreign Equity Investment Restrictions and Shareholder Wealth Maximization. Cambridge, MA: National Bureau of Economic Research (NBER), 1992, 42p. (Working Paper Series, no. 4217).	1865
Eric Stupp : <i>The Corporate Governance Movement – A Challenge for Corporate Law and Practice?</i> In: Hans Siegwart, Julian Mahari (eds.), Wilhelm Hill (guest ed.), Corporate Development. Cologne, Stuttgart: Schaeffer-Poeschel Verlag, 1999, pp. 296–305 (Meilensteine im Management = Milestones in Management, Bd. 7). *Also published by Verlag Industrielle Organisation (Zurich), Manz Wirtschaft (Vienna) and Wirtschaftsverlag (Bachem).	1866
G. Suetens-Bourgeois : <i>Majority and Minority in Limited Companies</i> . In: De verhouding meerderheid-minderheid in de naamloze vennotschap. Leuven: Katholieke Universiteit Leuven, 1969, pp. 409–433. <i>This summary is a survey of majority requirements and rights of the minorities in stock corporations in Belgium, France, Germany, Italy, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Switzerland and the U.K.</i>	1867
Swiss Business Federation: Swiss Code of Best Practice for Corporate Governance. Zurich: Economiesuisse, July 2002, 28p. Available online at: http://www.economiesuisse.ch/d/webexplorer.cfm?id=415&lid=1f	1868
Charles Torem : <i>Base Companies in Switzerland</i> . In: Henry Landau (ed.), Doing Business Abroad. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1962, pp. 556–559.	1869
Rudolf Tschäni , Andreas von Planta : <i>Highlights of the Amended Swiss Company Law</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 20, no. 5, May 1992,	1870

pp. 254–259.

- Daniel E. **Tunik**: *Switzerland*. In: Anker Sorensen (ed.), Directors' Liabilities in Case of Insolvency. The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 349–373.
- Detlev F. **Vagts**: *The Corporate Alien: Definitional Questions in Federal Restraints on Foreign Enterprise*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 74, June 1961, pp. 1489–1551.
- Detlev F. **Vagts**: Reforming the "Modern" Corporation: Perspectives from the German. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 80, November 1966, pp. 23–40.
- Detlev F. **Vagts**: *The Multinational Enterprise: A New Challenge for Transnational Law*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 83, February 1970, pp. 739–792.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Share Transfers: New Swiss Law Proposed*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. VIII, no. 9, 1989, pp. 42–43.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Transfer of Corporate Domicile*. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, vol. 13, 1991, pp. 85–111.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Rolf **Watter**: *Swiss Report*. In: International Corporate Governance. London: Euromoney Publications, 1990, pp. 209–213.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Rolf **Watter**: *Swiss Joint Ventures*. In: Julian Ellison, Edward Kling (eds.), European Joint Ventures. London, Dublin, Edinburgh: Butterworths, 1998 (2nd ed.), pp. 293–312.
- Christoph **von Greyerz**: *The Quasi-Corporation: Some Aspects of Legal Personality in English and Swiss Law.* Berne: [s.n.], 1965 (1971), 247p.
- Gordon Wallace, John G. McDonald, Colin McFadyean, T.P.E. Curry, Dieter Schneider, Marco P. Bloemsma, Felix Paschoud: Foreign Subsidiaries: The Formation and Operation of Foreign Subsidiaries and Branches, Including the Extent to Which Foreign Subsidiaries Are Entitled to Special Treatment under the Law of Their Incorporation or under International Law. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 17, January 1961, pp. 403–516.
 A series of papers on the problem under the laws of Australia, Canada, Great Britain, Germany, The Netherlands, Sweden and Switzerland (VII Switzerland, pp. 512–516).
- Luzius Wildhaber: Some Aspects of the Transnational Corporation in International Law. In: Netherlands International Law Review, vol. 37, 1980, pp. 77–88.
- Marcus **Wyler**: *The Swiss Company Limited by Shares*. In: Journal of the Society of Comparative Legislation, vol. 20, 1938, pp. 85–90.
- Gaudenz G. **Zindel**, Peter C. **Honegger**, Peter R. **Isler**, Ulrich **Benz**: *Articles of Association of the Corporation*. In: Schriften zum neuen Aktienrecht, Bd. 12. Zurich: Schulthess, Niederer Kraft & Frey, 1997 (2nd ed.), pp. 43–76 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 5). *Published in German, English, French and Italian*.

c) Book Reviews

Swiss Company Law, by Bruno Becchio and Allan D.M. Phillips (Book 1884 *Review*). In: New Law Journal, vol. 134, no. 6176, November 2, 1984, p. 975.

Swiss Company Law, by Bruno Becchio, Allan D.M. Phillips and Urs Wehinger (Book Review). In: Solicitors Journal, vol. 128, no. 37, September 14, 1984, p. 628.

David A. Combe: The Swiss Federal Code of Obligations, by Simon Goren (as of January 1, 1984) (Book Review). In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 18, no. 1, Spring 1990, p. 46.

1886

VI. Securities and Stock Exchanges

General

a) Translations and Introductions

K. **Baumgartner**, A. **Trachsel**: *The Stock Exchanges of Switzerland*. In: David E. Spray (ed.), The Principal Stock Exchanges of the World; Their Operation, Structure and Development. Washington: International Economic Publishers, 1964, pp. 93-116.

1887

Christoph **Brunner**: Liability of Publicly Held Corporations for a Violation of a Duty to Disclose, in Particular the "Ad Hoc Publicity": Comparative Study of the Relative Law in the United States and Switzerland. Berne: Stämpfli, 1998, 129p. (Berner bankrechtliche Abhandlungen (BBA), vol. 5).

1888

Daniel Daeniker: Swiss Securities Regulation: An Introduction to the Regulation of the Swiss Financial Market, with a Translation of the Stock Exchange Act of 1995 (SESTA) and Implementing Ordinances. Zurich: Schulthess, 1998, 351p.

1889

Edward F. Greene, René Bösch: The New Swiss Law on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading. In: Insights, vol. 9, no. 10, October 1995, pp. 23–26.

1890

KPMG Switzerland: Investment Fund Regulations in Switzerland. Switzerland: KPMG Fides Peat, September 2002, 148p.

1891

Includes a translation of the Federal Act on Investment Funds. the Investment Funds Ordinance of the Federal Council, the Investment Funds Ordinance of the Federal Banking Commission, Circulars of the Federal Banking Commission and the Swiss Funds Association Selfregulatory Standards (Code of conduct for the Swiss Fund Industry).

Available online at: http://www.kpmg.ch/library/gesetzestexte/en/11972.htm (basic texts)

1892

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Securities Law (Swiss Code of Obligations Art. 965–1186). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1995, 54p.

Translated by Peter Böckli, et al.

- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Disclosure of Shareholdings. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, January, 1998, 45p.
 Obligation to Notify in Case of Acquisition or Sale of Shareholdings according to the Federal Act on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading (SESTA).
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Ordinance of the Takeover Board on Public Takeover Offers. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, April 1998, 18p.
 Available online at: http://www.swx.com/download/admission/regulation/federal_acts/takeover_board_en.pdf
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Ordinance on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading (Stock Exchange Ordinance). Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, January 1999, 20p.
 Online at: http://www.swx.com/download/admission/regulation/federal_acts/sesto_en.pdf
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Ordinance of the Federal Banking Commission on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, February 15, 1999, 16p.
 Online at: http://www.swx.com/download/admission/regulation/federal_acts/fbc_en.pdf
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Regulations of the Takeover Board. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, February 15, 1999, 18p. Available online at: http://www.swx.com/download/admission/regulation/federal_acts/takeover_board_regulations_en.pdf
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Federal Act on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading (Stock Exchange Act, SESTA). Zurich: SWX Stock Exchange, October 1999, 20p. Unofficial translation.
 Online at: http://www.swx.com/download/admission/regulation/federal_acts/sesta_en.pdf
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Asset-Backed Securities. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, 2000, 31p.

 An Investors' Guide.
 - $A vailable \ on line \ at: \ http://www.swx.com/download/about/div_pub/asset_backed_en.pdf$
- Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Matching Rules. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, June 2002, 20p.
 Available online at: http://www.swx.com/download/trading/education/tmup_3_match_en.pdf
- 1901 **Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX)**: Listing Rules Admission of Securities to the SWX Swiss Exchange. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, April 2003, 26p.
- 1902 **Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX)**: *The Listing Rules of the SWX Swiss Exchange*. Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, May 2004, 38p.

 Available online at: http://www.swx.com/download/about/publications/rules_listing_en.pdf
- 1903 Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX): Directive on Ad Hoc Publicity (AhPD). Zurich: SWX Swiss Exchange, July 2005, 3p.
 The obligation to disclose price sensitive facts. The webpage also contains links to the documents "Amendment of Art. 72 of the Listing Rules of SWX Swiss Exchange" and "Commentary re Directive on Ad hoc publicity".
 Available online at: http://www.swx.com/admission/being_public/publicity_en.html
- 1904 **Swiss Takeover Board (TOB)**: Federal Act on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading (Stock Exchange Act, SESTA). Zurich: Swiss Takeover Board, March 24, 1995.
 - Available online only at: http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/lbvm_en.html

Swiss Takeover Board (TOB): Ordinance on Stock Exchanges and Securities Trading (Stock Exchange Ordinance, SESTO). Zurich: Swiss Takeover Board, December 2, 1996.

Available online only at: http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/obvm_en.html

Swiss Takeover Board (TOB): Ordinance of the Federal Banking Commission on the Stock Exchange (Stock Exchange Ordinance of the FBC, SESTO-FBC). Zurich: Swiss Takeover Board, June 25, 1997.

1905

1907

1908

1909

1911

1912

1913

Available online only at: http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/ocfb_en.html

Swiss Takeover Board (TOB): Ordinance of the Takeover Board on Public Takeover Offers (Takeover Ordinance, TOO). Zurich: Swiss Takeover Board, July 21, 1997.

Approved by the Banking Commission on August 11, 1997.

Available online only at: http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/oopa_en.html

Swiss Takeover Board (TOB): Regulations of the Takeover Board (Regulations-TB, R-TB) of July 21, 1997 approved by the Banking Commission on August 11, 1997. Zurich: Swiss Takeover Board, July 21, 1997.

Approved by the Banking Commission on August 11, 1997.

Available online only at: http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/rcopa_en.html

Dieter **Zobl** (ed.): *Switzerland's Stock Exchange Law = Das Börsenrecht der Schweiz = Le droit suisse sur les bourses = Il diritto svizzero sulle borse.* Zurich: Schulthess, 1998, 597p.

With the collaboration of Susanne Mettier. Text contained in all four languages.

b) Literature

Developments in Bank Asset Securitization. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), April 21, 1988, pp. 405–470.

International Securities Project: France, Japan, Mexico, Netherlands, Switzerland, U.K., West Germany. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 30, January 1975, pp. 585–668.

Article prepared by the U.S. Attorneys upon request by the SEC. Chapters: I. Organization Responsible for the Administration of Securities Law; II. The Requirements for the Distribution of Securities, as Well as Those Affecting Mergers, Tender Offers and Private Placements; III. Continuing Disclosure Requirements.

Judicial Proceedings Involving International Issues. In: International Lawyer, vol. 29, Winter 1995, pp. 755–779.

International Securities Law Symposium (American Bar Association).

New Approaches to Securities Regulation. In: International Lawyer, vol. 29, Winter 1995, pp. 839–873.

International Securities Law Symposium (American Bar Association).

Lionel **Aeschlimann**: Swiss Risk Management Guidelines for Trading and for the Use of Derivatives. In: Derivatives, November/December 1997, pp. 79–87.

Martin **Anderson**, Denis **Berdoz**: *Cross-Border Securities Lending in*Switzerland. In: Cross-Border Securities Lending. Amsterdam: Baker & McKenzie, 1994 (2nd ed.), pp. 125–143.

- Hansjürg Appenzeller, Mark-Oliver Baumgarten, Daniel Daeniker, Dieter Grünblatt, Sabine Kilgus, Claude Lambert, Benedikt Maurenbrecher: Securities Transactions in Switzerland. In: Sweet & Maxwell's Securities Transactions in Europe, May 2003, various pagings (loose-leaf). Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/CCH-Article03.pdf
- Karl W. Arnold (ed.): Switzerland (Country Report). In: Michael J. Robinson (ed.), Comparative Survey of Securities Law. A Review of the Securities and Related Laws of Fourteen Nations. Deventer: Section of Business Law of the International Bar Association, 1980, pp. 171–179.
- 1918 Charles Vaughn **Baltic, III**: The Next Step in Insider Trading Regulation: International Cooperative Efforts in the Global Securities Market (Note). In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 23, no. 1, Winter 1991/1992, pp. 167–197.
- Brandon C. Becker: Recent Developments regarding Antimanipulation Regulation of Securities Offerings. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1995, pp. 7–17.
- 1920 Bernhard **Berger**: Duty of Confidentiality and Its Impact on Asset Securitization in the Banking Business Analysis of the Relative Law in the U.S. and Switzerland. Berne: Stämpfli, 2002, 162p. (Berner bankrechtliche Abhandlungen (BBA), vol. 10).
- David **Berreby**: *Telex Transfer Snafu Costly (Botched Electronic Funds Transfer by Swiss Bank Corp.)*. In: The National Law Journal, vol. 3, June 8, 1981, pp. 6 and 35.
- Thomas P. **Bischof**: The Swiss Securities Exchange Act and Investment Fund Act: A New Regulatory Framework for the Swiss Capital Markets. In: North Carolina Journal of International Law and Commercial Regulation, vol. 20, no. 3, Summer 1995, pp. 457–493.

 Investment Fund Act of 1994; Securities Exchanges and Trading Act of 1995.
- René Bösch: Stock Exchange Act Public Take-Over Offers. In: In Brief Magazine, March 2000, pp. 20–21.
 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_2.pdf
- René **Bösch**, Mark-Oliver **Baumgarten**: *The Fixed Income and Derivative Markets in Switzerland*. In: The IFLR Guide to Italy & Switzerland, April 2002, pp. 95–102.

 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_55.pdf
- Rebecca **Brunner-Peters**: *Bond Issues and Private Placements by Foreign Issuers in Switzerland*. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, no. 18, 1996, pp. 169–193.
- Mark A. Buckstein: Foreign Option Markets. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), vol. 500, October 30, 1985, pp. 57–70.
- Iain Cullen, Jeanne Terracina, Daniel Urech: Managed Futures Funds in Switzerland A Changing Playing Field. In: Futures International Law Letter, vol. 13, no. 1, March 1993, pp. 1 et seq.

Roger **Dagon**: Securities Regulation in Switzerland. In: Vanderbilt Journal

1928

1937

1938

of Transnational Law, vol. 6, 1973, pp. 511–549.	
David S. Darland , Daniel Ritter , Ralph C. Ferrara : <i>Recent SEC Enforcement Developments</i> . In: C792 ALI-ABA 251. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1993, pp. 151–291. Study materials for a conference concerning Broker-Dealer Regulation held on January 14–15, 1993. Co-sponsored by the Securities Law Committee of the Federal Bar Association.	1929
James A. Doty : <i>The Role of the Securities and Exchange Commission in an Internationalized Marketplace</i> . In: Fordham Law Review, vol. 60, May 1992, pp. S77–S90 (Supplement).	1930
Robert C. Effros : <i>A Banker's Primer on the Law of Electronic Funds Transfers</i> . In: The Banking Law Journal, vol. 105, no. 6, November/December 1988, pp. 510–543.	1931
Philip O. Erwin: The International Securities Enforcement Cooperation Act of 1990: Increasing International Cooperation in Extraterritorial Discovery? In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 15, Summer 1992, pp. 471–500.	1932
James R. Farrand : <i>Ancillary Remedies in SEC Civil Enforcement Suits</i> . In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 89, June 1976, pp. 1779–1814.	1933
Andre R. Fiebig : Regulatory Cooperation for Effectiveness and Compliance: Strategies for Joint Action among Securities, Banking and Antitrust Regulators. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 91, April 9–12, 1997, pp. 223–233.	1934
Melissa Gautschi : Financial Regulation Securities, New Listing Rules for Swiss Stock Exchange, October 1, 1996. In: Journal of International Banking Law, vol. 12, i. 3, 1997, pp. N-48–N-49 (News Section).	1935
Edward F. Greene , Alan B. Cohen , Linda S. Matlack : <i>Problems of Enforcement in the Multinational Securities Market (Papers Presented)</i> . In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 9, Summer 1987, pp. 325–366.	1936

William John **Greenwood**: American and Foreign Stock Exchange Practice, Stock and Bond Trading, and the Business Corporation Laws of All Nations, together with Local Regulations, Laws, Fees and Taxes Affecting American Firms and Corporations Carrying on Business in any Other States of the U.S.A., or Establishing Branches or Agencies in Foreign Countries. New York: Financial Books Co., 1921, 1048p.

The foreign law selection of the work presents in digest form the company and partnership law and the stock exchange practice of France, Belgium, Germany and Switzerland, and in a summary from those of the other countries of the world. Reprint in 1995 by William S. Hein & Co., Buffalo, NY.

John W. **Hamlin**: Exporting United States Law: Transnational Securities Fraud and Section 10(B) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (Student Comment). In: Connecticut Journal of International Law, vol. 3, i. 2, Spring 1988, pp. 373–415.

- David B. Hardison, Steven A. Salzer, Janice L. Gardner, Harvey L. Pitt: SEC Enforcement Actions. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1988, pp. 435–517.
- Martin Hess, Alexander Wyss: Switzerland: New Rules of Conduct for Securities Dealers. In: Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, 1997, pp. 479–485.
- Alain **Hirsch**, Maurice **Harari**: The Swiss Perspective on International Judicial Assistance (Problems of Enforcement in the Multinational Securities Market Roundtable). In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 9, no. 3, Summer 1987, pp. 519–547.
- Peter C. **Honegger**, Peter R. **Isler**, Thomas **Graf**: *Securisation of Swiss Assets*. In: Global Securisation Handbook 2000/2001. London: Euromoney Publications, 2000/2001, pp. 57–62.
- Henry T.C. **Hu**: *Swaps, the Modern Process of Financial Innovation and the Vulnerability of a Regulatory Paradigm.* In: University of Pennsylvania Law Review, vol. 138, December 1989, pp. 333–435.
- 1944 International Organization of Securities Commissions (IOSCO) (ed.): Comparative Analysis of Disclosure Regimes (Report of the Technical Committee). Montreal: IOSCO, September 1991, various pagings. A comparative review of disclosure requirements and practices in 14 countries including Switzerland.
- Martin Karrer: *Investment Funds in Switzerland*. In: Rosalind F. Atherton (ed.), The International Academy of Estate and Trust Law: Selected Papers 1997–1999. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 247–257.
- Rochelle G. **Kauffman**: Secrecy and Blocking Laws: A Growing Problem as the Internationalization of Securities Markets Continues (Note). In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 18, Fall 1985, pp. 809–873.
- Gary M. **Kelly**, André E. **Lebrecht**, Martin **Lanz**: *Switzerland*. In: Exemptions for Institutional Investors or Concepts of Non-Public Offerings: A Comparative Study, University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 13, no. 4, Winter/Spring 1993, pp. 595–613.
- Peter J. Kienast: Switzerland. In: David G. Glennie, Eduard C. de Bouter, Randall D. Luke (eds.), Securitization. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 163–173.
- Jürg Koeferli: Securitizing Trade Receivables from a Swiss Perspective.
 In: Susan Meek (ed.), International Asset Securitization and Other Financing
 Tools. New York: Transnational Publishers, 2000, pp. 221–234.
- Mario **Kronauer**: *Investment Funds in Switzerland*. In: International Banking Law, vol. 7, no. 3, 1988, pp. 38–42.
- Matthias **Kuster**: *Information Duty under the New Swiss Stockmarket Act*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 26, no. 6, June 1998, pp. 276–277.
- Martin **Lanz**: *Draft Federal Law on Stock Exchanges and Trading Securities*. In: International Financing Review, i. 882, June 1991, p. 80.

Martin Lanz: Financial Services in the New Europe: Switzerland. In:

Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, 1992, pp. 265–278.	
Martin Lanz : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Meredith Brown, Alan Paley (eds.), Global Offerings of Securities, Access to World Equity Capital Markets. Boston: Graham & Trotman; London: International Bar Association, 1994, pp. 79–89, 139–140 (International Bar Association Series).	1954
Martin Lanz : <i>Recent Legal Developments in the Swiss Securities Industry</i> . In: Butterworths Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, February 1994, pp. 57–60.	1955
Paul A. Leder, Elizabeth Jacobs: The Establishment of International Mechanisms for Enforcing Provisional Orders and Final Judgments Arising from Securities Law Violations. In: Law and Contemporary Problems, vol. 55, Autumn 1992, pp. 303–330. International regulatory competition and the securities laws.	1956
Andrew J. Levander : <i>SEC International Enforcement: Problems and Concerns</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 732, 1991, pp. 123–158.	1957
Theodore A. Levine , Arthur F. Mathews : <i>Current Developments in SEC Investigations and Enforcement Actions</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1986, pp. 169–262.	1958
Gary G. Lynch , Joseph I. Goldstein , Juan M. Marcelino , Jacob S. Frenkel : <i>Recent SEC Enforcement Developments</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1989, pp. 9–87.	1959
Gary G. Lynch , Rochelle B. Souza : <i>SEC Enforcement Developments October 1985 through August 1986</i> . In: Litigation and Administrative Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1986, pp. 387–459.	1960
John T. Mackintosh , Ralph C. Ferrara : <i>Legal Representation in the International Securities Market: Representing a Party or Witness in a SEC or SRO Proceeding</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1988, pp. 115–163.	1961
Ralph Malacrida : <i>New Market Misconduct Rules for virt-x Participants</i> – <i>Will the Swiss Have to Play Cricket?</i> In: Aktuelle Juristische Praxis (AJP/PJA), vol. 7, 2001, pp. 802–808.	1962
Joseph G. Mari , Michael D. Mann : <i>Current Issues in International Securities Law Enforcement</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1988, pp. 7–97.	1963
Joseph G. Mari , Michael D. Mann : <i>Developments in International Securities Law Enforcement</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook	1964

Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1989, pp. 615–675.

- Joseph G. Mari, Michael D. Mann: Developments in International Securities Law Enforcement and Regulation. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), Oct. 1992, pp. 7–71.
- William R. McLucas: Recent SEC Enforcement Developments. In: New Dimensions in Securities Litigation: Planning and Strategies. Philadelphia: American Law Institute – American Bar Association (ALI-ABA), 1990. C522 ALI-ABA 295.
- William R. McLucas: Recent SEC Enforcement Developments. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 741, June 10, 1991, pp. 7–84.
- Henri B. **Meier**: *Swiss Capital Markets*. London: Euromoney Publications, 1985 (2nd ed.), 128p.
- Henri B. Meier, John E. Marthinsen: Switzerland: A Guide to the Capital and Money Markets. London: Euromoney Publications in Association with Julius Baer Group, JP Morgan, Swiss Bank Corporation, 1996, 262p.
- 1970 Christian J. **Meier-Schatz**: *Disclosure Rules in the U.S.*, *Germany and Switzerland*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 34, no. 1, Spring 1986, pp. 271–294.
- 1971 Christian J. **Meier-Schatz**: *Objectives of Financial Disclosure Regulation*. In: Journal of Comparative Business and Capital Market Law, vol. 8, no. 3, September 1986, pp. 219–248.
- 1972 Christian J. Meier-Schatz, Kim D. Larsen: Swiss Securities Regulation and Capital Market Law; A Comprehensive Overview. In: Denver Journal of International Law and Policy, vol. 18, no. 3, Spring 1990, pp. 417–464.
- David Michaels: Subject Matter Jurisdiction over Transnational Securities Fraud: A Suggested Roadmap to the New Standard of Reasonableness. In: Cornell Law Review, vol. 71, 1986, pp. 919–948.
- Gilbert C. Miller, Richard M. Phillips, Bruce W. McDougal, Janet Redley: The Internationalization of Securities Fraud Enforcement in the 1990s.
 In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October/November 1991, pp. 381–459.
- 1975 Ken S. Nakata: The SEC and Foreign Blocking Statutes: Need for a Balanced Approach (Comment). In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 9, Summer 1987, pp. 549–600.
- Peter Nobel: Stock Exchange Alliances: Towards a Pan-European Finance Market. In: Christian J. Meier-Schatz, Rainer J. Schweizer (eds.), Recht und Internationalisierung, Festgabe zum Juristentag 2000 in St. Gallen. Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, pp. 271–290.
- Peter Nobel, Michael Blair, Thomas Schönholzer: Virt-x: A Real European Stock Exchange Legal Framework and Specific Questions. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 73, no. 5, 2001, pp. 217–238.

Eoin O'Shea: Making Sense of Commodity Derivatives. In: International

Xavier **Oberson**, Nicolas **Buchel**: Switzerland – 2000. In: Louis Rorimer

Financial Law Review, vol. XII, no. 2, 1993, pp. 36-40.

1978

1979

1989

(ed.), International Stock Plans: The Practitioner's Guide to Exporting Employee Equity. New York: Bowne Publishing, 2000, pp. 1–13.	
Aulana L. Peters : Overview of International Securities Regulation. The International Securities Market: Issues of Regulation and Taxation. In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 6, Spring 1988, pp. 229–241.	1980
Michael H. Rauch : Some Perspectives on Responding to SEC Investigations of Insider Trading by or through Foreign Parties. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 614, September 15, 1988, pp. 423–460.	1981
Marc M. Rossell , Steven L. Wolfram : <i>Gold-Linked Debt Securities</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), February 1988, pp. 617–672.	1982
Michael S. Sackheim, Steven W. Smith, Joseph K. Hurd, III, Solveig Hinsch, Hans-Michel Giesen, Robert Furter, Brian L. Ziv Zimbler, Keith McCuen, Elena Petrova, Michael R. Littenberg: International Securities and Derivatives. In: The International Lawyer, vol. 33, no. 2, 1998, pp. 449–472. International Legal Developments in Review: 1998. Business Transactions and Disputes.	1983
Riccardo Sansonetti : Securities Regulation in Switzerland. In: Journal of International Banking Law and Regulation, vol. 1, no. 1, 1999, pp. 16–25.	1984
Joel Seligman : <i>The Structure of the Options Market</i> . In: Journal of Corporation Law, vol. 10, no. 1, Fall 1984, pp. 141–184.	1985
Jonathan Shub , Anthony J. Renzi , Yasmine Gado , Janice L. Sherman , David B. Hardison , Harvey L. Pitt : <i>SEC Enforcement Actions: An Overview of SEC Enforcement Proceedings and Priorities</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1991, pp. 167–248. <i>Internationalization of the Securities Markets Business Experience and Regulatory Policy</i> .	1986
H.L. Silets : <i>Prying Open Swiss Vaults: The SEC's Investigation of Insider Trading in the Santa Fe Case (Note)</i> . In: American University Journal of International Law and Policy, vol. 1, Summer 1986, pp. 259–289.	1987
Daniel B. Simon : Securities Regulations Investigations: US-Swiss Treaty Attempts to Increase Cooperation in Releasing Names of Swiss-Based Account Holders in US Securities & Exchange Commission Investigations. In: Georgia Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 15, no. 1, Winter 1985, pp. 135–142.	1988

Stuart Somer: A Survey of Legal and Regulatory Issues Relevant to Interest

Rate Swaps. In: DePaul Business Law Journal, vol. 4, Spring/Summer 1992,

pp. 385-418.

- 1990 Rochelle B. Souza, Gary G. Lynch: SEC Enforcement Developments: October 1985 through September 1986. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), November 1986, pp. 539–614.
- Rochelle B. **Souza**, Gary G. **Lynch**: *Recent SEC Enforcement Developments*. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1987, pp. 9–99.
- Hans-Rudolf **Steiner**: *Recent Developments in Securities Law: Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 17, no. 3, 1989, pp. 138–142.
- Subcommittee on Annual Review: Annual Review of Federal Securities Regulation. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 40, November 1984, pp. 159–218.
- Anne H. Sullivan, Michael D. Mann: Current Issues in International Securities Law Enforcement. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1987, pp. 769–843.
- Franco **Taisch**: *How to Take Advantage of Swiss Private Placements*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XI, no. 2, 1992, pp. 28–29.
- Larry Tell: SEC Investigations of Insider Trading Find "Keys" to Enter Swiss Bank Vault. In: The National Law Journal, vol. 4, November 30, 1981, pp. 3 and 26.
- Mark Utzurrum Thomas: The SEC's Waiver by Conduct Proposal: A Critical Appraisal (Note). In: Virginia Law Review, vol. 71, November 1985, pp. 1411–1445.
- Roger D. Turner: Selected Issues Relating to Domestic Private Placements and Public Offerings in Europe of Mortgage-Backed Obligations.
 In: Real Estate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), vol. 303, January 14, 1988, pp. 501–602.
- 1999 Kimberly M. Versace, Michael D. Mann: Internationalization of Securities Crimes: Current Developments. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1999, pp. 337–370.
- Nedim Peter Vogt: Protecting Your Own Share Transfer Restrictions under Swiss Law. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. VII, no. 7, 1988, pp. 24–25.
- Rolf H. Weber: Structuring a Modern Capital Market: The Swiss Example. In: Say Goo, Douglas W. Arner, Zhongfei Zhou (eds.), International Financial Sector Reform: Standard Setting and Infrastructure Development. London, The Hague, New York: Kluwer Law International, 2002, pp. 303–325 (International Banking, Finance and Economic Law, vol. 23).
- Rolf H. Weber, Leonardo Cereghetti: Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), International Securities Law. London: BNA International, 2001, Swi 1–Swi 44.

Jean-Baptiste **Zufferey**: (Swiss) Financial Market Law – What Is It? In:

2003

2014

SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 67, no. 5, 1995, pp. 209–217.	
Jean-Baptiste Zufferey : New Federal Law on Securities Dealers. In: Swiss Commodities Review, 1997, pp. 23–25.	2004
Jean-Baptiste Zufferey : Recommendations of the Swiss Expert Group on Financial Markets Supervision. In: Swiss Derivatives Review, 2001, pp. 44–46.	2005
Jean-Baptiste Zufferey , Margaret Tschanz-Norton : Regulation of Trading Systems on Financial Markets. The Hague, London, Boston, Geneva: Kluwer Law International, Geneva Financial Center Foundation, 1997, 302p. Revision of the author's post-doctoral thesis – University of Fribourg, Switzerland, 1993.	2006
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews	
Peter C. Choharis , Bruce A. Hiler : <i>Survey of Recent Significant Securities Cases</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October/November 1996, pp. 691–757.	2007
Nili Cohen-Grabelsky : Interference with Contractual Relations and Equitable Doctrines (Great Britain). In: Modern Law Review, vol. 45, no. 3, May 1982, pp. 241–267. Litigation Cases Swiss Bank Corp. v. Lloyds Bank Ltd. – (1981) 2 W.L.R. 893. Jurisdiction Great Britain.	2008
Susan R. Essex : <i>SEC v. Standard Chartered Bank: Maintaining the Integrity of U.S. Capital Markets or Extraterritoriality Run Rampant?</i> (<i>Note</i>). In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 22, no. 1, 1991, pp. 159–181.	2009
Robert A. Kellan : <i>Jurisdiction – Service of Process</i> . In: Suffolk Transnational Law Journal, vol. 15, no. 2, Spring 1992, pp. 858–867. <i>Cases SEC v. International Swiss Investments Corp. – 895 F.2d 1272 (9th Cir. 1990). Jurisdiction United States.</i>	2010
Therese Maynard : <i>SEC v. Jerry T. O'Brien Inc.: Has the Supreme Court Overruled United States v. Powell?</i> In: Loyola of Los Angeles Law Review, vol. 18, 1985, pp. 643–687.	2011
Marian Nash Leich: Contemporary Practice of the United States Relating to International Law. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 79, no. 3, July 1985, pp. 722–732. SEC v. Certain Unknown Purchasers of the Common Stock of, and Call Options for the Common Stock of, Santa Fe International Corp. – No. 81 6553 (WCC) (S.D.N.Y. Oct 26, 1981).	2012
Michael T. Prior : <i>SEC v. Unifund Sal: A Thaw in the SEC's Use of the Asset Freeze to Prosecute Offshore Fraud.</i> In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 17, 1991, pp. 665–686.	2013

Katherine T. Wallace: Alfadda v. Fenn: Expanding the Reach of the United

States Securities Laws. In: Law and Policy in International Business,

vol. 24, no. 3, Spring 1993, pp. 993-1015.

2. Insider Trading

a) Literature

- Thomas J. André: Disclosure Ordered on Swiss Bank Accused of Trading on Inside Information. In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 3, no. 3, May 1982, pp. 142–143.
- Pierre-André Béguin: Insider Trading in Switzerland after Santa Fe. In: International Financial Law Review, November 1983, pp. 10–14.
- Ronald E. Bornstein, N. Elaine Dugger: International Regulation of Insider Trading. In: Columbia Business Law Review, 1987, pp. 375–417.
- Robert **Briner**: *Insider Trading in Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 10, no. 11, November 1982, pp. 348–351.
- Andrew S. Brooslin: Enforcing Insider Trading Laws: The Need for International Cooperation (Note). In: Suffolk Transnational Law Review, vol. 20, Summer 1997, pp. 397–423.
- Nicolas De Gottrau: U.S. Insider Trading Prohibition, Swiss Banking Secrecy and Swiss Insider Trading Law: The Current Situation. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 5, 1993, pp. 553–596.
- Patrick Diaz, Rosemary Maxwell: Insider Trading and the Corporate Acquirer: Private Actions under Rule 10b-5 against Agents Who Trade on Misappropriated Information (Note). In: George Washington Law Review, vol. 56, 1988, pp. 600–657.
- Catherine F. Donohue: Swiss Law Prohibiting Insider Trading: Its Impact on Switzerland and the United States. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 16, no. 2, March 1990, pp. 379–408.
- Elizabeth F. **Fugate**: Banking Secrecy and Insider Trading: The U.S.-Swiss Memorandum of Understanding on Insider Trading. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 23, 1983, pp. 605–634.
- Helen A. **Garten**: *Insider Trading in the Corporate Interest*. In: Wisconsin Law Review, 1987, pp. 573–640.
- Michael A. Gerstenzang: Insider Trading and the Internationalization of the Securities Markets (Note). In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 27, 1989, pp. 409–441.
- Edward F. **Greene**: *U.S.*, *Switzerland Agree to Prosecute Inside Traders*. In: Legal Times of Washington, vol. 5, October 4, 1982, pp. 12–14.
- Balz Gross: Switzerland Report. In: Securities Transactions in Europe, CCH Editions, Sections on Insider Trading (Swi 622–641), Market Manipulation (Swi 641–642), Money Laundering (Swi 801–821), Judicial Assistance (Swi 821–823), 2001, loose-leaf.
 Available online at:
 - http://www.homburger.ch/Web/publications/publications_articles_litigation_english.html

Jennifer **Hanneman**: The Evalution of Cooperation between Authorities

in the United States and Switzerland in the Enforcement of Insider Trading Laws (Note and Comment). In: Wisconsin International Law Journal,

John J. Hansen: Insider Trading Laws and Swiss Banks: Recent Hope for

Reconciliation. In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 22, no. 2,

David B. Hardison: Games without Frontiers: Trends in the International

Response to Insider Trading. In: Law and Contemporary Problems, vol. 55,

vol. 16, Winter 1997, pp. 247-270.

Spring 1984, pp. 303–332.

Autumn 1992, pp. 199-229.

2028

2029

2030

International regulatory competition and the securities laws.	
Douglas W. Hawes : <i>Swiss Insider Trading Bill Brings Lively Debate</i> . In: Legal Times, vol. 7, July 16 1984, p. 19 col. 1.	2031
Michel Haymann : <i>Swiss to Outlaw Insider Trading</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, vol. VI, no. 10, October 1987, pp. 30–32.	2032
Sandra N. Hurd : <i>Insider Trading and Foreign Bank Secrecy</i> . In: American Business Law Journal, vol. 24, no. 1, Spring 1986, pp. 25–49.	2033
Johann H. Jenckel , Barry Alexander K. Rider : <i>The Swiss Approach to Insider Dealing</i> . In: New Law Journal, vol. 128, 1978, pp. 683–684.	2034
James A. Kehoe : Exporting Insider Trading Laws: The Enforcement of U.S. Insider Trading Laws Internationally. In: Emory International Law Review, vol. 9, Spring 1995, pp. 345–375.	2035
Lutz Krauskopf : Comments on Switzerland's Insider Trading, Money Laundering, and Banking Secrecy Laws (Regents' Lectures). In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 1, Summer 1991, pp. 277–300.	2036
Mario Kronauer : <i>Switzerland: Assistance to the USA regarding Insider Trading</i> . In: International Banking Law, vol. 1, no. 10, 1983, pp. 112–113.	2037
Jonathan Levin: Recent Developments in Insider Trading through Swiss Bank Accounts Put an End to the "Double Standard". In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 5, no. 3, 1983, pp. 658–679.	2038
Theodore A. Levine , Gerard S. Citera , Donald E. Schwartz : <i>The Changing Contours of Insider Trading Liability</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), Nov. 1986, pp. 483–538.	2039
Charlotte Low : <i>Praise for Swiss Insider Trading Law (Includes Other Business Law Items)</i> . In: The Los Angeles Daily Journal, vol. 96, Nov. 21, 1983, p. 3 col. 1.	2040
Michael D. Mann , Lise A. Lustgarten : <i>Internationalization of Insider Trading Enforcement: A Guide to Regulation and Cooperation</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), January 1993, pp. 7–58.	2041
195	

- Arthur F. Mathews, W. Hardy Callcott, Theodore A. Levine: Current Legal Developments Affecting Insider Trading Enforcement Actions and Litigation 1988–1989. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), June 1989, pp. 335–404.
- Dora L. McNew: Blocking Laws and Secrecy Provisions: Do International Negotiations concerning Insider Trading Provide a Solution to Conflicts in Discovery Rules. In: California Western Law Review, vol. 26, 1989/1990, pp. 103–122.
- Jo Ann M. Navickas: Swiss Banks and Insider Trading in the United States. In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 2, no. 1, Winter 1984, pp. 159–191.
- ²⁰⁴⁵ Brian L. **Nelson**: *Insider Trading Originating Abroad and "Waiver-by-Conduct"*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, Summer 1985, pp. 817–834.
- Gregory R. **Raifman**: The Effect of the U.S.-Swiss Agreement on Swiss Banking Secrecy and Insider Trading. In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 15, no. 2, Summer 1983, pp. 565–611.
- Jean-Marc L. Rapp: Recent Developments in United States Insider Trading Prohibition and Swiss Secrecy Laws: Towards a Definitive Reconciliation? In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 5, no. 1, 1987, pp. 1–43.
- Barry Alexander K. Rider, Leigh H. French: The Regulation of Insider Trading. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 1979, 474p.
 Description of the regulation of insider trading in Switzerland and several other countries.
- Lynda M. Ruiz: European Community Directive on Insider Dealing: A Model for Effective Enforcement of Prohibitions on Insider Trading in International Securities Markets (Note). In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 33, 1995, pp. 217–247.
- John J. Ryan, IV: International Enforcement of Insider Trading: The Grand Jury Process, Court Compulsion and the United States-Switzerland Treaty on Mutual Assistance in Criminal Matters (Insider Trading Symposium). In: American Criminal Law Review, vol. 26, no. 1, Summer 1988, pp. 247–293.
- Jane E. **Siegel**: *United States Insider Trading Prohibition in Conflict with Swiss Bank Secrecy*. In: Journal of Comparative Corporate Law and Securities Regulations, vol. 4, no. 4, December 1982, pp. 353–376.
- ²⁰⁵² Corey J. **Smith**: Extraterritorial Enforcement of Rule 10b-5: Insider Trading in the International Equities Market (Note). In: Suffolk Transnational Law Journal, vol. 12, Fall 1988, pp. 83–123.
- ²⁰⁵³ Bernadette **Surya**: *Switzerland: Banking Commission Calls Publicly for Legislation to Combat Insider Dealing*. In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 3, no. 3, May 1982, p. 142.
- ²⁰⁵⁴ Bernadette **Surya**: Co-operation with the USA on the Disclosure of Bank-

ing Information (Switzerland). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 3, no. 6, November 1982, pp. 287–288.

Bernadette Surya: Insider Dealing Problem is Still Unresolved (Switzerland). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 4, no. 3, May 1983, pp. 133–134.

Bernadette **Surva**: Coming to Grips with Insider Dealing (Switzerland). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 7, no. 1, January 1986, pp. 41–42.

Edmond **Tavernier**: *Switzerland*. In: Gerhard Wegen, Heinz-Dieter Assmann (eds.), Insider Trading in Western Europe: Current Status. London, Boston: Graham & Trotman, International Bar Association, 1994, pp. 91–108 (International Bar Association Series).

b) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Foreign Defendants Must Comply with Discovery Orders or Face Default Judgment. In: Andrews Securities Litigation and Regulation Reporter, vol. 4, no. 18, May 26, 1999, p. 9. SEC v. Euro Security Fund.

John G. Geppert, Jr.: Conflict of Laws – Discovery – Swiss Banks Can Be Compelled to Disclose Identities of Clients Suspected of Insider Trading. In: Seton Hall Law Review, vol. 13, no. 1, Winter 1982, pp. 91–114. Cases SEC v. Banca Della Svizzera Italiana – 92 F.R.D. 111 (S.D.N.Y. 1981). Jurisdiction United States SIC code 6000.

Douglas W. Hawes, Alain Hirsch: Key Swiss Case: Insider Law Examined in Europe (International Law). In: The National Law Journal, vol. 15, no. 30, March 29, 1993, pp. 25–26.

Litigation Cases Office of the Federal Police v. Anonymous – No. 1A 68/1992 (Swiss Federal Tribunal Oct. 13, 1992). Jurisdiction Switzerland.

Eric J. McFadden: Extraterritoriality Swiss Supreme Court refuses United States Request for Information concerning Insider Trading. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 25, no. 2, Spring 1984, pp. 456–463. Swiss Supreme Court opinion concerning judicial assistance in the Santa Fe Case – 22 I.L.M. 785 (1983).

c) Treaties and Agreements

Switzerland-United States: Memorandum of Understanding to Establish Mutually Acceptable Means for Improving International Law Enforcement Cooperations in the Field of Insider Trading (Done at Washington, August 31, 1982). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 22, 1983, pp. 1–12. Reproduced from the text provided to International Legal Materials by the U.S. Department of State.

The United States-Swiss Agreement on the Disclosure of Insider Dealings (Editorial). In: Journal of Business Law, November 1982, pp. 445–446.

197

2055

2056

2057

2058

2059

2060

2061

2062

2063

- European Law Centre: Switzerland-United States: Law Enforcement (Insider Trading) Co-operation 1982 [Text]. In: Commercial Laws of Europe, vol. 6, August 31, 1982, pp. 413–425.

 Memorandum of Understanding between the United States of America and Switzerland.
- ²⁰⁶⁵ Edward F. **Greene**: *U.S.-Swiss Memorandum of Understanding on Insider Trading*. In: International Financial Law Review, January 1983, pp. 26–35.
- William R. Salisbury: International Agreements: United States-Switzerland Investigation of Insider Trading through Swiss Banks Memorandum of Understanding, August 31, 1982, United States-Switzerland, U.S.T., T.I.A.S. No., reprinted in Legal Times, Oct. 4, 1982, p. 17. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 23, no. 2, Winter 1983, pp. 437–443.

VII. Competition Law

a) Translations and Introductions

- ²⁰⁶⁷ Switzerland: Cartels Federal Law on Cartels and Similar Organizations (December 20, 1962); Translation. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 956–961.
- David F. Känzig: Introduction to the New Swiss Act on Cartels (with an English Translation of the Act on Cartels and the Merger Ordinance).
 Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, 51p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 6).
 - Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- 2069 KPMG Switzerland: Federal Law on Cartels and Other Constraints on Competition (Law on Cartels, LC). Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, October 1995, 15p.
 - Unofficial translation of the Federal Law on Cartels of 1995.

 Available online at: http://www.kpmg.ch/library/pdf/19951006_Federal_Law_Cartels.pdf
- 2070 KPMG Switzerland: Ordinance concerning Control over Concentrations amongst Enterprises. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, June 1996, 7p. Unofficial translation of the Ordinance concerning Control Over Concentrations amongst Enterprises of 1996.
- Urs Lehmann, Rolf Watter: Merger Control in Switzerland. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, 154p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 7).
 Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- Ralph Malacrida, Marc Amstutz, Markus Ruffner, Stefan Bühler, Urs Lehmann: Introduction to Swiss Anti-Trust Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, 107p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 8).
 Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- ²⁰⁷³ **Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce**: Federal Act against Unfair Competition (Act of 19 Dezember 1986). Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1993, 10p.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Cartel Law: English Translations of the Federal Act on Cartels and Other Restraints of Competition of October 6, 1995, and of the Ordinance on the Control of Combinations of Enterprises of June 17, 1996. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1997, 27p.

2074

2078

2079

2080

2081

2082

2083

2084

2085

Translated by Jerome H. Farnum.

b) Literature

Developments in the Field of Restrictive Business Practices (Denmark, Federal Republic of Germany, Ireland, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, U.K.). In: Antitrust Bulletin, vol. 12, 1967, pp. 621–679.

Developments in the Field of Restrictive Business Practices, 1967 (Excerpts from Reports Made in 1967 by Participating Countries to the OECD Committee of Experts on Resctrictive Business Practices). In: Antitrust Bulletin, vol. 13, 1968, pp. 468–535.

Austria, France, Germany, Japan, Ireland, The Netherlands, Norway, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K.

Extraterritorial Application of the Antitrust Laws (Note). In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 69, June 1956, pp. 1452–1462.

Gerald **Aksen**: U.S. Court Defers Antitrust Issues to Swiss Arbitral Tribunal. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 12, no. 3, September 1995, pp. 173–175.

Eileen M. **Alvanese**, Richard M. **Seppa**: *The Distribution License Program*. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), April 1988, pp. 279–295.

Marc **Amstutz**: *The New Swiss Antitrust Act and State Action*. In: Introduction to Swiss Anti-Trust Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, pp. 7–29 (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 8).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Jacques **Bonvin**: *Competition Law in Switzerland*. In: European Competition Law Review, vol. 16, no. 1, 1995, pp. 60–68.

Jacques **Bonvin**: *Competition Law in Switzerland*. In: European Competition Law Review, vol. 18, no. 3, 1997, pp. 191–202.

Jürg **Borer**, Christian J. **Meier-Schatz**, Patrick **Sommer**: *Switzerland*. In: J. William Rowley, Donald J. Baker (eds.), International Mergers: The Antitrust Process. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 2001 (3rd ed.), 66p. (loose-leaf).

Christian **Bovet**: *Competition in Switzerland*. In: Swiss Derivatives Review, March 1997, pp. 17–19.

Christian **Bovet**: *Swiss Competition Law 1997–1998*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 71, no. 2, 1999, pp. 98–108.

- ²⁰⁸⁶ Christian **Bovet**: *Swiss Competition Law 1998–1999*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 72, no. 2, 2000, pp. 85–93.
- ²⁰⁸⁷ Christian **Bovet**: *Swiss Competition Law 1999–2000*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 73, no. 4, 2001, pp. 79–87.
- ²⁰⁸⁸ Christian **Bovet**: *Swiss Competition Law 2000–2001*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 74, no. 2, 2002, pp. 105–110.
- ²⁰⁸⁹ Christian **Bovet**: *Swiss Competition Law 2001–2002*. In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue Suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 75, no. 2, 2003, pp. 96–101.
- 2090 Christian Bovet, Philippe Gugler: Connecting Regulations and Competition Law: A Swiss Perspective on Liberalization. In: Richard W. Baumann (spec. ed.), Public Perspectives on Privatization, Law and Contemporary Problems (Duke University School of Law), vol. 63, no. 4, Autumn 2000, pp. 133–156.
 - Online at: http://www.law.duke.edu/journals/lcp/articles/lcp63dAutumn2000p133.htm
- Joseph F. **Brodley**: Contract Penalties, Monopolizing Strategies, and Antitrust Policy. In: Stanford Law Review, vol. 45, May 1993, pp. 1161–1213.
- 2092 W.J. Brown: Industrial Growth and Antitrust Report (Monte Carlo Conference, Topic No. 6). In: International Bar Journal, 1972, pp. 93–110. Austria, Canada, England & Scotland, European Communities, France, Germany, Italy, Japan, Norway, Singapore, Sweden and Switzerland.
- W.J. **Brown**, D.W. **Graham**: Extra-Territorial Application of National Laws with Special Reference to Antitrust Law (The Vancouver Conference 1974, Topic No. 3). In: International Bar Journal, 1974, pp. 51–85. Canada, EEC, France, Germany, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the U.S.A.
- Stefan Bühler, Urs Lehmann: Cooperation in Research and Development. In: Introduction to Swiss Anti-Trust Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, pp. 59–107 (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 8).
 Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- Sharon L. **Cloud**: *Mitsubishi and the Arbitrability of Antitrust Claims:* Did the Supreme Court Throw the Baby Out with the Bathwater? In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 18, no. 2, 1986, pp. 341–369.
- Thomas **Cottier**: *Law and Competition in Twentieth Century Europe*. In: Journal of International Economic Law, vol. 3, 2000, pp. 187–190.
- Pierre A. Dahmani: Arbitrating Overseas Jeopardizes Antitrust Claims: Swiss Panels Will Not Grant Relief under U.S. Competition Laws That Contravenes Local Public Policy. In: The National Law Journal, vol. 18, no. 1, September 4, 1995, pp. C17–19.
 - Many overseas arbitration forums operate under national laws conflicting with basic US ones, such as permitting treble damages in antitrust cases. Switzerland bars these as a matter of public policy, while the US allows them for the same purpose.

Jens Drolshammer : <i>Competition Law in Switzerland</i> . In: Floris Ovogelaar, Jules Stuyck, Bart L.P. van Reeken (eds.), Competition Law in EU, Its Member States and Switzerland. Deventer: W.E.J. Theenk Wil 2000, pp. 567–633, 833–854 (Series Law of Business and Finance, vol.	n the llink,	8
Corwin D. Edwards: Control of Cartels and Monopolies: An Intetional Comparison. New York, Dobbs Ferry: Oceana Publicat., 1967, 3 This work is an analysis of the concepts and procedures which are common to a considenumber of countries of the ECSC and EEC and which are designed to curb cartels an nopolies. Appendix B contains summarized national laws of Austria, Belgium, Denmark land, France, Germany, Ireland, Israel, Japan, The Netherlands, New Zealand, No Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and the Union of South Africa.	880p. erable d mo- k, Fin-	9
Michael J. Enright, Rolf Weder (eds.): Studies in Swiss Competitive Adatage. Berne, New York: Peter Lang, 1995, 359p. Silvio Borner and Michael E. Porter, Foreword; Michael J. Enright and Rolf Weder, Intrion: Switzerland in Perspective; Rolf Weder, The Swiss Dyestuff Industry; Michael J. En The Swiss Pharmaceutical Industry.	oduc-	0
L. Peter Farkas : <i>Litigating Antitrust Claims and Defenses before the Inational Trade Commission</i> . In: Antitrust, vol. 2, Fall 1987, pp. 26–31		1
Franchising Committe, American Bar Association – Section of Antic Law, Philip F. Zeidman (ed.): Survey of Foreign Laws and Regular Affecting International Franchising. Chicago: The Association, 1989 ed.), various pagings.	tions	2
Hans-Ulrich Freimüller : Antitrust Law in Switzerland: The Swiss F ral Cartel Act of December 20, 1962. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 27, 1 pp. 799–802.		3
Joseph P. Griffin : <i>United States Antitrust Laws and Transnational Lawyer</i> , vol Spring 1987, pp. 307–341.		4
Gunter Griss : <i>Licensing and the Antitrust Laws in Austria and Swiland</i> . In: Patents and Trademark Review, vol. 77, 1979, pp. 8–26.	tzer- 210:	5
Nina Hachigian : Essential Mutual Assistance in International Anti Enforcement. In: International Lawyer, vol. 29, Spring 1995, pp. 117–		6
Michel Haymann : Extraterritorial Application of Antitrust Law – Swiss Approach. In: Revue Suisse du Droit International de la Concurre no. 12, 1981, pp. 17–42.		7
Michel Haymann : Contribution on Switzerland. In: Stephen Cromie (Merger Control in Europe. London: IFR Publishing, June 1991, various p.		8
Anne Héritier Lachat : <i>Commercial Bribes: The Swiss Answer</i> . In: 3 nal of Comparative Business and Capital Market Law, vol. 5, no. 1, M 1983, pp. 79–86.		9
A.H. Hermann , Colin Jones : <i>Fair Trading in Europe</i> . London: Klu Harrap Handbooks, 1977, 443p.	wer- 2110	0
A guide to the anti-trust and consumer protection laws of the EEC, the nine EEC member and other major nations of Western Europe including Switzerland. Part I is a summary of		

- and policies; Part II. The three major systems: The EEC, Federal Republic of Germany, and the U.K.; Part III. Lesser systems: Austria, Denmark, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden and the "developing systems" (Belgium-France-Ireland-Italy-Luxemburg-Portugal-Spain-Switzerland). Appendix 1, Legislation, gives references of legislation, Appendix 2. Consumer actions, gives a digest of actions in the interest of consumers, Appendix 3. Institutions, enumerates relevant institutions by country, Appendix 4. Improper contract terms, provides a digest of the law of abusive clause.
- Thinam **Jakob-Siebert**: Competition Rules in the EEC and Switzerland: A Comparison of Law and Practice. In: European Competition Law Review, vol. 11, no. 6, 1990, pp. 255–263.
- Mark R. **Joelson**: *International Antitrust: Problems and Defenses*. In: Law and Policy in International Business, vol. 15, no. 4, 1983, pp. 1121–1134.
- Julian M. **Joshua**: *The Right to Be Heard in EEC Competition Procedures*. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 15, 1991/1992, pp. 16–91. *Second Annual Philip D. Reed Memorial Issue*.
- Alfred E. **Kahn**: *Standards for Antitrust Policy*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 67, November 1953, pp. 28–54.
- Andreas **Kellerhals**: The Origin and the Development of the Swiss Antitrust Law and Its Constitutional Environment Compared to the Antitrust Regulations in the European Communities and in the United States. New Orleans, LA: Tulane Law School, 1992, 253p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 016-00072).
- Michael F. **Kelley**: *The Prescriptive Jurisdictional Reach of U.S. Antitrust Law: Judge Learned Hand's Requirement of a "Substantive Anticompetitive Effect"* (Special Feature). In: University of Miami Inter-American Law Review, vol. 23, Fall 1991, pp. 195–248.
- Oliver P. **Kronenberg**: *Swiss Merger Control*. In: European Competition Law Review, vol. 18, no. 6, September 1997, pp. 361–367.
- Christoph G. Lang, Andreas Furrer: Limits and Control of Competition with a View to International Harmonization. In: Rapports suisses présentés au XVIème Congrès international de droit comparé = Swiss Reports Presented at the XVIth International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 44, no. 2, 2002, pp. 365–379 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 44).
- Julian Mahari: Zuständigkeitskonflikte zwischen Rechtsordnungen: Essays in English and German on the Present Confusion in International Economic Law. Berne: Stämpfli, 1987, 124p.

 Zuständigkeitskonflikte zwischen Rechtsordnungen = Conflicts about Jurisdictional Disputes.
- 2120 Ralph **Malacrida**: Administrative Law Proceedings under the New Cartel Law. In: Introduction to Swiss Anti-Trust Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, pp. 31–58 (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 8).

 Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Neville **March Hunnings**: The Stanley Adams Affair or the Bitter Bit. In:

Karl M. Meessen: Antitrust Jurisdiction under Customary International

Law. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 78, 1984, pp. 783–810. Christian J. Meier-Schatz, Jürg Borer, Patrick Sommer: Switzerland

(*Chapter 57*). In: J. William Rowley, Donald I. Baker, (eds.), International Mergers: The Antitrust Process. London: Sweet & Maxwell, 2000 (3rd ed.),

Daniel T. Murphy: Moderating Antitrust Subject Matter Jurisdiction:

The Foreign Trade Antitrust Improvements Act and the Restatement of Foreign Relations Law (Revised). In: University of Cincinnati Law Re-

Common Market Law Review, vol. 24, no. 1, 1987, pp. 65–88.

pp. 57-1 - 57-66.

2121

2122

2123

2124

view, vol. 54, 1986, pp. 779–827.	
Alan Neale : <i>Jurisdictional Conflicts Arising from Antitrust Enforcement</i> . In: Antitrust Law Journal, vol. 54, 1985, pp. 761–770.	2125
Damien J. Neven, Thomas von Ungern-Sternberg: Competition Policy in Switzerland. In: Antitrust Bulletin, vol. 43, no. 2, 1998, pp. 467–517. The 1995 revision of the Swiss antitrust law of 1962 is an improvement compared to the previous law. The law's intent was to prevent economic cartels from limiting competition. 1995 improvements further specify illegal agreements, such as price fixing, etc.	2126
Andras Palasthy : Competition Policy: Current Treatment of Competition Agreements (Joint Ventures) under European Community Competition Law (Art. 85 EC Treaty and Related Secondary Legislation). In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 3, 1997, pp. 319–352.	2127
Andras Palasthy : <i>Third Party Access in the Electricity Sector: EC Competition Law and Sector-Specific Regulation.</i> In: Journal of Energy & Natural Resources Law, February 2002, pp. 1–26.	2128
Marcia B. Paul : <i>Basic Principles of Section 43(a) and Unfair Competition</i> . In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), November/December 1995, pp. 81–181.	2129
Rebecca G. Peters : <i>Protection against Hostile Takeovers and the Exercise of Shareholder Voting Rights in Switzerland</i> . In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 11, no. 3, Summer 1989, pp. 519–579.	2130
Henry C. Pitney : <i>Sovereign Compulsion and International Antitrust: Conflicting Laws and Separating Powers</i> . In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 25, 1987, pp. 403–432.	2131
Jean-Marc Reymond : <i>The Swiss Preliminary Draft on Cartels and Other Restrictions of Competition: An Appointment with Euro-Compatibility.</i> In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1994, pp. 753–780.	2132
203	

- Markus Ruffner: Unlawful Practices of Enterprises Having a Dominant Position. In: Introduction to Swiss Anti-Trust Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1998, pp. 31–58 (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 8). Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- Robert S. Schlossberg: Antitrust Issues in Intellectual Property Licensing. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), February 1995, pp. 115–138.
- Walter R. Schluep: Switzerland. In: Julian O. von Kalinowski (gen. ed.), World Law of Competition. New York: Matthew Bender, 1979–1985, loose-leaf (Unit B. Western Europe, 6 vols.).
 Each country is covered in four parts: I. General introduction, II. Analysis of the substantive and jurisdictional aspects of the law, III. Analysis of various types of anti-competitive practices which the country's laws attempt to regulate, IV. Procedure from the standpoint of the defendant and of the injured party.
- Walter R. **Schluep**: *Introduction to the Concept and System of the Swiss* "*Kartellgesetz*" (*Anti-Trust Law*). In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 8, June 1980, pp. 167–171.
- Walter R. Schluep: The Swiss Act on Cartels and the Practice of the Swiss Cartel Commission Concerning Economic Concentration. In: Klaus J. Hopt (ed.), Legal and Economic Analyses on Multinational Enterprises. Berlin, New York: W. de Gruyter, 1982, vol. 1 (European Merger Control), pp. 123–151.
- Hermann **Schmidt**: *Switzerland: The Draft Cartel Law.* In: Cartel, vol. 10, 1960, pp. 5–9.
- John H. **Shenefield**: Remarks on Jurisdictional Conflicts Arising from Antitrust Enforcement An American View. In: Antitrust Law Journal, vol. 54, 1985, pp. 715–721.
- ²¹⁴⁰ Erich Carl **Sievers**: *On Unlawful Competition in English and Swiss Law*. The Hague: A.W. Sijthoff, 1950, 86p.
- Thomas **Stäheli**: *Switzerland*. In: Competition Laws of Europe. Amsterdam, Brussels: Baker & McKenzie, 1996 (2nd ed.), pp. 69–74.
- Steven Z. **Szczepanski**: Application of the National Laws to License Agreements. In: Robert Goldscheider (ed.), Eckstrom's Licensing in Foreign and Domestic Operations: The Forms and Substance of Licensing. New York: C. Boardman Co., 1999, § 20.02.

 Chapter 20 on licensing and the antitrust laws in Austria and Switzerland.
- Steven Z. Szczepanski: Impact of the Free Trade Association Agreements. In: Robert Goldscheider (ed.), Eckstrom's Licensing in Foreign and Domestic Operations: The Forms and Substance of Licensing. New York: C. Boardman Co., 1999, § 20.03.
 - Chapter 20 on licensing and the antitrust laws in Austria and Switzerland.
- Steven Z. Szczepanski: National Laws on Cartels and Restrictive Trade Practices. In: Robert Goldscheider (ed.), Eckstrom's Licensing in Foreign

and Domestic Operations: The Forms and Substance of Licensing. New York: C. Boardman Co., 1999, § 20.01.

Chapter 20 on licensing and the antitrust laws in Austria and Switzerland.

Pierre **Tercier**, Silvio **Venturi**: *Unlawful Agreements, Decisions and Concerted Practices and Abuses of Dominant Position under the New Swiss Law of Competition.* In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 1, 1997, pp. 67–94.

Pierre **Tercier**, Silvio **Venturi**: *Merger Control in the New Swiss Law on Competition*. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 2, 1997, pp. 203–220.

Randolph W. **Tritell**, A. Paul **Victor**: *Antitrust Considerations for U.S.*Firms Doing Business Abroad. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1991, pp. 193–259.

United Nations – International Law Commission: Restrictive Business

Practices. Annex C. Texts of National Legislation and Other Governmental Measures Relating to Restrictive Business Practices. New York, 1953, 234p.

Contains the translated texts of the relevant legislative provisions of some sixty countries.

U.S. Congress, U.S. Senate: Hearings before the Subcommittee on Antitrust and Monopoly of the Committee on the Judiciary. U.S. Senate, Eighty-Ninth Congress, First Session (S. Res. 40); Part 2. (Appendix); Antitrust Development and Regulations of Foreign Countries. Washington, D.C., 1965, pp. 599–1028.

A collection of studies on the antitrust laws of 37 countries and regions including Switzerland.

Martijn **van Empel** (gen. ed.): *Competition Law in Western Europe and* the USA. The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1977–, 33 vols., loose-leaf.

Updated monthly. Now published by Aspen Publishers, New York.

Floris O.W. **Vogelaar**, Jules H.V. **Stuyck**, Bart L.P. **van Reeken** (eds.): *The Competition Laws of the EU Member States and Switzerland*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, co-publication with W.E.J. Tjeenk-Willink, Deventer, February 2001, vol. 1, 880p.; December 2001, vol. 2, 1152p. (Law of Business and Finance, vols. 2 and 3).

Franz **Werro**: *The Press and Unfair Competition under Swiss Law*. In: ²¹⁵² "Hamishpat", Academic Law Review (Israel), vol. 5, 2000, pp. 279–300.

B. Wittwer: Cartel Petition in Switzerland. In: Cartel, vol. 8, 1958, pp. 2– 2153 5, 11.

2154

Roger **Zäch**: *International Cooperation between Antitrust Enforcement Agencies: A View from a Small Country*. In: Hanns Ullrich (ed.), Comparative Competition Law: Approaching an International System of Antitrust Law. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1998, pp. 227–265.

Proceedings of the workshop, Bruges, Collège of Europe, July 3–5, 1997, organized in cooperation with Wolfgang Fikentscher and Ulrich Immenga.

- Roger Zäch: Swiss International Arbitration Civil Claims Arising from Restraints of Competition Affecting Markets outside Switzerland. In: Hanns Ullrich (ed.), Comparative Competition Law: Approaching an International System of Antitrust Law. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1998, pp. 267–288.
 - Proceedings of the workshop, Bruges, Collège of Europe, July 3–5, 1997, organized in cooperation with Wolfgang Fikentscher and Ulrich Immenga.
- Philipp **Zurkinden**: *The Swiss Act on Cartels: A Successful European Approach?* In: Swiss News Chambre de Commerce CH-BE/Luxembourg, nos. 7–9, 1999, pp. 17–20.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- W. Hardy Callcott: Application of U.S. Law to Foreign Transactions-Antitrust Law – Securities Law. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 83, October 1989, pp. 923–929. U.S. Court of Appeals, 2d Cir., Mar. 22, 1989; U.S. District Court, S.D.N.Y., Apr. 17 and 24, 1989 (International Decision).
- ²¹⁵⁸ C. Paul **Rogers**: *Still Running against the Wind: Comment on Antitrust Jurisdiction and Laker Airways Ltd. v. Sabena, Belgian World Airlines*. In: Journal of Air Law and Commerce, vol. 50, 1985, pp. 931–967.
- Lisa **Sopata**: *Mitsubishi Motors Corp. v. Soler Chrysler-Plymouth, Inc.: International Arbitration and Antitrust Claims (Note)*. In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 7, Spring/Summer 1986, pp. 595–617.

d) Treaties and Agreements

- American Bar Association Committee on Commercial Treaties: Commercial Treaty Index. Chicago: Section of International Law, American Bar Association, 1974– (2nd ed.), loose-leaf.
 - A country-by-country subject matter index of the American bilateral non-tariff treaties, mostly of the "Friendship, Commerce and Navigation" typology, needed by practitioners. 40 countries including Switzerland.
- 2161 Heinz David (ed.): Pinner's World Unfair Competition Law: An Encyclopedia. Alphen aan den Rijn: Sijthoff & Noordhoff, 1978–(2nd ed.), loose-leaf. This encyclopedia is arranged in 81 titles consisting of a survey of countries, and three titles dealing with international conventions followed by 77 alphabetical titles. More than 50 countries discussed including Switzerland.

e) Book Reviews

Abbott B. **Lipsky**, **Jr.**: A Tour of Babel (Book Review). In: Antitrust, vol. 10, Summer 1996, pp. 46–47.

VIII. Mergers & Acquisitions, Takeovers

a) Translations and Introductions

Swiss Take-Over Code ("Schweizerischer Übernahme-Kodex"), as Anno-	2163
tated by the Commission for Regulation. Zurich: Vereinigung der Schwei-	
zer Börsen, Kommission für Regulierungsfragen, 1991, 80p.	
Leading case of February 11, 1994 (3p.) with comments of the regulation commission, laid in.	
English, French, German, and Italian.	

Urs P. **Gnos**, Markus **Vischer**: Swiss Merger Act: An Introduction to the Federal Act regarding Merger, Demerger, Conversion and Transfer of Assets and Liabilities (Merger Act). Zurich: Schulthess, 2004, 143p.

Ralph **Malacrida**, Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Rolf **Watter**: *Switzerland (Chapter 13)*. In: Carsten ten Brink, Christian Brodie (executive eds.), Mergers and Acquisitions in Europe. London: Professional Publishing and UBS Warburg, 1990, pp. 13/1–13/72 (Supplement 23), 13/3–13/88 (Supplement 21).

Stephan **Schuster**, Christian Oscar **Zschocke**: Takeover Law: Text of the German Takeover Code and of the Takeover Laws of the European Union, of Switzerland and of the United Kingdom, with Annotations. Frankfurt a.M.: Knapp, 1996, 368p.

Bilingual edition.

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Swiss Merger Law – Federal Law on Merger, Demerger, Conversion and Transfer of Assets and Liabilities of October 3, 2003. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 2003, 57p.

Rudolf **Tschäni**, Andreas **von Planta**, Matthias **Oertle**: *Corporate Acquisitions and Mergers, Switzerland*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, 101p.

2169

2171

Published both as loose-leaf and as a special issue.

Rolf **Watter**, Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Swiss Mergers & Acquisitions Practice*. Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2001, 119p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 11).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

b) Literature

Swiss Re Buys \$112.2 Million in Ca Quake Reinsurance Coverage (News Brief). In: Andrews International Reinsurance Dispute Reporter, vol. 2, no. 5, August 4, 1997, p. 14.

Swiss Re Forms Life/Health Unit after M & A Merger (News Brief). In: Andrews International Reinsurance Dispute Reporter, vol. 2, no. 7, Sept. 1, 1997, p. 16.

Karl W. **Arnold**: *Defences to Takeovers Switzerland*. In: International ²¹⁷² Business Lawyer, vol. 8, no. 2, February 1980, pp. 41–43.

- Filippo Th. **Beck**, Marco A. **Jagmetti**: *Swiss Report*. In: Michael Gruson, Stephan Hutter (eds.), Acquisition of Shares in a Foreign Country Substantive Law and Legal Opinions. London: Graham & Trotman, International Bar Association, 1993, pp. 387–402.
- Peter F.C. Begg (ed.): Corporate Acquisitions and Mergers. The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 3 vols., 1999–, loose-leaf. Jason Haines, assistant ed.
- Jürg **Borer**, Jakob **Höhn**: *Hostile Takeovers*. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 29–34 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).
- Samuel **Bufford**: *Swiss Acquisition and Merger Law*. In: Antitrust Law Journal, vol. 52, no. 4, Fall 1983, pp. 1031–1033.
- Massimo Calderan, Leonhard Toenz: Demergers by Foreign Investors of Recently Acquired Host Country Businesses. In: Tax Management International Forum, vol. 18, no. 1, 1997, pp. 40–42.
- Stefano Codoni: The New Merger Act in Switzerland. In: Focus Europe An American Lawyer Media Supplement, Navigating Brussels: How Merger Regulation Works in the E.U. Capital, Winter 2002, pp. 82–83.
- Olivier **Dunant**: *Switzerland (New Swiss Take-Over Code; Regional Developments)*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 24, no. 2, 1990, pp. 565–568.
- Felix R. Ehrat: Due Diligence for Corporate Acquisitions in Switzerland. In: Winfried F. Schmitz (ed.), Due Diligence for Corporate Acquisitions. London, Boston: Kluwer Law International; Brussels: AIJA, 1996, pp. 277–293 (AIJA Law Library Series).
- Boris Etter: The Assessment of Mergers in the EC under the Concept of Collective Dominance: An Analysis of the Recent Decisions and Judgements by an Economic Approach. In: World Competition, vol. 23, no. 3, September 2000, pp. 103–139.
- Thomas G. **Farrell**, David W. **Heleniak**: *Developments in the Law of Mergers and Acquisitions: Cross-Border Transactions*. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), November 1988, pp. 143–222.
- James P. **Fuller**, Ivan H. **Humphreys**: Acquisition of United States-Owned Foreign Corporations and Acquisitions of United States Corporations by Foreign Entities. In: Tax Law and Estate Planning Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 279, October 1, 1988, pp. 519–567.
- Frank **Gerhard**, Claude **Lambert**, Pascal **Hinny**: *Mergers and Acquisitions in Switzerland*. In: International Merger & Acquisitions Review, 2000/2001. London: Euromoney Publications, 2000, pp. 128–135.
- ²¹⁸⁵ Michel **Haymann**: Joint Ventures and Mergers as a Test-Mark for an European Competition Law between EEC and EFTA: Switzerland as an

Example. In: World Competition Law and Economics Review, vol. 14, no. 1, 1990, pp. 5–29.

Daniel Hochstrasser : Sale of Private and Public Companies by Auction. In: Clare Grayston, Winfried F. Schmitz, Girolamo Abbatescianni (eds.), Sale of Private Public Companies by Auction. Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1996, pp. 271–294 (AIJA Law Library Series). Based on the Swiss National Report presented at the AIJA Annual Congress in Washington D.C., August 1995.	2186
Jakob Höhn : <i>Public Offers for Swiss Listed Companies</i> . In: Corporate Finance, Global M&A Yearbook 2000 (Supplement), November 2000, pp. 45–46.	2187
Klaus J. Hopt , Eddy Wymeersch (eds.): <i>European Takeovers: Law and Practice</i> . London: Butterworths, 1992, 449p.	2188
Ueli Huber , Frank Gerhard , Claude Lambert : <i>Mergers and Acquisitions in Switzerland</i> . In: International Mergers & Acquisitions, Review 2002/2003. London: Euromoney Publications, 2002, pp. 118–126. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_6.pdf	2189
James A. Kiernan III , Edward A. Perell , Mario L. Baeza : <i>International Financing of U.S. Takeovers: A General Overview</i> . In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), January 1990, pp. 7–61.	2190
Thomas Kindler , Oliver Triebold : <i>Mergers and Acquisitions in Switzerland</i> . In: Mergers and Acquisitions Yearbook 2001, International Financial Law Review. London, 2001, pp. 175–179.	2191
Peter Kurer , Hansjürg Appenzeller , Stefan Bühler : <i>Switzerland</i> (<i>Chapter</i> 29). In: Mergers & Acquisitions 2000. London: Law Business Research, 2000, pp. 132–135.	2192
Claude Lambert , Hansjürg Appenzeller , Stefan Bühler : <i>Switzerland</i> (<i>Chapter 31</i>). In: Mergers & Acquisitions 2001. London: Law Business Research, 2001, pp. 156–160.	2193
Claude Lambert , Frank Gerhard : <i>Switzerland (Chapter 27)</i> . In: Mergers & Acquisitions 2002. London: Law Business Research, 2002, pp. 145–150. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_7.pdf	2194
Ralph Malacrida , Rolf Watter : Mergers, Acquisitions & Corporate Restructuring. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2005, 104p. (Access to Swiss Law, vol. 1).	2195
Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/ Arthur R. Pinto : The Internationalization of the Hostile Takeover Market: Its Implications for Choice of Law in Corporate and Securities Law. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 16, 1990, pp. 55–88. Symposium: International Securities Regulation: Recent Developments in the United States, the United Kingdom and the European Community.	2196
Corrado Rampini , Rolf Watter : <i>Proxy Fights</i> . In: Mergers & Acquisitions III. Zurich: Schulthess, 2001, pp. 1–28 (Lecture Series).	2197

- Heinz Schärer, Peter Kurer, Evelyn Oechslin: Switzerland. In: Building for Strength An International Guide to Mergers and Acquisitions Worldwide. London: Euromoney Publications, September 1993, pp. 32–37 (Special Supplement to the International Financial Law Review).
- Heinz Schärer, Claude Lambert, Hansjürg Appenzeller, Frank Gerhard, Stefan Bühler: Switzerland. In: Mergers & Acquisitions 2002. London: Practical Law Company, 2002, pp. 319–329. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_68.pdf
- Michael A. Schwartz, Jack H. Nusbaum, David C. Peck: Selected Developments in Takeover Defense. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), November 1989, pp. 857–936.
- Thomas Stäheli: Switzerland. In: Howard Adler, Jr., Lynda Martin Alegi, David A. Clanton (eds.), The Global Merger Notification Handbook. London: Cameron May, 1999, pp. 216–218.
- Rudolf **Tschäni**: *Mergers and Acquisitions in Switzerland*. In: Tax Notes International, vol. 2, no. 9, September 1990, pp. 991–998.
- Rudolf **Tschäni** (ed.): *Mergers & Acquisitions II*. Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, 201p. (Europa Institut Zürich Series, vol. 27).
- Rudolf **Tschäni** (ed.): *Mergers & Acquisitions III*. Zurich: Schulthess, 2001, 236p. (Europa Institut Zürich Series, vol. 34).
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *New Swiss Take-Over Code*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 17, 1989, p. 489.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: New Swiss Take-Over Code. In: International Banking and Financial Law Bulletin, 1989, p. 519.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: Defensive Measures against Public Offers under Swiss Law. In: The Transnational Lawyer, vol. 4, no. 1, Spring 1991, pp. 53–83.
- Nedim Peter Vogt, Rolf Watter: Mergers & Acquisitions in Switzerland. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1995 (2nd ed.), 98p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 1).
 The accounting aspects' section was prepared by Peter Bertschinger. Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Hanspeter **Wüstiner**: Share Transfer Restrictions under Swiss Law and Hostile Takeovers of Swiss Companies. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 16, no. 8, September 1988, pp. 355–357.
- Michael Whalley, Franz-Jörg Semler: International Business Acquisitions. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, November 1999 (2nd ed.), 450p. (World Law Group Series).
 Major legal issues and due diligence.
- ²²¹¹ Richard J. **Wuermli**: *Mergers and Acquisitions in Switzerland: National and Transnational*. Amsterdam: IBFD Publications, 2002, 420p.

Roger **Zäch** (ed.): Corporate Acquisitions and Takeovers in the USA. 2212 Berne: Paul Haupt, 1987, 173p. (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handelsund Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 13).

IX. Finance and Investment

General

a) Translations and Introductions

John G. **Mott**: Foreign Bond Issues on European National Markets. In: 2213 Business Lawyer, vol. 24, July 1969, pp. 1285–1310. Belgium, France, Italy, the U.K., The Netherlands, Switzerland and Germany.

Rolf H. Weber: Banking and Financial Regulation in Switzerland. In: Douglas W. Arner, Janjuy Lin (eds.), Financial Regulation: A Guide to Structural Reform. Hong Kong: Sweet & Maxwell Asia, 2003, pp. 392–407.

b) Literature

Switzerland: Investment – Federal Law on Investment Guarantees (of March 20, 1970). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 188– 201.

Lionel Aeschlimann, Martin Lanz: Marketing of Foreign Investment 2216 Funds in Switzerland. In: International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement: Fund Management 2000, October 2000, pp. 26–29.

Arthur Andersen, BDO, Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu: GAAP 2000 – A 2217 Survey of National Accounting Rules in 53 Countries. 2000, 126p.

Michel Barbey, Nicholas Piérard: Securitization – Asset-Backed Financing Developments. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 35–38 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).

Mark-Oliver **Baumgarten**: Switzerland: SBA Issues Directives on Financial Research. In: Sweet & Maxwell's European Securities Newsletter, i. 22, June 2003, pp. 2-4.

Online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/Europ%20Sec%20Newsletter2.pdf

2220 Filippo Th. Beck, Dominique Portmann, Christina Amgwerd-Sheaff: Funds Management – Switzerland. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XIX, no. 10, 1999, pp. 66-70.

Available online at:

http://wenger-plattner.ch/english/en_lawyer_related_funds-management-switzerland.htm

Pierre-André **Béguin**: Managing Money: A Legal Guide to the World's Investment Fund Markets – Switzerland. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. X, no. 4, 1990, pp. 77–81.

211

2214

2218

2219

2221

- Christine **Beusch-Liggenstorfer**, Christian **Girod**: *Switzerland*. In: Marcia L. Macharg, Barton B. Clark (eds.), International Survey of Investment Adviser Regulations. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1999 (2nd ed.), pp. 431–447.
- Robert **Briner**: *Restrictions of Foreign Investments: Switzerland*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 4, 1976, pp. 67–74.
- Barbara Bühlmann, Peter Herzog: Capital Adequacy Close-out Netting for Capital Adequacy Purposes under Swiss Law. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 13–18 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).
- Roger **Dagon**: Regulation of Capital Influx: Recent Developments in France, Germany and Switzerland. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 14, 1965, pp. 38–67.
- Robert L. Drake, James Rider: European Financing Laws. Chichester, Colorado Springs, CO: Chancery Law Pub., J. Wiley, 1994, 406p. (European Practice Library).
 The Czech Republic, England, France, Germany, Hungary, Italy, The Netherlands, Poland, Russia, Spain, Sweden and Switzerland.
- Ernst & Young Ltd. (Global Investment Management Services): International Financial Reporting Standards: Consequences for Investment Funds in Europe. [s. l.]: Ernst & Young, 2003, 6p.

 Available online at: http://www2.eycom.ch/publications/items/financ_report_stand/de.pdf
- Fachkommission für Empfehlungen zur Rechnungslegung (FER) = Foundation for Accounting and Reporting Recommendations (ARR): Swiss Accounting and Reporting Recommendations 2000. Zurich: ARR-Swiss Institute of Certified Accountants and Tax Consultants, 2000, 142p.
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger: Switzerland under Scrutiny from International Financial Sector. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, September 7, 2000.
 Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters_Ref=2272
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger, John McBrayer: New Disclosure and Reporting Obligations for Swiss Institutions. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, February 7, 2002.
 Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters Ref=4594
- Peter Forstmoser: The Revised Swiss Investment Fund Legislation: A Short Overview of the Revised Swiss Investment Fund Legislation. Zurich: Niederer Kraft & Frey, 1997, pp. 37–44 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 4). English summary of the article "Das revidierte schweizerische Anlagefondsrecht. Eine Einführung.", 44p.
- Thomas **Graf**, Daniela **Schmucki-Fricker**: *The Hold Truth*. In: In Brief The Law and More, March 2002, pp. 20–21.
- Bruno H. Greene: Personal Defenses under the Geneva Uniform Law on Bills of Exchange and Promissory Notes: A Comparison. In: Marquette Law Review, vol. 46, 1962/1963, pp. 281–312.
 France, Switzerland, Germany, Austria, Italy, England and the U.S.

Thomas **Grotzer**, Andreas **Rötheli**: *Venture Capital*. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.),

Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 39–44 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).	
Rufus Jones : <i>Switzerland Opens Its Doors to Change</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XIX, 2000, pp. 27–38.	2235
Reinhard Klarmann : <i>Islamic Project Finance: A Legal Study with Particular Reference to the Laws of Switzerland and the United Arab Emirates.</i> Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 319p. (Schweizer Schriften zum Bankenrecht, Bd. 71).	2236
KPMG Switzerland : <i>Investment in Switzerland and Liechtenstein</i> . Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 1997, 77p.	2237
Martin Kurer , Stefano Codoni , Jasmin Ghandchi : <i>Financing of Swiss Technology Start-Ups – The Legal Issues</i> . In: Internet Finance Review, 2000/2001, pp. 85–90. Available online at: http://www.bdp.ch/files/internetmk.pdf	2238
Martin Lanz : Amendments to the Swiss Federal Mutual Fund Act. In: International Business Lawyer, July/August 1992, p. 337.	2239
Frederick A. Mann : The Legal Aspect of Money: With Special Reference to Comparative Private and Public International Law. Oxford: Clarendon Press, 1992 (5th ed.), 602p. With numerous references to Swiss Law.	2240
Peter Nobel : <i>Swiss Finance Law and International Standards</i> . Berne: Stämpfli; The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, vol. 1, 2002, 935p.	2241
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Investing in Developing Countries; Facilities for the Promotion of Foreign Private Investment in Developing Countries. Paris: OECD, 1970, 120p. Brief description of the organization of measures of economic cooperation and development in Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, Denmark, France, Germany, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., the U.S. and multilateral schemes.	2242
PriceWaterhouseCoopers : Guide for the Reader of Foreign Financial Statements: A List of Differences in Accounting Principles and Practices between the U.S. and 24 Foreign Countries. New York, 1971, 77p. Brief explanation of major differences in 24 countries including Switzerland.	2243
Harry D. Schultz : What the Prudent Investor Should Know about Switzerland, and Other Foreign Money Havens. New Rochelle, NY: Arlington House, 1971, 215p.	2244
Luc Thévenoz : Error and Fraud in Wholesale Funds Transfers: U.C.C. Article 4A and the UNCITRAL Harmonization Process. Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, 120p. Also published in: Alabama Law Review, no. 42, 1991, pp. 881–949.	2245
Luc Thévenoz : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Theodor Buams, Eddy Wymeersch (eds.), Asset-Backed Securitization in Europe. London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1996, pp. 241–257.	2246

- Luc **Thévenoz**: *The Single Currency and Other Countries: The Swiss Point of View.* In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 3, 1997, pp. 275–318, 787–791.
- Bernard Vischer: Switzerland. In: Duncan E. Osborne, Elisabeth M. Schurig (eds.), Asset Protection: Domestic and International Law and Tactics. New York: Clark Boardman Callaghan, 4 vols., 1995 (updated quarterly), loose-leaf.
- Walter J. Wadlington, III: Imputation of Payment: A Study in Obligations. In: Tulane Law Review, vol. 38, 1963, pp. 31–52.
 Roman law, Roman-Dutch law, South Africa, Scotland, France, Switzerland, Spain, Germany, Ouebec, Louisiana, the U.S. and England.
- Zentrum für Unternehmungsführung, Kilchberg (Switzerland) (ed.): *Business Relations with the USA*. Kilchberg (Switzerland): ZfU-Verlag, 1980, 296p.
- Jean-Baptiste **Zufferey**: Changing Swiss Financial Regulation Challenge v. Reality. In: Bulletin SCFOA, 1992, pp. 1–3.
- Jean-Baptiste **Zufferey**: *The Liability of Financial Intermediaries under Swiss Law*. In: Bulletin SCFOA, 1996, pp. 1–7.
- Jean-Baptiste **Zufferey**: Swiss Financial Intermediaries under Continuous Regulatory Shower. In: Swiss Derivatives Review, 1997, pp. 29–30.
- ²²⁵⁴ Charles **Zwonicek**: *The Swiss Reinsurance Market*. In: International Insurance Monitor, vol. 29, 1975, pp. 6–10.

c) Treaties and Agreements

- R. Rode, O. Ortega: *Panama-Switzerland: Bilateral Investment Treaty* (*Done at Panama, October 19, 1983*). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 22, no. 6, November 1983, pp. 1255–1261.
- Robert **Stumberg**: *Sovereignty by Subtraction: The Multilateral Agreement on Investment*. In: Cornell International Law Journal, vol. 31, no. 3, 1998, pp. 491–598.
 - Symposium on the international regulation of foreign direct investment: Obstacles and evolution. Regulating foreign direct investment: Institutional arrangements.

2. Credit

a) Literature

Mark-Oliver **Baumgarten**: *Revised Swiss Consumer Credit Act*. In: Journal of International Banking Law and Regulation, vol. 18, i. 5, 2003, pp. 241–243.

Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/baumgartenanalysis.pdf

Hans Giger : <i>The Legal Position of the Consumer in the Planned Reform of the Swiss Consumer Credit Law</i> . In: Revista de la Facultad de Derecho de México, vol. 35, nos. 139–141, 1985, pp. 195–213.	2258
Hans Giger : Legislation and Responsibility with Special Reference to Consumer Credit Law. In: Donald B. King (ed.), Commercial and Consumer Law from an International Perspective. Papers from the Conference of the International Academy of Commercial and Consumer Law, Castle Hofen, Austria, July 17–24, 1984. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1986, pp. 27–42.	2259
Hans Giger : Key Problems of the New Concept of the Swiss Consumer Credit Legislation. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 218p.	2260
Martin Hess , André Bloch : <i>Discussion of the Protective Measures Available under Swiss Law (Attachment and Provisional Protective Measure) with Particular Regard to the Recognition and Enforcement of an English Mareva ("Freezing") Injunction in Switzerland.</i> In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 71, no. 4, 1999, pp. 166–180.	2261
Marco A. Jagmetti : <i>Money and Payment (Introductory Remarks Based on Swiss Law)</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 3, March 1981, pp. 93–95.	2262
Peter J. Kienast , Nedim Peter Vogt : <i>Debtor's Liability for Exchange Losses</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, vol. III, no. 9, 1984, p. 43.	2263
Sabine Kilgus : Payment of the Price in International Sales Transactions by Means of Letters of Credit and International Bank-Guarantees and the Possibility of Enjoining Payment: A Comparative Study of U.S. and Swiss Law: Attempts by the International Chamber of Commerce (ICC) and the United Nations Commission of International Trade Law (UNCITRAL) to Unify the Law. Berne, Stuttgart, Vienna: Paul Haupt, 1995, 81p. (Bank- und finanzwirtschaftliche Forschungen, Bd. 195).	2264
Henry Landau : <i>Letters of Credit</i> . In: Business Lawyer, vol. 40, May 1985, pp. 1177–1185. Survey: The Uniform Commercial Code.	2265
Henry Landau : <i>Letters of Credit</i> . In: Business Lawyer, vol. 41, August 1986, pp. 1435–1448. Survey: The Uniform Commercial Code.	2266
Christopher Leon : <i>Letters of Credit: A Primer</i> . In: Maryland Law Review, vol. 45, 1986, pp. 432–464.	2267
Reade H. Ryan , Jr. : <i>Transfer and Assignment of Letters of Credit</i> . In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), March 1988, pp. 465–487.	2268
Otto Sandrock : Prejudgment Attachments: Securing International Loans or Other Claims for Money. In: International Lawyer, vol. 21, Winter 1987,	2269

pp. 1–42.

- Luc **Schuermans**: Attachment and Garnishment as Bases for Adjudicatory Jurisdiction over Foreigners: A Comparative Study. In: Nederlands Tijdschrift voor Internationaal Recht, vol. 13, 1966, pp. 243–290.

 Mainly on the U.S. & Belgium, but also on France, Switzerland, Germany and Austria.
- Bernd **Stauder**: *Consumer Credit in Swiss Law*. In: Revista de la Facultad de Derecho de México, vol. 35, nos. 139–141, 1985, pp. 435–448.
- Jeanne **Terracina**, Eric **Maugé**, Xavier **Pétremand**: *The New Law of Attachment in Switzerland*. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 7, 1996, pp. 861–879. *French and English*.

b) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Julia **Anderson Reinhart**: *Reallocating Letter of Credit Risks: Chuidian v. Philippine National Bank (Note)*. In: North Carolina Journal of International Law and Commercial Regulation, vol. 18, no. 3, Summer 1993, pp. 725–741.
- ²²⁷⁴ Camille Ann **Bathurst**: *Creditor Protection in a Changing World*. In: Texas International Law Journal, vol. 15, no. 3, Summer 1980, pp. 519–564. *Belgium, France, Switzerland, the United Kingdom & the United States*.

X. Banking and Banking Law

1. General

a) Translations and Introductions

- ²²⁷⁵ Swiss Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks. Zurich: Fachkommission für Bankenrevision der Treuhand-Kammer, 1996, 153p.
- 2276 KPMG Switzerland: Federal Banking Commission: Guidelines for License Applications in Respect of Branches and Representative Offices in Switzerland of Foreign Banks and Security Dealers. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, July 1997, 3p.
 - Unofficial translation of Guidelines for License Applications in respect of Branches and Representative Offices in Switzerland of Foreign Banks and Security Dealers.
- **KPMG Switzerland**: Federal Act on the Prevention of Money Laundering in the Financial Sector (Money Laundering Act, MLA). Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, October 1997, 10p.
 - Unofficial translation of the Money Laundering Act of 1997. Available online at: http://www.kpmg.ch/library/pdf/20030321_MLA.pdf
- 2278 **KPMG Switzerland**: Ordinance of Control Body for Combating Money Laundering concerning Duties of Due Diligence of Financial Intermediaries Directly Subordinated to It. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, November 1998, 11p.

Unofficial translation of the Ordinance of Control Body for Combating Money Laundering of 1998.

KPMG Switzerland: *Banking and Finance in Switzerland*. Zurich: KPMG Schweiz, December 1998 (5th ed.), 260p.

2279

2280

2281

2282

2284

2285

2287

Includes a translation of "Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks of November 8, 1934 (as last amended under date of March 18, 1994)" (Annex 1) and of the "Federal Law on Combating Money Laundering in the Financial Sector of October 10, 1997" (Annex 9).

KPMG Switzerland: Federal Banking Commission: Guidelines for License Applications in Respect of Banks and Security Dealers. Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, September 1999, 3p.

Unofficial translation of Guidelines for License Applications in respect of Banks and Security Dealers. Available online at:

http://www.kpmg.ch/library/attachments/tbmoney/Banks_Security_Dealers_3536885.pdf

KPMG Switzerland: Federal Law on Banks and Saving Banks of November 8, 1934 (Incorporating Last Amendment under Date of October 3, 2003). Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 2004, 26p.

Unofficial translation by M. J. Wharton of the Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks of 1934, Revised Banking Law (2003).

Available online at: http://www.kpmg.ch/library/gesetzestexte/en/12814.asp

KPMG Switzerland: *Implementing Ordinance on Banks and Savings Banks of May 17, 1972 (Banking Ordinance, Status as of 15 June 2004).* Switzerland: KPMG Schweiz, 2004, 49p.

Unofficial translation by M. J. Wharton of the revised Banking Ordinance of 1972. Available online at: http://www.kpmg.ch/library/pdf/20040615_Ordinance_Banks_and_Savings_Banks.pdf

Schweizerische Bankiervereinigung (Swiss Bankers' Association): Agreement on the Swiss Banks' Code of Conduct with Regard to the Exercise of Due Diligence (CDB): Between the Swiss Bankers Association on the One Hand and the Signatory Banks as per List Provided to This Effect on the Other Hand of July 1, 1987 (Translation). Basel: Schweizerische Bankiervereinigung, 1987, 22p.

Union Bank of Switzerland: Swiss Federal Banking Law – Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks (of November 8, 1934): Including Implementing Ordinance for the Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks (of May 17, 1972). Zurich: Union Bank of Switzerland, 1990, 56p.

Rolf H. **Weber**: *Banking Law (Chapter 11)*. In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 197–216.

b) Literature

Fed's Collegiality Is Strained in Second Quarter Transactions. In: Banking Policy Report, vol. 12, no. 14, July 19, 1993, pp. 8–13.

Suit against Swiss Bank's Liquidators Barred by Sovereign Immunities Act. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 11, no. 6, June 1996, pp. 11–12.

Foreign Sovereign Immunities' Act.

- Swiss Show the Way (Freezing of Marcos Assets) [Editorial from Los Angeles Times]. In: The Los Angeles Daily Journal, vol. 99, March 28, 1986, p. 4.
- The Swiss Bank Account. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1970, 64p.
- The Swiss Banking Law; Study and Criticism of the Swiss Legislation Respecting Banks of Issue, and Especially of the Federal Act of October 6, 1905, concerning the Swiss National Bank. Washington, D.C.: National Monetary Commission, 1910, 269p. (U.S. 61st Congress. 2nd Sess. Senate. Doc. 401).
- Oswald Aeppli: Swiss Banks and Their Legislative Environment. Zurich: Credit Suisse, 1983, 15p. (Banking Views, vol. 16).
 Extract from the address to the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders held on 25 March 1983.
- Nelson Wilmorth Aldrich (ed.): Interviews on the Banking and Currency Systems of England, Scotland, France, Germany, Switzerland, and Italy, under the Direction of Hon. Nelson W. Aldrich, Chairman National Monetary Commission. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, vol. 1, 1910, 541p. (Publications of the National Monetary Commission).
- Arthur Andersen: Swiss Banking at the Threshold of the 21st Century: Executive Summary. Geneva: Arthur Andersen Consulting, 1992, 12p.
- Hans J. **Bär**, Daniel U. **Albrecht**: *The Banking System of Switzerland*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1975 (5th rev. ed.), 97p.
- Bank for International Settlements: Eight European Central Banks: Organization and Activities of Banque Nationale de Belgique, Deutsche Bundesbank, Bank of England, Banque de France, Banca d'Italia, Nederlandsche Bank, Schweizerische Nationalbank, Sveriges Riksbank: A Descriptive Study. London: Allen & Unwin, 1963, 336p.
- Hans **Bauer**, Warren J. **Blackman**: *Swiss Banking: An Analytical History*. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1989, 264p.
- Filippo Th. **Beck**: *Recent Developments in Swiss Banking and Finance Law*. In: Banking and the Law. London: Euromoney Publications, 1995, pp. 67–71.
- Filippo Th. **Beck**: *Switzerland Updates Funds Regime to Compete*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XV, no. 12, 1996, pp. 28–31.
- Benjamin H. **Beckhart**: *Banking Systems*. New York: Columbia University Press, 1954, 934p.
- Bruce **Bell**: *The Swiss Banking System*. In: The Advocate (British Columbia), vol. 37, 1979, pp. 517–519.
- Paolo Bernasconi: Supranational and Extraterritorial Trends in the Regulation of the Banking and Finance Markets Measures to Stifle Corruption, Money-Laundering, Tax and Financial Offences and Unlawful Commerce Committed by Organised Crime. In: National Sovereignty un-

der Challenge: Conference Proceedings,	Milan,	May	17–18,	2001.	Milan
ISPI-Egea, 2002, pp. 73–110.					

ISPI (Istituto per gli studi di politica internazionale).

J. **Bischoff**: *The Factual Significance and Legal Regulation of International Funds Transfers in Switzerland*. In: Walther Hadding, Uwe-Helmut Schneider (eds.), Legal Issues in International Credit Transfers. Berlin: Duncker & Humblot, 1993, pp. 319–344 (Untersuchungen über das Spar, Giro- und Kreditwesen, Bd. 82-II).

2302

2303

2306

Warren J. **Blackman**: *Swiss Banking in an International Context*. New York: St. Martin's Press, 1989, 280p.

Niklaus **Blattner** (ed.): European Integration and the Swiss Financial
Centre. Chur: Verlag Rüegger, 1993, 280p. (WWZ-Beiträge, vol. 16).
Niklaus Blattner, European Integration and the Swiss Financial Centre: A Summary of the Results; Urs Graf, Basic Conditions: The Regulatory Framework and Public Policy Developments Since 1980; Matthias Wirth, The Industrial Structure and the Performance of Banking in Switzerland; Urs Graf, Elements of Conduct in Swiss Banking and Developments Since 1980; Thomas Helbling, Attractiveness of Switzerland as an International Financial Centre; Peter Aerni, Competitiveness in Securities Markets; George Sheldon, Cost Structure of Swiss Banking; Niklaus Blattner, Urs Graf, Challenges and Steps Towards Europe After December 6, 1002

René **Bösch**, Sandro **Abegglen**, Mark-Oliver **Baumgarten**: *E-Banking in Switzerland*. In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 190–24 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement). Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_1.pdf

Christian **Bovet**: *The Changing World of Swiss Banks*. In: Swiss Derivatives Review, October 1998, pp. 26–27.

Urs **Brügger**: *Euro Listing and Trading in Non-Participating Countries*. In: Marcel Fontaine, Luc Thévenoz (eds.), The Euro and Non-Participating Countries, International Symposium. Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, pp. 315–340.

Mark **Budnitz**: *The Finicky Computer, the Paperless Telex and the Fallible Swiss*: *Bank Technology and the Law*. In: Boston College Law Review, vol. 25, no. 2, March 1984, pp. 259–303.

Petru **Buzescu**: Foreign Bank Operations in Switzerland: New Regulations and Practical Considerations. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, no. 3, 1985, pp. 897–913.

Massimo **Calderan**: *Banking and Financial Policy in Switzerland – Recent Developments*. In: Global Banking and Financial Policy Review, 2000/2001, pp. 200–203.

Marilyn B. **Cane**: *Competitive Inequality: American Banking in the International Arena*. In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 13, Summer 1990, pp. 273–281.

Debora Ann **Chan**: *An International Code for Banking Supervision*. In: ²³¹² International Financial Law Review, July 1983, pp. 26–27. *Group of ten, Switzerland, Luxembourg.*

- Bénédicte Vibe Christensen: Switzerland's Role as an International Financial Center. In: International Monetary Fund. Washington, D.C.: International Monetary Fund, July 1986, 40p. (IMF Occasional Papers, no. 45).
- ²³¹⁴ Richard S. **Dale**: *How Safe Should Banks Be? An International Perspective*. In: Consumer Finance Law Quarterly Report, vol. 47, Fall 1993, pp. 372–379.
- Mark D. Davis, Edward R. Leahy: National Banking Laws Governing the Rights and Responsibilities of Non-Resident Depositors. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, Fall 1985, pp. 1119–1151.
 Comparative Banking Law.
- 2316 Christian Dominicé: Morgan v. World Bank (Ten Years Later). In: Sabine Schlemmer-Schulte, Ko-Yung To (eds.), Liber Amicorum Ibrahim F.I. Shihata: International Finance and Development Law. The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 155–168.
- Mark Duckenfield: The Swiss National Bank and Proposed Gold Sales.
 London: Centre for Public Policy Studies, The World Gold Council, 1998,
 28p. (Research Study, no. 21).
- ²³¹⁸ Béatrice **Engström-Bondy**: *Swiss Banking in the 1990s*. London: IFR Publishing, 1991, 151p.
- Thomas R. **Fehrenbach**: *The Swiss Banks*. New York: McGraw-Hill, 1966, 280p.
- Financial Times Management Report: Banking in the EU and Switzerland: Structures and Sources of Finance. London: Financial Times Business Information, 1994, 339p.
- Eelco R.W. **Fiole**: *The Corporate Centre in a Financial Conglomerate: Governance under Fundamental Industry Changes*. Berne: Schulthess, 2003, 277p. (Basler Bankenstudien).
- Bernard F. **Fishman**, Simon **Durrance**: An International Survey of the Effect of Fraud in Private Banking: A Detailed Look at the Issues and Attitudes of Fraud in the Private Banking World. In: Der Schweizer Treuhänder = L'éxpert-comptable suisse, vol. 75, no. 5, 2001, pp. 501–507.
- Anton **Föllmi**: *Adjustments of the Swiss Banking System*. In: Bankers' Magazine, vol. 164, no. 1, 1981, pp. 13–61.
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger: Impact of New US Withholding Tax Rules for Customers of Swiss Financial Institutions: Effect on Swiss Accounts Owned by Foreign Entities and on Swiss Bank Secrecy. Southampton, Bermuda: American College of Trusts and Estates Counsel, International Estate Planning Committee, November 2000, 16p.
- David G. Forbes-Jaeger, John McBrayer: Impact of USA Patriot Act on Swiss Financial Institutions. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, December 6, 2001. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?Newsletters__Ref=4365

Robert Furter, Jürg Koeferli: Switzerland. In: Banking Yearbook 2001,

Supplement to the International Financial Law Review. London: Euromoney

2326

2338

Publications, 2001, pp. 129–135.	
Hans Giger : <i>Problems of Bank Guarantee Abuse in Swiss Law (Third Conference of the International Academy of Commercial and Consumer Law)</i> . In: Arizona Journal of International and Comparative Law, no. 4, 1987, pp. 38–47.	2327
Mario Giovanoli : The Role of the Bank for International Settlements in International Monetary Cooperation and Its Tasks Relating to the European Currency Unit. In: International Lawyer, vol. 23, 1989, pp. 841–864. Special issue: Section's Tribute to Sir Joseph Gold.	2328
Mario Giovanoli : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Ross Cranston (ed.), European Banking Law: The Banker-Customer Relationship. London: Lloyd's of London Press, 1993, pp. 183–226.	2329
Joseph Gold : Legal Models for the International Regulation of Exchange Rates. In: Michigan Law Review, vol. 82, April/May 1984, pp. 1533–1554.	2330
Thomas H. Hanley (ed.): <i>The Swiss Banks: Universal Banks Poised to Prosper as Global Deregulation Unfolds.</i> New York: Salomon Brothers Inc., 1986, 51p.	2331
Richard Herring , Friedrich K. Degreesubler : <i>The Allocation of Risk in Cross-Border Deposit Transactions</i> . In: Northwestern University Law Review, vol. 89, Spring 1995, pp. 942–1028.	2332
Gérard Hertig : Attorneys and External Asset Managers – A Comment from a Swiss Perspective. In: Luc Thévenoz, Centre d'études juridiques européennes, AEDBF (eds.), Legal Aspects of Investment Management. Brussels: Bruylant; Berne: Stämpfli, 1999, pp. 253–266. AEDBF = Association européenne pour le droit bancaire et financier.	2333
Martin Hess : <i>Netting in Switzerland</i> . In: Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, 1995, pp. 310–315.	2334
Martin Hess : <i>Enforcement of Bank Claims in Switzerland – Pledge, Set-Off and Immunity</i> . In: International Monetary Fund – Legal Department, IMF Institute (eds.), Current Developments in Monetary and Financial Law. Washington, D.C.: International Monetary Fund, vol. 1, 1999, pp. 469–502.	2335
Alain Hirsch : <i>Worldwide Legal Harmonization of Banking Law and Securities Regulation</i> . In: Richard M. Buxbaum et al. (eds.), European Business Law: Legal and Economic Analyses on Integration and Harmonization. Berlin, New York: W. de Gruyter, 1991, pp. 347–361. <i>Based on a colloquium held in Lugano on September 1–3, 1988.</i>	2336
David S. Holland: Foreign Bank Capital and the United States Federal Reserve Board. In: International Lawyer, vol. 20, 1986, pp. 785–818. Symposium: Current issues of international financial law, Part II: U.S. Regulations, Judicial Decisions and Institutions.	2337

Lafayette F. Howell: Discovery of Swiss Bank Accounts. In: International

Legal Perspectives, vol. 1, no. 4, Fall 1988, pp. 33–37.

- Martin Hughes, Andrew Yianni, Mathias Krafft, Alex Voegelin: Trends and Forces in International Banking Law: Proceedings of a Conference at the Swiss National Bank Studienzentrum, March 1990. In: Annual Review of Banking Law, vol. 10, 1991, pp. 303–344.
- Max Iklé: Switzerland: An International Banking and Finance Center.
 Stroudsburg, PA: Dowden, Hutchinson & Ross, 1972, 156p.
 Translated by Eric Schiff.
- Institute of International Bankers: Global Survey of Permissible Activities for Banking Organizations in Major Financial Centers outside the U.S.: Canada, France, Germany, Hong Kong, Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Switzerland, United Kingdom, and a Report on Financial Developments in the European Economic Community. New York: Institute of International Bankers, 1988, 72p.
- ²³⁴² Michael Arthur **Jones**: *Swiss Bank Accounts*. Blue Ridge Summit, PA: Liberty House, 1990, 211p.
- Rufus **Jones**, Urs **Roth**: *UBS Creates a New Breed of General Counsel*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XIX, 2000, pp. 24–26.
- B. Gino **Koenig**: *Bankers' Liability: Risks and Remedies in Switzerland*. In: Dennis Campbell, Rudolf Meroni (eds.), Bankers' Liability: Risks and Remedies. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1993, pp. 329–341.
- Boris Kostelanetz: The Swiss Bank Account. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 36, 1970, 64p.
- Mario **Kronauer**: *The Establishment of Foreign Controlled Banks in Switzerland*. In: International Banking Law, vol. 1, no. 8, 1983, pp. 90–92.
- ²³⁴⁷ Mario **Kronauer**: Swiss Federal Court: Promissory Note Validity Change of Payee from "Bearer" to Named Payee, October 14, 1982. In: International Banking Law, vol. 1, no. 12, May 1983, pp. 145–146.
- Mario **Kronauer**: *Draft for the New Swiss Banking Law*. In: International Banking Law, vol. 2, no. 8, 1984, pp. 86–87.
- Mario **Kronauer**: *Switzerland: Progress on the Law of Guarantees.* In: International Banking Law, vol. 4, no. 7, 1985, pp. 98–99.
- Mario **Kronauer**: Guarantees and Guarantee-Like Indemnities under Swiss Law. In: International Banking Law, vol. 3, no. 9, February 1985, pp. 122–131.
- Mario **Kronauer**: *Switzerland*. In: Friedrich Schwank, Frank R. Ryder (eds.), Banks Abroad: Establishment, Operation, Supervision. London: Barry Rose (Division of Kluwer Law Publishers), 1986, pp. 307–333.
- Mario **Kronauer**: Change of the Swiss Federal Banking Ordinance: New Definition of Banks. In: International Banking Law, vol. 9, no. 1, 1990, pp. 225–226.

Andreas D. Länzlinger: Bankers' Liability: Risks and Remedies in Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell, Rudolf Meroni (eds.), Bankers' Liability: Risks and Remedies. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Pub-

lishers, 1993, pp. 343–353.	
Julius Landmann : The Swiss Banking Law: Study and Criticism of the Swiss Legislation Respecting Banks of Issue, and Especially of the Federal Act of October 6, 1905, concerning the Swiss National Bank. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1970 (1911), 269p. (U.S. 61st Congress. 2nd Sess. 1910. Senate. Doc. 401).	2354
J.J. Lannan: Swiss Banks and Their American Clients: A Fading Romance (Comment). In: California Western International Law Journal, vol. 3, 1972, pp. 37–59.	2355
T. Peter Lee : <i>Obstacles to International Cooperation</i> . In: Journal of Comparative Corporate Law and Securities Regulations, vol. 4, 1982, pp. 88–100. <i>App. 18-B, Commentaries on the Swiss Banking Agreement.</i>	2356
Daniel Marugg : <i>General Report</i> . In: Banking Law Survey – Recent Developments. Boston, London, The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 3–24 (AIJA Law Library, no. 1).	2357
Hans Meyer : <i>Introduction – Swiss National Bank: Switzerland's Monetary and Economic Outlook</i> . In: Nick Ferguson (ed.), Switzerland – A Legal Guide. London, 2000, pp. 3–6 (International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement).	2358
Thomas C. Mitchell : <i>The Negative Pledge Clause and the Classification of Financing Devices a Question of Perspective</i> . In: American Bankruptcy Law Journal, vol. 60, Summer 1986, pp. 263–292.	2359
M.L. Mühlemann : <i>National Bank of Switzerland: The Latest Central Bank Plan</i> . In: Bank Law Journal, vol. 26, 1909, pp. 249–252.	2360
Peter Nankivell : <i>The Liability of Australian Banks for Swiss Franc Loans</i> . In: William Blair (ed.), Banks, Liability, and Risk. London, New York: Lloyd's of London Press, 2001 (3 rd ed.), pp. 309–347. <i>Published jointly with the Centre for Commercial Law Studies and the Chartered Institute of Bankers</i> .	2361
Peter Nobel : A Swiss Perspective on the EMU and the Advent of the Euro. In: Journal of International Banking Regulation, vol. 1, 1999, pp. 43–49.	2362
Joseph Jude Norton : Capital Adequacy Standards: A Legitimate Regulatory Concern for Prudential Supervision of Banking Activities? In: Ohio State Law Journal, vol. 49, 1989, pp. 1299–1363.	2363
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD): Regulations Affecting International Banking Operations of Banks and Non-Banks in Belgium-Luxembourg, France, Germany, The Netherlands, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.K. Paris: OECD, 1981, 149p.	2364
William W. Park : Legal Policy Conflicts in International Banking. In: Ohio State Law Journal, vol. 50, 1989, pp. 1067–1116.	2365

- Donaldson C. Pillsbury: Financing by Banks and Bank Holding Companies.
 In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 512, February 6, 1986, pp. 455–521.
- Silvia B. **Piñera-Vazquez**: *Extraterritorial Jurisdiction and International Banking: A Conflict of Interests (Comment)*. In: University of Miami Law Review, vol. 43, November 1988, pp. 449–491.
- Urs-Philipp Roth, Urs Zulauf: Banking Regulation and Treatment of Foreign Banks in Switzerland. In: Michael Gruson, Ralph Reisner (eds.), Regulation of Foreign Banks United States and International. New York: Lexis Publishing, 2 vols., 2000 (3rd ed.), pp. 747–785.
- Hans-Peter Schaad, Daniel Marugg: Regulation of the Financial Market in Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell (ed.), International Banking Law and Regulation. London: FT Law & Tax, 1998, Swi 1–Swi 101.
- ²³⁷⁰ Claus **Schellenberg**: The Proceedings against Two French Customs Officials in Switzerland for Prohibited Acts in Favor of a Foreign State, Economic Intelligence Service and Violation of the Banking Law. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 9, no. 4, April 1981, pp. 139–140.
- Friedrich Schwank, Frank Raymond Ryder (eds.): Banks Abroad: Establishment, Operation, Supervision. London: Barry Rose (Division of Kluwer Law Publishers), 1986, 423p.
 Australia, Austria, Belgium, Canada, China, EEC, France, Germany, Indonesia, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, Monaco, Netherlands, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, United Kingdom and the United States.
- Alexander K. Swoboda: Swiss Banking after 1992. In: Jean Dermine (ed.), European Banking in the 1990s. Oxford (England), Cambridge, MA: Blackwell, 1993 (2nd ed.), pp. 335–353.
 Revised and updated edition of papers from a conference "European Banking after 1992" held at the European Institute of Business Administration, Fontainebleau, February 1989.
- Franco **Taisch**: Confidentiality at the Bank Counter Protection of Personality in the Banking Business: Liechtenstein Swiss Aspect. In: European Financial Services Law, vol. 3, no. 7, 1996, pp. 201–207.
- Edmond **Tavernier**: *Legislative Developments in Swiss Banking*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. VI, no. 1, 1987, pp. 29–32.
- Luc **Thévenoz** (ed.): *Legal Aspects of Investment Management = Aspects juridiques de la gestion de fortune*. Brussels: Bruylant; Berne: Stämpfli, 1999, 286p.
- 2376 Thomas E. Thomason: Secret Foreign Bank Accounts. In: Texas International Law Forum, vol. 6, 1970, pp. 105–133.
 The U.S. and Switzerland.
- Wolfgang **Wiegand**: Legal Aspects of the Bank-Customer Relationship in Electronic Banking. In: Norbert Horn (ed.), Legal Issues in Electronic Banking. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2002, pp. 163–186.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Marcos' Money Won't Be Transferred to the U.S. In: Andrews Bank & 2378 Lender Liability Litigation Reporter, vol. 3, no. 8, December 17, 1997, p. 8. Credit Suisse v. Central District of CA. Act of State Doctrine.

Fred M. Greguras: Wire Transfer Liability: Corporate EFT's Increasing 2379 Stakes (Transcript). In: American Banker, vol. 146, Nov. 4, 1981, pp. 20–24. Litigation Companies Swiss Bank Corp. (Switzerland), Litigation SIC code 4811; 6052, Electronic funds transfer systems.

Marion **Hetherington**: Restitution and Agency Principles in Interbank Transfers (New South Wales). In: Journal of Banking and Finance Law and Practice, vol. 4, no. 4, December 1993, pp. 281–284.

Litigation Money Transfer - Litigation Cases Swiss Bank v. State Bank - No. 050693-89 (N.S.W. Dec. 9, 1992). Jurisdiction New South Wales, Australia.

2381 Mario **Kronauer**: Banking Law Decisions of the Swiss Federal Court Published in 1985. In: International Banking Law, vol. 5, no. 6, 1986, pp. 87–90.

Mario **Kronauer**: Banking Law Decisions of the Swiss Federal Court 2382 Published in 1986. In: International Banking Law, vol. 6, no. 12, 1988, pp. 165–168.

Mario **Kronauer**: A Review and Summary of Recent Banking Law Decisions of the Swiss Federal Court 1987. In: International Banking Law, vol. 7, no. 12, 1989, pp. 182–184.

Christopher J. Morvillo: Individual Rights and the Doctrine of Speciality: The Deterioration of United States v. Rauscher (Note). In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 14, 1990/1991, pp. 987–1026.

Fred **Strasser**: Swiss Release Bank Records (re Iran-Contra Scandal). In: 2385 The National Law Journal, vol. 10, no. 10, November 16, 1987, p. 30.

Robert Woodman McSherry: Foreign Companies Sue Swiss Banks, Seeking \$65 Million in Damages. In: Andrews Derivatives Litigation Reporter, vol. 3, i. 20, December 18, 1997, pp. 6-7. Mayo v. UBS - Currency Derivatives.

d) Book Reviews

Joel N. Greene: Your New Swiss Bank Book (Book Review). In: Trusts and 2387 Estates, vol. 119, no. 5, May 1980, p. 68.

Richard B. Miller: Society in Numbers: The Mysterious World of Swiss Banking, by Nicholas Faith (Book Review). In: Business and Society Review, Spring 1983, p. 87.

Jonathan J. Rusch: Switzerland's Role as an International Financial Center, by Bénédicte Vibe Christensen (Book Review). In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 10, no. 2, Spring 1988, pp. 251–256.

225

2380

2384

2383

2386

2388

2. Secrecy

a) Translations and Introductions

- ²³⁹⁰ **Crédit Suisse**: *Banking Secrecy in Switzerland*. Zurich, New York: Swiss Credit Bank, 1980/1985, 13p.
- ²³⁹¹ Katrin **Cutbush**: *The Swiss Banking Secret*. In: Journal of Business Law, 1976, pp. 197–204.
- Peter **Forstmoser**: *Swiss Banking Secrecy*. In: International Financial Centres: Structure, Achievements and Prospects: Proceedings of the 40th International Banking Summer School, Interlaken, Switzerland, 5–8 July 1987. Interlaken, Basel: Swiss Bankers' Association, 1987, pp. 73–80.
- John R. Lademann: Swiss Banking Secrecy. Zurich: Bank Leu, 1986, 15p. Revised version of a paper presented by Dr. John R. Lademann to the seminar of the German-Swiss Chamber of Commerce held on 5 November 1984 at Frankfurt a.M.
- Rolf H. **Weber**: *Swiss Banking Secrecy in Evolution*. In: Banking & Finance Law Review, vol. 18, no. 3, 2003, pp. 317–339.

b) Literature

- 2395 Secret Swiss Bank Accounts: Uses, Abuses, and Attempts at Control (Comment). In: Fordham Law Review, vol. 39, 1971, pp. 500–514.
- ²³⁹⁶ *Swiss Banking Secrecy (Comment)*. In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 5, 1966, pp. 128–135.
- R.M. **Abrams**: *Tax Evasion and Swiss Banking Secrecy*. In: Practical Lawyer, vol. 24, 1978, pp. 77–83.
- Maurice Aubert: Swiss Bank Secrecy. In: Roger Zäch (ed.), Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, pp. 205–249 (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).
- ²³⁹⁹ Maurice **Aubert**: *The Limits of Swiss Banking Secrecy under Domestic and International Law*. In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 2, no. 2, Fall 1984, pp. 273–297.
- Maurice Aubert, Donald Cronson: Bank Secrecy and Supervision of Swiss Foreign Bank Affiliates. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, no. 14, 1992, pp. 205–223.
- Jeffrey T. Bergin: Piercing the Secret Bank Account for Criminal Prosecutions: An Evaluation of United States' Extraterritorial Discovery Techniques and the Mutual Assistance Treaty. In: Arizona Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 7, no. 2, Spring 1990, pp. 325–350.
- Stefan Breitenstein: Bank Confidentiality: Switzerland. In: Gwendoline Griffiths (gen. ed.), Francis W. Neate (ed.): Bank Confidentiality. London: Butterworths, 2003 (3rd ed.), pp. 588–614.

Paul J. Bschorr , Monica H. Mullin : <i>Court-Ordered Waivers of Foreign Banking Secrecy Rights: An Evaluation of the American Position</i> . In: Rudolf von Graffenried (ed.), Beiträge zum Schweizerischen Bankrecht. Berne: Stämpfli, 1987, pp. 181–205.	2403
Roger Dagon : Swiss Treaty Provisions on Disclosure of Professional and Bank Secrets. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 29, 1975, pp. 417–426.	2404
Werner de Capitani : Banking Secrecy Today (Transcript of Speech before the Asociación Bancaria de Panamá, April 30, 1987). In: University of Pennsylvania Journal of International Business Law, vol. 10, no. 1, Winter 1988, pp. 57–70.	2405
Craig Depew : Sidestepping Foreign Bank Secrecy Laws: No Sanctuary in the Fifth Amendment and Little in the Interest of Comity (Comment). In: Houston Journal of International Law, vol. 10, Autumn 1987, pp. 57–104.	2406
Olivier Dunant , Michele Wassmer : <i>Swiss Bank Secrecy: Its Limits under Swiss and International Laws.</i> In: Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law, vol. 20, no. 2, Summer 1988, pp. 541–575.	2407
John M. Ferguson : <i>Swiss Bank Account "Secrecy" Today: More Holes than Cheese</i> . In: Emory International Law Review, vol. 12, no. 2, Spring 1998, pp. 1131–1173.	2408
Bradley O. Field : <i>Improving International Evidence-Gathering Methods: Piercing Bank Secrecy Laws from Switzerland to the Caribbean and Beyond</i> . In: Loyola of Los Angeles International and Comparative Law Journal, vol. 15, no. 3, April 1993, pp. 691–730.	2409
David G. Forbes-Jaeger : <i>International Cooperation and Swiss Banking Secrecy</i> . In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, June 12, 2001. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?NewslettersRef=3575	2410
David G. Forbes-Jaeger : <i>FATF Expands Its Role to Include Terrorist Assets</i> . In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, December 6, 2001. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?NewslettersRef=4356	2411
David G. Forbes-Jaeger : US Steps up Efforts to Locate Undisclosed Swiss Bank Accounts. In: International Law Office, Switzerland-Offshore Services Newsletter, June 27, 2002. Available online at: http://www.internationallawoffice.com/ld.cfm?NewslettersRef=5185	2412
Lionel Frei : Overcoming Bank Secrecy: Assistance in Tax Matters in Switzerland on Behalf of Foreign Criminal Authorities. In: New York Law School Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 9, no. 1, Winter 1988, pp. 107–129.	2413
Georg Friedli : Statements on International Legal Assistance from the Viewpoint of One of the Large Swiss Banks. In: Wirtschaft und Recht, vol. 35, no. 4, 1983, pp. 245–247.	2414

- Georg **Friedli**: New Law Helps Lift Veil of Secrecy from Swiss Banking. In: Legal Times, vol. 6, December 5, 1983, p. 11 col. 1.
- ²⁴¹⁶ Georg **Friedli**: *The Evolution of Swiss Banking Secrecy and Current Trends in Enforcement*. In: Global Banking and Financial Policy Review. London: Euromoney Publications, 1998/1999, pp. 190–192.
- Hans-Peter Friedrich: The Anonymous Bank Account in Switzerland. In:
 Corporate Practice Communications, vol. 5, 1963, pp. 287–296.
 Also published in Journal of Business Law, 1963, pp. 15–23.
- Horace **Gautier**: Swiss Bank Secrecy and Anonymous Accounts: The End of a Myth? In: Journal of International Banking Law, vol. 6, i. 4, 1991, pp. 129–130.
- Paolo S. Grassi, Daniele Calvarese: The Duty of Confidentiality of Banks in Switzerland: Where It Stands and Where It Goes. Recent Developments and Experience. The Swiss Assistance to, and Cooperation with the Italian Authorities in the Investigation of Corruption among Civil Servants in Italy (The "Clean Hands" Investigation): How Much Is Too Much? In: Pace International Law Review, vol. 7, no. 2, 1995, pp. 329–372.
- Yvonne G. Grassie: Foreign Bank Secrecy and Disclosure Blocking Laws as a Barrier to SEC Policing of Transnational Securities Fraud.
 In: Washington University Law Quarterly, vol. 65, 1987, pp. 259–273.
- ²⁴²¹ Alexander **Grob**: *Switzerland*, *Liechtenstein and the Decline of Banking Confidentiality*. Coral Gables, FL: IBC Offshore Trust Summit, 2000, 25p.
- ²⁴²² Harold M. **Grüninger**: *Swiss Secrecy Laws As Bad as Their Reputation?* In: Barrister, vol. 11, no. 4, Fall 1984, pp. 40–44.
- Alain **Hirsch**: *Swiss Banking Regulators Modify Secrecy Limits*. In: Legal Times, vol. 5, May 16, 1983, p. 17.
- Pieter J. Hoets, Sara G. Zwart: Swiss Bank Secrecy and the Marcos Affair. In: New York Law School Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 9, no. 1, Winter 1988, pp. 75–105.
- Peter C. Honegger: Demystification of the Swiss Banking Secrecy and Illumination of the United States-Swiss Memorandum of Understanding.
 In: North Carolina Journal of International Law and Commercial Regulation, vol. 9, no. 1, Winter 1983, pp. 1–37.
- Peter C. Honegger: Swiss Banking Secrecy. In: Butterworths Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, vol. 5, no. 8, 1990, pp. 344–353.
- William H. Ise: Secret Swiss Bank Accounts as Mechanism for Violating United States Securities Laws: An Analysis of Proposed Solutions. In: Boston College Industrial & Commercial Law Review, vol. 11, 1970, pp. 194–227.
- ²⁴²⁸ J.T. **Kelly**: *United States Foreign Policy: Efforts to Penetrate Bank Secrecy in Switzerland from 1940 to 1975*. In: California Western International Law Journal, vol. 3, 1972, pp. 37–59.

James I.K. Knapp: Mutual Legal Assistance Treaties as a Way to Pierce

<i>Bank Secrecy</i> . In: Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law, vol. 20, Summer 1988, pp. 405–433.	
Fae L. Korsmo : <i>Pursuing the Assets of Former Dictators</i> . In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 81, April 8–11, 1987, pp. 394–404.	2430
Boris Kostelanetz : <i>Secret Foreign Bank Accounts</i> . In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 59, 1971, 72p.	243
Boris Kostelanetz : Secret Foreign Bank Accounts, 1973; Program Materials. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1973, 112p.	2432
Urs Martin Lauchli : <i>Swiss Bank Secrecy with Comparative Aspects to the American Approach</i> . In: Saint Louis University Law Journal, vol. 42, i. 3, Summer 1998, pp. 865–882.	2433
T. Peter Lee , Marie-Claude Robert , Alain Hirsch , Irving M. Pollack : <i>Secrecy Laws and Other Obstacles to International Cooperation</i> . In: Journal of Comparative Corporate Law and Securities Regulations, vol. 4, 1982, pp. 63–100.	2434
Ellen R. Levin : <i>The Conflict between United States Securities Laws on Insider Trading and Swiss Bank Secrecy Laws</i> . In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 7, no. 2, 1985, pp. 318–350.	2435
Bernhard F. Meyer: Swiss Banking Secrecy and Its Legal Implications in the United States. In: New England Law Review, vol. 14, no. 1, 1978, pp. 18–81.	2430
Michele Moser : <i>Switzerland</i> : <i>New Exceptions to Bank Secrecy Laws Aimed at Money Laundering and Organized Crime</i> . In: Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law, vol. 27, nos. 2–3, 1995, pp. 321–357.	243
Kurt D. Müller : <i>The Swiss Banking Secret: From a Legal View</i> . In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 18, 1969, pp. 360–377.	2438
Ethan A. Nadelmann : <i>Unlaundering Dirty Money Abroad: U.S. Foreign Policy and Financial Secrecy Jurisdictions</i> . In: University of Miami Inter-American Law Review, vol. 18, Fall 1986, pp. 33–81.	2439
Dan L. Nicewander : Financial Record Privacy – What Are and What Should Be the Rights of the Customer of a Depository Institution. In: Saint Mary's Law Journal, vol. 16, 1985, pp. 601–637.	2440
Edmund L. Palmieri : <i>Treaty Aids U.S. Prosecutors to Uncork Swiss Bank Records</i> . In: New York Law Journal, vol. 185, June 22, 1981, p. 1 col. 2.	244
Charles Thelen Plombeck : <i>Confidentiality and Disclosure: The Money Laundering Control Act of 1986 and Banking Secrecy</i> . In: International Lawyer, vol. 22, Spring 1988, pp. 69–98.	2442

- Paul M. Pohl: Discovery of Swiss Bank Records: Procedural Tools for Tunneling into the Bank (Note). In: University of Pittsburg Law Review, vol. 35, 1973, pp. 435–449.
- Jules **Ritholz**: Secret Foreign Bank Accounts. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 200, 1978, 224p.
- ²⁴⁴⁵ G. Philip **Rutledge**: *Bank Secrecy Laws: An American Perspective*. In: Dickinson Journal of International Law, vol. 14, Spring 1996, pp. 601–611.
- ²⁴⁴⁶ Claus **Schellenberg**: *Bank Secrecy, Financial Privacy and Related Restrictions*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 7, 1979, pp. 221–228.
- Claus Schellenberg: Switzerland. In: International Bar Association's Section of Business Law: Banking Secrecy Financial Privacy and Related Restrictions. London: Oyez Intelligence Reports, 1980, pp. 5–11.
 Report presented on 22 September 1979 at the Zurich Conference of the International Bar Association's Section of Business Law.
- 2448 B.P. Schwartz: The Recent Swiss-American Treaty to Render Mutual Assistance in Criminal Law Enforcement (An Application of the Bank Secrecy Act): Panacea or Placebo? In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 7, 1974, pp. 103–136.
- ²⁴⁴⁹ Kanwar M. Singh: Nowhere to Hide: Judicial Assistance in Piercing the Veil of Swiss Banking Secrecy. In: Boston University Law Review, vol. 71, no. 5, November 1991, pp. 847–861.
- Robert Louis **Stauter**: *Swiss Bank Secrecy Laws and the U.S. Internal Revenue Service*. In: Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law, vol. 20, no. 2, 1988, pp. 623–641.
- Hans-Rudolf Steiner, Markus D. Pfenninger: Nature and Extent of the Bankers' Duty of Confidence. In: Francis W. Neate (ed.), Bank Confidentiality. London, Charlottesville: Butterworths, 1997 (2nd ed.), Chapter 23 Switzerland, pp. 485–514.
 Papers presented in May 1997 at the International Financial and Banking Law Seminar of the Section on Business Law of the International Bar Association.
- Hans-Rudolf **Steiner**, Markus D. **Pfenninger**: *Bank Confidentiality* ("*Bankgeheimnis*", *Swiss Contribution*). In: Butterworths Journal of International Banking and Financial Law, vol. 13, January–March 1998, no. 1, pp. 14–17; no. 2, pp. 50–57; no. 3, pp. 93–97.
- James G. **Steproe, Jr.**: *The "Secret" Swiss Account: End of an Era.* In: Brooklyn Law Review, vol. 38, 1971, pp. 384–405.
- Elliot A. **Stultz**: *Swiss Bank Secrecy and United States Efforts to Obtain Information from Swiss Banks*. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 21, no. 1, 1988, pp. 63–125.
- ²⁴⁵⁵ Bernadette **Surya**: *Bank Secrecy Bill Likely to Be Passed by Parliament* (*Switzerland*). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 4, no. 4, July 1983, p. 183.

Bernadette Surya: An End to Strict Banking Secrecy Rules? (Switzer-

Swiss Bank Corporation, Swiss Credit Bank, Union Bank of Switzer-

Franco Taisch: Banking Confidentiality. In: International Financial Law

Margaret M. **Talbot**: Swiss Bank Secrecy. In: Journal of the Law Society of

land: The Truth about Swiss Banking. Zurich, Basel: [s.n.], 1972, 11p.

land). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 5, no. 4, July 1984, pp. 198–199. Bernadette **Surya**: Referendum on the Banking Secrecy Laws (Switzer-

land). In: The Company Lawyer, vol. 6, no. 1, January 1985, p. 51.

A pamphlet about banking secrecy.

Review, vol. XVII, no. 6, 1998, pp. 11–13.

Scotland, vol. 34, no. 10, October 1989, pp. 371-373.

2456

2457

2458

2459

Rudolf von Graffenried : A Swiss Lawyer's Experience with Procedural Features of Proceedings Initiated by the Securities and Exchange Commission. In: Roger Zäch (ed.), Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, pp. 145–169 (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).	2461
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews	
Bank Secrecy – Decision of the Swiss Federal Court (Bundesgericht) of Oct. 1, 1969. In: European Taxation, vol. 10, no. 2, 1970, pp. 49–53.	2462
Court Decision concerning Obligation of Banks to Furnish Information in Tax Fraud Proceedings. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 9, May 1970, pp. 567–582.	2463
Switzerland: Federal Supreme Court: Extract from the Decision of December 23, 1970 in the Case of X versus the Federal Tax Administration (Bank Secrecy Principle in Relation to Double Taxation Agreement with United States). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 10, September 1971, pp. 1029–1037.	2464
Marc G. Corrado: The Supreme Court's Impact on Swiss Banking Secrecy. In: American University Law Review, vol. 37, no. 3, Spring 1988, pp. 827–866. Société Nationale Industrielle Aérospatiale v. United States District Court – 107 S. Ct. 2542 (1987); Hague Convention on the Taking of Evidence Abroad in Civil or Commercial Matters.	2465
Gordon Hwang : Fisher v. United States: Compelled Waiver of Foreign Bank Secrecy and the Privilege against Self-Incrimination (Note). In: Fordham Law Review, vol. 56, December 1987, pp. 453–470.	2466
Philipp Türk : Banking Secrecy. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 12, 1971, pp. 579–591. U.S. government granted access to Swiss bank records.	2467

d) Book Reviews

- Gerald T. **Dunne**: Safety in Numbers the Mysterious World of Swiss Banking, by N. Faith (Book Review). In: Banking Law Journal, vol. 100, no. 4, April 1983, pp. 407–408.
- Mario Kronauer: Le Secret Bancaire Suisse, by M. Aubert, J.-Ph. Kernen, H. Schönle (Book Review). In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 26, 1978, pp. 341–344.

XI. Intellectual Property

a) Translations and Introductions

- Federal Law on Patents for Inventions (of June 25, 1954, as Revised on December 17, 1976) [Text]. In: Industrial Property, 1978, Text 2-001: 001-025 & Sept. Text 2-001:011-012, 023-024.
- ²⁴⁷¹ *Major Provisions of Patent Legislation in Selected Countries*. In: Industrial Property, vol. 13, 1974, pp. 211–246, 250–285.
- Ordinance on Patents for Inventions Patent Ordinance of October 19, 1977 (Text). In: Industrial Porperty, vol. 17, July/August 1978, Text 2-002:001-028.
- Paris Convention, Arts. 2 and 4 "Priority for Nationals": Legal Information of the Swiss Patent Office (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum), July 7, 1978. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, p. 633.
- Patent Law, Article 7c "Second Indication": Information from the Federal Office for Intellectual Property (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum). In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 9, 1978, pp. 569–570.
- Patent Law, Arts. 112–114 and 120; Patent Regulations, Art. 116; Munich Patent Convention, Art. 143; Luxembourg Patent Convention, Art. 7 "European Translation". In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, pp. 611–612.
 Legal Information of the Swiss Patent Office (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum).
- Patent Regulations, Art. 115; Munich Patent Convention, Art. 75 and Rule 24 of the Regulations; PCT, Art. 11 and Rule 20 of the Regulations "European Filing Date": Legal Information of the Swiss Patent Office (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum), August 29, 1978. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, pp. 483–485.
- Patent Regulations, Art. 27 "Microorganisms": Legal Announcement of the Swiss Patent Office (Rechtsauskunft des Eidgenössischen Amtes

für geistiges Eigentum), November 21, 1978. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, pp. 757–758.

Recognition and Promotion of Eco-Social Labels. Berne: BUWAL (Swiss Agency for the Environment, Forest and Landscape, SAEFL), 2000, 78p. (Implementation of the Federal Council Strategy on Sustainable Development, Measure 6).

2478

2479

2481

2482

2485

2488

Available online at:

http://www.umwelt-schweiz.ch/imperia/md/content/stobobio/produkte/umsetzung/7.pdf

Swiss Trademark Act Takes Effect. In: Intellectual Property and Technology Law Journal, vol. 5, no. 5, May 1993, p. 30.

Swiss Trademark Protection Act (MSchG), Arts. 8(2) and 14(1)(2); 2480 Madrid Agreement concerning the International Registration of Marks, Art. 7 – "Mixmaster". In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 12, 1981, pp. 240–244.

Switzerland: Patent Law (Plant Varieties) – Ordinance on the Protection of Plant Varieties of May 11, 1977 (Text). In: Industrial Property, vol. 16, 1977, Text 1-002:1-11.

Switzerland: Revision of the Swiss Penal Code (1 June 1956). In: International Review of Criminal Policy, no. 10, 1956, pp. 86–87.

Patent Law, Arts. 112–114 and 120; Patent Regulations, Art. 116; Munich Patent Convention, Art. 143; Luxembourg Patent Convention, Art. 7 – "European Translation". Legal information of the Swiss Patent Office (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum).

Switzerland's New Trademark Act to Go into Effect. In: Journal of Proprietary Rights, vol. 4, no. 10, October 1992, p. 29.

International Developments: Trademark.

Trademark Act, Arts. 1(2), 6bis, 11 and 24(c); Paris Convention, Art. 5(C)(3); Free Trade Convention between the EEC and Switzerland, Arts. 13 and 20 – "OMO". In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 11, 1980, pp. 245–254.

Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *Introduction to Swiss Intellectual Property Law*. Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1995, 59p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 3).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

A.W. Metz & Co. (ed.): *Trademark Law in Switzerland*. Zurich: A.W. ²⁴⁸⁶ Metz & Co., 1996, 51p.

François **Dessemontet**: *Intellectual Property Law in Switzerland*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Berne: Stämpfli, 2000, 208p.

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) (ed.): Copyright Laws and Treaties of the World. Paris: UNESCO; Washington, D.C.: Bureau of National Affairs, 1956–, 3 vols., loose-leaf.

Contains English translation of the relevant laws of about 30 countries including Switzerland.

b) Literature

- Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, 302p. A bilingual (German-English) publication on international, European, foreign and Swiss industrial property law by various authors.
- Copyright Law Survey (Analytical Summaries of National Legislation).
 In: Copyright, vol. 14, 1978, pp. 419–452.
- Intellectual Property: Switzerland Adopts New Copyright Act. In: Journal of Proprietary Rights, vol. 4, no. 12, December 1992, p. 31.
 International Developments Section.
- Switzerland: Activities of the Federal Intellectual Property Office from 1969 to 1971. In: Industrial Property, vol. 11, 1972, pp. 93–95.
- Switzerland: The Activities of the Swiss Federal Bureau of Intellectual Property. In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 312–318.
- Frederick M. **Abbott**, Thomas **Cottier**, Francis **Gurry**: *The International Intellectual Property System: Commentary and Materials*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, 2026p.
- Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *New Swiss Copyright Act*. In: European Business Law Review, vol. 5, 1994, pp. 121–123.
- Rolf Auf der Maur: Switzerland. In: George Metaxas-Maranghidis (ed.), Intellectual Property Laws of Europe. Chichester, New York: John Wiley & Sons, 1994, pp. 419–439 (Intellectual Property Library).
- ²⁴⁹⁷ Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *Swiss Copyright Law: The New Act on Copyright and Neighbouring Rights.* In: EIPR: European Intellectual Property Review, vol. 16, no. 9, September 1994, pp. 407–409.
- ²⁴⁹⁸ Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *Road Signs to Music on the Internet Domain Name Strategies for the Music Industry*. In: The Impact of Digitization on the Music Industry. Antwerp: Maklu Publishers, 2000, pp. 180–190.
- Rolf Auf der Maur, Marc Jacobson (eds.): Music Unleashed: Legal Implications of Mobile Music Distribution. Antwerp: Maklu Publishers, 2003, 248p. (Yearbook 2003 of the International Association of Entertainment Lawyers).
 - Reports presented at the meeting of the International Association of Entertainment Lawyers in Cannes, 2003.
- 2500 Carl Baudenbacher: Trademark Law and Parallel Imports in a Globalized World – Recent Developments in Europe with Special Regard to the Legal Situation in the United States. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 22, no. 3, 1999, pp. 645–695.
- Bernhard Berger: Should Visual Artists Have a Right to a Resale Royalty?In: Jusletter, March 26, 2001.
 - Available online for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/

D. Commercial Law	
Susette Biber-Klemm : Legal Protection of Genetic Information and Related Traditional Knowledge: Study in NRP "Foreign Policy" (Synthesis). Berne: University of Berne, Institut für Politikwissenschaften, 2000, 20p. (NFP 42 Synthesis, no. 29). Available online at: http://www.snf.ch/NFP/nfp42/synthese/29Biber-Klemmsynthesis42.pdf	2502
Stephen Bigger , Barbara L. Kagedan : <i>Registrability of Geographical Names (Switzerland)</i> . In: Trademark Reporter, vol. 76, no. 5, September/October 1986, pp. 429–430.	2503
Marc Blessing : Arbitrability of Intellectual Property Disputes. In: Arbitration International, vol. 12, no. 2, 1996, pp. 191–221. Report submitted to the IBA Conference held in Paris on September 19, 1995.	2504
Jørgen Blomqvist : <i>A Comparison of the Legal Systems concerning Reprographic Reproduction</i> . In: Jürgen Becker (ed.), Die Wahrnehmung von Urheberrechten an Sprachwerken: Symposion für Ferdinand Melichar zum 60. Geburtstag. Baden-Baden: Nomos Verlag, 1999, pp. 43–50 (UFITA Schriftenreihe, Ed. 176).	2505
U.D. Blum : Selected Problems of Patent Protection for Microorganisms under the European Patent Convention and the Swiss Patents Act. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 89–124.	2506
Fritz Rlumer: Jurisdiction and Recognition in Transatlantic Patent Liting-	2507

Fritz **Blumer**: *Jurisdiction and Recognition in Transatlantic Patent Litigation*. In: Texas Intellectual Property Law Journal, vol. 9, 2001, pp. 329–401. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_74.pdf

Arpad **Bogsch**: International Copyright: Description of the Treatment given by the Countries of the World to Foreign Works and Authors – Pt. I: European Countries. In: UNESCO Copyright Bulletin, vol. 4, 1951, pp. 101–178.

2508

2511

2512

Albania, Austria, Belgium, Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, Denmark, Finland, France, Germany, Greece, Hungary, Iceland, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxemburg, Monaco, The Netherlands, Norway, Poland, Portugal, Rumania, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K., Vatican and Yugoslavia.

Paul **Braendli**: *The New Swiss Patent Law*. In: Industrial Property, vol. 17, 2509 1978, pp. 171–177.

J. **Breitenmoser**: *The Practice of the Swiss Patent Office*. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 63, 1973, pp. 197–210.

Alfred E. **Briner**: *Arbitration on Industrial Property in Switzerland*. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 169–180.

Robert **Briner**: *Immaterial Assets in Execution Proceedings*. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary

- Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 203–222.
- ²⁵¹³ Robert **Briner**: *The Arbitrability of Intellectual Property Disputes with Particular Emphasis on the Situation in Switzerland*. In: Worldwide Forum on the Arbitration of Intellectual Property Disputes. Geneva: WIPO (World Intellectual Property Organization), 1994, pp. 55–79 (WIPO Publication, no. 728).
- Robert **Briner**: *The Arbitrability of Intellectual Property Disputes with Particular Emphasis on the Situation in Switzerland.* In: American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 5, nos. 1–4, 1994, pp. 28–43.
- Paul Brügger: New Copyright in Switzerland Model Ideas for the Legislation in Scandinavia? In: Nordiskt Immateriellt Rättsskydd, no. 2, 1990, pp. 147–163.
- Eugène **Brunner**: A Swiss View of the Role of the Expert in Patent Litigation. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 18, no. 5, 1987, pp. 644–649.
- ²⁵¹⁷ Gregor **Bühler**: "Bud" Battle Illustrates Peril of Geographic Marks; Anheuser-Busch's Swiss Setback May Curb the Use of Place Names to Establish a Brand's Identity (Intellectual Property). In: The National Law Journal, vol. 20, no. 38, May 18, 1998, p. C3.
- Gregor **Bühler**: Enforcing Intellectual Property Rights in Switzerland. In: Building and Enforcing Intellectual Property Value: An International Guide for the Boardroom 2003. London: Global White Page, 2002, pp. 262–265.
 - Published in association with Morgan Stanley, PrincewaterhouseCoopers, Moody's Investors Service, Nasdaq and Thomas Derwent.

 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_70.pdf
- 2519 Gregor Bühler, Matthias Meyer: Trademarks in Switzerland. In: PLC Global Counsel Intellectual Property Handbook. London: Legal & Commercial Publishing Ltd., 2002, pp. 1–9.
 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_53.pdf
- P. George **Bullitt**: Protecting Intellectual Property Rights Abroad: New Uses for Political Risk Insurance and Stand by Letters of Credit. In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 5, Summer 1987, pp. 283–329.
- 2521 Rudolf Callmann: Registration and Use in the Trademark Laws of Different Countries. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 48, 1958, pp. 395–412.
 United States, Great Britain, Switzerland, Canada, France, Belgium, The Netherlands, Benelux and Germany.
- Dennis Campbell (ed.): World Intellectual Property Rights and Remedies. Dobbs Ferry, NY: Oceana Publications, 3 vols., 2001, loose-leaf. Swiss Chapter, issued in October 1999.
- ²⁵²³ Thomas **Cottier**: *Perspectives of Intellectual Property in the Triangle of GATT, EC and a European Economic Area.* In: Entertainment Law Review, vol. 5, 1991, pp. 147–150.

Thomas **Cottier**: *The Prospects for Intellectual Property in GATT*. In: ²⁵²⁴ Common Market Law Review, vol. 28, 1991, pp. 383–414.

Thomas **Cottier**: *Intellectual Property in International Trade Law and Policy: The GATT Connection.* In: Aussenwirtschaft, vol. 47, 1992, pp. 79–105.

Thomas **Cottier**: *The Role of Intellectual Property in International Trade Law and Policy*. In: Schweizerische Mitteilung über Immaterialgüterrecht (SMI), no. 1, 1992, pp. 11–21.

2527

2529

2530

2531

Thomas **Cottier**: *The Value and Effects of Protecting Intellectual Property Rights within the World Trade Organization*. In: Paul Brügger (ed.), Economy and Authors' Rights in the International Conventions. Berne: Groupe Suisse de l'ALAI, 1994, pp. 13–22.

Report on Geneva Study Session, 27/28 June 1994.

Thomas **Cottier**: Current and Future Issues Related to the TRIPS Agreement – A European Perspective. In: AIPPI Annuaire 1995/IX. Zurich, 1995, pp. 61, 62, 83, 93.

Presentation to AIPPI Congress Montreal, June 26, 1995.

Thomas **Cottier**: *The Protection of Intellectual Property Rights: A Requirement for Technology Cooperation, Foreign Investment and Equitable Returns in Biotechnology Prospecting*. In: Schweizerisches Zentrum für Internationale Landwirtschaft (ZIL) (ed.), Biotechnologie für Entwicklungsländer? Chancen und Risiken der Biotechnologie bei landwirtschaftlichen Nutzpflanzen. Eine Zusammenstellung des SVIAL/ZIL-Symposiums an der ETH-Zürich, 8.–9. Juli 1994. Zurich: vdf Hochschulverlag AG, 1995, pp. 65–72.

Thomas **Cottier**: *The Impact of the TRIPS Agreement on Private Practice and Litigation*. In: James Cameron, Karen Campbell (eds.), Dispute Resolution in the World Trade Organisation. London: Cameron May, 1998, pp. 111–127.

Thomas **Cottier**, Ingo **Meitinger**: *The TRIPS Agreement without a Competition Agreement?* In: Nota di Lavoro 65.99. Milan: Fondazione Eni Enrico Mattei, 1999, 14p.

Available online at: http://www.feem.it/Feem/Pub/Publications/WPapers/WP1999-065.htm

Jessica L. **Darraby**: Current Developments in International Trade of Cultural Property: Duties of Collectors, Traders and Claimants. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), vol. 297, July 12, 1990, pp. 659–712.

Lucas **David**, Alfred M. **Strahlberg**: *Copyright Law (of Switzerland)*. In:

Bernd Rüster (ed.), World Intellectual Property Guidebook: Federal Republic of Germany/Austria/Switzerland. New York: Matthew Bender, 1991, Swi 4-1–Swi 4-28.

Lucas **David**, Alfred M. **Strahlberg**: *Trade Secrets – Confidentiality (in Switzerland)*. In: Bernd Rüster (ed.), World Intellectual Property Guide-

- book: Federal Republic of Germany, Austria, Switzerland. New York: Matthew Bender, 1991, Swi 3-1–Swi 3-7.
- Lucas David, Alfred M. Strahlberg: Trademark Law (of Switzerland). In: Bernd Rüster (ed.), World Intellectual Property Guidebook: Federal Republic of Germany, Austria, Switzerland. New York: Matthew Bender, 1991, Swi 5-1–Swi 5-28.
- François Dessemontet: Protection of Geographic Denominations under Swiss Law. In: Herman Cohen Jehoram (ed.), Protection of Geographic Denomination of Goods and Services. Alphen aan den Rijn-Germantown: A.W. Sijthoff & Noordhoff Int. Pub., 1980, pp. 97–134 (Monographs on Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 3).
- François **Dessemontet**: *Inventions in Swiss Universities*. In: Industrial Property, vol. 21, 1982, pp. 338–355.
- François Dessemontet: Switzerland. In: André Bouju (ed.), Patent Infringement Litigation Costs. A Practical Worldwide Survey. London: Longman, 1989, pp. 169–174.
- ²⁵³⁹ François **Dessemontet**: *Letter from Switzerland: The New Copyright Act*. In: Informatierecht AMI, vol. 17, 1993, pp. 183–186.
- François **Dessemontet**: *Switzerland*. In: Melville B. Nimmer, Paul E. Geller (eds.), International Copyright Law and Practice. New York: Matthew Bender, 1994, 2 vols., loose-leaf.
- François Dessemontet: Copyright and Human Rights. In: Jan J.C. Kabel, Gerard J.H.M. Mom (eds.), Intellectual Property and Information Law, Essays in Honour of Herman Cohen Jehoram. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 113–120 (Information Law Series, vol. 6).
- François Dessemontet: Protection of Trade Secrets and Confidential Information. In: Carlos M. Correa, Abdulqawi A. Yusuf (eds.), Intellectual Property and International Trade: The TRIPS Agreement. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 237–259.
- François **Dessemontet**, Raphaël **Gani** (eds.): *Creative Ideas for Intellectual Property: The ATRIP Papers* 2000–2001 = Des idées innovatrices pour la propriété intellectuelle: Rapports ATRIP 2000–2001. Lausanne: Centre du droit de l'entreprise de l'Université de Lausanne (CEDIDAC), vol. 46, 2002, 738p. (Publication CEDIDAC, vol. 46).
- Walter **Dillenz**: *The Copyright Royalty Tribunals in Austria, the Federal Republic of Germany and Switzerland*. In: Journal of the Copyright Society of the U.S.A., vol. 34, no. 2, January 1987, pp. 193–200.
- 2545 Hobart N. Durham (ed.): World Patent Litigation: Treatise on Systems and Procedures of Principal Countries of the World regarding Protection and Infringement of Patents. Washington: Bureau of National Affairs, 1977, loose-leaf.
- ²⁵⁴⁶ Bernard **Dutoit**: Unfair Use of and Damage to the Reputation of Well-Known Trademarks, Names and Indications of Source in Switzerland

Law, vol. 17, no. 6, 1986, pp. 733–745.	
Bernard Dutoit : <i>Parallel Imports v. Trademark and Unfair Competition Law.</i> In: International Review of Competition Law, vol. 188, no. 1, 1999, pp. 5–10.	2547
Christian Englert : <i>Turning Point of a "Holding Privilege" under Trademark Law in Switzerland</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 5, 1977, pp. 185–190.	2548
Christian Englert , Andrew Kerr : <i>Introduction (to Swiss Intellectual Property)</i> . In: Bernd Rüster (ed.), World Intellectual Property Guidebook: Federal Republic of Germany, Austria, Switzerland. New York: Matthew Bender, 1991, Swi 1-1–Swi 1-7.	2549
Pasquale Joseph Federico : <i>Renewal Fees and Other Patent Fees in Foreign Countries</i> . Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1958, 40p. (Study of the Subcommittee on Patents, Trademarks, and Copyrights of the Committee on the Judiciary, U.S. Senate, 85th Congress, Second Session, Study No. 17).	2550
Ian F. Finlay : <i>Guide to Foreign-Language Printed Patents and Applications</i> . London: Aslib, 1969, 84p.	2551
William T. Fryer : <i>Report on Hague Agreement (Industrial Designs) Second Meeting of Experts, Held April 27–30, 1992, at WIPO in Geneva.</i> In: Journal of the Patent and Trademark Office Society, vol. 74, no. 12, December 1992, pp. 923–937.	2552
Georg R. Gansser : <i>Violations of the Paris Convention for the Protection of Industrial Property</i> . In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 11, 1980, pp. 1–26.	2553
John E. Gartman : <i>Patents</i> . In: Federal Circuit Bar Journal, vol. 6, no. 4, Winter 1996, pp. 383–402.	2554
Evangelos I. Gegas : <i>International Arbitration and the Resolution of Cultural Property Disputes: Navigating the Stormy Waters Surrounding Cultural Property.</i> In: Ohio State Journal on Dispute Resolution, vol. 13, 1997, pp. 129–166.	2555
Paul Edward Geller: International Intellectual Property, Conflicts of Laws, and Internet Remedies. In: Jan J.C. Kabel, Gerard J.H.M. Mom (eds.), Intellectual Property and Information Law, Essays in Honour of Herman Cohen Jehoram. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, pp. 29–37 (Information Law Series, vol. 6)	2556

Ysolde **Gendreau**, Axel **Nordemann**, Rainer **Oesch** (eds.): *Copyright and Photographs: An International Survey*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, June 1999, 352p. (Information Law Series, vol. 7).

2557

Also published in: European Intellectual Property Review, vol. 22, 2000, pp. 125–130 (revised

- ²⁵⁵⁸ Richard **Gerster**: *Switzerland and the Revision of the Paris Convention*. In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 15, no. 2, March/April, 1981, pp. 111–123.
- 2559 Jacques Gevers, et al. (eds.): Patent Law and Practice of the Major European Countries. Lausanne: Seminar Services; Washington, D.C.: Bureau of National Affairs, 1976, 3 vols.
 Vol. 1: Switzerland, Belgium, Germany; vol. 2: Spain, France, Great Britain; vol. 3: Italy, The Netherlands, Scandinavia, Austria.
- Dieter **Gränicher**, Peter **Mosimann**: *World Intellectual Property Rights and Remedies*. Salzburg (Austria): Center for International Legal Studies (CILS), 2001, 40p.
- William **Grantham**: *The Arbitrability of International Intellectual Property Disputes (Comment)*. In: Berkeley Journal of International Law, vol. 14, 1996, pp. 173–221.
- Anne Marie **Greene** (ed.): *Designs and Utility Models Throughout the World*. New York: Trade Activities, 1983–, loose-leaf. *Includes texts of international treaties and conventions*.
- Jacques **Guyet**: *Protection against Trademark Infringement in Swiss Law.* In: Industrial Property, vol. 26, no. 1, 1987, pp. 36–48.
- Blaney **Harper**: *Domestic Manufacturer Infringement Liability under the Process Patent Act.* In: Computer Lawyer, vol. 8, no. 10, 1991, p. 24–30.
- Roslyn S. Harrison: The Law of Comparative Advertising in the United States and Abroad. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October 1995, pp. 215–288.
- Thomas **Helbling**: *The Term "Swiss" on Trade Grounds: A Denomination of Origin and Its Legal Protection in the United Kingdom*. In: EIPR: European Intellectual Property Review, vol. 19, no. 2, February 1997, pp. 51–58.
- Thomas M.S. Hemnes (ed.): Intellectual Property World Desk Reference
 A Guide to Practice by Country, State and Province. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, vol. 1, August 1992, loose-leaf.
 Updated once or twice a year.
- 2568 M.A. Holman: Patent Policies of Other Governments. In: Patent, Trademark and Copyright Journal, vol. 8, 1964, pp. 94–106.
 Australia, Austria, Canada, German Fed. Rep., Italy, Japan, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland and the U.K.
- Eric Homburger: International Trade: Conflict between Swiss Trade-mark Law and EEC Trade Agreement. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 21, 1980, pp. 756–763.
- 2570 Gitti Hug: Switzerland. In: Ysolde Gendreau, Axel Nordemann, Rainer Oesch (eds.), Copyright and Photographs: An International Survey. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 255–281 (Information Law Series, vol. 7).

Alan J. Jacobs, Elizabeth Hanellin, Anne Marie Greene (eds.): Patents

throughout the World. St. Paul, MN: Thomson/West, 2 vols., 2002 (4th ed.),

Werner Janssen, Jr.: Recent Legal Developments Abroad in Comparative Advertising. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 69, 1979, pp. 397–430. The EEC, the Federal Republic of Germany, France, The Netherlands, Belgium, Luxembourg, the U.K., Ireland, Denmark, Spain, Austria, Switzerland, Sweden, Finland, Norway, Greece,

loose-leaf (Intellectual Property Series J).

Australia, Canada and Latin Âmerica.

2571

Law Aspects. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1983, 236p. National reports of an international symposium organised by the International Literary and Artistic Association (ALAI) and the Dutch Copyright Association held in Amsterdam in May 1982 on The Netherlands, Belgium, France, the U.K., the Nordic countries, the Federal Republic of Germany, Switzerland, Austria, Japan and the U.S.	2373
Ernst M. Jucker : <i>Drug Innovation and Patents</i> . In: APLA Quarterly Journal (American Patent Law Association), vol. 10, nos. 1–2, Winter/Spring 1982, pp. 81–97.	2574
Robert M. Kunstadt : The Protection of Personal and Commercial Reputation: A Study of the Law in Western Europe and the United States. Weinheim: Wiley-VCH Verlag, 1980, 98p. (ICC Studies in Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 3). Separate chapters with the laws of the German Federal Republic, Switzerland, Austria, France and the U.S.	2575
Robert M. Kunstadt , Gregor Buhler : 'Bud' Battle Illustrates Peril of Geographic Marks; Anheuser-Busch's Swiss Setback May Curb the Use of Place Names to Establish a Brand's Identity (Intellectual Property: The Role of Intent in Patent Infringement). In: New Jersey Law Journal, vol. 153, no. 3 (Supplement), July 20, 1998, pp. 207–235.	2576
Stephen P. Ladas: <i>Trademarks in International Trade and Their Safeguarding</i> . In: Trademark Reports, vol. 50, 1960, pp. 1–16. <i>The U.S.A, England, France, Belgium, Switzerland, Germany, Austria, Italy, The Netherlands, Spain, Denmark, Sweden and Peru</i> .	2577
Stephen P. Ladas : <i>The Court of Justice of the European Community and the "Hag" Case</i> . In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 302–313.	2578
Daniel Lehmann : <i>Maximizing the Value of Rights Portfolios</i> . In: Philipp Hallauer, Claude Honegger, Andrée Gal, Martin Arzethauser (eds.), Managing Intellectual Property, Managing Rights for the 21st Century. London: Euromoney Publications, 1997, pp. 23–27.	2579
J.R. Leidner : <i>The Activities of the Swiss Watch Industry in the Field of Patent Information and Documentation</i> . In: World Patent Information, vol. 2, 1980, pp. 159–163.	2580
Gerhard H. Leiss : <i>Practice of the Federal Office of Intellectual Property in Respect of the Registrability of Trademarks</i> . In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Fir-	2581

- ma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 223–248.
- Brigitte **Lindner**: *Switzerland: The Cradle of International Exhaustion?* In: European Intellectual Property Review (EIPR), vol. 21, July 1999, pp. 373–375.
- ²⁵⁸³ Anthony F. **Lo Cicero**, Marcia B. **Paul**: *Litigating Trademark and Unfair Competition Cases*. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), Nov. 1996, pp. 83–195.
- A.E. Luchsinger: The Influence of Third-Party Trademarks in Swiss Trademark Infringement Action. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 249–262.
- Geoffrey **Lynfield**: *The New Swiss Patent Law*. In: Journal of the Patent Office Society, vol. 38, 1956, pp. 523–526.
- 2586 Geoffrey Lynfield: Foreign Practice Notes. In: American Patent Law Association Bulletin, 1978, pp. 119–124.
 Italy, Switzerland, Botswana, Ecuador, the Philippines, the Turkish Federal State of Cyprus and the EEC.
- Denis C. **Maday**: *The Territorial Aspects of Trademark Rights in Switzerland*. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 50, 1960, pp. 456–462.
- Denis C. **Maday**: *Major Provisions of Patent Legislation in Selected Countries*. In: Industrial Property, vol. 13, 1974, pp. 211–246.
- Denis C. Maday: Trademark Rights of Holding Companies in Western Europe. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 68, 1978, pp. 28–46.
 Austria, Benelux, the Federal Republic of Germany, France, Great Britain, Italy, Portugal, the Scandinavian countries, Spain and Switzerland.
- Paige L. Margules: International Art Theft and the Illegal Import and Export of Cultural Property: A Study of Relevant Values, Legislation, and Solutions (Note). In: Suffolk Transnational Law Journal, vol. 15, Spring 1992, pp. 609–647.
- James R. **Maxeiner**, Peter **Schotthöfer** (eds.): *Advertising Law in Europe and North America*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999 (2nd ed.), 668p.
- Leonz Meyer: Sounds Marks: Branding of Mobile Services. In: Rolf Auf der Maur, Marc Jacobson (eds.), Music Unleashed: Legal Implications of Mobile Music Distribution. Antwerp: Maklu Publishers, 2003, pp. 116–122.
- Nicholas J. **Middleton**: *Intellectual Property Rights: A Battleground for Trade and Biodiversity?* Gland: IUCN, 1999, 16p.

Andrea Mondini, David M. Kelly: Intend to Use It – or Lose It. In: Trade-

Melville B. Nimmer: Who is the Copyright Owner When Laws Conflict? In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 62–87. France, the U.S., the U.S.S.R. and Switzerland. Thomas W. Pecorado: Choice of Law in Litigation to Recover National Cultural Property: Efforts at Harmonization in Private International Law. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 31, Fall 1990, pp. 1–51. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Letter from Switzerland – Revision of the Swiss Copyright Law. In: Copyright, vol. 11, 1975, pp. 247–252. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Letter from Switzerland. In: Copyright, vol. 20, nos. 7–8, 1984, pp. 292–297. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Nullity of Patents in Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7). Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre: Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss: Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property (Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property (Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Co	mark World, 1995, pp. 24–30.	
Cultural Property: Efforts at Harmonization in Private International Law. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 31, Fall 1990, pp. 1–51. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Letter from Switzerland – Revision of the Swiss Copyright Law. In: Copyright, vol. 11, 1975, pp. 247–252. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Letter from Switzerland. In: Copyright, vol. 20, nos. 7–8, 1984, pp. 292–297. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Nullity of Patents in Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7). Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre: Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss: Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 62–87.	2595
Copyright Law. In: Copyright, vol. 11, 1975, pp. 247–252. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Letter from Switzerland. In: Copyright, vol. 20, nos. 7–8, 1984, pp. 292–297. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Nullity of Patents in Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7). Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 55, 1965, pp. 380–389. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre: Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss: Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	Cultural Property: Efforts at Harmonization in Private International	2596
nos. 7–8, 1984, pp. 292–297. Mario M. Pedrazzini: Nullity of Patents in Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7). Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 55, 1965, pp. 380–389. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre: Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss: Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälle, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	U U	2597
Presented at the XII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7). Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 55, 1965, pp. 380–389. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre: Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre: Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss: Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.		2598
vol. 3, 1964, pp. 197–202. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland. In: Trademark Reports, vol. 55, 1965, pp. 380–389. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre : Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss : Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda , Guillaume Etier : Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac : Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	Presented at the XII th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 125–137 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung =	2599
vol. 55, 1965, pp. 380–389. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland. In: Industrial Property, vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre : Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss : Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda , Guillaume Etier : Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac : Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.		2600
vol. 6, 1967, pp. 89–95. Edouard Petitpierre : Letter from Switzerland (BIRPI Translation). In: Industrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre : Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss : Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters: (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda , Guillaume Etier : Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac : Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.		2601
dustrial Property, vol. 8, 1969, pp. 313–318. Edouard Petitpierre : <i>Revision of the Swiss Law on Trademarks</i> . In: Industrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss : <i>Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters</i> : (Merchandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda , Guillaume Etier : Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac : Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	2602
dustrial Property, vol. 10, 1971, pp. 47–50. Robert Preiss : <i>Publicity Employing Personalities and Characters</i> : (<i>Merchandising</i>) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda , Guillaume Etier : <i>Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods</i> . In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac : <i>Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe</i> . In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.		2603
chandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 181–202. Christian Rauda, Guillaume Etier: Warranty for Intellectual Property Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	2	2604
Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of International Commercial Law and Arbitration, vol. 4, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–61. W.J. Rezac: Assignments of Inventions to Employers Here and in Europe. In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	chandising) in Swiss Practice. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne:	2605
<i>rope</i> . In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	Rights in the International Sale of Goods. In: The Vindobona Journal of	2606
	<i>rope</i> . In: New York University Intramural Law Review, vol. 15, 1960, pp. 218–233.	2607

the U.S. and Great Britain.

- 2608 Jürg Rieben: The Licensing of Therapeutic Products in Switzerland under the New Federal Medicinal Products and Medical Devices Act. Basel, Zurich: Wenger Plattner/WP Focus, 2003, 21p. Available online at: http://wenger-plattner.ch/documents/DrugApproval.pdf
- 2609 Michael Ritscher, Alexander Vogel: The "Origin" of Products of Multinational Enterprises (Switzerland, Germany, France). In: EIPR: European Intellectual Property Review, vol. 15, no. 5, May 1993, pp. 171–175.
- Bernd Rüster (ed.): World Intellectual Property Guidebook: Federal Re-2610 public of Germany, Austria, Switzerland. New York: Matthew Bender, vol. 1, 1991, various pagings.
- Barkev S. Sanders: The Upgrading of Patent Inventions and Their Use 2611 Here and Abroad. In: Patent, Trademark and Copyright Journal, vol. 7, 1963, pp. 45–85, 185–227. Germany, Switzerland, Denmark, Austria and The Netherlands.
- 2612 Hans Schade, Jürgen Schade: Patents at a Glance: A Survey of Substantive Law and Formalities in Fifty Countries. Cologne: Carl Heymanns, 1980 (3rd rev. ed.), 147p. African and Malagasy Union, Argentina, Australia, Austria, Belgium, Brazil, Canada, Ceylon, Chile, Czechoslovakia, Denmark, Finland, France, the German Federal Republic, the German Democratic Republic, Greece, Hungary, India, Iran, Irish Republic, Israel, Italy, Japan, Luxembourg, Mexico, The Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Pakistan, Peru, the Philippines, Poland, Portugal, Rumania, South Africa, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Tunisia, Turkey, the United Arab Republic, the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, the United Kingdom, the United States of America, Venezuela and Yugoslavia.
- 2613 Eric **Schiff**: *Industrialization without National Patents: The Netherlands* 1869–1912; Switzerland 1850–1907. Princeton: Princeton University Press, 1971, 137p. Abstracts. Part 1: Inventions, patents, utility models (20 countries including Switzerland).
 - Part 2: Trademarks, unfair competition (17 countries including Switzerland).
- Fritz **Schönherr**: Slavish Imitation in German, Austrian and Swiss Case Law. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 6, 1975, pp. 60–80.
- Martin **Schubarth**: Re-Establishment of Rights under Articles 47 and 48 of the Swiss Patent Law. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 18, no. 5, 1987, pp. 598–602.
- Gary J. Sertich, Gregory Scott Thomas: Recent Developments in Patent Law. In: Texas Intellectual Property Law Journal, vol. 5, Spring 1997, pp. 463–486.
- 2617 Kurt Siehr: Chronicles [on Cultural Property]. In: International Journal of Cultural Property, vol. 8, no. 1, 2000, pp. 344–355.
- 2618 Kurt **Siehr**: *Chronicles [on Cultural Property]*. In: International Journal of Cultural Property, vol. 9, no. 1, 2000, pp. 185–208.
- 2619 Mladen **Singer**: *How Trademark Practitioners Perceive the Availability* of Provisional Remedies for Infringement: A World-Wide Survey. In: IDEA: The Journal of Law and Technology, vol. 35, 1995, pp. 67–143.

John P. Sinnott : <i>Selection Strategy for Foreign Patent Application Filing</i> . In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 342, September/ October 1992, pp. 15–70.	2620
Hermann J. Stern : <i>Transmissibility or Intransmissibility of Prerogatives Contained within Copyrights</i> . In: Herman Cohen Jehoram (ed.), Copyright Contracts. Alphen aan den Rijn: A.W. Sijthoff, 1977, pp. 75–79. <i>Swiss, German and French.</i>	2621
Kaloyan Stoyanov : <i>What Protection for Type Faces in Switzerland</i> . In: Industrial Property, vol. 22, 1983, pp. 114–118.	2622
David Toren : <i>Marking in Foreign Countries</i> . In: Journal of the Patent Office Society, vol. 43, 1961, pp. 274–292. Canada, France, The Netherlands, Sweden, West Germany, Mexico, Switzerland, the U.K., Australia, Austria, Belgium, Italy, Finland, Japan, Brazil and Venezuela.	2623
Herbert Trachsler : <i>Revision of the Swiss Trademark Law</i> . In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 22, no. 2, 1994, pp. 70–73.	2624
Alois Troller : <i>The Protection of Know-How in Swiss Law</i> . In: Herman Cohen Jehoram (ed.), The Protection of Know-How in 13 Countries. Reports to the VIII th International Congress of Comparative Law, Pescara 1970. Deventer: Kluwer, 1972, pp. 113–120.	2625
Alois Troller : The Hundredth Anniversary of the Berne Convention: The Development of Law in the Copyright Field through the Interaction of the Convention and Swiss Legislation. In: Copyright, vol. 22, no. 6, 1986, pp. 208–213.	2626
Kamen Troller : <i>The Legal Protection of Owners of Industrial Property Rights and of Copyrights in Switzerland against Violation of Their Rights</i> . In: European Intellectual Property Review, vol. 10, 1988, pp. 135–137.	2627
Kamen Troller : Jurisdiction and Applicable Law in the Case of Cross Border Infringements (Infringing Acts) of Intellectual Property Rigths (Q 174): Report of the Swiss Group. In: sic!, vol. 5, 2003, pp. 464–470. Available online at: http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/kt_jurisdiction_and_applicable_law_cross_border_infringement.pdf	2628
U.S. Trademark Association : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Protection of Corporate Names: A Country-by-Country Survey. New York: C. Boardman, 1982, loose-leaf.	2629
U.S. Trademark Association Staff : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: Protection of Corporate Names: A Country-by-Country Survey. New York: International Trademark Association, January 1996, ringbound.	2630
Geertrui Van Overwalle : <i>Patent Protection for Plants: A Comparison of American and European Approaches</i> . In: IDEA: The Journal of Law and Technology, vol. 39, 1999, pp. 143–194.	2631
Jean Vilbois : <i>The Revision of the Swiss Federal Law</i> . In: Revue internationale du droit d'auteur, vol. 12, July 1956, pp. 56–85.	2632

- ²⁶³³ Christoph **von Graffenried**: *Monetary Remedies for Copyright Infringements under Swiss Law.* In: Copyright World, i. 53, 1995, pp. 29–35.
- Alice **von Ziegler**: *Product Get-Up Protection in Switzerland*. In: Beiträge zu Fragen des gewerblichen Rechtsschutzes: Festschrift zum 100jährigen Bestehen der Firma E. Blum & Co., Patentanwälte, Zürich = Contemporary Industrial Property: Commemorating the Centenary of E. Blum & Co., Patent Attorneys, Zurich. Berne: Stämpfli, 1978, pp. 283–302.
- François **Vouilloz**: *Sport and Copyright*. In: Olympic Review (IOC), vol. 25, 1996, pp. 60–63.
- 2636 Hans Peter Walter: The Stay of Infringement or Revocation Proceedings Pending Opposition or Revocation Proceedings before Another Court or Authority under Swiss Law. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 20, no. 3, 1989, pp. 281–287.
- Rolf H. Weber: Does Intellectual Property Become Unimportant in Cyberspace? In: International Journal of Law and Information Technology, vol. 9, 2001, pp. 171–185.
- Heinz **Weidemann**, Andreas **Escher**: *The New Swiss Patent Act*. In: Journal of the Patent Office Society, vol. 39, 1957, pp. 378–382.
- World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO): Copyright Law Survey. Geneva: World Intellectual Property Organization, 1979–, loose-leaf (WIPO Publication, no. 603 (E)).
 Includes information on Swiss copyright law.
- Egon **Zurrer**: The New European Patent System as Seen from the Viewpoint of a Swiss Patent Attorney in the Chemical Industry. In: APLA Quarterly Journal (American Patent Law Association), vol. 5, 1977, pp. 272–297.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Intellectual Property Court Watch Roundup of Recent Developments (Section: Trade Dress – Unfair Competition). In: Intellectual Property Strategist, vol. 4, no. 1, October 1997, p. 10. Protectability of Phrase "Swiss Army Knife".
- Patent Act, Art. 1(2) "Styryl Dyes": Decision of the Board of Appeals of the Swiss Patent Office (Beschwerdekammer des Eidgenössischen Amtes für geistiges Eigentum, March 15, 1978). In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, p. 762.
- Patent Act, Arts. 13(1) and 47(1); Patent Regulations, Art. 18(2) Sentence 2 "Non-Payment of Annual Fees": Decision of the Federal Office for Intellectual Property (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum), February 13, 1981. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 13, 1982, pp. 372–374.

Patent Act, Arts. 50 and 58(2) – "Sufficient Disclosure": Decision of the Federal Office for Intellectual Property (Board of Appeals II; Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum, Beschwerdekammer II), July 22, 1980. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 12, 1981, pp. 727–729.

2644

2648

Revised Berne Convention, Art. 11 bis, para 1(2); Copyright Act, Art. 12(1)(6) – "Rediffusion"; Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht): SUISA, Schweizerische Gesellschaft für Urheberrechte an Musikaufführungen und -sendungen v. Rediffusion AG. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 13, 1982, pp. 247–258.

Swiss Trademark Act (MSchG), Arts. 2, 11(1); Unfair Competition Act, Art. 1(2)(d) – "San Marco": Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), October 6, 1981 – Armellin La San Marco S.A. v. Micco. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 14, 1983, pp. 679–684.

Switzerland: Copyright Act Art. 6(2) and (3), Art. 13; Civil Code Art. 28; Berne Convention Art. 2 (1) and (2), Art. 4, Art. 6bis – "The Gold Rush" Decision of the Bundesgericht "Supreme Court" of November 3, 1970. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 2, 1971, pp. 315–324.

Switzerland: Copyright, Law, Arts. 1,5 – "JPS Logo" Decision of the Court of Appeals Berne Canton (Appelationshof des Kanton Bern) March 7, 1979 (final). In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 12, 1981, pp. 245–249.

Switzerland: Jurisprudence – International Competence in Matters of Expropriation; A Foreign State May Not Expropriate a Right to a Trade Mark Registered in Switzerland (Lausanne, Federal Tribunal, 25 September 1956; Translation). In: International Labour Office Legal Service, vol. 37, Swi. no. 2, 1956, pp. 1–8.

Switzerland: Jurisprudence – International Competence in Matters of Expropriation; A Foreign State May Not Expropriate a Right to a Trade Mark Registered in Switzerland (Lausanne, Federal Tribunal, 25 September 1956; Translation). In: Industrial Property Quarterly, no. 5, 1957, pp. 44–50.

Switzerland: Paris Convention, Arts. 6 and 6quinquies; Swiss Trademark Act ("MschG"), Art. 9(1)-NITRABAN; Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), July 4, 1972. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 4, 1973, pp. 109–113.

Switzerland: Paris Convention, Arts. 8 and 10bis; Swiss Law against Unfair Competition (UWG), Art. 1(2)(d); Swiss Civil Code (ZGB), Art. 29(2) – "Commerzbank"; Decision of the Schweizerische Bundesgericht (Swiss Federal Supreme Court), February 1, 1972. In: Interna-

- tional Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 4, 1973, pp. 120–125.
- Switzerland: Patent Act, Art. 17, Paris Convention, Art. 4 "Skilift Bow"; Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), April 22, 1975. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 7, 1976, pp. 262–265.
- Switzerland: Patent Act, Art. I "Dimensional Synthesis"; Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), December 12, 1972. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 448–450.
- Switzerland: Swiss Copyright Act, Art. 1(2) and (9) "Shop Renovation Plan"; Decision of the Swiss Federal Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), May 28, 1974. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 7, 1976, pp. 435–437.
- Switzerland: Trademark Act, Art. 14; Paris Convention Art. 6, Art. 6 quinquies TRAFALGAR (Decision of the Swiss Supreme Court of November 7, 1967); Ex Parte American Tobacco Co. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 1, 1970, pp. 151–153.
- Switzerland: Trademark Act, Sec. 14(1)(2)(4); Sec. 18(1)20 "Holiday Pils"; Decision of the Swiss Supreme Court, Dated November 11, 1973.
 In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 341–347.
- 2658 The Forschner Group Inc. v. Arrow Trading Co.: Importer of Swiss Army Knives Cannot Bar Rival from Using the Color Red. In: Andrews Intellectual Property Litigation Reporter, vol. 4, no. 4, September 17, 1997, p. 10.
- ²⁶⁵⁹ Trademark Act, Arts. 3(2) and 14(1)(2) "Red & White": Decision of the Swiss Supreme Court (Schweizerisches Bundesgericht), December 20, 1977. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 10, 1979, pp. 763–765.
- Federal Supreme Court: Switzerland: Patent Act, Article 8(2), Articles 3(2), 7(2); Paris Convention, Article 3; TRIPS Agreement, Articles 6, 28: "Kodak II": The Principle of National Exhaustion Applies in Swiss Patent Law: Decision of the Federal Supreme Court (Bundesgericht), December 7, 1999 Case no. 4c.24/1999/rnd, Kodak SA v. Jumbo-Markt AG Bundesgericht. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 31, 2000, pp. 1018–1033.
- Monroe Leigh: Transposing the Interpretation of EEC Treaty Concepts to Agreements between the EEC and Third Countries – Exhaustion of Industrial and Intellectual Property Rights. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 76, October 1982, pp. 857–862.
 - Polydor Ltd. and RSO Records Inc. v. Harlequin Records Shops Ltd. and Simons Records Ltd. Case 270/80, (1982) 1 Comm. Mkt. L.R. 677. Judicial Decision: European Economic Community Case Note.

Herb **Lingl**: *International Trade Conflict between Swiss Trademark Law and EEC Trade Agreement*. In: Harvard International Law Journal, vol. 21, no. 3, Fall 1980, pp. 756–763.

Bossard Partners Intrading AG v. Sunlight AG: BGE 105 II 49.

Jochen Pagenberg: Patent Act, Art. 1(2)(7) and Art. 134 "Spring Mechanism": Decision of the Federal Office for Intellectual Property, Board of Appeals II (Bundesamt für geistiges Eigentum, Beschwerdekammer II), September 17, 1979. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 12, 1981, pp. 82–86.

John R. **Schmertz**, Mike **Meier**: *Swiss High Court Bars Use of "Bud" to Designate U.S. Beer*. In: International Law Update, vol. 5, March 1999, p. 36.

Schweizer Bundesgericht, Aktenzeichen 4P.164,254/1998; Reuters press report (February 25, 1999); Neue Zürcher Zeitung, February 26, 1999.

G. Schoenberg: Decisions of the Swiss Federal Court in Patent Matters. 2665 In: Journal Patent Office Society, vol. 25, 1943, pp. 399–411.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Convention on the Grant of European Patents (Done at Munich, October 5, 1973). In: International Legal Materials, vol. 13, 1974, pp. 268–351.

Austria, Belgium, Denmark, Federal Republic of Germany, Finland, France, Greece, Ireland, Italy, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, Monaco, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland, Turkey, the United Kingdom and Yugoslavia.

2667

2668

2670

2671

Copyright and Neighboring Rights Laws and Treaties. Geneva: WIPO (World Intellectual Property Organization), 1987–, loose-leaf (WIPO Publication, no. 616(E)).

Intellectual property laws and treaties, Geneva.

Czechoslovakia-Switzerland – Trademarks: Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic on the Protection of Indications of Source, Appellations of Origin and Other Geographical Denominations (of November 16, 1973). In: Industrial Property Text, vol. 5, 1978, pp. 1–4.

Exchange of Letters between the Swiss Confederation and the Republic of Korea concerning the Reciprocal Guaranteeing and Protection of Patent and Trademark Rights (of December 12, 1977) [Text]. In: Industrial Property, vol. 17, 1978, Text 1-001:001-002.

France-Switzerland: Treaty between the French Republic and the Swiss Confederation on the Protection of Indications of Source, Appellations of Origin and Other Geographical Denominations (of May 14, 1974) [Text]. In: Industrial Property, vol. 15, April 1976, Text 5-003:001-004.

Locarno Agreement: Draft Locarno Agreement Establishing an International Classification for Industrial Designs: Proposals Prepared by BIRPI at the Request of the Government of Switzerland; Locarno Con-

- ference for the Purpose of Setting up an International Classification for Industrial Designs. Geneva: WIPO (World Intellectual Property Organization), 1968, 71p. (BIRPI Publication L/1).
- 2672 Strasbourg Convention, Art. 4(4); European Patent Convention, Art. 55(1) and Patent Law, Art. 7b "Grace Period": Legal Advice from the Patent Office (Eidgenössisches Amt für geistiges Eigentum) December 15, 1980. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 13, 1982, pp. 233–234.
- Switzerland: Madrid Agreement, Art. 5(2); Paris Convention, Art. 6, Art. 6quinquies C(1); Swiss Trademark Act, Art. 12(1), No. 2 "Discotable"; Decision of the Schweizerisches Bundesgericht (Swiss Federal Supreme Court) March 27, 1973. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 465–477.
- Text of the Convention Creating an International Union for the Protection of Literary and Artistic Works, Signed at Berne, Switzerland, September 9, 1886, Ratified September 5, 1887; Amendments to the International Copyright Convention of September 9, 1886, Agreed to at Paris, May 4, 1896. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1937, 13p. (United States. Copyright Office. Information Circular no. 4).
- 2675 Trademarks. In: Industrial Property, November 16, 1973, Text 5-006: 1–4.
 Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic on the protection of indications of source, appellations of origin and other geographical denominations.
- Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Czechoslovak Socialist Republic on the Protection of Indications of Source, Appellations of Origin and Other Geographical Denominations (of November 16, 1973). In: Industrial Property, 1978, Text 5-006: 001-004.
- Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Hungarian People's Republic on the Protection of Indications of Source, Appellations of Origin and Other Geographical Denominations (of December 14, 1979). In: Industrial Property, vol. 21, 1982, Text 5-009:001–004.
- Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Portuguese Republic on the Protection of Indications of Source, Appellations of Origin and Similar Denominations (Lisbon, September 16, 1977). In: Industrial Property, vol. 19, 1980, Text 5-008: 001-005.
- ²⁶⁷⁹ Treaty between the Swiss Confederation and the Principality of Liechtenstein on Patent Protection (Patent Treaty), Vaduz, December 22, 1978. In: Industrial Property, vol. 19, 1980, Text 2-001: 001-005.
- Arpad Bogsch: Design Laws and Treaties of the World (Including References to the Protection of Works of Applied Art). Leyden: A.W. Sythoff; Washington: Bureau of National Affairs, 1960–, loose-leaf.
 A loose-leaf compilation in English of the legislative and treaty provisions for the protection of designs. The laws of the following countries are included: Australia, Belgium, Canada, France, German Federal Republic, India, Italy, Mexico, Switzerland, Union of South Africa, the United Kingdom and the U.S.A. It also contains the text of multilateral treaties of the Hague Design Union, the Paris Industrial Property Union (Washington Convention 1911, the Hague

D. Commercial Law

Convention 1925, the London Convention 1934), the Universal Copyright Convention, the Berne Copyright Convention (Berlin Convention 1908, Rome Convention 1928, Brussels Convention 1948).

Carlos M. **Correa**, Abdulqawi A. **Yusuf**: *Intellectual Property and International Trade – The TRIPS Agreement*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, September 1998, 496p.

2681

William T. **Fryer**: Patent Law: Harmonization Treaty Decision Is Not Far off – What Course Should the U.S. Take? A Review of the Current Situation and Available Alternatives. In: IDEA: The Journal of Law and Technology, vol. 30, 1990, pp. 275–309.

2682

Orrin G. **Hatch**: *Better Late than Never: Implementation of the 1886 Berne Convention*. In: Cornell International Law Journal, vol. 22, Spring 1989, pp. 171–195.

2683

R. Carl **Moy**: *The History of the Patent Harmonization Treaty: Economic Selfinterest as an Influence*. In: John Marshall Law Review, vol. 26, Spring 1993, pp. 457–495.

2684

e) Book Reviews

World Intellectual Property Guidebooks: Federal Republic of Germany, Austria and Switzerland (Book Review). In: Trademark Reporter, vol. 83, no. 1, January–February 1993, pp. 97–98.

2685

XII. Bankruptcy Law

a) Translations and Introductions

Stephen V. **Berti**: Swiss Debt Enforcement and Bankruptcy Law – English Translation of the Amended Federal Statute on Debt Enforcement and Bankruptcy (SchKG, "Bundesgesetz über Schuldbetreibung und Konkurs"): With an Introduction to Swiss Debt Enforcement and Bankruptcy Law. Zurich: Schulthess; Deventer: Kluwer Law Internat., 1997, 132p.

2686

b) Literature

Gabriel **Aubert**: Swiss Report (Symposium on the Protection of Workers' Rights in the Event of Insolvency and Business Reorganization). In: Connecticut Journal of International Law, vol. 5, no. 1, Fall 1989, pp. 171–182.

2687

Bruno **Boesch**: *The Swissair Debacle – Will the Phoenix Rise?* In: The European Lawyer, December 2001, pp. 24–26.

2688

Barbara Ann **Deutsch**, Stacy Allen **Morales**: *Bankruptcy Code Section 304 and U.S. Recognition of Foreign Bankruptcies: The Tyranny of Comity*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 39, August 1984, pp. 1573–1597.

- Denis Forster, Donald Kravet, Joseph Samet: Multinational Insolvencies.
 In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York:
 Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1993, pp. 7–29.
- Richard A. **Gitlin**: *The International Void in the Law of Multinational Bankruptcies*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 42, February 1987, pp. 307–325.
- Jeremy J.O. **Harwood**: *Bankruptcy Arbitration and the Unwilling Debtor* (*Feature*). In: Dispute Resolution Journal, vol. 48, Dec. 1993, pp. 28–79.
- ²⁶⁹³ Eric A. **Henzy**: *Resolving Conflicts under Section 304 of the Bankruptcy Code: In Re Metzeler (Student Note)*. In: Connecticut Journal of International Law, vol. 3, i. 2, Spring 1988, pp. 439–471.
- ²⁶⁹⁴ Ulrich **Huber**: Creditor Equality in Transnational Bankruptcies: The United States Position. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 19, Fall 1986, pp. 741–783.
- Michael J. Ireland, Martin N. Flics: Bankruptcy and the Problems of Multi-Jurisdictional Workouts. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1990, pp. 175–254.
- Michael J. Ireland, Martin N. Flics: Bankruptcy and the Problems of Multi-Jurisdictional Workouts. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October 1991, pp. 415–499.
- Peter Janovsky, Stuart A. Krause: Relief under Section 304 of the Bankruptcy Code: Clarifying the Principal Role of Comity in Transnational Insolvencies. In: Fordham Law Review, vol. 64, May 1996, pp. 2591–2611.
- David Jenny: Debt Recovery in Switzerland. In: Bermans (gen. ed.), Andrew Bogle (consultant ed.), Debt Recovery in Europe. Bristol: Jordans, 1995, pp. 295–313.
- Lynn M. **LoPucki**: *Cooperation in International Bankruptcy: A Post-Universalist Approach*. In: Cornell Law Review, vol. 84, 1999, pp. 696–762.
- 2700 Kurt Hans Nadelmann: The Lure in "International Bankruptcies" of Assets Located Abroad. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 33, no. 2, April 1984, pp. 431–436.
- 2701 Raymond T. Nimmer, Glenna England Crews: Bankruptcy and Intellectual Property: Domestic and European Interface between Technology and Insolvency Law. In: Journal of Proprietary Rights, vol. 5, no. 2, 1993, pp. 5–9.
- Henry **Peter**: *From Atomism to Consolidation in Group's Insolvency*. In: Peter Nobel (ed.), Internationales Gesellschaftsrecht. Berne: Stämpfli, 1998, pp. 87–115 (Schriften zum internationalen Gesellschaftsrecht, Heft 1/1998).
- ²⁷⁰³ Stefan Albrecht **Riesenfeld**: Domestic Effects of Foreign Liquidation and Rehabilitation Proceedings in the Light of Comparative Law. In:

Alexander Lüderitz, Jochen Schröder (eds.), Internationales Privatrecht und Rechtsvergleichung im Ausgang des 20. Jahrhunderts. Bewahrung oder Wende? Festschrift für Gerhard Kegel. Frankfurt a.M.: Metzner, 1977, pp. 433–449.

Germany, Switzerland, England, the U.S., Canada, France, Italy, Belgium and Luxembourg.

Melissa S. **Rimel**: American Recognition of International Insolvency Proceedings: Deciphering Section 304(c) [Comment]. In: Bankruptcy Developments Journal, vol. 9, 1992, pp. 453–483.

270

Kurt **Siehr**: *International Aspects of Bankruptcy*. In: Italo Andolina (ed.), Transnational Aspects of Procedural Law, 10th World Congress on Procedural Law (Taormina, September 17–23, 1995): General Reports. Milan: Giuffrè, vol. 2, 1998, pp. 783–846 (Pubblicazioni della Facoltà di Giurisprudenza, Università di Catania, nuova ser., 157/1–157/3).

2705

Thomas **Sprecher**, Rolf P. **Jetzer**: *English Summary of "Introduction to Swiss Debt Enforcement and Bankruptcy Law" by Daniel Eisele*. In: Einführung in das neue Schuldbetreibungs- und Konkursrecht der Schweiz. Zurich: Niederer Kraft & Frey, 1997, pp. 70–73 (NKF-Schriftenreihe, vol. 6).

.700

Daniel **Staehelin**: *The Foreign Insolvency Practitioner Confronted with the Swiss Banking Secrecy*. In: Eurofenix, September 2001, pp. 10–12.

2707

Daniel **Staehelin**: *Switzerland and EU-Regulated Insolvency Cases*. In: Eurofenix, Spring 2003, pp. 10–12.

2708

Barbara K. Unger: *United States Recognition of Foreign Bankruptcies*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 19, Fall 1985, pp. 1153–1183.

2709

Jörg A. Witmer, Marc Schwenninger, Martin Kurer: *The Insolvency Laws of Switzerland*. In: Carl Felsenfeld, Allan L. Gropper, Howard Beltzer (eds.), International Insolvency. New York: Juris Publishing, vol. 2, 2000, Swi 1–Swi 73 (loose-leaf).

2710

Karl Wüthrich: Debt Restructuring Proceedings per the Revised Debt Prosecution and Bankruptcy Statute. Zurich: Wenger Plattner/WP Focus, September 1995 (Reprint October 2001), 14p.

2711

Available online at: http://wenger-plattner.ch/documents/wp_nachlass_e.pdf

2712

Karl **Wüthrich**: Debentures in the Bankruptcy of the Debtor: Consequences of the Appointment or Non-Appointment of a Joint Representative Pursuant to Art. 1183 Swiss Code of Obligations. Zurich: Wenger Plattner/WP Focus, 2001, pp. 9–14.

Mr. Wüthrich has been in charge of the Chapter 11-like proceedings regarding Swissair since fall 2001 and publishes an English website with his decisions and with recent developments which may provide English language access to Swiss bankruptcy issues.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

- Switzerland (Geneva Surveillance Authority for Debts and Bankruptcy)
 Decision in Guinea v. Maritime International Nominees Establishment.
 In: International Legal Materials, vol. 26, no. 2, March 1987, pp. 382–395.
 Guinea v. Maritime International Nominees Establishment 26 I.L.M. 382 (1987).
- 2714 Ronald J. Silverman, Richard A. Gitlin: International Insolvency and the Maxwell Communication Corporation Case: One Example of Progress in the 1990's. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), August 1992, pp. 7–46.

XIII. Switzerland and World War II (Reparations, Restitution and Indemnification Claims etc.)

a) Translations and Introductions

- Jean-François **Bergier** (ed.): Switzerland, National Socialism and the Second World War: Final Report of the Independent Commission of Experts. Zurich: Pendo, 2002, 597p.
- Teresa **Giovannini**: *The Holocaust and Looted Art*. In: Art, Antiquity and Law, vol. 7, i. 3, September 2002, pp. 263–280.
- Donald P. Hilty: Retrospectives on Switzerland in World War Two. Rockport, ME: Picton Press, 2001, 138p.
 Most essays were originally published in a volume by the Neue Zürcher Zeitung under the title "Der Zweite Weltkrieg und die Schweiz", 1997.
- Georg **Kreis**: The Independent Commission of Experts: Switzerland Second World War. In: Spoils of War, no. 7, August 2000, pp. 50–52.
- Andrea F.G. **Raschèr**: *The Washington Conference on Holocaust-Era- Assets (November 30–December 3, 1998)*. In: International Journal of Cultural Property, vol. 8, no. 1, 1998, pp. 338–343.
- U.S. Congress, Senate, Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs: Swiss Banks and the Status of Assets of Holocaust Survivors or Heirs: Hearing before the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs, United States Senate, 105th Congress, Second Session on the Circumstances Surrounding the Deposit of Assets into Swiss Banks by European Jews and Others, the Methodology Utilized by the Financial Institutions in Recording and Maintaining these Accounts, and the Response by Swiss Banks to Claims and Inquiries made by Holocaust Survivors or Heirs regarding these Accounts (April 23, 1996). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1996, 73p.
- U.S. Congress, Senate, Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs: Swiss Banks and Attempts to Recover Assets Belonging to the Victims of the Holocaust: Hearing before the Committee on Banking,

Housing and Urban Affairs, United States Senate, 105th Congress, First Session on the Inquiry into the Assets of Holocaust Victims Deposited in Swiss Banks and the Issues Surrounding the Recovery and Restoration of Gold and Other Assets Looted by Nazi Germany during World War II, and the Acts of Restitution which Must Follow (May 15, 1997). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1997, 625p.

U.S. Congress, Senate, Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs: Swiss Banks and the Shredding of Holocaust Era Documents: Hearing before the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs, United States Senate, 105th Congress, First Session on the Inquiry into the Assets of Holocaust Victims Deposited in Swiss Banks and the Issues Surrounding the Recovery and Restoration of Gold and Other Assets Looted by Nazi Germany during World War II, and the Acts of Restitution which Must Follow (May 6, 1997). Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1997, 29p.

Rolf H. **Weber**: *Holocaust-Related Claims and Liability of Swiss Banks*: ²⁷ *Political and Legal Implications*. In: The International Lawyer, vol. 36, no. 4, 2002, pp. 1213–1227.

b) Literature

Attesting to History (Auditing Swiss Bank Accounts Dating Back to World War II) [News]. In: Journal of Accountancy, vol. 183, no. 2, February 1997, p. 10(2).

Ernst & Young Joins Swiss Audit Effort (E&Y) [News]. In: Journal of Accountancy, vol. 184, no. 3, September 1997, p. 18(2).

2724

2726

2729

Jodi **Berlin Ganz**: *Heirs without Assets and Assets without Heirs: Recovering and Reclaiming Dormant Swiss Bank Accounts*. In: Fordham International Law Journal, vol. 20, no. 4, April 1997, pp. 1306–1373.

Thomas G. **Borer**: Assets of the Holocaust: The Swiss Perspective. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 3, Spring 1999, pp. 649–658.

A Postscript to the Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".

Michael **Bradfield**: *The Role of the Independent Committee of Eminent Persons*. In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, 1998, pp. 231–236.

Michael **Bradfield**, Sidney **Clearfield**, Thomas **Kline**, Egon **Guttman**, Lynn **Nicholas**, Seymour J. **Rubin**, Detlev F. **Vagts**: *Conference: Neutrality, Morality, and the Holocaust: Panel Discussion*. In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, 1998, pp. 249–256.

Pierre Th. **Braunschweig**: In the Eye of the Hurricane: Switzerland in World War II. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 3, 1999, pp. 659–674.

A Postscript to the Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".

- 2731 Bernard Caron, Alicia Appleman-Jurman: The Claimants Speak: Insurance Claims of Holocaust Victims and Their Heirs. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 61–66.
 Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- 2732 Terry Carter: Accidental Allies. While Fighting for Return of Stolen Assets, Lawyers for Holocaust Victims Spar over Leadership and Fees. In: ABA Journal, vol. 83, June 1997, p. 30.
 United States. Switzerland SIC code 8111.
- Joy Charnley, Malcolm Pender (eds.): Switzerland and the World Wars. Berne: Peter Lang, 1999, 128p. (Occasional Papers in Swiss Studies, no. 2). "Schweizerspiegel" (1938) and "Zeit des Fasans" (1988).
- Victor D. Comras, Eric Wollman, Deborah Senn: American Government Officials Speak. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 23–41. Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- 2735 Irwin Cotler: The Holocaust, Thefticide, and Restitution: A Legal Perspective. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, 1998, pp. 601–623. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.
- Alfonse **D'Amato**: Justice, Dignity, and Restitution of Holocaust Victims' Assets. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, 1998, pp. 427–432. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.
- 2737 Rafael **Efrat**: The Moral Appeal of Personal Bankruptcy. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 141–167.

 Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- 2738 Hector Feliciano, Owen Pell, Nick Goodman: Nazi-Stolen Art. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 67–90.
 Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- ²⁷³⁹ Barry A. **Fisher**: *No Roads Lead to Rome: The Fate of the Romany People under the Nazis and in Post-War Restitution.* In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 3, 1999, pp. 513–545.
- 2740 Barry A. Fisher, William Palmer, Ricardo Echeverria, Mark R. Richter: What Happens Next? In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 91–140.
 Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- 2741 Bennett **Freeman**: *The U.S. Government and the Wartime Neutrals: History and Justice after Half a Century*. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 453–458.

 Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.
- Patty **Gerstenblith**: Cultural Property and World War II Some Implications for American Museums: A Legal Background. In: Legal Problems of Museum Administration, SC40 ALI/ABA, 1998, pp. 17–28.

Daniel **Girsberger**: *Private International Law and Unclaimed Assets in Switzerland = Das internationale Privatrecht der nachrichtenlosen Vermögen in der Schweiz.* Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague, Boston:

Michael D. Goldhaber: Eminent Clerks Return Swiss Gold. In: The Na-

International Organizations Claims Resolution Tribunal for Dormant Accounts in Switzerland

Malvina Halberstam: Framing the Issues. In: Cardozo Law Review,

tional Law Journal, vol. 21, no. 47, July 19, 1999, p. A17.

2744

Kluwer Law International, 1997, 79p.

vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 443–452.

- Investigations.

Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	
Antonino Janner : <i>The Protecting Power in International Law According to the Experiences of Switzerland during World War II (Translated from German by P. Monney)</i> . Washington, D.C.: Department of State, Division of Language Services, 1949, 114p. (Translation, TC no. 33599 Universität Basel, Institut für internationale Beziehungen. Schriftenreihe, Heft 7).	2746
Lord Janner of Braunstone , Q.C. : Keynote Address: The Quest for Justice. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 3–6. Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".	2747
Lawrence M. Kaye : Looted Art: What Can and Should Be Done? In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 657–670. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2748
Bill Kisliuk : Swiss Banks' Payments May Mean Big Fees (Holocaust Victim Reparation). In: New Jersey Law Journal, vol. 153, no. 7, Aug. 17, 1998, p. 8.	2749
Thomas Kline : <i>The Recovery of Stolen Art Sold in the United States from a "Neutral" Country</i> . In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, 1998, pp. 243–248.	2750
Michael J. Kurtz : Resolving a Dilemma: The Inheritance of Jewish Property. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 625–655. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2751
Kathryn H. Lamont : Banking Secrecy Lifted: The Swiss Act to Counter Attacks Launched as a Result of Their Bank's Actions during World War II and Thereafter. In: Dickinson Journal of International Law, vol. 16, no. 1, Fall 1997, pp. 227–249.	2752
Naphtali Lau-Lavie : <i>In Pursuit of Justice: Recovering Looted Assets of European Jewry</i> . In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 583–589. <i>Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved</i> .	2753
Wendy R. Leibowitz : Getting the Gnomes of Zurich to Cough Up; Lawyers Pursuing Holocaust Wealth Face Huge Evidentiary Obstacles, but They're Unfazed. In: The National Law Journal, vol. 19, no. 22, January 27, 1997, p. A12.	2754
257	

- Suzannah **Linton**: Righting a Wrong or Prolonging the Agony? The Work of the Claims Resolution Tribunal for Dormant Accounts in Switzerland. In: Leiden Journal of International Law, vol. 12, no. 2, 1999, pp. 373–389.
- 2756 António **Louçã**: *Nazi Gold and the Swiss-Portuguese Connection*. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 497–506. *Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved*.
- 2757 Christoph Meili: Christoph Meili Tells His Story. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 43–45.
 Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".
- Susan **Orenstein**: Gold Warriors: The Inside Story of the Historic \$1.25 Billion Settlement between Holocaust Victims and the Swiss Banks. In: American Lawyer, vol. 20, no. 7, September 1998, pp. 62–68.
- Nicholas **Poncet**: *Swiss Banks' Handling of Dormant Accounts since the End of World War II.* In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 25, no. 2, 1997, pp. 68–73.
- Gregg J. **Rickman**: *Swiss Banks and Jewish Souls*. New Brunswick, NJ: Transaction, 1999, 294p.
- Seymour J. **Rubin**: *Conference: Neutrality, Morality and the Holocaust.* In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, no. 1, 1998, pp. 61–82.
- Thomas A. **Sage**: Between a Rock and a Hard Place: The Legal and Moral Juxtaposition of Switzerland's Bank Secrecy Laws as Illustrated by the Revelation of Nazi-Era Accounts. In: Houston Journal of International Law, vol. 21, Fall 1998, pp. 117–150.
- Tibor Sallay: Switzerland: Act on Assets of Victims of National Socialism
 Background and History of the Act. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 12, 1963, pp. 87–91.
- Marco **Sassòli**, Rolf **Bloch**: *The Swiss Special Fund for Holocaust Victims: Innovative and Pragmatic Solutions in Favour of the Victims in a Difficult Environment*. In: Justice Review of the International Association of Jewish Lawyers and Jurists, no. 17, June 1998, pp. 30–34.
- Lawrence W. Schonbrun: Time Bandits: How Similar Are Holocaust-Litigation Lawyers to the Swiss Banks? In: The Los Angeles Daily Journal, vol. 112, i. 25, February 9, 1999, p. 6 col. 3.
- William Schwartz: The Holocaust: Does Time Heal all Wrongs? In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 433–442.
 Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.
- Neal M. Sher, Michael Berenbaum, Arthur L. Smith, Jr., Burt Newborne: The Search for Nazi Assets: A Historical Perspective. In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 7–22. Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".

i	Richard J. Sideman , Steven M. Katz : <i>Swiss Gold (California Law Business)</i> . In: The Los Angeles Daily Journal, vol. 112, i. 142, July 26, 1999, p. S24 col. 1.	2768
1	Israel Singer : Why Now? In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 421–426. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2769
	Arthur L. Smith , Jr. : Questions concerning the Looted Nazi Gold Controversy. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, 1998, pp. 483–490. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2770
	Steven J. Stein : <i>Nazi Gold and International Law (Switzerland)</i> . In: New York Law Journal, vol. 216, no. 97, November 18, 1996, p. 1 col. 1.	2771
	Ralph Steinhardt , Anita Ramasastry , Michael Hausfeld , Martin Mendelsohn , Edward Fagan : <i>The Lawyers Speak: Actions Taken against Swiss Banks and European Insurance Companies in United States Courts</i> . In: Whittier Law Review, vol. 20, i. 1, Fall 1998, pp. 47–59. Fifteenth Annual International Law Symposium "Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice".	2772
(Robert A. Swift : <i>The Financial Underside to the Holocaust Litigation</i> . In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 521–525. <i>Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved</i> .	2773
	Detlev F. Vagts : <i>International Law in the Third Reich</i> . In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 84, July 1990, pp. 661–704.	2774
	Detlev F. Vagts : <i>Switzerland, International Law and World War II.</i> In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 91, no. 3, 1997, pp. 466–475.	2775
,	Detlev F. Vagts : <i>Neutrality Law in World War II</i> . In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 459–482. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2776
	Paul A. Volcker: Dormant Accounts in Swiss Banks: The Independent Committee of Eminent Persons. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 513–520. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2777
	Roger M. Witten: Switzerland's Response to the Claims of Holocaust Victims: A Mid-Term Report. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 527–534. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2778
; ;	Eric Wollman : Nazi Gold and Other Assets of the Holocaust: The Search for Justice. In: Cardozo Law Review, vol. 20, no. 2, December 1998, pp. 535–541. Symposium: The Holocaust Fifty Years Later; Moral and Legal Issues Unresolved.	2779
	Jean Ziegler : The Swiss, the Gold and the Dead. New York: Harcourt Brace, 1998, 322p. Translated from the German "Die Schweiz, das Gold und die Toten", Munich: Goldman, 1998,	2780

331p., by John Brownjohn.

- c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews
- Denise B. Kachin: Government Report Finds Swiss Were Not Neutral in Financing Nazi War Deals. In: Andrews Bank & Lender Liability Litigation Reporter, vol. 5, 1997, p. 5.

Friedman v. Union Bank of Switzerland (Cloaked Asset).

E. Civil Procedure

a) Translations and Introductions

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Enforcement of a Money Claim in Switzerland. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, 1997, 7p.

Outline of procedure: Payment order, court proceedings, enforcement, liquidation, bankruptcy procedures, debt enforcement requests (Annex).

Lucien W. Valloni, Beat M. Barthold: Federal Act on Civil Jurisdiction (FACJ). Zurich: Schulthess, 2002, 171p.

Introduction in English and translation of statute (English/German/French/Italian).

Nedim Peter Vogt, Daniel Hochstrasser: Commercial Litigation and Enforcement of Foreign Judgments in Switzerland. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1995, 110p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 2).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Hans Ulrich Walder-Richli: Law of Civil Procedure (Chapter 16). In: 2785 François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 287-299.

b) Literature

Developments in the Law – State-Court Jurisdiction (Note). In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 73, March 1960, pp. 909–1017.

Lugano Convention: Convention on Jurisdiction and the Enforcement of Judgements in Civil and Commercial Matters Done at Lugano on 16 September 1988. Zurich: Schulthess, 2 vols., 1991, 270p. (vol. 13), 332p. (vol. 14) (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell' Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vols. 13–14).

Vol. 13: Text and explanatory report, vol. 14: Travaux préparatoires. English, French, German and Italian. Other titles: "Convention de Lugano: Convention concernant la compétence judiciaire et l'exécution des décisions en matière civile et commerciale faite à Lugano le 16 septembre 1988 = Übereinkommen von Lugano: Übereinkommen über die gerichtliche Zuständigkeit und die Vollstreckung gerichtlicher Entscheidungen in Zivil- und Handelssachen, geschlossen in Lugano am 16. September 1988 = Convenzione di Lugano: Convenzione concernente la competenza giurisdizionale e l'esecuzione delle decisioni in materia civile e commerciale, fatta a Lugano il 16 settembre 1988".

Predictability and Comity: Toward Common Principles of Extraterritorial Jurisdiction (Note). In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 98, April 1985. pp. 1310-1330.

Stay Lifted for Litigation in Swiss Courts (Case Summary, Debtor Protection). In: West's Bankruptcy Newsletter, October 15, 1997, pp. 7–8.

261

2783

2782

2784

2786

2787

2788

- 2790 Swiss Award Refused Enforcement in France. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 12, no. 7, July 1997, p. 3.
- Transnational Litigation: Discovery Abroad. In: American Society of International Law Proceedings, vol. 77, April 14–16, 1983, pp. 58–74.
 Louis E. Emery is the reporter of the panel.
- 2792 Christoph J.C. Albrecht, Christoph B. Bühler: Switzerland. In: Dennis Campbell, Susan Cotter (eds.), Serving Process and Obtaining Evidence Abroad. London, The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, vol. 20, 1998, pp. 387–445 (The Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, Special Issue).
- ²⁷⁹³ Jean **Allain**: A Century of International Adjudication: The Rule of Law and Its Limits. Geneva: IUHEI, 2000, 339p.
- P.L. Baeck: Imposition of Legal Fees and Disbursements of Prevailing Party upon the Losing Party – Under the Laws of Switzerland. In: American Bar Association International and Comparative Law Section Proceedings, 1962, pp. 124–126.
- ²⁷⁹⁵ Samuel **Baumgartner**, Gerhard **Walter**: *Utility and Feasibility of Transnational Rules of Civil Procedure: Some German and Swiss Reactions to the Hazard-Taruffo Project*. In: Texas International Law Journal, vol. 33, i. 3, Summer 1998, pp. 463–476. *Special Issue: The Transnational Rules of Civil Procedure.*
- Samuel **Baumgartner**, Gerhard **Walter**: *Improving the Prospects of the Transnational Rules of Civil Procedure Project: Some Thoughts on Purpose and Means of Implementation*. In: Zeitschrift für Zivilprozess international, vol. 5, 2001, pp. 477–497.

 Also published in Risumeikan Law Review (International Edition), no. 18, 2001, pp. 169–188.
- Samuel Baumgartner, Gerhard Walter, Christian Benz: Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Judgments. In: Gerhard Walter, Samuel Baumgartner (eds.), Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Judgements Outside the Scope of the Brussels and Lugano Conventions. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 1–45 (Civil Procedure in Europe, vol. 3).
- Pieter Bekker, Roger P. Alford: International Courts and Tribunals. In: International Lawyer, vol. 33, Summer 1999, pp. 537–548.
 Review of the international legal developments in 1998.
- 2799 Christian Benz: Forum Shopping (Chapter 23/Switzerland). In: Carel J.H. Baron van Lynden (ed.), Forum Shopping. London, Hong Kong: Lloyd's of London Press, 1998 (3rd ed.), 14p.
- Martin Bernet, Nicolas C. Ulmer: Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Civil Judgments in Switzerland. In: International Lawyer, vol. 27, no. 2, Summer 1993, pp. 317–341.
- Martin **Bernet**, Nicolas C. **Ulmer**: *Recognition and Enforcement in Switzerland of US Judgments Containing an Award of Punitive Damages*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 22, no. 6, June 1994, pp. 272–275.

Michael Brandon: Sovereign Immunity – Enforcement and Attachment.

In: International Financial Law Review, 1982, pp. 32–38. *The U.N., the U.K, Germany, Switzerland, France and the U.S.*

Lenore B. Browne : <i>Extraterritorial Discovery: An Analysis Based on Good Faith (Note)</i> . In: Columbia Law Review, vol. 83, June 1983, pp. 1320–1350.	2803
Theodor Bühler : Seignorial Jurisdictions in the Territories of the Diocese of Basle According to Sources of the 13th to the 15th Centuries. In: Lloyd Bonfield (ed.), Seignorial Jurisdiction. Berlin: Duncker & Humblot, 2000, pp. 77–102 (Comparative Studies in Continental and Anglo-American Legal History, vol. 21 =Vergleichende Untersuchungen zur kontinentaleuropäischen und anglo-amerikanischen Rechtsgeschichte, Bd. 21).	2804
Lucius Caflisch : Contemporary Practice on International Claims in Switzerland. In: Richard B. Lillich, Burns H. Weston (eds.), International Claims: Contemporary European Practice. Charlottesville: University Press of Virginia, vol. 15, 1982, pp. 139–186 (Procedural Aspects of International Law Series).	2805
Andrew Clapham : Revising Human Rights in the Private Sphere: Using the European Convention on Human Rights to Protect the Right of Access to the Civil Courts. In: Craig Scott (ed.), Torture as Tort: Comparative Perspectives on the Development of Transnational Human Rights Litigation. Oxford, Portland, OR: Hart Publishing, 2001, pp. 513–535.	2806
William Dale : <i>Statutory Reform: The Draftsman and the Judge</i> . In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 30, 1981, pp. 141–164. <i>The U.K., France, Sweden, Germany, the U.S. and Switzerland.</i>	2807
Felix Dasser , Georg Naegeli : <i>Switzerland: International Rescue</i> . In: Legal Week Global, January 2004, pp. 24–25. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch (publications)	2808
Pascal W. Di Fronzo : <i>The Hague Evidence Convention in the Aftermath of Société Nationale Industrielle Aérospatiale (Note)</i> . In: Hastings International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 12, Spring 1989, pp. 735–754.	2809
Adrian U. Dörig : <i>The Finality of U.S. Judgments in Civil Matters as a Prerequisite for Recognition and Enforcement in Switzerland.</i> In: Texas International Law Journal, vol. 32, no. 2, 1997, pp. 271–305.	2810
Mark A. Dombroff : <i>Taking Depositions Abroad</i> . In: Litigation and Administrative Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), September 1984, pp. 9–20.	2811
Bernard Dorsaz : <i>Enforcement of Money Judgments in Switzerland</i> . In: Lawrence W. Newman (ed.), Enforcement of Money Judgments Abroad. Yonkers, NY: Juris Publishing, 1997, loose-leaf (31p.).	2812
Donald C. Dowling, Jr. : Forum Shopping and Other Reflections on Litigation Involving U.S. and European Businesses. In: Pace International Law Review, vol. 7, Spring, 1995, pp. 465–483.	2813

- James G. **Dwyer**: *Taking Evidence and Breaking Treaties*: Aérospatiale and the Need for Common Sense. In: George Washington Journal of International Law and Economics, vol. 21, 1988, pp. 439–478.
- Wolfgang **Egger**: *U.S. Jurisdiction in Conflict with Swiss Sovereignty*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 12, no. 5, 1984, pp. 225–228.
- James O. **Ehinger**: *Prelitigation Planning in Multinational Cases (Feature)*. In: Arizona Attorney, vol. 33, April 1997, pp. 21–23, 33–35.
- Karen A. Feagle: Extraterritorial Discovery: A Social Contract Perspective.
 In: Duke Journal of Comparative and International Law, vol. 7, Fall 1996, pp. 297–317.
 Symposium: The United Nations, Regional Organization and Military Operations.
- Eric E. Freedman, W. Michael Reisman: The Plaintiff's Dilemma: Illegally Obtained Evidence and Admissibility in International Adjudication. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 76, October 1982, pp. 737–753.
- Lionel Frei: Discovery, Secrecy, and International Mutual Assistance in Civil Matters. In: Roger Zäch (ed.), Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, pp. 169–205 (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).
- Lionel Frei: Switzerland (Transnational Litigation Part II: Perspectives from the U.S. and Abroad). In: International Lawyer, vol. 18, no. 4, Fall 1984, pp. 789–792.
- Lon L. **Fuller**: *The Forms and Limits of Adjudication*. In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 92, December 1978, pp. 353–409.
- Horace Gautier, Eva Patricia Stormann: Good News for Litigators: Switzerland to Ratify the Lugano Convention on Jurisdiction and on the Enforcement of Judgments. In: Journal of International Banking Law, vol. 6, i. 4, 1991, pp. 161–166.
- Paul Gmuer: International Judicial Cooperation under Swiss Law. In: Reports of the Sixth I.B.A. Conference, Oslo, 1956. The Hague: [s.n.], 1957, pp. 323–334.
- Joseph P. Griffin, Mark N. Bravin: Beyond Aérospatiale: A Commentary on Foreign Discovery Provisions of the Restatement (Third) and the Proposed Amendments to the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure. In: International Lawyer, vol. 25, Summer 1991, pp. 331–349.
- Laurence C. **Gruzman**: Some Observations on Procedure in Foreign Countries. In: Australian Law Journal, vol. 49, 1975, pp. 577–580.

 Greece, Switzerland (Canton of Zurich).
- Walther J. Habscheid: The Enforcement of Non-Money Judgments in Switzerland. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 93–109 (Publications of

E. Civil Procedure

the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut	Suisse de
Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Ins	
Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto co	omparato,
vol. 7).	

Hans Andreas **Hammelmann**: *Hearsay Evidence, a Comparison*. In: Law Quarterly Review, vol. 67, 1951, pp. 67–80.

2827

France, Italy, Switzerland and Germany.

Michel **Haymann**: *Contribution on Switzerland*. In: Stephen Cromie (ed.), International Commercial Litigation. London: Butterworths, Charlottesville, VA: Michie, 1997 (2nd ed.), various pages.

2828

C. Peck **Hayne**, **Jr.**: *Anschuetz*, *International Discovery American-Style*, *and the Hague Evidence Convention*. In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 19, Fall 1986, pp. 87–169.

2829

Daniel **Hochstrasser**, Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Country Report Switzerland*. In: A Practical Guide to the Enforcement of Foreign Judgements. London, Dordrecht, Boston: Kluwer, 1995 (Section on Switzerland).

2830

Zhenjie **Hu**: Chinese Perspectives on International Jurisdiction and the Enforcement of Judgements in Contractual Matters: A Comparative Study of the Relevant Provisions of Chinese, Swiss and US Law, of the European Conventions and of Other International Treaties. Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, 437p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 39).

2831

Yves **Jeanrenaud**, Bernard **Vischer**: *Switzerland – A Legal Guide to Transnational Litigation*. In: International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement, August 1992, pp. 33–37.

2832

Mary Kay **Kane**, Ronan E. **Degnan**: *The Exercise of Jurisdiction over and Enforcement of Judgments against Alien Defendants*. In: Hastings Law Journal, vol. 39, April 1988, pp. 799–855.

2833

Terry Richard **Kane**: *Prosecuting International Terrorists in United States Courts: Gaining the Jurisdictional Threshold.* In: Yale Journal of International Law, vol. 12, Summer 1987, pp. 294–341.

2834

Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *Enforcement of US Judgments in Switzerland*. In: Wirtschaft und Recht, 1983, pp. 211–244.

2835

2836

Andreas **Kellerhals**, Dirk **Trüten**: *Equality under Swiss Law*. In: Saint Louis Warsaw Transatlantic Law Journal, 1999, pp. 37–53.

2837

Konstantinos D. **Kerameus**: *Distribution Proceedings and Relationships among Creditors in a Comparative Perspective*. In: Jürgen Basedow, Isaak Meier, Anton K. Schnyder, Talia Einhorn, Daniel Girsberger (eds.), Private Law in the International Arena: From National Conflict Rules Towards Harmonization and Unification: *Liber Amicorum* Kurt Siehr. The Hague: T.M.C. Asser Press; Zurich: Schulthess, 2000, pp. 311–328.

Patricia Anne **Kuhn**: Société Nationale Industrielle Aérospatiale: The Supreme Court's Misguided Approach to the Hague Evidence Conven-

- *tion (Comment)*. In: Boston University Law Review, vol. 69, November 1989, pp. 1011–1066.
- ²⁸³⁹ Karl **Loewenstein**: *Enforcement of American Money Judgments in Switzerland*. In: American Bar Association Section of International & Comparative Law Proceedings, 1958, pp. 115–117.
- ²⁸⁴⁰ Harold G. **Maier**: *Extraterritorial Discovery: Cooperation, Coercion and the Hague Evidence Convention*. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 19, Spring 1986, pp. 239–264.
- ²⁸⁴¹ Richard L. **Marcus**: *The Perils of Privilege: Waiver and the Litigator*. In: Michigan Law Review, vol. 84, 1986, pp. 1605–1655.
- Ruth Dorothee **Masters**: *International Law in National Courts: A Study of the Enforcement of International Law in German, Swiss, French and Belgian Courts*. New York: Columbia University Press, London: P. S. King & Son, 1932, 245p. (Columbia Studies in the Social Sciences, no. 370).
- Isaak Meier: Swiss Civil Justice: With an Emphasis on the Laws of the Canton of Zurich. In: Adrian A. S. Zuckerman (ed.), Civil Justice in Crisis
 Comparative Perspectives of Civil Procedure. New York: Oxford University Press, 1999, pp. 464–485.
- Hermine Herta **Meyer**: Obtaining Evidence in Switzerland for Use in Foreign Courts. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 3, 1954, pp. 412–418.
- ²⁸⁴⁵ Arthur R. **Miller**: International Cooperation in Litigation between the United States and Switzerland: Unilateral Procedural Accommodation in a Test Tube. In: Minnesota Law Review, vol. 49, 1965, pp. 1069–1132.
- John C. **Millian**, Payton **Smith**: *International Discovery: Special Devices and Special Hurdles*. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1985, pp. 165–190.
- Fred L. Morrison: The Swiss Federal Court: Judicial Decision Making and Recruitment. In: Joel B. Grossmann, Joseph Tanenhaus (eds.), Frontiers of Judicial Research. New York: J. Wiley, 1969, pp. 133–162.

 13 papers which were originally presented at a conference sponsored by the Department of Political Science of the University of Iowa in October 1967.
- Thomas N. **Müller**, *et al.*: *Switzerland*. In: John Fellas, Judith L. Holdsworth (eds.), Transnational Litigation: A Practitioner's Guide. New York: Oceana Publications, 1997, pp. 1–101 (Ringbound).
- Thomas N. **Müller**: *New Developments in Swiss Procedure*. In: IBA International Litigation News, August 2000, pp. 32–33.
- Thomas N. Müller, André E. Lebrecht: Forum Shopping and Actions for a Negative Declaration. In: IBA International Litigation News, 1998, pp. 30–32.
 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_24.pdf
- Thomas **Müller**, Markus **Wirth**, Franz **Hoffet**, René **Bösch**, Ulrich **Huber**: *Switzerland*. In: Christian T. Campbell (ed.), International Civil Procedures.

Salzburg: Center for International Legal Studies (CILS), London: Lloyd's of London Press, Sept. 1997, pp. 639–701 (International Business Law Library). CD-ROM. Topics: Introduction. Types of jurisdiction. Ascertaining the applicable law. Court procedure. Pleadings. Obtaining information prior to trial. Interim protection of assets pending trial. Summary judgments. Trial. Judgment and kinds of relief. Post-trial motions. Enforce-

ment and execution of judgments. Appeal. Conclusiveness of judgment. Costs.	
Rosemary E. Myers : <i>Procedural Law (Note)</i> . In: New York University Law Review, vol. 59, 1984, pp. 1343–1393.	2852
Ronald E. Myrick : <i>Obtaining Evidence Abroad for Use in United States Litigation</i> . In: Suffolk Transnational Law Journal, vol. 15, 1991, pp. 1–60. <i>Pp. 52–54 are the appendix, pp. 55–60 contain a selected bibliography.</i>	2853
Kurt Hans Nadelmann : <i>Reprisals against American Judgments?</i> In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 65, 1952, pp. 1184–1191.	2854
Pierre Neiger , James Penrose , G.J.S. Postma , Karl W. Arnold , Ivo Van Bael : <i>Blocking Measures in Other European Countries: Legal Means of Blocking Extraterritorial Claims in France, The Netherlands, Switzerland and the EEC</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, July 1983, pp. 12–16.	2855
Lawrence W. Newman , Michael Burrows : <i>Service of Process in Switzerland</i> . In: New York Law Journal, vol. 206, no. 76, October 17, 1991, p. 3.	2856
Philippe Neyroud : <i>A Swiss View of United States Procedural Law</i> . In: Roger Zäch (ed.), Litigation of Business Matters in the United States and International Legal Assistance. Berne: Paul Haupt, 1984, pp. 43–55 (St. Galler Studien zum Privat-, Handels- und Wirtschaftsrecht, Bd. 3).	2857
Francis William O'Brien : <i>The Jury in Switzerland</i> . In: Brooklyn Law Review, vol. 33, 1966, pp. 58–69.	2858
Francis William O'Brien : <i>Switzerland Questions the Jury</i> . In: Saskatchewan Law Review, vol. 1, 1967, pp. 31–44.	2859
Francis William O'Brien : Why Not Appointed Counsel in Civil Cases? The Swiss Approach. In: Ohio State Law Journal, vol. 28, 1967, pp. 1–18.	2860
Bernard H. Oxman : <i>The Choice between Direct Discovery and Other Means of Obtaining Evidence Abroad: The Impact of the Hague Evidence Convention.</i> In: University of Miami Law Review, vol. 37, May/Sept. 1983, pp. 733–795.	2861
Yves P. Piantino : Recognition and Enforcement of Money Judgments between the United States and Switzerland: An Analysis of the Legal Requirements and Case Law. In: New York Law School Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 17, no. 1, 1997, pp. 91–143.	2862
Yves P. Piantino : <i>Switzerland's Treatment of U.S. Money Judgments</i> . In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 46, Winter 1998, pp. 181–201.	2863
Madeleine Plasencia : Who's Afraid of Humpty Dumpty: Deconstructionist References in Judicial Opinions. In: Seattle University Law Review, vol. 21, Fall 1997, pp. 215–260.	2864

- M. Laurence Popofsky, David B. Goodwin, David M. Goldstein: Conducting Discovery Abroad in Federal Court Litigation. In: Litigation and Administrative Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), December 1988, pp. 209–235.
- Darrell **Prescott**: *Effective Evidence-Taking under the Hague Convention*. In: International Lawyer, vol. 22, Winter 1988, pp. 939–988.
- William **Rand**, Robert N. **Hornick**, Paul D. **Friedland**: *ICSID's Emerging Jurisprudence: The Scope of ICSID's Jurisdiction*. In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 19, no. 1, Fall 1986, pp. 33–61.
- Bernard J. Reverdin: Enforcement of Judgements Obtained under the New York and Illinois Single Act Statutes in Switzerland. In: American Bar Association International and Comparative Law Section Proceedings, 1964, pp. 240–242.
- Jean-Marc Reymond: Summary Proceedings in Switzerland. In: Marc Jobert (ed.), Summary Proceedings. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 337–351.
- William Gorham **Rice**: *A Glimpse of Swiss Intercantonal Litigation*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 6, 1957, pp. 235–256.
- William Gorham Rice: Law among States in Federacy: A Survey of Decisions of the Swiss Federal Tribunal in Intercantonal Controversies.
 Appleton, Wisconsin: C.C. Nelson Pub., vol. 1, 1959, 1019p.
- William Gorham Rice: A Tale of Two Courts: Judicial Settlement of Controversies between the States of the Swiss and American Federations.
 Madison, WI: University of Wisconsin Press, 1967, 133p.
- Kurt **Riechenberg**: The Recognition of Foreign Privileges in United States Discovery Proceedings. In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 9, Spring 1988, pp. 80–137.
- Vicki **Rinne**, Michael **Goldsmith**: *Civil Rico*, *Foreign Defendants*, *and* "*ET*". In: Minnesota Law Review, vol. 73, 1989, pp. 1023–1080.
- 2875 George J. Roman: Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Judgements in Various Foreign Countries. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library, 1984, 58p. Deals separately with recognition and enforcement of judgements in France, Belgium, the Federal Republic of Germany, Italy, The Netherlands, Switzerland, the Soviet Union, Czechoslovakia, Poland and Romania.
- David Joseph Sales: The Hague Evidence Convention: A Matter of Comity? An Unthinkable Cession of Jurisdiction? In: University of Chicago Legal Forum, 1986, pp. 253–281.
 Barriers to International Trade in Professional Services: Comment.
- Dimitri **Santoro**: Forum Non Conveniens: A Valid Defense under the New York Convention? In: ASA Bulletin, vol. 21, no. 4, 2003, pp. 713–735. Online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/ASA%20-%20Article%20FNC.pdf

Patrick Schellenberg, Yves P. Piantino: Recognition of American Judge-

ments in the Courts of Switzerland: Some Legal Aspects. In: International

Urs Schenker, Franz Schenker, Thomas Stäheli, Daniel Peregrina: Court

Proceedings in the Cantons of Zurich and Geneva (Switzerland) - Civil

Litigation Quarterly, vol. 11, no. 3, September 1995, pp. 68–85.

Procedure, Zurich, Geneva: Baker & McKenzie, 1996, 12p.

2878

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Hans Schima , Hans Hoyer : <i>Ordinary Proceedings in First Instance: Central European Countries</i> . In: Konrad Zweigert, Ulrich Drobnig (eds.), International Encyclopedia of Comparative Law. Tübingen: J.C.B. Mohr (Paul Siebeck), Instalment 20, 1984, pp. 101–140. A survey of ordinary proceedings of first instance in the German Federal Republic, Austria and Switzerland.	2880
J. Stratton Shartel : <i>Collection Litigation Raises Multitude of Issues for Trial Lawyers</i> . In: Inside Litigation, vol. 6, no. 10, October 1992, p. 1.	2881
Kurt Siehr: Rules for Declining to Exercise Jurisdiction in Civil and Commercial Matters: Forum Non Conveniens and Lis Pendens – Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIV th International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1994, pp. 163–181 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 24).	2882
Helen Silving : <i>The Oath I & II</i> . In: Yale Law Journal, vol. 68, 1959, pp. 1329–1390, 1527–1577. I. Historical: Roman, German, French, Anglo-American. II. Party oath, oath of the accused, oath of witness, impediments to oath. Systems without oath: China, the U.S.S.R. and Switzerland.	2883
Laura W. Smalley : <i>How to Conduct International Discovery</i> . In: American Jurisprudence (Trials 1), vol. 71, 1999, pp. 1–280.	2884
Otto C. Sommerich , Benjamin Busch : Foreign Law: A Guide to Pleading and Proof. New York: Oceana Publications, 1959, 170p. A study on the pleading, proof and ascertainment by discovery procedures of foreign law. Chapter 13 deals with the proof of foreign law in England, Austria, Switzerland, France and Germany.	2885
Walter B. Stahr : <i>Discovery under 28 U.S.C. § 1782 for Foreign and International Proceedings</i> . In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 30, Spring 1990, pp. 597–641.	2886
Louise Ellen Teitz : <i>Taking Multiple Bites of the Apple: A Proposal to Resolve Conflicts of Jurisdiction and Multiple Proceedings</i> . In: International Lawyer, vol. 26, Spring 1992, pp. 21–64.	2887
Jeanne Terracina , Andrea Mondini : <i>Obtaining Evidence from Switzerland</i> . In: International Litigation News, March 1999, pp. 15–20.	2888
Herdard Toussaint : Conciliation Proceedings in the Federal Republic of Germany, Switzerland, Austria, Scandinavia, England and the United States. In: International Social Science Bulletin, vol. 10, 1958, pp. 616–25.	2889

- Volker **Triebel**: An Outline of the Swiss/German Rules of Civil Procedure and Practice Relating to Evidence. In: Arbitration (Journal of the Chartered Institute of Arbitration), vol. 47, 1982, pp. 221–228.
- Marc D. Veit, Tom K. Sprange: Enforcing English Worldwide Freezing Injunctions in Switzerland: Denilauler, Van Uden and Mietz Revisited.
 In: Business Law International, vol. 5, no. 3, September 2004, pp. 400–422.
- Frank Vischer: Choice of Forum Clauses under Swiss Law and under the Law of the European Community. In: Jack L. Goldsmith (ed.), International Dispute Resolution: The Regulation of Forum Selection: Forteenth Sokol Colloquium. Irvington, NY: Transnational Publishers, 1997, pp. 73–95.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Jurisdiction of Swiss Courts in International Cases*. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, vol. 12, 1990, pp. 162–165.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: *Swiss Report*. In: Charles Platto (ed.), Pre-Trial and Pre-Hearing Procedures Worldwide. London: Graham & Trotman, 1990, pp. 154–166.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**: International Execution against Foreign Judgement Debtors (Swiss Report). London: Sweet & Maxwell, 1993, 20p.
- Nedim Peter Vogt, Stephen V. Berti: Swiss Report. In: Charles Platto (ed.), Trial and Court Procedures Worldwide. London: Graham & Trotman, 1991, pp. 172–181 (International Bar Association Series).
- Nedim Peter Vogt, Stephen V. Berti: Swiss Report. In: Charles Platto (ed.), Civil Appeal Procedures Worldwide. London: Graham & Trotman, 1992, pp. 222–232.
- Nedim Peter Vogt, Stephen V. Berti: Swiss Report. In: Charles Platto, William G. Horton (eds.), Enforcement of Foreign Judgments Worldwide. London, Dodrecht, Boston: Graham & Trotman, 1993 (2nd ed.), pp. 185–194 (International Bar Association Series).
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Matthew T. **Reiter**: *National Report on Swiss Law*. In: Louis Garb, Julian D.M. Lew (eds.), Enforcement of Foreign Judgements. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, vol. 1, 2003, loose-leaf.
- Alfred E. **von Overbeck**: *Some Observations on the Role of the Judge under the Swiss Civil Code*. In: Louisiana Law Review, vol. 37, no. 3 (Special Issue), 1976/77, pp. 681–700.
- Alfred E. von Overbeck: The Role of the Judge under the Swiss Civil Code. In: Samuel J. Stoljar (ed.), Problems of Codification. Canberra: Department of Law, Research School of Social Sciences, Australian National University, 1977, pp. 135–150.
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Switzerland*. In: Francesco Berlingieri (ed.), Time-Barred Actions. London: Lloyd's of London Press, 1993, pp. 209–217.
- Nathalie **Voser**: *Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Interim Measures in Switzerland.* In: International Litigation News, Jan. 1997, pp. 27–29.

Nathalie Voser: Enforcement of Winding Up Orders, Practioner's Com-

Wenceslas J. Wagner: Appellate Jurisdiction of the Supreme Courts of

Federal States. In: Notre Dame Law Review, vol. 34, 1958, pp. 21–43.

ments. In: International Litigation News, January 1998, pp. 12–15.

The U.S., Argentina, Mexico, Brazil, Canada, Australia and Switzerland.

2904

2905

Wenceslas J. Wagner : Original Jurisdiction of National Suprem In: St. John's Law Review, vol. 33, 1959, pp. 217–248. The U.S., Argentina, Mexico, Brazil, Canada, Australia and Switzerland.	ie Courts.	2906
Gerhard Walter : <i>The Civil Law Approach</i> . In: Campbell McLach Nygh (eds.), Transnational Tort Litigation: Jurisdictional Princip don: Oxford University Press, 1996, pp. 41–58.		2907
Gerhard Walter : <i>Mass Tort Litigation in Germany and Switzer</i> Duke Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 11, no. 2, 2001, pp. 369–3 Available online at: http://www.law.duke.edu/journals/djcil/articles/djcil/1p369.html	379.	2908
Gerhard Walter , Fridolin M.R. Walther : <i>International Litigation:</i> periences and Future Perspectives. In: Thomas Cottier, Alexandr (eds.), Swiss Papers on European Integration. Berne: Stämpfli Schulthess; Brussels: Bruylant, vol. 25, 2000, 75p. Also published in Federico Carpi, Michele Angelo Lupoi (eds.), Essays on Transa Comparative Civil Procedure = Scritti sul diritto processuale civile transnazionale et Torino: Giappichelli 2001, pp. 155–198 (in English and Italian).	ra Caplazi i; Zurich:	2909
Patrick Wautelet : <i>Swiss Bundesgericht, 26 September 1997, Strotive to the Litigants to Act Promptly.</i> In: European Review of Privol. 9, i. 1, 2001, pp. 81–92.		2910
Philip R. White , Lewis A. Kaplan : <i>International Discovery</i> . In: Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising I tute (PLI), November 1985, pp. 115–140.		2911
André Aloys Wicki : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: John F. McClatchey, Davi nock, <i>et al.</i> (eds.), Obtaining Discovery Abroad. Chicago, IL: Ame Association – Section of Antitrust Law, 1990, pp. 81–104 (Antit Practice Handbook Series, vol. 1).	erican Bar	2912
Luzius Wildhaber : Specific Extra-Territorial Applications of tion Resulting in Conflicts: Export, Trade and Financial Cont Continental Experience. In: Cecil J. Olmstead (ed.), Extra-Territ plication of Laws and Responses Thereto. Oxford: International L ciation and ESP Publishing Ltd., 1984, pp. 63–69.	trols: The torial Ap-	2913
M.H. Wirth: Attachment of Swiss Bank Accounts: A Remedy for tional Debt Collection. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 36, 1981, pp. 10		2914
c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews		
Collection of Jurisprudence of the European Court of Justice of	and of the	2915

Highest Courts of the States Parties concerning the Lugano Convention.

- Zurich: Schulthess, 1992 (vol. 1)–, 757p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law).
- French and German titles: "Recueil de la jurisprudence de la Cour des Communautés Européennes et des Cours Suprêmes des États Parties relative à la Convention de Lugano" = "Sammlung von Entscheidungen des Europäischen Gerichtshofes und der obersten Gerichte der Mitgliedstaaten betreffend das Lugano-Abkommen".
- Swiss Court Won't Recognize Peruvian Court Decision. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 13, no. 9, September 1, 1998, pp. 18–19.
- Switzerland: Supreme Court Opinion in the Second Santa Fe Case concerning Judicial Assistance. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 24, no. 3, May 1985, pp. 745–761.
- Switzerland: Swiss Supreme Court Opinion concerning Judicial Assistance in the Santa Fe Case. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 22, no. 4, July 1983, pp. 785–798.
- The Interhandel Case: Switzerland v. the United States. In: Duke Law Journal, 1960, pp. 73–83.
- Jean-Francois **Aubert**: *Switzerland: International Jurisdiction (Decisions)*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 8, 1959, pp. 228–232.
- 2921 Sarah M. Barish: International Paper Chase: Federal Grand Jury Subpoena Duces Tecum in Conflict with Swiss Nondisclosure Law. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 11, no. 1, 1985, pp. 149–169. Cases Marc Rich & Co. v. United States 707 F.2d 663 (2d Cir. 1983), Jurisdiction: United States.
- William F. **Buechler**: Jurisdiction Balancing of Interest Test Applied to Ascertain Whether a Sanction for Noncompliance with a Production Order Should Be Upheld When Foreign Law Prohibited Such Compliance. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 15, no. 2, 1982, pp. 369–383. United States v. Vetco, Inc. 644 F.2d 1324 (9th Cir. 1981).
- Sanford T. Colb: The Epilady Hair Remover Litigation. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), Sept./Oct. 1993, pp. 107–193.
- Duke University School of Law World Rule of Law Center: World Law, the Interhandel Case, Switzerland v. United States; New Declarations of Acceptance by France and India of the Jurisdiction of the World Court. Aerial Incident of July 27, 1955, Israel B. Bulgaria; Sovereignty over Certain Frontier Land, Belgium. Durham, NC, 1960, pp. 74–86, 240–264 (World Rule of Law Booklet Series, no. 2).
 Reprinted from the Winter/Spring, 1960, Duke Law Journal.
- International Court of Justice: Interhandel Case (Switzerland v. United States of America), Preliminary Objections: Judgment of March 21, 1959 Reports of Judgments, Advisory Opinions and Orders = Affaire de l'Interhandel (Suisse c. Etats-Unis d'Amerique), exceptions preliminaires: arrêt du 21 mars 1959 Recueil des arrêts, avis consultatifs et ordonnances. 1959, 123p.

E. Civil Procedure

Pierre Lalive: Notes on Swiss Judicial Decisions (Immunity from Juris-

diction and Execution, Conflicts of Jurisdiction, Foreign Judgements). In: Journal du Droit International, vol. 88, 1961, pp. 459–505.	
Pierre Lalive: Notes on Swiss Judicial Decisions (International Treaty, Refugees-Status, Marriage, Legitimate Affiliation, Adoption, Mainte-	2927

2928

nance, Contract, Insurance, Bankruptcy). In: Journal du Droit International, vol. 88, 1961, pp. 199–237.

Bruce N. Morton: Contracts, Fairness and State Interests: Personal Jurisdiction after Asahi Metal Industry Co. v. Superior Court of California. In: Pace Law Review, vol. 9, Summer 1989, pp. 451–505.

Roger **Pinto**: Interhandel Case (Switzerland v. U.S.A.): Order of the In-2929 ternational Court of Justice of 26th October, 1957 (On the Ouestion of Jurisdiction). In: Journal du Droit International, vol. 85, 1958, pp. 5–73.

Deborah Squiers: U.S. Judge Refuses Order of Discovery against Swiss 2930 Bank. In: New York Law Journal, vol. 199, no. 6, January 11, 1988, p. 1. Case Minpeco v. Conticommodity Services - No. 81-7619 (N.Y.S.D. Jan. 1988). Jurisdiction United States.

2931 Hermann J. Stern: Judgments of the Supreme Court of Switzerland on Cable Television. In: Herman Cohen Jehoram (ed.), Cable Television: Media and Copyright Law Aspects. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1983, pp. 173-187.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Convention between His Majesty in Respect of the United Kingdom and the Swiss Federal Council in Regard to Legal Proceedings (1937). London: Her Majesty's Stationery Office, 1939, 9p.

F. Arbitration

a) Translations and Introductions

Zürcher Handelskammer = Zurich Chamber of Commerce: Schiedsgerichtsbarkeit – Arbitrage – Arbitration Manual; Handbuch der Texte – Explanations and Directions. Zurich, 1978, 216p.

Contains explanations and directions in German, French and English of the Zurich Chamber of Commerce arbitration, the Conciliation and Arbitration Rules (effective as of January 1, 1977), Provisions concerning arbitral tribunals and arbitration experts' opinions of the Zurich Civil Procedure Rules of June 13, 1976 (Arts. 238–258), international conventions of Switzerland relating to arbitration, guiding rules for remuneration of the Court of Arbitration, legal information of the Swiss Federal Office for Industrial Property and a select bibliography on arbitration.

Stephen V. **Berti** (ed.), Heinrich **Honsell**, Nedim Peter **Vogt**, Anton K. Schnyder (gen. eds.): International Arbitration in Switzerland – An Introduction and Commentary on Articles 176–194 of the Swiss Private International Law Statute. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, 696p.

Marc **Blessing**: *Introduction to Arbitration – Swiss and International Perspectives*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1999, 320p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 10).

Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Also published in: Stephen V. Berti (ed.), Heinrich Honsell, Nedim Peter Vogt, Anton K. Schnyder (gen. eds.), International Arbitration in Switzerland – An Introduction and Commentary on Articles 176–194 of the Swiss Private International Law Statute. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 1–303.

Marc **Blessing**: *Arbitrating Antitrust and Merger Control Issues*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2003, 215p. (Swiss Commercial Law Series, vol. 14). Available online at: http://www.baerkarrer.ch/publications/

Robert **Briner**: *Switzerland (National Report)*. In: Pieter Sanders (gen. ed.), Yearbook Commercial Arbitration (1978). Deventer: Kluwer Law International, vol. III, 1978, pp. 181–206.

Annex I: Intercantonal Arbitration Convention (March 27/August 29, 1969); Annex II: Zurich Civil Procedure Rules of June 13, 1976 (Arts. 238–258); Annex III: Excerpt from the Bill of the Federal Government of Nov. 10, 1982 for a Federal Law on Private International Law regarding International Arbitration (Arts. 7, 169–180).

Pierre A. **Karrer**, Marcus **Desax**: *Security for Costs in International Arbitration*. In: Robert Briner, Yves L. Fortier, Klaus Peter Berger, Jens Bredow (eds.), Law of International Business and Dispute Settlement in the 21st Century = Recht der internationalen Wirtschaft und Streiterledigung im 21. Jahrhundert – *Liber Amicorum* Karl-Heinz Böckstiegel. Cologne: Carl Heymanns, 2001, pp. 339–354.

Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: Arbitration Agreements in Online Business to Business Transactions. In: Robert Briner, L. Yves Fortier, Klaus Peter Berger, Jens Bredow (eds.), Law of International Business and Dispute Set-

2933

2935

2936

2937

- tlement in the 21st Century = Recht der internationalen Wirtschaft und Streiterledigung im 21. Jahrhundert *Liber Amicorum* Karl-Heinz Böckstiegel. Cologne: Carl Heymanns, 2001, pp. 355–369.
- ²⁹⁴⁰ Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**, Blaise **Stucki** (eds.): *International Arbitration in Switzerland A Handbook for Practitioners*. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004, 311p.

This practice-oriented examination of international arbitration in Switzerland offers a review of each of the different phases of international arbitral proceedings and pays close attention to all essential aspects, including procedure before the arbitral tribunal, interim measures, confidentiality, and many other topics. In addition, this book contains a detailed review of Swiss and Swiss-based dispute resolution institutions and rules, as well as a chapter on mediation. Appendices contain a checklist for drafting arbitration clauses, English translations of Swiss legislation relevant to international arbitration, and the new Swiss Rules of International Arbitration. It addresses also the latest developments in international commercial arbitration, International Arbitration in Switzerland examines sports arbitration (with a focus on the Court of Arbitration for Sport) and Swiss-based public international law dispute settlement mechanisms, such as the WTO and the UNCC.

- André **Panchaud**: *Swiss Intercantonal Arbitration Convention*. Lausanne: Payot, 1974, 95p.
- Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: Arbitration Rules. Zurich: Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce, June 2000, 23p.

 Available online at: http://www.amcham.ch/chamber/m_rules.htm
- Swiss Arbitration Association (ASA) (ed.): The New Swiss Law on International Arbitration. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, 1990, 56p. (ASA Special Series, no. 2).

b) Literature

- Judicial Review of Arbitration Awards on the Merits (Note). In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 63, February 1950, pp. 681–685.
- Swiss Bill on International Arbitration. In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 17, no. 3, May/June 1983, pp. 275–280.
- American Bar Association Section of Antitrust Law: Discovery and the Conduct of Litigation in Foreign Commerce Cases (Chapter X, Section D. In Trade or Commerce with Foreign Nations). In: American Bar Association Annual Review of 1994 Antitrust Law Developments, 1995, pp. 225–248.
- Markham **Ball**: *Dispute Resolution: Controlling the Process of Arbitration*. In: Corporate Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 752, Sept. 25–26, 1991, pp. 285–298.
- ²⁹⁴⁸ Mohammed Reza **Baniassadi**: *Do Mandatory Rules of Public Law Limit Choice of Law in International Commercial Arbitration?* In: International Tax and Business Lawyer, vol. 10, Summer 1992, pp. 59–84.
- Patrick M. Baron, Stefan Liniger: A Second Look at Arbitrability Approaches to Arbitration in the United States, Switzerland and Germany.
 In: Arbitration International, vol. 19, no. 1, 2003, pp. 27–54.

Marc **Blessing**: The New International Arbitration Law in Switzerland – A Significant Step towards Liberalism. In: Journal of International Arbi-

Marc Blessing: The Major Western and Soviet Arbitration Rules. In: Jour-

nal of International Arbitration, vol. 6, no. 3, September 1989, pp. 7–76. *Also published in the International Business Lawyer (IBA), October 1989, vol. 17, pp. 408*–

2951

tration, vol. 5, no. 2, June 1988, pp. 9–88.

417, and November 1989. vol. 17, pp. 25–44.	
Marc Blessing : <i>The Major Western and Soviet Arbitration Rules</i> . In: The International Business Lawyer, vol. 17, October 1989, pp. 408–417.	2952
Marc Blessing : The Provisions of the Swiss Federal International Law Act Relating to International Arbitration, Footnotes to the Publication of the ASA. In: Swiss Arbitration Association (ed.), The New Swiss Law on International Arbitration. Zurich: Swiss Arbitration Association, 1990, pp. 25–44 (ASA Special Series, no. 2).	2953
Marc Blessing : <i>Globalisation (and Harmonisation?) of Arbitration</i> . In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 9, no. 1, March 1992, pp. 79–89.	2954
Marc Blessing : <i>The ICC Arbitral Process: The Procedure before the Arbitral Tribunal.</i> In: The ICC Bulletin, vol. 3, no. 2, Nov. 1992, pp. 18–45.	2955
Marc Blessing : <i>Drafting Arbitration Clauses</i> . In: WIPO Publication, no. 728 (E), 1994, pp. 95–145.	2956
Marc Blessing : <i>Objective Arbitrability – Antitrust Disputes – Intellectual Property Disputes</i> . In: Marc Blessing (ed.), Objective Arbitrability – Antitrust Disputes – Intellectual Property Disputes. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, December 1994, pp. 13–26 (ASA Special Series, no. 6). Report submitted to the ASA Coference of 19 November 1993 held in Zurich.	2957
Marc Blessing : <i>Drafting an Arbitration Clause</i> . In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The Arbitration Agreement – Its Multifold Critical Aspects. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, December 1994, pp. 32–77 (ASA Special Series, no. 8).	2958
Marc Blessing : <i>The Arbitration Agreement – Its Multifold Critical Aspects</i> . In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The Arbitration Agreement – Its Multifold Critical Aspects. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, 1994, pp. 7–22 (ASA Special Series, no. 8). Collection of reports and materials delivered at the ASA Conference held in Basel on June 17, 1994.	2959
Marc Blessing : The Conduct of Arbitral Proceedings under the Rules of Arbitral Institutions. In: WIPO Publication. Geneva, no. 741(E), 1995, pp. 41–72. Conference on Rules for Institutional Arbitration and Mediation. Report prepared for the WIPO/ASA Conference in Geneva on 20 January 1995.	2960
Marc Blessing : The Mediation Rules of WIPO and Others – A Ticket to Paradise, or Into a Better Mousetrap? In: WIPO Publication. Geneva, no. 741(E), 1995, pp. 119–132. Conference on Rules for Institutional Arbitration and Mediation. Report prepared for the WIPO/ASA Conference in Geneva on 20 January 1995.	2961

- 2962 Marc Blessing: Regulations in Arbitration Rules on Choice of Law. In: ICCA Congress Series, no. 7, 1996, pp. 391–446.
 Report prepared for the ICCA XIIth International Arbitration Congress, held in November 1994 in Vienna.
- Marc Blessing: The New York Convention of 1958: Major Problem Areas.
 In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The New York Convention of 1958. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, August 1996, pp. 17–24 (ASA Special Series, no. 9).
- Marc Blessing: Mandatory Rules of Law versus Party Autonomy in International Arbitration. In: Journal of International Arbitration, no. 4, 1997, pp. 23–40.
- Marc Blessing: Provisions in the 1998 ICC Rules Relating to the Making of the Arbitral Decision. In: ICC Special Supplement, 1997, pp. 44–52.
 Report submitted to the ICC Conference of 4 June 1997.
- ²⁹⁶⁶ Marc **Blessing**: *Choice of Substantive Law in International Arbitration*. In: Journal of International Arbitration, no. 2, February 1997, pp. 39–66.
- ²⁹⁶⁷ Marc **Blessing**: *The ICC Arbitral Procedure under the 1998 ICC Rules What Has Changed?* In: ICC Bulletin, vol. 8, no. 2, Dec. 1997, pp. 16–36.
- Marc Blessing: The Law Applicable to the Arbitration Clause and to Arbitrability: Academic Solutions versus Practice and "Real Life". In: ICCA Congress Series, no. 9, 1999, pp. 168–188.
 Report submitted to the 14th ICCA Congress in Paris on May 3-6, 1998.
- Marc Blessing: Long-Term Utility Projects and Arbitration. In: IBA Document, no. SC231, September 1999, 20p.
 Report submitted to the IBA Conference in Barcelona on 28 September 1999.
- 2970 Marc Blessing, Thomas Burckhardt: Sovereign Immunity A Pitfall in State Arbitration? In: Swiss Essays on International Arbitration. Zurich, 1984, pp. 107–123.
 Published at the occasion of the International Council for Commercial Arbitration Congress in Lausanne, 1984.
- ²⁹⁷¹ Conrad **Bloch**: *International Arbitration in Switzerland*. In: International Arbitration Journal, vol. 1, 1945, pp. 98–100.
- ²⁹⁷² Stephen R. **Bond**: *Swiss Law, International Arbitration: The New Swiss Law on International Arbitration and the Arbitral Institutions*. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 785–792.
- David J. Branson, Richard E. Wallace, Jr.: Awarding Interest in International Commercial Arbitration: Establishing a Uniform Approach. In: Virginia Journal of International Law, vol. 28, Summer 1988, pp. 919–947.
- Lukas Briner: The Appointment of Arbitrators by the Organisation Responsible for the Arbitration Court. In: Claude Reymond, Eugène Bucher (eds.), Swiss Essays on International Arbitration = Recueil de travaux suisses sur l'arbitrage international A l'occasion du Congrès Intérimaire du International Council for Commercial Arbitration, ICCA. Zurich: Schulthess, 1984, pp. 147–158.

Robert Briner : <i>Switzerland: National Report on Arbitration</i> . In: Yearbook of Commercial Arbitration, vol. 3, 1978, pp. 181–206.	2975
Robert Briner : <i>The Evaluation of Evidence – Some Observations Based on the Practice of the Iran-United States Claims Tribunal.</i> In: Nedim Peter Vogt, <i>et al.</i> (eds.), The International Practice of Law, <i>Liber Amicorum</i> for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 41–51.	2976
Christoph Brunner : Challenge of an Expert Appointed by the Arbitral Tribunal for Lack of Independence: Violation of the Procedural Public Policy? In: Jusletter, September 18, 2000. Available online for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/	2977
Andreas Bucher : <i>Swiss Law, International Arbitration: Challenge of Awards</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 771–784.	2978
Andreas Bucher , Pierre-Yves Tschanz : <i>International Arbitration in Switzerland</i> . Basel, Frankfurt a.M.: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1989, 230p.	2979
Eugen Bucher : <i>Arbitration under the ICC Rules in Switzerland and the</i> " <i>Concordat</i> ". In: Claude Reymond, Eugène Bucher (eds.), Swiss Essays on International Arbitration = Recueil de travaux suisses sur l'arbitrage international — A l'occasion du Congrès Intérimaire du International Council for Commercial Arbitration, ICCA. Zurich: Schulthess, 1984, pp. 127–138.	2980
Martin Burkhardt : <i>International Arbitration in Switzerland</i> . In: The European Lawyer (Supplement), December 2001/January 2002, pp. 2–4.	2981
Martin Burkhardt : <i>Interim Relief in International Arbitration: Switzer-land</i> . In: The European Lawyer, February 2003, pp. 61–63.	2982
James H. Carter : <i>Dispute Resolution and International Agreements</i> . In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), October 1995, pp. 435–533.	2983
Ray Y. Chan : <i>The Enforceability of Annulled Foreign Arbitral Awards in the United States: A Critique of Chromalloy (Note)</i> . In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 17, 1999, pp. 141–214.	2984
Thomas Cottier : Is the WTO Dispute Settlement Mechanism Responsive to the Needs of the Traders? Would a System of Direct Action by Private Parties Yield Better Results? Panel Discussion at the 6 th Geneva Global Arbitration Forum. In: Journal of World Trade (JWT), vol. 32, no. 2, April 1998, pp. 119–146.	2985
Kenneth-Michael Curtin : <i>Redefining Public Policy in International Arbitration of Mandatory National Laws</i> . In: Defense Counsel Journal, vol. 64, April 1997, pp. 271–284.	2986
Felix Dasser , Balz Gross : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: The International Comparative Legal Guide to International Arbitration 2004. London: Global Legal Group Ltd., 2003, Chapter 38, pp. 230–235. Available online at: http://www.iclg.co.uk and http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/	2987

International%20Arbitration%202004%20-%20Switzerland.pdf

- Filip De Ly: The Place of Arbitration in the Conflict of Laws of International Commercial Arbitration: An Exercise in Arbitration Planning. In: Northwestern Journal of International Law and Business, vol. 12, Spring/Summer 1991, pp. 48–85.
 Symposium: Current Issues in International Commercial Arbitration.
- Otto L.O. de Witt Wijnen, Nathalie Voser, Neomi Rao: Background Information on the IBA Guidelines on Conflicts of Interest in International Arbitration. In: Business Law International, vol. 5, no. 3, 2004, pp. 433–558.
- Georges R. **Delaume**: *ICSID Arbitration and the Courts*. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 77, October 1983, pp. 784–803.
- ²⁹⁹¹ François **Dessemontet**: *Arbitration and Confidentiality*. In: American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 7, 1996, pp. 299–318.
- François Dessemontet: The Unidroit Principles as a Means for Interpreting and Supplementing Domestic Law (Paris, Conference of April 27, 2001). In: Jusletter, May 14, 2001, 14p.
 Available online for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/
- François **Dessemontet**: *On-Line Arbitration*. In: Jusletter, Nov. 3, 2003. Available online only for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/
- Detlev Chr. Dicke: Dispute Settlement of International Economic Conflicts by National Courts in Switzerland and Austria. In: Ernst-Ulrich Petersmann, Günther Jaenicke (eds.), Adjudication of International Trade Disputes in International and National Economic Law. Fribourg (Switzerland): Fribourg University Press, 1992, pp. 323–337 (PUPIL: Progress and Undercurrents in Public International Law, vol. 7).
- ²⁹⁹⁵ Curt M. **Dombek**: *The Twilight Zone of International Arbitration*. In: Litigation, vol. 21, no. 4, Summer 1995, pp. 42–63.
- Eric L. Dreifuss: Switzerland. In: International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement: Peaceful Solutions: An International Guide to Commercial Arbitration. London: Euromoney Publications, May 1993, pp. 26–31.
- Jens **Drolshammer**: On the Relevance of Competition Laws (EC, US) in International Arbitration Remarks from a Swiss Perspective. In: Marc Blessing (ed.), Objective Arbitrability Antitrust Disputes Intellectual Property Disputes. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, March 1994, pp. 98–109 (ASA Special Series, no. 6).
- 2998 Hans-Ulrich Freimüller: Attachments and Other Interim Court Remedies in Support of Arbitration: Switzerland. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 12, March 1984, pp. 119–123.
- 2999 Joachim G. Frick: Arbitration in Complex International Contracts. Zurich: Schulthess, 2001, 310p.
 With special emphasis on the determination of the applicable substantive law and on the adaptation of contracts to changed creumstances.
- Paul D. **Friedland**: *The Swiss (Federal) Supreme Court Sets Aside an ICC Award (International Chamber of Commerce)*. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 13, no. 1, March 1996, pp. 111–116.

Emmanuel Gaillard: Some Notes on the Drafting of ICSID Arbitration Clauses. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 477, October 6, 1988, pp. 33–46. Emmanuel Gaillard: Swiss Law, International Arbitration: The Point of *View of Foreign User.* In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = In-

Elliott E. Geisinger: Independence of Arbitrators: The Parties' Duty to

Research the Arbitrator's Background and the Arbitrator's Duty of Disclosure. In: International Bar Association Committee D News, vol. 8, no. 1, 3003

ternational Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 793-801.

February 2003, pp. 58–60.	
Pierre M. Genton : <i>The DRB/DAB: An Attractive Procedure If One Takes Certain Precautions</i> . In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 1, 2000, pp. 71–81.	3004
Chiara Giovannucci Orlandi : <i>Ethics for International Arbitrators</i> . In: UMKC Law Review, vol. 67, 1998, pp. 93–109.	3005
Daniel Girsberger : <i>Adjudication of Claims: The Statute of Limitation</i> . In: Pierre A. Karrer (ed.), The Claims Resolution Process on Dormant Accounts in Switzerland. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, June 2000, pp. 80–87 (ASA Special Series, no. 13).	3006
Daniel Girsberger , Christian Hausmaninger : <i>Assignment of Rights and Agreement to Arbitrate</i> . In: Arbitration International, vol. 8, no. 2, 1992, pp. 121–165.	3007
Daniel Girsberger , Dorothee Schramm : <i>Cyber-Arbitration</i> . In: European Business Organisation Law Review, no. 3, 2002, pp. 611–628.	3008
Robert Goldscheider , Michel de Haas (eds.): <i>Arbitration and the Licensing Process</i> . New York: Clark Boardman, 1981, loose-leaf.	3009
Marc J. Goldstein : <i>Interpreting the New York Convention – When Should an Interlocutory Arbitral "Order" Be Treated as an "Award"?</i> In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 4, 2000, pp. 830–837.	3010
Philipp Habegger : <i>Arbitration and Group of Companies</i> . In: European Business Organization Law Review, vol. 3, no. 3, 2002, pp. 517–552.	3011
Richard Hill : <i>The Writing Requirement of the New York Convention Revisited: Are There Black Holes in International Arbitration?</i> In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 13, no. 11, 1998, pp. 17–31.	3012
Daniel Hochstrasser : <i>Choice of Law and "Foreign" Mandatory Rules in International Arbitration (Switzerland)</i> . In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 11, no. 1, March 1994, pp. 57–86.	3013
Daniel Hochstrasser : <i>A Case Study: Switzerland</i> . In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The New York Convention of 1958. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, August 1996, pp. 208–224 (ASA Special Series, no. 9). <i>Based on a report delivered at the ASA Conference on the "New York Convention of 1958"</i> .	3014
281	

- Daniel **Hochstrasser**: Enforcement of Arbitration Awards against States and State-Controlled Entities. Sydney, 1998, 38p.

 General Report delivered at the AIJA Annual Congress. Available on CD-ROM only.
- Daniel Hochstrasser: Arbitration of Disputes Involving Intellectual Property Rights. In: Technology and Intellectual Property Issues in a Global Environment. Athens, 1999, loose-leaf.
- Janiel Hochstrasser: Corporate Post-Acquisition Ligitation and Arbitration. Brussels, 1999, 48p.
 General Report delivered at the AIJA Annual Congress. Available on CD-ROM only.
- Janiel Hochstrasser: Application of Mandatory Rules of Law in International Arbitration. Helsinki, 2000, 30p.
 Report delivered at the AIJA Annual Congress. Available on CD-ROM only.
- Michael F. **Hoellering**: *Arbitrability of Disputes*. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 41, November 1985, pp. 125–144.
- Franz Hoffet: Sport, Competition Law and Arbitration from a Swiss Perspective. In: Swiss Arbitration Association (ed.), Arbitration of Sports-Related Disputes = L'arbitrage des litiges liés au sport. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, November 1998, pp. 33–43 (ASA Special Series, no. 11). A collection of reports and materials delivered at the Swiss Arbitration Association Court of Arbitration for Sport Conference held in Lausanne on January 16, 1998. Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_13.pdf
- Roland **Hürlimann**: International Arbitration in Switzerland First Experiences with the New International Arbitration Law. In: Alternative Dispute Resolution Law Journal, 1994, pp. 8–23.
- Roland Hürlimann: Switzerland. In: Peter Fenn, Michael O'Shea, Edward Davies (eds.), Dispute Resolution and Conflict Management in Construction An International Review. London, New York: Routledge E & FN SPON, 1998, pp. 727–793.
- Christophe **Imhoos**: *The 1992 Geneva Chamber of Commerce and Industry Arbitration Rules under Scrutiny*. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 9, no. 4, 1992, pp. 121–139.
- 3024 International Chamber of Commerce Swiss National Committee: Commercial Arbitration under Swiss Law, by the Swiss National Committee with the Collaboration of the Secretary's Office of the International Chamber of Commerce. Paris, 1927, 22p. (International Chamber of Commerce, Brochure, no. 61).
- Robert M. **Jarvis**: *The Use of Civil RICO in International Arbitration: Some Thoughts after Shearson/American Express v. McMahon.* In: Transnational Lawyer, vol. 1, Spring 1988, pp. 1–40.
- Cesare **Jermini**: *Some Remarks on Preliminary Awards on Jurisdiction*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 20, no. 1, 2002, pp. 132–134.
- Jean-Marc **Joerin**, Claude **Treyer**: Discrepancies between Lack of Conformity Notification Requirements in CISG 39(2) and the Statute of Limita-

tions in CO 210(1) -	Gap Filling by Arbitral	Tribunals or Prerog	ative of
Legislator? In: ASA B	Bulletin (Swiss Arbitratio	on Association), vol. 1	8, no. 1,
2000, pp. 82–91.			

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Arbitration Procedure in Switzerland*: *Zurich and Geneva Compared*. In: International Contract, vol. 2, 1981, pp. 49–52.

3028

3030

3031

3033

3035

3036

3037

3038

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Starting International Arbitration – Pitfalls in the Runway*. In: Claude Reymond, Eugène Bucher (eds.), Swiss Essays on International Arbitration = Recueil de travaux suisses sur l'arbitrage international – A l'occasion du Congrès Intérimaire du International Council for Commercial Arbitration, ICCA. Zurich: Schulthess, 1984, pp. 139–145.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Switzerland's New Law is Modern, Liberal and Pragmatic*. In: International Arbitration Report, vol. 3, no. 1, 1988, pp. 21–24.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Swiss Law, International Arbitration: The Relation-ship between the Arbitral Tribunal, the State Courts and the Arbitral Institutions.* In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 761–770.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *The Position of the Arbitration Chapter in Switzer-land's Private International Law Codification*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 7, no. 1, 1989, pp. 13–26.

Pierre A. Karrer: Multi-Party and Complex Arbitration under the Zurich Rules: Art. 13 and 14 International Arbitration Rules of the Zurich Chamber of Commerce. In: Tobias Jaag, Hans Ulrich Waldner, Dieter Zobl (eds.), Aspekte des Wirtschaftsrechts. Festgabe zum Schweizerischen Juristentag 1994. Zurich: Schulthess, 1994, pp. 261–271.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Is There a Favor Iurisdictionis Arbitri? Standards of Review of Arbitral Jurisdiction Decisions in Switzerland.* In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 13, no. 3, September 1996, pp. 31–37.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Pathological Arbitration Clauses – Malpractice, Diagnosis and Therapy*. In: Nedim Peter Vogt, *et al.* (eds.), The International Practice of Law, *Liber Amicorum* for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 109–128.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: *Judicial Review of International Arbitral Awards, up to a Point: Local and Transnational Standards*. In: Reinhold Geimer (ed.), Wege zur Globalisierung des Rechts: Festschrift für Rolf A. Schütze zum 65. Geburtstag. Munich: C.H. Beck, 1999, pp. 337–346.

Pierre A. **Karrer**: Freedom of an Arbitral Tribunal to Conduct Proceedings. In: Bulletin of the International Court of Arbitration of the ICC, vol. 10, no. 1, Spring 1999, pp. 14–26.

Pierre A. Karrer (ed.): Arbitral Tribunals or State Courts: Who Must Defer to Whom? Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, January 2001, 166p. (ASA Special Series, no. 15).

ASA Swiss Arbitration Association, IBA International Bar Association Conference in Zurich of January 28, 2000: Reports and Materials.

- Pierre A. **Karrer**, Peter A. **Straub**: *Switzerland*. In: Frank-Bernd Weigand (ed.), Practitioner's Handbook on International Arbitration. Munich: C.H. Beck; Copenhagen: DJØF; Brussels: Bruylant; Vienna: Manz'sche Verlag und Universitätsbuchhandlung; Berne: Stämpfli, 2002, pp. 1047–1086.
- Stephen A. Kaufman: Issues in International Sports Arbitration (Note).
 In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 13, Fall 1995, pp. 527–550.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: Specificity of International Arbitration Its Increasing Rule in Case Law Illustrated by Geneva Court Practice on Application for Stays Imposed on Arbitral Awards. In: Claude Reymond, Eugène Bucher (eds.), Swiss Essays on International Arbitration = Recueil de travaux suisses sur l'arbitrage international A l'occasion du Congrès Intérimaire du International Council for Commercial Arbitration, ICCA. Zurich: Schulthess, 1984, pp. 297–310.
- Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler: Court Assistance in International Construction Arbitration. In: International Construction Law Review, vol. 7, 1990, pp. 339–357.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *The Geneva Chamber of Commerce and Industry Adopts Revised Arbitration Rules*. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 9, no. 2, June 1992, pp. 71–85.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *Arbitration of Intellectual Property Disputes*. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Report, 1995, pp. 19–24.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *Arbitration and the Games or the First Experience of the Olympic Division of the Court of Arbitration for Sport*. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 12, no. 2, 1997, pp. 20–29.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *Nagano and Arbitration, or towards a System of Proximate Justice*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 16, no. 2, 1998, pp. 311–324.
- Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler: Arbitration Procedure: Identifying and Applying the Law Governing the Arbitration Procedure The Role of the Law of the Place of Arbitration. In: Albert J. Van den Berg (ed.), Improving the Efficiency of Arbitration Agreements and Awards: 40 Years of Application of the New York Convention. The Hague, Cambridge, MA: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 356–365 (ICCA Congress Series no. 9).
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: Arbitration at the Olympics Issues of Fast-Track Dispute Resolution and Sports Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, 172p.
- Gabrielle **Kaufmann-Kohler**: *Globalization of Arbitral Procedure*. In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 36, 2003, pp. 1314–1333.
- Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler: Annulment of ICSID Awards in Contract and Treaty Arbitrations: Are there Differences? In: Emmanuel Gaillard, Yas Banifatemi (eds.), Annulment of ICSID Awards: The Foundation of a

F. Arbitration

New Investment Protection Regime in Treaty Arbitration. Berne: Stämpfli, 2004, pp. 189–221 (The IAI Series on International Arbitration, no. 1).

Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler : <i>Substantive New Concepts to Improve Arbitral Efficiency</i> . In: Journal of World Investment & Trade, vol. 5, 2004, pp. 69–72.	3051
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Philippe Bärtsch : <i>Discovery in International Arbitration: How Much is Too Much?</i> In: Zeitschrift für Schiedsverfahren, i. 1, January/February 2004, pp. 13–21.	3052
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Quentin Byrne-Sutton : <i>Transitory Rules for International Arbitration in Switzerland</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 7, 1990, pp. 951–962.	3053
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Viviane Frossard (eds.): <i>Arbitration in Banking and Financial Matters</i> . Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, 2003, 212p. (ASA Special Series, no. 20).	3054
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Henry Peter : Formula 1 Racing and Arbitration: The FIA Tailor-Made System for Fast-Track Dispute Resolution. In: Arbitration International, 2001, pp. 173–191.	3055
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Antonio Rigozzi : Correction and Interpretation of Awards in International Arbitrations Held in Switzerland: Note on a Recent Decision of the Swiss Supreme Court (ATF 126 III 524). In: Mealey's International Arbitration Report, vol. 16, no. 4, April 30, 2001, pp. 25–31. Also published in Justetter of March 19, 2001. Available online for subscribers at: http://www.weblaw.ch/jusletter/	3056
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Franz Schenker , Quentin Byrne-Sutton : <i>Switzerland</i> . In: International Financial Law Review, Special Supplement, September 1991, pp. 63–68.	3057
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler , Thomas Schultz : <i>Online Dispute Resolution – New Challenges for Contemporary Justice</i> . The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2004, 384p. (International Arbitration Law Library Series).	3058
Nat B. King : An Innovation in International Arbitral Tribunals – The Swiss-Allies Accord. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 46, 1952, pp. 463–482.	3059
Christopher M. Koa : The International Bank for Reconstruction and Development and Dispute Resolution: Conciliating and Arbitrating with China through the International Centre for Settlement of Investment Disputes (Note). In: New York University Journal of International Law and Politics, vol. 24, Fall 1991, pp. 439–500.	3060
Daniel M. Kolkey: Attacking Arbitral Awards: Rights of Appeal and Re-	3061

view in International Arbitrations. In: International Lawyer, vol. 22, Fall

1988, pp. 693–715.

- Daniel M. **Kolkey**: *Dispute Resolution and International Commercial Agreements*. In: Commercial Law and Practice Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), no. 635, Oct. 1992, pp. 319–347.
- Markus J. Kroll, Björn Bajan: Dispute Resolution Methods in Switzerland. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, Special Issue: Dennis Campbell (ed.), Dispute Resolution Methods. London: Graham & Trotman, 1994, pp. 335–355.
- Pierre Lalive: On the Neutrality of the Arbitrator and of the Place of Arbitration. In: Claude Reymond, Eugène Bucher (eds.), Swiss Essays on International Arbitration = Recueil de travaux suisses sur l'arbitrage international A l'occasion du Congrès Intérimaire du International Council for Commercial Arbitration, ICCA. Zurich: Schulthess, 1984, pp. 23–33.
- Pierre **Lalive**: *The New Swiss Law on International Arbitration*. In: Arbitration International, vol. 4, no. 1, January 1988, pp. 2–24.
- Pierre Lalive: On the Conflict Rules Applicable by the International Arbitrator (Note on Art. 187 LDW and on Art. 4 Rules of the Zurich Chamber of Commerce). In: Bulletin of the Swiss Arbitration Association, vol. 7, 1989, pp. 27–37.
- Pierre **Lalive**: *Cultural Differences and International Arbitration*. In: International Commercial Arbitration. London: Euromoney Publications, September 1995, pp. 13–15.
- Pierre Lalive: Irresponsibility in International Commercial Arbitration.
 In: Asia Pacific Law Review, vol. 7, no. 2, 1999, pp. 161–176.
 Available online at: http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/falive/file/Publications/pla_irresponsibility_in_international_commercial_arbitration_1999.pdf
- Pierre Lalive: A Future in Arbitration? In: Gianmaria Ajani, Giuseppe Porro (eds.), New Trends in International Trade Law: Contributions on the Occasion of the 10th Anniversary of the International Trade Law Course. Torino: Giappichelli, 2000, pp. 227–233.
- Carolyn B. Lamm, Abby C. Smutny: Convention on the Settlement of Investment Disputes between States and Nationals of Other States, 1965. The Implementation of ICSID Arbitration Agreements. In: ICSID Review/Foreign Investment Law Journal, vol. 11, no. 1, 1996, pp. 64–85.
- Laurent **Levy**: *Dissenting Opinions*. In: International Arbitration in Switzerland, vol. 5, no. 1, 1989, pp. 35–42.
- Laurent **Levy**: *Contribution to the 7th Geneva Global Arbitration Forum*. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 16, no. 1, 1999, pp. 83–85.
- Jean-Christophe **Liebeskind**: *Indonesian Court Disregards Arbitration Clause*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 3, 2000, pp. 625–633.
- Patrick F. **Liechti**: *The Collection of Copyright Royalties and the Federal Arbitral Commission in Switzerland*. In: Journal of the Copyright Society of the U.S.A., vol. 34, no. 2, January 1987, pp. 214–220.

Christof F. Lüddeke : <i>Arbitration in Switzerland</i> . In: Arbitration, vol. 55, 1989, pp. 114–117, 121.	3076
Abdul F.M. Maniruzzaman : <i>The Lex Mercatoria and International Contracts: A Challenge for International Commercial Arbitration?</i> In: American University International Law Review, vol. 14, no. 3, 1999, pp. 657–734.	3077
Arthur Marriott : <i>Conflicts of Interest</i> . In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 19, no. 2, 2001, pp. 246–247.	3078
Ramona Martinez : Recognition and Enforcement of International Arbitral Awards under the United Nations Convention of 1958: The "Refusal" Provisions (Comment). In: International Lawyer, vol. 24, Summer 1990, pp. 487–518.	3079
J.F. Mirimanoff : Objection to Arbitrators Following the Annulment of a Partial Award: A Potential Jeopardy of Arbitration in Switzerland. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 3, no. 2, 1986, pp. 101–105.	3080
Antonio Monti : <i>Arbitration and Corporate Law.</i> In: Three Essays on International Commercial Arbitration. Lugano: ADV Publishing House, 2003, pp. 9–108.	3081
Philippe Neyroud , William W. Park : <i>Predestination and Swiss Arbitration Law: Geneva's Application of the Intercantonal Concordat</i> . In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 2, 1983, pp. 1–27.	3082
J. Michael Nogueroles : The Law Applicable by the International Arbitrator to the Substance of the Dispute: A Comparative Study: France, Switzerland, North America. Berkeley, CA: Boalt Hall School of Law, 1995, 81p. (Hein's Legal Theses and Dissertations, 008-00001). Thesis (LLM) done at the Boalt Hall School of Law, 1994/95.	3083
Philip D. O'Neill, Jr. : <i>Has Switzerland Solved Its Problems as a Site for Arbitration?</i> In: Arbitration Journal, vol. 45, no. 4, 1990, pp. 16–22.	3084
Stephen T. Ostrowski , Yuval Shany : <i>Chromalloy: United States Law and International Arbitration at the Crossroads (Note)</i> . In: New York University Law Review, vol. 73, 1998, pp. 1650–1693.	3085
William W. Park : Arbitration of International Contract Disputes. In: Business Lawyer, vol. 39, no. 4, August 1984, pp. 1783–1799.	3086
William W. Park : <i>The Arbitrability Dicta in First Options v. Kaplan: What Sort of Competence Has Crossed the Atlantic?</i> In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 11, no. 10, 1996, pp. 28–50.	3087
William W. Park : <i>Determining Arbitral Jurisdiction: Allocation of Tasks between Courts and Arbitrators</i> . In: American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 8, no. 2, 1997, pp. 133–145.	3088

Ernest G. Lorenzen: Commercial Arbitration – Enforcement of Foreign

Belgium, France, The Netherlands, Germany, Sweden, Switzerland, Italy, Argentina, Brazil,

Awards. In: Yale Law Journal, vol. 45, 1935, pp. 39-68.

Chile, Uruguay and England.

- William W. **Park**: *Text and Context in International Dispute Resolution*. In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 15, 1997, pp. 191–212.
- William W. Park: Bridging the Gap in Forum Selection: Harmonizing Arbitration and Court Selection. In: Transnational Law and Contemporary Problems, vol. 8, no. 1, 1998, pp. 19–57.
 Special Issue: Steven Burton (guest ed.), Symposium in Support of International Commercial Arbitration and Litigation: The Need for Federal Legislation.
- Paolo Michele Patocchi: The New York Convention The Swiss Practice.
 In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The New York Convention of 1958. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, August 1996, pp. 145–207 (ASA Special Series, no. 9).
- Paolo Michele Patocchi, Cesare Jermini: Commentary to Articles 192 and 194 Swiss Private International Law Statute. In: Stephen V. Berti (ed.), Heinrich Honsell, Nedim Peter Vogt, Anton K. Schnyder (gen. eds.), International Arbitration in Switzerland An Introduction and Commentary on Articles 176–194 of the Swiss Private International Law Statute. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 479–531.
- Mario M. **Pedrazzini**: *Arbitration and the Transfer of Technology: Notes on Swiss Law.* In: Industrial Property, vol. 17, 1978, pp. 262–267.
- François **Perret**: Parallel Actions Pending before an Arbitral Tribunal and a State Court: The Solution under Swiss Law. In: Arbitration International, vol. 16, no. 3, 2000, pp. 333–342.
- James T. **Peter**: *Med-Arb in International Arbitration*. In: American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 8, no. 1, 1997, pp. 83–116.
- Shirin Philipp: Is the Supreme Court Bucking the Trend? First Options v. Kaplan in Light of European Reform Initiatives in Arbitration Law (Note). In: Boston University International Law Journal, vol. 14, Spring 1996, pp. 119–149.
- Philippe Pinsolle, Anne-Véronique Schlaepfer, Louis Degos (eds.): Towards a Uniform International Arbitration Law. Berne: Staempfli Publishers Ltd.; New York: Juris Publishing, 2004, 350p. (IAI Series on International Arbitration, no. 3).
- 3098 Charles **Poncet**: Switzerland: Federal Statute on Private International Law. Twelfth Chapter: International Arbitration. In: American Arbitration Association, Office of the General Counsel (ed.), Arbitration & the Law: AAA General Counsel's Annual Report. New York: AAA, 1987–1988, pp. 179–190.
- Charles **Poncet**: *Switzerland's New Statute on International Arbitration*. In: World Arbitration and Mediation Report, vol. 1, no.1, 1990, pp. 15–17.
- Jean-François **Poudret**: *Challenge and Enforcement of Arbitral Awards in Switzerland*. In: Arbitration International, vol. 4, 1988, pp. 278–299.
- Jean-François **Poudret**: *Discrepancies between the New York Convention and Chapter 12 of the Swiss PIL*. In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The New York

F. Arbitration

Convention of 1958. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, August 1996, pp. 238–244 (ASA Special Series, no. 9).

Nancy K. **Raber**: Dispute Resolution in Olympic Sport: The Court of Arbitration for Sport. In: Seton Hall Journal of Sport Law, vol. 8, 1998, pp. 75–97.

es 3103

Richard C. **Reuben**: *And the Winner Is ... Arbitrators to Resolve Disputes as They Arise at Olympics*. In: ABA Journal, vol. 82, April 1996, p. 20.

3104

Claude **Reymond**: *The New Swiss Uniform Arbitration Act and International Commercial Arbitration*. In: Georgia Journal of International and Comparative Law, vol. 7, 1977, pp. 85–93.

3105

Claude **Reymond**: *Swiss Law, International Arbitration: Introduction*. In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 741–747.

3106

Hans Michael **Riemer**: *Introduction to the Claims Resolution Process*. In: Pierre A. Karrer (ed.), The Claims Resolution Process on Dormant Accounts in Switzerland. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, June 2000, pp. 1–3 (ASA Special Series, no. 13).

Hans Michael **Riemer**, Georg **von Segesser**, Brigitte **von der Crone**: *The Claims Resolution Tribunal for Dormant Accounts in Switzerland*. In: Mealey's International Arbitration Report, vol. 14, no. 2, 1999, pp. 19–23.

3107

Marianne **Roth**: False Testimony at International Arbitration Hearings Conducted in England and Switzerland: A Comparative View. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 11, no. 1, 1994, pp. 5–45.

3108

E. Charles **Routh**: *Dispute Resolution: Representing the Foreign Client in Arbitration and Litigation*. In: Paul H. Vishny (ed.), International Trade for the Nonspecialist. Philadelphia, PA: American Law Institute-American Bar Association Committee on Continuing Professional Education (ALI-ABA), 1997 (2nd ed.), Chapter 29, pp. 949–983.

3109

Co-sponsored by Stanford Law School with the cooperation of the ABA section of International Law and Practice.

Available online at: http://www.gsblaw.com/resource/pub_result.asp?ID=16423411302000

3110

Adam **Samuel**, Marie-Françoise **Currat** (eds.): *Arbitration. Jurisdictional Problems in International Commercial Arbitration – A Study of Belgian, Dutch, English, French, Swedish, Swiss, U.S., and West German Law.* Zurich: Schulthess, 1989, 333p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 11).

Pieter **Sanders**: *Switzerland: Conciliation and Arbitration Rules of the Zurich Chamber of Commerce (1977)*. In: Peter Sanders (ed.), Yearbook Commercial Arbitration. Deventer: Kluwer Law International, vol. 3, 1978, pp. 259–265.

311

- Pieter **Sanders** (ed.): *Yearbook Commercial Arbitration, vol. III* (1978). Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1978, 313p.
 - Part I contains a national report of arbitration law and practice in Switzerland (R. Briner); Part III contains the Arbitration Rules of the Inter-American Commercial Arbitration Commission, Switzerland (Zurich Chamber of Commerce).
- Pieter **Sanders** (ed.): *Yearbook Commercial Arbitration, vol. V (1980).*Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1980, 321p.

 Part II.A. contains Court decisions on arbitration: Switzerland.
- Pieter **Sanders** (ed.): *Yearbook Commercial Arbitration*, vol. VI (1981). Deventer: Kluwer Law International, 1981, 277p.

 Part II.A. contains court decisions from Switzerland and the U.K.
- Pieter **Sanders** (ed.): *Yearbook Commercial Arbitration*, vol. IX (1984). The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1984, 539p.

 Part I.A. contains an updating national report of Switzerland.
- Pieter Sanders (gen. ed.), T.M.C. Asser Institute for International Law (ed.): International Handbook on Commercial Arbitration. Deventer, Boston: Kluwer Law and Taxation Publishers, 1984—, loose-leaf.

 Companion publication to the Yearbook of Commercial Arbitration.
- Matthias Scherer: Place or "Seat" of Arbitration (Possibility and/or Sometimes Necessity of Its Transfer?): Some Remarks on the Award in ICC Arbitration No. 10 623. In: ASA Bulletin, vol. 21, no. 1, 2003, pp. 112–119.

 Available online at: http://www.lalive.ch/lalive/lalive/file/Publications/msc_place_or_seat_of_arbitration_ASA2003.pdf
- Michael E. **Schneider**: *Multi-Fora Disputes*. In: Arbitration International, vol. 6, no. 2, 1990, pp. 101–121.
- Michael E. **Schneider**: *Witnesses in International Arbitration Presentation of Materials from Arbitration Practice*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 10, no. 2, 1992, pp. 302–312.
- Michael E. **Schneider**: *Technical Experts in International Arbitration*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 11, no. 3, 1993, pp. 446–465.
- Michael E. **Schneider**: Lean Arbitration: Cost Control and Efficiency through Progressive Identification of Issues and Separate Pricing of Arbitration Services. In: Arbitration International, vol. 10, no. 2, 1994, pp. 119–140.
- Michael E. Schneider: Major Construction Cases. In: Ian R. Scott (ed.), The Reform of Commercial Arbitration Procedures. London: [s.n.], 1994, pp. 157–181.
 International Conference held at the Brewery, in London, on February 17–18, 1994. Papers, proceedings and addresses.
- 3123 Michael E. **Schneider**: Combining Arbitration and Conciliation Report at the Seoul Conference of the International Council for Commercial Arbitration (ICCA). In: ICCA. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, October 1996, pp. 57–99.

Michael E. Schneider: Commentary on Articles 182 (Arbitration Proce-

dure) and 184 (Evidence) of the Swiss Act on Private International Law. In: Stephen V. Berti (ed.), Heinrich Honsell, Nedim Peter Vogt, Anton K. Schnyder (gen. eds.), International Arbitration in Switzerland – An Introduction and Commentary on Articles 176–194 of the Swiss Private International Law Statute. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2000, pp. 395–426, 433–453.	
Michael E. Schneider , Paolo Michele Patocchi : <i>The New Swiss Law on International Arbitration</i> . In: Arbitration, vol. 55, no. 4, 1989, pp. 268–280.	3125
Edie Scott (ed.): <i>Swiss Supreme Court: Modification of Claim Did Not Taint Arbitration Award.</i> In: Mealey's International Arbitration Reports, vol. 10, no. 10, October 1995, pp. 9–11.	3126
G. Richard Shell : Erisa and Other Federal Employment Statutes: When Is Commercial Arbitration an "Adequate Substitute" for the Courts? In: Texas Law Review, vol. 68, February 1990, pp. 509–568.	3127
Kurt Siehr : Resolution of Disputes in International Art Trade. In: International Law FORUM du droit international, vol. 9, i. 3, 2001, pp. 64–68. Third Annual Conference of the Foundation "The Venice Court of National and International Arbitration", Venice, 29–30 September 2000.	3128
S. I. Strong : Intervention and Joinder as of Right in International Arbitration: An Infringement of Individual Contract Rights or a Proper Equitable Measure? In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 31, October 1998, pp. 915–996.	3129
Michael H. Strub, Jr. : Resisting Enforcement of Foreign Arbitral Awards under Article V(1)(E) and Article VI of the New York Convention: A Proposal for Effective Guidelines (Note). In: Texas Law Review, vol. 68, April 1990, pp. 1031–1071.	3130
John A. Tackaberry : Elementary Economics and the Construction Dispute: An Outsider's Look at the Swiss Law Remedies Available to the Unpaid Contractor. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 7, no. 3, September 1990, pp. 73–81.	3131
Francesco Trezzini : The Challenge of Arbitral Awards for Breach of Public Policy According to Art. 190 para. 2 lit. e) of the Swiss Private International Law. In: Three Essays on International Commercial Arbitration. Lugano: ADV Publishing House, 2003, pp. 109–248.	3132
Pierre-Yves Tschanz : <i>The New Swiss International Arbitration Act</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 4, 1988, pp. 437–456.	3133
Pierre-Yves Tschanz : <i>Swiss Law, International Arbitration: The Agreement to Arbitrate</i> . In: Revue de Droit des Affaires Internationales = International Business Law Journal, no. 6, 1989, pp. 749–759.	3134
Pierre-Yves Tschanz : <i>A Breakthrough in International Arbitration: Switzerland's New Act.</i> In: International Lawyer, vol. 24, no. 4, Winter 1990, pp. 1107–1118.	3135

- 3136 Kenneth T. Ungar: The Enforcement of Arbitral Awards under UNCITRAL's Model Law on International Commercial Arbitration (Note). In: Columbia Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 25, 1987, pp. 717–53.
- Jane L. **Volz**, Roger S. **Haydock**: *Foreign Arbitral Awards: Enforcing the Award against the Recalcitrant Loser*. In: William Mitchell Law Review, vol. 21, Spring 1996, pp. 867–937.
- Georg **von Segesser**, Alexander **Jolles**: *Commercial Arbitration in Switzerland*. In: J. William Rowley (gen. ed.), Arbitration World 2004 Jurisdictional Comparison. London: The European Lawyer Ltd., 2004, pp. 295–310 (European Lawyer Reference Series).

 Available online at: http://www.swlegal.ch/downloads/misc/IntroArbitrWordGVS_AJO.pdf
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Maritime Arbitration in Switzerland Contradictio in Adiectio?* In: The Journal of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, vol. 62, no. 2, May 1996, pp. 137–144.
- Nathalie **Voser**: *Mandatory Rules of Law as a Limitation on the Law Applicable in International Commercial Arbitration*. In: American Review of International Arbitration, vol. 7, no. 3/4, 1996, pp. 319–357.
- Nathalie **Voser**: Arbitrability and the Applicable Law in the Claims Resolution Process for Dormant Accounts in Switzerland. In: Arbitration International, vol. 15, no. 2, 1999, pp. 237–266.
- Nathalie **Voser**: *Should International Commercial Arbitration Awards be Reviewable?* In: Proceedings of the 94th Annual Meeting by the American Society of International Law, International Law in Ferment: A New Vision of Theory and Practice. Washington, D.C.: ASIL, 2000, pp. 128–134.
- Nathalie **Voser**: *The Claims Resolution Process on Dormant Accounts in Switzerland*. In: Pierre A. Karrer (ed.), The Claims Resolution Process on Dormant Accounts in Switzerland. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, January 2000, pp. 50–80 (ASA Special Series, no. 13).
- Daniel **Wehrli**: *New Swiss Law on International Arbitration*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 17, no. 4, April 1989, pp. 165–167.
- Frank **Weigand** (ed.): *Practitioner's Handbook on International Arbitration*. Berne: C.H. Beck, 2002 (2nd ed.), 1474p.
- Martin A. Wenner: Swiss Judges as Arbitrators or as Nominators for Arbitrators. In: Arbitration Journal, vol. 35, no. 4, December 1980, pp. 22–26.
- Markus **Wirth**: *The Enforcement of Foreign Security Awards in Switzerland*. In: Marc Blessing (ed.), The New York Convention of 1958. Basel: Swiss Arbitration Association, August 1996, pp. 245–256 (ASA Special Series, no. 9).
- Markus **Wirth**: *Interim or Preventive Measures in Support of International Arbitration in Switzerland*. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 1, 2000, pp. 31–45.

 Available online at: http://www.homburger.ch/Web/pdf_file/art_28.pdf

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Court Decisions on Arbitration – Switzerland (Federal Tribunal, May 5,

1976). In: Yearbook, Commercial Arbitration, vol. 5, 1980, pp. 217–224. Germany, Federal Republic of: Arbitral Tribunal for German External 3149

3150

Debts. In: International Legal Materials, vol. 19, Nov. 1980, pp. 1357–1408. Judgment in the Case of Belgium, France, Switzerland, the United Kingdom and the United States v. Federal Republic of Germany (May 16, 1980).	
Swiss Arbitrators May Decide on Applicability of US Antitrust Laws (Court Decision). In: World Arbitration & Mediation Report, vol. 6, July 1995, pp. 156–157.	3151
Marc Blessing : <i>Investment Treaties and Arbitration</i> . In: IBA Document, no. SC231, September 28, 1999, pp. 21–30. Report submitted to the IBA Conference in Barcelona on 28 September 1999.	3152
Christoph Brunner : Procedural Public Policy as a Ground of Setting Aside International Arbitral Awards. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 3, 2000, pp. 566–581. Comments on the Swiss Federal Supreme Court's Decision of 28 April 2000 (Egemetal v. Fuchs).	3153
Edwin J. Cohn: Switzerland: Enforceability of Swiss Arbitral Awards. Schweizerischer Tabaksverband v. Ekimoff and Canton of Vaud (1954), Fed. Ct. Vol 80. Pt. I. pp. 336 et seq. In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 4, 1955, pp. 399–404.	3154
P. Nicholas Kourides : Socialist People's Libyan Arab Jamahiriya v. Libyan American Oil Co. (LIAMCO) – Swiss Federal Supreme Court, Lausanne, June 19, 1980. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 75, 1981, pp. 153–154. Attachment of assets of a foreign state pursuant to enforcement of a foreign arbitral award (judicial decisions).	3155
Monroe Leigh : Arbitration-Enforcement of Arbitral Awards – New York Convention. In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 77, 1983, pp. 308–322. Bergesen v. Joseph Muller Corporation. 548 F.Supp. 650. U.S. District Court, S.D.N.Y., October 7, 1982.	3156
Monroe Leigh: Arbitration-Convention on the Recognition and Enforcement of Foreign Arbitral Awards – Interpretation of "Domestic Awards". In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 78, Jan. 1984, pp. 217–243. Bergesen v. Joseph Muller Corporation. 710 F.2d 928. Judicial Decision, U.S. Court of Appeals, 2d Cir., June 17, 1983.	3157
David B. Mack: Reynolds v. International Amateur Athletic Federation: The Need for an Independent Tribunal in International Athletic Disputes. In: Connecticut Journal of International Law, vol. 10, Spring 1995, pp. 653–693.	3158
Christian Oetiker : The Principle of Lis Pendens in International Arbitration: The Swiss Decision in Fomento v. Colon. In: Arbitration International,	3159

vol. 18, no. 2, 2002, pp. 137–154.

- Jill A. Pietrowski: Enforcing International Commercial Arbitration Agreements – Post-Mitsubishi Motors Corp. v. Soler Chrysler-Plymouth, Inc. (Comments). In: American University Law Review, vol. 36, Fall 1986, pp. 57–92.
- Ted L. **Stein**: *Jurisprudence and Jurists' Prudence: The Iranian-Forum Clause Decisions of the Iran-U.S. Claims Tribunal.* In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 78, January 1984, pp. 1–52.
- Jacques Werner: Jurisdiction of Arbitrators in Case of Assignment of an Arbitration Clause: On a Recent Decision by the Swiss Supreme Court (Clear Star Ltd. v. Centrala Morska Improtowo-Eksportovo and Centromor S.A., April 9, 1991). In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 8, no. 2, 1991, pp. 13–22.

 Includes text of case.

d) Treaties and Agreements

Privileges and Immunities: Arbitration Tribunal: Agreement between the United States of America, France and Switzerland, Signed at Berne on December 6, 1978. Washington, D.C.: Department of State, Arbitration Tribunal, 1979, 26p. (Treaties and Other International Acts Series, 9346). English and French.

e) Book Reviews

- Michael F. **Hoellering**: International Arbitration in Switzerland, by Andreas Bucher, Pierre-Yves Tschanz (Frankfurt a.M. Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1989, 230p.)(Book Review). In: American Journal of International Law, vol. 85, no. 2, April 1991, pp. 424–426.
- Douglas D. **Reichert**: *International Arbitration in Switzerland, by Andreas Bucher and Pierre-Yves Tschanz (Book Review)*. In: American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 40, no. 2, Spring 1992, pp. 527–533.
- Nicolas C. **Ulmer**: Jurisdictional Problems in International Commercial Arbitration: A Study of Belgian, Dutch, English, French, Swedish, Swiss, U.S. and West German Law by A. Samuel, 1989 (Book Review). In: International Lawyer, vol. 24, no. 1, Spring 1990, pp. 294–296.

G. Miscellaneous

I. Legal Research

a) Literature

Joachim Bohnert : Bibliography. Books and Articles on Jurisprudence	3167
and Related Areas. A Partial Bibliography of Material Published in	
Germany, Switzerland, Austria, France and Italy, 1978. In: American	
Journal of Jurisprudence, vol. 24, 1979, pp. 232–253.	

3168

3169

3170

3171

3173

3174

3175

Council of Europe: *Bibliography of Translations of Codes of Private Law in Member States of the Council of Europe and the Hague Conference on Private International Law.* Strasbourg: Council of Europe, 1975 (2nd ed.), 314p.

This work has compiled civil law, commercial law, civil procedure and special legislative translations in English, French and German. It covers 28 countries including Switzerland.

Kenneth D. Crews: Legal Deposit in Four Countries Laws and Library Services. In: Law Library Journal, vol. 80, no. 4, Fall 1988, pp. 551–576.

René **David** (ed.): *International Encyclopedia of Comparative Law*. Tübingen: J.C.B. Mohr (Paul Siebeck), New York: Oceana Publications, 1983–, loose-leaf.

Most chapters contain references to Swiss law. Issued under the auspices of the International Association of Legal Science.

Claire M. **Germain**: *Germain*'s *Transnational Law Research – A Guide for Attorneys*. Ardsley-on-Hudson, NY: Transnational Juris Publications, 1991–, loose-leaf.

Chantal **Kourilsky**, Attila **Rácz**, Heinz **Schäffer**: *The Sources of Law – A Comparative Empirical Study: National Systems of Sources of Law.* Budapest: Akadémiai Kiadó, 1982, 375p.

Describes systems of sources of Austria, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, German Democratic Republic, Hungary, Norway, Poland, Switzerland, the USSR and Yugoslavia.

Jarmila **Looks**: *Switzerland*. In: Jules Winterton, Elisabeth M. Moys (eds.), Information Sources in Law. London, Providence, NJ: Bowker-Saur, 1997 (2nd ed.), pp. 477–493 (Guide to Information Sources).

Heinz K. **Meier**, Regula A. **Meier**: *Switzerland*. Oxford (England), Santa Barbara, CA: Clio Press, 1990, 409p. (World Bibliographical Series, vol. 114).

Harald **Müller**: Legal Information Systems and Other Law-Related Databases in Germany, Austria, and Switzerland (Symposium on Foreign Legal Databases). In: Law Library Journal Spring, vol. 83, no. 2, Spring 1991, pp. 253–267.

Richard **Rank**: A Selective Bibliography on Swiss Law. Toronto: [s.n.], 3176 1962, 14p.

- Thomas H. **Reynolds**, Arturo A. **Flores**: Foreign Law: Current Sources of Codes and Basic Legislation in Jurisdictions of the World. Littleton, CO: Fred B. Rothman, 1989–, loose-leaf.
- Edgardo **Rotman**: *The Inherent Problems of Legal Translation: Theoretical Aspects*. In: Indiana International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 6, 1995, pp. 187–196.
- Kurt **Schwerin**: Comparative Law Reflections: A Bibliographical Survey. In: Northwestern University Law Review, vol. 79, December 1984, pp. 1315–1341.
- Christiane **Serkis Bischof**: *Legal Databases in France, Switzerland and Italy*. In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 21, no. 1, Spring 1993, pp. 7–15.
- Jan **Stepan**: A New Classification of Law for a Foreign, Comparative and International Research Law Library: The System of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law (Symposium: International Legal Research Methodology). In: Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law, vol. 16, no. 3, Summer 1983, pp. 557–582.
- Charles **Szladits**: *Guide to Foreign Legal Materials*: *French, German, Swiss*. New York: Oceana Publications, 1959, 599p. (Parker School Studies of Foreign and Comparative Law, Columbia University).
- Alain **Thévenaz**: Selected Bibliography on Swiss Law (in English) (Chapter 18). In: François Dessemontet, Tugrul Ansay (eds.), Introduction to Swiss Law. The Hague: Kluwer Law International; Zurich: Schulthess, 2004 (3rd ed.), pp. 319–344.
- United Nations Library (Geneva, Switzerland): Bibliographie mensuelle = Monthly Bibliography. Geneva: Bibliothèque des Nations Unies, 1998– (no. 1, January 1998).
 Monthly bibliography. Part I: Books, official documents, serials 0251-6616 (OCoLC)5022250 (DLC) 87658391 United Nations Library (Geneva, Switzerland). Part II: Selected articles 0251-6624 (OCoLC)4635247 (DLC) 87658394.
 Available online at: http://www.unog.ch/
- 3185 U.S. Library of Congress Law Library: Publication of Laws in France, Belgium, The Netherlands, Austria, Western Germany, Switzerland, Greece and Turkey. Washington, D.C.: U.S. Government Printing Office, 1954, 17p.
- Walter E. **Weisflog**: *Problems of Legal Translation*. In: B.l.A. (ii) Judicial Decisions (Common Law Civil Law; a.3. False Friends), Rapports suisses présentés au XIIème Congrès international de droit comparé = Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress of Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, Swiss Institute of Comparative Law, vol. 7, 1987, pp. 197–199, 213–215 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7).

b) Book Reviews

Hans K. Lücke: Bibliography of Legal Commemorative Volumes, Titles and Contents: Germany, Switzerland, Austria (5 vols.), by Helmut Dau (Book Review). In: Adelaide Law Review, vol. 10, no. 2, December 1985, pp. 267–269.

3187

3190

3194

II. Legal Profession

a) Translations and Introductions

Lucien W. Valloni, Marcel C. Steinegger: Federal Act on the Freedom of Movement for Lawyers (Lawyers' Act, FAFML). Zurich: Schulthess, 2002, 341p.

Federal Act on the Freedom of Movement for Lawyers and the relevant European Council Directives (English/German/French/Italian) with an introduction in English and German.

b) Literature

Benoit **Bastard**, Laura **Cardia-Vonèche**: *The Lawyers of Geneva: An*Analysis of Change in the Legal Profession. In: Richard L. Abel, Philip S.C. Lewis (eds.), Lawyers in Society, vol. 2, The Civil Law World. Berkeley: University of California Press, 1988, pp. 295–335.

Includes edited papers from a conference held in Bellagio, Italy, July 16–21, 1984.

John H. **Bauman**: Damages for Legal Malpractice: An Appraisal of the Crumbling Dike and the Threatening Flood. In: Temple Law Review, vol. 61, Winter 1988, pp. 1127–1170.

Legal Malpractice Symposium.

Klaus Peter **Berger** (ed.): *The Practice of Transnational Law*. The Hague: 3191 Kluwer Law International, 2001, 228p.

Klaus **Böhlhoff**: *The International Practice of Law: Globalization or Regionalization*. In: Nedim Peter Vogt, *et al.* (eds.), The International Practice of Law, *Liber Amicorum* for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 31–39.

Robert **Budden**: *Will Swiss Lawyers Miss the European Boat?* In: International Financial Law Review, vol. XI, no. 12, 1992, pp. 9–12.

Peter H. **Burkard**: Attorney-Client Privilege in the EEC: The Perspective of Multinational Corporate Counsel. In: International Lawyer, vol. 20, Spring 1986, pp. 677–688.

Willem J.L. **Calkoen**: *Internationalization of the Legal Profession*. In: Nedim Peter Vogt, *et al.* (eds.), The International Practice of Law, *Liber Amicorum* for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 53–57.

- 3196 Dennis Campbell (ed.): Transnational Legal Practice A Survey of Selected Countries (vols. 1 & 2). Deventer: Kluwer, 1982, 387p.
 Deals with problems confronting the "transnational lawyer", like activity and admission of foreign lawyers, selection of local counsel etc. More than 30 countries including Switzerland.
- Josephine **Carr**: *The Discreet Charm of the Swiss Lawyer*. In: International Financial Law Review, vol. V, no. 11, November 1986, pp. 7–10.
- Thomas **Cottier**: A *Tribute to Professor John H. Jackson*. In: Michigan Journal of International Law, vol. 20, no. 2, 1999, pp. 97–99.
- 3199 Kelly Charles **Crabb**: Providing Legal Services in Foreign Countries: Making Room for the American Attorney (Note). In: Columbia Law Review, vol. 83, November 1983, pp. 1767–1823.
- Yves **Dézalay**, Bryant G. **Garth**: *The Big Five versus Big Law: Confrontational Rhetoric in the Service of Legitimating Shifting Relationships between Business and Law.* In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 513–535.
- Jens **Drolshammer**: *Strategy & Law*.
 Available online only at: http://www.drolshammer.net/en/2_strategy/21.html
- Jens **Drolshammer**: The Future Legal Structure of International Law Firms Is the Experience of the Big Five in Structuring Auditing and Consulting Organizations Relevant? In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 449–611.

 First published in Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer (eds.), The Future of the International Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 2, no. 4, 2000, p. 713–775.
- Jens **Drolshammer**: The Effects of Globalization on Legal Education An Agenda from an European Perspective for the Interdisciplinary Training of a New International Commercial Lawyer. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 229p. (Transatlantica Culture, Language and Law in a Transatlantic Context, vol. 2).
- Jens Drolshammer, Günter Müller-Stewens: Managing the International Law Firm: Nuisance or Necessity? In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 203–225. First published in Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer (eds.), The Future of the International Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 2, no. 4, 2000, p. 627–649.
- Jens **Drolshammer**, Michael H.P. **Pfeifer**: *The International Practice of Law: The Swiss Experience*. In: Tulane European and Civil Law Forum, vol. 14, 1999, pp. 65–100.
- Jens **Drolshammer**, Michael H.P. **Pfeifer**: *Introduction: On the Way to a Globalized Practice of Law?!* In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 13–29.

 First published in Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer (eds.), The Future of the Interna-

tional Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 2, no. 4, 2000, p. 391–402.	
Jens Drolshammer , Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.): <i>The Internationalization of the Practice of Law</i> . The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2001, 544p. <i>Partly reprinted from Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer</i> (eds.), <i>The Future of the International Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol.</i> 2, no. 4, 2000.	3207
Jens Drolshammer , Nedim Peter Vogt : English as the Language of Law? An Essay on the Legal Lingua Franca of a Shrinking World. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 100p. (Transatlantica – Culture, Language and Law in a Transatlantic Context, vol. 1). This publication is a translation of the German book: "Die Internationalisierung von Lehre und Forschung – eine Agenda für die interdisziplinär ausgerichtete Ausbildung zum in Wirtschaft und Management tätigen International Lawyer", Basel/Genf/Munich, 2000, which has been written for the Annual Meeting of the Swiss Lawyers Association held at St. Gallen in the fall of 2000.	3208
Lon L. Fuller : <i>An Afterword: Science and the Judicial Process</i> . In: Harvard Law Review, vol. 79, June 1966, pp. 1604–1628.	3209
Margaret M. Henneberry (ed. in chief), Danna C. Geraci, Janine Kossen, Sona Pancholy (eds.): Law and Judicial Systems of Nations. Washington, D.C.: World Jurist Association, 2002 (4th ed.), 653p. A reference book covering 190 nations. It contains concise information about practicing lawyers and organization of the bar, law schools and legal education, courts of justice and the legal systems. Based on the 1978-edition of Charles S. Rhyne, Albany, NY: Boyd Printing Co. Available on CD-Rom.	3210
G. Hochstrasser : <i>A Change in the Swiss Rules of Professional Conduct</i> . In: International Bar Journal, May 1974, p. 37.	3211
David Jenny : <i>The Lawyer's Role in Deal Making: A Swiss Perspective</i> . In: International Joint Ventures, Mergers & Acquisitions. New York: Transnational Publishers, 2000, pp. 173–176.	3212
Franz Kellerhals : <i>Switzerland: Fédération Suisse des Avocats</i> . In: International Bar Journal, May 1976, p. 88.	3213
Paul Lachenal : <i>The Organized Bar in Switzerland</i> . In: American Bar Association Journal, vol. 39, 1953, pp. 109–169.	3214
Peter L. Murray , Jens Drolshammer : <i>The Education and Training of a New International Lawyer</i> . In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 13–29. <i>First published in Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer (eds.), The Future of the International Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 2, no. 4, 2000, p. 505–543.</i>	3215
Philippe Nouel : <i>The International Practice of Law</i> . In: Nedim Peter Vogt, <i>et al</i> . (eds.), The International Practice of Law, <i>Liber Amicorum</i> for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 183–206.	3216
Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Oliver Schiltz: Education in Anglo-Saxon Law: A	3217

Hobby for the Selected Few or a Necessity for Everyone? In: Academics'

Forum, IBA Newsletter, vol. 8, no. 1, June 2000, pp. 8–9.

- Michael H.P. **Pfeifer**, Oliver **Schiltz**: Swiss Legal Profession One Step ahead or a Foot in the Past? In: International Practitioner, June 2000, pp. 42–45.
- Marc A. **Russenberger**: *Being a Swiss Legal Practitioner*. In: Law Institute Journal, vol. 63, nos. 1–2, January/February 1989, pp. 26–29.
- Marc A. **Russenberger**: Confessions of a Swiss Lawyer: Reflecting a Different Social Fabric. In: Law Society Journal, vol. 27, no. 6, July 1989, pp. 76–80.
- Kurt Siehr: Comparative Law as a Yardstick for Academic Legal Education. In: Göran Melander (ed.), Modern Issues in European Law: Nordic Perspectives (Essays in Honor of Lennart Pålsson). Göteborg: Norstedts Juridik AB; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1997, pp. 199–210.
- 3222 Kurt Siehr: German Jewish Scholars of Private International Law and Comparative Law Especially Ernst Frankenstein and His Research. In: Jean-François Gerkens, Hansjörg Peter, Peter Trenk-Hinterberger, Roger Vigneron (eds.), Mélanges Fritz Sturm: Offerts par ses collègues et ses amis à l'occasion de son soixante-dixième anniversaire. Liège: Editions juridiques de l'Université de Liège, 1999, pp. 1671–1681.
- 3223 Larry Smith: Going Native: Multinationals Tap Local Lawyers for Overseas Law Departments. In: Of Counsel, vol. 10, no. 21, November 4, 1990, pp. 4–8.
- Kurt **Staub**: *The Problem of Legal Costs in Switzerland*. In: International Legal Practitioner, vol. 5, no. 2, 1980, pp. 67–68.
- Walter A. **Stoffel**: Enlightened Decision Making (Paper Delivered at the Centennial World Congress on Comparative Law, New Orleans, November 2000). In: Tulane Law Review, 2001, pp. 1195–1214.
- Franco **Taisch**: Legal Management Thoughts on Approach and Function. In: Hans Siegwart, Julian Mahari (eds.), Management and Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 2003, pp. 275–287.
- Detlev F. Vagts: The Impact of Globalization on the Legal Profession. In: Jens Drolshammer, Michael H.P. Pfeifer (eds.), The Internationalization of the Practice of Law. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 31–42.
 First published in Michael H.P. Pfeifer, Jens Drolshammer (eds.), The Future of the International Practice of Law from a Global Perspective, European Journal of Law Reform, vol. 2, no. 4, 2000, pp. 403–414.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt**, et al. (eds.): The International Practice of Law: Liber Amicorum for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn; The Hague, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1997, 288p.
- Nedim Peter **Vogt** (ed.): *Reflections on the International Practice of Law: Liber Amicorum for the 35th Anniversary of Bär & Karrer*. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhan, 2004, 276p.

G. Miscellaneous

Nedim Peter **Vogt**: Anglo-Internationalisation of Law and Language: English as the Language of Law? In: International Legal Practitioner,

Pierre Widmer, Benedikt Maurenbrecher: What's Negative about Nega-

tive Declarations? In: Nedim Peter Vogt, et al. (eds.), The International Practice of Law, Liber Amicorum for Thomas Bär and Robert Karrer. Basel:

Wolfgang Wiegand: The Reception of American Law in Europe. In:

gence? In: Lawrence M. Friedman, Harry N. Schreiber (eds.), Legal Culture

American Journal of Comparative Law, vol. 39, no. 2, 1991, pp. 229–248. Wolfgang **Wiegand**: *Americanization of Law: Reception or Conver-*

3231

3232

3233

vol. 29, no. 1, March 2004, pp. 112-115.

Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1997, pp. 247-261.

	and the Legal Profession. Boulder, CO: Westview Press, 1996, pp. 137–152.	
	Wolfgang Wiegand : <i>The Roles, Functions and Activities of Lawyers in the So-Called German Law Group.</i> In: John J. Barceló III, Roger C. Cramton (eds.), Lawyers' Practice & Ideals: A Comparative View. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 189–207.	3234
	c) Book Reviews	
	Roger Brownsword : <i>François Geny and Modern Jurisprudence (Book Review)</i> . In: Modern Law Review, vol. 43, no. 4, July 1980, pp. 479–481.	3235
	H.G. Darwin : Good Offices in the Light of Swiss International Practice and Experience, by Raymond R. Probst (Book Review). In: International and Comparative Law Quarterly, vol. 39, no. 4, October 1990, pp. 955–956.	3236
	Ivan Sipkov : "Good Offices" in the Light of Swiss International Practice and Experience, by Raymond R. Probst (Book Review). In: International Journal of Legal Information, vol. 18, no. 2, Summer 1990, pp. 158–159.	3237
III. Computer Law, Data Protection, Internet, E-Commerce		
	a) Translations and Introductions	
	Philippe Gilliéron , Vejio Heiskanen : <i>Online Service Providers' Liability</i> , <i>Swiss Chapter</i> . New York: Oceana Publications, 2003, Swi 1–Swi 28 (loose-leaf).	3238
	Daniel Girsberger : <i>The Internet and Jurisdiction Based on Contract</i> . In: European Journal of Law Reform: Special Issue on International Procedural Law, ed. by Frank Emmert, vol. 4, 2002, pp. 167–185.	3239
	Swiss Federal Data Protection Commissioner (SDPC): Swiss Federal Act on Data Protection (DPA) of June 1992. 13p. Available online at: http://www.edsb.ch/e/gesetz/schweiz/act.htm	3240
	301	

- Rolf H. **Weber**: *Switzerland: Initiatives in Self-Regulation of the Online-Business.* In: Computer & Recht international, vol. 3, 2002, pp. 94–96.
- Rolf H. **Weber**, Xenia **Roduner**: *Towards a Legal Framework for the Information Society*. Zurich: Schulthess, 2003, 145p.

b) Literature

- Arthur E. Appleton, Kamen Troller: Domain Name Arbitration: Review of Selected Cases. In: ASA Bulletin (Swiss Arbitration Association), vol. 18, no. 4, 2000, pp. 716–745.
- Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *Internet Distribution of Music Performances*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 27, 1999, pp. 165–171.
- Rolf **Auf der Maur**: *Internet-Enabled Distribution Models*. In: International Business Lawyer, vol. 27, 1999, pp. 264–267.
- Katharina **Boele-Woelki**, Catherine **Kessedjian**: *Internet Which Court Decides? Which Law Applies?* The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1998, 208p.
- 3247 Christian Bovet: Swiss Report (Copyright Protection Systems). In: Jozef A. Keustermans (ed.), International Computer Law: A Practical Guide to the International Distribution and Protection of Software and Integrated Circuits. New York: Matthew Bender, 1988–, 1995, pp. 263–267.
- Stefano Codoni: Lack of Effective Protection for Databases in Switzer-land. In: Copyright World, November 2000, pp. 14–17.
 Available online at: http://www.bdp.ch/files/protdatabases.pdf
- François **Dessemontet**: Contracting and Licensing on the Net. In: Lars Gorton, Johnny Herre, Erik Nerep, Per Jonas Nordell, Jan Rosen (eds.), Festskrift till Gunnar Karnell. Stockholm: Carlsson Law Network, 1999, pp. 111–125.
- François **Dessemontet**: *The European Approach to E-Commerce and Licensing*. In: Brooklyn Journal of International Law, vol. 26, no. 1, 2000, pp. 59–76.
- Adrian U. **Dörig**: Legal Guide to E-Commerce 2000: Switzerland. In: Supplement to Corporate Finance. London: Euromoney Publ., 2000, pp. 159–163.
- Beat **Durrer**: Recent Political and Legal Developments on the Media Front in Switzerland. In: EBU-Review, no. 5, 1982, pp. 17–22.
- Jose **Esteves**, Stuart E. **Levi**: *The Domain Name System and Trademarks*. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), 1997, pp. 123–173.
- Jose **Esteves**, David **Marglin**, Stuart E. **Levi**: *The Domain Name System & Trademarks*. In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property

Course Handbook Series. New York, San Francisco: Practising Law Insti-

tute (PLI), June/July 1998, pp. 9–74.	
Jane Fulford , Mark Furner : <i>Computer Crime</i> : <i>The Risks and Simple Rules</i> . In: Der Schweizer Treuhänder = L'éxpert-comptable suisse, vol. 75, no. 5, 2001, pp. 487–492.	3255
Paul Edward Geller : Conflicts of Laws in Cyberspace: Rethinking International Copyright in a Digitally Networked World. In: Columbia – VLA Journal of Law & the Arts, vol. 20, no. 4, 1996, pp. 571–603. Also published in: UNESCO Copyright Bulletin, vol. 31, no. 1, 1997, pp. 3–13 and in Journal of the Copyright Society of the USA, vol. 44, 1996, pp. 103–117.	3256
Philippe Gilliéron : <i>SWITCH: Immunity or Liability?</i> In: SZW/RSDA (Schweizerische Zeitschrift für Wirtschaftsrecht = Revue suisse de droit des affaires), vol. 72, no. 5, 2000, pp. 214–223.	3257
E.F.M. Hogrebe : <i>Proposal to Introduce Data Protection and Freedom on Information Articles into the Swiss Constitution</i> . In: Transnational Data Report, vol. 1, 1978/79, p. 7.	3258
Jan Holvast , Wayne Madsen , Paul Roth (eds.): <i>The Global Encyclopaedia of Data Protection Regulation</i> . The Hague: Kluwer Law International, vol. 1, September 1999, loose-leaf.	3259
Fritz W. Hondius: Emerging Data Protection in Europe. Amsterdam, Oxford, New York: North Holland, 1975, 282p. Chapter 2 of the work discusses national legislation of data protection in Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, the Federal Republic of Germany, Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Switzerland, the U.K. and other European States. Chapter 3 deals with the role of international organizations. Chapter 4-10 contain an analysis of the problem.	3260
Gabrielle Kaufmann-Kohler : <i>Choice of Court and Choice of Law Clauses in Electronic Contracts</i> . In: Vincent Jeanneret (ed.), Aspects juridiques du commerce électronique. Zurich: Schulthess, 2001, pp. 11–62. <i>Also published in: Tagung 2001 für Informatik Recht, Berne: Stämpfli, 2002, pp. 159–196.</i>	3261
Michael S. Keplinger : <i>International Protection for Computer Programs</i> . In: Patents, Copyrights, Trademarks, and Literary Property Course Handbook Series. New York: Practising Law Institute (PLI), July 1989, pp. 383–419.	3262
Martin Kurer , Stefano Codoni , Riet A. Ganzoni : <i>Swiss Data Protection Law</i> . In: Christopher Millard, Mark Ford (eds.), Data Protection Laws of the World. London: Sweet & Maxwell, vol. 2, no. 2, 2000, Swi 1–Swi 25 (looseleaf).	3263
Martin Lutz : <i>Protection of Computer Programs in Switzerland</i> . In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 25, no. 2, 1994, pp. 153–177.	3264
Urs Maurer , Nadine Faruque : <i>Datenschutz</i> = <i>Protection des données</i> = <i>Data Protection</i> . Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhahn, 1994, 559p. (Schweizerische Rechtserlasse = Swiss Laws).	3265
John McCamus : <i>Access to Information Held by the State and Privacy</i> . In: Rapports généraux au XIIIème congrès international de droit comparé – General	3266

- Reports: XIIIth International Congress of Comparative Law, Montreal, 1990. Cowansville: Éditions Yvon Blais, 1992, pp. 719–750.
- Tedson J. **Meyers**: *Liability Limitations in International Data Traffic: The Consequences of Deregulation*. In: Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law, vol. 16, 1984, pp. 203–222.
- 3268 Xavier **Oberson**: *Electronic Commerce: A Swiss Perspective*. In: VAT Monitor, vol. 10, no. 1, 1999, pp. 6–10.
- 3269 Xavier **Oberson**: VAT Problems Raised by E-Commerce. Answers from the Swiss Authorities and New Questions. In: Tax Planning International E-Commerce, vol. 1, no. 12, December 1999, pp. 21–24.
- 3270 Xavier **Oberson**: *Taxation of Income Derived from E-Commerce*. In: Cahiers de Droit Fiscal International, vol. 86a, 2001, pp. 691–710.
- 3271 Xavier **Oberson**, Lorenzo **Piaget**: *Electronic Commerce and Taxation: A Swiss Perspective*. In: Bulletin for International Fiscal Documentation, vol. 52, no. 12, 1998, pp. 535–540.
- 3272 Brigitt A. **Pagenberg**: Patentability of Computer Programs on the National and International Level. In: International Review of Industrial Property and Copyright Law, vol. 5, 1974, pp. 1–43.

 Great Britain, Australia, Canada, Germany, Austria, France and Switzerland.
- Jerome H. **Reichman**: Computer Programs as Applied Scientific Know-How: Implications of Copyright Protection for Commercialized University Research. In: Vanderbilt Law Review, vol. 42, 1989, pp. 639–723.
- Teresa **Schiller**, Stephan **Wilske**: *International Jurisdiction in Cyber-space: Which States May Regulate the Internet?* In: Federal Communications Law Journal, vol. 50, 1997, pp. 117–126.
- 3275 Michael E. Schneider, Christoph Kuner: Dispute Resolution in International Electronic Commerce. In: Journal of International Arbitration, vol. 14, no. 3, September 1997, pp. 5–37.
 Available online at: http://www.disputes.net/cyberweek2001/interElecCommerce.htm
- Matthias W. **Stecher** (ed.): *Webvertising: Unfair Competition and Trademarks on the Internet.* The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 1999, 192p.
- David R. **Syrowik**: *International Software Protection*. In: Michigan Bar Journal, vol. 70, July 1991, pp. 656–660.
- Felix H. **Thomann**: Software Protection under Switzerland's Revised Copyright Act. In: Computer Law and Practice, vol. 8, no. 5, Sept./Oct. 1992, pp. 148–150.
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *Electronic Data Interchange (EDI); Introduction*. In: European Transport Law, vol. 6, 1997, pp. 643–645.
- Alexander **von Ziegler**: *The Role of the CMI in the Development towards an Electronic Commerce*. In: European Transport Law, vol. 6, 1997, pp. 723–728.

Viktor Walker: Developments in the Concept of a Patentable Invention

in USA and Europe – Computer Programs and Methods of Doing Business. Zurich: Schulthess, 2002, 75p.	
Fridolin M.R. Walther : <i>Internet Gambling Related Regulatory Questions and Enforcement Problems – A Comparative U.SSwiss Perspective</i> . In:	
Stanford Technology Law Review, Perspective Article, September 2000.	

Available online only at: http://stlr.stanford.edu/STLR/Events/gambling/index.htm

Rolf H. Weber: *E-Money and Regulation in Switzerland and in the EU*. 3283

In: Finance & Technologie, April 2001, pp. 40–41.

Rolf H. Weber: *Regulatory Models for the Online World*. Zurich: Schult-

hess; The Hague: Kluwer Law International, 2002, 207p.

Rolf H. **Weber**: *Switzerland: Criminal Liability for Links*. In: Computer & Recht international, vol. 6, 2002, p. 188.

Rolf H. **Weber**, Leonardo **Cereghetti**: *Legal Implications of the Millennium Bug (Switzerland)*. In: Comparative Law Yearbook of International Business, Special Issue: Dennis Campbell, Susan Meek (eds.), Legal Implications of the Millennium Bug. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 1999, pp. 417–443.

c) Cases, Judgements, Decisions and Case Reviews

Richard **Raysman**, Peter **Brown**: *EFT and Duty of Care (Computer Law)*. 3287 In: New York Law Journal, vol. 188, October 12, 1982, p. 1. Litigation Cases Evra Corp. v. Swiss Bank Corp. – 673 F. 2d 951 (7th Cir. 1982). Jurisdiction United States.

Rolf H. **Weber**: *Switzerland: Recent Court Practice (Liability for Linking, Legality of Spamming, Criminal Responsibility for "Virus"-Program).*In: Computer Law Review International (CRi), i. 6, December 2003, p. 188.

IV. Medicine

a) Translations and Introductions

Anne **Frey**: *The Registration of a Drug in Switzerland, in France, and on* 3289 *a European Level.* Basel: Pharma Information, 1981, 47p. *Translation from French. Summary in Danish, English and Swedish.*

3290

Jan **Stepan**: *International Survey of Laws on Assisted Procreation*. Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, 217p. (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 15).

William M. **Wardell** (ed.): Controlling the Use of Therapeutic Drugs: An International Comparison. Washington, D.C.: American Enterprise Institute for Public Policy Research, 1978, 263p. (AEI Studies, 178). Czechoslovakia, Denmark, Germany, Norway, Sweden and Switzerland.

b) Literature

- 3292 Susette **Biber-Klemm**: Biotechnology and Traditional Knowledge: Legal Means to Balance the Equities: Proceedings of the International Conference on Biotechnology in the Global Economy, 2–3 September 1999, Center for International Development at Harvard University. In: International Journal for Biotechnology, vol. 2, nos. 1/3, 1999, pp. 85–102.
- Peter **Bratschi**, Ursula **Eggenberger Stöckli**: Bundesgesetz über Arzneimittel und Medizinprodukte (Heilmittelgesetz): Gesetzestext mit Erläuterungen = Swiss Federal Law on Medicinal Products and Medical Devices (Law on Therapeutic Products): Law and Commentary. Berne: Stämpfli, December 2001, 142p.
- Eugen **Bucher**: Legal Problems Arising from the Removal of Organs for Transplantation with Particular Reference to European Countries. In: Felix Largiadèr (ed.), Organ Transplantation. Stuttgart: Thieme, 1970 (2nd ed.), pp. 130–142.
- Monique **Cahannes**: *Swiss Alcohol Policy: The Emergence of a Compromise*. In: Contemporary Drug Problems, vol. 10, no. 1, 1981, pp. 37–53.
- European Proprietary Medicines Manufacturers' Association (ed.): AESGP Study on the Economic and Legal Framework for Non-Prescription Medicines in Europe. Brussels: AESGP, 1998, 63p. 20 countries including Switzerland.
- Peter **Gauch**, Roland **Hürlimann**: *Reform of Medical Malpractice Law:* Liability or Insurance? National Report of Switzerland. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1990, pp. 71–88 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 12).
- Jacques-Michel **Grossen**, Olivier **Guillod**: *Medical Malpractice Law: American Influence in Europe?* In: Boston College International and Comparative Law Review, vol. 6, no. 1, Winter 1983, pp. 1–27.
- Cyril **Hegnauer**: Family Relations and Modern Medicine under Swiss Law. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the XIIth International Congress on Comparative Law. Zurich: Schulthess, 1987, pp. 111–123 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 7).

Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**: *The Impact of Heroin Prescription on Heroin Markets in Switzerland*. In: Mangai Natarajan, Mike Hough (eds.), Illegal Drug Markets: From Research to Prevention Policy. Monsey, NY: Willan Publishing, 2000, pp. 83–99 (Crime Prevention Studies, vol. 11). *Published in association with the Criminal Justice Press, New York.*

Bartha M. **Knoppers**: *Recent Advances in Medically Assisted Conception: Legal, Ethical and Social Issues*. In: American Journal of Law and Medicine, vol. 17, 1991, pp. 329–361.

3301

Juliane **Kokott**: *Interim Report on "The Exhaustion of Local Remedies"*. In: International Law Association: Report of the Sixty-Ninth Conference, London. London: International Law Association, 2000, pp. 606–630.

3302

Stefano **Maddalena**, Olivier **Guillod**: *The Legal Status of Complementary Medicines in Europe*. Berne: Stämpfli, 1999, 324p.

3304

3303

Jean Martin, Olivier Guillod: The Doctor's Duty to Maintain Confidentiality ("Medical Secrecy") in Switzerland; What Attitude Should the Practitioner Adopt When Authorities or Outside People Ask for Information about a Patient? In: European Journal of Health Law, vol. 8, no. 2, 2001, pp. 163–172.

Erwin Murer, Peter Niederer, Bogdan Radanov, Alexandra Rumo-Jungo, Matthias Sturzenegger, Felix Walz (eds.): "Whiplash Associated Disorders" – Medical, Biomechanical and Legal Aspects = Das so genannte "Schleudertrauma" – Medizinische, biomechanische und rechtliche Aspekte der Distorsionen der Halswirbelsäule. Berne: Stämpfli, 2001, 304p. International Congress on Whiplash Associated Disorders.

3305

Daniel W. **Shuman**: *The Origins of the Physician-Patient Privilege and Professional Secret.* In: Southwestern Law Journal, vol. 39, June 1985, pp. 661–687.

3306

Emmanuel **Stauffer**: *Civil Liability of Physicians*. In: Swiss Reports Presented at the Xth International Congress on Comparative Law. Basel: Helbing & Lichtenhan, 1979, pp. 41–56 (Publications of the Swiss Institute of Comparative Law = Publications de l'Institut Suisse de Droit Comparé = Veröffentlichungen des Schweizerischen Instituts für Rechtsvergleichung = Pubblicazioni dell'Istituto svizzero di diritto comparato, vol. 1).

3307

Jan **Stepan**: *Survey of Laws on Fertility Control*. New York: The United Nations Fund for Population Activities, 1979, 98p.

3308

Contains also summaries of laws of voluntary sterilization (Part I) and the termination of pregnancy (Part II) in Switzerland. Compiled by the Law and Population Programme of the Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy.

V. Imprisonment

Andrea **Baechtold**: *Switzerland*. In: Dirk van Zyl Smit, Frieder Dünkel (eds.), Imprisonment Today and Tomorrow. International Perspectives on

3309

- Prisoner's Rights and Prison Condition. The Hague, London, Boston: Kluwer Law International, 2001, pp. 653–675.
- 3310 C. Geoffrey Cartledge, Peter J.P. Tak, Mirjana Tomic-Malic (eds.): Probation in Europe. Hertogenbosch, The Netherlands: European Assembly for Probation and After-Care, 1981, 521p.
 A manual concerning probation (law enforcement, organization of the probation system and its working methods) in 14 European countries including Switzerland.
- Marie-Jeanne **de Montmollin**, Erwin **Zimmermann**, Jacques **Bernheim**, Timothy W. **Harding**: *Sociotherapeutic Treatment of Delinquents in Prison*. In: International Journal of Offender Therapy and Comparative Criminology, vol. 30, no. 1, April 1986, pp. 25–34.
- Walter T. **Haesler**: *Offender Therapy in Swiss Prison*. In: International Journal of Offender Therapy, vol. 12, 1968, pp. 127–132.
- Günther **Kaiser**: European Law of Correction: A Comparative Analysis of Correctional Laws and Systems, Including Prison Systems in the United States and Japan. Ardsley-on-Hudson, N.Y.: Transnational Publications, 1984, 250p.
 - Part I discusses problems, concepts and historical developments of correctional systems. Part II contains a country-by-country description of correctional systems of 15 countries, including Switzerland, followed by a comparative analysis.
- Martin **Killias**, Marcelo F. **Aebi**, Denis **Ribeaud**: *Does Community Service Rehabilitate Better than Short-Term Imprisonment? Results of a Controlled Experiment*. In: The Howard Journal of Criminal Justice, vol. 30, no. 1, 2000, pp. 49–57.

Appendix

Swiss Law-Related Resources in English on the Internet

As in other countries, an increasing amount of information in English on Swiss law is becoming available on various websites on the Internet.

The Federal Government (www.admin.ch and www.rechtsinformation. admin.ch¹), the Swiss Supreme Court (www.bger.ch) and the Cantons offer part of their statutes, ordinances, court decisions as well as further information on the Internet. Unfortunately, most of this information is – at this time – only available in German, French or Italian, *i.e.* in one of the official languages of Switzerland. As far as these sources do not contain any references in English, they were completely disregarded.

The information on Swiss law in English on the Internet is widespread and searching for it proves to be very time-consuming. We have limited the list below to some Internet addresses we consider to be useful and have put the emphasis on governmental sources, on links which provide translations of Swiss law as well as on business related general information on Switzerland.

I. Swiss Government

1. General

Location Switzerland: Location Switzerland is the official Swiss information and counseling agency for companies and persons wishing to set up business activities in this country. It is run by SECO, the State Secretariat for Economic Affairs, in close cooperation with the Swiss cantons and the Swiss embassies and consulates abroad.

http://www.locationswitzerland.ch

Swiss Competition Commission: General information on competition matters, press releases, translations of statutes and ordinances regarding cartels, merges and concentration of undertakings.

http://www.weko.admin.ch/publikationen/index.html?lang=en

1 Copiur: The newsletter of the Coordinating Office for Electronic Publication of Legal Information (Federal Chancellery), excellent for all new developments of Swiss law and jurisprudence (only in German, French and Italian).

3315

3316

Swiss Embassy in London: General information in English on Switzerland, *e.g.* on Swiss law, information on translations as well as further references and links.

http://www.eda.admin.ch/london_emb/e/home/legaff/syslaw.html

Swiss Embassy in Washington: General information on Switzerland and its institutions. Provides full text versions in English of the Swiss Federal Constitution and the Swiss Money Laundering Act (to be downloaded) and contains translations of some of the bilateral treaties between Switzerland and the US

http://www.swissemb.org/legal/html/legislations.html

Swiss Federal Administration: Contains texts of reports, press releases, issue papers, drafts of statutes and regulations as well as general information. Links lead to the individual homepages of all federal departments as well as to the underlying federal offices and institutions. The website also contains a brief guide on Switzerland. Broad scope of data on Switzerland (economy, science, landscape, habitat etc.). Extensive list of links to official and private institutions (banks, companies etc.). Special section on federalism and multilingualism. Contains audio and video information, partly provided by Radio Swiss International.

http://www.admin.ch/ch/index.en.html

http://www.admin.ch/ch/e/schweiz/index.html (Swiss guide)

http://www.admin.ch/ch/e/autorita.html (Intergovernmental links)

www.gov.ch: Register of the official Internet site of the Helvetic Administration and Public Services. Information on political institutions, education and public firms on federal, cantonal and communal level. Website made by the "Institut de Hautes Etudes en Administration Publique", IDHEAP, Lausanne.

http://www.gov.ch/govchen.nsf

2. Federal Departments and Federal Offices

Federal Chancellery: Provides links to literature as well as online order forms for publications.

http://www.admin.ch/ch/e/bk/chanc/index.html

- Federal Department of Defense, Civil Protection and Sports (DDPS): General information on the department and its activities. In particular, information on peace support operations. Publications in English (to be downloaded). Press releases and speeches are not yet available in English. http://www.vbs-ddps.ch/internet/vbs/en/home.html
- Federal Department of Economic Affairs (DEA): Survey of the activities of the department, informations on major political projects. Allows to download speeches of the head of department.

http://www.evd.admin.ch/evd/index.html?lang=en

Federal Department of Finance (FDF): General information on the duties of the department, most recent news of the department, information on special and actual topics such as banking secrecy, mutual judicial assistance etc.

3324

3328

3329

3330

3332

http://www.efd.admin.ch/e/index.htm

Federal Department of Foreign Affairs (DFA): Informs on recent developments. Delivers press releases, speeches of the head of department, reports and messages, publications regarding Switzerland and the UN. Most of the documents can be downloaded.

http://www.eda.admin.ch/eda/e/home.html

Federal Department of Home Affairs (DHA): Provides a survey of the activities of the department, informs on the current state of major political projects, and allows the download of press releases and speeches of the head of department.

http://www.edi.admin.ch/index.html?lang=en

Federal Department of Justice and Police (DJP): Speeches, press releases ³³²⁷ and other documents can be downloaded.

http://www.ejpd.admin.ch/e/index.htm

Federal Department of the Environment, Transport, Energy, and Communication (DETEC): Informs on the activities of the department, describes major political projects and allows to download speeches of the head of department and the secretary general.

http://www.uvek.admin.ch/index.html?lang=en

Federal Office of Communications (OFCOM): Provides (unofficial) translations of statutes, ordinances and further information on telecommunications law.

http://www.bakom.ch/en/geraete/recht/ch/index.html

Federal Office of Justice (FOJ): Information on the activities and topics of the Federal Office of Justice as well as press releases in English are available. Overview of Switzerland's legal system, organized by topics as follows: State and legal system, man and society, security and protection, human rights and international law, business and trade, land register and acquisition of real estate, judicial organization and procedure, publications and expert's reports. Overview of the latest developments in Swiss law.

http://www.ofj.admin.ch/e/index.html, or http://www.bj.admin.ch/e/index.html

Federal Tax Administration (FTA): Website of the Federal Office of Tax Administration which provides information on tax-related matters and offers links to publications (some in English) for downloading.

http://www.estv.admin.ch/data/e/index.htm

Fiscal Information Office (FIO): Federal service entrusted with public relations in fiscal matters for the Confederation as well as cantonal tax adminis-

trations. Means of information are answering of requests as well as providing links to publications regarding various tax matters.

http://www.estv.admin.ch/data/ist/e/index.htm

3. Other Governmental Websites

- Federal Commercial Central Register: Business Names' Index: Allows search for business names and delivers internet short extracts. Contains links to the commercial registers of cantons. http://zefix.admin.ch/english.htm
- Integration Office Switzerland-Europe: Official texts, explanations, analyses and further documents about Switzerland's European policy. Links to the main European information centers. http://www.europa.admin.ch/e/index.htm
- Register of the Swiss Federal Institute of Intellectual Property: Offers free access to nationally granted patents, European patents with Swiss designation, nationally registered trademarks, nationally registered models and designs, supplementary protective certificates (ESZ) and topographies. The search for similar entries is not possible. Online-registration is available. http://www.swissreg.ch
- Swiss Federal Assembly: General information. Contains the minutes of both chambers of the Federal Assembly. During parliamentary sessions, deliberations are published. http://www.parliament.ch/Poly/Framesets/E/Frame-E.HTM
- Swiss Federal Banking Commission: General information on the Banking Commission's activities. Annual reports, circulars, bulletins and newsletters are only available in German and French. http://www.ebk.admin.ch/e/
- Swiss Federal Institute of Intellectual Property: Delivers information relating to patents, trademarks, information technology and copyrights. http://www.ige.ch/defaulte.htm
- 3339 **Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX)**: General information, press releases, admission rules, company list, annual reports, disclosure of shareholdings etc.
 - http://www.swx.com/index_en.html
- Swiss Takeover Board (TOB): Federal acts and ordinances on stock exchanges and securities trading and public takeover are available for download in English. Information about the Board's practice and rule-making activity. To extend the range of usual consultation procedures, proposed rules and regulations are released before adoption.

http://www.copa.ch/intro_en.html (general),

http://www.copa.ch/legaltexts/lbvm_en.html (legal texts),

http://www.copa.ch/additionaltexts/communications_en.html (additional texts)

II. Websites of Swiss Academic Institutions

1. General

1. General	
Internet Clearinghouse Switzerland : Information on Swiss libraries on the Internet. Links to all Swiss libraries and their catalogues. http://www.ichschweiz.ch/Default.asp?lang=en	3341
Swiss Academic and Research Network : Online domain registration with further links to Swiss libraries, library networks, research teams etc. http://www.switch.ch	3342
2. Law Faculties	
Faculty of Law of the University of Basel: General information on the Basle law faculty and references to links on Swiss legislation, jurisprudence and other legal sites. http://www.unibas.ch/ius/iu_fakul.htm	3343
Faculty of Law of the University of Berne: General information on the Bernese law faculty, its various institutes and courses in German only. Direct links to the systematic compendium of federal laws, the Swiss Supreme Court, the links' list of weblaw and the legal search engine lawsearch. http://www.rechtswissenschaft.unibe.ch/toplevel/index.php	3344
Faculty of Law of the University of Fribourg : Information on publications of faculty members. Some course-related materials, mostly in French and German, can be downloaded for free. http://www.unifr.ch/droit/	3345
Faculty of Law of the University of Geneva: Provides links to online decisions of the Swiss Supreme Court, research centers and a list of references for national and international legal sites. http://www.unige.ch/droit/	3346
Faculty of Law of the University of Lausanne : General information on the law faculty. A list of publications of faculty members is also available, some of them for download. http://www.unil.ch/droit/	3347
Faculty of Law of the University of Lucerne : Website in German only. http://www.unilu.ch/rf/	3348
Faculty of Law of the University of Neuchâtel : General information on the law faculty, well organized links to legal sites by topic in French. http://www.unine.ch/droit/	3349
Faculty of Law of the University of St. Gall: General information on the	3350

study program, the university calendar, executive programs and research

http://www.unisg.ch/hsgweb.nsf/wwwPubhomepage/webhomepageeng?opendocument

institutes.

Faculty of Law of the University of Zurich: Of special interest is the virtual library of the University of Zurich which refers to useful links of literature on Swiss law on the Internet. Good systematical order. Website in German only.

http://www.unizh.ch/fakultaet/jur/index.html http://www.rwi.unizh.ch/bibliothek/5virtuel/virtuel.htm (virtual library)

3352 Institute for International Private and Administrative Law of the University of Berne: Overview of all legal materials online. Reference to legal links by Fridolin M.R. Walther. http://www.cx.unibe.ch/civpro/

Institute of European Law of the University of Basle: Announces lec-3353 tures on European law and provides articles, some in English, for download.

http://www.europa.unibas.ch/

- 3354 Institute of Federalism of the University of Fribourg: Documentation centre with links to cantonal legislation in French and German, online database with links to the institute's library and legislation. http://www.federalism.ch
- 3355 Swiss Institute of Comparative Law (Lausanne): Autonomous institution of the Swiss Confederation. Its primary tasks are to prepare legal opinions in respect of foreign law for the federal authorities, for courts and for individuals. Offers a library of foreign and international law to researchers in every field. Some periodicals offer free download of full texts. Books can be searched for online, but full text versions are not available online.

http://isdc.ch

III. Websites of National Commercial Institutions and Professional Providers

- **KPMG Switzerland**: Basic legislative texts concerning the supervision of the banking and financial markets in Switzerland are available (to be ordered or – mostly – to be downloaded from the library site). http://www.kpmg.ch
- 3357 Megalaw (Swiss Section): Contains a list and links to some of the most important Swiss law websites and search engines. A very helpful starting page for searching on the Internet.
 - http://www.megalaw.com/international/switzerland.php
- SW Consulting S.A.: Directory of Swiss banks. Provides general infor-3358 mation on Swiss banks and links to the Swiss Banking Commission and the Swiss Bankers' Association.
 - http://www.swconsult.ch/cgi-bin/banklist.pl

Swiss Firms: Service page of the Swiss Chamber of Commerce. Data bank of industrial enterprises, their manufacturing programs and subcontracting opportunities.

http://www.swissfirms.ch

Swiss Office for Trade Promotion (OSEC): General information on Switzerland as well as some links to information on firms and export development organizations.

http://www.osec.ch

Swisslex: Major legal database in Switzerland (for subscribers only). Contains federal and cantonal case law, legislation, law journals and law books. Interface in German and French only. Unfortunately, little information is available in English.

http://www.swisslex.ch

Teledata AG: Commercial register data on more than 400,000 compa-3362 nies and 550,000 individuals, company news, owner and shareholding data, management function data, debt collection, legal action and checks etc.

http://www.teledata.ch/index_e.php

Weblaw: Contains only sources regarding Swiss law. Interface in German or French. Information in English is only available by using (freely chosen) keywords.

http://www.weblaw.ch/lawsearch/

IV. Websites of Bar Associations, Law Firms and Chambers of Commerce

1. Bar Associations and Law Firms

Bär & Karrer (attorneys-at-law; Zurich, Geneva, Lugano, Zug, London): The various volumes of the Swiss Commercial Law Series dealing with topics such as mergers & acquisitions, merger control, antitrust law, real estate, litigation etc. can be downloaded directly from the publications' site.

http://www.baerkarrer.ch

Homburger (attorneys-at-law, Zurich): Most of the recent publications of the firm are offered for download. Topics: Competition law, practice of law, international arbitration and litigation, international private law, joint ventures, financial services, intellectual property/IT etc.

http://www.homburger.ch

International Center for Commercial Law (Legal500.com): Recommended law firms and lawyers in Switzerland.

http://www.icclaw.com/lfe/sz_main.htm

315

3360

3359

3361

3363

3364

3365

3366

- Jusline.ch: Database containing more than 5,700 Swiss attorneys. http://www.jusline.ch
- 3368 **Katzarov S.A., Geneva**: Main features of the Swiss patent and trademark law, general information on intellectual property law in Switzerland etc. http://www.katzarov.com/switzerland/swiss_trade.html
- Legalresearch.ch (von Erlach Klainguti Stettler & Wille, attorneys-at-law, Zurich): Articles on intellectual property and information technology, capital markets and banking, commercial law, administrative law, litigation and taxation and corporate law. Contains internet links on Swiss law.
 - http://www.legalresearch.ch
- 3370 **Lenz & Staehelin (attorneys-at-law; Zurich, Geneva)**: A large list of publications is offered and documentation may be ordered online. http://www.lenzstaehelin.com
- Niederer Kraft & Frey (attorneys-at-law, Zurich): Offers a series of publications on current legal issues online. The publications are written by the firm's attorneys, appear at intervals and are made available to selected clients in Switzerland and abroad as well as to correspondent law firms.
 - http://www.nkf.ch/e/frame_publikation.htm
- Prager Dreifuss (attorneys-at-law, Zurich): Various articles on e-business in English can be downloaded. http://www.pragerdreifuss.ch
- 3373 Swiss Arbitration Association (ASA): General information about ASA, its members, events etc. Most of the ASA publications (bulletins with information on arbitration matters, materials, arbitral awards, court decisions) as well as the ASA series can be ordered. http://www.arbitration-ch.org
- Swiss Bar Association (SAV/FSA): General information on Swiss lawyers and their education. Allows lawyer search by field of activity and languages spoken.
 - http://www.swisslawyers.com/en/
- Taxation.ch: Homepage of Toni Amonn and Hans Roth. Extensive information service on Swiss tax law. http://www.taxation.ch
- Vischer (attorneys-at-law, Basel, Zurich): Publications are listed by attorneys and can, along with some course materials of the lecturers at various law faculties in Switzerland, be downloaded. http://www.vischer.com

2. Chambers of Commerce

British-Swiss Chamber of Commerce: Online articles on legal and tax matters. Legal news inform on developments in Swiss jurisdiction, legal discussions etc.

http://www.bscc.co.uk

Chamber of Commerce and Industry of Geneva: Arbitration rules of the Geneva Chamber of Commerce and Industry to be downloaded. http://www.ccig.ch

3379

3381

3383

3384

Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce: General information on doing business in Switzerland. Translation of some of the most important Swiss business laws can be ordered.

http://www.amcham.ch

Zurich Chamber of Commerce: The Chamber offers documentation to provide economic information about import regulations, customs' facilities etc. Information on the Chamber's Court of Arbitration. Useful links to other cantonal, national and international commercial institutions. http://www.zurichcci.ch

V. International Sources

1. International Organizations and Associations

American Society of International Law (ASIL), Guide to Electronic Resources for International Law: A very complete and perfectly structured guide. Delivers links to almost all relevant international legal sites. Resources available on international environmental, economic and criminal law, private international law, human rights, treaties and the United Nations. Provides information on how to use listservers, newsgroups and other networks as research tools.

http://www.asil.org

CLEA (Collection of Laws for Electronic Access): Database operated by WIPO. Offers Swiss statutes dealing with intellectual property.

http://clea.wipo.int

Council of Europe (Treaties): Treaties, conventions and agreements etc. may be downloaded.

http://conventions.coe.int

Ecolex (Gateway to Environmental Law): Information on more than 480 multilateral treaties regarding environmental conservation. The website contains a list of treaties which are of relevance for Switzerland, *i.e.* which have been signed by Switzerland or for which it has submitted an instrument of ratification, accession, acceptance, denunciation or succession.

http://www.ecolex.org/ecolex/index.php

Hague Conference on Private International Law: Text of conventions in English, list of member states, list of publications etc. available for download.

http://www.hcch.net/index_en.php (conventions)

Hieros Gamos (Legal Directories): Founded by Lex Mundi (worldwide association of law firms). Information on the most recent legal developments of various countries. Links to law associations, law schools, publishers, discussion groups, law journals, libraries etc. Lex Mundi members have written "Guides to Doing Business" for their respective jurisdictions which are updated periodically. A guide on Switzerland is available.

http://www.hg.org

http://hg.org.master.com/texis/master/search/+/Top/Regional/Europe/Switzerland/Guides_and_Directories (Guide on Switzerland)

- International Association of Young Lawyers (AIJA): AIJA publishes a quarterly gazette and books in co-operation with the international legal publisher Kluwer on current issues of the international legal practice. http://www.aija.org
- International Bar Association (IBA): Presented in four sections: Business law, legal practice, energy and natural resources law (SERL) and human rights. Members are provided with access to up-to-date information by means of a large number of publications. The "Reading Room" is a comprehensive catalogue of publications, published since 1990 and containing amongst others a large number of publications on Swiss legal topics. Downloading is, however, restricted to members. http://www.ibanet.org
- International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD): Extensive information on national (including Swiss) and international taxation and related subjects. Detailed information on the contents of the publications. Texts' and publications' database can be ordered directly by e-mail. http://www.ibfd.nl
- 3390 International Labour Office (ILO): Contains labor law, social security law and human rights' conventions. Conventions, recommendations etc. to be downloaded. http://www.ilo.org
- 3391 *Lex Mercatoria*: International Trade (Commercial Law Monitor): Full texts of several important international conventions ratified by Switzerland.

http://www.jus.uio.no/lm/index.html

Mondaq (Association for Accounting and Management): Information on a wide range of legal, financial and regulatory issues. Some Swiss law firms provide commentaries and analyse major legislative, regulatory and advisory topics.

http://www.mondaq.com

Tax Analysts (Arlington, USA): Offers information on international taxes (on subscription). Text of tax treaties can be downloaded (on subscription).

3393

3394

3395

3398

3399

http://www.taxanalysts.com/

http://www.taxanalysts.com/www/website.nsf/Web/

WorldwideTaxTreaties?OpenDocument

2. Foreign Universities and Law Schools

Cornell Law School: Overview of some important links to international resources, in particular such as foreign and international law sources on the internet (annotated by Charlotte Bynum). Selective guide to web sites providing links to texts of laws and court decisions, research guides and commentary on laws, international documents, directories, trade information and/or statistics.

http://www.lawschool.cornell.edu/library/International_resources/intres.html

Fletcher School of Law and Diplomacy: Multilateral treaties may be found both chronologically and according to subject. Links lead to other sources, collections of international law and international treaties. http://fletcher.tufts.edu/multilaterals.html

Foreign Law Guide: Contains a section on Swiss Law by Thomas H. 3396 Reynolds and Arturo A. Flores. Bibliographical information on Swiss law, listed by subjects and key words. Indicates sources where relevant translations and articles can be found. Up-to-date sources of codes and basic legislation in jurisdictions worldwide.

http://www.foreignlawguide.com

Transnational Law Database (TLDB): Law Database of the Center for Transnational Law of the University of Münster, Germany. Provides free access to almost 80 principles of transnational commercial law (lex mercatoria) together with comprehensive comparative references taken from doctrine, international uniform law, arbitration case law and contract practice.

http://tldb.de

3. Foreign Courts

European Court of Human Rights: Decisions of cases brought to the Court by Swiss parties, press releases etc. are available in English. http://www.echr.coe.int

International Court of Justice: Judgments, summaries of judgments and orders, pleadings, press releases etc. are available in English.

http://www.icj-cij.org

4. Miscellaneous

- Findlaw.com: Commercial internet service provider. Contains translations of Swiss laws, various information on Swiss law and internet links. http://findlaw.com/12international/countries/ch.html
- Library of Congress (Section on Switzerland): Links to federal executive, legislative and judicial authorities and further sources on Swiss law on the Internet.
 - http://www.loc.gov/law/guide/switzerland.html

Index of Authors

Anderson Reinhart, Julia D: 2273
Andersson, C. Staffan B: 805
André, Thomas J. D: 2015
Andrews, John <i>B</i> : 254, 255
Anker, Roger D: 1799
Ansay, Tugrul <i>A:</i> 2; <i>B:</i> 225
Anthoine, Robert B: 806
Antokolskaia, Maria V. C: 1388
Appenzeller, Hansjürg <i>D</i> : 1916, 2192, 2193, 2199
Appleman-Jurman, Alicia D: 2731
Appleton, Arthur E. G: 3243
Arik, Fikret C: 1366
Arnold, Karl W. B: 701, 702, 1280;
D: 1553, 1917, 2172; E: 2855
Arpagaus, Reto D: 1787
Arthur Andersen <i>D</i> : 2217, 2293
Arthur Andersen & Co. D: 1538
Athanas, Peter B: 807
Aubert, Gabriel D: 2687
Aubert, Jean-Francois <i>A</i> : 68; <i>B</i> : 111, 128,
716; <i>C</i> : 1532; <i>E</i> : 2920
Aubert, Maurice <i>D</i> : 2398–2400
Auf der Maur, Rolf D: 2485, 2495–2499;
G: 3244, 3245
A.W. Metz & Co. <i>D</i> : 2486
Ayearst, Morley A: 49
Baddeley, Margareta B: 565; C: 1367
Baechtold, Andrea B: 1281; G: 3309
Baeck, P.L. E: 2794
Bär & Karrer (attorneys-at-law)
Appendix: 3364
Bär, Hans J. D: 2294
Bär, Thomas <i>B</i> : 226; <i>D</i> : 1800
Bär, Walter <i>B</i> : 1158, 1159
Bärtsch, Philippe F: 3052
Baeza, Mario L. D: 2190
Bagchi, Hiranmay B: 129
Bainham, Andrew C: 1389
Bajan, Björn <i>F</i> : 3063
Baker & McKenzie B: 227
Baldwin, Robert E. D: 1567
Ball, Markham F: 2947
Balsiger, Werner B: 540
Baltic, III, Charles Vaughn D: 1918
Baniassadi, Mohammed Reza F: 2948
Bank for International Settlements
D: 2295

Barber, Benjamin R. B: 130, 131 Berlin Ganz, Jodi D: 2726 Barbey, Michel D: 2218 Bernasconi, Christophe B: 718 Barbot, Lisa A. B: 1220 Bernasconi, Michele B: 480 Barish, Sarah M. E: 2921 Bernasconi, Paolo D: 2301 Baron, Patrick M. F: 2949 Bernet, Martin D: 1802; E: 2800, 2801 Barthold, Beat M. C: 1456; E: 2783 Bernet, Patricia B: 569 Basedow, Jürgen B: 717 Bernheim, Jacques G: 3311 Bassand, Michel B: 132 Berreby, David D: 1921 Basta Fleiner, Lidija R. B: 133, 256 Berther, Duri C: 1443 Bastard, Benoit C: 1390; G: 3189 Berti, Stephen V. C: 1457; D: 2686; E: 2896-2898; F: 2934 Bathurst, Camille Ann D: 2274 Battegay, Oscar D: 1697 Bertschinger, Peter D: 1569 Baudenbacher, Carl B: 566, 567; Bertschinger, Urs B: 812 C: 1368; D: 1603, 1604, 1860, 2500 Beusch-Liggenstorfer, Christine D: 2222 Biaggini, Giovanni B: 369 Bauer, Hans D: 2296 Bauman, John H. G: 3190 Bianchi, Silvio B: 813, 814; D: 1539 Bauman, Stephan B: 808, 809, 1003 Biber-Klemm, Susette *D*: 2502; *G*: 3292 Bieber, Roland B: 134 Baumgarten, Mark-Oliver D: 1916, 1924, 2219, 2257, 2305 Bigger, Stephen D: 2503 Baumgartner, K. D: 1887 Bigwood, Edouard J. B: 570 Baumgartner, Samuel E: 2795–2797 Billigmeier, Robert H. B: 370 BDO D: 2217 Bird, Richard B: 851 Becchio, Bruno D: 1788 Bischof, Thomas P. D: 1922 Beck, Filippo Th. D: 2173, 2220, 2297, Bischof, Werner B: 527 Bischoff, J. D: 2302 Becker, Brandon C. D: 1919 Blackman, Warren J. D: 2296, 2303 Becker, Harold K. A: 69 Blackshaw, Ian S. B: 815 Beckhart, Benjamin H. D: 2299 Blair, Michael D: 1977 Bedford, Sybille *B*: 112 Blakeslee, Merritt R. B: 571 Begg, Peter F.C. D: 2174 Blankart, Charles B. B: 1289, 1290 Blattner, Niklaus D: 2304 Béguin, Pierre-André D: 2016, 2221 Beigbeder, Yves B: 568 Blesi, Alfred D: 1699 Bekker, Pieter E: 2798 Blessing, Marc D: 1700, 1701, 2504; Bell, Bruce D: 2300 F: 2935, 2936, 2950–2970, 3152 Bell, Mark B: 368 Blickenstorfer, Kurt U. D: 1803 Bellanger, François C. B: 1221 Bloch, André D: 2261 Belser, Eva Maria D: 1767 Bloch, Conrad F: 2971 Bloch, Rolf D: 2764 Bénassy-Quéré, Agnès B: 810 Benjamin, Meril L. B: 805 Bloem, James H. B: 1154 Benshimol, Alberto B: 1045 Bloemsma, Marco P. D: 1880 Benson, David M. B: 1004 Blomqvist, Jørgen D: 2505 Benz, Christian *E*: 2797, 2799 Bloos, Timothy B: 828 Blum, U.D. D: 2506 Benz, Ulrich D: 1883 Berdoz, Denis B: 811; D: 1915 Blumer, Fritz D: 2507 Berenbaum, Michael D: 2767 Boczek, Bolesław Adam B: 816 Berenstein, Alexandre B: 1259, 1282-Böckli, Peter D: 1570, 1694, 1793, 1804 1288 Böhlhoff, Klaus G: 3192 Berger, Bernhard D: 1920, 2501 Boekhorst, Paul I. B: 817 Berger, Klaus Peter *D*: 1568, 1698; Boele-Woelki, Katharina G: 3246 G: 3191 Boesch, Bruno D: 2688 Bergerioux, Claude B: 1190, 1191 Bösch, René D: 1789, 1890, 1923, 1924, Bergier, Jean-François D: 2715 2305; E: 2851 Bergin, Jeffrey T. D: 2401 Bogaert, Geert D: 1605 Berkey, Irene B: 765 Bogsch, Arpad *D*: 2508, 2680 Berlack, Evan R. D: 1801 Bohnert, Joachim G: 3167

Index of Authors

n	
Bohnet, François D: 1702	Comparative Law D: 1606
Bohnet, Iris B: 114	British-Swiss Chamber of Commerce
Bohny, Ferdinand <i>B</i> : 1291	Appendix: 3377
Boisson de Chazournes, Laurence	Brockelbank, William John <i>C</i> : 1392
B: 572–574	Brodley, Joseph F. D: 2091
Bolano, Maritza F. B: 1096	Brooks, David B: 1346
Bolgár, Vera B: 257	Brooks, Robert Clarkson A: 28
Bollmann, Hans <i>B</i> : 228, 1292	Brooslin, Andrew S. D: 2019
Bond, Stephen R. F: 2972	Brouard, Nathalie B: 828
Bonjour, Edgar B: 677	Brown, Peter G: 3287
Bonner, Robert C. B: 818	Brown, W.J. D: 2092, 2093
Bonoli, Giuliano B: 1293	Browne, David B: 229
Bonvin, Jacques D: 2081, 2082	Browne, Lenore B. E: 2803
Boos-Hersberger, Astrid B: 422; C: 1391	Brownsword, Roger G: 3235
Borer, Jürg <i>D</i> : 2083, 2123, 2175	Brügger, Paul <i>D:</i> 2515
Borer, Thomas G. <i>D</i> : 2727	Brügger, Urs D: 2307
Borgeaud, Charles <i>A</i> : 26; <i>B</i> : 135	Brühlmeier, Daniel A. <i>B</i> : 137
Bornstein, Ronald E. D: 2017	Brunner, Christoph <i>D:</i> 1888; <i>F:</i> 2977,
	3153
Borsodi, Benjamin <i>B</i> : 1148	
Boss, Walter H. <i>B</i> : 819–823, 1005, 1006	Brunner, Eugène D: 2516
Botteron, Véronique <i>A:</i> 70	Brunner-Peters, Rebecca B: 774;
Bourguignon, Henry J. B: 297	D: 1925
Bovet, Christian <i>D</i> : 2084–2090, 2306;	Brunschwig, F. D: 1806
G: 3247	Bruppacher, C. Mark D: 1703
Bowie, Robert R. A: 27	Bruttin, Reynald A: 23
Boylan, Scott P. B: 1097	Bschorr, Paul J. D: 2403
Bozic, C. <i>B</i> : 1160	Buchel, Nicolas <i>B</i> : 829; <i>D</i> : 1979
Bradfield, Michael D: 2728, 2729	Bucher, Andreas <i>B</i> : 698, 719; <i>F</i> : 2978,
Braendli, Paul D: 2509	2979
Brandl, Ernst B: 423	Bucher, Benno D: 1558
Brandon, Michael <i>C</i> : 1458–1460;	Bucher, Eugen <i>D:</i> 1692; <i>F:</i> 2980;
E: 2802	G: 3294
Brandt-Casadevall, Conxita B: 1160,	Buckstein, Mark A. D: 1926
1191	Budden, Robert G: 3193
Branson, David J. F: 2973	Budin, Roger D: 1807
Brassem, E.A. B: 1007, 1008	Budnitz, Mark D: 2308
Bratschi, Peter G: 3293	Budowle, Bruce B: 1166
Braun, Ann Romanis B: 1294	Büchler, Andrea C: 1393
Braun, Dietmar B: 824	Buechler, William F. E: 2922
Braun, W. David B: 825	Bühler, Christoph B. <i>D</i> : 1808; <i>E</i> : 2792
Braunschweig, Pierre Th. D: 2730	Bühler, Gregor <i>D</i> : 2517–2519
Bravin, Mark N. E: 2824	Bühler, Josef A. <i>B</i> : 830, 831
Breakstone, Donald S. B: 961	Bühler, Stefan <i>D</i> : 2072, 2094, 2192,
Breitenecker, L. B: 1098	2193, 2199
Breitenecker, R. B: 1098	Bühler, Theodor <i>E</i> : 2804
Breitenmoser, J. D: 2510	Bühlmann, Barbara <i>D</i> : 2224
Breitenmoser, Stephan B: 136, 669	Buergenthal, Thomas B: 251
Breitenstein, Stefan D: 2402	Bufford, Samuel <i>B</i> : 138; <i>D</i> : 2176
Bridel, Danielle <i>B</i> : 1295	Buhler, Gregor <i>D</i> : 2576
· ·	Bullinger, Anne-Béatrice <i>B</i> : 824
Briner, Alfred E. D: 2511 Briner, E.K. B: 826, 827	Bullitt, P. George <i>D</i> : 2520
Briner, E.K. <i>B:</i> 826, 827	
Briner, Lukas <i>F</i> : 2974	Bungert, Hartwin B: 423
Briner, Robert B: 766; D: 1805, 2018,	Burckhardt, Thomas <i>B:</i> 720; <i>F:</i> 2970
2223, 2512–2514; <i>F</i> : 2937, 2975, 2976	Burkard, Peter H. G: 3194
British Institute of International and	Burkart, Fabian B: 832

Burke, Susan B: 575 Chan, Ray Y. F: 2984 Burkhardt, Martin F: 2981, 2982 Chan Keller, Lilian C: 1461 Burki, Nico H. B: 833; D: 1809 Charnley, Joy D: 2733 Burley, Anne Marie A: 29 Chayes, Abram B: 580 Burrows, Michael E: 2856 Cherpillod, Ivan D: 1704 Busch, Benjamin E: 2885 Chetail, Vincent B: 220 Busenhart, Martin B: 834 Choharis, Peter C. D: 2007 Butler, Jineki C. B: 249 Choi, Seung Hwan B: 581 Buzescu, Petru B: 1099; D: 2309 Choppin, Timothy B: 1123 Byrne, Rosemary B: 245 Christensen, Bénédicte Vibe D: 2313 Christenson, Gordon A. B: 582 Byrnes, Andrew B: 261 Christopher, Warren D: 1573 Byrne-Sutton, Quentin F: 3053, 3057 Cipolat, Urs B: 541 Citera, Gerard S. D: 2039 Cadosch, Roger M. B: 835 Clapham, Andrew E: 2806 Caflisch, Lucius *B*: 258, 481, 576–579; Clare, James L. B: 989 E: 2805 Clark, M. Gardner B: 230 Cahannes, Monique G: 3295 Clearfield, Sidney D: 2729 Caiden, Gerald E. A: 71 Clerici, Christian B: 1181 Calderan, Massimo B: 800; D: 1571, Clinard, Marshall B. B: 1161 2177, 2310 Cloud, Sharon L. D: 2095 Calkoen, Willem J.L. G: 3195 Codding, Jr., George A. A: 30, 31 Callcott, W. Hardy D: 2042, 2157 Codoni, Stefano D: 1609, 1705, 2178, Callmann, Rudolf D: 2521 2238; G: 3248, 3263 Callow, Pauline M. B: 439 Coester, Michael C: 1394 Calvarese, Daniele D: 2419 Cohen, Alan B. D: 1936 Cameron, James D: 1661 Cohen, Esther C: 1448 Caminada Treuhand AG B: 769; D: 1540 Cohen, Harrison J. B: 1009 Campbell, Dennis *C*: 1510; *D*: 1572, Cohen-Grabelsky, Nili D: 2008 1607, 2522; G: 3196 Cohn, Edwin J. B: 231, 1100; C: 1395; Cane, Marilyn B. D: 2311 F: 3154 Cohn, Herman C: 1396 Canepa, Ancillo D: 1810 Cohn, Sigmund A. B: 1101 Caplazi, Alexandra B: 1297 Cardia-Vonèche, Laura C: 1390; Colb. Sanford T. E: 2923 G: 3189 Cole, Robert T. B: 1010 Cariglia, Antonio B: 259 Cole, Taylor B: 546 Carlisle, Jeffrey J. B: 1206 Collection of Laws for Electronic Access Caron, Bernard D: 2731 (CLEA) Appendix: 3382 Carr, Josephine G: 3197 Collins, Richard B. B: 181 Carroll, Mitchell Benedict B: 996 Combe, David A. D: 1886 Carstairs, Andrew M. A: 12 Combe de Senarclens, Christiane Carswell, Lucie A. D: 1608 D: 1811-1813 Carter, James H. F: 2983 Comello, Wilhelmina A. B: 770, 836, Carter, Paul K. B: 1207 837, 882 Carter, Terry D: 2732 Commodity Futures Trading Cartledge, C. Geoffrey G: 3310 Commission D: 1610 Carver, Richard B: 260 Comras, Victor D. D: 2734 Cashin, John M. D: 1595 Condorelli, Luigi B: 572, 583 Cassani, Ursula B: 1165 Coneys, Jr., John J. B: 805 Cereghetti, Leonardo D: 2002; G: 3286 Connors, Jane B: 261 Ceresoli, Alessandra D: 1697 Cook, Rebecca J. B: 298, 371 Chaix, François B: 1296 Coombes, David L. A: 88 Chamber of Commerce and Industry of Corbaz, Roger B: 542 Geneva Appendix: 3378 Cornell Law School Appendix: 3394 Chan, Debora Ann D: 2312 Cornu, Jean-Claude B: 699, 708, 721

Corrado, Marc G. D: 2465 David, Lucas D: 2533-2535 Correa, Carlos M. D: 2681 David, René G: 3170 Cote, Jacqueline B: 990 Davis, Gilbert H. B: 1233 Cotler, Irwin D: 2735 Davis, Mark D. *D*: 2315 Cottier, Bertil B: 139 Davis, S. Rufus A: 33 Cottier, Thomas B: 140, 424, 584, 1297; Dawson, John P. D: 1706 Dawson, Miles M. B: 1301 D: 1574, 1611–1632, 2096, 2494, Deadman, W.B. B: 840 2523-2531; F: 2985; G: 3198 de Capitani, Werner D: 2405 Council of Europe *A*: 13; *B*: 252, 299, 365; C: 1369; G: 3168 Degginger, Andrea B: 148 Degnan, Ronan E. E: 2833 Council of Europe - Directorate of Legal Affairs B: 141 Degos, Louis F: 3097 Council of Europe (Treaties) *Appendix:* De Gottrau, Nicolas D: 2020 3383 Degreesubler, Friedrich K. D: 2332 Crabb, John H. A: 32 de Haas, Michel F: 3009 Crabb, Kelly Charles G: 3199 Deketelaere, Kurt B: 439 Craig, Thomas B: 142 Delaume, Georges R. A: 90, 91; F: 2990 Craven, Mathew B: 300 Delfiner, Henry B: 262 Crédit Suisse D: 1541, 2390 Dellapenna, Joseph W. B: 301, 588 Crews, Kenneth D. G: 3169 Della Valle, Alessandro A: 70 Cronson, Donald D: 2400 Deloitte & Touche B: 841, 842; D: 1542 Crosland, Vanessa B: 1011 Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu B: 843; D: 2217 Crowdus, W. Warren B: 1012, 1013 Cullen, Iain D: 1927 Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu, Economist Cunningham, C.D. A: 1 Intelligence Unit D: 1533 Currat, Marie-Françoise F: 3110 De Ly, Filip *F*: 2988 Curry, T.P.E. D: 1880 De Montmollin, Didier B: 1222, 1223 Curtin, Kenneth-Michael F: 2986 de Montmollin, Marie-Jeanne G: 3311 Curzon Price, Victoria B: 585 Dempsey, Paul Steven B: 482 Cutbush, Katrin D: 2391 Denayer, T. B: 1014 Czajkowski, Joseph J. B: 800, 801 Depew, Craig D: 2406 Depierre, René B: 543 De Puy, Jacqueline B: 1182 Dach, Joseph B: 838 de Salis, Jean Rodolphe B: 586 Daeniker, Daniel D: 1889, 1916 Desaules, André B: 426 Dafflon, Bernard A: 89 Desax, Marcus *B*: 771; *F*: 2938 Dag Hammarskjöld Library, Department de Sinner, Philippe B: 587 of Public Information B: 559 de Smedt, Philippe A: 34 Dagon, Roger D: 1928, 2225, 2404 Dessemontet, François A: 2; B: 700; Dahmani, Pierre A. D: 2097 C: 1371; D: 1707, 1708, 1790, 2487, Dale, Richard S. D: 2314 2536-2543; F: 2991-2993; G: 3249, Dale, William E: 2807 3250 D'Amato, Alfonse D: 2736 Deutsch, Barbara Ann D: 2689 Dangel, Peter B: 1160 De Vries, Henry P. C: 1370 de Weck, Jean-Baptiste B: 722 Danon, Robert J. B: 876 Danto, Bruce L. B: 1162 de Witt Wiinen, Otto L.O. F: 2989 Darland, David S. D: 1929 Dézalay, Yves G: 3200 Darraby, Jessica L. D: 2532 Diamond, Dorothy B. B: 844 Darrell, Andrew H. B: 425 Diamond, Walter H. B: 844 Darwin, H.G. G: 3236 Diaz, Patrick D: 2021 Dichter, Arthur J. B: 1015, 1016 Dasser, Felix D: 1633; E: 2808; F: 2987 Datta, Sachindra Nath B: 144 Dicke, Detlev Chr. F: 2994 Datt Sharma, Indra B: 143 Dickson, Michael G. C: 1511 Dietler, Hans B: 483 Davenport, Charles B: 839 David, Heinz D: 2161 Di Fronzo, Pascal W. E: 2809

Dillenz, Walter D: 2544 Dwyer, James G. E: 2814 Di Marzo, Luigi B: 589 Dykes, G.K. *D*: 1543 Dirnhofer, Richard B: 1166 Dörig, Adrian U. B: 484; E: 2810; G: 3251 Echeverria, Ricardo D: 2740 Dörmann, Knut B: 590 Ecolex (Gateway to Environmental Law) Dollinger, Peter B: 427 Appendix: 3384 Dolzer, Rudolf B: 428 Eder, Phanor James D: 1592 Dombek, Curt M. F: 2995 Edwards, Corwin D. D: 2099 Dombroff, Mark A. E: 2811 Edwards, Jr., Richard W. B: 594 Dominicé, Christian B: 591, 682, 1102; Eekelaar, John Michael C: 1400 Effros, Robert C. D: 1931 D: 2316 Donahue, Paul J. B: 1298 Efrat, Rafael D: 2737 Donoghue, Joan E. B: 592 Eggenberger Stöckli, Ursula G: 3293 Donohue, Catherine F. D: 2022 Egger, Philipp C: 1462 Dorff, Robert H. B: 200 Egger, Wolfgang E: 2815 Dorsaz, Bernard E: 2812 Egloff, Alex B: 852 Ehinger, James O. E: 2816 Doty, James A. *D*: 1930 Dowling, Jr., Donald C. E: 2813 Ehrat, Felix R. B: 1018; D: 1816, 2180 Dowson, Sir Ernest C: 1512 Einhorn, Talia B: 717 Doyle, Jr., Austin J. B: 1144 Einsele, Helga B: 1103 Dragnich, Alex N. A: 35 Ellis, Alan B: 1104 Ellis, Maarten J. B: 853 Drake, Robert L. D: 2226 Dreifuss, Eric L. D: 1814; F: 2996 Ellison, Julian D: 1817 Dreyer, Dominique D: 1695 Emory, Meade B: 1019 Drinker, Henry S. C: 1397 Engeli, Georg D: 1810 Drolshammer, Jens D: 1575, 1634, 2098; England Crews, Glenna D: 2701 F: 2997; G: 3201–3208, 3215 Englert, Christian D: 2548, 2549 Drooyan, Richard E. B: 818 Engström-Bondy, Béatrice D: 2318 Druey, Jean Nicolas C: 1502; D: 1815 Enright, Michael J. D: 2100 Dryden, Steve D: 1635 Ernst & Ernst D: 1544 Dublin, Louis I. B: 1301 Ernst & Young D: 1545 Dubs, Jürg *B*: 593 Ernst & Young Global Ltd. B: 854 Duc, Léon C: 1398, 1399 Ernst & Young Ltd. B: 855, 856; D: 1576 Duckenfield, Mark D: 2317 Ernst & Young Ltd. (Global Investment Ducor, Philippe *B*: 1163, 1164 Management Services) D: 2227 Dudra, Michael B: 1299 Erwin, Philip O. D: 1932 Due, John F. B: 845-850 Escher, Andreas D: 2638 Dugger, N. Elaine D: 2017 Esser, Michael D: 1710 Duke University - School of Law - World Essex, Susan R. D: 2009 Rule of Law Center E: 2924 Esteves, Jose *G*: 3253, 3254 Dumartheray, Francois A: 36 Etier, Guillaume D: 2606 Dumas, Jacques C: 1513 Etter, Boris D: 2181 Dunand, Jean-Philippe A: 21; C: 1491 Ettinger, David J. B: 595 Dunant, Olivier *B:* 723; *C:* 1446; Eulau, Peter H. D: 1711 D: 2179, 2407 European Committee on Crime Problems Dunne, Gerald T. D: 2468 B: 1095 du Pasquier, Shelby R. B: 1224, 1225 European Court of Human Rights Durham, Hobart N. D: 2545 B: 302-360; Appendix: 3398 Durrance, Simon D: 2322 European Law Centre D: 1596, 2064 Durrer, Beat G: 3252 European Proprietary Medicines Manu-Duss, Roland B: 851 facturers' Association G: 3296 Dutoit, Bernard C: 1372; D: 1709, 2546, Evans, Alona E. B: 1217 Eve, Raymond A. B: 1165 Du Toit, Charl P. B: 1017

Fachkommission für Empfehlungen zur Rechnungslegung (FER) = Foundation	Federal Office of Culture <i>B</i> : 724 Federal Office of Justice (FOJ)
for Accounting and Reporting	Appendix: 3329
Recommendations (ARR) <i>D:</i> 2228	Federal Supreme Court <i>D</i> : 2660
Faculty of Law of the University of	Federal Tax Administration (FTA)
Basel Appendix: 3343	Appendix: 3330
* *	
Faculty of Law of the University of	Federation of British Industries <i>B</i> : 858,
Berne Appendix: 3344	1020
Faculty of Law of the University of	Federico, Pasquale Joseph <i>D</i> : 2550
Fribourg Appendix: 3345	Fehrenbach, Thomas R. D: 2319
Faculty of Law of the University of	Fehrlin, Wolfram D: 1779
Geneva Appendix: 3346	Feliciano, Hector <i>D:</i> 2738
Faculty of Law of the University of	Ferguson, John M. D: 2408
Lausanne Appendix: 3347	Ferrara, Ralph C. <i>D</i> : 1929, 1961
Faculty of Law of the University of	Ferrari, Franco <i>D:</i> 1712, 1713
Lucerne Appendix: 3348 Faculty of Law of the University of	Fidinam Fiduciaria (Lugano) B: 859
Faculty of Law of the University of	Field Prodley O. D. 2400
Neuchâtel <i>Appendix</i> : 3349 Enculty of Law of the University of St	Field, Bradley O. <i>D</i> : 2409 Financial Times Management Report <i>D</i> :
Faculty of Law of the University of St.	2320
Gall Appendix: 3350	
Faculty of Law of the University of	Find Edith D: 1714
Zurich Appendix: 3351	Fine, Edith <i>D:</i> 1714 Finger, Matthias <i>B:</i> 145
Faesch, Remy <i>B</i> : 544 Fagan, Edward <i>D</i> : 2772	Finlay, Ian F. <i>D</i> : 2551
Farha, Alfred S. <i>D</i> : 1788	Finsinger, Jörg <i>B</i> : 1289
Farkas, L. Peter <i>D</i> : 2101	Fiole, Eelco R.W. <i>D</i> : 2321
Farman, Richard D. B: 857	Fiscal Information Office (FIO)
Farrand, James R. D: 1933	Appendix: 3331
Farrell, Thomas G. D: 2182	Fischer, Thomas <i>B</i> : 596, 598
Faruque, Nadine <i>D:</i> 1835; <i>G:</i> 3265	Fischer, Thomas M. D: 1631
Feagle, Karen A. <i>E</i> : 2817	Fisher, Barry A. <i>D</i> : 2739, 2740
Feder, Ernest C: 1514	Fishman, Bernard F. <i>D</i> : 2322
Federal Assembly of the Swiss Confed-	Fleiner-Gerster, Thomas <i>B</i> : 113, 146–
eration B: 1085	148, 429
Federal Chancellery <i>Appendix:</i> 3321	Fletcher School of Law and
Federal Commercial Central Register	Diplomacy Appendix: 3395
Appendix: 3333	Flics, Martin N. <i>D</i> : 2695, 2696
Federal Department of Defense, Civil	Flores, Arturo A. G: 3177
Protection and Sports (DDPS)	Flüeler, Thomas B: 465
Appendix: 3322	Flueler, Roland C: 1515
Federal Department of Economic Affairs	Föllmi, Anton D: 2323
(DEA) Appendix: 3323	Fontagné, Lionel B: 810
Federal Department of Finance (FDF)	Fontaine, Marcel D: 1589
Appendix: 3324	Forbes-Jaeger, David G. B: 149, 232,
Federal Department of Foreign Affairs	545, 860, 861; <i>C</i> : 1463–1468;
(DFA) Appendix: 3325	D: 2229, 2230, 2324, 2325, 2410-
Federal Department of Home Affairs	2412
(DHA) Appendix: 3326	Foreign Law Guide Appendix: 3396
Federal Department of Justice and Police	Foreign Tax Law Association B: 862,
(DJP) Appendix: 3327	863; D: 1564, 1565
Federal Department of the Environment,	Forry, John I. B: 864
Transport, Energy, and Communica-	Forst, David L. B: 865
tion (DETEC) Appendix: 3328	Forster, Denis D: 2690
Federal Office for Police Matters, Section	Forster, Marc B: 150
for Int. Mutual Assistance B: 1155	Forster, Richard B: 1300

Forstmoser, Peter *B*: 866; *D*: 1577, Garth, Bryant G. G: 3200 Gartman, John E. D: 2554 1818-1820, 2231, 2392 Forsythe, David P. B: 263 Garvan, Francis Patrick *B:* 670 Fraenkel, Amy A. B: 430 Gauch, Peter B: 152; D: 1716, 1717; Franchising Committe *D*: 2102 Frankel, Lee K. B: 1301 Gautier, Horace B: 1107; C: 1517; Frankowska, Maria B: 597 D: 2418; E: 2822 Freedman, Eric E. E: 2818 Gautschi, Melissa D: 1935 Freeman, Bennett D: 2741 Gebrig, Christian B: 1166 Freeman, Michael D.A. C: 1401 Gegas, Evangelos I. D: 2555 Frei, D. D: 1636 Gehrig, Pierre Oliver B: 869 Frei, Lionel B: 1105; D: 2413; E: 2819, Gehriger, Pierre-Olivier B: 830 Geisinger, Elliott E. F: 3003 Freimüller, Hans-Ulrich A: 3; B: 1021; Geissbühler, Sabine D: 1823 Geller, Paul Edward D: 2556; G: 3256 D: 1821, 2103; F: 2998 French, Leigh H. D: 2048 Gendreau, Ysolde D: 2557 Frenkel, Jacob S. D: 1959 General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade Freud, Nicholas S. C: 1469 (Organization) D: 1637, 1638, 1685-Frey, Anne *G*: 3289 Frey, Bruno S. B: 114 Genoud, Christophe B: 145 Genton, Pierre M. F: 3004 Frey, Martin B: 233 Frick, Joachim G. D: 1715; F: 2999 Geppert, Jr., John G. D: 2059 Frick, Martin B: 431 Geraci, Danna C. G: 3210 Friedland, Paul D. E: 2867; F: 3000 Gérard, Alain B: 570 Friedlander, Walter A. B: 1086 Gerber, David J. B: 479 Friedli, Georg D: 2414-2416 Gerber, Thierry B: 1226 Friedman, Aryeh S. B: 485 Gerhard, Frank D: 2184, 2189, 2194, Friedrich, Carl Joachim A: 27, 92; B: 546 2199 Friedrich, Hans-Peter D: 2417 Germain, Claire M. G: 3171 Froriep, Andreas D: 1822 Germann, Christophe D: 1622 Frossard, Viviane F: 3054 Gerstenblith, Patty D: 2742 Gerstenzang, Michael A. D: 2025 Fryer, William T. D: 2552, 2682 Fugate, Elizabeth F. D: 2023 Gerster, Richard D: 2558 Fulford, Jane G: 3255 Gevers, Jacques D: 2559 Ghandchi, Jasmin D: 2238 Fuller, James P. B: 867, 868, 1019; Ghosh, Ramesh Chandra A: 37 D: 2183 Fuller, Lon L. E: 2821; G: 3209 Gibbons, William John B: 870 Furner, Mark G: 3255 Giesen, Hans-Michel D: 1983 Furrer, Andreas D: 2118 Giger, Hans D: 1718, 2258–2260, 2327 Furter, Robert D: 1983, 2326 Gillett, Nicholas B: 153 Gilliéron, Philippe G: 3238, 3257 Giovannini, Teresa D: 2716 Gabriel, Jürg-Martin B: 598 Giovannucci Orlandi, Chiara F: 3005 Gado, Yasmine D: 1986 Giovanoli, Mario *D*: 2328, 2329 Gadola-Duerler, Nathalie B: 1106 Girod, Christian D: 2222 Gaede, Jr., A.H. Nick C: 1516 Girsberger, Daniel *B*: 717; *D*: 1719, Gaillard, Emmanuel *F*: 3001, 3002 2743; F: 3006–3008; G: 3239 Galand-Carval, Suzanne B: 264 Girsberger, Martin A. B: 432 Gani, Raphaël D: 2543 Gitlin, Richard A. D: 2691, 2714 Gansser, Georg R. D: 2553 Glaus, Alfred B: 1167 Ganzoni, Riet A. G: 3263 Glenn, H. Patrick B: 154 Gardner, Janice L. D: 1939 Gloor, P.A. B: 1168 Garner, John F. B: 151 Glos, George E. B: 599 Garro, Alejandro M. C: 1373 Glueck, Sheldon B: 547 Garten, Helen A. D: 2024 Glynn, George A. B: 115

Gmuer, Paul B: 871; D: 1824; E: 2823	Grossen, Jacques-Michel C: 1384, 1408-
Gnos, Urs P. <i>D</i> : 2164	1414; G: 3298
Goelzer, Daniel L. D: 1843	Grossman, Bernhard A. B: 602
Goetschel, Antoine F. B: 433–438	Grotzer, Thomas D: 2234
Götz, Frank <i>C</i> : 1376	Grünblatt, Dieter <i>D</i> : 1916
Gold, Joseph <i>B</i> : 600; <i>D</i> : 2330	Grüninger, Harold B: 874, 1082
Gold, M. Annette B: 872	Grüninger, Harold M. D: 2422
Goldberg, W. Abraham B: 1086	Grundy, Milton B: 875
Goldhaber, Michael D. D: 2744	Gruzman, Laurence C. E: 2825
Goldie, L.F.E. <i>B</i> : 1208 Goldscheider, Robert <i>F</i> : 3009	Gstoehl, Martin <i>C</i> : 1465 Guggenheim, Daniel A. <i>C</i> : 1470
Goldsmith, Michael E: 2874	Gugler, Philippe D: 2090
Goldstein, David M. E: 2865	Guillod, Olivier <i>C</i> : 1384, 1415–1421;
Goldstein, Joseph I. D: 1959	D: 1639; G: 3298, 3303, 3304
Goldstein, Marc J. F: 3010	Gujer, HR. <i>B</i> : 1160, 1191
Goldsworth, John G. B: 1022	Guldimann, Werner B: 486
Golsong, Heribert <i>C</i> : 1376	Gully-Hart, Paul <i>B</i> : 725, 1109, 1110,
Goodman, Nick D: 2738	1131, 1211, 1228
Goodwin, David B. E: 2865	Gurovits, András A. <i>B</i> : 474
Goren, Simon L. D: 1688, 1689	Gurry, Francis D: 2494
Gorphe, François B: 1108	Gutmann, Daniel B: 876
Gowlland-Debbas, Vera B: 220, 265,	Gutmans, Alexander <i>B</i> : 122; <i>D</i> : 1825
573	Gutteridge, Harold C. B: 155, 267
Graber, Christoph B: 1219	Guttman, Egon B: 683; C: 1422; D: 2729
Graefrath, Bernhard B: 601	Gutzwiller, Peter Christoph D: 1780
Gränicher, Dieter <i>D</i> : 1825, 2560	Guyet, Jacques D: 2563
Graf, Thomas <i>B</i> : 873; <i>D</i> : 1578, 1942, 2232	
Graf von der Schulenburg, Johann-	Haanes-Olsen, Leif B: 1305
Graf von der Schulenburg, Johann- Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302	Haanes-Olsen, Leif <i>B</i> : 1305 Habegger, Philipp <i>F</i> : 3011
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093	
Matthias B: 1302	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093	Habegger, Philipp <i>F:</i> 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. <i>E:</i> 2826 Hachigian, Nina <i>D:</i> 2106 Haefliger, Arthur <i>B:</i> 268
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151	Habegger, Philipp <i>F:</i> 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. <i>E:</i> 2826 Hachigian, Nina <i>D:</i> 2106 Haefliger, Arthur <i>B:</i> 268 Haegi, Urs <i>B:</i> 234 Hämmann, Markus <i>B:</i> 426 Haenni, Claudine <i>B:</i> 269 Hänseler, Peter <i>C:</i> 1504 Haesler, Walter T. <i>G:</i> 3312
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue <i>B</i> : 1081	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private Internatio-
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue <i>B</i> : 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves <i>B</i> : 1303, 1304	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue <i>B</i> : 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves <i>B</i> : 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie <i>D</i> : 2562, 2571	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573
Matthias <i>B</i> : 1302 Graham, D.W. <i>D</i> : 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. <i>C</i> : 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. <i>B</i> : 1227 Grantham, William <i>D</i> : 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. <i>D</i> : 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. <i>D</i> : 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. <i>B</i> : 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue <i>B</i> : 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves <i>B</i> : 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie <i>D</i> : 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. <i>D</i> : 2233	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026,	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104;	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104; E: 2824	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169 Hamilton, Debra Jean B: 1111
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104; E: 2824 Grisel, Etienne B: 111	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169 Hamilton, Debra Jean B: 1111 Hamlin, John W. D: 1938
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104; E: 2824	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169 Hamilton, Debra Jean B: 1111 Hamlin, John W. D: 1938 Hammelmann, Hans Andreas E: 2827
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104; E: 2824 Grisel, Etienne B: 111 Griss, Gunter D: 2105	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169 Hamilton, Debra Jean B: 1111 Hamlin, John W. D: 1938
Matthias B: 1302 Graham, D.W. D: 2093 Graham-Siegenthaler, Barbara E. C: 1402–1407 Grant, Thomas D. B: 1227 Grantham, William D: 2561 Grassi, Paolo S. D: 2419 Grassie, Yvonne G. D: 2420 Gravells, Nigel P. B: 151 Great Britain, Board of Inland Revenue B: 1081 Greber, Pierre-Yves B: 1303, 1304 Greene, Anne Marie D: 2562, 2571 Greene, Bruno H. D: 2233 Greene, Edward F. D: 1890, 1936, 2026, 2065 Greene, Joel N. D: 2387 Greenwood, William John D: 1937 Greguras, Fred M. D: 2379 Griffin, Joseph P. B: 654; D: 2104; E: 2824 Grisel, Etienne B: 111 Griss, Gunter D: 2105 Grob, Alexander D: 2421	Habegger, Philipp F: 3011 Habscheid, Walther J. E: 2826 Hachigian, Nina D: 2106 Haefliger, Arthur B: 268 Haegi, Urs B: 234 Hämmann, Markus B: 426 Haenni, Claudine B: 269 Hänseler, Peter C: 1504 Haesler, Walter T. G: 3312 Hafter, Ernest B: 1087 Hague Conference on Private International Law Appendix: 3385 Haig, Robert L. D: 1573 Haight, G.W. D: 1826 Halberstam, Malvina D: 2745 Hall, Kenneth H. D: 1843 Hall, Matthew R. B: 1229 Hallauer, Philippe D: 1569 Haller, Walter A: 72 Halonbrenner, Rolf B: 1169 Hamilton, Debra Jean B: 1111 Hamlin, John W. D: 1938 Hammelmann, Hans Andreas E: 2827 Hampton, Celia C: 1387, 1509

Hanley, Thomas H. D: 2331 Hetherington, Marion D: 2380 Hanneman, Jennifer D: 2028 Hewitt S.A. B: 1260 Hansen, John J. D: 2029 Hieros Gamos Appendix: 3386 Harari, Maurice D: 1941 Hildebrandt, Michael W. B: 879 Harden, Sheila B: 684 Hiler, Bruce A. D: 2007 Harding, Timothy W. G: 3311 Hill, Richard F: 3012 Hardison, David B. D: 1939, 1986, 2030 Hill, Sir George F. A: 14 Harper, Blaney D: 2564 Hilowitz, Janet Eve A: 15 Harper, Samuel N. A: 54 Hilty, Donald P. D: 2717 Harris, Philip S. B: 488 Hinderling, Hans C: 1399 Harrison, Roslyn S. D: 2565 Hinny, Pascal D: 2184 Harwood, Jeremy J.O. D: 2692 Hinsch, Solveig D: 1983 Hasenpush, Burkhard B: 1196 Hirsch, Alain B: 1230; D: 1830, 1941, Haskins & Sells B: 877 2060, 2336, 2423, 2434 Hatch, Orrin G. D: 2683 Hirsch, Dana Elizabeth B: 1112 Haug, Simone M. B: 603 Hitzegrad, Hans-Jörg B: 880, 881 Hauser, Heinz D: 1567 Hobson, Mark D. B: 248 Hausfeld, Michael D: 2772 Hochmeister, Manfred N. B: 1166 Hausmaninger, Christian F: 3007 Hochstrasser, Daniel B: 710; C: 1503, Hawes, Douglas W. D: 2031, 2060 1504; D: 1777, 2186; E: 2784, 2830; Hay, Peter D: 1720 F: 3013-3018 Haydock, Roger S. F: 3137 Hochstrasser, G. B: 1292; G: 3211 Haymann, Erwin B: 1306, 1307 Hoechner, Kurt M. B: 726 Haymann, Michel A: 38; D: 1721, 1827, Höhn, Ernst B: 882 2032, 2107, 2108, 2185; E: 2828 Höhn, Jakob D: 2175, 2187 Hayne, Jr., C. Peck E: 2829 Hoellering, Michael F. F: 3019, 3164 Hoets, Pieter J. D: 2424 Hayton, David J. C: 1471 Hazeltine, Harold Dexter B: 487 Hoffet, Franz E: 2851; F: 3020 Head, Randolph Conrad B: 156 Hoffman, Jonathan M. B: 488 Hefti, Peter C: 1453 Hoffman, William C. D: 1831 Heggli, Carl C: 1446 Hoffmann-Nowotny, Hans-Joachim Hegnauer, Cyril *C:* 1423; *G:* 3299 B: 235 Hofstetter, Karl B: 1309 Heiskanen, Vejio G: 3238 Heiz, Christoph R. D: 1722 Hogrebe, E.F.M. G: 3258 Holland, David S. D: 2337 Helbling, Thomas D: 2566 Heleniak, David W. D: 2182 Holman, M.A. D: 2568 Hellner, Jan B: 1308 Holvast, Jan G: 3259 Hemnes, Thomas M.S. D: 2567 Homburger (attorneys-at-law) Appendix: 3365 Henckaerts, Jean-Marie B: 604 Hendry, James McLeod B: 605 Homburger, Eric D: 1723, 2569 Henneberry, Margaret M. G: 3210 Homburger, Eric E. D: 1857 Henrici, Wicki & Guggisberg C: 1518 Hondius, Fritz W. G: 3260 Honegger, Peter C. D: 1546, 1781, 1883, Henzy, Eric A. *D*: 2693 Hering, Isabelle D: 1667 1942, 2425, 2426 Héritier Lachat, Anne D: 2109 Honsell, Heinrich F: 2934 Hermann, A.H. D: 2110 Hoppe, John C. B: 236 Herold, Karl G. D: 1640 Hopt, Klaus J. D: 2188 Herring, Richard D: 2332 Horlick, Max B: 1310, 1311 Hertig, Gérard C: 1374; D: 1828, 1829, Hornbeck, Stanley K. B: 524 Hornick, Robert N. E: 2867 Herzog, Peter D: 2224 Hortreiter, Isabel B: 237 Hess, Martin A: 93; D: 1940, 2261, 2334, Hottinger, Mary A: 39 2335 Howell, Lafayette F. D: 2338 Hess, Toni B: 951 Hoyer, Hans *E*: 2880 Hess-Ingrassia, Jacqueline C. B: 878 Hrasky, Michal B: 439

Hrska, Alexandra B: 439 Hsiao, Douglas H. B: 157 Hu, Henry T.C. D: 1943 Hu, Zhenjie E: 2831 Huber, Erich C: 1472 Huber, Hans A: 39 Huber, Katharina B: 439 Huber, Max B: 158 Huber, Roland C: 1424 Huber, Ueli D: 2189 Huber, Ulrich D: 2694; E: 2851 Huber-Hotz, Annemarie A: 56 Hünerwadel, Andreas D: 1832 Hürlimann, Roland D: 1724, 1725; F: 3021, 3022; G: 3297 Hug, Gitti D: 2570 Hughes, Christopher J. A: 73; B: 116 Hughes, Martin D: 2339 Hull, Howard R. B: 883–886, 925 Humphreys, Ivan H. D: 2183 Hunkeler, Josef D: 1641 Hunziker, Bruno B: 475 Hurd, III, Joseph K. D: 1983 Hurd, Sandra N. D: 2033 Hwang, Gordon D: 2466 Hymowitz, Sandra C. D: 1833

Iklé, Max D: 2340 Imbert, Pierre-Henri B: 361 Imhoff-Scheier, Anne-Catherine B: 727 Imhoos, Christophe F: 3023 Imobersteg, Cornelia B: 1170 Inhester, Terrian D: 1726 Institute for International Private and Administrative Law of the University of Berne Appendix: 3352 Institute of European Law of the University of Basle Appendix: 3353 Institute of Federalism of the University of Fribourg Appendix: 3354 Institute of International Bankers D: 2341 Integration Office Switzerland-Europe Appendix: 3334 International Association for the Control of Population Law B: 159 International Association of Constitutional Law B: 160 International Association of Young Lawyers (AIJA) Appendix: 3387 International Atomic Energy Agency International Bar Association - Commit-

tee for International Environmental

Law B: 440

International Bar Association (IBA) Appendix: 3388 International Bar Association (IBA) -Committee on Taxes (Business Law Section) B: 864 International Bureau of Fiscal Documentation (IBFD) B: 887–899, 961; C: 1473; Appendix: 3389 International Center for Commercial Law (Legal500.com) Appendix: 3366 International Chamber of Commerce -Swiss National Committee F: 3024 International Commission of Jurists International Court of Justice E: 2925; Appendix: 3399 International Institute for the Unification of Private Law (Unidroit) B: 728 International Labour Office (ILO) B: 238, 1347–1351, 1357; Appendix: International Monetary Fund (IMF) A: 94 International Organization of Securities Commissions (IOSCO) D: 1944 International Press Institute B: 161 Internet Clearinghouse Switzerland Appendix: 3341 Ireland, Michael J. D: 2695, 2696 Irwin, William A. B: 441 Ise, William H. D: 2427 Isler, Peter R. D: 1546, 1883, 1942

Jacobs, Alan J. D: 2571 Jacobs, Elizabeth D: 1956 Jacobson, Marc D: 2499 Jacot-Guillarmod, Olivier D: 1597 Jacquemoud, Christian A: 95 Jäger, Hans-Joachim B: 1312 Jagmetti, Marco A. D: 1579, 1727, 2173, Jakob-Siebert, Thinam D: 2111 James, Edmund Janes B: 117 Janjic, Marion B: 1313 Jann, Edmund C. A: 80; B: 1088 Janner, Antonino D: 2746 Janner of Braunstone, Q.C., Lord D: 2747 Janovsky, Peter D: 2697 Janssen, Jr., Werner D: 2572 Jarvis, Robert M. F: 3025 Jeangros, Erwin B: 1314 Jeannet, Stéphane B: 606 Jeanrenaud, Yves C: 1519; E: 2832 Jehoram, Herman Cohen D: 2573

Jaccoud, Mylène B: 1200

Jenckel, Johann H. D: 2034 Kaufmann-Kohler, Gabrielle E: 2835; Jenkins, John R.G. B: 162 F: 2939, 2940, 3041–3058; G: 3261 Jennings, Robert Y. B: 607 Kaye, Lawrence M. D: 2748 Jennison, Susan F. B: 1149 Kayser, Martin B: 169 Jenny, David D: 2698; G: 3212 Kehoe, James A. D: 2035 Kellan, Robert A. D: 2010 Jenny, Hans *D*: 1723 Jermini, Cesare *F*: 3026, 3092 Kellerhals, Andreas *D*: 2115; *E*: 2836 Jetzer, Rolf P. B: 474; D: 2706 Kellerhals, Franz B: 1082; G: 3213 Joelson, Mark R. D: 2112 Kellerhals, Jean C: 1425 Joerin, Jean-Marc F: 3027 Kelley, Michael F. D: 2116 Jolles, Alexander F: 3138 Kelley, Patrick L. B: 1023 Jollès, Paul Rodolphe B: 270 Kelly, David M. D: 2594 Jones, Colin D: 2110 Kelly, Gary M. *D*: 1947 Jones, John F. Avery B: 1083 Kelly, J. Patrick B: 608 Jones, Michael Arthur D: 2342 Kelly, J.T. D: 2428 Jones, Rufus D: 2235, 2343 Keplinger, Michael S. G: 3262 Jordan S.A. D: 1834 Kerameus, Konstantinos D. E: 2837 Joshua, Julian M. D: 2113 Kerr, Andrew D: 2549 Jucker, Ernst M. D: 2574 Kerr, Henry H. A: 74; B: 170 Julian-Arnold, Gianna D: 1728 Kerrigan, Gael B: 1231 Jurt, Josef C: 1520 Kessedjian, Catherine G: 3246 Jusline.ch Appendix: 3367 Kessler, Friedrich D: 1714 Kester, John G. B: 1209 Kevelson, Roberta B: 184 Kachin, Denise B. D: 2781 Khan, Hamid C: 1447 Kälin, Walter B: 163-166, 239, 372 Kickert, Walter Julius Michael B: 171 Känzig, David F. B: 718; D: 1791, 1835, Kiebala, Robert C: 1426 Kienast, Peter J. D: 1948, 2263 Känzig, Philipp *D*: 1580, 1836 Kiernan III, James A. D: 2190 Kagedan, Barbara L. D: 2503 Kilgus, Sabine D: 1916, 2264 Kahn, Alfred E. D: 2114 Killias, Martin B: 240, 247, 1091, 1092, Kahn-Freund, Otto B: 1315 1113–1116, 1172–1188, 1201; Kaiser, Günther B: 1171; G: 3313 G: 3300, 3314 Kalman, Catherine B: 167 Kim, S.H. D: 1559 Kamber, Arthur B: 900, 901 Kimball, S.L. B: 1316 Kane, Mary Kay E: 2833 Kimmelman, Louis B. D: 1573 Kane, Terry Richard E: 2834 Kindler, Thomas D: 2191 Kaplan, Alon C: 1474 King, Nat B. F: 3059 Kaplan, Lewis A. E: 2911 Kingson, Charles I. B: 903 Kaplan, Richard L. B: 902 Kirkpatrick, E.K. B: 1317 Kapur, Anup Chand A: 40 Kisliuk, Bill D: 2749 Karrer, Martin D: 1800, 1837, 1945 Kiss, Alexandre Charles B: 442 Kitzinger, Uwe W. A: 42 Karrer, Pierre A. B: 118, 701, 702, 729, 730; D: 1642, 1729; F: 2938, 3028-Klarmann, Reinhard D: 2236 3039 Kline, Gerald B. B: 1233 Kastari, Paavo B: 271 Kline, Thomas *D*: 2729, 2750 Kastenholz, Hans B: 470 Kling, Edward D: 1817 Katz, Richard S. B: 168 Klingemann, Harald K.-H. B: 1117 Katz, Sanford N. C: 1400 Klöti, Ulrich B: 172 Katz, Steven M. D: 2768 Kmetz, Mark R. B: 1118 Katzarov S.A., Geneva Appendix: 3368 Knapp, James I.K. D: 2429 Katzenstein, Peter J. A: 96 Knechtle, Arnold B: 904 Kauffman, Rochelle G. D: 1946 Knoepfel, Peter B: 443 Kaufman, Stephen A. F: 3040 Knoepfler, François B: 731; C: 1361

Knoppers, Bartha M. G: 3301

Kaufmann, Otto K. A: 41

Koa, Christopher M. F: 3060 Kuus, Leo D: 1582 Koeferli, Jürg *D*: 1949, 2326 Koenig, B. Gino D: 1838, 2344 König, Walter B: 703 Lachenal, Paul G: 3214 Koessler, Maximilian D: 1839 Ladas, Stephen P. D: 2577, 2578 Kötz, Hein B: 562 Lademann, John R. D: 2393 Kohen, Marcelo Gustavo B: 609 Ladner, Georg B: 907 Kohler, Nathalie B: 1119 Länzlinger, Andreas D. D: 2353 Kohn, Walter S.G. B: 373 LaFrance, Mary B: 908 Kokott, Juliane *B*: 119, 272, 444, 610; Lagae, Jean-Pierre B: 1023 G: 3302 Lahrèche-Révil, Amina B: 810 Kolkey, Daniel M. F: 3061, 3062 Lalive, Jean-Flavien *B*: 611, 1121; Koob, Edmond B: 1322 C: 1521 Kooijmans, Peter H. B: 273 Lalive, Pierre B: 732, 733; E: 2926, Korsmo, Fae L. D: 2430 2927; F: 3064-3069 Kortmann, Sebastianus C.J.J. C: 1471 Lambert, Claude D: 1916, 2184, 2189, Kossen, Janine G: 3210 2193, 2194, 2199 Kostelanetz, Boris D: 2345, 2431, 2432 Lamm, Carolyn B. F: 3070 Koufakis, Joanna B: 439 Lamont, Kathryn H. D: 2752 Kourides, P. Nicholas F: 3155 Lamp, Walter B: 909 Kourilsky, Chantal G: 3172 Lampert, Frank B: 831 Koziol, Hemut D: 1730 Landau, Henry D: 2265, 2266 Kozyris, P. John D: 1782, 1840 Landmann, Julius D: 2354 KPMG Switzerland *B*: 905; *D*: 1891, Lang, Christoph G. D: 2118 2069, 2070, 2237, 2276–2282; Lang, Michael B: 910 Appendix: 3356 Langbein, John H. C: 1475 Krafft, Mathias D: 2339 Langen, Eugen D: 1745 Krahmer, John D: 1581 Lannan, J.J. D: 2355 Kramer, Ernst A. D: 1731 Lanter, Marco D: 1841 Kratzer, Adelgunde B: 1159 Lanz, Martin B: 911-913; D: 1947, Krause, Stuart A. D: 2697 1952-1955, 2216, 2239 Krauskopf, Lutz D: 2036 Larkins, Ernest R. B: 914 Kravet, Donald D: 2690 Larschan, Bradley B: 1210 Kreis, Georg D: 2718 Larsen, Kim D. *D*: 1972 Kroll, Markus J. F: 3063 Lash, Kurt T. A: 43 Lasson, Kenneth B: 374 Krompecher, Thomas B: 1189–1191 Kronauer, Mario B: 906; D: 1950, 2037, Lauchli, Urs Martin D: 2433 2346-2352, 2381-2383, 2469 Lau-Lavie, Naphtali D: 2753 Kronenberg, Oliver P. D: 2117 Leahy, Edward R. D: 2315 Kühne, Adelheid B: 1157 Lebrecht, André E. D: 1947; E: 2850 Kuhn, André B: 1115, 1116 Lécuyer-Thieffry, Christine *D*: 1757 Kuhn, Patricia Anne E: 2838 Leder, Paul A. *D*: 1956 Kuiper, Willem G. B: 1024 Lederer, P.D. D: 1783 Kummer, Katharina B: 445-448; Lee, Blair B: 548 D: 1643 Lee, T. Peter D: 2356, 2434 Kuner, Christoph G: 3275 Leflar, Robert A. D: 1774 Kunstadt, Robert M. D: 2575, 2576 Legalresearch.ch (von Erlach Klainguti Kunz, Karl-Ludwig B: 449, 1120, 1202 Stettler & Wille, attorneys-at-law) Kupferberg, Seth B: 1318 Appendix: 3369 Kurer, Martin D: 1664, 1732, 2238, LeGette, Caroline C: 1427 2710; G: 3263 Lehmann, Daniel D: 2579 Kurer, Peter D: 2192, 2198 Lehmann, Urs D: 2071, 2072, 2094 Kurtz, Michael J. D: 2751 Lehne, Jens B: 173 Leibowitz, Wendy R. B: 362; D: 2754 Kury, Helmut B: 1171 Kuster, Matthias D: 1951 Leidner, J.R. D: 2580

Leigh, Monroe B: 988; D: 2661; F: 3156, LoPucki, Lynn M. D: 2699 Lorenz, Werner D: 1733 3157 Leiss, Gerhard H. D: 2581 Lorenzen, Ernest G. F: 3075 Lendi, Martin B: 174 Lorenzetti, James T. C: 1480 Lenz & Staehelin (attorneys-at-law) Louçã, António D: 2756 Appendix: 3370 Loughman, Pamela B: 1218 Leon, Christopher D: 2267 Low, Charlotte D: 2040 Lerner, Herbert J. B: 1019 Lowe, Chip B: 549 Leuba, Audrey C: 1444 Lowenfeld, Andreas F. B: 616; C: 1370 Leuenberger, Christoph A: 75; B: 124 Lowenstein, Steven B: 1122 Leutenegger, Willi B: 915 Luchsinger, A.E. D: 2584 Levander, Andrew J. D: 1957 Lücke, Hans K. G: 3187 Levi, Stuart E. G: 3253, 3254 Lücker-Babel, Marie-Françoise B: 274 Levin, Ellen R. D: 2435 Lüddeke, Christof F. F: 3076 Levin, Jonathan D: 2038 Lüthi, Daniel B: 1027, 1028 Levine, Theodore A. D: 1958, 2039, Lüthke, H. F. C: 1428 Luig, Klaus B: 176 Levy, Laurent F: 3071, 3072 Lustgarten, Lise A. D: 2041 Lex Mercatoria: International Trade Lutz, Martin *D*: 1664; *G*: 3264 (Commercial Law Monitor) Lynch, Gary G. D: 1843, 1959, 1960, Appendix: 3391 1990, 1991 Library of Congress (Section on Switzer-Lynfield, Geoffrey D: 2585, 2586 land Appendix: 3401 Liebeskind, Jean-Christophe F: 3073 Liebesny, Herbert J. B: 560 Mach, André B: 1293 Liechti, Patrick F. F: 3074 Machler, Marco B: 1159 Mack, David B. F: 3158 Light, Matthew A. B: 450 Mackintosh, John T. D: 1961 Liguori, Christopher D. D: 1644 Limburg, Andreas C. C: 1441, 1476– Maclean, Mavis C: 1390 1479, 1487, 1500 Maday, Denis C. D: 2587-2589 Maddalena, Stefano G: 3303 Lindenmann, Jürg B: 612 Linder, Wolf A: 44 Madsen, Wayne G: 3259 Lindner, Brigitte D: 2582 Maggi, Rico B: 489 Magleby, David B. B: 177 Lingl, Herb *D*: 2662 Lingren, J. Ralph B: 184 Magnarella, Paul J. C: 1429 Liniger, Stefan F: 2949 Magrez, Michael B: 1319 Linton, Suzannah D: 2755 Magri, Claudia B: 772 Mahari, Julian D: 2119 Lipsky, Jr., Abbott B. D: 2162 Lipstein, Kurt C: 1522 Mahon, Pascal B: 1259, 1288 Littauer, R.M. D: 1842 Maier, Harold G. B: 617; E: 2840 Littenberg, Michael R. D: 1983 Malacrida, Ralph *D*: 1792, 1962, 2072, Livingston, William S. B: 175 2120, 2165, 2195 Lobingier, Charles Sumner C: 1523 Malawer, Stuart S. D: 1734 Location Switzerland Appendix: 3315 Malinverni, Giorgio *B:* 618 Locher, Kurt B: 996, 1025, 1084 Maniruzzaman, Abdul F.M. F: 3077 Locher, Peter B: 1026 Mann, Frederick A. D: 2240 Lo Cicero, Anthony F. D: 2583 Mann, Michael D. D: 1963-1965, 1994, Loeber, Dietrich A. B: 613 1999, 2041 Lödberg, Ake C: 1375 Manson, Edward C: 1430 Marceau, Gabrielle D: 1645-1648 Löffler, Martin C: 1376 Loewenstein, Karl E: 2839 Marcelino, Juan M. D: 1959 Loftus, Michael B: 916 March Hunnings, Neville D: 2121 Lohmann, Ulrich D: 1605 Marcus, Richard L. E: 2841 Looks, Jarmila G: 3173 Margairaz, André B: 773

Marglin, David G: 3254

Looper, Robert Brownlow B: 614, 615

Margot, Pierre A. B: 1192	Meier, Mike <i>B</i> : 193, 363, 1042, 1089;
Margules, Paige L. D: 2590	C: 1526; D: 2664
Mari, Joseph G. <i>D</i> : 1963–1965	Meier, Regula A. G: 3174
Marriott, Arthur <i>F</i> : 3078	Meier, Walter <i>B</i> : 275, 550, 866, 920;
Marthinsen, John E. D: 1969	D: 1583, 1584
Marti, Armin <i>B:</i> 917, 918	Meier-Schatz, Christian J. D: 1845,
Martin, David A. B: 241	1970–1972, 2083, 2123
Martin, Jean G: 3304	Meili, Christoph D: 2757
Martinez, Ramona F: 3079	Meinhardt, Peter D: 1846
Marugg, Daniel B: 475; D: 2357, 2369	Meister, Thomas B: 921
Marugg, Nadja F. B: 802	Meitinger, Ingo D: 2531
Mason, J.B. A: 45	Mendelsohn, Martin D: 2772
Masters, Ruth Dorothee B: 619; E: 2842	Menefee, Samuel Pyeatt B: 621
Mathews, Arthur F. D: 1958, 2042	Merkli, Roger B: 773
Mathyer, Jacques <i>B</i> : 1193, 1194	Meroni, Rudolf <i>C</i> : 1515
Mathys, Peter D: 1844	Messinger, Thane Josef <i>B</i> : 1195
Matlack, Linda S. D: 1936	Metz, Markus B: 622
Matthews, Kathleen <i>B</i> : 1029	Meulders-Klein, Marie Therese <i>C</i> : 1431
Maugé, Eric D: 2272	Meyer, Bernhard F. D: 2436
Maurenbrecher, Benedikt <i>D</i> : 1916;	Meyer, Christian A. <i>D</i> : 1652, 1735
G: 3231	Meyer, H. B: 1320
Maurer, Pierre <i>B:</i> 678	Meyer, Hans <i>D</i> : 2358
Maurer, Urs G: 3265	•
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Meyer, Hermine Herta <i>C</i> : 1481; <i>E</i> : 2844
Mavroidis, Petros C. <i>B</i> : 620; <i>D</i> : 1623–	Meyer, Leonz <i>B</i> : 623; <i>D</i> : 2592
1625, 1649, 1650 Mayainan Jamas B. D. 2501	Meyer, Matthias D: 2519
Maxeiner, James R. D: 2591	Meyers, Tedson J. G: 3267
Maxwell, Rosemary D: 2021	Michaels, David D: 1973
Mayer, Kurt B. <i>B</i> : 375, 376	Middleton, Nicholas J. D: 2593
Mayhew, Pat B: 1187	Million Arthur B. F. 2845
Maynard, Therese <i>D</i> : 2011	Miller, Arthur R. E: 2845
McBrayer, John B: 545; D: 2230, 2325	Miller, Gilbert C. D: 1974
McCaffrey, Stephen C. B: 490, 734	Miller, Richard B. D: 2388
McCamus, John G: 3266	Miller, Ruth Austin D: 2388
McCarty, L. Thorne B: 919	Millian, John C. E: 2846
McCuen, Keith D: 1983	Minkel, Jr., Herbert P. <i>B</i> : 686
McDonald, John G. D: 1880	Minnis, S.A. <i>B</i> : 1030
McDonnell, Conrad B: 875	Mirimanoff, J.F. F: 3080
McDougal, Bruce W. D: 1974	Mitchell, David Charles B: 624
McDowell, Christopher B: 242	Mitchell, Thomas C. D: 2359
McFadden, Eric J. D: 2061	Modoianu, Gilda D: 1699
McFadyean, Colin D: 1880	Moebes, Anne D: 1847
McGee, Robert W. A: 46	Mojekwu, Christopher C. B: 178
McGonagle, Peter G. D: 1651	Mokhiber, Craig <i>B</i> : 276, 277
McLin, Alexander R. B: 685	Monaghan, K.A. Siobhan B: 1031
McLucas, William R. D: 1966, 1967	Mondaq (Association for Accounting and
McNew, Dora L. <i>D</i> : 2043	Management) Appendix: 3392
McRae, Kenneth D. <i>B</i> : 366, 377	Mondini, Andrea D: 1736, 2594; E: 2888
Meakin, Ian L. <i>C</i> : 1484	Montanaro, Giovanna B: 491
Meer, Michael A. B: 475	Monti, Antonio F: 3081
Meessen, Karl M. D: 2122	Moore, James W. D: 1848
Megalaw (Swiss Section)	Morales, Stacy Allen D: 2689
Appendix: 3357	Moreillon, Jacques B: 625
Meier, Heinz K. G: 3174	Morgan, Edward M. D: 1737
Meier, Henri B. D: 1968, 1969	Morosani, Rita B: 439
Meier, Isaak <i>B:</i> 717; <i>E:</i> 2843	Morris, David B: 1040

Morris, John Humphrey Carlile D: 1738 Nelson, Richard W. A: 23 Neuhoff, Klaus C: 1482 Morrison, Fred L. E: 2847 Morrissey, Jennifer D: 1647 Neumayer, Karl Heinz D: 1733 Mortman, Scott E. B: 1232 Neumeyer, Frederik B: 1321 Morton, Bruce N. E: 2928 Neven, Damien J. B: 620; D: 2126 Morvillo, Christopher J. D: 2384 Newborne, Burt D: 2767 Moser, Michele D: 2437 Newman, J.A. D: 1543 Moses, Bernard A: 47 Newman, Lawrence W. E: 2856 Mosimann, Peter D: 2560 Newman, Ralph A. B: 628, 629; D: 1860 Moss, Raymond L. B: 1233 Newton, III, William H. B: 1033 Mott, John G. D: 2213 Neyens, Pierre B: 1322 Mowlam, Marjorie A: 48 Neyroud, Philippe *E*: 2857; *F*: 3082 Moy, R. Carl D: 2684 Niboyet, Jean-Paul B: 735 Mühlemann, M.L. D: 2360 Nicewander, Dan L. D: 2440 Müller, Georg B: 943 Nicholas, Lynn D: 2729 Müller, Harald G: 3175 Nichols, Ken D: 1588 Müller, Jörg Paul B: 179 Niederer Kraft & Frey (attorneys-at-law) Müller, Kurt D. D: 1703, 2438 Appendix: 3371 Müller, Thomas D: 1784; E: 2851 Niederer, Peter *G*: 3305 Müller, Thomas N. E: 2848–2850 Niggli, Marcel Alexander A: 16 Müller-Stewens, Günter G: 3204 Nimmer, Melville B. D: 2595 Müller-Studer, Luka D: 1547 Nimmer, Raymond T. D: 2701 Müllhaupt, Walter B: 1032 Nobel, Peter D: 1849–1851, 1976, 1977, Mullin, Monica H. D: 2403 2241, 2362 Munro, William Bennett A: 49 Noël, Yves B: 922 Munroe, Kirk W. B: 626 Nogueroles, J. Michael F: 3083 Munster, Ann B: 1203 Nord, Gunnar B: 1308 Nordemann, Axel D: 2557 Murer, Erwin G: 3305 Normandeau, André B: 1196 Murphey, Jr., Arthur G. D: 1739 Murphy, Daniel T. D: 2124 Norton, Joseph Jude D: 2363 Murray, Peter L. G: 3215 Nouel, Philippe G: 3216 Musher, Steven A. B: 1010 Noyes, John E. *D*: 1741 Myers, Rosemary E. E: 2852 Nusbaum, Jack H. D: 2200 Myrick, Ronald E. E: 2853 Nussbaum, Arthur B: 736, 737 Nussbaumer, Michel B: 991; C: 1517 Nadakavukaren Schefer, Krista D: 1626-1629 Oberson, Xavier B: 829, 923–926; Nadelmann, Ethan A. D: 2439 D: 1979; G: 3268-3271 Nadelmann, Kurt Hans D: 2700; E: 2854 O'Brien, Francis William A: 50; B: 551-553: E: 2858-2860 Naegeli, Georg E: 2808 O'Connor, Walter F. B: 992 Nagel, James F. D: 1740 Nagel, William D: 1653 Ocran, T. Modibo B: 1034 Nakata, Ken S. *D*: 1975 Oechslin, Evelyn D: 2198 Oenayer, T. B: 1035 Nankivell, Peter D: 2361 Naschitz, George C: 1426 Oertle, Matthias D: 2168 Nash Leich, Marian D: 2012 Oesch, Matthias D: 1630, 1631 Naughton, Edward J. B: 1123 Oesch, Rainer D: 2557 Navickas, Jo Ann M. D: 2044 Oesterle, Dale B: 181 Neale, Alan D: 2125 Oetiker, Christian *F*: 3159 Nedjati, Zaim M. B: 627 Olesti Rayo, Andreu A: 97

Olsen, Roger M. B: 1124

Olson, Laura M. *B:* 672, 673

O'Neill, Jr., Philip D. F: 3084

Orban, III, Frank. A. D: 1785

Nef, M. B: 180

Neiger, Pierre E: 2855

Nelson, Brian L. D: 2045

Nelson, Jeff V. B: 1150

Orenstein, Susan D: 2758 Peregrina, Daniel B: 453; E: 2879 Perell, Edward A. D: 2190 Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD) A: 84, 85, Perez, Amadeo B: 630 98; *B*: 451, 452, 525, 526, 1323; Permanent Court of International Justice D: 2242, 2364 Ortega, O. D: 2255 Perret, François F: 3094 O'Shea, Eoin *D*: 1978 Perrez, Franz Xaver A: 51; B: 186, 454, Ostrowski, Stephen T. F: 3085 455: D: 1654 Owen, Jeffrey Lowell B: 1234 Perrin, Jean-François C: 1425 Oxman, Bernard H. E: 2861 Pestalozzi Gmuer & Patry D: 1549 Pestalozzi, Christoph M. B: 1324 Pestalozzi-Hengeler, Anton B: 930, 1125 Page, Nigel B: 687 Peter, Henry D: 2702; F: 3055 Pagenberg, Brigitt A. G: 3272 Peter, James T. F: 3095 Pagenberg, Jochen D: 2663 Peters, Aulana L. D: 1980 Palasthy, Andras *D*: 2127, 2128 Peters, Rebecca G. B: 1236; D: 2130 Palmer, Vernon Valentine D: 1768 Petersmann, Ernst-Ulrich B: 279, 280, Palmer, William D: 2740 631-633; D: 1599, 1655-1659 Palmieri, Edmund L. D: 2441 Petitpierre, Edouard D: 2600-2604 Paltzer, Edgar H. C: 1448 Petitpierre-Sauvain, Anne B: 409 Pétremand, Xavier D: 2272 Panchaud, André F: 2941 Pancholy, Sona G: 3210 Petrova, Elena D: 1983 Paradis, Jerome. B. B: 378 Pfander, Helene *B*: 1126–1128 Park, William W. B: 927, 1235; D: 2365; Pfeifer, Michael H.P. G: 3205–3207, F: 3082, 3086–3090 3217, 3218 Parkland Research Europe S.A. D: 1548 Pfennigstorf, Werner B: 1316, 1325 Partsch, Karl Josef B: 243 Pfenninger, Markus D. D: 2451, 2452 Paschoud, Felix D: 1852, 1880 Pfirter, Didier B: 1129 Patel, Satyavrata R. B: 182 Pfister, Roger B: 492 Patocchi, Paolo Michele B: 702, 727; Pfister, Roman B: 1194 D: 1742; F: 3091, 3092, 3125 Philipp, Shirin F: 3096 Philips, Jenkin T. B: 187 Patrnogic, Jovan B: 278 Paul, Marcia B. D: 2129, 2583 Phillips, Richard M. D: 1974 Paulis, Emil B: 1036 Piaget, Lorenzo G: 3271 Pavel, Uwe C: 1482 Piantino, Yves P. B: 738, 739; E: 2862, Payne, Jennifer E. B: 1106 2863, 2878 Pease, Kelly K. B: 263 Pichonnaz, Pascal D: 1693 Pease, Richard C: 1483 Piérard, Nicholas D: 2218 Peaslee, Amos J. B: 183 Piergigli, Valeria B: 379 Peaslee Xydis, Dorothy B: 183 Pieth, Mark B: 1130 Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Co. B: 928 Pietra, Emilio C: 1524 Peck, David C. D: 2200 Pietrowski, Jill A. F: 3160 Pecorado, Thomas W. D: 2596 Pillsbury, Donaldson C. D: 2366 Pedrazzini, Mario M. D: 2597–2599; Piñera-Vazquez, Silvia B. D: 2367 F: 3093 Pinsolle, Philippe F: 3097 Peel, Kenneth R. C: 1377 Pinto, Arthur R. D: 2196 Pell, Owen D: 2738 Pinto, Roger E: 2929 Pelzer, Norbert B: 527 Pisani, Robert L. B: 1104 Pencak, William B: 184 Pitney, Henry C. D: 2131 Pitt, Harvey L. D: 1939, 1986 Pender, Malcolm D: 2733 Penrose, James E: 2855 Plasencia, Madeleine E: 2864 Pepper, H.W.T. B: 929 Platt, C.J. D: 1550 Perales, Kathryn A. B: 185 Plombeck, Charles Thelen D: 2442 Perales Viscasillas, Maria del Pilar Plüss, Daniel D: 1632 D: 1743, 1744 Plutschow, Roman B: 740; D: 1571, 1823 Pock, Max A. A: 52 Pohl, Paul M. D: 2443 Pollack, Irving M. D: 2434 Pollack, Lawrence A. B: 1009 Pollock, James K. A: 54 Pollzien, Götz M. D: 1745 Poncet, Charles *F*: 3098, 3099 Poncet, Dominique *B*: 1131, 1211 Poncet, Nicholas C: 1484; D: 2759 Popofsky, M. Laurence E: 2865 Portmann, Dominique D: 2220 Posefsky, Abby L. B: 503 Postma, G.J.S. E: 2855 Poudret, Jean-François F: 3100, 3101 Prager Dreifuss (attorneys-at-law) Appendix: 3372 Pratter, Jonathan D: 1560 Preisig, Alfred B: 931 Preiss, Robert D: 2605 Prescott, Darrell E: 2866 PriceWaterhouseCoopers D: 1551, 2243 Prior, Michael T. D: 2013 Probst, Raymond B: 554 Probst, Raymond R. B: 634 Prod'hom, Per B: 932 Pulver, Urs D: 1546

Rabasa, Juan B: 1183, 1184, 1188 Rabel, Ernst C: 1378 Raber, Nancy K. F: 3102 Rácz, Attila G: 3172 Radanov, Bogdan G: 3305 Rado, Alan R. B: 933 Radvanyi, Miklos K. B: 993 Raifman, Gregory R. D: 2046 Raineri, Walter T. B: 867, 868 Ralston, Jerry W. B: 555 Ramasastry, Anita *B*: 281; *D*: 2772 Rammeloo, Stephan D: 1853 Ramos, Henry A.J. B: 244 Rampini, Corrado D: 2197 Rand, William E: 2867 Rank, Richard G: 3176 Rao, Neomi F: 2989 Rapp, Jean-Marc L. D: 2047 Rappard, William E. A: 53, 54; B: 120, 121, 934 Raschèr, Andrea F.G. D: 2719 Rasmussen, Jorgen S. A: 35 Rau, Wolfgang B: 1185 Rauch, Michael H. D: 1981 Rauda, Christian D: 2606

Rauh, Theo *C*: 1379

Rausch, Heribert B: 456

Raysman, Richard G: 3287 Redden, Kenneth R. A: 17 Redley, Janet D: 1974 Rees, I.B. A: 55; B: 188 Rees, John Tudor B: 380 Reese, Craig E. B: 935 Register of the Swiss Federal Institute of Intellectual Property Appendix: 3335 Reichenbach, Franz D: 1854 Reichert, Douglas D. F: 3165 Reichman, Jerome H. G: 3273 Reiman, Cornelis D: 1648 Reimann, Mathias B: 741 Reinarz, Peter B: 833, 936–942, 1037 Reisman, W. Michael E: 2818 Reiter, Matthew T. D: 1585; E: 2899 Remak, Joachim B: 189, 556 Renn, Ortwin B: 470 Renzi, Anthony J. D: 1986 Reuben, Richard C. F: 3103 Reverdin, Bernard J. D: 1746, 1855-1858; E: 2868 Rey, Anne-Marie B: 1132 Reymond, Claude C: 1442; F: 3104, 3105 Reymond, Jean-Marc D: 2132; E: 2869 Reynolds, Rebecca B: 1166 Reynolds, Thomas H. G: 3177 Rezac, W.J. D: 2607 Rheinstein, Max C: 1432 Rhinow, René A: 56 Rhoodie, Eschel M. B: 381 Ribeaud, Denis *B*: 1179, 1180, 1186; G: 3314 Rice, William Gorham B: 1326; E: 2870-2872 Richman, William M. B: 742 Richter, Dagmar B: 169 Richter, Mark R. D: 2740 Rickman, Gregg J. D: 2760 Rider, Barry Alexander K. D: 2034, 2048 Rider, James D: 2226 Rieben, Eduardo A: 70 Rieben, Jürg D: 2608 Riechenberg, Kurt E: 2873 Riedweg, Albert D: 1660 Riemer, Hans Michael F: 3106, 3107 Riesenfeld, Stefan Albrecht D: 2703 Rigozzi, Antonio F: 3056 Riley, J.E. B: 466 Rimel, Melissa S. D: 2704 Rinne, Vicki E: 2874 Ristau, Bruno A. B: 1133 Ritholz, Jules D: 2444 Ritscher, Michael D: 2609

Ritter, Daniel D: 1929	Sackheim, Michael S. D: 1983
Riva, Enrico C: 1525	Safley, Thomas Max <i>C</i> : 1386, 1433
Rivier, Jean-Marc B: 943	Sage, Thomas A. D: 2762
Robert, Marie-Claude D: 2434	Sales, David Joseph E: 2876
Robinson, Philip B: 807	Salisbury, William R. D: 2066
Robinson, T.R. <i>C</i> : 1362	Sallay, Tibor D: 2763
Rochlitz, Imre B: 944	Salome, Hugues B: 876
Rode, R. D: 2255	Salzer, Steven A. D: 1939
Roduner, Xenia G: 3242	Samet, Joseph D: 2690
Roeleveld, Lex C: 1449	Samsonow, Michael S. B: 679
Rötheli, Andreas D: 2234	Samuel, Adam <i>B</i> : 743; <i>F</i> : 3110
Roethenmund, Robert D: 1552	Samuel, Frank E. C: 1385
Roethlisberger, Alain P. D: 1859	Sanders, Barkey S. D: 2611
Rogers, C. Paul D: 2158	Sanders, Pieter <i>F</i> : 3111–3116
Rogers, Horton W.V. D: 1747	Sandoz, Suzette C: 1434
Rogoff, Martin A. B: 635	Sandoz, Yves B: 636
Rolph, Cecil H. B: 1134	Sandrock, Otto D: 2269
Roman, George J. <i>B</i> : 557; <i>D</i> : 1748;	Sands, Philippe B: 574
E: 2875	Sandström, Karl Gustaf Armand B: 1041,
Romero, Ana Teresa B: 1327	1084
Rônez, Simone B: 1116	Sansonetti, Riccardo D: 1984
Rosenberg, Ronald H. B: 190	Santoro, Dimitri E: 2877
Rosener, Wolfgang C: 1511	Sapiro, Miriam E. B: 1212
Rossell, Marc M. D: 1982	Sarcevic, Petar B: 720
Roth, Marianne F: 3108	Sassòli, Marco <i>B</i> : 672, 673; <i>D</i> : 2764
Roth, Paul <i>G:</i> 3259	Saunders, M. Roy <i>B</i> : 947
Roth, Urs <i>D</i> : 2343	Sauser-Hall, Georges A: 77
Roth, Urs-Philipp <i>D</i> : 2368	Saxer, Arnold <i>B</i> : 1329, 1330
Rothenbühler, Fritz B: 195	Sayid, Mustafa D. B: 1137
Rotman, Edgardo G: 3178	Schaad, Hans-Peter D: 2369
Routh, E. Charles F: 3109	Schade, Hans D: 2612
Rowat, Donald C. A: 76	Schade, Jürgen D: 2612
Rubenfeld, Stanley I. B: 1038	Schäffer, Heinz G: 3172
Rubin, Nora M. <i>B</i> : 1135	Schärer, Heinz D: 2198, 2199
Rubin, Seymour J. D: 2729, 2761	Schafer, Stephen B: 1138
Rüede, Thomas D: 1749	Scheibert, Leo B: 680
Rüssli, Markus B: 191	Schellenberg, Claus D: 1553, 2370,
Rüster, Bernd D: 2610	2446, 2447
Ruffner, Markus <i>D</i> : 2072, 2133	Schellenberg, Patrick E: 2878
Ruiz, Lynda M. <i>D</i> : 2049	Schenker, Franz <i>D</i> : 1750; <i>E</i> : 2879;
Ruiz Bravo, Hernan De J. B: 1136	F: 3057
Rumo-Jungo, Alexandra B: 1328;	Schenker, Urs B: 948; E: 2879
G: 3305	Scherer, Matthias <i>B</i> : 1009; <i>F</i> : 3117
Rusch, Jonathan J. D: 2389	Schiff, Eric D: 2613
Russenberger, Marc A. <i>B:</i> 945; <i>G:</i> 3219,	Schiller, Teresa G: 3274
3220	Schiltz, Oliver <i>G</i> : 3217, 3218
Russotto, Jean C: 1385	Schima, Hans E: 2880
Rutledge, G. Philip D: 2445	Schindler, Dietrich <i>B</i> : 192, 688, 689
Ryan, IV, John J. <i>D</i> : 2050	Schlaepfer, Anne-Véronique F: 3097
Ryan, Jr., Reade H. D: 2268	Schlesinger, Rudolf B. B: 674; D: 1751,
Ryder, Frank Raymond <i>D:</i> 2371	1752
Ryser, Walter <i>B</i> : 946, 1039, 1040;	Schlossberg, Robert S. D: 2134
C: 1450, 1485, 1486	Schluep, Walter R. D: 1860, 2135–2137
, , , ==	Schmelz, Christian B: 439

Schmertz, John R. B: 193, 363, 1042, Semler, Franz-Jörg D: 2210 1089; C: 1526; D: 2664 Semmelman, Jacques B: 1213 Schmid, Carol Louise B: 194, 382 Senn, Deborah D: 2734 Schmid, Ernst F. D: 1584 Senn, Robert B: 803 Schmid, Gerhard B: 122, 195, 622 Senn, Robert H. B: 803 Schmid, R.M. D: 1861 Senser, Oliver B: 804 Schmid, Stefan J. C: 1527 Seppa, Richard M. D: 2079 Schmid, Werner B: 1159 Serkis Bischof, Christiane G: 3180 Schmid Ding, Martin B: 474 Sertich, Gary J. D: 2616 Schmidt, Hermann D: 2138 Servinc, Carlson Diblan A: 57 Schmölders, Günter B: 949 Seward, III, Allin C. D: 1863 Schmucki-Fricker, Daniela D: 2232 Shacknove, Andrew B: 245 Schneider, Dieter D: 1880 Shany, Yuval F: 3085 Schneider, Friedrich B: 1290 Sharp, Walter R. A: 54 Schneider, Herbert W. A: 54 Shartel, J. Stratton E: 2881 Schneider, Michael E. D: 1862; F: 3118-Shell, G. Richard F: 3127 3125: G: 3275 Shenefield, John H. D: 2139 Schneider, R. B: 1331 Sheppard, Lee A. B: 1214 Sheppard, Vivian Lee Osborne C: 1512 Schnyder, Anton K. *B*: 717; *F*: 2934 Schoch, Magdalena B: 675, 744 Sher, Neal M. D: 2767 Schoenberg, G. D: 2665 Sheridan, Maurice *D*: 1661 Schoenblum, Jeffrey A. C: 1451 Sherman, Gordon Edward A: 18; B: 123 Schönherr, Fritz D: 2614 Sherman, H.A. B: 994 Schönholzer, Thomas D: 1977 Sherman, Janice L. D: 1986 Schonbrun, Lawrence W. D: 2765 Shick, Robert Porter D: 1592 Schoner, Dieter B: 493, 494 Shipley, Maynard B: 1141 Schotthöfer, Peter D: 2591 Shotwell, James T. A: 58 Schramm, Dorothee F: 3008 Shub, Jonathan D: 1986 Schreiber, Ariane M. B: 1139 Shuck, Wendy B: 1237 Schubarth, Martin D: 2615 Shuman, Daniel W. G: 3306 Schuermans, Luc D: 2270 Sideman, Richard J. D: 2768 Schuetz, Charles F. B: 196 Sidjanski, Dusan A: 59 Siegel, Jane E. D: 2051 Schuler, Adelrich B: 1332 Schultz, Harry D. D: 2244 Siegel, Stanley D: 1788 Schultz, Thomas F: 3058 Siegenthaler, Jürg K. B: 124, 1333 Schuster, Ernest Joseph C: 1363 Siegfried, André B: 197 Schuster, Stephan D: 2166 Siehr, Kurt B: 745-749; C: 1407, 1435; Schwank, Friedrich D: 2371 *D*: 2617, 2618, 2705; *E*: 2882; Schwartz, B.P. *D*: 2448 F: 3128; G: 3221, 3222 Schwartz, Donald E. D: 2039 Sievers, Erich Carl D: 2140 Schwartz, Michael A. D: 2200 Sigg, Oswald A: 79 Schwartz, William D: 2766 Sigg, Rudolf B: 951 Schweizerische Bankiervereinigung Silets, H.L. D: 1987 (Swiss Bankers' Association) D: 2283 Silverman, Ronald J. D: 2714 Schweizerisches Nationalkomitee für Silving, Helen *B*: 246; *E*: 2883 geistige Gesundheit (Swiss National Simon, Daniel B. D: 1988 Committee for Mental Sanity) B: 1197 Simon, Mathieu B: 1182 Schwenninger, Marc D: 2710 Singer, Israel D: 2769 Schwerin, Kurt G: 3179 Singer, Mladen D: 2619 Schwietzke, Joachim A: 78 Singh, Kanwar M. D: 2449 Scott, Edie B: 1140; F: 3126 Singleton, William.T. B: 1334 Scott, Thomas W. B: 950 Sinnott, John P. D: 2620 Seiler, Hansjörg *B*: 457–465, 528 Sipkov, Ivan D: 1561; G: 3237 Seligman, Joel D: 1985 Skaar, Arvid Aage B: 1043 Selwyn, Victor D: 1548 Smalley, Laura W. E: 2884

C : II D 1752 1776	0
Smit, Hans <i>D</i> : 1753, 1776	Stewart, Michael A: 61
Smith, Brian D. <i>D</i> : 1741	St. John-Stevas, Norman B: 1142
Smith, Corey J. D: 2052	Stöckli, Walter A. B: 201
Smith, Jr., Arthur L. D: 2767, 2770	Stoffel, Walter A. <i>A</i> : 20; <i>B</i> : 700;
Smith, Larry G: 3223	G: 3225
Smith, Payton E: 2846	Stoljar, Samuel J. A: 62
Smith, Steven W. D: 1983	Stoll, Hans <i>D</i> : 1754
Smutny, Abby C. F: 3070	Stonecipher, Harry W. B: 1143
Sneed, Don <i>B</i> : 1143	Storm, Paul M. <i>B</i> : 853; <i>C</i> : 1511
Snow, Zachary B: 236	Stormann, Eva Patricia <i>C</i> : 1466–1468;
Société Fiduciaire Suisse <i>B</i> : 952	E: 2822
Sohn, Louis B. <i>B</i> : 637	Stoyanov, Kaloyan D: 2622
Soloveytchik, George A: 19	Strahlberg, Alfred M. <i>D</i> : 2533–2535
Somer, Stuart D: 1989	Strasser, Fred D: 2385
Sommaruga, Cornelio B: 638	Straub, Peter A. F: 3039
Sommer, Patrick <i>D</i> : 2083, 2123	Straus, Joseph D: 1664
Sommerich, Otto C. E: 2885	Strauss, William S. B: 516
Soos, Piroska B: 953	Strong, S. I. <i>F</i> : 3129
Soothill, Keith L. B: 1198	Stroud, James C. B: 504
Sopata, Lisa D: 2159	Strub, Jr., Michael H. F: 3130
Souza, Rochelle B. D: 1960, 1990, 1991	Strub, Wolfgang D: 1864
Speckert, Xaver M. D: 1662	Stucki, Blaise F: 2940
Spiro, Erwin C: 1436	Stucki, Hans-Ulrich B: 801, 1044;
Spiro, Herbert J. B: 198	D: 1786
Spiro, Peter J. A: 60	Stucki, Marc D: 1665
Spitzer, Alexander <i>B</i> : 961	Studer, Meinrad B: 639
Sprange, Tom K. E: 2891	Stultz, Elliot A. D: 2454
Sprecher, Thomas D: 2706	Stulz, René M. D: 1865
Springer, James P. B: 954	Stumberg, Robert D: 2256
Sprumont, Dominique <i>B</i> : 1335	Stupp, Eric <i>D</i> : 1866
Squiers, Deborah E: 2930	Sturley, Michael F. B: 750
Staaf, Robert J. D: 1663	Sturn, Fritz B: 282
Stäheli, Thomas <i>D</i> : 2141, 2201; <i>E</i> : 2879	Sturzenegger, Matthias G: 3305
Staehelin, Daniel D: 2707, 2708	Stuyck, Jules H.V. D: 2151
Stahr, Walter B. <i>E:</i> 2886	Subcommittee on Annual Review
Staub, Kurt <i>G</i> : 3224	D: 1993
Staub, Urs A: 70	Suetens-Bourgeois, G. D: 1867
Stauder, Bernd <i>D</i> : 1586, 1587, 2271	Sullivan, Anne H. D: 1994
Stauffer, Emmanuel <i>G</i> : 3307	Sultzer, Scott B: 1238
Stauter, Robert Louis D: 2450	Supino, Pietro <i>C</i> : 1479, 1487
Stecher, Matthias W. G: 3276	Surya, Bernadette <i>D:</i> 2053–2056, 2455–
Stein, Steven J. D: 2771	2457
Stein, Ted L. <i>F</i> : 3161	Sutela, Marja B: 202
Steinegger, Marcel C. G: 3188	SW Consulting S.A. <i>Appendix:</i> 3358
Steiner, Hans-Rudolf <i>D</i> : 1992, 2451,	Sweet, Justin D: 1775
2452	Swenson, James B. B: 1019
Steiner, Jürg B: 199, 200	Swift, Robert A. D: 2773
Steinhardt, Ralph D: 2772	Swiss Academic and Research Network
Steiniger, Barbara C. D: 1730	Appendix: 3342
Steinmann, Walter A: 86	Swiss Arbitration Association (ASA)
Stepan, Jan <i>G</i> : 3181, 3290, 3308	F: 2943; Appendix: 3373
Steproe, Jr., James G. D: 2453	Swiss Bank Corporation B: 952; D: 2458
Stern, Hermann J. <i>D</i> : 2621; <i>E</i> : 2931	Swiss Bar Association (SAV/FSA)
Stevens, Willem F.C. B: 955	Appendix: 3374
Stewart, Gilbert Hamish B: 466	Swiss Business Federation <i>D</i> : 1868
Steman, Gilbert Humilish D. 700	5 Wiss Business i ederation D. 1000

Swiss Competition Tak, Peter J.P. G: 3310 Commission Appendix: 3316 Talbot, Margaret M. D: 2460 Swiss Credit Bank D: 2458 Tappolet, Jacques A. B: 1199 Swiss Embassy in London Tauber, Mark D: 1588 Appendix: 3317 Tavernier, Edmond D: 1756, 2057, 2374 Swiss Embassy in Washington Tax Analysts (Arlington, USA) Appendix: 3318 Appendix: 3393 Swiss Federal Administration Taxation.ch Appendix: 3375 Teal, Linda D: 1598 Appendix: 3319 Swiss Federal Assembly Teitz, Louise Ellen E: 2887 Teledata AG Appendix: 3362 Appendix: 3336 Swiss Federal Banking Commission Tell, Larry *D*: 1996 Appendix: 3337 Tercier, Pierre D: 1695, 2145, 2146 Swiss Federal Chancellary A: 4 Terracina, Jeanne *D*: 1927, 2272; Swiss Federal Council B: 1085 E: 2888 Swiss Federal Data Protection Thalmann-Antenen, Hélène B: 1336 Commissioner (SDPC) G: 3240 Thévenaz, Alain G: 3183 Swiss Federal Institute of Intellectual Thévenoz, Luc C: 1488-1491; D: 1589, Property Appendix: 3338 2245-2247, 2375 Swiss Federal Office of Communications Thieffry, Patrick E. D: 1757 (OFCOM) B: 476, 477; Appendix: Thirlway, Hugh W.A. B: 640 Thoenen, Gert B: 1241 Swiss Federal Tax Administration B: 956 Thomann, Felix H. B: 641; G: 3278 Swiss Firms *Appendix*: 3359 Thomas, Chantal B: 957 Swiss Foundations C: 1462 Thomas, Gregory Scott *D*: 2616 Thomas, Mark Utzurrum D: 1997 Swiss Institute of Comparative Law Thomason, Thomas E. D: 2376 B: 383, 384; Appendix: 3355 Swiss Office for Trade Promotion Thompson, Dennis D: 1666 (OSEC) Appendix: 3360 Thürer, Daniel A: 63; B: 203, 283, 385– Swiss State Secretariat for Economic 387, 642-647, 690, 1215 Affairs (SECO) D: 1554 Tigar, Michael E. B: 1144 Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX) D: 1893-T.M.C. Asser Institute for International Law F: 3116 1903; Appendix: 3339 Swiss Takeover Board (TOB) D: 1904-Tobler, Christa B: 388, 389; C: 1437 1908; Appendix: 3340 Toenz, Leonhard D: 2177 Swiss-American Chamber of Commerce Tomic-Malic, Mirjana G: 3310 *B*: 367, 704, 705, 771, 772, 997, 1090, Topken, W.J. B: 204 1261–1263, 1358; *C*: 1445, 1505; Torem, Charles D: 1869 D: 1566, 1600, 1690, 1694, 1778, Toren, David D: 2623 1793, 1892, 2073, 2074, 2167; Torres, José R. A: 5 E: 2782; F: 2942; Appendix: 3379 Torres, Raymond B: 1327 Swisslex Appendix: 3361 Torrione, Henri *B*: 958, 959 Swoboda, Alexander K. D: 2372 Touche Ross & Co. D: 1543 Symeonides, Symeon C. B: 706-708, Touche Ross International D: 1555 751 Toulmin, John D: 1661 Syrowik, David R. G: 3277 Toussaint, Herdard E: 2889 Szczepanski, Steven Z. D: 2142-2144 Trachsel, A. D: 1887 Szladits, Charles A: 24; C: 1380, 1381; Trachsler, Herbert D: 2624 D: 1755; G: 3182 Tracy, Martin Booth B: 1337 Transnational Law Database (TLDB) Appendix: 3397 Tabatabay, Novin D: 1534 Trechsel, Stefan B: 284–286, 1091, 1092, Tackaberry, John A. F: 3131 Taisch, Franco B: 1239, 1240; C: 1382; Treitel, Guenter H. D: 1758 D: 1995, 2373, 2459; G: 3226 Treyer, Claude F: 3027

Trezzini, Francesco F: 3132 Triebel, Volker E: 2890 Triebold, Oliver D: 2191 Tripp, Myron Luehrs B: 205 Tritell, Randolph W. D: 2147 Troconis, Arnold B: 1045 Troller, Alois D: 2625, 2626 Troller, Kamen D: 1534, 1667, 2627, 2628; G: 3243 Trüeb, Hans Rudolf B: 467 Trüten, Dirk E: 2836 Truog, Roman B: 960, 1046 Tschäni, Rudolf D: 1870, 2168, 2202-Tschanz, Pierre-Yves B: 698, 719; D: 1756; F: 2979, 3133-3135 Tschanz-Norton, Margaret D: 2006 Tschentscher, Axel B: 125 Türk, Philipp D: 2467 Tunik, Daniel E. D: 1871 Turner, Roger D. D: 1998 Turro, John B: 1047, 1048 Tybor, Joseph R. B: 1151 Tyler, Paul McIntosh B: 410

Uhlmann, Felix B: 195 Ullman, Joan B: 1156 Ulmer, Nicolas C. E: 2800, 2801; F: 3166 Umbricht, Robert P. B: 774 Ungar, Kenneth T. F: 3136 Unger, Barbara K. D: 2709 Union Bank of Switzerland D: 1556. 2284, 2458 United Nations B: 561 United Nations - Department of Social Affairs B: 1338; C: 1438 United Nations - International Law Commission C: 1439; D: 2148 United Nations - Secretariat B: 1145 United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization (UNESCO) D: 2488 United Nations Library (Geneva, Switzerland) G: 3184 United Nations Technical Assistance Administration B: 648 United States Tariff Commission D: 1668 Université européenne d'été (Fribourg, Switzerland) A: 64 Unt, Lore B: 649 Urech, Daniel D: 1927

U.S. Congress *D*: 2149

U.S. Congress, Senate, Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs D: 2720–2722
Usill, Harley V. B: 380
U.S. Library of Congress – European Law Division B: 206
U.S. Library of Congress – Law Library A: 80; B: 207, 517, 558; G: 3185
U.S. Senate D: 2149
Usteri, Martin B: 1157
U.S. Trademark Association D: 2629
U.S. Trademark Association Staff D: 2630

Vagts, Detlev F. B: 752; D: 1776, 1872-1874, 2729, 2774–2776; *G*: 3227 Valko, Laszlo B: 650 Vallender, Klaus A. B: 208, 926 Valloni, Lucien W. E: 2783; G: 3188 Van Bael, Ivo E: 2855 van Dijk, Jan J.M. B: 1187 van Empel, Martijn D: 2150 Vanheule, Jan B: 439 van Hoorn, Jan B: 961 van Keulen, Gail D: 1557, 1590 Van Linh, Tran B: 709 van Mens, Harrie L. C: 1492 Van Overwalle, Geertrui D: 2631 van Reeken, Bart L.P. D: 2151 Vatter, Adrian A: 70 Vazsonyi, Alexander T. B: 247 Vecchio, Sandro B: 962 Veillard-Cybulska, Henryka B: 1146 Veit, Marc D. B: 208; E: 2891 Venturi, Silvio D: 1759, 2145, 2146 Verhagen, H.L.E. C: 1471 Versace, Kimberly M. D: 1999 Verwaal, Marcel B: 772 Victor, A. Paul D: 2147 Viecenz-Bütler, Sylvia D: 1558 Vierdag, Egbert Willem B: 651 Vilbois, Jean D: 2632 Villars, Charles *B*: 1339–1342 Villettaz, Patrice B: 1188 Villiger, Mark E. B: 287, 652, 653 Vincent, John Martin A: 65 Vionnet, Jean-Marc B: 963 Vischer (attorneys-at-law) Appendix: 3376 Vischer, Bernard B: 491; D: 1591, 2248; E: 2832 Vischer, Frank B: 753-756; D: 1760-1762; E: 2892 Vischer, Markus D: 2164 Voegelin, Alex D: 2339

Vogel, Alexander D: 2609 Walther, Fridolin M.R. A: 7, 8; E: 2909; Vogelaar, Floris O.W. D: 2151 G: 3282 Vogt, Nedim Peter B: 710, 718; C: 1493; Walton, Frederick Parker B: 267 D: 1585, 1794, 1875–1878, 2000, Walz, Felix G: 3305 2165, 2169, 2205-2209, 2263; Warburton, T. Rennie B: 211 Wardell, William M. G: 3291 *E*: 2784, 2830, 2893–2899; *F*: 2934; G: 3208, 3228–3230 Wasserfallen, Walter D: 1865 Volcker, Paul A. D: 2777 Wassermann, Ursula B: 468, 469 Volz, Jane L. F: 3137 Wassmer, Michele D: 2407 von Bar, Carl Ludwig B: 1093 Watt, Andrew B: 1343 von der Crone, Brigitte F: 3107 Watter, Rolf D: 1791, 1792, 1794, 1795, 1835, 1877, 1878, 2071, 2165, 2169, von der Weid, Roger B: 964-966, 1049 Voneche, Laura C: 1425 2195, 2197, 2208 von Graffenried, Christoph D: 2633 Wautelet, Patrick E: 2910 von Graffenried, Rudolf D: 2461 Wayand, Dorothea B: 212 von Greyerz, Christoph D: 1879 Weaver, Jane B: 655 von Mehren, Arthur Taylor B: 1147; Webb, Frank A: 9 D: 1763 Weber, Alex H. C: 1448 von Meiss, Florian B: 209 Weber, Martin C: 1529 von Overbeck, Alfred E. B: 757-759; Weber, Rolf H. B: 213, 501; D: 2001, 2002, 2214, 2285, 2394, 2637, 2723; *C*: 1452, 1454, 1494–1496; *D*: 1764; G: 3241, 3242, 3283–3286, 3288 E: 2900, 2901 von Planta, Andreas B: 1225; D: 1870, Weblaw Appendix: 3363 Webler, Thomas B: 470 von Segesser, Georg D: 1765; F: 3107, Weckstein, Donald T. D: 1848 Weder, Rolf D: 2100 3138 von Ungern-Sternberg, Thomas D: 2126 Weeramantry, Lucian G. B: 364 von Ziegler, Alexander B: 491, 495–500, Wehinger, Urs D: 1788 760, 761; *C*: 1528; *D*: 1669; *E*: 2902; Wehrli, Daniel F: 3144 F: 3139; G: 3279, 3280 Weidemann, Heinz D: 2638 von Ziegler, Alice D: 2634 Weigand, Frank *F*: 3145 Voser, Nathalie E: 2903, 2904; F: 2989, Weiler, Joseph H.H. B: 214 3140-3143 Weingart, Arlene B: 124 Vouilloz, François D: 2635 Weiser, Felix C: 1455 Weisflog, Walter E. B: 904; G: 3186 Voyame, Joseph A: 6 Vreeland, Jr., Hamilton C: 1440 Weissbrodt, David B: 237 Weisskopf, Peter B: 426 Welker, Karl H.L. B: 215 Wach, Thomas A. C: 1497, 1498 Wenner, Martin A. F: 3146 Wadlington, III, Walter J. D: 2249 Werner, Jacques F: 3162 Wälti, Sonja B: 824 Werro, Franz D: 1766–1768, 2152 Wagner, Wenceslas J. A: 81, 82; B: 210; Werz, Jean-Claude D: 1769 E: 2905, 2906 Wettstein, Georg D: 1691 Waldburger, Andrin B: 967 Whalley, Michael D: 2210 Walder-Richli, Hans Ulrich E: 2785 Wharton, Nathalie *A*: 21; *D*: 1770 Walker, Viktor G: 3281 White, Philip R. E: 2911 Wall, Geoffrey G. B: 840 Whittaker, Simon D: 1772 Wallace, Gordon D: 1880 Wicki, André Aloys E: 2912 Wallace, Jr., Don B: 654 Widmer, Pierre B: 134; G: 3231 Wallace, Jr., Richard E. F: 2973 Wiegand, Wolfgang D: 2377; G: 3232-Wallace, Katherine T. D: 2014 3234 Walter, Gerhard E: 2795-2797, 2907-Wigmore, John H. A: 22 2909 Wildhaber, Luzius A: 10, 66; B: 288– Walter, Hans Peter D: 2636 294, 656–669, 691–693; *C*: 1530; Walter, Otto L. B: 814 D: 1881; E: 2913

Will, Michael R. D: 1771 Williams, David W. B: 995 Williams, Ivy B: 126; C: 1383 Williams, S. Linn D: 1670 Wilske, Stephan G: 3274 Wilson, David W. C: 1499, 1501 Wilson, Glenn C.H. B: 1242 Wilson, Hugh R. B: 681 Windsor, Steve A: 5 Winship, Peter B: 762 Wipf, Thomas B: 216 Wirth, M.H. E: 2914 Wirth, Markus E: 2851; F: 3147, 3148 Wise, Aaron N. D: 1671 Witmer, Jörg A. D: 2710 Witten, Roger M. D: 2778 Wittmer, Jacques B: 1344 Wittwer, B. D: 2153 Wolf, Richard V. B: 763 Wolfe, Archibald John D: 1592 Wolfram, Steven L. D: 1982 Wollman, Eric *D*: 2734, 2779 Woodbury, Helen Laura Sumner B: 1345 Woodman McSherry, Robert D: 2386 World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO) D: 2639 World Jurist Association B: 217 World Trade Organization (WTO) D: 1672 Wuermli, Richard J. D: 2211 Würsch, Daniel A. D: 1789 Wüstiner, Hanspeter D: 2209 Wüthrich, Karl D: 2711, 2712 Wüthrich, Rolf M. B: 968-971

Zentrum für Unternehmungsführung, Kilchberg (Switzerland) D: 2250 Ziegler, Andreas R. B: 676 Ziegler, Jean D: 2780 Zimbler, Brian L. Ziv D: 1983 Zimmermann, Erwin G: 3311 Zimmermann, Reinhard *D:* 1772 Zimmermann, Silvia B: 1050 Zindel, Gaudenz G. D: 1883 Zobl, Dieter *D*: 1909 Zschocke, Christian Oscar D: 2166 Zünd, André *D*: 1593 Zürcher, J. A: 67 Zufferey, Jean-Baptiste B: 1243; D: 2003-2006, 2251-2253 Zulauf, Urs D: 2368 Zuppinger, Ferdinand B: 774 Zurich Chamber of Commerce Appendix: 3380 Zurkinden, Philipp D: 2156 Zurrer, Egon D: 2640 Zwart, Sara G. D: 2424 Zweigert, Konrad B: 562 Zwonicek, Charles D: 2254

Yaakov, D. Ben *B:*Yeung, Dexta *B:*Yianni, Andrew *D:*Yood, Charles N. *B:*Yusuf, Abdulqawi A. *D:*

Wymeersch, Eddy *D:* 2188 Wyss, Alexander *D:* 1940

www.gov.ch *Appendix:* 3320 Wyler, Barbara *C:* 1364, 1365, 1506

Wyler, Siegfried C: 1364, 1365, 1506;

Wyler, Jürg *D:* 1795 Wyler, Marcus *D:* 1882 Wyler, Rémy *B:* 1264

D: 1795

Zäch, Roger *B:* 764; *C:* 1531; *D:* 1673, 2154, 2155, 2212 Zeidman, Philip F. *D:* 2102 Zellweger, Edouard *A:* 83

Index of Subjects

Abduction R: 248	Air carriage R: 487, 500
Abortion B: 1008 1132	Air carriage <i>B</i> : 487, 502
Abortion B: 1098, 1132	Air pollution <i>B</i> : 398, 414, 430 Air traffic law <i>B</i> : 486–488, 493, 494,
Abuse of rights <i>B</i> : 155, 257, 282	
Abuse of tax treaties <i>B</i> : 1008, 1025,	516, 517
1027, 1039, 1046, 1049, 1051, 1074	Alachal rolling B: 328, C: 3205
Accident insurance law <i>B</i> : 1247, 1306,	Allocation of profits Pt 804
1307, 1325, 1334, 1342; <i>G</i> : 3305	Alternative dispute resolution, D. 1500
Accounting <i>B:</i> 958, 959; <i>D:</i> 1540, 1569,	Alternative dispute resolution <i>D</i> : 1599,
1593, 2217, 2228, 2230, 2243, 2249, 2725; C: 3200; Appendix: 3302	1656, 1700; <i>E</i> : 2889; <i>F</i> : 2959, 2961, 3029, 3041, 3048, 3095, 3106;
2725; <i>G</i> : 3200; <i>Appendix</i> : 3392	G: 3275
Acquisition of shares <i>D</i> : 2173 Acquisition of Swiss real estate by for-	
eigners C: 1506, 1510, 1515, 1517,	Animals <i>B:</i> 427, 433–438 Animal industry <i>B:</i> 466
1519, 1526, 1529	Animal midustry <i>B.</i> 400 Animal welfare laws <i>B:</i> 433–438, 466
Acquisitions <i>B</i> : 830, 867, 868; <i>D</i> : 2183;	Anthropology <i>B</i> : 1168
Acquisitions B. 830, 807, 808, D. 2183, Appendix: 3319	Anti-communist measures <i>B</i> : 551, 553
Act of state doctrine <i>A</i> : 29	Antidumping <i>D:</i> 1637, 1668
Act of State doctrine A. 29 Act on Cartels (Federal Act on Cartels and	Anti-take-over measures D : 2130, 2207,
Other Restraints of Competition)	2209
see Swiss Act on Cartels	Anti-treaty-shopping rules <i>B</i> : 1037
Actions D: 1758	Antitrust law <i>D</i> : 1570, 1790, 2067–2072,
Ad hoc publicity <i>D</i> : 1888, 1903	2074, 2078, 2080–2090, 2092–2094,
Adjudication <i>B</i> : 607; <i>D</i> : 2270; <i>E</i> : 2821;	2097, 2099, 2103, 2105, 2107, 2108,
F: 3006	2110, 2111, 2115–2117, 2119–2121,
Adjudication (international) <i>D:</i> 1695;	2123, 2126, 2133, 2136–2138, 2141,
E: 2793, 2818	2142, 2144–2146, 2151, 2153–2156,
Administration <i>B</i> : 164, 165, 584, 1338;	2160, 2162; <i>F</i> : 2936, 2957, 3151;
Appendix: 3320	Appendix: 3316, 3364
Administration (fiscal) <i>B</i> : 894	Antitrust law (international) D: 1934,
Administrative law A: 2; B: 113, 145,	2075–2077, 2091, 2095, 2101, 2104,
147, 171, 208, 209; <i>D</i> : 2120; <i>G</i> : 3266;	2106, 2112, 2114, 2122, 2124, 2125,
Appendix: 3352	2131, 2134, 2139, 2147, 2149, 2157-
Adoption C: 1384, 1387, 1419, 1436,	2159
1438; <i>E</i> : 2927	Appeals <i>B</i> : 648, 700, 1092, 1123;
Advertising <i>D</i> : 2565, 2572, 2591;	<i>D</i> : 1747; <i>E</i> : 2785, 2836, 2897, 2905;
G: 3276	F: 3061, 3080
Aeronautics <i>B</i> : 485, 486, 494, 502, 505–	Appliances <i>B</i> : 393, 402
507, 509–511, 513	Applicable law <i>D</i> : 1833; <i>F</i> : 3047, 3083,
Agency B: 982; D: 1605, 1606, 1634,	3140, 3141; <i>G</i> : 3246
1640, 1666, 1749, 2380	Appointment of arbitrator <i>F</i> : 2974
Agreements <i>B</i> : 611, 656; <i>D</i> : 1600, 2283,	Arbitrability <i>F</i> : 2949, 2957, 2968
2671	Arbitral award <i>F</i> : 2940, 2944, 2973,
Agreements (international) A: 100–106;	2978, 3000, 3010, 3015, 3036, 3041,
<i>B</i> : 472, 505–507, 509–513, 529–533,	3056, 3061, 3079, 3080, 3097, 3100,
535, 536, 589, 635, 661, 835, 1164,	3126, 3132, 3136, 3137, 3142
1355, 1358; <i>D</i> : 1674, 1675, 1683,	Arbitral institution F: 2972, 3031
1723, 2046, 2066, 2161, 2256; <i>F</i> :	Arbitral procedure <i>F</i> : 2967, 3049, 3051,
2983, 3062, 3163; <i>Appendix</i> : 3383	3052, 3094, 3124
Agriculture <i>B</i> : 394; <i>C</i> : 1514	Arbitral proceedings <i>F</i> : 2940, 2960,
AIDS B: 383; C: 1417	3049, 3051, 3076, 3080, 3117, 3138

```
Arbitral tribunal D: 2078; F: 2940, 2955,
                                           Art trade (international) F: 3128
  2981, 3027, 3031, 3037, 3038, 3059,
                                           Articles of association D: 1883
                                           Arts and entertainment D: 1847
  3094, 3163
Arbitration A: 72, 76; B: 634, 719, 766;
                                           Asset forfeiture B: 1228
  D: 1568, 1599, 1656, 1672, 1700,
                                           Asset management D: 2333, 2375
  1701, 1736, 1737, 1757, 2078, 2095,
                                           Asset protection C: 1480; D: 2248
  2155, 2159, 2504, 2511, 2513, 2514,
                                           Asset securitisation D: 1920
  2555, 2561, 2692; E: 2785; F: 2933-
                                           Asset-backed financing D: 2218
  3166 (Section F); G: 3243, 3275;
                                           Asset-backed securities D: 1899, 2246
  Appendix: 3373, 3378, 3380
                                           Assets D: 1942, 2164, 2248, 2430, 2700,
                                              2715, 2719–2723, 2727, 2730, 2732,
Arbitration (commercial) D: 2097; F:
  2937, 2940, 2947, 2948, 2973, 2975,
                                              2735, 2738, 2740, 2743, 2745, 2748,
  2987, 2988, 2994, 2996, 2998, 3002,
                                              2751, 2753, 2760, 2763, 2767, 2770,
  3024, 3034, 3062, 3068, 3075, 3077,
  3078, 3081, 3090, 3104, 3105, 3110,
                                           Assisted procreation G: 3290, 3301
  3112-3116, 3121, 3122, 3127, 3131,
                                           Association B: 160, 595; C: 1361
  3132, 3134–3136, 3138, 3140, 3142,
                                           Asylum law B: 221, 222, 233, 237, 239,
  3146, 3160, 3166
                                              241, 242, 244, 245, 249, 327, 339, 1215
Arbitration (international) B: 697, 700,
                                           Athlete B: 798, 805; C: 1367
  729; F: 2934, 2935–2936, 2938, 2940,
                                           Atomic energy B: 518, 522, 523, 526,
  2943-2945, 2949, 2951-2953, 2955,
                                              527, 531, 534, 537
  2956, 2958, 2964–2971, 2978, 2982,
                                           Atomic Energy Act B: 519, 521
  2984, 2987–2989, 2994–2997, 2999,
                                           Attachment D: 2288, 2713; E: 2914;
  3002, 3005, 3012, 3013, 3018, 3021,
                                              F: 2998
  3025, 3029, 3031, 3036, 3039–3042,
                                           Attachment and garnishment D: 2269,
  3044, 3048, 3052, 3053, 3056, 3059,
                                              2270, 2272; E: 2802
  3061, 3065-3070, 3072, 3075, 3077-
                                           Attorney general A: 80
  3079, 3083, 3085, 3095, 3096, 3098–
                                           Attorney-client privilege B: 1149, 1237;
  3100, 3104, 3105, 3110, 3116, 3119,
                                              G: 3194
  3121, 3125, 3128-3130, 3133-3135,
                                           Auction D: 2186
  3139, 3140, 3142, 3145, 3148, 3153,
                                           Auditing B: 897; D: 1540, 1569, 1576,
  3155–3157, 3159, 3164–3166;
                                              1577, 1843, 1864, 2217, 2219, 2228,
  Appendix: 3365
                                              2724, 2725; G: 3202
Arbitration Act
                                           Auditor's liability D: 1843
  see Swiss Arbitration Act
                                           Australia B: 1011; D: 2371
Arbitration agreement B: 700; F: 2939,
                                           Austria A: 52; B: 763, 1098, 1103, 1171,
  2940, 2959, 3007, 3070, 3134, 3160
                                              1322; C: 1359; D: 1710, 1733, 1944,
Arbitration and award Appendix: 3373
                                              2105, 2371, 2544, 2610, 2614, 2685;
Arbitration clause F: 2940, 2956, 2958,
                                              E: 2889; F: 2994; G: 3167, 3175,
  2968, 3001, 3073, 3117, 3162
                                              3185, 3187
Arbitration law D: 2561; F: 2933, 2979,
                                           Authorities A: 28, 30, 31, 37, 39, 40, 55,
  2993, 2995, 3007, 3021, 3024, 3029,
                                              65, 80; B: 171, 547, 597
  3030, 3032, 3034, 3039, 3045, 3057,
                                           Aviation law B: 482, 487, 488, 493, 494,
  3064, 3065, 3067, 3074, 3076, 3082,
                                              503, 504, 516, 517
  3085, 3086, 3093, 3095, 3112, 3113,
  3115, 3124, 3146; Appendix: 3378
Arbitration practice F: 2940, 3002, 3067
                                           Ballot initiative B: 181
Arbitration rules F: 2940, 2942, 3043
                                           Bank account B: 935; D: 2288, 2289,
Arbitrator F: 3003, 3005, 3064, 3066,
                                              2324, 2338, 2342, 2345, 2376, 2390,
  3080, 3146
                                              2395, 2408, 2412, 2427, 2431, 2432,
Argentina B: 1204
                                              2444, 2453, 2715, 2720–2724, 2726,
Armed conflicts B: 556, 639
                                              2735, 2740, 2745, 2753, 2757, 2760,
                                              2767, 2779; E: 2914
Army B: 275, 544, 546, 548, 555, 556
Art theft B: 751, 1096; D: 2590, 2716,
                                           Bank account (anonymous) B: 1235;
  2735, 2738, 2748, 2750
                                              D: 2417, 2418
```

```
Bank guarantee D: 2264, 2327
                                           Bankruptcy law 2686-2713 (Chapter
Bank secrecy D: 1576
                                              D.XII)
                                           Banks' Code of Conduct
Banker's liability D: 2344
Banking B: 281, 985, 1223, 1234, 1235;
                                              see Swiss Banks' Code of Conduct
  C: 1464, 1471; D: 1552, 1968, 2214,
                                           Bar association G: 3213, 3214
  2221, 2271, 2275–2469 (Chapter D.X),
                                           Basel Convention B: 445, 446, 448
  2724, 2744, 2749, 2757–2759, 2772,
                                           Belgium B: 998, 1014, 1023, 1035, 1036;
                                              D: 1944, 2364, 2371; E: 2842;
  2777; E: 2930; F: 3054; Appendix:
  3337, 3356, 3369
                                              F: 3110; G: 3185
Banking (international) D: 2322, 2337,
                                           Benelux D: 1855
  2367, 2414
                                           Berne Convention D: 2626, 2645, 2647,
Banking confidentiality D: 2392, 2414,
                                              2680, 2683
  2421, 2440, 2442, 2452, 2459
                                           Bibliography A: 2, 5, 23, 24; B: 559, 709;
Banking industry B: 281; D: 1552, 1931,
                                              C: 1359, 1525; G: 3167, 3168, 3174–
  2020, 2026, 2029, 2038, 2046, 2053,
                                              3176, 3179, 3182–3184, 3187
  2054, 2285, 2287, 2291, 2295, 2296,
                                           Bill of lading B: 495
  2298, 2299, 2309, 2319, 2323, 2332,
                                           Bills of exchange D: 2233
  2341, 2355, 2356, 2360, 2362, 2363,
                                           Biodiversity B: 432; D: 2593
  2371–2374, 2378, 2387, 2388, 2395,
                                           Biogenetics B: 400, 401; D: 2502
  2400, 2405, 2407, 2434, 2441, 2443,
                                           Biological diversity B: 415
  2458, 2463, 2781; Appendix: 3358
                                           Biosafety D: 1654
                                           Biotechnology D: 2529; G: 3292
Banking industry (international) B: 1229;
  D: 1910, 1934, 2293, 2303, 2311,
                                           Blocking measures D: 2043; E: 2855
  2312, 2314, 2318, 2321, 2328, 2340,
                                           Bonds B: 793, 940; D: 1925, 2213
  2361, 2365, 2366, 2384, 2427
                                           Book review A: 23, 24; B: 765, 766, 990-
                                              995, 1156, 1200–1203; D: 1559,
Banking law A: 2; B: 916, 920, 1227,
   1230; C: 1467; D: 1546, 1552, 1920,
                                              1560–1561, 1774–1776, 1884–1886,
   1950, 1954, 1955, 2230, 2241, 2275–
                                              2387–2389, 2468, 2469; F: 3164,
  2469 (Chapter D.X), 2752, 2755;
                                              3165–3166; G: 3187, 3235–3237
  F: 3107, 3141, 3143; Appendix: 3337,
                                           Breach of contract C: 1430; D: 1692,
                                              1711, 1755, 1758
  3358
Banking operations D: 2309
                                           Breach of multilateral obligations B: 591
Banking Ordinance (Implementing Ordi-
                                           Bribery B: 1135; D: 2109
  nance on Banks and Savings Banks,
                                           Broadcasting B: 354
   1972). see Swiss Banking Ordinance
                                           Budget A: 88
Banking policy D: 2394, 2467;
                                           Business A: 9, 20, 23; B: 195, 429, 812;
  Appendix: 3337
                                              C: 1374; D: 1533, 1534, 1543, 1550,
Banking secrecy B: 916, 920, 935, 978,
                                              1554, 1555, 1557, 1569, 1588, 1590,
   1002, 1048, 1241; D: 2015, 2020,
                                              1600, 1642, 1652, 1803, 1817, 2634;
  2023, 2033, 2036, 2044, 2046, 2047,
                                              G: 3200, 3229; Appendix: 3317, 3360,
  2051, 2054, 2324, 2376, 2390-2401,
                                              3379, 3386
  2403-2426, 2428-2440, 2442-2462,
                                           Business (international) B: 829, 870, 943,
                                              1135; C: 1516; D: 1593, 1727, 1757,
  2464–2469, 2707, 2752, 2762;
                                              1872, 2104, 2147; F: 3152; G: 3205
  Appendix: 3324
Banking supervision B: 1222; D: 2312,
                                           Business association D: 1787; Appendix:
  2363, 2371, 2400; Appendix: 3337
                                              3333
Banking system D: 2292–2294, 2296,
                                           Business enterprise B: 782, 800, 801,
  2299, 2300, 2303, 2313, 2315, 2318,
                                              814, 839, 918, 947, 1274; D: 1536,
  2323, 2331, 2340, 2388; Appendix:
                                              1537, 1539, 1540, 1543–1545, 1547,
                                              1548, 1551, 1553–1555, 1557–1559,
  3337
Bankruptcy B: 700, 1267; C: 1456; D:
                                              1561, 1572, 1582, 1589, 1590, 1794,
   1871, 2274, 2688, 2712, 2713; E: 2927
                                              1803, 1806, 1823, 1824, 1841, 1842,
Bankruptcy (international) D: 2689–
                                              1852, 1855, 1862, 1869, 1872, 1878,
  2697, 2699, 2700, 2703, 2704, 2708,
                                              1880, 2100, 2171, 2226; Appendix:
  2709
                                              3315, 3359
```

```
Business law A: 3; B: 851, 853, 866, 873,
                                              2383, 2614; E: 2862, 2910; F: 2940,
   1293; C: 1516; D: 1533, 1549, 1557-
                                              3041; Appendix: 3361, 3363, 3397
                                           Change of name B: 266
   1561, 1563–1599 (Chapter D.II.1),
   1591, 1634, 1767, 1787, 1788, 1792,
                                           Change of payee D: 2347
   1796, 1822, 1829, 1948, 2071, 2073,
                                           Characteristic performance D: 1761,
  2096, 2169, 2198, 2229, 2235, 2247,
                                              1762
  2346, 2348, 2382; F: 2939, 2996;
                                           Charity B: 895, 963, 1018
  Appendix: 3315, 3331, 3379, 3381,
                                           Chattel B: 732; C: 1502
  3388
                                           Chemical industry B: 451; D: 2640
Business law (international) D: 1599,
                                           Chemicals B: 421; D: 1643, 1683
   1656
                                           Chemicals (toxic) B: 468
Business name Appendix: 3333
                                           Chemistry B: 413
Business practice D: 2075, 2076
                                           Child abduction B: 1136; C: 1427, 1435
Business site A: 20; B: 122, 195; D: 1549
                                           Child abuse B: 1099; C: 1417
                                           Child law B: 700; C: 1384, 1387, 1401,
                                              1423, 1428, 1438
Canada B: 142, 144, 382, 614, 722, 846,
                                           Child welfare B: 274; C: 1423, 1428
   1031, 1298, 1335; C: 1402; D: 1944,
                                           Children B: 700; C: 1384, 1403, 1415,
  2341, 2371
                                              1416, 1418, 1422
Canon law A: 22, 50; B: 201; C: 1386,
                                           China D: 1615, 2371; E: 2831; F: 3060
   1395, 1433; E: 2804
                                           Choice of court clause G: 3261
Canton of Geneva B: 232, 970; E: 2879;
                                           Choice of forum D: 1573; E: 2799, 2813,
   F: 3028, 3082; G: 3189
                                              2850, 2892
Canton of Jura B: 132, 162
                                           Choice of law B: 719, 741, 751; D: 1573,
Canton of Vaud B: 138, 972
                                              1633, 1707, 1709, 1720, 1782, 1840,
Canton of Zurich B: 869; C: 1497;
                                              2196, 2596; F: 2948, 2962, 2966,
   E: 2825, 2843, 2879; F: 3028, 3033
                                              3013; G: 3261
                                           Citizenship B: 231, 246
Cantonal government B: 188, 658
Cantonal law B: 113, 114, 130, 138, 164,
                                           Civil Code (CC)
   165, 168, 216; E: 2843
                                              see Swiss Civil Code
                                           Civil court E: 2806
Capital adequacy D: 2224
                                           Civil law B: 147, 324, 599, 1106;
Capital gain B: 981
Capital gains tax B: 793, 889, 948, 1011,
                                              C: 1359, 1360–1523 (Section C);
                                              D: 1751, 1755, 1763; E: 2860, 2907
Capital market law D: 1968, 1969, 2001
                                           Civil law jurisdiction C: 1489
Capital markets B: 873; D: 1546, 1792,
                                           Civil law system B: 725
   1829, 1922, 1954, 1962, 1968, 1969,
                                           Civil procedure B: 1121, 1259; D: 1747,
                                              2161, 2465; E: 2782–2932 (Section E);
   1972, 1977, 2001, 2003, 2006, 2009,
  2025, 2225, 2231, 2351
                                              F: 2977, 2981, 3010, 3120
Capital punishment B: 1095, 1139, 1141
                                           Civil protection Appendix: 3322
Capital tax B: 773, 930, 993, 995
                                           Civil-military relations B: 639
Capitalisation rules D: 1578
                                           Claims resolution tribunal D: 2755;
Capitalism A: 96
                                              F: 3006, 3107
Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety D: 1654
                                           Class action D: 1805; E: 2908
Cartel D: 1790, 2067–2070, 2072, 2074,
                                           Clausula rebus sic stantibus D: 1776
  2077, 2080, 2085-2090, 2092, 2093,
                                           Clock and watchmaking D: 1563, 1595,
                                              1601, 2580
  2099, 2103, 2105, 2107, 2112, 2114,
  2116, 2120, 2124, 2126, 2131–2133,
                                           Code of Conduct D: 1891
  2136-2138, 2144, 2149, 2150, 2153,
                                           Code of Obligations (CO)
  2154, 2158, 2160, 2162; F: 2957
                                              see Swiss Code of Obligations
Case B: 298, 301, 362, 488, 504, 671,
                                           Codification A: 62; B: 127, 707, 730,
  675, 741, 1218; D: 1596, 2007, 2060;
                                              757; C: 1373; G: 3177
   F: 3096, 3158
                                           Cohabitation C: 1384, 1400, 1408
Case law B: 293–296, 300, 674, 1091,
                                           Collection litigation E: 2881
   1092; C: 1410; D: 1609, 1720, 2381-
                                           Collective agreements B: 1283, 1286
```

```
Collective agreements (labor) B: 1253
                                              383, 560, 562, 599, 674, 708, 712-714,
Collective employment contracts B: 1262
                                              728, 846, 875, 1020, 1098, 1122, 1142,
Comité Maritime International (CMI)
                                               1335; C: 1389, 1414, 1452, 1455;
  B: 498; G: 3280
                                              D: 1572, 1662, 1706, 1763, 1766,
Commercial agency D: 1575
                                               1770, 1785, 1804, 1846, 1887, 2315,
Commercial law B: 761; C: 1369, 1480,
                                              2559, 2588; E: 2831, 2892; F: 2951,
   1484; D: 1534, 1538, 1544, 1545,
                                              2952, 3138; G: 3170, 3179, 3181,
   1551, 1553, 1561, 1564, 1565, 1567,
                                              3221, 3222, 3225, 3290, 3308;
   1568, 1575, 1581, 1583, 1586, 1592,
                                              Appendix: 3355, 3397
   1594, 1596, 1605, 1634, 1669, 1689,
                                           Comparative studies A: 7, 8, 11, 14, 17,
   1698, 1732, 1743, 1744, 1786, 1802,
                                               18, 25-27, 40, 61, 69, 78, 81, 92, 94,
   1806, 2167, 2226, 2245, 2250, 2336,
                                              95; B: 129, 134, 143, 144, 154, 169,
  2606; E: 2828, 2882; F: 3001;
                                               182, 183, 191, 201, 202, 205, 206, 210,
  G: 3229; Appendix: 3397
                                              212, 218, 228, 238, 253, 257, 259, 373,
Commercial law (international) D: 1633;
                                              378, 380, 381, 385, 386, 423, 450, 527,
  Appendix: 3391
                                              554, 560, 562, 570, 571, 602, 603–605,
Commercial register D: 1566; Appendix:
                                              613, 628, 629, 648, 657, 664, 666, 713,
  3333, 3362
                                              714, 721, 722, 732, 737, 738, 742, 763,
Commercial transaction D: 1548, 1704
                                              845, 847, 852, 878, 889, 949, 950, 953,
Commission D: 2718
                                              963, 1030, 1034, 1043, 1101, 1106,
Commitment and detention B: 1117
                                               1120, 1132, 1137-1139, 1142, 1147,
Committee D: 2728
                                               1150, 1165, 1171, 1185, 1226, 1265,
Commodity derivatives D: 1978
                                               1269, 1273, 1298, 1305, 1309, 1315,
Common law A: 62; B: 147, 580, 1106;
                                               1316, 1321, 1322, 1325, 1334, 1337;
  C: 1450; G: 3233
                                              C: 1362, 1363, 1366, 1375, 1377,
Common market law D: 1614
                                               1379–1381, 1392, 1394, 1396, 1400,
Community B: 130
                                               1402, 1405, 1411, 1431, 1433, 1436,
Community (international) B: 689
                                               1439, 1447, 1465, 1470, 1472, 1481,
Community property law C: 1523
                                               1482, 1492, 1503, 1518, 1525, 1531;
Company (corporate) domicile D: 1876
                                              D: 1562, 1586, 1605, 1661, 1668,
                                               1710–1712, 1714, 1729, 1747, 1749,
Company (corporate) finance D: 1792,
   1797
                                               1752, 1753, 1769, 1775, 1783, 1784,
Company (corporate) law B: 834, 966,
                                               1787, 1799, 1826, 1839, 1845, 1879,
   1280; C: 1463; D: 1535, 1541, 1556,
                                               1944, 1947, 1970, 2099, 2111, 2115,
   1565, 1584, 1592, 1787-1886 (Chap-
                                              2131, 2135, 2140, 2166, 2212, 2233,
  ter D.V.), 1893, 1937, 2024, 2165,
                                              2249, 2264, 2270, 2304, 2341, 2371,
  2169, 2174, 2180, 2184, 2189, 2192-
                                              2544, 2546, 2567-2586, 2609, 2612,
  2194, 2199, 2202, 2210, 2211, 2356;
                                              2613, 2619, 2700, 2702, 2703; E: 2795,
  F: 3011, 3017, 3081; Appendix: 3362
                                              2796, 2807, 2827, 2872, 2875, 2880,
                                              2897, 2898, 2905–2907; F: 2934,
Company (corporate) liability D: 1814,
                                              2935, 2997, 3028, 3083, 3101, 3108,
   1863
Company (corporation) B: 700, 783, 886,
                                              3110, 3166; G: 3170, 3172, 3178–
  974, 1344; C: 1529; D: 1540, 1547,
                                              3180, 3182, 3221, 3232, 3263, 3282,
   1790, 1797, 1798, 1800, 1805, 1811-
                                              3290, 3291, 3296, 3298, 3313
   1813, 1822, 1826–1831, 1844, 1845,
                                           Compensation B: 1067, 1173; C: 1530;
   1850, 1854, 1856–1858, 1861, 1873,
                                              D: 1693
   1917, 2168, 2172, 2186–2188, 2630
                                           Compensation payments B: 1138;
Company (corporation) director B: 1344;
                                              C: 1530; D: 1697
  D: 1814, 1836, 1838
                                           Competence B: 656
Company (corporation) – multinational
                                           Competition D: 1653, 1673, 2084, 2100,
  B: 776; D: 1796, 1833, 1848, 1863,
                                              2103, 2126, 2132, 2133, 2135, 2145,
   1881, 2113
                                              2146, 2155, 2311, 2646, 2658
Company limited by shares D: 1882
                                           Competition agreement D: 2127, 2145
Comparative law A: 11, 17, 18, 20, 71;
                                           Competition clause B: 1324
  B: 153, 178, 185, 246, 249, 267, 270,
                                           Competition law A: 2; B: 480, 1324;
```

```
D: 2067-2162 (Chapter D.VII), 2185,
                                            Constitutional law A: 2, 26, 40, 41, 47,
   2201, 2531, 2565, 2572, 2591; F:
                                               68; B: 109, 110–111, 115–118, 123,
   2997, 3020; G: 3244; Appendix: 3316,
                                               124, 126, 129, 134, 136, 137, 139, 140,
   3365
                                               143–146, 148, 150, 157, 160, 163–167,
Competition rules D: 1673
                                               169, 172, 173, 178, 182, 183, 187, 191,
Compulsory purchase C: 1530
                                               193, 196, 198, 203, 205, 208, 210, 268,
Computer crime G: 3255
                                               270, 271, 369, 431, 454, 605, 615, 616,
Computer law G: 3238–3288 (Chapter
                                               656, 657, 1091, 1092; D: 1611, 1619,
   G.III)
                                               1655, 2115, 2136, 2285; Appendix:
Computer software G: 3247, 3262, 3264,
                                               3318
   3272, 3273, 3278, 3281, 3285, 3288
                                            Construction C: 1516; D: 1725
Conciliation A: 71; E: 2889; F: 2995,
                                            Construction contract D: 1716, 1724,
   3060, 3089, 3111, 3123
                                               1759, 1769; F: 3022, 3042, 3122
Conference B: 585
                                            Construction industry C: 1516
                                            Construction law D: 1716, 1717, 1775;
Confidential communications B: 1038,
   1048, 1150, 1241; D: 1773, 1996,
                                               F: 3131
   2022, 2033, 2055, 2338, 2342, 2370,
                                            Consulting G: 3200, 3202
   2393, 2402, 2408, 2409, 2415, 2422-
                                            Consumer credit D: 2257-2260, 2271
   2424, 2455–2457, 2460, 2461
                                            Consumer Credit Act
Confidential information D: 1671, 2542
                                               see Swiss Consumer Credit Act
Confidentiality B: 922; D: 1696, 1893,
                                            Consumer laws D: 1562, 1705, 1732
   1920, 2373, 2402, 2419, 2451, 2534;
                                            Consumer protection B: 186, 402;
   F: 2940, 2991, 3097; G: 3260, 3266,
                                               D: 1562, 1586, 1587, 1705, 1778,
   3304
                                               1781, 2110, 2260
Confiscation B: 777, 934, 1119
                                            Contract law B: 741, 1292, 1324;
Conflicts B: 132, 168, 170, 194, 199,
                                               C: 1475, 1491; D: 1568, 1692, 1694,
   372, 376, 377; C: 1495, 1528; D: 2367;
                                               1696, 1699, 1700, 1702, 1704, 1708,
   F: 2989
                                               1709, 1712, 1713, 1722–1724, 1726–
Conflicts of jurisdiction B: 705, 715;
                                               1728, 1731, 1737, 1755, 1759, 1760,
   D: 1645; E: 2926
                                               1762-1765, 1770-1772, 1821, 1886,
Conflicts of laws B: 485, 694, 696, 698,
                                               2197, 2265–2267; F: 2956, 2958, 3129
   701, 702, 704-708, 710, 712, 716-721,
                                            Contracts A: 2; B: 700, 1292; D: 1564,
   723, 726, 727, 730–732, 734–738,
                                               1692–1776 (Chapter D.IV.1); F: 3050,
   742–745, 747, 749, 750, 753, 754,
                                               3077; G: 3238, 3239, 3249, 3261
   756–760, 763–765, 904, 988; C: 1436;
                                            Contracts (commercial) B: 731; D: 1719;
   D: 1633, 1722, 1742, 2059, 2119,
                                               F: 3050
   2345, 2556, 2569, 2595, 2743; F:
                                            Contracts (international) B: 731;
   2968, 2988, 3013, 3066, 3078, 3083;
                                               C: 1475; D: 1698, 1701, 1714, 1719,
   G: 3192, 3246, 3256
                                               1737, 1739, 1740, 1744, 1761, 1767,
Conflicts of norms D: 1645
                                               2091, 2268; F: 2999, 3086; Appendix:
Congress A: 64; B: 141, 148, 160, 440,
                                               3385
   712; D: 1623
                                            Contracts for the international sale of
Consideration D: 1692, 1763
                                               goods B: 762
Consolidation and merger of corporations
                                            Control B: 111, 468, 469, 1198; D: 1861,
   D: 2071, 2117, 2195, 2198, 2208
                                               1867
Constitution A: 1, 25, 46; B: 111, 115,
                                            Conventions B: 158, 415
   119, 121, 129, 135, 136, 140, 142, 157,
                                            Conventions (international) A: 99;
   159, 172, 173, 179, 182, 203, 208, 251,
                                               B: 274, 299, 416, 430, 473, 496, 508,
   423, 561, 584, 610, 633, 657, 659,
                                               624; D: 2553, 2558, 2666, 2672, 2674;
                                               E: 2809, 2932; F: 3070, 3157;
   1213; D: 1622
Constitution
                                               Appendix: 3383, 3390, 3391
                                            Conversion D: 2167
   see Swiss Constitution
                                            Co-operation A: 51; B: 650; D: 2094;
Constitutional change B: 175
                                               Appendix: 3390
Constitutional court A: 78, 83
Constitutional history B: 111, 146
                                            Co-operation (international) B: 430, 535,
```

545, 581, 1107, 1109; <i>D</i> : 1932, 1934, 1988, 2019, 2028, 2030, 2054, 2064, 2154, 2356, 2410, 2434, 2699; <i>E</i> : 2823, 2840, 2845 Copyright <i>D</i> : 1790, 2485, 2487, 2488, 2490, 2491, 2495, 2497, 2499, 2515, 2536, 2539–2541, 2544, 2557, 2565, 2570, 2573, 2582, 2598, 2600–2603, 2614, 2621, 2622, 2626, 2627, 2633, 2635, 2639, 2645, 2647, 2648, 2655, 2667, 2677, 2683; <i>E</i> : 2931; <i>F</i> : 3074; <i>G</i> : 3244, 3245, 3262, 3264, 3273, 3278; <i>Appendix</i> : 3338 Copyright (international) <i>D</i> : 2508, 2532,	1233, 1236, 1238–1240; <i>D</i> : 2021, 2034, 2039, 2045, 2048, 2055–2057, 2314, 2430, 2441 Crime prevention <i>B</i> : 1172, 1196 Criminal Code see Swiss Criminal Code Criminal investigation <i>B</i> : 1124 Criminal justice <i>B</i> : 1172–1174, 1176 Criminal law <i>A</i> : 2, 69; <i>B</i> : 254, 255, 311, 317, 338, 540, 590, 606, 612, 673, 725, 818, 1085–1156 (<i>Chapter B.V.I</i>), 1172–1174, 1182, 1216, 1220, 1229, 1230, 1234, 1281; <i>D</i> : 2016, 2024, 2030, 2056, 2448, 2482; <i>G</i> : 3255,
2539, 2540, 2595, 2670, 2674; <i>G</i> : 3247, 3256	3285, 3309–3312; <i>Appendix:</i> 3381 Criminal law (international) <i>B:</i> 265, 568
Copyright Act	Criminal matter <i>B</i> : 1144
see Swiss Copyright Act	Criminal policy B: 1145, 1146
Copyright law <i>D</i> : 2490, 2533, 2539, 2540, 2597, 2627	Criminal procedure <i>B</i> : 304, 314, 1087, 1089, 1092, 1094, 1106, 1118, 1121,
Corporate governance D: 1804, 1808,	1123, 1124, 1126–1128, 1131, 1153
1820, 1827–1829, 1845, 1866, 1868,	Criminal record B: 1101
1877 Corporate income tax <i>B</i> : 888, 890, 899	Criminal sanction <i>B</i> : 1120 Criminal tribunal (international) <i>B</i> : 250
Corporate name <i>D</i> : 2629, 2630	Criminal tribular (international) <i>B</i> . 250 Criminalistics <i>B</i> : 1159, 1160, 1169,
Correction and interpretation of awards	1189–1191
F: 3056	Criminology B: 240, 247, 1116–1203
Corruption B: 1097, 1135; D: 2109,	(Chapter B.V.2); G: 3314
2301, 2419	Cross-border conflicts D: 1796, 2628
Costs of arbitration proceedings <i>F</i> : 3121	Cuba <i>B</i> : 596
Council of Europe <i>A</i> : 64; <i>B</i> : 141, 243,	Cuban missile crisis <i>B</i> : 596
287, 969; <i>G</i> : 3168 Counselling <i>C</i> : 1398, 1399	Culpa in contrahendo <i>D:</i> 1692, 1714 Cultural property <i>B:</i> 695, 724, 751;
Counterclaim <i>D</i> : 1756	D: 2532, 2555, 2590, 2596, 2617,
Court A: 75, 81, 82; B: 210, 255, 619,	2618, 2742
1213; <i>E</i> : 2785, 2786, 2789, 2842, 2858,	Currency <i>B</i> : 802; <i>D</i> : 1641, 2247, 2263,
2859, 2905, 2906; <i>F</i> : 2990, 2994, 3031,	2292, 2328, 2361
3042, 3088, 3127; G: 3246	Currency exchange D: 2307
Court (international) <i>D:</i> 1599, 1656; <i>E:</i> 2798	Customary international law <i>B</i> : 652, 653, 669, 957; <i>D</i> : 2122
Court decision <i>B</i> : 672, 673, 972, 973,	Customary law A: 6
1099, 1346–1351; <i>C</i> : 1497, 1532;	Czechoslovakia <i>D</i> : 2668, 2675, 2676
D: 1609, 2181, 2463; E: 2893, 2920;	
Appendix: 3398, 3399	Damages D. 1509 1605 1711 1712
Court of Justice <i>D</i> : 1604 Court procedure <i>E</i> : 2793, 2896	Damages <i>D</i> : 1598, 1695, 1711, 1713, 1739, 2386; <i>G</i> : 3190
Credit <i>B</i> : 728; <i>D</i> : 2260, 2271, 2273	Damages and indemnity <i>B</i> : 326, 334,
Credit card <i>D</i> : 1702	342, 503; <i>D</i> : 1695, 1713, 1729, 1734,
Creditor D: 2694; E: 2837	1750
Crime B: 240, 247, 248, 303, 449, 1091,	Dangerous substance B: 403–405
1099–1101, 1103, 1110, 1111, 1115,	Data protection <i>B</i> : 983; <i>G</i> : 3248, 3258–
1116, 1125, 1129, 1138, 1149, 1156,	3260, 3265–3267
1161, 1167, 1172, 1175–1178, 1180,	Data protection law <i>G</i> : 3240, 3263
1181, 1183, 1185–1187, 1195, 1200–	Database <i>B</i> : 898; <i>G</i> : 3175, 3180, 3181,
1203, 1208, 1211, 1221–1225, 1231–	3185, 3248, 3263

Deal making G: 3212	Diplomatic privileges B: 1110
Death penalty <i>B</i> : 1095, 1139, 1141	Diplomatic protection B: 592; D: 2746
Debenture <i>D</i> : 2712	Direct democracy A: 48, 59; B: 157, 197
Debt collection proceedings <i>C</i> : 1499;	199, 202, 376; <i>D</i> : 1627
D: 2688, 2711; E: 2914;	Director's liability D: 1836, 1854, 1871
Appendix: 3362	Disability B: 365
Debt enforcement <i>D</i> : 2262, 2272, 2686,	Disability insurance <i>B</i> : 1247–1250,
2692, 2706, 2712; <i>E</i> : 2782	1257, 1270, 1284, 1330, 1340, 1341
Debt enforcement (international)	Disciplinary code <i>B</i> : 558
D: 2704	Disclosure <i>B:</i> 985, 1047, 1118; <i>C:</i> 1461
Debt recovery D: 2698	D: 1644, 1859, 1888, 1893, 1911,
Debt securities D: 1982	1944, 1947, 1970, 1971, 2015, 2031,
Debtor <i>D</i> : 1692, 1719, 2712; <i>E</i> : 2895	2054, 2059, 2061, 2063, 2227, 2230,
Debtor and creditor <i>D</i> : 2262, 2686	2385, 2404, 2420, 2441, 2442, 2449,
Debtor and creditor laws <i>D</i> : 2274, 2710	2454, 2463, 2644; <i>E</i> : 2921, 2922;
Debtor's liability <i>D</i> : 2263, 2711	F: 3003
Debts C: 1514; D: 2269, 2688, 2711,	Discovery <i>D</i> : 2059, 2338, 2443; <i>E</i> : 2885
2713; <i>F</i> : 3150	2930; F: 2946, 3052
Decision <i>B</i> : 200, 364; <i>E</i> : 2847, 2899	Discovery (international) <i>B</i> : 1124;
Defendant <i>E</i> : 2874	D: 1644, 2043, 2058, 2401; E: 2791,
Defenses B: 316, 318, 555, 1092;	2803, 2817, 2819, 2820, 2824, 2829,
D: 1719, 2112, 2200, 2233; E: 2877	2840, 2846, 2861, 2865, 2873, 2884,
Deferred remunerations <i>B</i> : 879	2886, 2911, 2912; <i>F</i> : 3052
Delinquency <i>B</i> : 1196	Discrimination <i>B</i> : 321, 326, 365, 367,
Demerger <i>D</i> : 2164, 2167, 2177	368, 371, 380, 381, 383, 388, 389,
Democracy A: 36, 42, 44–46, 48, 50, 61,	1336; <i>D</i> : 1663
67, 74, 77; <i>B</i> : 113, 119, 120, 128, 131, 132, 152, 156, 157, 164, 165, 170, 172,	Dispute <i>B:</i> 565; <i>C:</i> 1493; <i>F:</i> 3016, 3019 3044, 3070, 3086, 3103, 3118, 3128
177, 179, 181, 190, 194, 197–199, 211,	Dispute prevention B: 632
214, 268, 283, 377, 386, 546, 549, 618,	Dispute resolution <i>D</i> : 1617, 1618, 1620,
655, 934 Demogratic rights Pt 1318	1700; <i>F</i> : 2940, 2947, 2983, 2985, 2022, 2048, 2055, 2058, 2060, 2062
Democratic rights <i>B</i> : 1318	3022, 3048, 3055, 3058, 3060, 3062,
Denmark D: 2075	3063, 3089, 3102, 3109; G: 3229
Deposition <i>E:</i> 2811	Dispute Review Board (DRB) F: 3004
Deregulation <i>B</i> : 1302; <i>D</i> : 2080, 2331	Dispute settlement <i>B</i> : 632; <i>D</i> : 1614,
Derivatives <i>B</i> : 795, 803, 948; <i>D</i> : 1914,	1626; <i>F</i> : 2994
1924, 1926, 1983, 2220, 2306, 2386	Dispute Settlement Understanding (DSU
Design protection <i>D</i> : 1790, 2562, 2671,	D: 1647
2680 P. 1010 P. 507	Dissenting opinion $F: 3071$
Detention <i>B</i> : 587	Distribution agreement <i>D</i> : 1600, 1605,
Developing country <i>B</i> : 806, 929; <i>D</i> : 2242	1606, 1640, 1652, 1666, 2079
Development A: 56; B: 123, 175, 196,	Distribution proceedings E: 2837
288, 295, 296, 439, 442, 443, 447, 504,	Distributorship D: 1606
611, 641, 643, 644, 659, 673, 689, 693,	Diversity of citizenship <i>D</i> : 1848
723, 748, 756, 799, 819, 837, 882, 970,	Dividends <i>B</i> : 792, 888, 889, 980, 987,
1131, 1223, 1265, 1317; <i>C</i> : 1387,	1001, 1007, 1010; <i>D</i> : 1809
1389, 1394, 1411; <i>D</i> : 1660, 1744,	Divorce <i>C</i> : 1384, 1390, 1396–1399,
1919, 1963–1965, 1994, 1999, 2007,	1404, 1407, 1409, 1421, 1424, 1425,
2038, 2042, 2075, 2076, 2096, 2115,	1432, 1439–1441
2182, 2200, 2205, 2206, 2225, 2235,	DNA B: 1158, 1159
2297, 2301, 2310, 2348, 2357, 2360,	Domain name <i>D:</i> 2498; <i>G:</i> 3243, 3257;
2616; F: 3069	Appendix: 3342
Development (sustainable) B: 420	Domain name system <i>G</i> : 3253, 3254
Diocese of Basel E: 2804	Domestic law <i>B</i> : 131, 166, 664, 715, 750
Diplomat B: 592	969; D: 1632, 2399; F: 2992

Index of Subjects

Domestic litigation B: 311	Elections <i>A</i> : 12, 42
Domestic relations <i>B</i> : 307; <i>C</i> : 1385, 1413	Electoral system A: 12
Domicile <i>B</i> : 232, 962, 1058, 1064;	Electricity <i>B:</i> 402, 524; <i>D:</i> 2128
C: 1361	Electronic Data Interchange (EDI)
Domiciliary company B: 815, 833;	D: 1674; G: 3279
D: 1824	Electronic funds transfer system <i>D</i> : 1598,
Donation B: 895	1921, 1931, 2308, 2379; <i>G</i> : 3287
Dormant account D: 2726, 2743, 2744,	Electronics B: 417
2755, 2759, 2777; <i>F</i> : 3006, 3106,	Embassy Appendix: 3317
3107, 3141, 3143	Emergency B: 289
Double non-taxation <i>B</i> : 910	Emissions <i>B</i> : 390, 397, 478
Double taxation <i>B</i> : 768, 904, 925, 929,	E-money <i>G</i> : 3283
978, 997, 999, 1000, 1003, 1011, 1020,	Employee benefits <i>B</i> : 942
1026, 1030, 1034, 1039–1042, 1044,	Employee dismissal <i>B</i> : 1309, 1346
1071, 1073, 1075–1078, 1083, 1084;	Employment <i>B</i> : 225, 1262, 1276, 1278,
D: 2464	1286–1288, 1294, 1313, 1321, 1327,
Draft D: 1764, 2138	1336, 1342, 1343, 1354, 1357;
Draft statute <i>D</i> : 1748, 2348	D: 1699; F: 3127
Draftsmen E: 2807	Employment contract <i>B</i> : 1264, 1292;
Drug addict B: 1197	D: 1699
Drug market <i>G</i> : 3300	Employment law <i>B</i> : 234, 1263, 1280,
Drug policy <i>B:</i> 1114, 1177, 1179, 1184; <i>G:</i> 3314	1292, 1293, 1312, 1324, 1327; D: 2607
Drug prevention G: 3300	Employment policy <i>B</i> : 1343
Drug problem G: 3295	Encyclopedia <i>A</i> : 17; <i>D</i> : 1703; <i>G</i> : 3170,
Drug trafficking B: 317	3259
Drugs B: 1114, 1117, 1180, 1186, 1227;	Endangered species of wild fauna and
D: 2574; G: 3289, 3291, 3296, 3314	flora B: 416, 427
Due diligence <i>C</i> : 1478; <i>D</i> : 2180, 2283	Energy <i>B</i> : 524, 528; <i>D</i> : 2128; <i>Appendix</i> :
Due process <i>B</i> : 113, 264, 654; <i>D</i> : 2113;	3328, 3388
F: 2991, 3061	Enforcement <i>B</i> : 616, 619, 902, 1032,
	1140; C: 1521; D: 1933, 1936, 1974,
	2019, 2052, 2261, 2416, 2448, 2518;
E-banking <i>D</i> : 2305, 2377	<i>E</i> : 2782, 2785, 2802, 2842, 2891,
E-commerce <i>F</i> : 2939; <i>G</i> : 3241, 3242,	2903, 2904; <i>F</i> : 3120, 3160; <i>G</i> : 3282
3249–3251, 3261, 3267–3271, 3275,	Enforcement measures <i>B</i> : 690
3280, 3283; <i>Appendix:</i> 3372	Enforcement of antitrust law D: 2106,
Economic law A: 85; B: 204, 208, 213,	2125, 2139, 2154
279, 280, 432; <i>D</i> : 1574, 1611, 1621,	Enforcement of arbitral awards F : 2940,
1646, 2119	2984, 3015, 3075, 3079, 3091, 3100,
Economic law (international) B: 620	3130, 3136, 3137, 3147, 3151, 3153,
Economic policy <i>D:</i> 2018, 2362	3154, 3156, 3157
Economic policy – Economic liberty	Enforcement of banking claims
A: 15, 19, 85–90, 95–97; B: 191, 193,	D: 2335
410, 429, 611; <i>C</i> : 1374, 1529; <i>D</i> : 1563,	Enforcement of foreign judgements
1567, 1638, 1655, 1735, 2092, 2126, 2202	<i>C</i> : 1369; <i>D</i> : 1956; <i>E</i> : 2797, 2810, 2822, 2830, 2831, 2833, 2835, 2839,
Eco-social label <i>D</i> : 2478	2851, 2862, 2863, 2868, 2875, 2878,
Education <i>B</i> : 262, 288, 290, 755; <i>G</i> :	2895, 2898, 2899
3210; <i>Appendix:</i> 3320, 3343–3355,	Enforcement of insider trading law
3374, 3386	D: 2019, 2028, 2035, 2041, 2042,
Educational law <i>B</i> : 201	2049, 2050, 2062, 2064
EEC Convention <i>D</i> : 1764	Enforcement of judgements <i>B</i> : 738;
EFTA Court <i>D</i> : 1603, 1604	E: 2784, 2787, 2790, 2800, 2801,
Election law B: 152	2812, 2826, 2915; <i>F</i> : 3118
	,,,

```
Enforcement of securities law D: 1929,
                                           European Coal and Steel Community
   1956–1960, 1963–1965, 1967, 1986,
                                              D: 1680
   1990, 1991, 1994
                                           European Commission of Human Rights
English Mareva (freezing) injunction
                                              B: 287, 307, 321, 326, 361
   D: 2261; E: 2891
                                           European Convention on Human Rights
Entertainer B: 798, 805
                                              B: 252, 290–293, 297, 299, 302–325,
Environment B: 421; Appendix: 3328
                                              327–361, 363, 969; E: 2806
Environmental crime B: 422, 449
                                           European Court of Human Rights
Environmental law B: 186, 300, 390–473
                                              (ECHR) B: 252, 264, 266, 284, 290-
   (Chapter B.I.5), 478, 767; Appendix:
                                              294, 327–337, 339–360, 363;
  3328, 3381, 3384
                                              Appendix: 3398
Environmental protection B: 215, 390,
                                           European Court of Justice (ECJ) B: 338,
   395, 407, 409, 423, 430, 432, 454, 456,
                                              835; D: 2578; E: 2915
  457, 459, 461, 462, 464, 465
                                           European Economic Area (EEA) B: 567,
Environmentally hazardous substance
                                              569; D: 2523
   B: 403, 404
                                           European Economic Community (EEC)
Equality B: 388, 389, 1336; C: 1394,
                                              B: 473, 684, 924, 1265, 1322; D: 1608,
   1412; E: 2836
                                              1636, 1674, 1684, 1696, 1707, 1785,
Equity B: 444, 573, 607, 628; C: 1372;
                                              1795, 2110, 2111, 2113, 2185, 2336,
  D: 2052
                                              2341, 2371, 2484, 2661, 2662;
Espionage B: 538-540, 542
                                              E: 2855; G: 3194
Estate B: 1033; C: 1444, 1445, 1448,
                                           European Free Trade Association (EFTA)
   1466, 1469, 1479
                                              D: 1603–1605, 1611, 1661, 1676,
Estate and gift tax B: 816
                                              2185
Estate planning C: 1446, 1451
                                           European integration B: 642; D: 1574;
Estate taxation B: 872; C: 1444
                                              Appendix: 3334, 3353
Ethics B: 425, 433–435, 437, 438, 1158,
                                           European Patent Convention D: 2506,
   1163, 1195; C: 1397, 1400; D: 1850;
                                              2672
   F: 3005; G: 3301
                                           European Union (EU) A: 97; B: 214, 368,
                                              388, 389, 623, 631, 632, 853, 866, 968,
Ethiopia B: 1122
                                              1221, 1343; C: 1437, 1508, 1511;
Ethnic relations A: 41; B: 162
Euro B: 802; D: 1589, 1735, 2247, 2307,
                                              D: 1604, 1614, 1622, 1655, 1657,
   2328, 2362
                                              1666, 1676, 2049, 2098, 2115, 2127,
Euro listing D: 2307
                                              2128, 2151, 2166, 2181, 2320, 2364,
Euro trading D: 2307
                                              2523, 2708
Euro-Mediterranean partnership
                                           Euthanasia B: 1112, 1125, 1137, 1195
   B: 585
                                           Evidence B: 612, 725, 954, 1092, 1169,
Europe A: 13, 35, 38, 49, 58, 76; B: 134,
                                              1170, 1189–1194, 1199; D: 2409,
   135, 148, 150, 151, 187, 245, 249, 284,
                                              2754; E: 2785, 2792, 2814, 2818,
  285, 379, 493, 566, 585, 588, 610, 642,
                                              2827, 2844, 2853, 2861, 2865, 2866,
                                              2876, 2883, 2884, 2888, 2890, 2912;
  684, 749, 791, 840, 887, 888, 892, 899,
  928, 947, 961, 1020, 1131, 1178, 1196,
                                              F: 2976, 3052, 3124
                                           Exchange agreement B: 600
   1211, 1300, 1316, 1323; C: 1376,
   1388, 1406, 1426, 1431, 1471, 1482;
                                           Exchange losses D: 2263
  D: 1550, 1553, 1558, 1560, 1574,
                                           Exchange rate D: 2330
   1583, 1584, 1589, 1605, 1606, 1748,
                                           Execution (international) E: 2895
   1772, 1817, 1846, 1847, 1849, 1853,
                                           Executive agreement B: 661
   1878, 1953, 1976, 1998, 2057, 2098,
                                           Exhaustion G: 3302
  2150, 2165, 2188, 2213, 2226, 2246,
                                           Expert D: 2516, 2552, 2718; E: 2785,
  2500, 2508, 2528, 2578, 2591, 2607,
                                              2821; F: 2977, 3120
  2631; E: 2813, 2880, 2892, 2909; G:
                                           Exports B: 541, 977; D: 1640, 2590;
  3193, 3203, 3232, 3250, 3260, 3281,
                                              E: 2913; Appendix: 3360
  3283, 3289, 3294, 3296, 3310, 3313;
                                           Expropriation C: 1525, 1530, 1532;
  Appendix: 3334, 3353
                                              D: 2649, 2650
European Central Bank D: 2295
                                           Extradition B: 1085, 1094, 1204–1218
```

(Chapter B.V.3)	Federal Social Insurance Office
Extraterritorial claim E: 2855	see Swiss Federal Social Insurance
Extraterritorial discovery <i>D</i> : 1932;	Office
E: 2791, 2817	Federal state <i>B</i> : 610, 614
Extraterritorial jurisdiction E: 2788	Federal Statute on Debt Enforcement and
Extraterritoriality <i>B</i> : 617, 620, 626;	Bankruptcy Law D: 2686
D: 1660, 1701, 1833, 2052, 2061,	Federal Supreme Court
2077, 2093, 2107, 2301, 2367, 2401;	see Swiss Federal Supreme Court
E: 2803, 2811, 2840, 2874, 2911, 2913	Federal Unfair Competition Act D: 2109
Extremism (political) <i>B</i> : 551–553	Federal Vocational Training Act <i>B</i> : 1244,
	1246, 1314 Federalism <i>A</i> : 26, 27, 32, 33, 36, 41, 44,
Fair trial <i>B</i> : 254, 255, 272	45, 60, 66, 67, 82, 87, 89; <i>B</i> : 113, 114,
False testimony <i>F</i> : 3108	132, 164, 165, 168, 175, 185, 188, 189,
Family law A: 2; B: 225, 307, 324;	194, 197, 205, 210, 214, 366, 369, 372,
C: 1384–1442 (Chapter C.II); G: 3299	375, 376, 382, 589, 610, 644, 658, 744,
Family law reform <i>C</i> : 1388, 1393	983, 989, 1298; <i>E</i> : 2871; <i>Appendix</i> :
Farmer B: 432; C: 1514	3319, 3354
Federal Act on Civil Jurisdiction (FACJ)	Federation A: 1, 4, 27, 92; B: 124, 146,
E: 2783	565, 668; <i>E:</i> 2872
Federal Act on Data Protection	Fees D: 2550; F: 2938, 3121; G: 3224
see Swiss Federal Act on Data	Female criminality <i>B</i> : 1103
Protection	Fiducie <i>C</i> : 1472, 1491
Federal Act on Investment Funds	Finance A: 84, 87, 89, 92; B: 803, 807,
see Swiss Federal Act on Investment	828, 887, 894, 921, 1130, 1220, 1225,
Funds Federal Act on the Freedom of Movement	1231, 1232, 1236, 1238, 1242, 1300,
for Lawyers G: 3188	1319; <i>C</i> : 1451, 1463, 1464, 1468, 1476, 1477, 1484, 1485, 1487, 1527;
Federal Arbitral Commission <i>F</i> : 3074	D: 1546, 1593, 1740, 1903, 1909,
Federal Assembly A: 68; Appendix: 3336	1916, 1924, 1926, 1927, 1931, 1940,
Federal Banking Commission (FBC)	1943, 1945, 1949, 1971, 1979, 1982,
D: 1891, 1906, 2276, 2280, 2351	1983, 1989, 1992, 1995, 2000, 2004,
Federal Banking Ordinance	2016, 2198, 2215, 2220, 2222, 2223,
see Swiss Federal Banking Ordinance	2229, 2231, 2236–2238, 2240, 2241,
Federal constitutional system <i>B</i> : 185, 605	2243, 2244, 2251, 2252, 2262, 2275,
Federal Court B: 582	2279, 2302, 2304, 2305, 2320, 2326,
Federal government <i>A</i> : 30, 47; <i>B</i> : 170,	2333, 2334, 2347, 2359, 2366, 2374,
189, 214, 584, 744; <i>Appendix:</i> 3319,	2389, 2396; G: 3283; Appendix: 3392
3321, 3328	Finance and banking <i>D</i> : 2297, 2313,
Federal Labor Act B: 1251, 1254	2446, 2447 Einangiel Action Task Force (FATE)
Federal Law against Unfair Competition see Swiss Federal Law against Unfair	Financial Action Task Force (FATF) D: 2411
Competition	Financial control E: 2913
Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks	Financial intermediaries <i>D</i> : 2252, 2253,
(1934)	2278
see Swiss Federal Law on Banks	Financial law <i>B</i> : 484, 794, 795, 824, 860,
Federal Law on the Occupational Old	861, 912, 932; <i>D</i> : 1578, 1781, 1948,
Age, Survivors and Disability Benefit	1950, 1952, 1954, 1955, 1962, 1977,
Plan B: 1257, 1261	1978, 1984, 2003, 2191, 2216, 2218,
Federal office Appendix: 3321	2219, 2224, 2226, 2229, 2234–2236,
Federal Office for Intellectual Property	2239, 2240, 2245, 2247, 2248, 2253,
D: 2473, 2474, 2476, 2477, 2492,	2297, 2316, 2325, 2346, 2349, 2350,
2493, 2510, 2581, 2642–2644, 2663,	2352, 2359, 2381–2383, 2411, 2579;
2672 Endamlander B. 518, 510, 521	E: 2832; F: 3054
Federal order <i>B</i> : 518, 519, 521	Financial markets <i>D</i> : 1889, 1915, 1924,

1945, 1968, 1969, 1976, 2001, 2003, Forum non conveniens E: 2882 2005, 2006, 2214, 2216, 2219, 2251, Forum selection *B*: 1264; *F*: 3090, 3118 Forum shopping E: 2799, 2813, 2850 2254, 2301, 2304, 2313; Appendix: 3356 Foundation B: 895; C: 1361, 1462, 1470, Financial policy *D*: 2219, 2310; Appendix: 3323 France A: 57; B: 144, 602, 1063–1065, Financing *D*: 1797, 2190 1072, 1073, 1325, 1345; D: 1668, Firearms *B:* 557, 1162 1710, 1711, 1911, 1944, 2225, 2292, Fiscal fraud *B*: 1149, 1235; *D*: 1843, 2341, 2364, 2371, 2434, 2546, 2609, 2013 2670; E: 2790, 2827, 2842, 2855; Fiscal policy B: 824 F: 3083, 3110, 3163; G: 3167, 3180, Fishing B: 579 3182, 3185, 3289 Food law and legislation B: 218, 570; Franchise agreement *D*: 1715 D: 1681, 1682 Franchising *D*: 1703, 1715, 2102 Force majeure C: 1379 Fraud B: 1140, 1149, 1151; D: 1692, Forced heirship C: 1450 2245, 2322, 2459 Foreign affairs B: 114; Appendix: 3325 Fraud (commercial) D: 1802 Foreign aid B: 276, 277 Freedom of expression B: 313, 325, 340,Foreign company *B*: 1004; *D*: 1551, 1872, 2176 Freedom of information B: 1150: G: 3258 Foreign delegation B: 630 Freedom of speech B: 154, 374 Foreign exchange *A*: 94, 100–106; D: 1641, 1727 Freedom of thought, conscience and Foreign investments *A*: 84; *B*: 830, 864, religion B: 262, 374 925, 931, 1012; *C*: 1515, 1517, 1526; Freezing of assets D: 2288 D: 1536, 1551, 1556, 1865, 1922, Frustration of contract D: 1692, 1753, 1925, 1947, 2221, 2223, 2226, 2236, 1776 2242, 2250, 2255, 2529 Fundamental right B: 271, 364 Foreign judgement *B*: 710, 739, 922; Funds D: 1927, 2220, 2239, 2298 C: 1521; E: 2784, 2800, 2830, 2835, Futures Trading Act D: 1651 2862, 2863, 2875, 2898, 2899, 2926; F: 3118, 3120 Gambling *G*: 3282 Foreign national *B*: 248, 339, 342, 344, 348, 355, 835, 839, 962; C: 1458, Gender and law B: 367; C: 1406, 1412 1459; D: 1547 General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade Foreign policy B: 586, 598, 618, 677-(GATT) D: 1623, 1626, 1637, 1677, 681; D: 2439; Appendix: 3325, 3334 1685-1687, 2523-2525 General course B: 755 Foreign relations *A*: 60; *B*: 258, 569, 586, 598, 601, 658, 677–681; *D*: 2746; Genetic information B: 433, 435, 437; Appendix: 3325 D: 2502 Foreign trade *D*: 1595, 1623, 1635, 1675, Genetically modified food B: 186 1677, 1680, 1683, 1684; F: 2946 Genetics B: 400, 401, 433, 435, 437 Geneva Chamber of Commerce and Foreign trade regulations D: 1627, 1653, Industry F: 3023, 3043 1655, 1663, 2143 Geneva Convention B: 572, 624, 625 Foreign worker *B*: 223–228, 230 Foreigner B: 232, 842, 1215; D: 2270 Geneva Global Arbitration Forum Forensic medicine B: 1158-1160, 1166-F: 3072 1170, 1189–1194, 1197–1199 Geneva Uniform Law D: 2233 Forensic science *B*: 1160, 1175, 1193, Genocide B: 265 1194, 1199 German jewish scholar G: 3222 Forest certification *B*: 396 Germany A: 34, 52; B: 154, 450, 529, Forest policy *B*: 396, 419 874, 878, 979–982, 1024, 1040, 1053, Forfeiture B: 1119 1057–1062, 1066–1068, 1079, 1080, Form D: 1746 1098, 1103, 1135, 1137, 1147, 1150, Formation tax B: 890 1171, 1309, 1325, 1345; C: 1359,

```
1378, 1379, 1435, 1447; D: 1710,
                                           Hague Conference B: 758; G: 3168;
   1711, 1733, 1780, 1873, 1911, 1944,
                                              Appendix: 3385
                                           Hague Convention B: 746; C: 1427
   1970, 2075, 2166, 2225, 2292, 2341,
  2364, 2371, 2544, 2609, 2610, 2614,
                                           Hague Convention on the Civil Aspects of
  2685, 2700, 2774; E: 2795, 2827,
                                              International Child Abduction
  2842, 2889, 2890, 2908; F: 2949,
                                              C: 1435
  3110, 3150; G: 3167, 3175, 3182,
                                           Hague Convention on Trusts C: 1457,
                                               1488, 1490, 1494, 1498
  3185, 3187, 3234
Gift taxation B: 872, 880, 895, 1033
                                           Hague Evidence Convention E: 2809,
Global law D: 1574
                                               2829, 2838, 2840, 2861, 2866, 2876
Global markets D: 1664
                                           Hague Neutrality Convention B: 683
Globalization B: 119, 131, 479, 545, 600,
                                           Harmonization B: 114, 500, 717, 761,
  608, 631, 1327; D: 1602, 1610, 1631,
                                              817, 1265; C: 1376, 1388; D: 1608,
   1946, 2118; F: 3049; G: 3192, 3203,
                                              2118, 2336, 2596, 2682, 2684;
  3206, 3227, 3229, 3233
                                              F: 2954, 3090, 3097
Globalization of arbitration F: 2954,
                                           Hazardous waste B: 445, 447, 448
  3036, 3049
                                           Health insurance law B: 383, 1247, 1302.
Gobal law B: 131
                                               1307, 1331, 1334, 1335, 1339, 1342;
Gold D: 2317, 2770, 2779
                                               C: 1420; G: 3299
Good faith C: 1372; D: 1629, 1714,
                                           Health policy B: 383, 1098, 1132, 1298,
   1772; E: 2803
                                               1335; D: 1639; G: 3295, 3299
Government A: 4, 28, 30, 35, 37, 39, 40,
                                           Heroin prescription B: 1179, 1180, 1184;
  49, 53–55, 58, 65, 68, 80, 88; B: 121,
                                              G: 3300
   130, 164, 165, 182, 256, 287, 384, 544,
                                           History A: 5, 12, 14–16, 19, 22, 33, 82;
  584, 613; D: 1740; Appendix: 3322,
                                              B: 130, 133, 156, 162, 176, 187, 189,
  3325-3327, 3329
                                              211, 366, 370, 556, 586, 621, 677, 680,
Government and administration A: 13.
                                              692, 1093, 1113, 1178, 1295; C: 1362,
  25, 27, 53, 55, 58, 65, 87, 98; B: 164,
                                               1386, 1433, 1523; D: 2296, 2613,
   165; Appendix: 3328
                                              2715, 2717, 2724, 2774, 2775;
Government and finance A: 89, 92;
                                              G: 3174
  D: 2304; Appendix: 3323, 3324, 3330
                                           Holding company B: 783, 789, 790, 815,
Government procurement B: 209
                                              828, 833, 917, 918; D: 1809, 1824,
Greece B: 778; E: 2825; G: 3185
                                               2366, 2589
Group of companies D: 1815, 1851.
                                           Holding privilege D: 2548
   1852, 1856, 1863, 2702; F: 3011
                                           Holocaust D: 2715-2723, 2729, 2735,
Guarantee D: 2349, 2350
                                              2738, 2740, 2741, 2745, 2748, 2750,
Guarantee-like indemnity D: 2350
                                              2753, 2760, 2766, 2767, 2770, 2779;
Guidelines B: 393–395; D: 1914, 2276,
                                              F: 3006
  2280; F: 2989
                                           Holocaust survivors (reparations, restitu-
Guidelines for License Applications in re-
                                              tion and indemnification claims)
  spect of Banks and Security Dealers
                                              D: 2715–2781 (Chapter D.XIII)
                                           Holocaust victims D: 2764, 2780
  (1999)
  see Swiss Guidelines for License Ap-
                                           Homosexuality B: 325, 380; C: 1394,
                                               1406, 1437
  plications in respect of Banks ...
                                           Hong Kong D: 1944, 2341
Guidelines for License Applications in re-
  spect of Branches and Representative
                                           Hostile take-over D: 2130, 2175, 2196,
  Offices in Switzerland of Foreign
                                              2209
  Banks and Security Dealers (1997)
                                           Human materials B: 1163, 1164
  see Swiss Guidelines for License Ap-
                                           Human relations (personnel) B: 648
  plications in respect of Branches ...
                                           Human reproduction G: 3290, 3301,
Gun control law B: 557
                                               3308
                                           Human rights B: 155, 220, 222, 233, 237,
                                              243, 244, 250–364 (Chapter B.I.3),
                                              368, 372, 379, 643, 646, 676, 1281;
```

C: 1401, 1419; D: 1621, 2541;

```
E: 2806; G: 3242, 3309; Appendix:
                                           Inflation B: 838
  3381, 3388, 3390, 3398
                                           Information B: 983; D: 1773, 1951;
                                               G: 3260, 3266, 3304
Human rights institution B: 260
Human sciences B: 184
                                           Information exchange B: 799, 1006,
Humanitarian law B: 263, 269, 273, 278,
                                               1038, 1048, 1070, 1082, 1144
   387, 583, 593, 625, 636, 638, 643, 672,
                                           Information law D: 2541, 2637; G: 3241,
  673, 676
                                               3242
Hungary D: 2677
                                           Information technology D: 2637;
                                               G: 3242, 3286; Appendix: 3369
                                           Infringement D: 2538, 2545, 2563, 2564,
                                               2576, 2584, 2619, 2627, 2628, 2633,
Immaterial asset D: 2512
Immigration B: 230, 235, 240, 247
                                               2636; F: 3129
Immigration law B: 149, 219, 223–229,
                                           Inheritance and succession B: 700, 880;
  234, 236, 238, 242, 243, 327, 1215,
                                               C: 1443, 1444, 1447, 1448, 1452,
   1263
                                               1455, 1460; D: 2726, 2751
Immunity A: 34; B: 588, 592, 630, 1110;
                                           Inheritance law C: 1443–1452 (Chapter
  D: 2335; E: 2926; G: 3257
                                               C.III), 1466, 1469; D: 2751
                                           Inheritance tax B: 768, 880, 1024, 1061,
Impact B: 452
Impact on soil B: 426
                                               1068, 1077, 1083
Implementation A: 86; B: 166, 472, 593,
                                           Initiative B: 120
  663, 1221; C: 1490; D: 2683; E: 2796
                                           Insider trading D: 1918, 1996, 2015–
Imprisonment G: 3309–3314 (Chapter
                                               2066 (Chapter D.VI.2), 2435
  G.V
                                           Insider trading (international) D: 1981,
Income tax B: 774, 804, 816, 834, 852,
                                               1987, 2019, 2021, 2024, 2025, 2035,
  862, 863, 869, 876, 878, 883, 889, 892,
                                               2039, 2041–2043, 2045, 2049, 2051,
  925, 935, 962, 986, 997, 1000, 1009,
                                              2058
   1012, 1013, 1015, 1016, 1022, 1023,
                                           Insolvency B: 649; D: 1871, 2687, 2701,
   1038, 1041, 1063, 1071–1073, 1075,
                                              2704
   1078, 1081; D: 2431, 2432, 2444;
                                           Insolvency (international) D: 2690,
  G: 3270
                                               2695-2697, 2699, 2707, 2708, 2714
Incorporation D: 1535, 1541, 1547,
                                           Insolvency law D: 2272, 2702, 2706-
   1556, 1557, 1852, 1876, 1880;
                                               2708, 2710
                                           Insurance B: 321, 326, 1277, 1289, 1295,
  Appendix: 3315, 3333
Incoterms D: 1669
                                               1300, 1301, 1316, 1317, 1320, 1332,
Independence B: 162; F: 2977, 3003,
                                               1337, 1344; D: 1725, 1779, 1854,
   3158
                                               2731; E: 2927; G: 3297
India B: 144
                                           Insurance company D: 2772
Individual income tax B: 887, 892, 899
                                           Insurance contract F: 3147
Individual rights B: 258, 270, 372, 378,
                                           Insurance law B: 1265, 1290, 1308, 1323,
   637; C: 1525
                                               1328: D: 1730
Indonesia D: 2371; F: 3073
                                           Insurance supervision B: 1323
Industrial court B: 1345
                                           Integration A: 38, 97; B: 163, 214, 1327;
Industrial dispute B: 1285
                                              D: 2304
Industrial law F: 3074; G: 3263
                                           Intellectual property A: 2; B: 407, 700;
Industrial property B: 888; D: 2478,
                                              D: 1631, 1664, 2129, 2470–2685
   2484-2487, 2489, 2493-2496, 2498,
                                               (Chapter D.XI), 2701; E: 2923;
  2499, 2504–2506, 2509, 2511, 2512,
                                               F: 2957, 3016, 3044; G: 3244, 3247,
  2522, 2533, 2535–2537, 2543, 2549,
                                               3257, 3262, 3264, 3272, 3273, 3281;
  2553, 2560, 2567, 2571, 2578, 2598-
                                              Appendix: 3335, 3338, 3365, 3368,
  2603, 2605, 2609, 2612, 2614-2616,
                                               3369, 3382
  2622, 2624, 2627, 2631, 2634, 2636,
                                           Intellectual property (international)
  2639, 2651, 2667, 2668, 2671;
                                              D: 2134, 2491, 2520, 2561, 2628,
   F: 3093; G: 3244, 3253, 3254
                                               2637, 2641, 2661
Industrial relations B: 1287
                                           Intelligence operations B: 542
Industry B: 122; D: 2100
                                           Intelligence services B: 539, 540
```

```
Interbank transfer D: 2380
                                               730, 733, 740, 750, 760, 903, 1097,
Intercantonal Arbitration Convention
                                               1109, 1155; D: 1574, 1611, 1650,
   see Swiss Intercantonal Arbitration
                                               1784, 1802, 1862, 1881, 1980, 2012,
   Convention
                                               2062, 2211, 2248, 2330, 2369, 2407,
Intercantonal law B: 158, 192, 1326:
                                               2705, 2771, 2774, 2775; E: 2805,
   E: 2870, 2871; F: 2941, 3082
                                               2842, 2924; F: 3033, 3073; G: 3184,
Intercompany transaction B: 928
                                               3274; Appendix: 3325, 3355, 3387,
Intercorporate dividend B: 791
Interest rate B: 808, 923
                                            International Law Commission B: 127,
Interim award F: 3147
                                               490
Interim measures E: 2903; F: 2940,
                                            International law firm G: 3200, 3202,
   2998, 3148
                                               3204, 3206, 3207
Interim relief F: 2982
                                            International Olympic Committee (IOC)
Internal management control D: 1845
                                               B: 595
International Arbitration Act
                                            International organization B: 581, 630,
   see Swiss International Arbitration Act
                                               633, 1102; D: 1631, 1862
International Association for the Advan-
                                            International relations A: 66: B: 598
   cement of Teaching and Research in
                                            International Trade Commission (ITC)
   Intellectual Property (ATRIP) D: 2543
                                               D: 2101
International Centre for Settlement of
                                            Internet B: 484; D: 2498, 2637; F: 2939,
   Investment Disputes (ICSID)
                                               2993, 3008, 3058; G: 3238, 3239,
   E: 2867; F: 2990, 3001, 3070
                                               3241–3243, 3246, 3249, 3251, 3253,
International Chamber of Commerce
                                               3254, 3256, 3257, 3271, 3274, 3276,
   (ICC) D: 2264; F: 2955, 2965, 2967,
                                               3282–3286, 3288; Appendix: 3341,
   2980, 3000, 3024
                                               3342, 3372, 3381, 3394
International Committee of the Red Cross
                                            Internet distribution G: 3244, 3245
   (ICRC) B: 596, 606, 625, 636, 639,
                                            Internet link Appendix: 3341–3402
                                            Internet remedy D: 2556; F: 3058
International Congress of Comparative
                                            Interpretation F: 3010, 3157
   Law B: 713, 714
                                            Interpretation of law B: 173, 635, 750;
International Council for Commercial
                                               C: 1366, 1427; F: 2992
   Arbitration (ICCA) F: 3123
                                            Interstate controversies E: 2871
                                            Intervention F: 3129
International Council on Human Rights
   Policy B: 260, 276, 277
                                            Introduction to Swiss legal system A: 2,
International Court of Justice B: 265,
                                               3, 6–8, 10, 20
   563, 564, 574; E: 2925, 2929;
                                            Invention B: 1321; D: 1790, 2472, 2537,
   Appendix: 3399
                                               2607, 2611
International Crime Survey B: 1187
                                            Investments A: 84; B: 779, 794, 803, 806,
International Criminal Code B: 1129
                                               810, 832, 843, 856, 858, 889, 1034;
International Criminal Court B: 590, 606
                                               C: 1462, 1531; D: 1539, 1552, 1554,
                                               1824, 1865, 2177, 2215, 2222, 2225,
International Criminal Tribunal for the
   former Yugoslavia (ICTY) B: 672
                                               2237, 2239, 2242, 2244, 2256, 2375;
International Institute for the Unification
                                               F: 3070
   of Private Law (UNIDROIT) B: 724.
                                            Investment dispute F: 3060
   728, 733; D: 1698, 1731, 1743, 1767
                                            Investment fund B: 796, 951; C: 1524;
International institution B: 229, 655
                                               D: 1891, 1945, 1950, 2216, 2221,
International issues B: 569, 576-579,
                                               2227
                                            Investment fund legislation D: 1922,
   598, 695
International Labour Conventions
                                               2227, 2231
                                            Investment Funds Ordinance of the Feder-
   B: 1282
International law B: 193, 229, 379, 387,
                                               al Council.
   432, 442, 444, 481, 490, 496, 497, 500,
                                               see Swiss Investment Funds Ordinance
   559, 564, 571, 580, 584, 594, 597, 600,
                                            Ireland A: 102; B: 510, 511, 513, 778,
   601, 604, 608, 612, 613, 616, 619, 637,
                                               1071, 1352–1354; D: 2075
   641, 645, 649, 659, 660, 664, 675, 725,
                                            Islamic law A: 14; C: 1441, 1447, 1500
```

```
Isolation B: 687
                                           Jurisprudence B: 282, 292, 501; C: 1420;
Italy B: 1044, 1325; D: 1668, 1944,
                                              E: 2867; F: 3161; G: 3167, 3235;
   2292, 2341, 2371, 2419; E: 2827;
                                              Appendix: 3343, 3398, 3399
  G: 3167, 3180
                                           Jury B: 1108; E: 2858, 2859, 2921
                                           Justice A: 83; B: 112, 192, 217, 543, 550,
                                               607, 671, 1108; D: 2741, 2747, 2753,
Japan B: 602, 1309; D: 1668, 1911, 1944,
                                               2779; E: 2785, 2798, 2843, 2858, 2859,
   2075, 2341, 2371; G: 3313
                                               2864; F: 3046; Appendix: 3327, 3329
John H. Jackson G: 3198
                                           Justice (international) B: 568
Joint liability D: 1741
                                           Juvenile delinquency B: 1165, 1183,
Joint stock company D: 1790, 1791,
                                               1186, 1188
   1832
Joint stock company (corporation)
  D: 1835
                                           Kidnapping B: 1136, 1206; C: 1427,
Joint venture B: 497, 979, 1021; D: 1794,
                                               1435
   1801, 1803, 1817, 1823, 1841, 1847,
                                           Know-how D: 1671, 2625; G: 3273
   1878, 2094, 2127, 2185; Appendix:
                                           Korea D: 2669
   3365
Journalism B: 161, 180; G: 3252
Judge E: 2785, 2807, 2900, 2901;
                                           Labor law B: 223, 224, 227, 853, 866,
   F: 3146
                                               1244–1358 (Chapter B.VI); D: 1560,
Judgement B: 1054, 1069; E: 2785, 2854,
                                               2687; Appendix: 3390
  2864, 2878, 2926, 2927
                                           Laboratory B: 413
Judicial assistance B: 710, 874, 1032,
                                           Land registration C: 1502, 1512, 1513,
   1085, 1089, 1094, 1104, 1105, 1107,
                                               1522
                                           Land-locked state B: 576-579, 621
   1111, 1133, 1144, 1148, 1152–1154,
   1204, 1207; D: 1779, 1941, 1988,
                                           Landlord C: 1509
  2027, 2037, 2050, 2061, 2064, 2106,
                                           Landscape esthetics B: 215
  2385, 2401, 2409, 2413–2415, 2429,
                                           Language of law G: 3208, 3230
  2448, 2449; E: 2792, 2823, 2845,
                                           Language rights B: 156, 370, 375, 377-
  2857, 2915, 2917, 2918
                                               379, 382
Judicial decision B: 111; E: 2926, 2927
                                           Law and legislation
Judicial opinion E: 2864
                                              see Swiss law and legislation
Judicial procedure E: 2793
                                           Law library G: 3169; Appendix: 3350
Judicial review B: 560; F: 2944, 3000
                                           Law of wars B: 256, 587
Judicial settlement E: 2872
                                           Law on International Arbitration
Judicial system A: 6, 10, 13; B: 217;
                                              see Swiss Law on International Arbi-
  G: 3210
                                               tration
Judiciary A: 10, 81; B: 147, 210; E: 2900,
                                           Law school Appendix: 3343–3355, 3394,
  2901
                                               3395
Jurisdiction A: 51; B: 301, 459, 485, 550,
                                           Lawyer B: 580; E: 2785, 2860; G: 3188,
  563, 612, 676, 715, 726, 763, 1264,
                                               3189–3190, 3193, 3196, 3197, 3199–
   1346; C: 1370, 1474; D: 1573, 1848,
                                               3201, 3203, 3210–3215, 3217–3220,
   1973, 2122, 2124, 2270, 2367, 2439,
                                               3223, 3229, 3234, 3235; Appendix:
  2507, 2628, 2695, 2696; E: 2783,
                                               3366, 3367, 3370, 3371, 3373, 3374,
  2785–2787, 2833, 2847, 2876, 2877,
                                               3376, 3387, 3388
  2882, 2893, 2906, 2913, 2920, 2922,
                                           Lease B: 927
  2924, 2928, 2929; F: 3026, 3088,
                                           Leasing contract D: 2257
  3110, 3162; G: 3177, 3209, 3246,
                                           Legal business A: 20; G: 3201, 3202,
   3274; Appendix: 3377
                                               3225, 3226; Appendix: 3370, 3371
                                           Legal costs E: 2785; G: 3224
Jurisdiction (international) D: 2507;
  E: 2788, 2831, 2867; G: 3239
                                           Legal database G: 3175; Appendix: 3363
Jurisdictional conflicts B: 745; D: 2119,
                                           Legal deposit G: 3169
  2125, 2139; E: 2815, 2887, 2916;
                                           Legal education G: 3203, 3215, 3217,
  G: 3239
                                              3221
```

Legal entity D: 1879	2590, 2626, 2763; F: 3027; G: 3176,
Legal fees <i>E</i> : 2785, 2794	3177, 3248, 3252, 3292, 3296, 3303;
Legal history A: 21; B: 176, 204, 215,	Appendix: 3319, 3327, 3329, 3336,
216, 446, 692, 930, 1093; <i>D</i> : 1601,	3343, 3354, 3356, 3361, 3377, 3381,
1693, 2416, 2428, 2776; <i>E</i> : 2804,	3386, 3389, 3392, 3396
2883; <i>G</i> : 3174	Legitimacy <i>B</i> : 458, 627
Legal information system <i>G</i> : 3175, 3180	Legitimate expectation <i>D</i> : 1629
Legal malpractice B: 1266; G: 3190	Letter of confirmation <i>D</i> : 1710
Legal methods C: 1368	Letter of credit <i>D</i> : 2040, 2264–2268,
Legal philosophy D: 1718	2273, 2520
Legal practice <i>B</i> : 236, 1050; <i>C</i> : 1521;	Letter of responsibility <i>D</i> : 1579
D: 1548, 2586; F: 3145; G: 3171,	Letters rogatory B: 602
3178, 3191, 3196, 3201, 3219, 3220	Leveraged buyout <i>D</i> : 1825
Legal principle F: 2992	Lex Mercatoria <i>D:</i> 1633, 1698; <i>F:</i> 3077;
Legal profession <i>B</i> : 236, 580, 687, 1237;	Appendix: 3391, 3397
D: 1570, 2343, 2765; F: 2976;	Liability A: 57; B: 431, 440, 522, 1289,
G: 3188–3237 (Chapter G.II);	1290, 1296, 1326, 1344; <i>D</i> : 1577,
Appendix: 3366, 3373, 3374, 3387,	1579, 1695, 1702, 1705, 1716, 1725,
3388	1732, 1750, 1765, 1768, 1836, 1854,
Legal psychology B: 1157	1856, 1863, 1888, 2039, 2164, 2252,
Legal reasoning <i>B</i> : 919	2344, 2353, 2361, 2379; <i>G</i> : 3190,
Legal representation <i>D</i> : 1961	3238, 3257, 3267, 3288, 3297, 3307
Legal research <i>B:</i> 443; <i>G:</i> 3167–3187	Liability (international) D: 1741, 1843,
(Chapter G.I), 3273; Appendix: 3341,	2564; G: 3238
3342, 3346, 3349, 3351, 3352, 3355,	Liability actions D: 1695, 1871
3357, 3361–3363, 3369–3373, 3375,	Liability of parent corporation D: 1856
3381, 3388, 3394, 3396, 3402	Libel and slander <i>B</i> : 303, 1143, 1266
Legal security D: 1760	Liberalization B: 482, 484
Legal source <i>G</i> : 3172, 3173, 3177, 3184–	Library A: 75; G: 3181; Appendix: 3341,
3186	3342, 3351, 3354, 3355, 3386, 3388
Legal system A: 2–4, 10, 17, 18, 20, 22,	Libya <i>F</i> : 3155
24, 37, 39, 44, 54, 56, 61, 68, 70, 73; <i>B</i> :	License <i>G</i> : 3277
110, 112, 124, 143, 151–153, 171, 174,	License agreements (international)
202, 216, 217, 455, 459, 560, 562, 573,	D: 1736, 1745
599, 604, 628, 629, 650, 660, 665–669,	Licensing B: 527; D: 1707, 1723, 1726,
692, 723, 752, 1087, 1108, 1299;	1728, 2079, 2105, 2134, 2142, 2608;
<i>C</i> : 1368, 1374, 1381, 1382, 1450;	F: 3009; G: 3249, 3250
D: 1575, 1579, 1619, 1628, 1661,	Liechtenstein B: 984; C: 1483; D: 1543,
1752, 2232, 2747; <i>E</i> : 2900; <i>F</i> : 2951,	1672, 1855, 1864, 2237, 2373, 2421,
2952, 2992; <i>G</i> : 3172, 3177, 3210,	2679
3232, 3233; <i>Appendix:</i> 3327, 3329,	Liechtenstein foundation C: 1465
3357	Lien B: 496; C: 1518
Legal text B: 703; Appendix: 3345, 3347,	Life insurance <i>B</i> : 1308, 1320
3353, 3361, 3376, 3379, 3383	Life sciences B: 122
Legal tradition <i>B</i> : 147	Limitations <i>B</i> : 289; <i>D</i> : 1705
Legislation A: 5, 27, 29; B: 135, 137,	Limited liability company <i>B</i> : 1057;
139, 141, 142, 148, 151, 159, 167, 174,	D: 1799, 1819
207, 391, 392, 453, 462, 486, 492, 525,	Liquidation <i>B</i> : 976; <i>D</i> : 2287, 2703
526, 641, 650, 666, 694, 697, 734, 743,	List pendens E: 2882; F: 3159 Listing rules D: 1902, 1901, 1935
753, 915, 924, 1207, 1224, 1242, 1253,	
1330, 1331; <i>C</i> : 1373, 1420, 1431, 1514: <i>D</i> : 1875, 1013, 1032, 1051	Litigation <i>B</i> : 686, 922; <i>C</i> : 1461, 1520;
1514; <i>D</i> : 1875, 1913, 1932, 1951, 1989, 2032, 2053, 2072, 2132, 2148,	<i>D</i> : 1594, 1839, 2338, 2504, 2507, 2530, 2545, 2555, 2584, 2765, 2772; <i>E</i> :
2205, 2206, 2258, 2259, 2290, 2291,	2782, 2789, 2808, 2811, 2852, 2854,
2302, 2336, 2354, 2357, 2455, 2515,	2857, 2866, 2874, 2888, 2908, 2910; <i>F</i> :
2302, 2330, 2334, 2337, 2433, 2313,	2031, 2000, 2014, 2000, 2900, 2910, F.

3017, 3038, 3061, 3090, 3118, 3154, Matching rules D: 1900 Maternity insurance B: 1339 3162; Appendix: 3364, 3365 Media law B: 161, 180; C: 1376; Litigation (commercial) D: 1565, 1571, 1583, 1585, 1596–1598; E: 2784, 2828 D: 2573; G: 3252 Litigation (intercantonal) E: 2799, 2870 Mediation A: 72; B: 565, 1173; C: 1390; E: 2889; F: 2940, 2961, 3063 Litigation (international) B: 248, 362, 503, 671, 675, 764, 988, 1053, 1124, Mediation (international) B: 538 1149, 1151; C: 1369, 1479, 1493, Medical law D: 2608; G: 3293, 3294, 3299, 3303, 3305, 3306 1522; D: 1571, 1585, 1595, 1597, 1598, 1719, 1779, 1921, 1960, 1966, Medical malpractice G: 3297, 3298 2007-2011, 2013, 2042, 2058, 2060, Medical profession G: 3292 2101, 2155, 2157-2159, 2273, 2274, Medicine *G*: 3289–3308 (*Chapter G.IV*) 2287, 2378, 2384, 2386, 2582, 2583, Meili, Christoph *D*: 2757 2658, 2661, 2662, 2693, 2713, 2714, Merger *D*: 2164 2781; *E*: 2790, 2791–2792, 2805, Merger control D: 2071, 2083, 2108, 2808, 2809, 2813, 2816–2820, 2822, 2117, 2146, 2176, 2178, 2181, 2201; 2828, 2832, 2841, 2844-2846, 2848-F: 2936; Appendix: 3316 Merger notification D: 2178, 2201 2851, 2853, 2865, 2873, 2877, 2878, 2881, 2891, 2893, 2903, 2904, 2907, Merger of companies B: 836, 890; 2909, 2912, 2916, 2919–2925, 2928– D: 2071, 2164, 2188 2930; F: 2946, 2971, 3087, 3096, Merger ordinance 3109, 3150, 3161; G: 3287 see Swiss Merger ordinance Loan D: 2269, 2361 Mergers and acquisitions B: 893, 960; Local government A: 31, 55, 64 D: 2021, 2117, 2123, 2163–2212 Local remedy G: 3302 (Chapter D.VIII), 2286; F: 3017; Local self-government B: 384 G: 3212; Appendix: 3364, 3365 Location B: 621; D: 2389 Mergers and acquisitions (international) D: 2170, 2171, 2177, 2182 Lugano Convention (1988) B: 702; C: 1457; D: 1721; E: 2787, 2822, Mexico C: 1424; D: 1911 2910, 2915 Military B: 173, 544, 556, 677–679; Luxembourg *D*: 1944, 2364, 2371 G: 3245; Appendix: 3322 Military court *B*: 543 Military goods B: 541 Military law B: 275, 543, 546, 548, 550, Management B: 445, 457, 461, 1280; D: 1547, 1845, 1877; G: 3204, 3225, 555, 558, 1095 3226 Military service B: 546, 554 Management buyout D: 1825 Millenium bug G: 3286 Mandate *D*: 1706 Mining law *B*: 410 Mandatory registration *B*: 1243 Minorities B: 235, 285, 292, 369, 370, Mandatory rules of law F: 2964, 2986, 372, 379, 384-387 3013, 3018, 3140 Models *D*: 2562 Manufacturer's liability D: 1786, 2564 Monaco C: 1483; D: 2371 Manufacturing Appendix: 3359 Monetary Union A: 97; D: 2362 Marital litigation C: 1409, 1425, 1433 Money A: 93; D: 1969, 2240 Maritime law *B*: 481, 495–500; *F*: 3139 Money judgement E: 2812, 2839, 2862, Marketing D: 1582, 1588, 2216 2863 Markets D: 1610, 1639, 1663, 2135 Money laundering B: 1219–1243; Marriage B: 700; C: 1384, 1386, 1392, D: 2027, 2036, 2230, 2277–2279, 1395–1400, 1403, 1404, 1406–1409, 2280, 2301, 2410, 2411, 2437, 2439, 1411, 1415, 1418, 1425, 1430, 1432, 2442, 2449; Appendix: 3318 1433; E: 2927 Money Laundering Act (MLA) Martial court B: 558 see Swiss Money Laundering Act Martial law *B*: 572, 596, 638, 676; Monopoly D: 2091, 2149 D: 2733 Moral damages D: 1734 Mass tort litigation E: 2908 Mortal remains B: 1163

Index of Subjects

Mortgage B: 496; C: 1502, 1527 New York Convention (1958) E: 2877; Motor car liability B: 1289, 1290 F: 2963, 3010, 3012, 3014, 3091, Motor vehicle D: 1783 3101, 3130, 3147, 3156 Multi-cultural society A: 32, 44; B: 366, Noise abatement B: 397 375, 377, 378, 382 Nominalism (monetary) B: 838 Multilateral Environment Agreement Non-discrimination B: 835; D: 1624 (MEA) D: 1645, 1654 Non-governmental organization *B*: 645 Multilateral treaty *B*: 662 Non-profit organization B: 895 Non-refoulement B: 237 Multinational *B:* 914; *D:* 1874, 2137, 2609, 2690, 2691; *G*: 3194, 3223 Non-resident B: 792, 798, 881, 916, 930, 974, 1011; C: 1529; D: 2315 Multiple proceedings E: 2887 Munich Patent Convention D: 2476 Non-violation complaint *D*: 1626 Municipal law B: 669 Norway B: 1043; D: 1562, 2075 Municipal referendum B: 202 Notary D: 1751; E: 2785 Nuclear energy B: 300, 331, 518-523, Murder B: 1156 Music industry *D*: 2498, 2499, 2592; 525-527, 529-537 G: 3244 Nuclear weapons *B*: 265, 555, 574, 640 Mutual assistance *B:* 764, 1082, 1085, 1104, 1105, 1152–1155; D: 2106, 2419, 2429, 2441; E: 2791, 2817, Oath E: 2883 2819, 2823, 2844; Appendix: 3324 Obligation to respect human rights Mutual Fund Act B: 309, 312, 337, 358 see Swiss Mutual Fund Act Obligations D: 1750, 1998, 2249 Obscene publication *B*: 1142 Obscenity *B*: 309, 325, 1142 Name B: 324; C: 1361, 1434; D: 2503 OECD Model Convention (1977) National law B: 176 B: 1014, 1035, 1044 National security B: 207 Offender B: 338, 339, 1145 Nationalism B: 211 Offer and acceptance *D*: 1712 Nationality B: 246 Officer's liability D: 1854 Nationalization B: 483 Offshore company B: 900; C: 1478 Natural resource damages B: 467 Ombudsman A: 71, 72, 76 Natural resources B: 410 On-line arbitration *F*: 2993, 3008, 3058 Natural working fluids B: 463 Operating losses *B*: 958, 959 Naturalization B: 231 Options market D: 1985 Nature *B*: 411, 455 Ordinance concerning Control Over Nature preservation B: 426, 439 Concentrations amongst Enterprises Nazi gold D: 2727, 2730, 2744, 2747, see Swiss Ordinance concerning 2756, 2757, 2768, 2771, 2772, 2780 Control Over Concentrations ... Negative declaration D: 1571; E: 2850; Ordinance of Control Body for Combat-G: 3231 ing Money Laundering (1998) Negative pledge clause D: 2359 see Swiss Ordinance of Control Body Negligence B: 338; D: 1696, 1774 for Combating Money Laundering Negotiorum gestio D: 1706 Ordinance on Banks and Savings Banks see Swiss Ordinance on Banks and Net wealth taxes B: 781 Netherlands, The B: 878, 1004, 1052. Savings Banks

1054, 1055, 1069, 1112, 1311, 1325; *D*: 1911, 1944, 2075, 2341, 2364,

2371, 2613; E: 2855; F: 3110;

Neutrality B: 586, 677–693 (Chapter

B.II.2); D: 1736, 2728, 2729, 2741,

2750, 2761, 2775, 2776, 2781; *F*: 3064 New public management *B*: 113, 171

G: 3185 Netting *D*: 2334 Ordinance on Patents for Inventions

Ordinance on the Commercial Register *see* Swiss Ordinance on the Commer-

Ordinance on the Protection of Plant Vari-

see Swiss Ordinance on the Protection

D: 2472

cial Register

of Plant Varieties

Organ transplantation G: 3294 Permanent establishment B: 894, 958, Organization for Economic Co-Operation 959, 1054–1056, 1065, 1072 and Development (OECD) A: 98; Permanent residence B: 234 B: 451, 452, 923, 1135, 1323; D: 2242, Personal action C: 1370 Personal injury *B*: 1328; *D*: 1697 Organized crime B: 1097; D: 2301, 2437 Personal property C: 1518 Ownership B: 428, 927; C: 1507, 1520, Personal rights C: 1375, 1416; D: 2575 1528: D: 2627 Personality B: 266; C: 1371, 1375; D: 2373, 2605 Personality rights C: 1367 Panama D: 2255 Peru E: 2916 Parallel imports D: 1609, 2500, 2547 Philosophy of law A: 16 Pardon B: 1134 Photograph *D*: 2557, 2570 Parent-subsidiary D: 1842 Physician G: 3307 Paris Convention D: 2473, 2660, 2673 Physician-patient privilege G: 3306 Paris Convention for the Protection of Place of arbitration *F*: 2988, 3047, 3064, Industrial Property by Patents and 3084, 3117 Trademarks D: 2553, 2558 Plaintiff B: 1143 Parliament A: 70, 73; B: 665, 666; Planning *B*: 419 Appendix: 3336 Planning law B: 151, 174, 458 Pledge C: 1502; D: 2335 Parliamentary building A: 70 Partnership B: 797, 865, 896; D: 1790, Police A: 69, 95; B: 173, 297, 308, 325, 547; Appendix: 3327 Party autonomy A: 74; B: 200; F: 2964 Policy A: 63, 86; B: 417, 420, 428, 485, Patent B: 888; D: 1790, 2487, 2489, 2491, 622, 865, 1172, 1276; D: 1567, 2114, 2507, 2516, 2545, 2549, 2552, 2558, 2328, 2365, 2525, 2526, 2568, 2590 2562, 2574, 2580, 2599, 2612, 2613, Political crime *B*: 1210, 1217, 1218 2615, 2623, 2625, 2636, 2642-2644, Political offense exception *B*: 1205, 2653, 2654, 2663, 2669, 2679, 2684; 1208, 1210, 1212 G: 3281; Appendix: 3335, 3338, 3368 Political party A: 67, 74, 79; B: 200 Patent (international) D: 2471, 2550, Political risk insurance D: 2520 2551, 2554, 2564, 2571, 2611, 2620, Politics A: 4, 28, 30, 31, 36, 38, 43, 45, 2631, 2666; G: 3272 53, 56–60, 63, 65–67, 74, 79, 81; Patent Act B: 132, 168, 194, 199, 200, 211, 221, see Swiss Patent Act 263, 377, 384, 385, 387, 539, 547, 548, Patent law D: 2471–2477, 2481, 2482, 551–553, 601, 626, 655, 685, 688, 691, 2506, 2507, 2509, 2510, 2538, 2551, 693, 934, 1131, 1300, 1318; *C*: 1508; 2554, 2559, 2568, 2585, 2586, 2588, *D*: 1615, 2733; *G*: 3252; *Appendix*: 2611, 2616, 2620, 2634, 2638, 2640, 3320, 3326, 3334 2665, 2672, 2682 Politics and government A: 1, 9, 12, 15,19, 28, 29, 31, 35, 37, 39, 42, 45, 47– Patent law (inventions) D: 2470 Patent litigation *D*: 2516, 2538, 2559 50, 52, 54, 59, 61, 67, 70, 73, 74, 77, Paternity C: 1422, 1426, 1431 79, 96; *B*: 120, 128, 145, 177, 181, Pathological arbitration clause F: 3035 182, 188, 190, 197, 198, 200, 373, 376, Patriot Act D: 2325 627, 658 Payment system *A*: 93; *D*: 2302 Pollution B: 393, 406, 422, 425, 431, Penal Code 456, 460, 472 see Swiss Penal Code Pollution monitoring B: 414 Penalty clause *D*: 1729, 2091 Population law *B*: 159; *G*: 3308 Pension and old-age insurance B: 1248, Portugal D: 2678, 2756 1249, 1257, 1260, 1261, 1268, 1269, Postal service B: 512 1271–1273, 1275, 1279, 1305, 1310, Power A: 43; B: 615 1311, 1322, 1329, 1340, 1341 Practice B: 287, 634, 667, 1157; D: 2169, Pension fund law B: 1261 2581, 2586

Practice of law <i>D</i> : 2343; <i>F</i> : 2976; <i>G</i> :	2890, 2894, 2896, 2910, 2922;
3192, 3195, 3206, 3226, 3228, 3231	F: 2955, 2960, 2965, 2967, 2974,
Practice of law (international) <i>B</i> : 752;	3028, 3037, 3047, 3073, 3094, 3100,
D: 1568; G: 3202, 3204–3208, 3215,	3108, 3119, 3142, 3153
3216, 3227–3230, 3236, 3237	Procedural public policy F: 2977
Precious metals A: 99 Precontractual liability, D: 1750	Procedures <i>B</i> : 413
Precontractual liability D: 1750	Proceedings <i>D</i> : 2120, 2370; <i>E</i> : 2879,
Pre-hearing procedures E: 2894	2880, 2886, 2887, 2932; <i>F</i> : 2979, 3037
Pre-immigration trust <i>C</i> : 1477	
Preliminary award <i>F</i> : 3026 Preliminary draft <i>D</i> : 2132	Proceedings (international) D: 1912
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Product liability <i>D:</i> 1587, 1770, 1777–
Preliminary exception <i>B</i> : 321 Preliminary objection <i>B</i> : 324, 329, 331,	1786 (<i>Chapter D.IV.2</i>) Professional secrecy <i>B</i> : 161; <i>D</i> : 2404;
334, 342, 354	G: 3304, 3306, 3307
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Prelitigation planning E: 2816	Professor G: 3198 Profit tax B: 773
Prerogative D: 2621	
Press law <i>B</i> : 180; <i>D</i> : 2152	Prohibition of discrimination <i>B</i> : 324, 354
Presumption of innocence <i>B</i> : 254, 303,	Prohibition of torture <i>B</i> : 323, 344
332, 333 Pre-trial detention <i>B</i> : 1106	Project B: 452
	Promissory note <i>D</i> : 2233, 2347 Promulgation law <i>B</i> : 206
Pre-trial procedure <i>E</i> : 2894 Prevention <i>P</i> : 456, 1177, 1243; <i>D</i> : 1657	Proof <i>E</i> : 2785, 2885
Prevention <i>B</i> : 456, 1177, 1243; <i>D</i> : 1657 Preventive measures <i>F</i> : 3148	Property <i>B</i> : 700; <i>C</i> : 1502, 1510, 1513,
Principle <i>A</i> : 33; <i>B</i> : 944; <i>C</i> : 1471; <i>D</i> : 2129	1519–1521, 1532
Principle of non-discrimination <i>D</i> : 1625	Property law <i>A</i> : 2; <i>C</i> : 1491, 1502–1505,
Prison <i>G</i> : 3309, 3311–3313	1511, 1523, 1528; <i>D</i> : 1860
Prison labor <i>B</i> : 1281	Proprietary rights <i>C</i> : 1502; <i>D</i> : 2491
Privacy B: 253; C: 1371	Prosecution <i>B</i> : 818, 1182; <i>D</i> : 2013, 2026,
Private banking <i>D</i> : 2285, 2322	2401; <i>E</i> : 2834
Private international law A: 2; B: 599,	Prosecution of crimes (international)
617, 694, 696–703, 705–709, 711,	B: 612
716–721, 728–730, 734, 736–739,	Protection <i>B</i> : 220, 290–292, 331, 387,
741–743, 745–749, 752–759, 762,	392, 427, 473; <i>D</i> : 2536, 2575, 2625,
765, 766, 1264; <i>C</i> : 1394, 1456; <i>D</i> :	2629, 2630
1742, 1761, 1762, 1853, 2596, 2702,	Protection of adults <i>B</i> : 746
2743; E: 2799, 2837; F: 2950, 2953,	Protection of genetic ressources <i>D</i> : 1616
2963, 2966, 3034, 3092, 3098, 3124,	Protection of investments <i>D</i> : 2215
3132, 3133; G: 3222, 3227; Appendix:	Protection of linguistic and cultural
3352, 3381, 3385	rights B: 370, 379
Private International Law Statute (PILS)	Protection of minority shareholders
see Swiss Private International Law	D: 1816
Statute	Protective measures C: 1384; D: 2261
Private law B: 575; D: 1760, 1768, 2232	Proxy D: 2197
Private placement D: 1995, 1998	Proxy fight D: 2197
Privatisation <i>B</i> : 195; <i>D</i> : 1635	Psychiatry B: 1167
Privilege D: 2466	Psychology B: 1157
Privileges and immunities <i>B</i> : 536;	Public assistance <i>B</i> : 1326
E: 2841; F: 3163	Public contract B: 209
Probation G: 3310	Public debt A: 91
Procedural law B: 261, 264, 470, 590,	Public figure doctrine <i>B</i> : 1143
612, 725, 1109, 1213; <i>D</i> : 1591, 2414,	Public international law B: 127, 250, 256,
2443, 2461, 2516, 2636, 2705;	258, 260, 272, 276, 277, 280, 284, 286,
E: 2783, 2799, 2806, 2837, 2844,	294, 559–676 (Chapter B.II.1), 682;
2846, 2849, 2850, 2852, 2853, 2857,	<i>D</i> : 1657, 1658–1659; <i>F</i> : 2948, 2994,
2869, 2870, 2873, 2880, 2882, 2884,	3063

Public law B: 107, 136, 203, 619, 622, Registration D: 2503, 2521, 2649, 2650; 720; E: 2842 G: 3289 Public law (international) B: 1148; Registration of vessel B: 1055 G: 3302 Regulation of the Takeover Board (R-TB) Public nuisance B: 397 see Swiss Regulation of the Takeover Public offering *D*: 1923, 1998, 2187, Board 2207 Regulations A: 98; B: 453, 462, 465, 483, Public policy B: 479; D: 2097; F: 2986, 489, 528, 1233, 1243, 1277; D: 1631, 3132, 3153; G: 3295 1851, 1917–1919, 1943, 1971, 1972, Public procurement B: 388, 622 1980, 2004, 2017, 2048, 2090, 2102, 2149, 2173, 2214, 2222, 2251, 2253, Public records G: 3265 2298, 2301, 2309, 2330, 2364, 2368, Public relations *D*: 2605 Public safety B: 549 2369; G: 3259, 3283; Appendix: 3380 Regulatory authority D: 1610 Public services *Appendix:* 3320 Publication of laws B: 206; G: 3185 Regulatory barriers D: 1624, 1625 Regulatory models G: 3284 Publicity C: 1371 Punitive damages E: 2801 Rehabilitation G: 3314 Reinsurance D: 2254 Relations (international) B: 601, 649, Racism B: 368, 374 685, 688 Radiation B: 418, 520, 523, 529 Religion A: 43; B: 262 Railroad law B: 483 Remedy B: 406, 1092; D: 1692, 1758, Real estate C: 1504, 1506, 1507, 1510, 1770, 2353, 2522, 2560, 2619, 2633; 1512, 1515, 1517, 1519, 1522, 1524, E: 2914; F: 3131 1526, 1527, 1531; Appendix: 3364 Rental law B: 329; C: 1509 Real property C: 1509, 1512, 1515, 1517, Renvoi B: 716 1522, 1526, 1529 Reparation payments B: 326; D: 2715, Receivables C: 1511 2716, 2719–2723, 2735, 2740, 2745, Reception A: 21; B: 119, 664; C: 1429; 2748, 2753, 2760, 2764, 2766, 2767, G: 3232, 3233 2770, 2779, 2780 Recognition C: 1468, 1494; D: 2261, Report *B*: 112 2478, 2507; E: 2903 Reporting D: 2227, 2228, 2230 Recognition of arbitral awards F: 3079, Reporting restrictions B: 1121 3091, 3153 Representative agreement D: 1640 Recognition of foreign bankruptcies Reprographic reproduction D: 2505 D: 2689, 2709 Reputation *D*: 2546, 2575 Recognition of foreign divorces C: 1424, Research and Development D: 2094 Reservation B: 594 1440, 1441 Recognition of foreign judgements Residence B: 226, 782, 1055 B: 738; C: 1500; E: 2797, 2800, 2801, Residence permit B: 232, 234; D: 1547 2810, 2835, 2862, 2863, 2875, 2878, Resources B: 467 2916 Responsibility A: 52; B: 1091; D: 2259 Recognition of foreign privileges Responsibility of states B: 591 Restatement B: 654, 754; D: 2124; E: 2873 Recognition of foreign proceedings E: 2824 B: 735: D: 2704 Restitution B: 1138, 1173; D: 1692, Recovery C: 1499; D: 2726 2380, 2715, 2716, 2719–2723, 2735, Red Cross Convention B: 676 2738–2740, 2745, 2748, 2751, 2753, Referendum B: 120, 128, 177, 190, 549, 2760, 2766, 2767, 2770, 2779 Restraint of competition D: 2081, 2082, 618, 934; D: 2457 Refugee B: 220–222, 233, 239, 241, 242, 2111, 2117, 2121 244; D: 2715; E: 2927 Restraint of trade D: 1660, 1662, 2144 Refugee law B: 278 Restrictive business practice B: 213; D: 1662, 2148, 2155 Regional organization B: 567 Regional planning B: 450; C: 1507 Retention of title D: 1580

Index of Subjects

Review of arbitral jurisdiction <i>F</i> : 3034 Revision of law <i>B</i> : 196; <i>D</i> : 2632 Rhaeto-Rumantsch language <i>B</i> : 370 Right of personality <i>G</i> : 3294 Right of privacy <i>B</i> : 253, 267; <i>D</i> : 2433, 2440; <i>G</i> : 3265, 3304 Right of projecty <i>C</i> : 1507, 1525	Sale distribution <i>D:</i> 1652 Sale of goods <i>B:</i> 728; <i>D:</i> 1580, 1590, 1591, 1670, 1739, 1746, 2143 Sale of goods (international) <i>D:</i> 1771, 2606 Sales <i>D:</i> 1608, 1710, 1732 Sales of art <i>D:</i> 1642
Right to a fair trial <i>B</i> : 113, 296, 297, 300, 303–305, 308, 311, 314, 316–318, 320, 322, 325, 328–333, 342, 343, 347, 351–353, 356, 359	Sales taxation <i>B</i> : 845, 847, 848 Same-sex couple <i>C</i> : 1394, 1406, 1437 Scotland <i>D</i> : 2292 Secession <i>A</i> : 46
Right to an effective remedy <i>B</i> : 300, 331, 335, 354 Right to liberty and security <i>B</i> : 302, 306,	Secrecy <i>B</i> : 985; <i>D</i> : 1773, 1946, 2043; <i>E</i> : 2819 Securities <i>B</i> : 948, 965, 1233; <i>D</i> : 1844,
315, 319, 334, 345, 346, 348–350, 357, 360	1887–2014 (Chapter D.VI.1), 2017, 2030, 2031, 2044, 2172, 2179
Right to life <i>B</i> : 265, 344 Right to make a counter-statement <i>C</i> : 1376	Securities (international) <i>D:</i> 1910, 1912, 1913, 1919, 1926, 1929, 1932–1934, 1936, 1938, 1939, 1946, 1954, 1958–
Right to marry <i>B</i> : 307 Right to respect for private and family life <i>B</i> : 290, 293, 295, 310, 317, 324,	1961, 1963–1966, 1973, 1974, 1980, 1982, 1983, 1986, 1990, 1991, 1994, 1997–1999, 2007, 2014, 2025, 2049
325, 327, 335, 336, 341, 355, 363, 1092; <i>C:</i> 1371 Rights portfolio <i>D:</i> 2579	Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) <i>D</i> : 1929, 1930, 1933, 1939, 1957–1961, 1966, 1967, 1975, 1981,
Risk allocation <i>D:</i> 2332 Risk assessment <i>B:</i> 300, 331, 457 Risk management <i>B:</i> 462, 464, 465, 528;	1986, 1987, 1990, 1991, 1996, 1997, 2009, 2011, 2013, 2420, 2461 Securities borrowing <i>D</i> : 1915
<i>D:</i> 1620, 1914 Road drainage <i>B:</i> 492	Securities dealer <i>D</i> : 1940 Securities fraud <i>D</i> : 1938, 1973, 1974,
Road safety <i>B</i> : 212, 492 Road traffic offence <i>B</i> : 1100 Road transport <i>B</i> : 478 Role of the judiciary <i>B</i> : 147 Roman law <i>A</i> : 14, 21; <i>B</i> : 1093; <i>C</i> : 1362; <i>D</i> : 1693, 2249; <i>E</i> : 2883	1999, 2010, 2012, 2420 Securities law <i>D</i> : 1807, 1892, 1899, 1901, 1904–1908, 1916, 1922, 1928, 1947, 1951, 1952, 1970, 1972, 1984, 1992, 1993, 2002, 2157, 2196, 2336, 2427, 2435
Romany people <i>D</i> : 2739 Rome Convention <i>D</i> : 1709	Securities law (international) D: 1930, 1956, 2014
Rotterdam Convention <i>D</i> : 1643 Royalty <i>B</i> : 888, 1017; <i>D</i> : 2501, 2544; <i>F</i> : 3074 Rule of law <i>A</i> : 6; <i>B</i> : 133, 147, 179; <i>E</i> : 2793	Securities lending <i>D</i> : 1915 Securities regulations <i>D</i> : 1911, 1912, 1916, 1928, 1984, 1993, 2002, 2336 Securities trading <i>D</i> : 1949, 1952, 2004; <i>Appendix</i> : 3340
Rules for International Arbitration F: 3053	Securitization <i>D</i> : 1910, 1942, 1948, 1949, 2218, 2246, 2269
Rules of Professional Conduct see Swiss Rules of Professional Conduct	Security <i>A</i> : 80; <i>B</i> : 678; <i>C</i> : 1511; <i>D</i> : 1635; <i>Appendix</i> : 3326 Security for costs <i>F</i> : 2938
Ruling B: 974 Russia B: 679, 1097; F: 2951, 2952	Security law D: 1756 Seignorial jurisdiction E: 2804 Self-determination B: 283, 646 Self-incrimination D: 2466
Safety <i>B</i> : 457, 464, 545 Safety planning <i>B</i> : 460, 461 Salary <i>B</i> : 1294	Self-supervision <i>B</i> : 399, 417 Semiotics <i>B</i> : 184 Sentencing <i>B</i> : 1091, 1115, 1116

Service of process D: 2010; E: 2856 Standards B: 273; D: 2227, 2241, 2363; F: 3036 Set-off D: 1693, 1756, 2335 Settlement B: 323, 565; C: 1522; Start-up *D*: 1534, 1558, 2238 D: 1757, 2328, 2758; F: 3060 State A: 9, 63, 79; B: 621 Sex discrimination B: 371 State aid law B: 566 State court F: 3038 Share transfer restrictions D: 1875, 2000, 2209 State immunity *B:* 588 Shareholder B: 932, 986; D: 1798, 1805, State institution A: 75, 83 1816, 1821, 1831, 1838, 1839, 1844, State interests *B*: 207, 542; *E*: 2928 1849, 1859, 1865, 2130 State intervention D: 2080 State law B: 164, 165, 172, 216, 668 Shareholder lawsuit D: 1839 Shareholders' agreements D: 1821 State liability D: 1741 Shareholder's liability D: 1798 State survival *B*: 609 Shares B: 884; D: 1837, 1842, 1859, State-court jurisdiction E: 2786; F: 3094 Statute A: 62; B: 231, 703; C: 1373; 1882 Sherman Act D: 1833 D: 2129; Appendix: 3382 Ship registry B: 491 Statute of limitation D: 1695; E: 2902; Simultaneous death C: 1449 F: 3006, 3027 Singapore B: 509 Stepparents *C*: 1391, 1402, 1405 Social responsibility D: 1850 Stock company (corporation) D: 1808, Social security B: 342, 1250, 1256, 1267, 1818, 1867 1269, 1270, 1272, 1295, 1303, 1304, Stock exchange D: 1887–2014 (Chapter 1317, 1319, 1325, 1328, 1332, 1337, D.VI.1), 2179; Appendix: 3339, 3340 1339, 1352, 1353, 1355–1358; Stock Exchange (SWX) D: 1537; Appendix: 3390 see Swiss Stock Exchange Social welfare A: 15, 19; B: 1338 Stock Exchange Act (SESTA) Sociological studies *B*: 582, 1166; see Swiss Stock Exchange Act Stock Exchange Ordinance (SESTO) G: 3310, 3312 Sociology B: 170, 235, 377, 1113, 1161, see Swiss Stock Exchange Ordinance 1181, 1198; C: 1400; D: 1718; Stock Exchange Ordinance of the Federal G: 3311 Banking Commission (SESTO-FBC) Soft law B: 642, 647 see Swiss Stock Exchange Ordinance Software protection *G*: 3262, 3277, 3278 of the Federal Banking Commission Sonderbund *B*: 189, 556 Stock market D: 1887, 1979, 2209 Source of law A: 6, 22; C: 1383; G: 3172, Stock options *B*: 942, 1312 3173, 3175, 3177, 3181 Stock plans D: 1979 South Africa B: 259 Strict law B: 629 Strict liability D: 1774 Sovereign immunity A: 34, 90, 91;B: 654; D: 1831, 2287; E: 2802; Strike out *B*: 323, 325, 339, 344, 348 F: 2970 Subcontracting B: 1296; D: 1716, 1724 Sovereignty *A*: 51; *B*: 454, 455, 627, 660; Subpoena D: 1651; E: 2921 D: 2256; E: 2815 Subsidiaries and branches D: 1852, 1880 Space law B: 508 Subsidiary D: 1842, 1856, 1857 Spain B: 1056; D: 1944, 2075, 2371 Subsidy B: 566 Special waste B: 418 Subversive activity *B*: 552 Specific performance C: 1380 Summary proceedings E: 2869 Spin-off *D*: 1825 Superseding clause B: 495 Sports *F*: 2940; *Appendix*: 3322 Supervision *C*: 1462; *D*: 2005, 2713; Sports law B: 565; C: 1367; D: 2635; Appendix: 3356, 3358 F: 3020, 3040, 3045, 3046, 3048, Supremacy of law B: 133 3055, 3102, 3103, 3158 Suretyship and guaranty *D*: 2327 Stamp duty B: 890 Survey D: 2102, 2217 Stamp Duty Act Survivors' insurance B: 1249, 1257, see Swiss Stamp Duty Act 1268, 1271, 1329, 1340, 1341 Stamp taxes *B*: 768, 771 Swaps (finance) *B*: 923; *D*: 1943, 1989

- Sweden *B*: 555, 1041, 1084, 1309, 1311, 1325; *C*: 1375; *D*: 2075, 2364; *F*: 3110
- Swiss Act on Cartels (Federal Act on Cartels and Other Restraints of Competition) *D*: 2068, 2069, 2074, 2101, 2132, 2136, 2137, 2156
- Swiss Arbitration Act F: 3104
- Swiss Banking Ordinance (Implementing Ordinance on Banks and Savings Banks, 1972) *D:* 2284
- Swiss Banks' Code of Conduct *D*: 2283 Swiss Civil Code (CC) *C*: 1360, 1362– 1366, 1378, 1383, 1445, 1505; *D*: 1788, 2652; *E*: 2900, 2901
- Swiss Code of Obligations (CO) *B*: 1252; *D*: 1566, 1688–1691 (*Chapter D.III*), 1694, 1788, 1789, 1793, 1800, 1886, 1892, 2109; *F*: 3027
- Swiss Constitution A: 35, 47, 49, 53, 54, 61, 77; B: 107, 108–110, 115–118, 121, 123–126, 129, 135, 137, 139, 140, 143, 144, 146, 153, 169, 178, 183, 187, 193, 196, 198, 381; G: 3258
- Swiss Consumer Credit Act *D*: 2257–2260
- Swiss Copyright Act *D*: 2491, 2495, 2497, 2645, 2647, 2655; *G*: 3278
- Swiss Criminal Code *B:* 1086, 1088, 1090, 1091, 1122, 1125, 1126, 1128; *D:* 2482
- Swiss Criminal Code *B*: 1086, 1088, 1090, 1091, 1122, 1125, 1126, 1128; *D*: 2482
- Swiss Federal Act on Data Protection *G*: 3240
- Swiss Federal Act on Investment Funds *D*: 1891
- Swiss Federal Banking Ordinance *D*: 2352
- Swiss Federal Law against Unfair Competition *D:* 2073, 2646, 2652
- Swiss Federal Law on Banks and Savings Banks (1934) *D:* 2275, 2279, 2281, 2284
- Swiss Federal Social Insurance Office *B*: 1332
- Swiss Federal Supreme Court A: 75, 78, 82, 83; B: 150, 163, 192, 777, 1140, 1148; C: 1501; D: 1594; E: 2847, 2906, 2910, 2917, 2918; Appendix: 3346
- Swiss Federal Supreme Court (decisions) *B*: 974–978, 984, 986, 987, 1051, 1056, 1070; *C*: 1442, 1500; *D*: 1597, 2381–2383, 2462, 2464, 2645–2647, 2649–2657, 2659, 2660, 2664, 2665,

- 2673; E: 2871, 2931; F: 3000, 3056, 3126, 3149, 3153, 3155, 3162; Appendix: 3346
- Swiss Funds Association D: 1891
- Swiss Guidelines for License Applications in respect of Banks and Security Dealers (1999) D: 2280
- Swiss Guidelines for License Applications in respect of Branches and Representative Offices in Switzerland of Foreign Banks and Security Dealers (1997) D: 2276
- Swiss Institute of Comparative Law *A*: 11; *G*: 3181
- Swiss Intercantonal Arbitration Convention *F:* 2941, 2980, 3082
- Swiss International Arbitration Act *F*: 3021, 3030, 3065, 3125, 3133, 3135, 3144
- Swiss Investment Funds Ordinance of the Federal Council *D*: 1891
- Swiss law and legislation *A*: 2, 7, 8, 23, 24; *F*: 2943; *Appendix*: 3317, 3319, 3321, 3327, 3329, 3396
- Swiss Law on International Arbitration *F:* 2943, 2950, 2972, 3098, 3099
- Swiss Merger Ordinance *D:* 2068 Swiss Money Laundering Act (MLA) *D:* 2277, 2279, 2442
- Swiss Mutual Fund Act *D*: 2239 Swiss National Bank *D*: 2290, 2295, 2317, 2339, 2354, 2358, 2360
- Swiss Ordinance concerning Control Over Concentrations amongst Enterprises *D*: 2070
- Swiss Ordinance of Control Body for Combating Money Laundering (1998) D: 2278
- Swiss Ordinance on Banks and Savings Banks D: 2282
- Swiss Ordinance on the Commercial Register *D*: 1566
- Swiss Ordinance on the Protection of Plant Varieties *D*: 2481
- Swiss Patent Act *D*: 2470, 2506, 2509, 2615, 2638, 2642–2644, 2653, 2654, 2660, 2663
- Swiss Private International Law Statute (PILS) *B*: 694, 696–699, 701–710, 721, 729, 731, 734, 743, 757, 759, 765, 766; *F*: 2953, 2999, 3032, 3092, 3101, 3124, 3132, 3133
- Swiss Regulation of the Takeover Board (R-TB) *D:* 1897, 1908

Swiss Rules of Professional Conduct Tax rates B: 768, 779, 787, 835 G: 3211 Tax reform B: 770, 811, 822, 823, 905, 917, 937-940, 942 Swiss Stamp Duty Act B: 911–913 Swiss Stock Exchange (SWX) D: 1887, Tax relief B: 783, 842, 884, 929, 984, 1893-1903, 1935; Appendix: 3339 1001, 1007, 1020 Swiss Stock Exchange Act (SESTA) Tax ruling B: 780, 821 D: 1889, 1890, 1898, 1904–1908, Tax system B: 768, 769, 807, 882, 899, 1922, 1923, 1938, 1951 924, 956, 962; Appendix: 3324, 3330 Tax treaty B: 881, 885, 898, 925, 929, Swiss Stock Exchange Ordinance (SESTO) D: 1895, 1905 988, 996–1084 (Chapter B.IV.2) Swiss Stock Exchange Ordinance of the Tax treaty (interpretation and construct-Federal Banking Commission ion) B: 945, 1021, 1050, 1056 (SESTO-FBC) D: 1896, 1906 Taxation B: 804, 817, 835, 844, 846, Swiss Take-Over Code D: 2163, 2166, 854–856, 907, 946, 967; D: 1980 Taxation (cantonal) B: 769, 775, 776, 2179, 2205, 2206 Swiss Take-Over Ordinance (TOO) 809, 813, 831, 855, 856, 869, 907, 967, D: 1894, 1907 972 Swiss Trademark Protection Act Taxation (international) B: 779, 804, 859, D: 2479, 2480, 2483, 2484, 2646, 865, 870, 876, 879, 897, 902–904, 909, 919, 920, 925, 927, 954, 957, 979–982, 2651, 2656, 2657, 2659, 2673 Swissair D: 2688 988, 1003, 1004, 1057–1063, 1066– System of classification D: 1718 1068, 1074, 1081, 1082; C: 1531; D: 2183, 2450; Appendix: 3389, 3393 Taxation law and legislation *B*: 767–995 Taboo B: 1113 (Chapter B.IV.1), 996, 1006, 1009, Take-over B: 893; D: 1570, 1923, 2166, 1013, 1018, 1031–1033, 1036; C: 1460, 1464, 1473, 1477, 1483, 2172, 2175, 2184, 2188, 2190, 2192, 2200, 2207, 2212; Appendix: 3340 1485, 1486, 1492, 1504; D: 1537, Take-Over Code 1540, 1542–1545, 1554, 1555, 1560, see Swiss Take-Over Code 1855, 2229, 2244, 2324, 2413, 2463, Tapping *B*: 363 2464; G: 3268, 3269–3271; Appendix: Tariff D: 1623, 1675, 1681, 1682, 1685-3375, 3377, 3389 1687 Taxation of business enterprises B: 776, Tax B: 351, 769, 788, 792, 808, 809, 838, 810, 819, 865, 877, 885, 901, 917, 918, 876, 998; D: 1540; Appendix: 3324, 937, 939, 943, 967, 979, 1051; 3330, 3375 D: 1536, 1539, 1542, 1550, 1551; Tax avoidance B: 780, 825, 926, 975, Appendix: 3331 987, 1080; C: 1483 Taxation of capital gains B: 768, 964 Tax enforcement B: 922 Taxation of companies (corporations) Tax evasion B: 900, 906, 933, 953, 954, B: 773, 786–792, 800, 801, 810–812, 976, 1008, 1039, 1049, 1214; D: 2397 814, 815, 822, 823, 825, 827, 828, 830, Tax exemption *B*: 844, 964, 977, 1021 833, 836, 839, 852, 855, 857, 883, 886, Tax fraud B: 818, 906, 954, 985; 887, 890, 905, 908, 928, 931, 944, 951, D: 2376, 2431, 2432, 2444, 2463 952, 958, 959, 966, 967, 972, 990, 993, Tax harmonization B: 837 995; D: 1538, 1541, 1556, 1797, 1807, Tax haven B: 814, 875, 914, 933, 955; 1809, 1834, 1978 D: 2244 Taxation of securities B: 940 Tax incentive B: 767, 806, 813, 827, 883, Taxation procedure and enforcement 886, 931 B: 874 Tax law A: 2; B: 351, 768, 826, 835, 844, Taxman *B*: 919 854, 855, 907, 946; Appendix: 3324, Technical risk B: 464 3330, 3375, 3379, 3389, 3393 Technology B: 461, 465, 479; D: 1613, Tax law and legislation *B*: 817, 820, 846, 1664, 1728, 2238, 2308, 2529, 2701 900 Technology transfer D: 1635, 1707;

F: 3009, 3093

Tax planning B: 859

Telecommunication *B*: 474, 475, 477, 2649-2652, 2656-2658, 2664, 2668, 480, 484, 514, 515; D: 2573; E: 2931 2669, 2673, 2675; G: 3253, 3254, Telecommunication law B: 474–477, 3276; Appendix: 3335, 3338 501; Appendix: 3332 Trademarks (international) D: 2547, Tenant C: 1509 2583, 2619 Tender offer (securities) D: 1953, 2166 Trademarks and tradenames D: 2503, Termination of contract B: 1264; 2517, 2536, 2546, 2563, 2566, 2576, D: 1699, 1704, 1715, 1717 2577, 2630, 2648, 2676-2678 Territoriality *B*: 668, 735; *D*: 2587 Trade-Related Aspects of Intellectual Territoriality of laws D: 1664 Property Rights Agreement (TRIPS Terrorism B: 149, 545, 1130, 1208, 1210, Agreement) D: 2528, 2530, 2531, 1212; D: 2325, 2411 2660, 2681 Terrorist E: 2834 Trading D: 1651, 1667, 1913, 1914, Therapeutic products (law) G: 3293 1985, 2040, 2110 Therapy B: 1117; G: 3291, 3312 Trading system D: 1654 Third party access D: 2128 Traffic B: 212 Tort law D: 1695, 1697, 1730, 1738, Transaction A: 93; B: 921; D: 1581, 1747, 1754, 1766, 1768 1916, 2168, 2174, 2189, 2193, 2194, Torts A: 2; B: 700, 721, 727, 1147, 1328; 2199, 2286; *G*: 3212, 3229 D: 1696, 1720, 1738, 1754; E: 2907, Transaction (international) D: 2104, 2908; G: 3298 2182, 2265-2269 Torture B: 587 Transatlantic partnership *B*: 632 Toxic substance B: 405, 468 Transatlantic regulatory co-operation Toxic waste *B*: 421, 451, 469 B: 631 Toxicity law B: 391, 441 Transfer of assets and liabilities D: 2167 Trade B: 424, 451, 670; D: 1538, 1580, Transfer of funds D: 2245, 2302, 2332 Transfer of goods B: 724, 732 1599–1687 (Chapter D.II.2), 2265– Transfer pricing *B*: 891, 902, 928 2267; E: 2913; Appendix: 3323, 3359, 3360, 3377, 3379 Transfers of corporate domicile D: 1876 Trade (international) *B*: 416, 569, 761, Translation of Swiss legal texts B: 107– 844, 1297, 1327; D: 1599–1687 110, 115–118, 125, 126, 218, 219, 367, (Chapter D.II.2), 1710, 1771, 1801, 390–392, 397, 398, 400–408, 410, 474, 2268, 2523–2528, 2532, 2569, 2577, 476, 477, 518–523, 694–696, 698, 699, 2582, 2606, 2609, 2662, 2681; 701–706, 767, 770–772, 774, 1085, 1086, 1088, 1090, 1204, 1219, 1245-F: 3128; Appendix: 3391 Trade (regional) D: 1648 1249, 1252, 1255, 1257, 1258, 1260, Trade agreement D: 1676, 1696, 2143 1261, 1263; C: 1360, 1364, 1365, Trade law *B*: 761, 844, 1297; *D*: 1669, 1445, 1505, 1506; *D*: 1562, 1563– 2593; F: 3069; Appendix: 3323, 3397 1564, 1566, 1592, 1688–1691, 1694, 1778, 1788, 1789, 1793, 1795, 1889, Trade organization *D*: 1673 Trade policy D: 1672; Appendix: 3323 1891–1898, 1902–1909, 2062, 2067– Trade regulations D: 1667; Appendix: 2070, 2073, 2074, 2156, 2163, 2166, 2167, 2275–2284, 2470, 2472, 2475, Trade secret D: 1644, 1671, 2534, 2542 2481, 2603, 2686; E: 2783; F: 2933, Trade union *B*: 1283, 1299, 1333 2937, 2940; G: 3168, 3178, 3183, Trade usage D: 1633 3186, 3188, 3240, 3293; Appendix: Trademark law D: 1665, 2483, 2484, 3317, 3318, 3321, 3332, 3379, 3396, 2486, 2500, 2519, 2521, 2535, 2548, 2569, 2576, 2624, 2629, 2630, 2659, Transnational enterprise B: 645 Transnational law D: 1568, 1874; 2662; Appendix: 3368 Trademark Protection Act G: 3171, 3191 see Swiss Trademark Protection Act Transnational legal policy B: 571 Trademarks B: 888; D: 1790, 2479, Transport law *B*: 489, 491, 495, 499; 2480, 2519, 2558, 2565, 2569, 2584, G: 3280; Appendix: 3328 2587, 2589, 2594, 2604, 2623, 2646, Transportation B: 489; Appendix: 3328

```
Treaties B: 158, 537, 571, 597, 667;
                                           Unfair trading practices D: 1607, 2121
  C: 1508; D: 2680; F: 3050; Appendix:
                                           Unidroit Convention (1995) B: 724, 733
                                           Unification of private law B: 711
   3318, 3384
Treaties (commercial) B: 670; D: 1676,
                                           Uniform Commercial Code (UCC)
   1677–1679; F: 3050
                                               D: 2245
Treaties (international) A: 99; B: 166,
                                           Uniform laws B: 750
  237, 251, 269, 365, 430, 471, 508,
                                           United Arab Emirates D: 2236
  514-517, 534, 561, 594, 604, 605, 618,
                                           United Kingdom (UK) A: 100-106;
                                               B: 144, 374, 510, 511, 1051, 1071,
  623, 635, 651–653, 656, 662, 663, 665,
  666, 715, 733, 740, 1004, 1037, 1104,
                                               1077, 1078, 1083, 1107, 1134, 1311,
   1105, 1152-1154, 1204, 1217, 1352-
                                               1325, 1352, 1353; C: 1379, 1390,
                                               1458, 1459, 1522; D: 1668, 1749,
   1354, 1356; C: 1452; D: 1628, 1680,
   1684, 1941, 1988, 2065, 2160, 2255,
                                               1799, 1826, 1911, 1944, 2008, 2075,
  2401, 2404, 2425, 2429, 2448, 2488,
                                              2140, 2166, 2292, 2341, 2364, 2371,
  2666-2668, 2670, 2673, 2675-2679,
                                               2434, 2566; E: 2889, 2932; F: 3108,
  2682–2684; E: 2814, 2831, 2927;
                                               3110
  F: 2963, 3152; Appendix: 3383, 3384-
                                           United Nations (UN) B: 274, 581, 633,
  3385, 3390, 3393, 3395
                                              690, 691; Appendix: 3325, 3381
Treaty law B: 561, 651
                                           United Nations Commission on
Treaty on Mutual Assistance in Criminal
                                              International Trade Law
  Matters between the United States and
                                               (UNCITRAL) D: 2245, 2264;
  Switzerland of 1973 D: 1941, 2050,
                                               F: 3136
  2449
                                           United Nations Conference on Trade and
Treaty power B: 614, 615
                                               Development (UNCTAD) D: 1707
Treaty shopping B: 603, 941, 1037
                                           United Nations Convention B: 762;
Treaty-making power B: 657, 663, 665,
                                               F: 3079
                                           United Nations Convention on Contracts
  666
Trial B: 304, 314, 315, 330, 334, 338,
                                              D: 1710
   348, 1092
                                           United Nations Convention on Contracts
Tribunal (international) E: 2798; F: 2976
                                               for the International Sale of Goods,
Trust C: 1453–1501 (Chapter C.IV)
                                               1980 (CISG) D: 1722, 1744, 1771;
Trust law C: 1453, 1455, 1475, 1494,
                                               F: 3027
                                           United Nations Convention on the Rights
   1496, 1499, 1501
Trusts and estates C: 1446, 1453, 1458,
                                               of the Child C: 1401
   1495, 1496
                                           United Nations Educational, Scientific
Trusts and trustees C: 1453–1501
                                               and Cultural Organization (UNESCO)
  (Chapter C.IV)
                                               B: 722, 724
Turkey A: 57; C: 1366, 1429; D: 1691;
                                           United States of America (USA) A: 26,
   G: 3185
                                               32, 95; B: 121, 138, 144, 149, 167,
Turnover taxes B: 949, 965, 977
                                               191, 201, 205, 230, 270, 272, 382, 441,
                                              450, 505-507, 512, 514, 515, 530-537,
                                               554, 603, 614, 616, 626, 631, 632, 635,
U.S. Court of Appeals (decision) F: 3157
                                               637, 670, 726, 736–739, 763, 764, 814,
U.S. District Court (decisions) F: 3156
                                               839, 852, 860, 861, 865, 867, 868, 872,
U.S. Federal Supreme Court B: 1123;
                                               878, 885, 906, 923, 928, 935, 957, 978,
   D: 2095, 2465; E: 2838, 2905; F: 3096
                                              988, 996, 997, 999, 1000, 1002, 1006,
Unemployment insurance B: 1245, 1256,
                                               1009, 1012, 1013, 1019, 1029, 1032,
   1267, 1301
                                               1042, 1047, 1048, 1070, 1075, 1076,
UNESCO Convention (1970) B: 724,
                                               1089, 1094, 1104–1106, 1112, 1114,
                                               1119, 1135, 1137, 1144, 1150-1154,
   740, 1096
Unfair competition D: 1667, 1790, 2073,
                                               1165, 1205, 1206, 1209, 1212, 1214,
  2109, 2129, 2140, 2152, 2161, 2641,
                                               1217, 1226, 1227, 1232, 1273, 1298,
   2652; G: 3276
                                               1309, 1316, 1335, 1355, 1356, 1358;
Unfair competition (international)
                                               C: 1379, 1470, 1525, 1531; D: 1537,
```

1581, 1602, 1635, 1640, 1655, 1657,

D: 2547, 2583

Index of Subjects

1670, 1675, 1677–1679, 1681–1683, War criminal B: 568 1702, 1711, 1720, 1769, 1779, 1780, War victim *B*: 538, 624 1801, 1808, 1833, 1849, 1857, 1858, Warranty D: 1587, 1705, 1732, 1759, 1888, 1920, 1921, 1929, 1930, 1933, 1770, 2606 1938, 1939, 1941, 1944, 1957–1961, Warsaw Convention of 1929 B: 502 Waste B: 408, 470 1966, 1967, 1970, 1975, 1981, 1986-1988, 1990, 1991, 1996, 1997, 2009– Waste management B: 395, 531 2014, 2022, 2023, 2025, 2026, 2028, Water resources B: 394, 441, 524 2029, 2035, 2037, 2043, 2044, 2046, Waterway *B*: 481, 490 2047, 2050–2052, 2054, 2059, 2063– Weapons B: 541, 1183 2066, 2077, 2078, 2104, 2115, 2116, Whiplash associated disorder G: 3305 2139, 2147, 2150, 2183, 2190, 2212, White-collar crime B: 1221, 1228; 2243, 2250, 2264, 2287, 2311, 2324, D: 2032, 2034, 2037, 2441 Will C: 1444, 1458-1460 2325, 2337, 2355, 2367, 2371, 2376, 2378, 2384, 2385, 2401, 2403, 2406, Winding up orders E: 2904 2408, 2412, 2420, 2425, 2427, 2428, Wire transfer D: 2379 2431-2433, 2435, 2436, 2439, 2441, Withholding tax B: 834, 860, 861, 941, 2444, 2445, 2448–2450, 2454, 2464, 953, 976, 987, 1010, 1019, 1052, 1060, 2465, 2500, 2565, 2575, 2576, 2591, 1065, 1069; D: 1576, 2324 2607, 2631, 2682, 2689, 2693, 2694, Witness B: 297, 308, 317; E: 2785, 2827; 2700, 2704, 2709, 2734, 2742, 2750, F: 3119 2762, 2772; E: 2801, 2810, 2813, Woman B: 371, 373, 1103, 1182 2815, 2818, 2820, 2821, 2824, 2829, Women's rights B: 261, 298, 388, 389, 2831, 2834, 2835, 2839, 2845, 2853, 1182, 1313 2854, 2857, 2862, 2863, 2868, 2872, Work permit B: 226-228, 234, 1263 2873, 2878, 2885, 2886, 2889, 2917-World court B: 608 2919, 2923, 2925, 2928, 2930; F: World Intellectual Property Organization 2946, 2949, 2984, 2997, 3025, 3083, (WIPO) F: 2961; Appendix: 3382 3085, 3110, 3151, 3163; G: 3199, World trade law D: 1615, 1616, 1624, 3209, 3232, 3233, 3281, 3282, 3298, 1632, 1649, 1658 3313 World Trade Organization (WTO) Universalism B: 119 B: 279, 424; D: 1599, 1614, 1615, Universality B: 573; Appendix: 3355 1617, 1618, 1620, 1622, 1623, 1625– University Appendix: 3343-3354 1632, 1645–1648, 1650, 1656, 1659, Unjust enrichment B: 727; D: 1692 1665, 1673, 2527; F: 2985 World War I (1914–1918) D: 2733 World War II (1939–1945) B: 204, 680, Value-added tax (VAT) B: 768, 772, 820, 681; *D*: 2715, 2716–2723, 2727, 2730, 829, 841, 847–850, 854, 890, 915, 932, 2731, 2733, 2735–2738, 2740–2742, 936, 961; G: 3269 2745, 2746, 2748, 2750, 2752, 2753, 2759, 2760, 2762, 2766, 2767, 2769, Venezuela B: 1045 Venture capital *B*: 856; *D*: 2234 2770, 2773–2776, 2778–2781 Vertical restraints D: 1663 Wrongful death D: 1734 Victim B: 1173, 1174 WTO Constitution *B*: 279; *D*: 1659 Vienna Convention B: 651, 652 Violence B: 1162, 1182, 1183 Vocational training *B*: 1244, 1246, 1255, Zurich Chamber of Commerce (ZCC) 1258, 1291 *F*: 2933, 3033, 3066, 3111, 3112; Voting B: 152, 177; D: 1867 Appendix: 3380 Voting rights D: 1849, 2130

Waiver *D*: 2045, 2403, 2466; *E*: 2841 War *B*: 289, 556, 593 War crime *B*: 590, 676

Editors

Anne M. Wildhaber, born in Berne 1968, Universities of Basel and Neuchâtel (lic. iur.), New York University School of Law (LL.M.). After having worked in the corporate department of Davis Polk & Wardwell (New York) from 1997–2000, and of Bär & Karrer (Zurich) from 2000–2003, she currently works as a director at UBS AG for Group Legal & Compliance Risk Assessment which focuses on group-wide strategic and regulatory challenges. She is a member of the Zurich, the Swiss and the New York Bar Associations.

Urs Watter, born in Zurich 1966, graduated from the University of Zurich (lic. phil. in history). He is the scientific assistant of the Foundation for Population, Migration and Environment (PME) in Staefa, Switzerland. Since 1995, he has been assisting Bär & Karrer in publishing more than 15 volumes of the Swiss Commercial Law Series, the first (2005) volume of a new series, Access to Swiss Law, and several other legal publications.

Michele Bernasconi, born in Lugano 1963, University of Zurich (lic. iur.), Harvard Law School (LL.M.), Partner with Bär & Karrer, Zurich. His practice covers a wide range of regulatory, corporate and contractual issues within the field of IT, telecom, energy and media law. His more recent projects include advising interconnection and restructuring issues, on antitrust and contractual issues relating to broadband offers, as well as telecom related litigation and arbitration. He has also broad experience in advising in sports law, particularly in relation with broadcasting rights, transfers of players, doping, acquisition of sports clubs and sponsoring contracts. He is member of CAS, the Court of Arbitration for Sport, and is active as panellist for domain name disputes at the WIPO Arbitration and Mediation Centre. He is Vice-Chair of the Communications Law Committee of the International Bar Association, member of the Sports Law Board of the Swiss Bar Association and member of the Board of the Swiss Association for Sports Law.

General Editors

Nedim Peter Vogt, born in Zurich 1952, University of Zurich (Dr. iur.), Harvard Law School (LL.M.), Partner with Bär & Karrer, Zurich. His main practice areas are international trust and estate litigation as well as transactional work, commercial litigation and arbitration. He is the author and editor of several books and articles on contract and corporate law as well as on civil procedure and the co-editor of a new series of commentaries on Swiss law, *inter alia* on the Swiss Code of Obligations, the Swiss Civil Code and the Swiss Private International Law and editor of the Swiss Commercial Law Series and its successor series Access to Swiss Law. He is a lecturer at the law faculty of the University of Zurich and a founder and chairman of the board of trustees of the Lakeside School (Küsnacht/Zurich), one of the first fully bilingual German/English pre- and primary schools in the Zurich area.

Jens Drolshammer, born 1944, University of Zurich (Dr. iur.), Graduate Institute for International Studies (IHEI), University of Geneva, University of Michigan Law School (MCL). Partner with Homburger, Zurich, until 2002. Professor (Titularprofessor) for Anglo-American law, commercial transactions and transactional strategy at the University of St. Gallen (Switzerland), President of the Commission and lecturer at the Master of European and International Business Law Program (Executive M.B.L.-HSG) and Lecturer in Law in the Master of International Management Program at the University of St. Gallen. Jens Drolshammer is a member of the Institute for Strategic Studies in London. His main practice areas are company law, industrial property and domestic and international antitrust law, telecommunication and information law, EC law, international economic and international law as well as international arbitration and corporate reputation management. Jens Drolshammer is the author and editor of several books and articles, most recently on the analysis of the effects of globalization on legal systems, legal professions and legal education. Jens Drolshammer focuses his practice on strategy and law and is working out of Zurich and Cambridge (Mass.), where he continues his academic work at the Harvard Law School and the Kennedy School of Government of Harvard University.

Bär & Karrer, a Swiss law firm with offices in Zurich, London, Lugano, Zug and Geneva, advises Swiss and foreign clients on corporate matters, mergers and acquisitions, commercial transactions, banking, financing and underwriting, intellectual property, anti-trust, taxation, trusts and estates as well as on European Community law matters. In addition, clients are represented in Swiss courts and in domestic and international arbitrations.